

North Carolina State University

Bulletin



Undergraduate Catalog 1977-1979

December, 1976

This catalog is intended for informational purposes only. Requirements, rules, procedures, courses and informational statements set forth herein are subject to change. Notice of changes will be conveyed to duly enrolled students and other appropriate persons at the time such changes are effected.

NORTH CAROLINA STATE UNIVERSITY BULLETIN

VOLUME 76

DECEMBER 1976

NUMBER 4

Published four times a year in February, June, August and December by North Carolina State University, Department of Admissions, Feele Hall, P. O. Box 5126, Raleigh, N. C. 27607. Second class postage paid at Raleigh, N. C. 27601.

Martha G. Daughtry, University Catalog Editor; Joseph S. Hancock, Assistant Director, Publications; Hardy D. Berry, Director, Information Services.



North Carolina State University Raleigh, North Carolina

Undergraduate Catalog 1977-79

. •

North Carolina State University

Administration and Offices

Chancellor Joab L. Thomas Provost and Vice Chancellor Nash N. Winstead Assistant Provosts Murray S. Downs Lawrence Clark University Extension William L. Turner, Vice Chan-cellor, Extension and Public Service Research Earl G. Droessler, Vice Provost and Dean for Research International Programs Jackson A. Rigney, Dean Graduate School Vivian T. Stannett, Vice Provost and Dean Business Affairs George L. Worsley, Vice Chancel-lor, Finance and Business Foundations and Development Rudolph Pate, Vice Chancellor Information Services Hardy D. Berry, Director Hardy D. Berry, Director School of Agriculture and Life Sciences J. E. Legates, Dean Edward W. Glazener, Associate Dean and Director, Academic Affairs George Hyatt Jr., Associate Dean and Director, Agricultural Ex-tension Service Kenneth R. Keller, Associate Dean and Director, Research School of Design Claude McKinney, Dean School of Education Carl J. Dolce, Dean Robert T. Williams, Associate Dean School of Engineering ol of Engineering Ralph E. Fadum, Dean John F. Ely, Associate Dean, Aca-demic Affairs Henry B. Smith, Associate Dean, Research and Graduate Programs John R. Hart, Assistant Dean, Extension School of Forest Resources Eric L. Ellwood, Dean LeRoy C. Saylor, Associate Dean School of Liberal Arts Robert O. Tilman, Dean William B. Toole, Associate Dean School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences Arthur C. Menius, Dean Jasper E. Memory, Associate Dean School of Textiles David W. Chaney, Dean M. R. Shaw, Assistant Dean, Research M. L. Robinson, Academic Coordinator Dame S. Hamby, Associate Dean for Textiles Extension Library Issac T. Littleton, Director Student Affairs Division Banks C. Talley, Vice Chancellor Henry Bowers, Associate Dean Gerald G. Hawkins, Associate Dean Dean Ronald C. Butler, Associate Dean Robert K. White, Associate Dean Thomas H. Stafford, Associate Dean for Planning Research and Special Programs Admissions Anna P. Keller, Director Student Development John A. Poole, Dean Music Department J. Perry Watson, Director University Student Center Henry Bowers, Director Career Planning and Placement Center Raymond E. Tew, Director Counseling Center Eleanor H. Lammi, Director Eleanor H. Lammi, Director Financial Aid Carl O. Eycke, Director Registration and Records James H. Bundy, Registrar Residence Facilities Eli D. Panee, Director Residence Life Paul B. Marion, Director Student Health Programs Carolyn S. Jessup, Director Alumni Affairs Bryce Younts, Director Athletics Willis R. Casey, Director Physical Plant Charles C. Braswell, Director Students Supply Stores G. Robert Armstrong, General

Manager

CONTENTS

North Carolina State University
Programs of Study
Admissions
Registration
Tuition and Fees
Financial Aid
Student Housing
Academic Regulations
Special Programs
The D. H. Hill Library
General Information
Student Activities
Centralized Computational Resources
University Calendar 42
Schools and Programs of Study 45
Agriculture and Life Sciences
Design
Education
Engineering
Forest Resources
Liberal Arts
Physical and Mathematical Sciences
Textiles
University Studies
Military Education and Training
Graduate School
University Extension
Water Resources Research Institute
Course Descriptions
Administration and Faculty
Administrative Council
Board of Trustees
Board of Governors
Teaching and Professional Faculty
Index
Campus Map



North Carolina State University

North Carolina State University is one of the nation's major public universitieslarge, complex, national and international in scope, and a leader in scientific research.

It ranks among the top universities in the nation, and shares the distinctive character of Land-Grant state universities nationally-broad academic offerings, extensive public service, national and international activities, and large-scale extension and research programs.

Academic excellence is well represented in more than 90 bachelors of arts and science programs, 68 masters degree fields and 46 doctoral degrees.

Research activities span a broad spectrum of about 700 scientific, technological and scholarly endeavors, with a budget of approximately \$20 million annually.

Extension work on a statewide basis in each of the 100 counties underscores the idea that the University's campus extends to the state's boundaries. Diverse extension programs include urban affairs, marine sciences, environmental protection, engineering, industrial, business and textiles, agricultural and many others.

The annual University budget is more than \$100 million. The University has 4,600-plus employees. There are 1,621 faculty and professional staff and 174 adjunct and federal agency faculty, including 1,075 graduate faculty.

There are 120 campus buildings with an estimated value of about \$150 million.

The central campus is 596 acres, though the University has 88,000 acres on a statewide basis, including one research and endowment forest of 78,000 acres. Near the main campus are research farms; biology and ecology sites; genetics, horticulture, and floriculture nurseries; forests, and areas such as Carter Stadium which comprise about 2,500 acres.

The University's Wolfpack athletics teams are well-known nationally. The basketball team was national champion in 1974-75. The football team has been the Atlantic Coast Conference champion four times and co-champion twice and has won three bowl games in the last decade. The Wolfpack is now fielding women's inter-collegiate athletics teams.

North Carolina State University is one of the three Research Triangle Universit ties along with Duke University and the University of North Carolina at Chaple Hill. In the 30-mile triangle formed by the three universities is the 5,000-acre Research Triangle Park, the Research Triangle Institute, a Universities's subsidiary, and the Triangle Universities Computation Center, a central facility for the extensive computing centers of the institutions.

N. C. State's enrollment is about 17,000. There are 13,600 undergraduates, and 3,000 graduate students. Students at State come from 50 states and more than 60 other countries. The international enrollment is a distinctive feature of the institution since its 500 international students give it a decidedly cosmopolitan aura.

State is one of 118 members of the National Association of State Universities and Land-Grant Colleges. Even though these institutions constitute less than 5 percent of the 2,500 colleges and universities in the nation, they are truly the nations major institutions. They enroll about 30 percent of all U.S. college students -2.9 million out of 9.7 million, and award 38 percent of all degrees awarded in the United States, including 64 percent of all doctoral degrees. Chancellor Thomas has described NCSU as a "magnet of progress," noting that its faculty have been attracted from more than 150 of the top universities of the nation and the world. Some 30 nations are represented. A recent study showed that the Research Triangle area has more Ph.D's proportionate to population than any area of the nation. The Triangle universities—State, Duke and UNC-Chapel Hill—plus the Research Triangle Park, constitute a notable concentration of knowledge.

NCSU is dedicated to advancing knowledge, providing superior education and serving the people. It looks to the future with optimism and confidence.

8

PROGRAMS OF STUDY

About 2,300 different courses are taught at North Carolina State University. These range from basic courses for freshmen to high level courses available only to graduate students working on Ph.D. degrees. The importance of this number of courses to students is that they constitute a wide range of curricula, that is, "fields of study" or majors, such as history, chemical engineering, business or conservation. Equally important, the courses can be combined in special cases to form entirely "new" majors or specializations of the student's particular interest. This is the case with a program in Liberal Arts called Multidisciplinary Studies.

N. C. State offers about 90 rather clearly defined undergraduate programs of study. In addition it offers options in many fields, such as the science, business or technology options in a number of agricultural fields.

The following is a listing of the majors offered at N. C. State as undergraduate degree programs, specialized curricula, or options.

Agriculture

- Agricultural Economics Agronomy Animal Science Biological and Agricultural Engineering Crop Science Food Science Horticultural Science Nutrition Regenent for Crop Protection Poultry Science Soil Science
- Business and Economics Accounting Business Management Economics
- Biological Sciences Biological Sciences (General) Biochemistry Botany Entomology Fisheries and Marine Biology Microbiology Wildlife Biology Zeology

Design Architecture Landscape Architecture Product Design Visual Design

Education (incl. teacher certification) Agricultural English French Language and Literature Industrial Arts Mathematics Science (biology, chemistry, earth science, & physics) Secondary Education Social Studies (economics, history, political science, & sociology) Spanish Language and Literature Technical Vocational Industrial

Engineering Aerospace Chemical Civil Construction Electrical Engineering Science and Mechanics **Engineering Operations** Furniture Manufacturing and Management Industrial Materials Mechanical Nuclear Forestry and Wood Sciences

Forestry Pulp and Paper Science and Technology Wood Science and Technology

Humanities English and American Literature French Language and Literature History Philosophy Spanish Language and Literature Speech-Communication Writing-Editing

Individualized Programs Individualized Study Program (Agriculture and Life Sciences) Multidisciplinary Studies (Liberal Arts)

Mathematics and Related Sciences Computer Science Mathematics Statistics

Physical Sciences Chemistry Geology Meteorology Physics

Medical and Veterinary Sciences Medical Technology Pre-dental Pre-medical Pre-veterinary

Psychology Experimental Psychology Human Resource Development Psychology

Recreation and Natural Resources Conservation Recreation Resources Administration

Social Sciences Criminal Justice Political Science Rural Sociology Social Work Sociology

Textiles Textile Chemistry Textile Technology

Agricultural Institute

This two-year program requires high school graduation and a letter of recommendation. The program does not carry college credit. An Associate of Applied Science degree is awarded. Fields of study are:

Agricultural Equipment Technology Agricultural Pest Control (Agricultural, Urban and Industrial Options) Field Crops Technology Flower and Nursery Crops Technology Food Processing, Distribution and Service Liventock Manaltment and Technology (Dairy and Animal Husbandry Options) Soil Technology Turfgrass Management

UNDERGRADUATE DEGREES AND OPTIONS LEADING TO DEGREES

Bachelor's degrees of:

Design	environmental design in architecture; environmental design in
	landscape architecture; and environmental design in product
	design (including option in visual design).
Liberal Arts	social work.

Bachelor of Science degrees in:

Agriculture and Life Sciences

(Business) agricultural economics; animal science; horticultural science; and poultry science.

- (Science) agricultural economics; animal science; biological and agricultural engineering; biological science; finduding options in biochemistry, microbiology, and nutrition); botany; conservation; crop science; entomology; food science; horticultural science; medical technology; pest management for crop protection; poultry science; pre-veterinary option; rural sociology; (including option in criminal justice); soil science; wildlife biology; and zoology (including options in pre-dental and pre-medical; fisheries and marine biology).
- (Technology) agronomy; animal science; biological and agricultural engineering; food science; horticultural science; and poultry science.

Individualized Study Program in Agriculture and Life Sciences.

- Education agricultural education; industrial arts education; mathematics education; science education (including biology, chemistry, earth science, and physics); secondary education; technical education; and vocational industrial education.
- Engineering acrospace engineering; biological and agricultural engineering; chemical engineering; civil engineering; construction option; electrical engineering; engineering operations; engineering science and mechanics; furniture manufacturing and management; industrial engineering; materials engineering; mechanical engineering; and nuclear engineering.
- Forest Resources conservation; forestry; pulp and paper science and technology; recreation resources administration; and wood science and technology.
- Liberal Arts economics English; history; philosophy; and political science.

Physical and Mathematical Sciences chemistry; computer science; geology; mathematics; meteorology; physics; and statistics.

Textiles textile chemistry; and textile technology.

Bachelor of Arts degrees in:

- Education psychology (including options in experimental; human resource development).
- Liberal Arts accounting; business management; economics; English (including options in teacher education; writing-editing); French (including option in teacher education); history; multi-disciplinary major in liberal arts; philosophy; political science (in-

cluding option in criminal justice); social studies education option (in economics, history, politics, or sociology); sociology (including option in criminal justice); Spanish (including option in teacher education); and speech-communication (including option in teacher education.

Physical and Mathematical Sciences geology.

Professional degrees (fifth year) in:

chemical engineering; civil engineering; electrical engineering; industrial engineering; materials engineering; mechanical engineering; and nuclear engineering.

GRADUATE DEGREES

Master's degrees of:

adult and community college education, agricultural education, agriculture, architecture, biological and agricultural engineering, biomathematics, chemical engineering, civil engineering, curriculum and instruction, economics, educational administration and supervision, electrical engineering, engineering (off-campus program), engineering science and mechanics, forsetry, guidance and personnel services, industrial arts education, industrial engineering, landscape architecture, life sciences, mathematics education, mechanical engineering, occupational education, product design, public affairs, recreation resources, sociology, science education, special education, statitics, technology for international development, texulie technology, urban design, vocational industrial education, wildlife biology, wood and paper science.

Master of Arts programs in:

economics, English, history, and political science.

Master of Science programs in:

adult and community college education, agricultural economics, agricultural education, animal science, applied mathematics, biochemistry, biological and agricultural engineering, biomathematics, botany, chemical engineering, chemistry, civil engineering, crop science, curricultural and instruction, ecology, educational administration and supervision, electrical engineering, engineering science and mechanics, entomology, food science, forestry, genetics, geology, guidance and personnel services, horticultural science, industrial arts education, industrial engineering, management, marine sciences, materials engineering, microbiology, nuclear engineering, nutrition, occupational education, operations research, physics, physiology, plant pathology, poultry science, psychology, recreation resources adminitration, rural sociology, science education, soil science, special education, statistics, textile chemistry, textile technology, vocacational industrial education, wildlife biology, wood and paper science, and zoology.

Doctor of Philosophy programs in:

animal science, applied mathematics, biochemistry, biological and agricultural engineering, biomathematics, botany, chemical engineering, chemistry, civil engineering, crop science, economics, electrical engineering, engineering science and mechanics, entomology, fiber and polymer science, food science, forestry, genetics, horticaltural science, industrial engineering, marine sciences, materials engineering, mathematics, mathematics education, mechanical engineering, microbiology, nuclear engineering, nutrition, operations research, physics, physiology, plant pathology, psychology, science education, sociology, soil science, statistics, wood and paper science, and zoology.

Doctor of Education programs in:

adult and community college education, curriculum and instruction, educational administration and supervision, guidance and personnel services, industrial arts education, and occupational education.

Consult the Graduate Catalog for further information on graduate programs and admissions procedures.

Admissions

Freshman applications to the University for the fall semester or summer sessions should be submitted during the fall of the senior year in high school. Based on past experience, applications and credentials received in the fall and early winter have received full consideration while those applications received later have been (and may be again) subject to a waiting list, depending upon space availability. Those students whose applications are placed on a waiting list will be notified of their final status by June 1.

Applicants for the School of Design should submit applications by January 1. Applications for the spring semester should be submitted prior to November 1; however, all acceptances for the spring semester are subject to space availability. Each applicant must complete an application form which may be obtained from high school counselors or by writing to:

> Director of Admissions P. O. Box 5126 North Carolina State University Raleigh, North Carolina 27607

A nonrefundable \$10 fee must accompany the completed application.

FRESHMAN ADMISSION

Applicants normally should be graduates of an accredited high school and have the recommendation of the principal or counselor. Non-graduates should usually have a high school equivalency certificate, the minimum high school mathematics preparation, and present other evidence of maturity and ability to deal effectively with college work.

Prospective students should have the following high school credits (courses): English-4 years

History-2 years

Mathematics-2 years of algebra; 1 year of geometry; advanced algebra and trigonometry is recommended for some programs

Science-2 years, preferably biology, chemistry or physics

Foreign Languages-2 years required for Liberal Arts School only

Information the University needs for admissions purposes includes: the high school record showing grades through the junior year, a listing of courses in progress in the senior year, an overall grade point average based on at least three years of high school study, scores on the Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT) or ACT, and the field of study or curriculum preferred.

In addition to adequate high school preparation, each freshman must meet a minimum Predicted Grade Average computed on the basis of the high school grade point average and scores on the SAT or ACT. The grade point average carries greater weight in the prediction than the test scores.

Applicants are accepted on either junior or senior test scores, although senior scores are recommended, especially if the applicant is also applying for financial aid. An interview is not required and does not weigh in the admissions decision; however, a prospective student is always welcome to visit the Admissions Office, 112 Peele Hall, from 8:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

Two-Year Agricultural Institute

Requirements for admission to the Agricultural Institute, a two-year terminal program, include graduation from an accredited high school or successful completion of the high school equivalency examination administered by the State Department of Public Instruction. The application should include a copy of the high school record or a letter indicating the applicant has passed the equivalency examination, and a letter of recommendation. Each application is reviewed and evaluated by the Institute Director. SAT scores are not required.

Freshman Class Profile

Who makes up the student body at North Carolina State University? Fifty-five percent of the freshmen who entered in August 1975 were in the top fifth of their high school graduating class; eighty-two percent, in the top two-fifths. High school performance is usually considered the best predictor of success in college; however, applicants who do well on the SAT or ACT exams and have "low" high school averages should not be discouraged from applying for admission. In 1975-76, the freshman class at N. C. State had average SAT scores of 475 Verbal and 534 Mathematics.

Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT), American College Testing Program Achievement Tests, Advanced Placement

Scholastic Aptitude Test and American College Test-Applicants for admission as freshmen must take the College Entrance Examination Board Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT) or the American College Test (ACT) and request that their scores be sent directly from the Board to North Carolina State University (Code No.-R5496). Information booklets and application forms may be obtained from school counselors or by writing:

> College Entrance Examination Board Box 592 Princeton, New Jersey 08540 or American College Testing Program P. O. Box 414 Jowa City, Jowa 52240

Achievement Tests—Achievement Test scores are not used in the admissions decision; however, freshmen who take the English and Math Level I Achievement Tests will receive more accurate placement in the beginning English and math courses. The fall and winter test dates are considered the best time for taking these tests.

Advanced Placement-A student may qualify for advanced placement by one or more of the following means: 1) by passing a proficiency examination administered by a teaching department; 2) by attaining a sufficient predicted grade in English (PCE) which is based on the SAT Verbal score and either the high school record or the CEEB English Achievement score; 3) by attaining a sufficient predicted grade in mathematics (PCM) which is based on the SAT Mathematics score; 4) by meeting a specific minimum score on certain of the CEEB Advanced Placement Program (APP) examinations; and 5) by attaining at least a minimum score on certain of the CAIge Level Examination. Program (CLEP) tests.

OUT-OF-STATE STUDENTS

Undergraduate applicants from outside North Carolina must meet higher standards than required of N. C. residents in some fields of study before admission will be granted. North Carolina State University is limited to accepting not more than 15 percent of total undergraduate admissions from outside the State.

TRANSFER STUDENTS

North Carolina State University welcomes transfer applicants, and in recent years, more than 25 percent of our graduates started their college programs at other institutions.

All transfer applicants must have an overall 2.5 average on all college-level work taken at accredited institutions and must be eligible to return to the last institution regularly attended. At least 28 sensets hours of "C" work are required, or the applicant must meet freshman admissions requirements. Applications of students from non-accredited institutions are reviewed by the Admissions Committee.

Work completed at technical institutes is generally not considered college level; however, after enrolling at North Carolina State University, students from such institutes may take comprehensive examinations in courses in which they feel previous training qualifies them for advanced placement.

If admitted, the prospective transfer student's record will be further evaluated to determine the amount of credit that can be transferred and applied toward degree requirements at N. C. State. This evaluation will be approved by the dean of the school in which the student wishes to enroll. Transcripts are not evaluated however until the applicant has been admitted. A nonrefindable §2 transcript evaluation fee, payable to North Carolina State University, is charged for this service.

ADDITIONAL CLASSIFICATIONS

Unclassified Students—An unclassified student is one who has been approved for admission to a specific school and is earning college credit but has not chosen a specific curriculum. He or she must meet the same admissions requirements as regular students. If, at a later date, an unclassified student wishes to change to regular students, credits must be evaluated for his or her chosen curriculum.

Special Students—The special student classification is primarily designed for students 18 years of age or older who are employed in the Raleigh area, including homemakers and other mature individuals interested in college courses for special reasons, but who do not desire to work toward a degree at North Carolina State University. The usual college admissions requirements may be waived for qualified special students, but regular rules of scholarship apply after admission. A maximum of 2 courses per semester may be taken by "special" students.

Special student applications should be made through the Division of Continuing Education, McKimmon Extension Education Center, corner of Western Boulevard and Gorman Street. If special students wish to change to regular status at a later date, they must make regular application through the Admissions Department and meet the same admissions requirements as other degree candidates.

Auditors—New students desiring admission as auditors should also apply through the Division of Continuing Education. Auditors receive no college credit; however, they are expected to attend classes regularly. Auditor participation in class discussion and in examinations is optional with the instructor.

SERVICEMEN'S OPPORTUNITY COLLEGES, COLLEGE LEVEL EXAMINATION PROGRAM

Seroicemen's Opportunity Colleges (SOC)—College level courses offered by accredited institutions and made available to military personnel through SOC will be considered for transfer credit if a grade of "C" or better has been earned and if the courses are applicable to the student's curriculum. A transcript must be sent to the Director of Admissions directly from the institution offering the course.

College Level Examination Program—CLEP primarily serves non-traditional students who have acquired knowledge through University extension courses, educational television, non-credit adult education programs, on-the-job training, and independent study by enabling them to demonstrate their knowledge and receive college credit on the basis of examinations.

There are two types of examinations, General Examinations and the Subject Examinations. Although only a limited amount of credit is given for the General Examinations, most Subject Examinations are accepted for credit. The examinations are given at N. C. State during the third week of each month, and candidates should register three weeks before the test date.

For further information write or telephone the Counseling Center, North Carolina State University, Box 5072, 200 Harris Hall, Raleigh, N. C. 27607; (919) 737-2423.

GRADUATE STUDENTS

Procedures and policies governing graduate admission are outlined in a special catalog issued by the Graduate School. For a copy of the Graduate School catalog contact:

Dean of the Graduate School 104 Peele Hall North Carolina State University Raleigh, North Carolina 27607

READMISSIONS

See readmissions procedures, page 29.

Registration

Preregistration: To preregister a student meets with his or her adviser to discuss an academic program and to select courses for the next semester. The courses selected by each student are processed through the computer which assigns a day and an hour for each course requested. During the registration period at the beginning of each semester, the student obtains a completed class schedule. Schedule of Courses listings are available for every semester and they contain all necessary instructions for completing preregistration. To be preregistred, a student must submit a Preregistration Schedule Request form to Registration and Records during the specified preregistration.

Registration: Registration consists of three steps: 1) paying tuition and feespreferably by mail, 2) completing registration forms, and 3) obtaining class schedules. Students who register late must follow late registration instructions and pay the required late fees. Instructions for completing registration and late registration are issued each semester and summer session. Each student is expected to complete registration in person. Under no circumstances is a preregistered student considered officially registered until such time as the student has picked up a class schedule and completed the registration forms.

INTERINSTITUTIONAL REGISTRATION

A regularly enrolled undergraduate degree student who is enrolled in at least eight credit hours at North Carolina State University may take course work at one of the Raleigh colleges, at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, at the University of North Carolina at Greensboro or at Duke University. Interinstitutional registration forms and all registration procedures are available from Registration and Records.

SCHEDULE CHANGES-DROPS AND ADDS

Courses may be freely added during the first week of a regular semester and with the permission of instructor, courses may be added through the second week. Courses may be freely dropped until the end of the fourth week of the semester without grades for these courses may be dropped without approval by the dean of the student's school. If a student is enrolled for only one course and wishes to drop it, the procedure is that of withdrawal from the University.

Tuition and Fees

North Carolina Resident—\$262.15 per semester (\$165 tuition plus \$97.15 fees) Nonresident—\$1,085.15 per semester (\$988 tuition plus \$97.15 fees)

A statement of tuition and fees is mailed to each preregistered student around 30-40 days before the beginning of any semester. The statement must be returned with full payment or complete financial assistance information by the due date appearing on the statement. Normally the due date is approximately one week before classes begin. Fees are the same for both residents and nonresidents and are required of all regularly enrolled students. Nonresident students are required of all argularly enrolled students. Nonresident students are required to pay an additional \$823.00 per semester for tuition. A few non-preregistered students pay their tuition and fees at registration.

ESTIMATED ANNUAL UNDERGRADUATE EXPENSES

Tuition and Fees	Fall Semester	Spring Semester	Year		
N. C. Residents	\$ 262.15	\$ 262.15	\$ 524.30		
Out-of-State Residents	(1,085.15)	(1,085.15)	(2,170.30)		
Room Rent	180.00	180.00	360.00		
Board (estimated)	495.00	495.00	990.00		
Books and Supplies (estimated) Other personal expenses and	87.50	87.50	175,00		
incidentals (estimated)	200.00	200.00	400.00		
Total—N. C. Resident (Non resident)	\$1,224.65 (\$2.047.65)	\$1,224.65 (\$2,047.65)	\$2,449.30 (\$4,095.30)		

NOTE: All charges are subject to change without notice.

Expenses Other Than Tuition and Fees

- Application Fee—A nonrefundable fee of \$10 must accompany each application for admission. Transfer students must pay an additional \$2 (\$12 total) as a transcript evaluation fee.
- Room Rent-New incoming students receive a room application card with payment instructions in the letter of acceptance. Continuing students are provided a card with instructions at their residence hall rooms.
- Bourd-Meals are paid for individually at the various dining facilities available both on and near the campus.
- Books and Supplies—Books and supplies are usually purchased during the first week of classes often directly from the Students Supply Stores.
- Personal Expenses—Personal expenses vary widely among students but the yearly estimate of \$400 is based on what students have told us they spend on these items.

REFUND POLICY

A student who officially withdraws from school during the first two weeks of classes will receive a tuition and fees refund of the full amount paid less a registration fee. The withheld registration fee amounts to \$15 the first week and \$25 the second week. After the two week period, no refunds will be made.

In some instances, circumstances justify the waiving of rules regarding refunds. An example might be withdrawal from the University because of sickness. Students have the privilege of appeal to the Refund and Fees Committee when they feel special consideration is merited. Applications for such appeals may be obtained from the Office of Business Affairs or the Division of Student Affairs.

An itemization of required fees and other detailed information concerning expenses or related data can be obtained by contacting the Office of Business Affairs, P. O. Box 5067, Raleigh, N. C. 27607, (919) 737–2986.

RESIDENCE STATUS

Until May of 1973, determination of a student's residence status for tuition purposes rested upon the easily administered statutory requirement that "a legal resident must have maintained his domicile in North Carolina for at least 12 months next preceding the date of enrollment in an institution of higher education in this State," with the express proviso that "student status in an institution of higher learning in this State shall not constitute eligibility for residence to qualify said student for in-state tuition" (G.S. 116-143.1, 1971) (emphasis added). The administrative consequence of this law was to make necessary, in most cases, only one inquiry concerning residence status for each student, at the oustet of the higher education experience, since time spent enrolled as a student could not be counted in astisfaction of the 12-month eligibility requirement.

The 1973 Session of the General Assembly amended the applicable law, so as to read in pertinent part as follows:

"(b) To qualify for in-state tuition a legal resident must have maintained his domicile in North Carolina for at least the 12 months immediately prior to his classification as a resident for tuition purposes. In order to be eligible for such classification, the individual must establish that his or her presence in the State during such 12-month period was for purposes of maintaining a bona fide domicile rather than for purposes of merely temporary residence incident to enrollment in an institution of higher education; further, (1) if the parents for court-appointed legal guardian) of the individual seeking resident classification are (is) bona fide domiciliaries of this State, this fact shall be prima facile evidence of domiciliary status of the individual applicant and, (2) if such parents or guardian are not bona fide domiciliaries of this State, this fact shall be prima facile evidence of nondomiciliary status of the individual." (University regulations concerning the classification of atudents by residence, for purposes of applicable tuition differentials, are set forth in detail in A Manual to Assist The Public Higher Education Institutions of North Coroling in the Matter of Student Residence Classification of Tutiton Purposes. Each enrolled student is responsible for knowing the contents of that subject. Copies of the Manual are available for review on request at the Admission Office, 112 Peele Hall, North Carolina State University.)

The essential change effected by the 1973 amendment to this statute is that a person who is an enrolled student is no longer necessarily precluded from demonstrating during the period of one's enrollment that he or she in fact has become a legal resident of North Garolina entitled to the in-state tuition rate. The administrative consequences of this modification of the law are substantial. Two inquiries are mandated by the statute. First, has the applicant for classification as a legal resident in fact resided in North Carolina for a minimum period of 12 months immediated by incomparing Second, during the 12 months period in presention, did the applicant's presence in the State constitute legal residence? Thus, a carefully detailed inquiry must be made in each such case concerning the residential status of the applicant, as measured by established legal principles which control the disposition of questions about the place of legal residence of an individual.

CLASSIFICATION PROCEDURES

A. Initial Classification—A student admitted to initial enrollment in an institution (or permitted to re-enrol following an absence from the institutional program which involved a formal withdrawal from enrollment) shall be classified by the admitting institution either as a resident or as a nonresident, for tuition purposes, prior to actual matriculation. Particular officials or offices of the institution shall be designated to evaluate all such initial classification cases and to assign an appropriate classification consistent with the requirements of State law and the provisions of this manual. Basic data on which such assignment shall be based shall be collected in accordance with the common informational form prescribed herein (see Appendix B of Residence Manual, 1973, as revised 7/74 and 7/75. NGSU;) additional data or documentation deemed essential to a reliable determination may be elicited from the student, as deemed appropriate by the responsible official or office.

B. Subsequent Classification Inquiries: Reclassification—A residential classification once assigned (and confirmed pursuant to any appellate process invoked) may be changed thereafter only at intervals corresponding with the established primary divisions of the academic calendar of the institution, viz., at the beginning of a semester, quarter, or otherwise denominated basic interval of the academic calendar. No change in residential status for tuition purposes (and thus no change in applicable billing rates) shall be effected during such a semester, quarter, or term, with resulting increases or decreases in the tuition obligation on a pro rata basis for a portion of such semester, quarter, or term.

The institution shall provide to each student at the time of and in connection with the transmission to him or her of each periodic bill for tuition charges a notice of the circumstances under which and the time at which a change in classification may occur. The notice shall be of the type prescribed in Appendix C of the Residence Manual, July 1973, as revised 7/74 and 7/75, NCSU.

Financial Aid

To gain consideration for all forms of aid administered by the Financial Aid Office, a student needs to obtain *hoth* a Parents' Confidential Statement (PCS) and a Basic Educational Opportunity Grant (BEOG) application (a new freshman may get these forms from his or her high school; a continuing student may obtain them from the Financial Aid Office). The parents should complete each form and then submit them to the appropriate offices, preferably before February I of the year of expected fall enrollment and by November 15 for spring consideration. New freshmen should also inquire about the North Carolina Student Incentive Grant. Information on this grant should be available from the high school counselor or may be obtained from the Financial Aid Office.

Awards are made to applicants on the basis of financial need and admission to the University. Determination of a student's need is based on estimated educational costs and a consideration of the family's financial strength-family income, student's summer savings, family asset holdings and debts, and other resources that may be available for use such as G.I. Bill benefits, Social Security, Vocational Rehabilitation assistance, etc.

Aid is available on a non-discriminatory basis to all qualifying students. These awards are usually offered in combinations of scholarship or grant, "loan, and/or a work-study job, depending upon the degree of need. Continuing students must have a satisfactory record of academic achievement in order to have their aid renewed, and a new application must be submitted *cach year* for continued aid.

SCHOLARSHIPS

Each financial aid applicant who submits the PCS and BEOG is automatically considered for any scholarship for which he or she qualifies. Some special "name" scholarships have curricular, geographic, or other special restrictions involved.

GRANTS

Basic Educational Opportunity Grant (for which all students who have never received a bachelor's degree *must* apply) will provide awards ranging from \$200 to \$1,400 to qualified students.

N. C. Student Incentive Grant is a grant program for legal residents of North Carolina. Entering freshmen and students who have received the grant before have priority for future grants. Grants range up to \$1,500 per academic year.

Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants are made from federal funds to undergraduate students from low-income families in amounts of \$200 to \$1,500 per year and limited to no more than half the total amount of aid given the student. They are especially useful in encouraging promising new students to attempt college.

ATHLETIC AWARDS

Athletic awards are made upon the recommendation of the Department of Athletics to students who meet the established qualifications for such awards. A full award provides tuition, fees, room, meals and books.

LOANS

National Direct Student Loans—Both undergraduate and graduate students carrying at least halftime academic loads may be awarded these loans. Loans, like other forms of financial aid, are need-based. Nine months after ceasing to be enrolled at least half time, a student must begin paying interest on his or her loan at 3% per year as well as assuming a \$300 per month minimum repayment obligation. In order to establish a repayment schedule, borrowers are expected to have exit interviews at the loan office in the Office of Business Affairs just prior to graduation or other termination of studies.

Institutional Loans—A limited amount of other long-term loan money is available in several funds, and loans made therefrom are on essentially the same liberal terms as the National Direct Student Loans.

Guaranted Student Loans—These are federal loans provided through banks and private lenders in the various states. Interest is at 7% per year with the Federal Government paying the interest during the in-school period for students who qualify for the interest benefit. In North Carolina, College Foundation, Inc. administers the program. Information and forms are available in the Financial Aid Office.

Emergency Short-Term Loans—These are available in small amounts, usually not exceeding \$100, to enable qualified students to meet unexpected expenses. These loans are usually to be repaid within 30 days and are not extended beyond the end of a term or graduation.

COLLEGE WORK-STUDY

The federally supported Work-Study Program provides jobs on campus for students who qualify with need in the same manner as is required for scholarship or long-term loan assistance. Pay rates vary with the job. Similar off-campus programs, mainly in the summer, supplement the campus program as a part of the total Work-Study plan.

OTHER STUDENT EMPLOYMENT

The Financial Aid Office operates an employment service to assist any student who wants possibilities for part-time or summer work. No particular academic or economic qualifications are required to obtain jobs on- or off-campus outside the. College Work-Study Program. A list of current job openings is available at the Financial Aid Office in Peele Hall.

Student Housing

North Carolina State University furnishes housing for approximately 6,395 students. The University operates residence halls which house 3,813 men and

1,722 women students. In addition, 300 apartments are available for married students and 14 University-owned fraternity and sorority houses accommodate 560 students.

RESIDENCE HALLS

The residence halls are operated to provide opportunities through a variety of group living experiences which will complement and expand the residents' educational experiences. Each hall is staffed with selected students, both graduate and undergraduate, who are responsible directly to professionally trained people in their area and to the Director of Residence Life. Staff members are available to help students initiate programs and activities and to advise and assist residents in any way possible.

Living arrangements in buildings vary. Six high-rise buildings are arranged in suites of four or five rooms sharing a bath; the other buildings have a center corridor with rooms opening on to it. Rooms are furnished but residents must provide bed linen, pillows and towels. (See page 34 for linen and blanket rental.)

To be eligible for University housing one must enroll as a regular full-time student (an undergraduate must carry a minimum of 12 credit hours per semester).

Room Rentals and Reservations—All rooms rent for \$180 per semester; this rate is subject to change on a year to year basis. Reservation cards are mailed with the letter of acceptance for admission to the University. These reservation cards and the check for the rent must be returned to the Office of Business Affairs in accordance with the dates established by the Department of Residence Life before room assignments can be made.

Refund of Room Rent—If a room reservation is cancelled at the Office of Besidence Life, Harris Hall, in person or in writing on or before the first day of classes (the date of cancellation is the date notification is received by that office), the rent paid will be refunded less a \$25 processing fee. After the first day of classes, at refund will be given only if there is a waiting list of room applicants from which the vacated space can be filled. A refund given after the first day of classes will be the rental fee paid less the \$25 processing fee and a prorated daily charge from the first day of classes until the room is vacated. Students who fail to notify the Residence Life Office and who fail to check in and secure their keys on or before 5 p.m. the first day of classes will have their reservation cancelled without refund.

HOUSING FOR MARRIED STUDENTS

The University operates 300 apartments in E. S. King Village for married students. The rental is \$60 for an efficiency, \$71 for a one-bedroom, and \$82 for a two-bedroom including water only (gas is included in efficiency units). This rate is subject to change on a year to year basis. Information on availability and applications should be requested from the Department of Residence Life, Box 5072, Raleigh, N. C. 27607.

OFF-CAMPUS HOUSING

Raleigh has numerous privately owned apartments and houses available for rent to University students. A partial listing is located in the Residence Life Office in Harris Hall. No listing is published because of the rapid turnover. The University does not operate a trailer parking area; however, privately owned parks are available within a reasonable distance of the campus.

FRATERNITIES AND SORORITIES

Seventeen of the 20 fratemities and all five social sororities chartered by the University maintain chapter houses. Twelve of the fratemities and two of the sororities are housed on Fratemity Row, a University-owned project, the remaining eight fratemities and three sororities are located throughout the immediate community.

Rental fees vary in fraternity houses depending on the individual chapter, but are approximately the same as the residence hall rates.

Academic Regulations

CLASSIFICATION OF STUDENTS

Regular degree students are classified at the beginning of each semester and summer session. The required number of hours of each classification is:

Classification	Semester Hours of Earned Credit
Freshman(FR)	Less than 28
Sophomore (SO)	28 or more, but less than 60
Junior (JR)	60 or more, but less than 92
Senior (SR)	92 or more

Agricultural Institute students are designated as first (01) year if they have earned less than 28 semester credits and second (02) year if they have earned 28 or more semester credits.

Unclassified students (UN) are those working for college credit, but not enrolled in a degree-granting program. Admission as an unclassified student requires the dean's recommendation in the school in which the student wishes to enroll. Unclassified students must meet the same entrance requirements as regular degree students and must meet the same academic requirements to continue.

Special (non-degree) students in the various schools are non-degree candidates carrying seven hours (two courses) or less in a semester. Special students must meet the same academic requirements as regular degree students in order to continue during a semester. Individuals in this category are called UGS if they have not obtained a baccalaureate degree, and PBS if they have obtained at least a baccalaureate degree.

SEMESTER COURSE LOAD AND SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS

The University considers a minimum full-time semester load as 12 credit hours for undergraduates and nine credit hours for graduate students. The maximum load for a semester is 21 credit hours for undergraduates and 15 credit hours for graduate students. To carry more than the maximum, a student must consult his or her adviser and obtain the approval of the dean of his or her school.

Permission is granted only under extenuating circumstances. Also, undergradu-

ate degree students who plan to register for 19 or more credit hours must obtain approval from their advisers.

For a regular summer session, a student must have the same approval if he or she carries more than seven credit hours.

NOTE: The number of hours for which a student is officially enrolled is that number in which the student is enrolled at the end of the second week of classes (i.e. the last day to withdraw or drop a course with a refund).

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT MEASURES

Grading System

(Definition of Letter Grades and Quality Points)

Grade	Definition	Quality Points Per Credit Hour
A	Excellent	4
B	Good	3
C	Satisfactory	2
D	Marginal	1
NC	No Credit	0
	(The following grad quality points and an in the determination averages.) S Satisfactory (Certain other co U Unsatisfactory certain other co CR Credit by Exa vanced Placem IN Incomplete LA Temporarily La AU Audit NR No Recognition	es do not have e not calculated of quality point Credit-only and urses) Mination or Ad- nt te o Given for Audit

Explanation of Letter Grades

D—Marginal. This grade will be used to recognize that a student's performance was marginal but clearly better than that of students who receive NC. (See section on GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS for policy on limiting the number of D credits which may be used to fulfill graduation requirements.)

NC-No Credit. This grade will be used to indicate that the student is not to receive course credit.

S-Satisfactory. This is a passing grade to be avarded only when the quality of the student's work is judged to be C or higher level. It is used as the passing grade for students who are taking free elective courses under the creditonly option. It may also be used for certain courses approved by the Provost, such as orientation courses, seminars, and research problems, in which A, B, and C grades are not appropriate. U—Unsatisfactory. This is used to indicate that the student is not to receive credit for a credit-only or other course for which the passing grade would be S (Satisfactory).

CR—Credit. This is used by the Registrar to indicate course credit received by examination or advanced placement as certified by appropriate departments or schools. This grade shall be awarded only when the advanced placement testing indicates that the quality of the student's work in the course would have been expected to be of C or higher level.³

IN-Incomplete. This is a temporary grade. At the discretion of the instructor, a student may be given an IN grade for work not completed because of a serious interruption in his work not caused by his own negligence. An IN grade must be made up by the end of the next regular semester (not including summer sessions) the student is in residence unless the instructor or teaching department involved is not able to allow the makeup. In the latter case, the instructor or teaching department will notify the student and the Department of Registration and Records when the IN grade must be made up.

The student must not register again for the course while the IN grade stands. Any IN grade not removed by the end of the next regular semester in residence or during the period specified by the instructor or teaching department will automatically become a *No Credit* (*NC*) grade and will count as a course attempted.

NOTE: In the case of a graduating student who has received an IN, the following procedures will apply:

If the course is needed for graduation, the student will not be allowed to graduate until the work has been made up.

If the course is not needed for graduation, the school dean or director of instruction must either (1) notify in writing the Department of Registration and Records that the IN grade is to be changed to a W or (2) notify in writing the Department of Registration and Records that permission has been given for the IN to remain and that a deadline has been established for the completion of the course. In the event that the course is subsequently not completed satisfactorily, the school dean or director of instruction shall notify in writing the Department of Registration and Records that the IN grade is to be changed to a W.

LA—Temporarily Late. The LA is an emergency symbol to be used only when grades cannot be reported by the teaching department or the professor on time. The LA differs from the IN grade in that the student receiving the LA has completed the work of the course including the examination. The LA should not be used by a teaching department or the instructor unless it is absolutely necessary, when it is used the following procedure should be used:

- a. Return the Grade Report Rolls at the regularly scheduled time with the LA clearly marked.
- b. Secure a Late Grade Report Form (pink) from Registration and Records or departmental office.
- c. Return late grades on the Late Grade Report Form (pink) at the earliest possible time and not later than 15 days after the examination.
 - NOTE: It should be kept in mind that the semester grade reports of those students who receive an LA will not be complete. This

situation often causes students to be uninformed as to their academic eligibility and as to the correctness of their schedules for the following semester.

Correction of Error in Grading—When submitted to Registration and Records, end of course grades are final and not subject to change by reason of a revision of the instructor's judgement; nor are submitted grades to be revised on the basis of a second trial (e.g., a new examination or additional work undertaken or completed). Changes may be made only within one calendar year after the date final grades were submitted in order to correct an error in computation or transcribing, or where part of the student's work has been unintentionally overlooked.

QUALITY POINT AVERAGE

The number of credit hours officially attempted in a semester or summer session (for which a report of A, B, C, D, NG is received) is divided into the total number of quality points earned (see chart, page) to arrive at the Quality Point Average (QPA). The Quality Point Average of work attempted will be computed to three decimal points and used solely for class ranking and academic recognition.

For example, if a student takes 17 credit hours, earning an A in two 3-credit courses, a B in one 3-credit course, and one 2-credit course, a C in a 3-credit course and a NC in a 2-credit course, the quality point average would be:

6	(credits	of	A)	x	4	(quality	points	per	credit	hour)	-	24
5	(credits	of	B)	х	3	(quality	points	per	credit	hour)	=	15
3	(credits	of	C	x	2	(quality	points	per	credit	hour)	=	6
2	(credits	of	NC)	x	0	(quality	points	per	credit	hour)	=	0
												45

The total number of quality points earned (45) divided by the number of credit hours attempted (17) equals the grade point average, in this case 2.647.

Semester Dean's List—Any full-time undergraduate student who earns a semester average of 3.5 or better on 12 to 14 hours of course work for which quality points are earned or 3.25 or better on 15 or more hours of course work for which quality points are earned is placed on the semester Dean's List. Students with NC or IN grades are not eligible for the Dean's List. Dean's List achievement is noted on the student's grade report and permanent academic record.

Class Rank—A student's ranking in his or her class will be determined on the basis of the Quality Point Average and will be indicated on his or her permanent academic record upon graduation.

GRADE REPORTS

At the end of each semester or summer session, Registration and Records issues a grade report showing all grades earned during that grading period.

At registration students will be asked to complete an address form giving a mailing address to which grade reports and other University correspondence will be mailed. Students have the choice of having their grade reports sent to their parents or guardians. However, students may elect to have their grade reports sent directly to themselves.

Change of Name or Address-It is the student's responsibility to inform Registration and Records of any changes in name or address. Failure to do this may prevent prompt delivery of important University correspondence. Also, news stories about Dean's List students are sent to N. C. newspapers based on hometown information furnished Registration and Records.

ACADEMIC RETENTION-SUSPENSION RULES

An undergraduate student shall be suspended at the end of any academic year or summer session if that student fails to pass at least 50 percent of the cumulative hours attempted with satisfactory grades or better (A, B, C, S, and CR). Total credit hours passed with grades of A, B, C, S, and CR are divided by total credit hours attempted to determine this percentage. Grades of D, NC, U (plus F, FD, FA, and FI which were used prior to the 1974 fall semester) are less than satisfactory. (Note: NC grades made prior to the 1974 fall semester are not calculated in the cumulative hours attempted.)

The exceptions to the above suspension policy are that no student will be suspended (a) at the end of the fall semester, (b) at the end of the spring semester if that is the student's first semester, or (c) at the end of any semester in which that student has passed nine or more credit hours with satisfactory or better grades (A, B, C, S, and CB), or 50 percent of the hours completed in the case of a student officially enrolled that semester for less than 12 credit hours at the end of the second week of classes.

Suspended students are eligible to attend the summer session at NCSU and/or take independent study by extension (formerly correspondence) courses offered by NCSU to improve their academic standing and will be eligible for readmission when they have raised their cumulative percentage of total hours passed with grades of C, its equivalent or better, to at least 50 percent of the total hours attempted at NCSU.

Students who were suspended prior to the 1974 fall semester under the qualitypoint-deficit system will be eligible for readmission if they have passed with grades of A, B, C, S, and CR at least 50 percent of the total hours attempted at NCSU. Suspended students who have had a break in residency must file an Application for Readmission.

Appeal of Suspension—The Admissions Committee will consider petitions from a suspended student when there are extenuating circumstances. A letter of petition should be written by the student to the Admissions Committee stating:

- a. The reason for his or her academic difficulty; and
- b. The reasons why the student believes he or she can now be successful in meeting the University's academic standards and complete all degree requirements within a reasonable length of time; and
- c. The address and telephone number to be used for notification of the Admissions Committee's decision.

A student who has been denied readmission on his or her petition letter may subsequently request a personal appearance before the Admissions Committee.

WITHDRAWAL FROM THE UNIVERSITY

If a regularly enrolled degree student wishes to withdraw from the University (dropping all courses) during a semester or summer session, the student initiates the official withdrawal process at the Counseling Center. Determination of grades and the entry on the permanent academic record for a student withdrawing during a semester depend upon his or her reasons for withdrawal and the time of withdrawal in the semester. A student who discontinues attendance in all classes without officially withdrawing will receive all NC grades.

A student who withdraws after the first two weeks of classes of a semester will receive no refund of tuition and fees, except in unusual cases approved by the Refund Committee. All courses dropped prior to the fourth week of classes in a semester will not appear on the permanent academic record.

Withdrawal from a regular semester constitutes a break in the student's residence, and, if the student plans to return, he or she must file a readmission form even though preregistration for the next academic period may have been completed.

READMISSION OF FORMER AND SUSPENDED STUDENTS

A former student returning is one who a) was not in attendance during the fall or spring semester prior to applying for readmission or b) withdrew from the University during a fall or spring semester. All former students returning, both graduates and undergraduates, must apply for readmission to the Department of Registration and Records, N.C.S.U., P.O. Box 5745, Raleigh, N.C. 27607 at least 30 days prior to the date of desired enrollment.

A student who receives a bachelor's degree must apply for admission to the Graduate School or for readmission as an unclassified or professional student. An undergraduate working toward a second degree must reapply only if there has been a break in residence. Otherwise, only a curriculum change form indicating the desired second major must be submitted to Registration and Records.

Preregistration alone is not sufficient to enable the student to be readmitted.

Regulations

- A student who was eligible to continue at N.C. State at the time of his or her leaving is eligible to return (except as indicated immediately below). Students in this categoy need only complete a readmission form.
 - a. A student who was eligible to continue at the time of his or her leaving but who has subsequently taken work at another institution and earned less than a C average on such work must complete a readmission form and write a letter of petition to the Admissions Committee.
 - b. A student eligible to continue at the time of his or her leaving who has subsequently taken correspondence and/or extension work at N.C. State and earned grades which resulted in suspension must complete a readmission form and write a letter of petition to the Admissions Committee.
- Suspended Students. For condition of suspension, see Academic Retention-Suspension Rules, page 28. For readmission, follow procedures outlined under "Appeal of Suspension."

REPEATING COURSES

A student who repeats a course, regardless of the grade previously made, will have both grades counted in his or her cumulative Quality Point Average. An undergraduate student is allowed as many semester hours as are appropriate in one's curriculum for courses: 1) titled seminar, special problems, special topics, independent study or research (usually numbered 490-499 or 590-599); 2) covering topics different from those studied when the courses were taken previously. However, for any courses other than one that satisfies these conditions, if a student repeats and passes the course both times, the semester hours will be counted only once toward the number of hours required for graduation.

The adviser's approval is required for a student to repeat any course previously passed. Approval should not be given when a student wishes to repeat a course already passed with a grade of A or B. Nor should it be given when: 1) a student wishes to repeat a lower division course that he or she has passed with a grade of C or better after successfully completed an advanced course covering the same material or 2) a student wishes to repeat a lower level course that he or she has passed with a C or better which is a prerequisite for an advanced course that he or she had already successfully completed.

CREDIT-ONLY COURSES

Each undergraduate student has the option to count toward graduation requirements a maximum of 12 semester hours in the category of "credit-only" courses (exclusive of courses which departments or instructors choose to grade on a Satisfactory-Unsatisfactory basis with the approval of the Provost's Office). The student may select as "credit-only" any course offered by the University except those in Military Science and Aerospace Studies. Selected courses must be included under the free elective category of the specific curriculum in which the student is enrolled. The student will be responsible for attendance, assignments and examinations.

The student's performance in a "credit-only" course will be reported as S (Satisfactory grade for credit-only course) or U (no credit grade for credit-only course) and will not affect his or her Quality Point Average. An S allows the course credit to be counted toward the student's graduation requirements. "Credit-only" work may drop a student below 12 hours of course work for which quality points are earned and thus make him or her ineligible for the semestre Dean's list.

AUDITS

A student wishing to audit a course must have the approval of his or her adviser and of the department offering the course. Participation in class discussion and in examinations is optional with the instructor. Auditors receive no course credit; however, they are expected to attend classes regularly.

A student who has taken a course for audit may, with his or her adviser's approval, enroll in the course for credit during a subsequent semester or summer session.

CREDIT BY EXAMINATION

A currently registered undergraduate student (degree, unclassified, or special) desiring to take an examination for course credit in lieu of enrolling or re-enrolling for a course must initiate a request with his or her adviser (except when a teaching department initiates group testing of beginning students for placement purposes and grants credit). If the adviser approves, the student arranges for the examination with the department offering the course. The department may administer the examination in any manner pertinent to the materials of the course. The academic standards for credit by examination will be commensurate with the academic atandards for the course.

If the student performs satisfactorily on the examination, the instructor will notify Registration and Records on a late grade report form by stating "Credit by Examination." The appropriate number of credit hours is entered on the student's permanent academic record and he or she is issued a grade report. Credits earned in this manner are considered in the same way as transfer credits and are not used in the computation of the student's Quality Point Average. Registration and Records will post course credit to the permanent academic record only if the student is currently registered unless the student is a graduating senior and this is the only course required for graduation. If the student does not exhibit satisfactory performance, no action beyond notifying the student is required. However, the or she may not attempt credit by examination in the same course. Once a student has failed a course or has attempted more than fifty percent of a course, he or she may not attempt credit by examination for the adviser and the eapproval of the department concerned.

CURRICULUM CHANGE

To initiate a curriculum change, a student secures a Curriculum Change Form from the office of his or her dean or director of instruction, obtains the required signatures, and files the completed form with Registration and Records, preferably by the end of the preregistration period.

From the standpoint of advising, preregistration, and dropping courses, the student is considered to be in the new curriculum as soon as the Curriculum Change Form is completed and filed with Registration and Records, and his or her records are transferred to the new department.

GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS

Students are eligible for graduation when they have satisfied all the academic requirements of their degree program as specified by their major department, their school, and NCSU.

Limited D Grades—A grade of C, its equivalent or better, is required for each course in a student's degree program. A student's major department, however, (a) may accept up to 12 credit hours of D's for graduation and (b) may designate courses or categories of courses in which D's will not be accepted for graduation. A statement of departmental policy in this matter shall accompany all curricula material distributed to students. All D grades earned prior to 1974 fall semester may be used to satisfy course requirements insofar as they are allowed at that time by the department granting the degree. No more than 12 additional credits of D earned in 1976 fall semester, or thereafter, may be used to satisfy course requirements for courses in which the D grade is acceptable to the department granting the degree.

Quality Point Average—Since the 1974 fall semester, the Quality Point Average has not been a part of the graduation requirements.

Previous Quality Point Deficits—Students who have quality point deficits incurred prior to the 1974 fall semester may select one of two options to achieve eligibility for graduation:

- a. making up those quality point deficits which were incurred prior to the 1974 fall semester by earning a sufficient number of A or B grades. (D grades may be repeated for this purpose.) NC grades received during the 1974 fall semester or thereafter, and D grades earned during the 1976 fall semester or thereafter shall have no effect on quality point deficits incurred by students prior to the 1974 fall semester, or
- b. repeating with a C grade or better all courses required for graduation in which the previous grade was a D and for which D grades have been determined to be unacceptable by the student's major department. Under this option the courses repeated may not be counted as free electives

and the make-up of any pre-existing quality point deficit shall not be required.

Transfer and Independent Study Credits—Individual departments and/or schools may determine their own limits, if any, of credit hours for transfer and/or independent study by extension (formerly correspondence) courses.

Residence Requirements—A transfer student, to be eligible for a bachelor's degree, normally must earn at least 20 of his or her last 30 hours of credit in residence on this campus, however, individual departments and/or schools may waive this guideline and determine their own residency requirements for a bachelor's degree.

Students who have satisfactorily completed the requirements for more than one bachelor's degree may, upon the recommendation of their deans, be awarded two bachelor's degrees at the same or at different commencement exercises. To earn two degrees the student registers in one school or department and, with the cooperation of the second school or department, works out his or her program to cover the requirements for both. The student must file an approved Curriculum Change Form labeled "Second Degree" with Registration and Records.

TRANSCRIPTS OF ACADEMIC RECORD

A transcript is an exact copy of a student's permanent academic record at the time it is issued. A fee of one dollar is charged for each transcript.

No official transcript may be issued to or for a student who is indebted to the University until such indebtedness has been paid or satisfactorily adjusted.

Official transcripts are released only upon the written request of the student to Registration and Records, Box 5745, Raleigh, N.C. 27607.

NONDISCRIMINATION STATEMENT

North Carolina State University is dedicated to equality of opportunity within its community. Accordingly, North Carolina State University does not practice or condone discrimination, in any form, against students, employees, or applicants on the grounds of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, age, or handicap. North Carolina State University commits itself to positive action to secure equal opportunity regardless of those characteristics.

North Carolina State University supports the protection available to members of its community under all applicable Federal laws, including Titles VI and VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Sections 799A and 845 of the Public Health Service Act, the Equal Pay and Age Discrimination Acts, the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, and Executive Order 11246. For information concerning these provisions, contact:

Dr. Lawrence M. Clark Assistant Provost & Affirmative Action Officer 208 Holladay Hall North Carolina State University Raleigh, North Carolina 27607

Special Programs

HONORS PROGRAMS

Honors Programs are designed to provide individualized programs of study for promising young scholars. The Schools of Agriculture and Life Sciences, Engineering, Forest Resources, Liberal Arts, Physical and Mathematical Sciences, and Textiles have separate plans built around honors courses, supervised research, and special seminars. Students who demonstrate exceptional ability and achievement during their freshman or sophomore year are eligible to participate. Information is available from faculty advisers and from the office of the dean of each school.

COOPERATIVE EDUCATION PROGRAMS

The Schools of Engineering, Forest Resources, Liberal Arts, Physical and Mathematical Sciences and Textiles offer an optional five-year plan under which students may alternate semesters of work in their professional field with on-campus study during the sophomore and junior years. Students who want to participate in a coop program should discuss the possibilities with their faculty advisers.

The D. H. Hill Library

The D. H. Hill Library's book and bound journal collection totals some 750,000 volumes and is particularly strong in the biological and physical sciences, in engineering, agriculture, and forestry. The arts, humanities, and social sciences are also well represented. The library regularly receives more than 6,500 magazines, journals and other periodical publications.

Three special collections form on-campus branches of the Hill Library--the Burlington Textiles Library in Nelson Hall containing holdings in textile technology and textile chemistry; the Harrye B. Lyons Design Library in Brooks Hall containing holdings in architecture, landscape architecture and product design; and the Forest Resources Library and reading room in Biltmore Hall. The library's collections are open to all students and faculty for over 100 hours per week.

General Information

FOOD SERVICE

Food Service is provided at the University Student Center, the University Student Center Annex and in six campus snack bars. The average cost of food for the academic year is estimated to be \$990.

AUTOMOBILES

Every student desiring to park on campus is required to register his or her vehicle(s) with the Traffic Records Office and pay a registration fee. A booklet of regulations is published and distributed each fall.

No student may register or acquire parking permits for a vehicle not owned by the student, his or her spouse, a parent, or a guardian. The Chancellor shall have authority to establish the number of vehicles which any student may register and operate pursuant to these regulations. Unless increased by the Chancellor, the number of said vehicles shall be one.

LAUNDRY

The University operates a laundry and dry cleaning facility on campus at reasonable prices. Branch offices are located in the residence halls for the convenience of the students.

LINEN AND BLANKET RENTAL

During the regular academic year and summer school the student may rent at a reasonable rate a linen bundle (consisting of 2 twin bed sheets, 3 towels, pillowcase) and/or pillow. The student may exchange his linen weekly at the branch offices in the residence halls or the main laundry on Yarborough Drive. An N. C. State University monogrammed blanket is also sold through this program. These services are available to both on- and off-campus students. Application forms for the regular academic year are mailed in July to each student. Students wishing the service for summer school terms should apply to Office of Auxiliary Services, 203 Holladay Hall, N. C. State University.

Upon withdrawal from the program, and at the request of the user, refunds are made based on weeks used and less a small handling charge.

HEALTH

North Carolina State University seeks to safeguard the health of the student in every way possible. The Student Health Service, located in Clark Hall Infirmary, offers medical care to students on an outpatient and inpatient basis. The 50 bed facility is staffed by full-time physicians, registered nurses and other medical support personnel.

During the scheduled academic sessions, the Health Service is open 24 hours

a day, seven days a week. Physicians maintain regular office hours Monday through Friday and are on call at all times to assist the nurses on duty when the condition of a patient warrants immediate attention.

Each full-time student pays a medical fee which covers professional services either as an outpatient or inpatient; i.e., visits to M.D., routine laboratory procedures and X rays performed in the Student Health Service, and medications available in the student pharmacy.

In all cases of serious illness or injury, notice to the immediate family is strongly encouraged. This notice will be made by the attending physician unless expressly forbidden by the student. All health and medical information is confidential and is not divulged to anyone without the written consent of the patient.

A physical examination is required of all entering full-time students, and the completed examination form should be mailed to the Student Health Service thirty days before a student is scheduled to register for the first time. If the examination is not made before entrance, the student will be given a physical examination may be obtained from the Office of Admissions.

ACCIDENT AND HEALTH INSURANCE

The University offers annually a plan of student accident and health insurance. The insurance covers the surgical, accident, and hospital needs of the student as a supplement to the services offered through the infirmary. Each year complete information will be made available to students before school opens.

Foreign students are required to enroll in the accident and health insurance plan provided through the University or to have similar coverage under other insurance plans or arrangements with their sponsors.

ORIENTATION

During the month of June, an orientation program is held for freshmen entering N. C. State for the first time in the fall semester. Freshmen are expected to attend the two-day program that corresponds with their major field of study. In the event an entering freshman cannot attend the summer program in June, a "late" orientation is held in August just prior to the beginning of fall semester.

Transfer students who are entering N. C. State for the first time in the fall semester are encouraged to attend the Transfer Student Orientation Program held on registration day.

Special orientation sessions are held for students who enter in the spring semester or either summer school session.

In addition, the Office of Student Development sponsors an optional orientation program for black students during the fall semester.

COUNSELING

The Counseling Center in Harris Hall has a staff of full-time counselors to help students with adjustment to college life, vocational and curricular choice and other problems a student might wish to discuss with a professionally trained counselor. The Center administers vocational tests and maintains a file of occupational information to help guide students in career selection. Referral can be made for students needing special kinds of help.

Students may come to the Center on their own accord, or they may be referred by teachers, advisers or other members of the University staff. There normally is no charge for conferences; nominal fees are charged for group counseling and continuing marriage counseling.

FACULTY ADVISERS

At North Carolina State University the primary responsibility for planning an academic program and meeting graduation requirements rests with the student. In order that information and assistance be available when needed, each regular degree student is assigned to a faculty adviser who is usually in the student's major field of study.

School and department coordinators of advising, deans, directors of instruction, department heads and members of the faculty keep office hours and expect students to consult them individually whenever necessary.

FOREIGN STUDENT AND STUDY ABROAD ADVISING

The foreign student and study abroad adviser offers assistance to foreign students with visas, passports, currency permits, tax information, and medical, personal and social problems.

All foreign students are required to take an International Student Orientation course (ISO-100) to acquaint them with University procedures and the practical problems of living in the United States.

Any student desiring information on travel and study abroad may use the facilitities of this office. International Student ID Cards may be purchased by qualifying full-time students.

CAREER PLANNING AND PLACEMENT CENTER

The Career Planning and Placement Center offers assistance to all students at North Carolina State University at all degree levels. Service is available on a year round basis. Advice on the relationship of personal career goals to various programs of study and assistance in the identification of individual aptitudes and abilities affecting career potential are available. Students are encouraged to participate in a Career Planning Workshop in the freshman or sophomore year.

This office arranges and coordinates job interviews between students and employer representatives. Seniors are urged to use this placement service for interviewing with potential employers. The staff also recommends contacts with employers not scheduled to visit the campus, and will advise students of job opportunities given to the center by mail or telephone.

COOPERATING RALEIGH COLLEGES

Cooperating Raleigh Colleges is a consortium, or voluntary organization, comprised of North Carolina State University, Meredith College, Peace College, St. Augustinés College, St. Mary's College and Shaw University. The organization promotes interinstitutional cooperation and cooperative educational activities among the six institutions. Agreements provide the opportunity for any student to
enroll at another institution for a course or courses not offered at one's home campus. (Also see Interinstitutional Registration, page 18.)

Student Activities

North Carolina State University makes every effort to provide the student with surroundings which are pleasant and conducive to intellectual growth. Respecting the student as an individual, the University assures him or her the maximum of personal liberty within the limits necessary for orderly progression of class work. In return, the student is expected to pay serious attention to his or her purpose in attending this University and to observe rules of conduct consistent with maturity. Through the various services and activities identified with everyday life on campus, as well as through the several extracurricular organizations and functions, the student at N. C. State has an opportunity for acquiring experience in group leadership and community living which may serve one well in one's professional career.

STUDENT BODY GOVERNMENT AND STUDENT JUDICIAL SYSTEM

When students enter North Carolina State University, they become members of a self-governing community. Legislative, executive and judicial authority, insofar as student affairs are concerned, rest with the student body government which operates within the framework of over-all University administration. The student body government members and judicial department members are elected in campus-wide elections.

During each registration period, students are asked to sign either an honor code pledge or a recognition of academic integrity statement. These statements reflect the emphasis that N. C. State student government places upon academic integrity.

CLUBS AND SOCIETIES

Honorary—Honorary societies at N. C. State are Golden Chain, senior leadership: Blue Key, junior leadership; Thirty and Three, sophomore leadership: Phi Eta Sigma, men's freshman scholarship; Alpha Lambda Delta, women's freshman scholarship; and Phi Kappa Phi, junior, and senior and graduate students scholarship.

Professional and Technical—Each school at N. C. State sponsors or supervises a large number of professional and technical societies and clubs. Students in every area of instruction are encouraged to join with their fellow students in pursuing their common interests. Many of these organizations contribute greatly to the studen's professional and social growth.

Social Fraternities and Sororities-Twenty national social fraternities have chapters at State.

The social fraternities at N. C. State are Alpha Gamma Rho, Alpha Phi Alpha, Delta Sigma Phi, Farm House, Kappa Alpha, Kappa Sigma, Lambda Chi Alpha, Phi Kappa Tau, Pi Kappa Alpha, Pi Kappa Phi, Sigma Alpha Epsilon, Sigma Alpha Mu, Sigma Chi, Sigma Nu, Sigma Phi Epsilon, Sigma Pi, Tau Kappa Epsilon, Theta Chi, Alpha Sigma Phi and Delta Upsilon.

State has five national social sororities, Sigma Kappa, Alpha Delta Pi, Alpha

Phi, Delta Sigma Theta and Alpha Kappa Alpha.

Other Organizations—There are over 200 campus organizations that a student may join or participate in. These organizations cater to all interests and levels of involvement, and most are open to all students.

STUDENT PUBLICATIONS

A variety of publications, both general and school-sponsored, are edited and managed by student officers. A student may gain journalistic experience and training in writing, editing or management by working on these publications.

The four general publications, The Agromeck, WKNC-FM, the Technician, and the Windhover are supported in large part by a publication fee included in each student's fees.

The Agromeck is the University yearbook, providing a record of the senior class and of the principal events of the school year. The yearbook recalls in pictures the varied activities of the student body through the year, and is published for the entire student body.

The Technician is the student newspaper issued three mornings a week.

Although it is not a publication in the strictest sense of the word, WKNC-FM serves the same function through a different medium. It offers opportunities for extracurricula training in broadcasting techniques as well as training in administration and program planning.

The Windhover is the literary magazine for the campus.

Each student receives a copy of the current handbook, which contains detailed information about student organizations, activities, and policies.

Several of the schools have their own publications issued under the general supervision of the particular school and dealing with material of special interest to students in that school. These publications and the school they represent include Agri-Life, Agriculture and Life Sciences; the Pi-Ne-Turn, Forest Resources; The Southern Engineer, Engineering; The Textlle Forum Textlles; The Publications of the School of Design; and The Scientist, Physical and Mathematical Sciences.

ATHLETICS

North Carolina State University offers a variety of athletic activities. In addition to voluntary programs of intramural and intercollegiate sports, freshmen and sophomores are required to take two to four semesters of physical education. Juniors and semiors take physical education as an elective.

Intercollegiate—The Department of Athletics conducts the University's intercollegiate athletics program involving 14 varsity sports for men and seven for women.

The athletics program is administered by the Athletics Director with the Athletics Council, made of seven faculty, three alumni and three students, functioning to exercise institutional responsibility and control of the intercollegiate athletics program. The program is self-sufficient and is operated through gate receipts and student fees. Athletics grants-in-aid are provided through the North Carolina State Student Aid Association (Wolfpack Club).

The University facilities include double-decker Carter Stadium, featuring 41,000 sideline seats, Reynolds Coliseum holding 12,000 for basketball, and Doak

Field having 3,800 seats for baseball. A nine-lane tartan track and a 2,200 seat swimming stadium, with a twenty-five yard by twenty-five meter pool, are also available.

Intramurals—The University maintains a program of intramural sports which is administered by the Department of Physical Education. Intramural activities are divided into three basic programs: traditional sports, sports clubs, and annual events.

In the traditional sports program individual and team sports are offered to both men and women with participation being voluntary. Competition is divided into four divisions: 1) residence halls 2) fraternity 3) open and 4) women. Thitteen sports are offered in the residence hall and fraternity divisions, while 11 sports are offered in the open division. In the women's division competition is offered in 13 different activities.

MUSICAL ORGANIZATIONS

Since the early days of North Carolina State, musical organizations have played an important part in campus life presenting concerts, furnishing music for official University functions and performing at athletic events. The combined membership of these organizations constitutes the largest voluntary student organization on campus. Students may join the bands, choral organizations, orchestras, and pipes and drums by reporting for an audition at the time and location indicated in the orientation schedule. Rehearsals are arranged to avoid conflicts with other classes or with study time. Membership in all musical organizations is open to any regularly enrolled student.

Bands—The Symphonic Band, the Fanfare Band, the Brasschoir Band and the Marching Band make up the four divisions of the N. C. State bands. Each band serves a specific purpose and assignments are made according to individual interests and abilities. The Symphonic, Fanfare and Brasschoir Bands are concert organizations, with the Symphonic Band having the most rigid requirements.

Choral Groups—The Varsity Men's Glee Club, the University Choir, the Women's Chorale, the University Singers and the Chamber Music Singers make up the five choral divisions. Placement in an organization is made according to the student's abilities and interest. These groups present concerts each year, both on and off campus, as well as making radio and television appearances, recordings, tours and providing small ensembles for special occasions.

Orchestras—A wide range of orchestral music is read and performed. Placement in the North Carolina State University Symphony Orchestra is according to individual interest and ability. Several concerts are presented each year on and off campus providing an opportunity to coordinate musical efforts with professional musicians, recognized locally and nationally. Provisions are made for those with an interest in string quartet and other small ensemble experience.

NCS Pipes and Drums—Students may learn an instrument known to many of North Carolina's early settlers and represent the University through a unique and distinctive medium, the NCS Pipes and Drums. The organization performs several times throughout the year at University and community functions. Pipes, drums, and equipment are furnished. No piping experience is necessary.

Musician-in-Residence—North Carolina State University established this special chair in the music department to facilitate the University's cultural development. Internationally known musicians are appointed to this position on a rotating basis. They are available without charge to all University classes and organizations for concerts and presentations.

Music and the Technical Disciplines—The Schools of Engineering, Liberal Arts and Forest Resources, the Division of University Studies and the Department of Music are cooperating to foster interaction between the technical disciplines and music.

Courses to be offered will undertake the scientific study of musical sounds and the instruments which produce them. An interdisciplinary approach will enable students to combine these courses with their major fields. (For example, see Engineering Operations, page 123.)

UNIVERSITY STUDENT CENTER

The University Student Center, with its branches in the Frank Thompson building and in the Erdahl-Goyd wing of the D. H. Hill Library, provides a local point for much of the extra-curricular life on campus. The programs it sponsors include training in all aspects of threatre, plays produced by students, instruction and independent work in all kinds of crafts, a wide range of professional performances in jazz, pops, folk and classical music, dance and threatre. There are student committees working in all of these areas. Other student committees present lectures, films, games tournaments, black cultural programs, coffee houses, gallery exhibits and opportunities for volunteer services.

The facilities in the University Student Center and its branches include two theatres, a craft center, vending areas, newstands, games rooms, a barber shop, the newspaper offices, yearbook office, radio station, Student Government offices, meeting rooms, offices for the IFC and IRC, off-campus students and space for religious workers.

In the Center and in the Erdahl-Cloyd annex are a wide variety of food service facilities including a cafeteria, two snack bars, a delicatessen, ice cream bar, buffetria and salad bar.

THOMPSON THEATRE

Thompson Theatre is a student oriented theatre with an emphasis on flexibility and experimentation. Each production is open to all NCSU students, whether experienced or not, as actors, technicians, crew members and directors.

The physical elements of the theatre are flexible, with seating, walls and staging that can be arranged in a variety of combinations to form any kind of theatre from proscenium to in-the-round.

Two types of productions are presented each year. The "Majors" are directed and produced by the professional theatre staff. Experimental Studio Theatre productions are completely produced by students under the guidance and supervision of the professional staff.

Thompson Theatre works closely with the Department of Speech-Communication which offers some courses for those interested in theatre.

The University Players is the student organization within the threatre which recommends theatre operating policies and helps to determine the threatre's program.

STEWART THEATRE

Stewart Theatre, located in the University Student Center, offers an opportunity for students and other members of the University community to see and hear the best in professional performances: plays, jazz, pops, folk and chamber music concerts, both modern dance and ballet, films and lectures. The theatre also sponsors a series of musicals at Memorial Auditorium in downtown Raleigh. Special rates are available to NCSU students.

CRAFTS CENTER

Located on the ground floor of the Thompson building is one of the finest crafts facilities on a university campus in the southeast. Instruction is offered in ceramics, woodworking, photography, textile design, weaving and a host of other crafts. The facilities are also available for independent work. The Crafts Center is open year-round. Supplies for most crafts can be purchased at the Center.

Centralized Computational Resources

North Carolina State University is one of three universities owning the Triangle Universities Computation Center (TUCC) located in Research Triangle Park near Raleigh. Other participating institutions are the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill and Duke University at Durham.

Central equipment located at TUCC is an IBM System 370 Model 165 with 4.0 million characters of memory. In addition, more than 225 million characters of disk storage are available as well as extensive teleprocessing equipment for communication with member universities and other institutions throughout the State. A Hewlett Packard HP 2000 System provides an interactive service using the BASIC language. There is planned for addition in early 1977 an IBM Model 165-2 with 2 million characters of memory.

Each university has one high-speed terminal and many medium and low-speed devices in key places on campus for communication with TUCC.

The principal computer on the N. C. State campus is an IBM 370 Model 135. It provides high-speed communication with TUCC and simultaneously processes administrative data processing applications. Other terminals include several medium-speed facilities and many typewriter-like and cathode ray tube devices used for faculty and student research and for instruction in credit and noncredit courses. Each of the eight schools and an increasing number of departments utilize these facilities as an important tool in the total educational process.

The University Systems Analysis and Control Center provides centralized computing facilities for data acquisition, control and simulation built around an IBM System 7. The center maintains a versatile hybrid facility for faculty and student use. There are 17 hybrid simulation terminals for instruction. A GT 11-40 is available for graphics, research and instruction. Various mini-computers, small analog computers, and a microprocessor laboratory are available for instruction and research.

University Calendar

SPRING SEMESTER, 1977

January	10	Mon.	Registration Day
January	11	Tues.	Change Day (Late registration, Drop/Add)
January	12	Wed.	First day of classes
January	26	Wed.	Last day to add a course and last day to with- draw (or drop a course) with a refund
February	9	Wed.	Last day to drop a course at 400 level or below without a grade
March	4	Fri.	Mid-semester reports due; spring vacation be- gins at 10:00 p.m.
March	14	Mon.	Classes resume at 8:00 a.m.
March	18	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade
April	11	Mon.	Holiday
April	29	Fri.	Last day of classes
April	30-		
May	1	SatSun.	Reading days
May	2-11	MonSat.	The standard land
May	14	Sat.	Commencement

SUMMER SESSION, 1977

First Session

24	Tues.	Registration Day
25	Wed.	First day of classes
30	Mon.	Last day to add a course; last day to withdraw (or drop a course) with a refund
3	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 400 level or below without a grade
10	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade
28	Tues.	Last day of classes
29	Wed.	Final examinations
	24 25 30 3 10 28 29	24 Tues. 25 Wed. 30 Mon. 3 Fri. 10 Fri. 28 Tues. 29 Wed.

Second Session

July	5	Tues.	Registration Day
July	6	Wed.	First day of classes
July	11	Mon.	Last day to add a course; last day to withdraw (or drop a course) with refund
July	15	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 400 level or below without a grade
July	22	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade
August	9	Tues.	Last day of classes
August	10	Wed.	Final examinations

FALL SEMESTER, 1977

August	25	Thurs.	Registration Day
August	26	Fri.	Change Day (Late registration, Drop/Add)
August	29	Mon.	First day of classes
September	5	Mon.	Holiday
September	12	Mon.	Last day to add a course and last day to with- draw (or drop a course) with a refund
September	26	Mon.	Last day to drop a course at the 400 level or
10			below without a grade

October	14	Fri.	Mid-semester reports due
October	14	Fri.	Fall vacation begins at 10:00 p.m.
October	19	Wed.	Classes resume at 8:00 a.m.
October	28	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade
November	23	Wed.	Thanksgiving vacation begins at 1:00 p.m.
November	28	Mon.	Classes resume at 8:00 a.m.
December	9	Fri.	Last day of classes
December	10-		
	11	SatSun.	Reading days
December	12-	MonSat.	
	21	MonWed.	Final examinations

SPRING SEMESTER, 1978

Januar	y 9	Mon.	Registration Day	
Januar	y 10	Tues.	Change Day (Late registration, Drop/Add)	
Januar	y 11	Wed.	First day of classes	
Januar	y 25	Wed.	Last day to add a course and last day to wit draw (or drop a course) with a refund	
Februa	гу 8	Wed.	Last day to drop a course at the 400 level or below without a grade	
March	3	Fri.	Mid-semester reports due; spring vacation be- gins at 10:00 p.m.	
March	13	Mon.	Classes resume at 8:00 a.m.	
March	18	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade	
March	27	Mon.	Holiday	
April	28	Fri.	Last day of classes	
April	29-30	SatSun.	Reading days	
May	1-10	MonSat.		
1		MonWed.	Final examinations	
May	13	Sat.	Commencement	

SUMMER SESSIONS, 1978

First Session

May	23	Tues.	Registration Day	
May	24	Wed.	First day of classes	
May	29	Mon.	Last day to add a course; last day to withdraw (or drop a course) with a refund	
June	2	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 400 level of	
June	10	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade	
June	27	Tues.	Last day of classes	
June	28	Wed.	Final examinations	
Second	Session			
July	5	Wed.	Registration Day	
July	6	Thurs.	First day of classes	

July	6	Thurs.	First day of classes
July	11	Tues.	Last day to add a course; last day to withdraw (or drop a course) with a refund
July	17	Mon.	Last day to drop a course at the 400 level or below without a grade
July	22	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade
August	9	Wed.	Last day of classes
August	10	Thurs.	Final examinations

FALL SEMESTER, 1978

August	24	Thurs.	Registration Day
August	25	Fri. '	Change Day (Late registration, Drop/Add)
August	28	Mon.	First day of classes
September	- 4	Mon.	Holiday
September	11	Mon.	Last day to add a course and last day to with- draw (or drop a course) with a refund
September	25	Mon.	Last day to drop a course at the 400 level or below without a grade
October	13	Fri.	Mid-semester reports due
October	13	Fri.	Fall vacation begins at 10:00 p.m.
October	18	Wed.	Classes resume at 8:00 a.m.
October	27	Fri.	Last day to drop a course at the 500 or 600 level without a grade
November	22	Wed.	Thanksgiving Vacation begins at 1:00 p.m.
November	27	Mon.	Classes resume at 8:00 a.m.
December	8	Fri.	Last day of classes
December	9-		
	10	SatSun.	Reading days
December	11-	MonSat.	
	20	MonWed.	Final examinations

SCHOOLS AND PROGRAMS OF STUDY

There are eight major undergraduate academic divisions at North Carolina State University. These are the Schools of Agriculture and Life Sciences, Design, Education, Engineering, Forest Resources, Liberal Arts, Physical and Mathematical Sciences and Textiles. The programs of study are outlined by school. Information concerning specific courses is given in the section of the catalog on course descriptions.

In addition to information about the schools, this section contains descriptions of the military training program (ROTC), the Graduate School, University Studies, Continuing Education and Summer Sessions.

Throughout the programs of study given in this section, departmental codes, course numbers and course titles are used. The key to the departmental code follows. This key will aid in locating individual courses in the course description section.

Code	Name	Code	Name
AC & ALS	Agriculture and Life Sciences (General Courses)	ISO	International Student Orientation
ACC	Accounting	LA	Liberal Arts
ANS	Animal Science	LAR	Landscape Architecture
ANT	Antheonelium	LAT	Latin
ABC	Ambitantone	MA	Mathemation
ARC	Areniteeture	MAR	Machanical and Assumption Engl
10	Annunnana Studies (BOTC)	MAD	neering
BAR	Bisland and Aminultural	MAG	Marine Sciences
BAL	Biological and Agricultural	MAT	Matariala Engineering
DOT	Engineering	MA.I	Materials Engineering
BCH	Biochemistry	PID NO	Microbiology
BMA	Biomathematics	MS	Mintary Science (ROIC)
BO	Botany	MUS	Music
BS	Biological Sciences	MY	Meteorology
CE	Civil Engineering	NE	Nuclear Engineering
CH	Chemistry	NTR	Nutrition
CHE	Chemical Engineering .	OR	Operations Research
CS	Crop Science	OY	Physical Oceanography
CSC	Computer Science	PD	Product Design
DF. DN	Design	PE	Physical Education
E	Engineering (General Courses)	PHI	Philosophy
EB	Economics	PHY	Physiology
ED	Education (General Courses)*	PM	Pest Manavement
EE	Electrical Engineering	PO	Poultry Science
FH	Engineering Honors	PP	Plant Pathology
ENG	English	PS	Political Science
ENT	Entomology	PSY	Paychology
FO	Engineering Operations	PVD	Visual Design
Per	Projecting Operations		Tieuar Deergin
DOM	Mashaning Science and	PEI	Paliator
	nechanics	BBA	Rengion
FL	Foreign Languages	RRA	Recreation Resources
FLE	Foreign Language-English		Administration
FLF	Foreign Language-French	SOC	Scolology
FLG	Foreign Language-German	SP	Speech
FLI	Foreign Language-Italian	SSC	Soil Science
FLP	Foreign Language-Portuguese	ST	Statistics
FLR	Foreign Language-Russian	sw	Social Work
FLS	Foreign Language-Spanish	т	Textiles (General Courses)
FOR	Forest Resources**	TC	Textile Chemistry
FS	Food Science	TOX	Toxicology
GN	Genetics	TX	Textile Technology
GRK	Greek	UNI	University Studies
GY	Genlugy	VET	Veterinary Science
HI	History	WPS	Wood and Paner Science
HS	Hurtigultural Science		and Technolum
TA	Industrial Asta	70	Zunham
IF	Industrial Facinessian	20	
1.00	A THAT AND		

This includes courses offered by all departments and programs within the School of Education except industrial arts and psychology which are coded separately.
 This includes conservation and forestry.



AGRICULTURE AND LIFE SCIENCES

Patterson Hall

J. E. Legates, Dean

E. W. Glazener, Associate Dean and Director of Academic Affairs

Modern agriculture is a complex industry built on the principles of science and business. The basic sciences are the foundations for modern agricultural technology. These sciences applied to understanding the functions of living material offer a background as preparation for a professional agriculturist, environmentalist, or as a preparatory program for the medical and health-related sciences. Likewise, the principles of economics and sociology provide background preparation for agricultural business management and public service aspects of society.

The objects of the academic program are:

- 1) To provide an opportunity for a broad university education
- 2) To provide a variety of learning experiences
- 3) To offer a choice of specialization, sufficient for initial employment
- 4) To provide background for graduate or professional programs

A high percentage of all the gainfully employed persons in the United States are engaged in operations directly or indirectly related to food and fiber. For example, the food industry ranges from those who produce the food, supply material to the producer, and process the finished product to those who sell the products to the consumer. Hundreds of distinct occupations are represented in modern agriculture and biology. About 30 percent of the graduates elect to continue their education in graduate and professional schools.

STUDENT ACTIVITIES

Students in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences have ample opportunities to take part in broadening extracurricular activities. Most departments have student organizations which provide professional as well as social experience. Representatives of these clubs form the Agri-Life Council. This council is the student organization representing the school. Student tours provide an opportunity to save firsthand the application of classroom principles. In addition, students representing soil acience competer regionally and nationally in a number of activities providing student members a chance to learn by travel as well as by participation.

CURRICULA OFFERINGS AND REQUIREMENTS

A freahman enrolling in agriculture and life sciences has a common core of courses the first year, courses that are appropriate in all curricula. This method allows the student time to study various programs before selecting a curriculum. In addition to the basic courses in English, biology, and physical and social sciences, the student selects a major in a department, an interdisciplinary program or an individualized course plan.

Departmental majors are offered in three general curricula as follows:

Science-agricultural economics, animal science, biological and agricultural engineering (joint program with the School of Engineering), botany, crop science, entomology, food science, horticultural science, medical technology, poultry science, rural sociology, soil science, wildlife biology and zoology. Premedical sciences are offered in this curriculum.

Business—emphasis on economics, combination programs in technology in animal science, horticultural science and poultry science.

Technology-biological and agricultural engineering, animal science, food science, horticultural science and poultry science.

Interdepartmental and Interdisciplinary Programs—These curricula offer the opportunity to select broad curriculum majors that involve two or more departments or schools: Biological Sciences—A curriculum with emphasis on biological and physical sciences, especially designed for graduate or professional courses requiring a biology background.

Conservation—A curriculum concentrating on the use, preservation and improvement of natural resources. Administered jointly by the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences and the School of Forest Resources.

Pest Management (for Crop Protection)—A curriculum with emphasis on the application of chemical and biological principles in the control of plant diseases, insects and weeds. The curriculum is administered by the Departments of Crop Science, Entomology, Horticultural Science and Plant Pathology.

Agronomy—A technical curriculum dealing with the fundamentals of crop production and soil management. The curriculum is administered by the Departments of Crop Science and Soil Science.

Individualized Study Program-A curriculum planned by the student with the assistance of a faculty advisory committee.

In addition to these cited curricula, a number of arrangements are available that provide the student an opportunity to select areas of course concentration.

HONORS PROGRAM

The School of Agriculture and Life Sciences has a comprehensive Honors Program for qualified freshmen and sophomores interested in participating in seminar discussion programs on broad topics. These sessions are led by outstanding professors.

Qualified juniors and seniors have an opportunity to participate in an independent research program. Faculty direction is provided on an individual basis to each student. The student has the opportunity to select his project.

INTERNATIONAL ASPECTS

An International Seminar is offered to interested students. In addition, an International Option, requiring modern language and 12 semester hours of appropriate courses in the social sciences, is available for students enrolled in any curricula.

DEGREES

The Bachelor of Science degree is conferred upon the satisfactory completion of one of the curricula in this school.

The degrees of Master of Science, Master of Agriculture and Master of Life Sciences are offered in the various departments in the School.

The Doctor of Philosophy degree is offered in the following subject areas: animal science, biochemistry, biological and agricultural engineering, botany, crop science, economics, entomology, food science, genetics, horticultural science, marine sciences, microbiology, nutrition, physiology, plant pathology, sociology, soil science, and zoology.

Further information on graduate offerings may be found in the Graduate Catalog.

OPPORTUNITIES

Broad and fascinating opportunities in business, industry, education and government are open to graduates of this school. Some of the areas in which graduates are employed are as follows:

Business and Industry—banking and credit, insurance, farm management, coopratives, land appraisal, marketing, transportation, food chains, food processing and distribution, machinery and equipment, chemicals, fertilizer, feed manufacturing, seed improvement.

Communications-writing, reporting, radio, television, newspapers, magazines, advertising, publications.

Conservation-soil, water, range, forest, fish, wildlife parks, recreation.

Education-high school and college instruction in agriculture, biology, agricultural extension, governmental and industrial agencies.

Farming and Ranching (agricultural production)-general livestock, field crops, fruits, vegetables, poultry, ornamentals.

Preprofessional and Graduate Preparation-premedical programs for training for medical, dental and veterinary colleges; graduate programs.

Research-production, marketing, engineering, processing, biological sciences, conservation, organizational structure, group behavior.

Services—inspection and regulation, production field service, health services, environmental quality, product standards, grading, agricultural technology and consulting.

A placement office, coordinated with the University Career Planning and Placement Center, is maintained to assist graduates in career development and placement.

FRESHMAN YEAR

The curricula in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences have a common freshman year with the exception of the science program in biological and agricultural engineering. For the science curricula in biological and agricultural engineering freshman year, see freshman year in the School of Engineering.

Fall Semeeter	Credits	Spring Semester C	redite
ALS 103 Introductory Topics in A BS 100 General Biology or CH 101 General Chemistry I ENG 111 Composition and Rhetor	LS 1	ENG 112 Composition and Reading MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A	3
Social Science and Humanities Ele MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometr Physical Education (Military Science or Air Science m be elected)	ctive 3 y* 4 1 ay	MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathema with Applications Social Science and Humanities Elective CH 101 General Chemistry I or CH 107 Principles of Chemistry	tics 3 3
	16	BS 100 General Biology Physical Education (Military Science or Air Science may be elected)	1

14-15

* Does not contribute to the 130 semester hours required in the biological sciences curriculum.

CURRICULA IN AGRICULTURE AND LIFE SCIENCES*

Science, business and technology are three curricula offered in this school All departments offer the science curriculum. Several departments offer the choice of either science or technology. In addition, several departments are participating in interdisciplinary programs.

A business curriculum is offered in agricultural economics. Combinations in business and technology are offered in animal science, horticultural science and poultry science. Double majors between agricultural economics and other subject areas may be arranged.

All the curricula have a core of required courses on a school basis. Courses peculiar to a specific department are listed under the departmental requirements. Listed on the following pages are the required courses by curriculum on a school basis.

* Group A includes the physical and biological sciences; Group B, economics and business management; Group C, applied science and technology; Group D, social sciences and humanities.

Science

Credits	Physical and Biological Sciences
ALS 103 Introductory Topics in ALS1	(28-32 Credits)
The state of the second second second second	BS 100 General Biology 4 Biological Sciences Elective
Languages (12 Credits)	CH 101 General Chemistry I 4
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3	CH 103 General Chemistry II 4 or
Electives (English or Modern Language) 6	CH 107 Principles of Chemistry 4
Social Sciences and Humanities	MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4 MA 112 Analytic Geometry and
(21 Credits)	Calculus A 4
Electives from Group D21	MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathe- matics with Applications 3

PY	221	Col	lege	Physic	cs .				. 5
PY	211.	PY	212	Gene	ral F	hysi	. 81		. 8
		Ele	ctiv	es (60-	64 C	edita	0		
Restr	icted	Elec	tive	from	Gro	up A		2	2-26
Depa	rtme	ital I	Requ	iremer	ts as	nd			
		El	lectiv	res					
Free	Elec	tives						•••	12
			Sub	total .					126
Physi	cal E	duca	tion						. 4
	1	ours.	Dec	mirad	for	Grad		ion	120**

Business

Accounting	Cre	dite
ACC 260	Accounting I-Concepts	
	of Financial Reporting	3
ACC 261	Accounting II-Financial	
	Information Systems	3
ACC 262	Managerial Uses of Cost Data	3
ACC 360	Financial Reporting Theory	
	& Practice I	3
ACC 361	Financial Reporting Theory	
	& Practice II	3
ACC 362	Production Cost Analysis	
	& Control	3
ACC 460	Specialized Financial	
	Reporting Theory &	
	Practice	3
ACC 464	Income Texation	3
ACC AGE	Examination of Financial	
ACC 400	Charles and a second of Finshcial	
	Statements	- a -

ACC 48: Professional Accountancy Production: 2014 - 2014

Students in the business curriculum complete a minimum of 24 semester hours in Group B courses. One course is required in the areas of accounting, production, marketing, finance and personnel. In addition, three courses are elected from Group B course offerings.

Technology

Credits	
ALS 103 Introductory Topics in ALS 1	MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A
Language (12 Credits) ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3 ENG 112 Composition and Reading 3 SP 231 Expository Speaking	MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathe- matics with Applications 3 PY 221 College Physics
Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)	Electives (59-80 Credits) Restricted Electives from Groups
Electives from Group D21	A, B or C20-21
Physical and Biological Sciences (32-33 Credits)	Departmental Requirements and Electives
BS 100 General Biology	Free Electives
CH 103 General Chemistry II 4	Subtotal
Or CH 107 Principles of Chemistry 4 MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4	Physical Education 4
	Hours Required for Graduation 130

^{**} All curricula require the completion of one course in literature.

FLECTIVES

The following lists provide typical courses that are elected from the four block groupings-A, B, C and D. Additional courses may be selected by checking with the office of the Director of Academic Affairs.

Group A

PHYSICAL AND BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES

Animal Science ANS 401 Reproductive Physiology ANS 405 Lactation ANS (NTR, PO) 415 Comparative Nutrition ANS (NTR, 116 Quantitative Nutrition ANS (PHY) 502 Reproductive Physiology of Vertebrates ANS (GN) 508 Genetics of Animal Improvement ANS (PHY) 580 Mammalian Endocrine Physiology Biochemistry* BCH 351 Elementary Biochemistry BCH 352 Elementary Biochemistry Laboratory BCH 552 Experimental Biochemistry BCH 551 General Biochemistry BCH 552 Experimental Biochemistry BCH 554 Radioisotope Techniques in Biology BCH 60N, MB) 561 Biochemical and Microbial Genetics Biological and Agricultural Engineering BAE 303 Energy Conversion in Biological Systems **Biological Sciences** All courses listed with the BS designation. Biomathematics* All Courses Botany BO 200 Plant Life BO (ZO) 360 Introduction to Ecology BO 400 Plant Diversity BO (CS) 402 Economic Botany BO 403 Systematic Botany BO 403 Systematic Botany BO (20) 414 Cell Biology BO 421 Plant Physiology BO 480 Air Pollution Biology BO (MB) 574 Physology BO (MB, PP) 575 The Fungi EO (MB, PP) 575 The Fungi-Laboratory Chemistry. All Courses Computer Science* All Courses Cron Science CS (BO) 402 Economic Botany

Entomology

ENG	301	Introduction to Forest Insects
ENT	312	Introduction to Economic Insects
ENT	502	Insect Diversity
ENT	503	Functional Systems of Insects

Food Science

FS 331 Food Engineering FS 402 Food Chemistry

FS 402 Food Chemistry FS (MB) 405 Food Microbiology FS 503 Food Analysis FS 504 Food Proteins and Enzymes FS 506 Advanced Food Microbiology

Forestry

FOR 273 Quantitative Methods in Forest Resources

Geosciences*

All Courses

Genetics

GN 411 The Principles of Genetics GN 412 Elementary Genetics Laboratory GN 504 Human Genetics GN (ANS) 508 Genetics of Animal Improve-

ment

GN (ZO) 532 Biological Effects of Radiations GN (ZO) 540 Evolution GN (ZO) 550 Experimental Evolution

- GN (BCH, MB) 561 Biochemical and Micro-
- bial Genetica

Mathematics*

All Courses

```
Meteorology*
```

All Courses

Microbiology

MB 401 General Microbiology MB (FS) 405 Food Microbiolo ogy MB 501 Advanced Microbiology MB 501 Bacterial Pathogenesis MB 514 Microbial Metabolism MB 521 Microbial Ecology MB 551 Immunology and Serology MB (BCH, GN) 561 Biocehmical and Microbial Genetics MB 571 Virology MB (BO) 574 Phycology MB (BO, PP) 575 The Fungi MB (BO, PP) 576 The Fungi-Laboratory Nutrition NTR (ANS, PO) 415 Comparative Nutrition NTR (ANS) 416 Quantitative Nutrition Phunica* All Courses

Physiology PHY (ANS) 502 Reproductive Physiology of Vertebrates Physiological Biochemistry PHY (BCH) 553 PHY (ANS) 580 Mammalian Endocrine Physiology

Plant Pathology	
PP (BO, MB) 575 The Fungi	ZO 203
PP (BO, MB) 576 The Fungi-Laboratory	ZO 212
	ZO 315
Poultry Science	ZO 323
PO 405 Avian Physiology	ZO 345
PO (ANS NTR) 415 Comparative Nutrition	ZO (BO)
PO (ZO) 524 Comparative Endocrinology	ZO 361
	ZO (BO)
Soil Science*	ZO 415
SSC 200 Soil Science	ZO 420
SSC 511 Soil Physics	ZO 421
SSC 520 Soil and Plant Analysis	ZO 441
SSC 522 Soil Chemistry	20 442
	70 510

Statistics* All Courses

Zoology ZO 201 General Zoology ZO 202 Invertebrate Zoology

Vertebrate Zoology Basic Anatomy and Physiology 12 15 General Parasitology 123 Comparati 145 Histology Comparative Anatomy BO) 360 Introduction to Ecology 61 Vertebrate Embryology BO) 414 Cell Biology Cellular and Animal Physiology Lab-15 oratory Fishery Science 20 21 Vertebrate Physiology Ichthyology
 Ichthyology Laboratory
 Adaptive Behavior of Animals 510 20 510 Adaptive Behavior of Animais 20 513 Comparative Physiology 20 513 Growth and Reproduction of Fishes 20 517 Population Ecology 20 (PO) 524 Comparative Endocrinology 20 (GN) 532 Biological Effects of Radiations

- ZO (GN) 52 Biological Effects of Aug ZO (GN) 540 Evolution ZO (GN) 550 Experimental Evolution

* Courses in these blocks are considered Physical Sciences.

Group B

ECONOMICS AND BUSINESS

Accounting

- ACC 260 Accounting I-Concepts of Financial Reporting ACC 261 Accounting II-Financial Information Systems Managerial Uses of Cost Data ACC 262 ACC 360 Financial Reporting Theory and Practice I ACC 361 Financial Reporting Theory and Practice II ACC 362 Production Cost Analysis and Control ACC 460 Specialized Financial Reporting Theory and Practice
- ACC 464 Income Taxation
- ACC 466 Examination of Financial Statements ACC 468 Professional Accountancy Resume

Biological and Agricultural Engineering

BAE 461 Analysis of Agricultural System

Economics and Business

- EB 301 Production and Prices EB 302 Aggregate Economic Analysis: Theory and Policy

Group C

APPLIED SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

Agricultural Communications

AC 311 Communication Methods and Media

Animal Science

- ANS 200 Introduction to Animal Science ANS 204 Livestock Feeds and Feeding ANS 105 (FS, NTR) 301 Nutrition and Man ANS 302 Selecting Dairy and Meat Animals ANS 308 Advanced Selection Dairy and Meat Animals

- ANIMAI ANS 402 Beef Cattle Management ANS 403 Swine Management ANS 404 Dairy Cattle Management ANS 406 Sheep Management ANS 405 Meat and Meat Products

- EB 303 Farm Management EB 304 Financial Institutio EB 307 Business Law I Financial Institutions EB 308 Business Law II EB 310 Economics of the Firm EB 311 Agricultural Markets EB 313 Marketing Methods EB 325 Industrial Manageme EB 326 Personnel Management EB 332 Industrial Relations Industrial Relations EB (ST) 350 Economics and Business Statistics EB 415 Farm Appraisal and Finance EB 420 Corporation Finance EB 430 Agricultural Price Analysis Mathematics MA 122 Mathematics of Finance Statistics
- ST (EB) 350 Economics and Business Statistics
- ANS 410 Horse Management ANS 411 Breeding and Improvement of Domestic Animals ANS (VET) 505 Diseases of Farm Animals ANS 520 Tropical Livestock Production

Biological and Apricultural Engineering

- BAE 201 Shop Practices BAE 211 Farm Machinery BAE (SSC) 321 Water Management BAE 332 Farm Structures BAE 341 Farm Electrifications and Utilities
- BAE 411 Farm Power and Machinery BAE 433 Processing Agricultural Products

52

- BAE (SSC) 471 Agricultural Water Management BAE (CE) 578 Agricultural Waste Management Civil Engineering CE (BAE) 578 Agricultural Waste Management Crop Science CS 211 Crop Science CS 214 Crop Science Laboratory CS 212 Pastures and Forage Crops CS 315 Turf Management CS 411 Environmental Aspects of Crop Production CS 413 Plant Breeding Weed Science CS 414 CS (SSC) 462 Soil-Crop Management Systems CS 511 Tobacco Technology CS 513 Physiological Aspects of Crop Production CS (HS) 514 Principles and Methods in Weed Science Entomology ENT 201 Insects and Man ENT 550 Fundamentals of Insect Control ENT 562 Agricultural Entomology ENT (ZO) 582 Medical and Veterinary En-tomology Food Science FS 201 Food Science and Man's Food FS (ANS, NTR) 301 Nutrition and Man FS 400 Foods and Nutrition FS (PO) 404 Poultry Products FS (ANS) 409 Meat and Meat Products

Genetics

GN 301 Genetics in Human Affairs GN (PO) 520 Poultry Breeding

Horticultural Science

- HS 101 Plants for Home and Pleasure

- HS 101 Plants for Home and Please HS 201 Principles of Horticulture HS 301 Plant Propagation HS 342 Landscape Horticulture HS 411 Nursery Management HS 421 Tree Fruit Production HS 432 Vegetable Production

- HS 441 Floriculture I
- HS 442 Floriculture II

Group D

SOCIAL SCIENCES AND HUMANITIES

The student is required to complete 21 semester hours of Group D courses in all degree programs. Not more than six semester hours are to come from one department. It is strongly recommended that the student be exposed to courses in each of the major course areas outlined below, although the final selection is with the student and his adviser.

AREA I

Anthropology All Courses

Economics

- EB 201 Economics I EB 202 Economics II EB 212 Economics of Agriculture

HS 471 Arboriculture HS (CS) 514 Principles and Methods in Weed Science Nutrition NTR (ANS, FS) 301 Nutrition and Man Pest Management PM 415 Principles of Pest Management

- Plant Pathology
- PP 315 Plant Diseases PP 318 Forest Pathology
- PP 450 Nematode Diseases of Plants and Their Control
- PP 500 Plant Disease Control

Poultry Science

- PO 201 Poultry Science and Production
- PO 301 Evaluation of Live Poultry PO 351 Grading and Evaluation of Poultry Products

- Products PO (VET) 401 Poultry Diseases PO 402 Commercial Poultry Enterprises PO (FS) 404 Poultry Products PO 410 Production and Management of Game Birds in Confinement PO (GN) 520 Poultry Breeding

Soil Science

- SSC 205 Soils as a Natural Resource SSC (BAE) 321 Water Management SSC 341 Soil Fertility and Fertilizers SSC 352 Soil Classification SSC 461 Soil Physical Properties and Plant
- Growth SSC (CS) 462 Soil-Crop Management Systems SSC (BAE) 471 Agricultural Water Manage-
- ment
- SSC 472 Forest Soils

Veterinary Science

VET 300 Laboratory Animal Management VET (PO) 401 Poultry Diseases VET (ANS) 505 Diseases of Farm Animals

Zoology

- ZO 221 Conservation of Natural Resources ZO 353 Wildlife Management ZO 400 Biological Basis of Man's Environ-
- ment
- ZO (ENT) 582 Medical and Veterinary Entomology

- EB (HI) 370 The Rise of Industrialism EB (HI) 371 Evolution of the American Econ-
- omy EB 401 Economic Analysis for Nonmajors EB 410 Public Finance EB 413 Competition, Monopoly and Public

- Policy EB 422 Investments and Portfolio Management
- EB 431 Labor Economica

EB 435 Urban Economics EB 436 Environmental Economics EB 442 Evolution of Economic Ideas EB 448 International Economics EB 475 Comparative Economic Systems

Psychology, Sociology All Courses

AREA II

History, Political Science, University Studies All Courses AREA III

Art Courses that relate to the appreciation and history of art.

English

Literature Courses Only

Foreign Language, Music Courses numbered 200 and above

Philosophy, Religion All Courses

Adult and Community College Education

(See Education.)

The adult and community college education faculty offers instruction primarily at the graduate level. The department is jointly administered by the Schools of Agriculture and Life Sciences and Education. For details, see Education, pages 97.

Agronomy

Students may earn a Bachelor of Science degree under the technology curriculum of Agriculture and Life Sciences with a major in agronomy. The agronomy option is administered jointly by the Departments of Crop Science and Soil Science. For further information, see crop science, page 63, or soil science, page 79.

CURRICULUM IN CROP SCIENCE AND SOIL SCIENCE

TECHNOLOGY (AGRONOMY) PROGRAM

Credits

									~				
		Langua	ges	(12 (Tree	lite	J						
ENG	111	Composit	lion	and	Rh	ete	ri		8	2			3
ENG	112	Composit	tion	and	Re	ad	ing	ς.	14	i.	÷		3
SP 2	31 I	Expository	Sp	eaki	ng	••			÷				3
Liter	ature	Elective								÷		••	3

Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences (\$2-33 Credits)

MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4 MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A 4 or MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathe-

 CH 101
 General Chemistry I
 4

 CH 103
 General Chemistry II
 4

 PV 221
 College Physics
 5

 BS 100
 General Biology
 4

 SSC 200
 Soil Science
 4

 BO 421
 Flant Physiology
 4

Physical Education

Physical Education 4

Free Electives

Group A,B,C, Courses (19-20 Credits)

CH 220	Introductory Organic Chemistry 4	
GN 411	The Principles of Genetics 8	
PP 315	Plant Diseases	
Electives	in A B or C Courses 9.10	

Animal Science

Polk Hall

Professor C. A. Lassiter, Head of the Department Professor R. M. Myers, Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Professors: E. R. Barrick, A. J. Clawson, D. G. Davenport, E. J. Eisen, L. Goode, J. M. Leatherwood, J. G. Lecce, J. E. Legates, B. T. McDaniel, R. D. Mochrie, R. M. Myers, I. D. Porterfield, A. H. Rakes, H. A. Ramsey, O. W. Robison, H. A. Schneider, L. C. Ullerg: Professors Emeriti; F. H. Smith, H. A. Stewart, G. H. Wine; Associate Professors E. V. Caraolo, E. U. Dillard, R. W. Proyer, B. H. Adomos, W. L. Adomos, S. L. Adomes, J. K. McKind, J. K. Miller, Asternative Professor: Proc. Sci. 9, 85 (1998). In Control Conference on Conference on

EXTENSION

Professor J. W. Patterson, In Charge, Animal Husbandry Extension Professor M. E. Senger, In Charge, Dairy Husbandry Extension Professor D. G. Spruill, In Charge, Swine Husbandry Extension

Professors: R. F. Behlow, T. C. Blalock, G. Hysti Jr., G. S. Parsons, F. D. Sargert, J. R. Woodard; Extension Professors Enervity: A. V. Allen, J. S. Buchanan, Associate Professors: J. R. Jones, J. N. Levis, J. M. Thube, assisted Professor Enerview. R. Rich; Extension Specialize, E. C. Allicon, J. K. Butler, J. W. Parker, E. B. Shankle II, H. W. Weister III; Extension Specialize, E. C. Allicon, J. K. Auger, M. Wynne

Undergraduate study subjects related to various phases of animal industry. Training is provided in untrition, physiology, breeding and disease and there are opportunities for the application of basic scientific training in the husbandry areas. Options for course selection by each student make it possible for those with varying backgrounds and wide-ranging interests to become involved in stimulating and rewarding training.

OPPORTUNITIES

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Opportunities for animal science majors include farm, dairy and livestock management careers, jobs as fieldmen for breed association and livestock organizations, agricultural extension, education work in business and industries serving agriculturing, asles work in feeds and equipment, marketing dairy cattle and dairy Many students in veterinary science obtain degrees in animal science, feed Students may elect graduate study, after which they will find opportunities in teaching, research and development. See pages 12-13 for graduate degrees offered.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science with a major in animal science may be obtained under any of the three curricula offered in Agriculture and Life Sciences. For the basic requirements and freshman year see page 49.

CURRICULUM IN ANIMAL SCIENCE

		Credits	ŝ
ALS 103	Introductory Topics in ALS	1	
	Languages (12 Credits)		
ENG 111 ENG 112 Literatur Languag	l Composition and Redorice Composition and Reading re Elective ge Elective	3 3 3 3	
	Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)		
Electives	•	21	
	Physical and Biological Sciences		
MA 111 MA 112 CH 101 CH 103	Algebra and Trigonometry Analytic Geometry & Calculus A or MA 114, Introduction to Finite Math . General Chemistry I General Chemistry II	4 or 3 4	
CH 107 PY 221 BS 100 ZO 421	or or Principles of Chemistry Dollage Physics or PY 211 & 212. General Physics Verreta D. Downlow:	4 6 or 8 4	

Physical Education	
Physical Education	4
Free Electives	
Free Electives	12
Group A, B, C Courses (28 or 27 Credits)	
CH 220 Introductory Organic Chemistry	
CH 221 Organic Chemistry I GN 411 The Principles of Genetics MB 401 General Microbiology	4 3 4
Departmental Requirements and Elections (46 Credits)	10
Departmental Requirements and Distributs (10 Ortality)	
ANS 200 Introduction to Animal Science ANS 490 Animal Science Seminar Animal Science Electives as follows:	4 1 21
A Nonning Developing a robust of the second	130

*Dependent upon whether MA 112 or MA 114 and PY 221 or PY 211 & 212 were elected.

Credita

CURRICULUM IN ANIMAL SCIENCE

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in ALS	1
Languages (12 Credits)	
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric ENG 112 Composition and Reading SP 231 Expository Speaking Literature Elective	3 3 3
Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)	
Electives	21
Physical and Biological Sciences	
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry MA 122 Analytical Geometry & Calculus A or MA 114, Introduction to Finite Math	4 or 3 4 or 8 4 3 4
Physical Education	
Physical Education	4
Free Electives	
Free Electives	12
Group A, B, C Courses (21 Credits)	
CH 220 Introductory Organic Chemistry GN 411 The Principles of Genetics Electives in A, B, or C Courses	4 3 14
Departmental Requirements and Electives (27 Credits)	
ANS 200 Introduction to Animal Science ANS 204 Livestock Feeds and Feeding ANS 400 Animal Science Seminar	4 3 1

Animal Science Electives as follows:		
A minimum of 9 credits from:		
ANS 401 Reproductive Physiology	. 3	
ANS 405 Lactation	. 3	
ANS 411 Breeding and Improvement of Domestic Animala	3	
ANS (NTR. PO) 415 Comparative Nutrition	3	
ANS (VET) 505 Diseases of Farm Animals	. 3	(9)
A minimum of 5 credits from:		
ANS 302 Selecting Dairy and Meat Animals	. 2	
ANS 402 Reef Cattle Management	. 3	
ANS 403 Swine Management	3	
ANS 404 Dairy Cattle Management	. 3	
ANS 406 Sheep Management	3	
ANS 410 Horse Management	3	(5 or 6)
Remaining from A & C Courses		(5)*
Hours Required for Graduat	lon	

* Dependent upon whether MA 112 or MA 114 or PY 221 or PY 211 & 212 were elected.

BUSINESS PROGRAM

All required courses in the Technology Program plus 24 hours in Economics and Business Management, (See page 56.)

Biochemistry

Polk Hall

Professor S. B. Tove, Head of the Department Professor F. B. Armstrong, Coordinator of Advising

Professors; H. R. Horton, J. S. Kahn, I. S. Longmuir, A. E. Minn, descride Professors; J. A. Knopp, C. Saite, E. C. Thoil, Assister Projection, W. L. Shrin, Meascalt, & S. K. S. K. L. Standard, H. E. Swaingood (Food Science), J. Bordner, W. P. Tucker (Chemistry).

The Department of Biochemistry offers instruction at the undergraduate and graduate levels. Undergraduate courses provide students from a number of curricula with a fundamental background in biochemistry.

The graduate program trains scientists for research and teaching careers in

biochemistry and related fields. For graduate degrees offered, see pages 12-13. Biochemistry is jointly administered by the Schools of Agriculture and Life Sciences and Physical and Mathematical Sciences.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The undergraduate curriculum leads to the Bachelor of Science degree in the biological sciences with an option in biochemistry.

BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES CURRICULUM (BIOCHEMISTRY OPTION)

Orientation	Credits
ALS 103 Introductory Topics in ALS	1
Languages (12 Credits)	
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric	3 3 6
Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits) Electives	21
Mathematical Sciences (12-18 Credits)†	
MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A or MA 102* or Analytic Geometry and Calculus I	4

MA 212 Analytic Geometry and Calculus B	
or MA 201* or Analytic Geometry and Calculus II	3.4*
MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathematics with Applications	
or MA 202* or Analytic Geometry and Calculus III	3.4*
MA 301* Applied Differential Fountions I	2.
CSC, ST, or MA Elective in Computer Science, Statistics, or Mathematics	2-3
Physical Education	
Physical Education	
Thysical Education	
Physical and Biological Sciences (64-75 Credits)†	
CH 101 General Chemistry I	4
CH 107 Principles of Chemistry	4
CH 221, 223 Organic Chemistry I and II	4. 4
CH 315 Quantitative Analysis	
or CH 428* or Quantitative Organic Analysis	4 or 3*
CH 331 Introductory Physical Chemistry	
or CH 431*, 433* or Physical Chemistry I and II	or 3*, 3*
BS 100 General Biology	4
BO 200 Plant Life	4
ZO 201 General Zoology	4
BO (ZO) 360 Introduction to Ecology	4
BO 421 Plant Physiology	
or ZO 414 or Cell Biology	3-4
or ZO 421 or Vertebrate Physiology	
BCH 351 Elementary Biochemistry	3
BCH 551* General Biochemistry	3.
BCA 352 Elementary Biochemistry Laboratory	
or BCH 552" or Experimental Biochemistry	2 or 3*
PY 211, 212 General Physics	4, 4
or FI 200-, 208- General Physics	or 4-, 4-
MB 401 General Microbiology	- 2
GN 411 The Principles of Genetics	3
GN 412 Elementary Genetics Laboratory	1
ALS 499 Honors Student Research	
or BCH 490° or Special Studies in Biochemistry	3.
Free Electives (Up to 15 Credits)	
Electives	0-15
Vouve Resulted for Conduction	120
nome requires for discussion	100

Biological and Agricultural Engineering

(Also see Engineering.)

David S. Weaver Laboratories

Professor F. J. Hassler, Head of Department Professor G. B. Blum Jr., Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Professor: H. D. Bowen, G. B. Blum Jr. J. W. Dicheme (USDA), J. M. Fore, D. H. Howells, B. K. Manng, E. G. Mumphries, W. H. Johnson, G. J. Kritt, W. F. McGune, C. W. Sagge, B. R. Wiler, J. H. Young, *Professor Bunetici:* G. W. Giles, J. W. Novare, J. N. Stagge, R. S. Sowell, T. B. Bunghman, G. L. Howell, M. R. Oversah, R. P. Kohrlach, R. W. W. Stagge, R. S. Sowell, T. B. D. W. Witter (USDA); Adjunct Astr. Professor, L. S. Rasensteins; Associate Members of the Facility, J. M. Foresto, M. S. L. Kasan, Foresto, M. S. L. Kasan, Foresto, J. S. Kasan, S. Kasan, J. S. Sowell, T. B. D. W. Witter (USDA); Adjunct Astr. Professor, L. S. Rasensteins; Associat. Members of the Facility: D. N. Banam, V. A. Jones (Food Science), J. S. K. Hasan, Foresto, J. S. K. Sakan, S. W. Sowell, T. B. Sowell, S. B. Sakan, S. S. Sakan, J. S. Sakan, S

EXTENSION

Associate Professor: F. J. Humenik, Associate Head in Charge of Extension

Professor Emeritus: H. M. Ellis: Associate Professors: E. O. Beaaley, L. B. Driggers, J. W. Glover, R. E. Sneed, R. W. Watkins: Associate Professor Emeritus: J. C. Ferguson, W. C. Warrick; Assistant Professor; J.C. Barker; Visiting Assistant Professor; J.F. W. Schulze

[†] The grade "D" will not be accepted as a passing grade in any mathematics or science courses.
* Courses required for the Honors Program in Biochemistry: recommended for students preparing for graduate study in Biochemistry.

Biological and agricultural engineering students train to deal with problems of agriculture that are engineering in nature. Scientific and engineering principles are applied to the conservation and utilization of water and soil, the development of power and labor-saving devices for all phases of agricultural production, the design of structures and equipment for housing and handling livestock and field products, and the processing and marketing of farm products.

Two curricula are offered, technology and science, which are explained below. Science graduates receive a B.S. in biological and agricultural engineering. Technology students receive the B.S. in agriculture.

OPPORTUNITIES

Graduates of the science curriculum are qualified for positions in design, development and research in public institutions and in industry, and for teaching and extension work in institutions of higher education. This curriculum, accredited by the Engineering Council for Professional Development, also provides adequate training for post-graduate work leading to advanced degrees. For information on graduate study, see pages 12-13.

Those trained in agricultural engineering technology are qualified for positions in sales and service of agricultural equipment such as farm machinery, irrigation systems, etc.; as county agents or farmers; and for farm advisory work with such organizations as electric power companies.

CURRICULUM IN BIOLOGICAL AND AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING

SCIENCE PROGRAM

The science curriculum develops young people capable of engineering leadership in agriculture. Emphasis is placed on basic science corress such as mathematics, physics, mechanics, biology, soils, and thermodynamics, which provide a sound background for engineering and agricultural technology. Courses are directed to those methods of thought and techniques whereby science can be applied with understanding and judgment to engineering situations related to agricultural operations.

Since biological and agricultural engineering involves two distinct technical fields—agriculture and engineering—the science curriculum is a joint responsibility of Agriculture and Life Sciences and Engineering and is so administered. Undergraduate students in this curriculum may officially enroll in either school; duplicate undergraduate records are maintained in both schools.

For the program in agricultural engineering science, refer to the freshman year in the School of Engineering and the curriculum as shown on pages 116-117.

CURRICULUM IN BIOLOGICAL AND AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

The technology curriculum is for those who wish to work at the applied level in the agribusiness complex. Graduates are equipped to apply to the farm the new technology as developed and revealed by the professional agricultural engineer. The courses are presented and directed toward the solution of consumer problems with emphasis on the techniques employed.

Listed below are the departmental requirements in the technology program.

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

Credits

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in ALS 1

Languages (12 Credits)

o	(11)	reality/	
Group D	Liecuves		
EB 212	Economics o	Agriculture	
ł	hysical and B (23 or 2	iological Scien. 4 Credits)	ce8

MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathe- matics with Applications	CSC 200 Introduction to Computers and Their Uses
MA 112 Analytical Geometry and	Management Elective
Calculus A 4	Electives in A, B, or C courses8 or §
CH 101 General Chemistry I 4	
CH 103 General Chemistry II 4	Departmental Requirements and Electives
BS 100 General Biology 4	(30 Credits)
Biological Science Elective 4	E 101 Engineering Graphics 2
Physical Education () Condital	BAE 201 Shop Practices 2
Payment Education (+ Credits)	BAE 211 Farm Machinery 3
PE 100 Health and Physical Fitness 1	BAE 321 Water Management 4
Physical Education 3	BAE 341 Farm Electrification and
a) 37 (8) (7) (32 (87))	Utilities 4
Free Electives (12 Credits)	BAE 433 Processing Agricultural
Free Electives	Products
	Statement 3
Group A, B, C Courses	DAE 339 Farm Structures
(27 or 28 Credits)	BAE 411 Farm Power and Machinery 3
PY 211 General Physics 4	BAE 303 Energy Conversion in Biological
PY 212 General Physics 4	Systems
	the second se

Hours Required for Graduation 130

Physical Sciences and Mathematics

Biological Sciences

Gardner Hall

Professor J. L. Apple, Assistant Director of Academic Affairs and Research for the Biological Sciences

Professor C. F. Lytle, Coordinator of Advising

The biological sciences curriculum is an interdepartmental program leading to a B.S. degree and designed for students desiring a comprehensive rather than a narrowly specialized education in the biological sciences. It is especially suitable for students planning to teach high school biology, and for students preparing for careres in business or industry.

Experience indicates one of the best preparations for graduate study in biology is a broad training in the basic biological sciences supplemented with a strong background in the physical and mathematical sciences. The biological sciences curriculum incorporates these features and provides the student with maximum flexibility and options for graduate specialization.

Students may concentrate on a specific field in the biological sciences curriculum by selecting appropriate free and restricted elective courses in consultation with their advisers. Such programs within the biological sciences curriculum are available to provide options in biochemistry, microbiology, and nutrition. Courses may be selected from the School of Education to provide a concentration in biology and teaching.

PROGRAMS IN THE BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES CURRICULUM

GENERAL

ENG 111 C ENG 112 C Modern (for

Electives ...

A

Soci

L	(34-36 Credits)
Credita	MA 114 Intr. to Finite Mathematics with Applications
troductory Topics in the	and
ricultural and Life Sciences 1	MA 112, 212 Analytic Geometry and
and the second second second second	Calculus A and B4+3
Languages (12 Credits)	07
omposition and Rhetoric 3 omposition and Reading 3	MA 102, 201, 202 Analytic Geometry & Calculus I, II and III 4+4+4
agn) Language 6	CH 101 General Chemiatry I
I Sciences and Humanities	CH 107 Principles of Chemistry 4
(21 Credits)	CH 221, 223 Organic Chemistry I
	PV 211 212 General Physics 4+4

Biological Sciences (\$1-33 Credits)

BS 100	General Biology 4	MB 401 General Microbiology 4
BO 200	Plant Life 4	BCH 351 Elementary Biochemistry 3
ZO 201	General Zoology 4	BO (ZO) 360 Introduction to Ecology 4
BO 421	Plant Physiology 4	GN 411 Principles of Genetics 3
	07	GN 412 Elementary Genetics Lab 1
ZO 421	Vertebrate Physiology 3	
	or	
BO (20) 414 Cell Biology 3	

BCH 352 Experimental Biochemistry 2

	Electives (23-27 Credits)*
Restric	ed Electives from Groups A.
	B, C, and D11-1
Free E	lectives
	Sub Total
Physics	Education
	Hours Required for Graduation 13

BIOCHEMISTRY OPTION

For the requirements in the biological sciences curriculum, biochemistry emphasis, see BIOCHEMISTRY.

MICROBIOLOGY OPTION

Along with the general curriculum for the biological sciences, two additional microbiology electives are required; ME 411 and ME 501 are usually recommended. MB 401 is required in the BLS curriculum. For graduation, 130 semester credit hours are required.

NUTRITION OPTION

Three courses in nutrition are required along with the general curriculum for the biological sciences (NTR 415, NTR 416, and NTR 490 are the usual requirements). For graduation, 130 semester credit hours are required.

Botany

Gardner Hall

Professor G. R. Noggle, Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Applacent: C. E. Anderson, R. J. Downs, J. W. Hardin, W. W. Heck (USDA), H. E. Pattee (USDA), Topfacent: C. E. Anderson, R. J. Downs, J. W. Hardin, W. W. Heck (USDA), H. E. Pattee (USDA), S. Bium, D. W. Weils, L. A. Whilford, differed Professor: A. Kochmail, Associate Professor: J. Blum, D. W. Dochog, USDA), R. C. Fites, R. L. Mott, E. D. Sonesa, A. M. Witherpoon: Assistant Professor: J. R. Bryndels, H. H. Rogers Jr. (USDA), J. M. Sucky, C. G. Van Dyke, G. B. K. M. S. K. Sones, S. S. Sonesa, S. M. Witherpoon: Assistant Professor: J. R. Bryndels, H. H. Rogers Jr. (USDA), J. M. Sucky, C. G. Van Dyke, G. H. Sones, M. S. M. Sones, S. Sonesa, S. M. Witherpoon: Assistant Professor: J. R. Bryndels, H. H. Rogers Jr. (USDA), J. M. Sucky, C. G. Van Dyke, G. H. B. Sones, M. S. M. Sones, S. Sones, S. M. Witherpoon, J. B. Moreland (USDA Corp Science), B. W. Smith (Genetics), M. M. Goodmann (Statistics), R. J. Thomas (Wood and Paper Science), B. J. Gopeland (Goolgy)

The instructional program provides classroom, laboratory, and field experience in the major areas of plant science. Undergraduates majoring in botany are given a broad background in the humanities and physical sciences and are encouraged to participate in independent study in the senior year. Majors are prepared for advanced study in botany and other biological fields, as well as in the applied plant sciences such as horticulture, crop science, resource management and environmental biology.

^{*} Group A includes the physical and biological sciences; Group B, economics and business management; Group C, applied science and technology; Group D, social sciences and humanities.

OPPORTUNITIES

Many majors continue with graduate studies; see pages 12-13. There is need for such persons for teaching positions in community and junior colleges, colleges and universities, for research positions in federal and state government laboratories and in private industry.

Recent federal and state legislation has created a need for botanists in environmental quality studies. Persons with a Bachelor of Science degree may work in air and water quality control programs, in air pollution and in environmental impact studies. Field botanists and naturalists are needed in park systems and nature programs.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The Bachelor of Science degree with a major in botany is offered under the science curriculum of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. The freshman year program is shown on page 49. Other basic requirements are on pages 50-54.

The Bachelor of Science degree with double concentration—one in economics, English, history, philosophy or political science, and another in botany—is available in the School of Liberal Arts. See pages 148-151 for details.

BOTANY

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credits	
ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS . 1	P
Languages (12 Credits)	
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3 ENG 112 Composition and Reading 3 Literature Elective	F
Social Sciences and Humanities (\$1 Credits)	CGG
Electives21	M
Physical and Biological Sciences (29 Credits)	S
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4 MA 112 or 114 Analytic Geo. and Calc. A	
or Intro. to Finite Math 4 CH 101 General Chemistry I	BBB
Princ. of Chem 4 PY 221 College Physics	B

 Physical Education
 4

 Free Electives (20 Credits)
 50

 Group A. B. C. Courses
 20

 Mail A. Courses
 40

 Mail A. General Microbiology
 1

 Mail A. General Microbiology
 4

 Departmental Requirements and Electives
 4

 Doctoring Teachering
 4

 Discons Discritic Requirements and Electives
 4

 DO 1200 Flant Life
 Coology

Physical Education (4 Credits)

Conservation

(Also see Forest Resources.)

Williams, Gardner and Biltmore Halls

M. G. Cook, Major Adviser, School of Agriculture and Life Sciences

L. C. Saylor, Major Adviser, School of Forest Resources

J. J. Nicholaides III, Coordinator of Advising

Conservation is the wise use, perpetuation, or improvement of natural resources, without waste, for the long-time benefit of society. This baccalaureate degree program is offered jointly by the Schools of Agriculture and Life Sciences and Forest Resources. Faculty members in hotany, entomology, forestry, plant pathology, recreation, soil science and wildlife are directly involved in various aspects of education in conservation. Rapid urbanization and industrialization concomitant with population growth and changes in lifestyles are bringing increased pressures on the use of land for providing food, water, fiber, wood and pleasure. These trends present challenges to resource managers who must be well trained in the basic concepts of several disciplines in order to apply a conservation philosophy to many of our current natural resource problems.

CONSERVATION CURRICULUM

Students may enroll in either Agriculture and Life Sciences or Forest Resources, depending on their primary area of interest in conservation. The freshman common core of courses for either school is acceptable. All students take a prescribed core of subjects in conservation; specially areas are developed through the use of elotives. Students desiring an education with more professional emphasis may combine the conservation curriculum with another curriculum, e.g., forestry, soil science, zoology, to obtain a second degree.

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credits	
ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS	ZO 201 General Zoology or
FOR 101 Introduction to Forestry 1	BO 200 Plant Life 4
Languages (12 Credits)	Physical Education
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3 ENG 112 Composition and Reading 3	Physical Education 4
English Elective (Literature) 3	Free Electives
English Elective 3	Free Electives
Social Sciences and Humanities	Group A. B. C Courses
Electives	ST 311 Introduction to Statistics
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4	Departmental Requirements and Electives
MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A	GY 120 Elements of Physical Geology 2 GY 110 Physical Geology Lab
CH 101 General Chemistry I 4 CH 103 General Chemistry II	ZO 221 Conservation of Natural Resources . 3 SSC 200 Soil Science
CH 107 Principles of Chemistry 4	FOR 472 Renewable Resource Manage-
PY 221 College Physics 5	RRA 241 Recreation Resource Relation.
BS 100 General Biology or	ships
BO 200 Plant Life 4	Conservation Electives
	Hours Required for Graduation 128

Elective courses may be used for emphasizing subject areas in communications, soils, wildlife biology, education and others.

Crop Science

Williams Hall

Professor B. E. Caldwell, Head of the Department Professor D. A. Emery, Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Papforsers: C. A. Brim (UBDA); J. C. Barres (USDA), T. H. Bushier (USDA), D. S. Chambler, J. F. Chapjin (USDA), W. K. Quillon, W. A. Cope (USDA); W. T. Files, D. U. Gerestel, W. B. Gilbert, W. C. Gregery, H. D. Gross, G. L. Jones, K. R. Keller, J. A. Lee (USDA), W. M. Lewis, T. J. Mann, R. P. Morre, D. E. Shortandi (USDA), L. L. Phillips, J. C. Rubert, USDA), J. S. Campbell, W. E. Wessling; *Professor Smertil*, G. K. Middelon, P. H. Harvey; *Associate Professor*, F. J. Cochin, G. R. Gwynn (USDA), R. C. Long, C. F. Marryly, R. P. Ratternen, W. W. Weeks: Assistant Professors: J. W. Burton (USDA), J. C. Wynne: Instructor: C. Collins: Associate Members of the Faculty: E. C. Sisler (Biochemistry), T. J. Sheets (Entomology and Horticultural Science)

EXTENSION

Professor G. L. Jones, In Charge, Crop Science Extension

Professors: C. T. Blake, S. N. Hawke, F. W. McLaughlin, A. Perry: Professors Emerifi: R. R. Bennett, S. H. Dobbon, A. D. Stuart: Associate Professors: H. D. Coble, E. L. Kimbrough, W. G. Toomey: Assistant Professors: E. J. Dunphy, E. G. Krenzer, J. P. Mueller, G. A. Sullivan; Assistant Professor Emeriture: R. H. Crouze

The increase in human populations, the continuing evolution of pests and diseases, the challenge of new natural and artificial environments and the decrease of farmland are all critical current world issues.

This department's curricula were designed to give the crop science major an awareness and a sense of personal involvement in these issues. The student receives a working knowledge of the fundamental principles of plant science which tend to shape modern crop production practices. He or she is trained in the economics of various crop management procedures which tem way influence long-range investments.

OPPORTUNITIES

The opportunities within the state for crop science graduates in county extension programs, in farm management, as salesmen of seed and agricultural chemicals and in the several governmental agencies remain good. Demand for qualified students in national and international concerns is increasing.

For crop science graduate programs, see pages 12-13.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science with a major in crop science is offered under the science curricula of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. The science curriculum follows.

Students may also earn a Bachelor of Science under the technology curriculum with a major in agronomy. The agronomy option is administered jointly by the Departments of Crop Science and Soil Science. For that curriculum, see page 54.

The Departments of Crop Science, Entomology, Horticultural Science and Plant Pathology offer a joint undergraduate major in pest management (for crop protection). See pages 73-74 for details.

CURRICULUM IN CROP SCIENCE

SCIENCE PROGRAM

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .. 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG	111	Composi	tion	and	Rhetor	ic		•	Ċ,	à	. 3
ENG	112	Composi	tion	and	Readir	g		+			 . 3
Liter	sture	Elective					4				 . 3
Lang	usge	Elective									 . 3

Social Sciences and Humanities

(21 Credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences

	ingerear ana protogreat otterret
MA 111	Algebra and Trigonometry 4
MA 112	Analytic Geometry and
	Calculus A 4
CH 101	General Chemistry I 4
CH 107	Principles of Chemistry 4
PY 221	College Physics 5
BS 100	General Biology 4
BO 200	Plant Life 4

Physical Education
Physical Education
4

Free Electives

Group A. B. C Courses

	(
CH 221	Organic Chemistry I 4
CH 223	Organic Chemistry II 4
GN 411	The Principles of Genetics
GN 412	Elementary Genetics Laboratory 1
MA 114	Introduction to Finite Mathe- matics with Applications
MA 212	Analytic Geometry and Cal-
	culus B 3
MB 401	General Microbiology 4
PP 315	Plant Diseases 3
Electives	in A, B, or C Courses 2

Credita

Departmental Requirements and Electives (27 Credits)

BO 421	Plant Physiology 4
CS 211	Crop Science 4
CS 214	Crop Science Lab 1
CS 312	Pastures and Forage Crops 3
CS 414	Weed Science

TECHNOLOGY (AGRONOMY) PROGRAM

Departmental Requirements (28 Credits)

CS 211	Crop Science	4
CS 214	Crop Science Laboratory	1
CS 312	Pastures and Forage Crops	3
	or	
CS 315	Turf Management	3
CS 411	Environmental Aspects of Crop	
	Production	2
CS 413	Plant Breeding	2
CS 414	Weed Science	41

CS 490 Senior Semina	ar in Crop Science 1
ENT 312 Introduction	to Economic
Insects	
SSC 200 Soil Science	
Soil Science Electives	3
Hours Required	or Graduation 130

CS 490 Senior Seminar in Crop Science ... 1 SSC 492 Senior Seminar in Soil Science ... 1 SSC (CS) 462 Crop Management Systems . 3

Dairy Science

(See Animal Science, pages 54-57.)

Economics and Business

Patterson Hall

Professor W. D. Toussaint. Head of the Department

Professor B. M. Olsen. Assistant Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

H. T. Daniel, Scheduling Officer

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

IEACHING AND RESEARCH
Professor: A. J. Coutt. E. W. Erickson, R. M. Fearn, D. M. Houver, L. A. Innen, P. R. Johnson, R. A. King, G. A. Mathia, E. C. Pascar I., R. A. Schringer, J. A. Seagresse, R. L. Simmons, C. B. Turner, J. C. Williamon, J. F. Porfessor, Escurit, A. J. Bartel, D. R. Dion, J. G. Suberisad G. B. Turner, J. C. Williamon, J. F. Porfessor, Escurit, J. J. Bartel, D. R. Dion, J. G. Suberisad B. B. Kammah, R. S. Forwick, A. R. Gallant, R. L. Gardner, H. C. Gilliam, Jr. (USDA), C. W. Harrell Jr., D. M. Holthausen, D. N. Kyman, Theoma Schoson, C. P. Jones, E. V. Monse, F. A. Mangum Jr., C. J. Messer, R. J. Peier Jr., R. K. Perris, J. C. Poindexter Jr., R. E. Sylla, J. W. Gronnes, C. R. Knober, J. S. Lang, M. F. Lonb, B. McBlurne, Jr., M. B. McBlurg, J. B. Per-Kinson (USDA), W. P. Firma, T. M. Reynolds, W. J. Wesseli, Viniting Assitant Professor; Iontra-tor, J. M. Beals 37, W. P. Brown, M. R. Hilliard, M. T. Holsomb, D. M. Kolome, J. M. Jeffray, Lawasida M. P. B. Person, M. P. Lenko, W. J. C. Mathewa, T. G. G. Tompanz, Instru-tor, J. M. Beals 37, W. P. Brown, M. R. Hilliard, M. T. Holsomb, D. M. Kolome, J. M. Jeffray, Lawasida Merkmer et der Facally, R. H. Bernhard, M. T. Holsomb, D. M. McDirne, J. M. Jeffray, Lawasida Merkmer et der Facally, R. H. Bernhard, M. T. Holsomb, D. M. Schorer, J. W. Jeffray, Maessical Merkmer et der Facally, R. H. Bernhard, M. T. Holsomb, D. M. Schorer, J. M. Jeffray, Sawasida Merkmer, et der Facally, R. H. Bernhard, M. T. Holsomb, D. M. Schorer, J. M. Jeffray, S. J. Jeffray, S. Honsen, J. M. Jeffray, S. J. Jeffray, S. Honsen, J. M. Jeffray, R. J. Jeffray, R. H. Bernhard, M. T. Holsomb, D. M. Schorer, J. M. Jeffray, J. Jeffray, J. Jeffray, R. H. Bernhard, M. T. Holsomb, J. M. Korom, M. S. McBray, S. McBray, S. McBray, J. Jeffray, J. Jeffray, R. J. Jeffray, R. H. Bernhard, M. T. Holsomb, J. M. Korom, M. S. McBray, S. McBray, J. Jeffray, J. Jeffray, R. J. Jeffray, R. J. Jeffray, R. Jeffray, R. Jeffray, R. Jeffray, J. Jeffray, J. Jeffray, R. Jeffray, R. Jenschard, M Associate Members of the Faculty: R. H. Bernhard (Industrial Engineering), W. D. Cooper (Textile Technology), D. L. Holley (Forestry)

EXTENSION

Professor F. D. Sobering, Assistant Head of the Department, In Charge of Extension

Professors: R. C. Brooks, D. G. Harwood, H. L. Liner, T. E. Nichols Jr., E. A. Prottor, C. R. Pugh, W. L. Turner, C. R. Weathers, R. C. Wells: Associate Professors and Sigood, R. D. Dahle, L. H. Hammood, H. A. Homme, D. F. Neuman, P. S. Stone; Associate Professor Emerita: R. S. Boal; Assistant Professor: J. E. Easley Jr.; Assistant Professors Emeriti: E. M. Stallings, R. P. Uzels Extension Specialist: C. E. Hammond, S. C. Rödick, S. R. Sutter

Agricultural economics, leading to a B.S. degree, is one of several fields of specialization offered by the Department of Economics and Business. The department is administered jointly by the Schools of Agriculture and Life Sciences and Liberal Arts. For information on fields of economics and business other than agricultural economics see Liberal Arts, pages 149-151.

The department's general objectives in agricultural economics are: 1) To train students in the fundamentals of business organization and to make sound decisions in organizing and managing farms and other agricultural businesses; 2) To instruct students in economic theory which may be used as a basis for understanding the relationship of agriculture to other parts of the economy and for the evaluation of agricultural policy and economic changes which affect agriculture; 3) To train graduate students in advanced economic theory and research techniques. For a list of graduate degrees, see pages 12-13.

OPPORTUNITIES

The growing number of companies processing and manufacturing agricultural products has created an increasing demand for people trained in agricultural economics. Opportunities include employment by companies handling farm supplies, such as feed, fertilizer and equipment; general marketing and processing firms; agricultural cooperatives; professional farm management agencies, and various credit agencies.

Many graduates are employed in research and educational work by various agencies of the Federal and state governments. These include the Agricultural Extension Service, the Agricultural Experiment Station, the State Department of Agriculture and other agencies of the United States Department of Agriculture.

AGRICULTURAL ECONOMICS CUBRICULUM

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credita

Cres

ALS 103 Intro. Topics in the ALS 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 111	Composition	and	Rhetoric	٤.					3
ENG 112	Composition	and	Reading	2	1	2	÷	÷	3
Electives-	English or I	iters	ture				÷		6

Social Sciences and Humanities (91 Credita)

B	212	Econ.	of	A	4	i	e	a	1	u	ır	•	ł			2					1	3	i
B	202	Econ.	11	1									2									2	ł
30	tives	S errore					÷								è		5					15	i

Physical and Biological Sciences

MA	111	or MA 114 Alg. & Trig. or Intro.
		to Finite Math 4 or 3
MA	112	Analy. Geom. & Calc. A
MA	212	Analy. Geom. & Calc. B
CH	101	General Chem. I
CH	103	General Chem. II
BS	100	or BS 105 General Biology
Bio.	Sc.	Elec
PY	221	College Physics

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .

ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric

ENG 112 Composition and Reading

Languages (12 Credits)

BUSINESS PROGRAM

	figure inquires for Grademon Contractor
its	Physical and Biological Sciences (24-25 Credits)
. 1	MA 111 Algebra & Trig 4
3	MA 114 Intro. to Finite Math with Appl 3 MA 112 Analy. Geol. & Cal. A 4 CH 101 General Chemistry I
3	BS 100 or BS 105 General Biology or Biol. in Mod. World 4 Bio. Science Elective

Social Science and Humanities (21 Credita)

EB	212	Econ.	of	griculture	
EB	202	Econ.	п		3
Ele	ctives				

Phy. Ed. & Free Electives (16 Credits)

.... 4 5

P.	E.	1.					į		į	ì	i.	i,	1			1		į	ç						ç	ļ			÷		4
Fre	e	E	le	c	ti	v	\$ 8	2	÷	ŝ	i.			à	ŝ	,	2	×	ŝ	ŝ	,	ŝ	÷	,	k	÷	ŝ	÷		1	2

Phy. Ed. & Free Electives (16 Credits)

P. E 4
Free Electives
Group A, B, or C Electives
ACC 260 Accounting I-Concepts of
Fin, Reporting 3
EB 350 or ST 311 Econ. & Bus. Statistics
or Intro. to Statistics 3
Electives
Maine Demissments and Elections
(26 Credita)
EB 301 Production and Prices 3
Contract Contra

EB	301	- P	rodu	ictio	n a	nd 1	nce		з
EB	302	A	gg.	Ecor	1. A	naly	sis:	Theory	
			Pr	ice					3
EB	303	or	EB	325	or	EB	551	Production	
								Elective	3
EB	311	or	EB	313	or	EB	521	Mkt. Elec-	
								tive	3
EB	304	or	EB	415	or	EB	420	Finance	
								Elective	3
EB	413	or	EB	533	P	olicy	Ele	ctive	3
Ele	ctive	ns in	1 Su	ppor	t o	f Me	jor .		8
	1	Hou	rs R	equi	red	for	Grad	uation13	80

ENG Literature SP 231 Expository Speaking

Group B	(24	Credits)	
---------	-----	----------	--

ACC 260	Accounting	I	3
EB 303 or	EB 325 or	EB 551 Production	
		Elective	3
EB 311 or	EB 313 or	EB 521 Marketing	
		Elective	3
EB 304 or	EB 415 or	EB 420 Finance	
		Elective	3
EB 326 or	EB 332 or	EB 431 Personnel	
		Elective	3
EB 413 or	EB 533 P	olicy Elective	3
Group B 1	Electives		6

Ele	ctives	in A or C courses5-6
	N	ajor Requirements and Electives (28 Credits)
EB	301	Production and Prices 3
EB	302	Agg. Ec. Analy 3
EB	350	Econmics and Business Statistics
		or 3
ST	311	Introduction to Statistics
Ele	ctives	in Support of Major17
	н	ours Required for Graduation

Grouns A or C

Entomology

Gardner Hall

Professor Kenneth L. Knight, Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Professor: R. C. Astail, W. V. Camphell, W. C. Dauterman, M. H. Farrier, F. E. Gubrie, Ernst Nodgeon, W. J. Matrie Jr., H. Moore Jr., H. Nonnig, R. L. Rahb, G. C. Rost, T. J. Sherta, C. F. Smith, C. G. Wright, D. A. Yoang Jr.; Adjunct Professors: J. R. Bradig, T. W. M. Professors Tenritic: E. Birteri, T. B. Mitchell, Sacciatie Professors: J. R. Bradig, W. M. R. E. Sunner; Adjunct Amistant Professors: Ground Corth, R. M. Philpoi, Associatie Monkery of the Faculty Control Amistant Professors: Ground Corth, R. M. Philpoi, Associatie Monkery of the Faculty: D. Grouch.

EXTENSION

Professor: G. T. Weekman, Specialist-in-Charge

Professor: R. L. Robertson: Professor Emeritus: G. D. Jones; Associate Professor: J. M. Falter, K. A. Sorensen; Assistant Professors: J. T. Ambrose, J. R. Baker, R. C. Hillmann, T. E. Resgan, J. W. Van Duyn

The entomology curriculum offers broad training at the undergraduate and graduate levels (see pages 12-13) in bacic biology and related sciences, particularly as they relate to the study of insects. In addition, several courses in entomology are offered at the undergraduate level for non-majors.

OPPORTUNITIES

Opportunities include development, production, control and sales positions in the pesticide field, consultative positions in pest management, regulatory and extension positions with state and federal agencies, and research technician positions in universities, agricultural experiment stations and industry. The curriculum also provides training suitable for admission to the graduate entomology departments of the country.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science with a major in entomology is offered under the science curriculum of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. Students are encouraged to gain through judicious use of their electives a strong background in the sciences. For the related undergraduate major in pest management (for crop protection) see pages 73-74.

CURRICULUM IN ENTOMOLOGY

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credits

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in ALS 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3

ENG 112	Composi	ti	0	n	ı.	\$	ĸ	t	1	R	e	8	d	ŝ	n	8		2			÷	3	
iterature	Elective		5	ŝ					÷			÷					2			ŝ	2	3	
anguage	Elective	÷	÷					÷			÷	2			ŝ		÷			ŝ		3	

121 Createry	
Electives2	1
Physical and Biological Sciences (23-29 Credits)	
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry	4
MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A	4
MA 114 Introduction to Finite	
Mathematics with Applications	3
CH 101 General Chemistry I	4
CH 103 General Chemistry II or	4
CH 107 Principles of Chemistry	4
PY 221 College Physics	5
BS 100 General Biology	4
Biological Sciences Elective	4
Physical Education .	
Physical Education	4

	Course A. P. C. Courses
	(99.9) Credita)
	144.44.00.00000
CH 220	Introductory Organic Chemistry
BCH 35	1 Elementary Biochemistry
GY 120	Elements of Physical Geology
SSC 200	Soil Science
ST 311	Introduction to Statistica
GN 411	The Principles of Genetics
7.0 421	Vertebrate Physiology
BO (20	360 Introduction to Ecology
Depa	rtmental Requirements and Electives (27 Credits)
	2 Introduction to Economic
ENT 31	
ENT 31	insects
ENT 31 ENT 40	1 Bibliographic Research in
ENT 31 ENT 40	1 Bibliographic Research in Biology
ENT 31 ENT 40 ENG 50	1 Bibliographic Research in Biology 2 Insect Diversity
ENT 31 ENT 40 ENG 50 ENT 50	1 Bibliographic Research in Biology 2 Insect Diversity 3 Functional Systems of Insects

Hours Required for Graduation 130

Food Science

Schaub Food Science Building

Professor W. M. Roberts, Head of the Department

Professor F. G. Warren, Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Professors: L. W. Aurand, T. A. Bell (USDA), T. N. Blumer, H. B. Craig, D. D. Hamann, M. W. Hoover, A. E. Purcell (USDA), M. L. Speck, H. E. Swaisgood; Professore Borrelli J. E. Etchellis, I. D. Jone; accoratic Professore, H. R. Bill Jr. D. E. Carroll Jr., H. P. Hennig (EDDA), S. E. Gilliland, A. P. Hannen, V. A. Jones, W. Walter Jr., (USDA); Aussiant Professore: D. M. Adams Jr., G. Giddings; Adjunct Associate Professor; W. X. Gabi, Intrustor: L. G. Turner

EXTENSION

Professor J. A. Christian, In Charge

Professors: E. Cofer, M. E. Gregory, N. C. Miller Jr., F. R. Tarver Jr., F. B. Thomas: Assistant Professors: M. K. Hill, N. L. Kehrberg: Specialists: C. N. Callaway, R. E. Carawan, T. M. Miller

The Department of Food Science provides undergraduate and graduate programs for the application and coordination of the physical and biological sciences, economics and engineering to the development, processing, packaging, quality control, distribution and utilization of foods.

The department maintains modern fully equipped laboratories for teaching and research in food microbiology and fermentation, food chemistry, food engineering and dairy, fruit, meat, poultry, seafcod and vegetable products.

OPPORTUNITIES

Increasing consumer demands for greater varieties and quantities of highly nutritious and convenience foods of uniformly high quality create many varied career opportunities in the food and allied industries.

Food industries career opportunities are: management, research and development, process supervision, quality control, procurement, distribution, sales and merchandising. Positions include sales and services in allied industries, consulting and trade association activities and promotional and educational services.

Food Science graduates hold teaching, research and extension positions with colleges and universities. Governmental agencies employ food scientists whose work is directed toward research, regulatory control and the development of food standards.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science with a major in food science is offered under the science or technology curriculum of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. For graduate degrees offered, see pages 12-13.

CURRICULA IN FOOD SCIENCE

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credits

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .. 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 111	Composi	tion	and	Rhetoric	 	 3
ENG 112	Composi	tion	and	Reading	 	 •
Literature	Elective	14.0			 	 3
Language	Elective			*******	 	 3

Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credita)

Physical and Biological Sciences (\$1 Credits)

MA 111	Algebra and Trigonometry	4
MA 112	Analytic Geometry and	
	Calculus A 4	٢
MA 114	Introduction to Finite Mathe-	
	matics with Applications	3
CH 101	General Chemistry I	٤
CH 103	General Chemistry II or	
CH 107	Principles of Chemistry	4
BS 100	General Biology	4
PY 211	General Physics	4
PY 212	General Physics	4

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

Credita

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .. 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 11	Composit	ion and	Rhetoric	2	ŝ			3
ENG 11	2 Composit	ion and	Reading	2				3
SP 231	Expository	Speakin	1g			÷	2	3
ltowntwo	Flasting							

Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences (28 Credita)

	the second s	
MA 111	Algebra and Trigonometry 4	ł
MA 112	Analytic Geometry and	
	Calculus A	í
MA 114	Introduction to Finite Mathe-	
	matics with Applications 3	1
CH 101	General Chemistry I	i
CH 103	General Chemistry II or	
CH 107	Principles of Chemistry	Ļ
BS 100	General Biology	ï
PY 221	College Physics	i

Physical Education (& Credits)

Free Flectines (19 Credits)

Group A. B. C Courses (25 Credits)

CH 220	Introductory Organic Chemistry or	
CH 221	Organic Chemistry I 4	
CH 223	Organic Chemistry II or	
CH 315	Quantitative Analysis 4	
MB 401	General Microbiology 4	
Electives		

Departmental Requirements and Electives (26 Credits)

FS	201	Food	Science and Man's Food 3	t
FS	331	Food	Engineering 3	í
FS	402	Food	Chemistry 3	ł,
FS	405	Food	Microbiology 3	l
FS	490	Food	Science Seminar 1	
Ele	ctives			i

Hours Required for Graduation 130

Physical Education (4 Credits)

Electives 4

Free Electives (12 Credits)

Electives	 	

Group A, B, C Courses (25 Credits)

CH 220	Introductory Organic Chemistry or	
CH 221	Organic Chemiatry I	4
CH 223	Organic Chemistry II or	
CH 315	Quantitative Analysis	4
MB 401	General Microbiology	4
Electives		3

Departmental Requirements and Electives (27 Credits)

FS	201	Food	Science and Man's Food	3
FS	331	Food	Engineering	3
FS	402	Food	Chemistry	3
FS	405	Food	Microbiology	3
FS	490	Food	Science Seminar	i.
Ele	ctives			\$
				•
				•

Hours Required for Graduation 130

Genetics

Gardner Hall

Professor J. G. Scandalios, Head of the Department

Frogenero J. G. Schnauline, Freud of the Department.
Frogenero J. G. Schnauline, Freud of the Department.
L. E. Mettler, R. H. Moll, Gene Namikong (USFS), H. E. Schaffer, B. W. Smith, C. W. Staber (USDA), A. C. Translaphilou: Professore Enservice, C. B. Lewins, G. C. Septens, J. Migner, Proc. Berley, W. H. McKenin, J. C. Streenson, Associate Members of the Faculty: E. U. Dillard, E. J. Elsen, J. E. Legates, B. T. McDaniel, O. W. Bokono (Animo March 2014), W. A. Cope (USDA), A. C. C. F. Margin, J. C. Streenson, Associate Members of the Faculty: E. U. Dillard, E. J. C. F. Margin, J. L. Phillips, C. F. Tster (USDA), J. D. Chorpmon, G. Schullen, J. C. Streenson, Schull, D. L. Thompon, USDA), D. K. Thombyr, E. A. Werroman, ICrop Science); J. C. Astron, J. O. Cachran, J. O. Rawlings (Statistics); V. W. Daffeld, T. O. Parry, L. C. Saylor, B. J. Zalel (Forestor); F. D. Cachran, G. J. Galletta, F. L. Haynes, Jr. (Barge, Z. M. Galletta, F. L. Haynes, J. C. Barger, J. J. Marger, C. M. Martin (Fould) (Pathogene); D. Cachran, G. J. Galletta, F. L. Haynes, Jr. (Barger, S. J. McLell (Powerky); F. D. Cachran, G. J. Galletta, F. L. Haynes, J. C. Barger, Z. M. McHeniel, W. H. Machene, J. J. Cashran, G. J. Galletta, F. L. Haynes, Jr. (Barger, S. M. Martin, Foulty, Schuller, Schull, Foulty, Schull, Foult, Schuller, Schull, Fullow, Schull,

The genetics faculty offers instruction at advanced undergraduate and graduate levels. The undergraduate courses are designed to support other departments, giving students a background in genetics. The graduate program is designed to train scientists for research and teaching careers in basic genetics and in its application in plant and animal breeding. For graduate degrees offered, see pages 12-13.

CURRICULUM

Since there is no genetics baccalaureate program, undergraduates are encouraged to pursue a biological sciences program.

Horticultural Science

Kilgore Hall

Professor J. W. Strobel, Head of the Department

Professor W. E. Ballinger, Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Paplasery: F. D. Cachena, G. J. Galleta, F. L. Hayres, Jr., R. A. Larsen, R. L. Lower, C. M. Miller, P. Y. Nikois, *Advanct Professors: R. L. Sawyer: Professor: Enserties: J. M. Lenkins, D. T. Pope, G. O. Bandall, Associate Professors: R. L. Samyer: Professor: Social Construction of the Construction of*

EXTENSION

Professor A. A. Banadyga, In Charge

Professors: J. R. Brooks. M. H. Kolbe, J. W. Love, W. A. Skroch, H. J. Smith; Professors Emeriti: H. M. Covington, J. H. Harris; Associate Professors; G. R. Hughes, C. M. Mainland, W. W. Reid, D. C. Sanders, L. G. Wilson, J. H. Wilson Jr.; Assistant Professor, M. A. Cohen

Undergraduate programs in horticultural science offer broad training in physical and biological sciences and business and a sound cultural background. Students can concentrate studies in the areas of fruit and vegetable crops, floriculture, nursery management, or landscape horticulture. They are prepared for either graduate study (see pages 12-13) or for diverse professional service.

North Carolina's varied climatic conditions make possible the production of a wide variety of horticultural crops on a commercial scale, as well as in parks and gardens. These crops now represent an important segment of N. C. agriculture with further expansion to be realized with the development of adapted varieties, mechanization and intensification of cultural practices, improvement of handling and marketing methods and the development of the food processing industry.

OPPORTUNITIES

Horticulture graduates fill positions in production, processing, sales and service. Among these are county extension agents; vocational agricultural teachers; landscaping and landscape contracting; farm operators; orchard, nursery, greenhouse and flower shop managers; research, production and promotional specialists with commercial seed, floral, fertilizer, chemical and food companies; inspectors and quality control technologists; USDA specialists and as leaders in other phases of agricultural and industrial developments. The student may also prepare for a career in research, teaching, extension, etc. in horticulture.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science with a major in horticultural science can be earned in one of the three curricula-vusiness, science, or technology-offered by the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. Under these curricula, specialized training is offered in fruit and vegetable crops, and in forciulture, commental horticulture (nursery management), and landscape horticulture. (There is also a join undergraduate major in pest management for roop protection; see pages 75-74.

For the freshman year and basic requirements, see pages 49-54.

For the business curriculum see page 50. Twenty-four credit hours of business courses are substituted for an equal number of hours in the technology curriculum.

CURRICULUM IN HORTICULTURAL SCIENCE

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

Credits

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS . 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 111 Composit	ion and	Rhetoric	 3
ENG 112 Composit	ion and	Reading	 . 3
SP 231 Expository	Speakin	ng	 . 3
Literature Elective			 . 3

Social Sciences and Humanities

(21 credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences

MA 111 A	ebra and Trigonometry 4	ε.
MA 112 A	alytic Geometry and	
Ci	culus A or 4	£.
MA 114 Ir	ro. to Finite Mathematics	
w	h Applications	8
CH 101 G	neral Chemistry I 4	61
CH 103 G	neral Chemistry II 4	6
PY 221 Co	lege Physics 5	5
BS 100 Ge	eral Biology 4	¢.
BO 200 PI	nt Life 4	£.
SSC 200 S	il Science 4	٤.

Physical Education

Physical Education 4

Free Electives

Free	Electives	 12

Group A, B, C Courses (20 Credits)

HS 201 Principles of Horticulture (LH) 3	
EN1 312 Introduction to Economic	
DD 216 Direct Discours	
PP 313 Pikit Diseases	
SSC 341 Son Fertility and Fertilizers	
(FV,OH,F)	
BO 421 Plant Physiology 4	
HS 301 Plant Propagation (FV,OH,F) 3	
GN 412 Elementary Genetics Lab	
(FV,OH,F)	1
Departmental Requirements and Electives (27-28 Credits)	
HS 491 Senior Seminar in Horticultural	
Science	r)
GN 411 The Principles of Genetics	
(FV.H.F)	8
Technical Elective (FV.OH.F)	ł
Departmental Elective (FV-14) (OH-8)	
(F-11)Variable	
HS 421 Tree Fruit Production (FV)	ŝ
HS 432 Vegetable Production (FV)	ł.
HS 562 Post Harvest Physiology (FV)	ŝ
HS 211 Ornamental Planta (OH.F.LH)	ĩ
HS 212 Ornamental Plants (OH F.I.H)	ł.
HS 411 Nursery Management (OH LH)	ĩ
HS 414 Residential Landscane (OH.L.H)	ï
HS 471 Arboriculture (OH LH)	è
HS 441 Floriculture I (F)	ĩ
HS 442 Floriculture II (F)	ĩ
LAR 211 Introduction to Landacape	
Architecture (LH)	ł.
HS 342 Landscape Horticulture (LH)	5
LAR 321, 322: or 411, 412 (LH)	5
LAR 410 Site Planning (LH)	5
HS 495 Special Topics in Horticultural	
Science	2
Hours Required for Graduation)

(FV-Fruits and Vegetables, OH-Ornamental, F-Floriculture, LH-Landscape)

SCIENCE PROGRAM

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS . 1 Languages (12 Credits) Social Sciences and Humanities (et Credita) Physical and Biological Sciences MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4 MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A or

	Group A, B, C Courses (20-26 Credits)
CH 22Q	Organic Chemistry
MB 401	Microbiology
BO 421	Plant Physiology
ENG 313	Introduction to Economic
	Insecta
PP 315	Plant Diseases
SSC 200	Soil Science
Group A	Electives
Depa	rtmental Requirements and Electiv (28 Credits)
HS 201	Principles of Horticulture
GN 411	The Principles of Genetics
GN 412	Genetics Lab
HS 491	Senior Seminar in Horticultural
	Science
HS 411	Nursery Management (OH)
HS 471	Arboriculture (OH)
HS 211	Ornamental Plants (OH,F)
HS 212	Ornamental Plants (OH,F)
HS 301	Plant Propagation (OH,F)
SSC 341	Soil Fertility and Fertilizers (OH.F)
HS 441	Floriculture I (F)
HS 442	Floriculture II (F)
HS 421	Tree Fruit Production (FV)
HS 432	Vegetable Production (FV)
HS 562	Post Harvest Physiology (FV)
Horticul	tural Science Electives (FV)

FV-Fruits and Vegetables, OH-Ornamental, F-Floriculture

BUSINESS PROGRAM

MA 114 Intro. to Finite Math. with

General Biology 4

BO 200 Plant Life Physical Education Physical Education 4 Free Flectines

CH 101 CH 103

BS 100

All required courses in the Technology Program plus 24 hours in Economics and Business (see page 50).

Credits

Credita

Hours Required for Graduation 130

INDIVIDUALIZED STUDY PROGRAM

Professor E. W. Glazener, Coordinator of Advising

The individualized study program entails a curriculum planned by the student with the assistance of a faculty advisory committee. Interested students are requested to follow details of the program through the Director of Academic Affairs, 115 Patterson Hall.

Medical Technology

Gardner Hall

G. C. Miller, Coordinator of Advising

North Carolina State University has two parallel programs in medical technology. One is a four-year curriculum with a Bachelor of Science in zoology followed by a year of training in a hospital laboratory school.

The second program is designed to be completed in four calendar years. The student takes a prescribed curriculum for three years at North Carolina State University. The fourth year consists of a 12-month course in medical technology at an affiliated clinical program. Upon completion, a Bachelor of Science degree will
be granted from N. C. State and a certificate in medical technology from the affiliated hospital. (See zoology, page 83.)

Microbiology

Gardner Hall

Professor J. B. Evans, Head of the Department

Professors: W. J. Dobrages, G. H. Elken, P. B. Hamilton, J. J. Perry: Professor Emerica: J. L. Eichells: Adjunct Associate Professors: R. E. Kainio, J. J. Tulli; Assicated Professors: R. E. Johnton, G. H. Laghibabl: Adjunct Assiciate Professor: D. H. King; Associate Members of the Faculty J. G. Lecce, J. McNeill (Administ Science); F. B. Ammerong (Biochemistry); J. L. Excella, M. L. Speck (Food Science); W. E. Kloss (Genetics); D. G. Simmons (Veterinary Science); A. G. Wollum II (Soil Science); W. E. Kloss (Genetics); D. G. Simmons (Veterinary Science); A. G. Wollum II (Soil Science); N. E. Kloss (Genetics); D. G. Simmons (Veterinary Science); A. G. Wollum

The microbiology program provides basic preparation for professional microbiologists, a microbiology background for students in other sciences, and an awareness of the microbial world as it relates to our daily lives for non-science majors.

Microbiology is concerned with the growth and development, physiology, classification, ecology, genetics and other aspects of the life processes of an array of tiny, generally single-celled, organisms. These organisms may serve as model systems for elucidation of fundamental processes that are common to all living cells.

Most of the major discoveries that have produced the spectacular advances in biology during the past decade have resulted from studies of microbial systems. Future developments in environmental quality, production of food and fuel, and human health, will rely heavily on understanding microbial processes.

OPPORTUNITIES

Microbiologists are employed in research laboratories, diagnostic and control laboratories, teaching, and technical sales and service positions.

CURRICULUM

There is no microbiology undergraduate major, so students with a primary interest in microbiology are advised to take the biological sciences curriculum with the microbiology option (see pages 60-61). Generally as few as 12 credits in microbiology may be recommended. This requires 3 courses (9 credits) in microladdition to MB 401, which is part of the basic biological sciences requirements. However, if a student does not plan to go beyond the Bachelor of Science level, and desires to qualify for registration or a civil service position as a microbiologist, 20 credits in microbiology should be taken.

For graduate degree programs, see pages 12-13.

Pest Management (for Crop Protection)

Gardner, Kilgore and Williams Halls

K. L. Knight, Coordinator of Advising

The major in pest management (for crop protection) is an interdepartmental program involving crop science, entomology, horticultural science and plant pathology.

Students in pest management for crop protection receive training in the concepts of controlling crop pests in an ecologically sound manner. Crop losses from diseases, insects, nematodes and weeds annually run into the billions of dollars in the United States. Environmental concerns dictate that control efforts against these organisms must be integrated into a total crop production management program on a systems approach basis. A high degree of flexibility in electives permits the student either to become generally proficient across the field or to develop an area of strength against a particular class of pest organisms.

OPPORTUNITIES

Opportunities basically involve improving farm efficiency to meet our evergrowing need for food and fiber. Current federal and state statutes require a high degree of expertise in the accomplishment of pest control. Completion of the training provided by this curriculum qualifies the graduate for positions as compt yetension organizations, as pest control specialists in agribusiness concerns, and as custom pest management operators.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science with a major in pest management (for crop protection) is offered under the agricultural science curriculum of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences.

0

For the freshman year and basic requirements see page 49.

CURRICULUM IN PEST MANAGEMENT

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credits

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .. 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 111	Composit	io	n		IDe	1	1	a,		t.	0	d	•							3
ENG 112	Composit	lio	n	8	In	đ	4	Re		ıd	ĥ	n	ŝ		ì				•	3
Literature	Elective	S				4			1									4		3
Language	Elective					,				ŝ	ė	•	•	•		,	•			3

Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences (\$1-\$5 Credits)

MA	111	Algebra and Trigonometry	4
MA	112	Analytic Geometry and	
		Calculus A	4
		or	
MA	114	Introduction to Finite Mathe-	
		matics with Applications	3
CH	101	General Chemistry I	4
CH	103	General Chemistry II	4
		or	
CH	107.	Principles of Chemistry	4
PY	221	College Physics	5
BS	100	General Biology	4

Physical Education

Physical Education 4

Free Electives

Group A. B. C Courses

	(19 Creans)	
H 220	Introductory Organic Chemistry 4	
CH 351	Elementary Biochemistry 3	
(ZO)	360 Introduction to Ecology 4	
SC 200	Soil Science 4	
10 421	Plant Physiology 4	
M	ajor Requirements and Electives (36 Credits)	

ENT 312 Introduction to Economic Interctantian of Insect Control 3 PP 315 Plant Disease 3 PF 500 Plant Disease 3 P5 600 Plant Disease Control 3 CS (14) Wed Science 3 CS (14) Wed Science 3 CS (15) Plant Disease Control 3 CS (15) Plant Disease 3 CS

Hours Required for Graduation 130

Plant Pathology

Gardner Hall

Professor R. Avcock, Head of the Department

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Construction of the Statement of Statemen

EXTENSION

Associate Professor H. E. Duncan, In Charge

Professors: F. A. Todd, J. C. Wells; Associate Professors: C. W. Averre III, R. K. Jones, P. B. Shoemaker, J. H. Wilson Jr.

Undergraduate instruction in plant pathology is designed to provide introductory and advanced courses on the nature and control of plant diseases to students majoring in crop science, horticultural science, pest management, agricultural education and forestry. It can also provide fundamental training necessary for graduate study in plant pathology.

The Department of Plant Pathology cooperates in training pest management majors, but does not offer an undergraduate major in plant pathology. For graduate degrees offered, see pages 12-13.

OPPORTUNITIES

Employment in research, extension and teaching is available to graduates with advanced degrees in plant pathology. Research openings are with the U. S. Department of Agriculture, state experiment stations and in industry. The rapid development of agricultural chemicals and other methods for disease control offers numerous opportunities. See pest management (for crop protection), pages 13-74.

Poultry Science

Scott Hall

Professor R. E. Cook, Head of the Department

Associate Professor W. R. Prince, Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Professors: W. E. Donaldson, E. W. Glazener, P. B. Hamilton, C. H. Hill, J. B. Ward; Adjunct Professors: K. N. May; Professor Emeritars: C. W. Barber; Associate Professors; J. D. Garlich, C. R. Parkharti, J. P. Thanton; Adjunct Associate Professors: Nell Cherrolf: Associate Professore Emeriti: W. L. Blow, F. W. Gook; Assistant Professors: F. W. Edens, K. K. Krueger, G. W. Morgan Jr.; Associate Ambenese of the Faculty: W. M. Collwell, D. G. Simmon (Vertinary Science)

EXTENSION

Professor W. C. Mills Jr., In Charge

Professors: W. G. Andrews, J. R. Harris, G. A. Martin: Professors Emeriti; C. R. Parrish, T. B. Morris: Associate Professor: T. A. Carter: Assistant Professor: M. H. Gehle; Instructor: J. R. West; Extension Specialist: C. E. Brewer

The Department of Poultry Science provides instruction in the principles of poultry husbandry and in such related fields as nutrition, physiology, genetics and pathology.

[•] Through teaching, research and extension, the department serves students, poultrymen and alleid industries. Poultry production has increased rapidly during the last two decades and ranks second in North Carolina as a source of agricultural income. North Carolina ranks fourth nationally in the production of poultry, products; the climatic and economic conditions in the State provide a sound base for continued expansion.

OPPORTUNITIES

The change from small farm operations to large commercial poultry enterprises has created more specialized positions than there are available poultry graduates. Off-the-farm operations in activities such as processing and distribution offer new job opportunities. The allied industries—feed, equipment, financing and rugs need more employees trained in poultry science. Graduates hold positions as managers and field representatives for businesses identified with or serving the poultry industry. Graduates are also employed in communication and public relations and as teachers and extension and research specialists. Some graduates have their own poultry businesses.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

Students desiring the Bachelor of Science with a major in poultry science may choose any of three curricula offered by Agriculture and Life Sciences. (For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13.) One may obtain a double major in certain other curricula through careful use of electives and/or summer school attendance. The student should consult the undergraduate advisors in the department(s) concerned. Currently, the pre-veterinary science student may utilize all requirements toward a Bachelor of Science degree in the science oution.

For the freshman year and basic requirements see page 49.

POULTRY SCIENCE CURRICULUM

BUSINESS PROGRAM

This curriculum is for students desiring a background related to the operation and management of business firms on a sound economic basis. The general requirements for the business program (24 semester hours) are listed on page 50. The student must complete the required courses listed below for the technology program, substituting the business program courses for electives in the technology program.

SCIENCE PROGRAM

This curriculum is for the student interested in the basic biological and physical sciences. The student is better prepared for advanced study in various disciplines such as genetics, nutrition, physiology and pathology. Several preveterinary students are currently enrolled in this curriculum and are seeking a Bachelor of Science degree in poultry science.

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

This is a more generalized program of study as the curriculum offers a greater selection of courses in the applied science and technology areas. The student in the business option must complete the required courses in the technology program and substitute 24 hours of restricted Group B courses for the electives in technology shown below.

Credita

CURRICULUM IN POULTRY SCIENCE

SCIENCE PROGRAM

ALS	103	Introductory	Topics	in the	ALS	••	1
		Languages	(12 Cre	dita)			

ENG 111	Composition	and Rhetoric 3
ENG 112	Composition	and Reading 3
Literature	Elective	
Language	Elective	
Se	cial Sciences (21 Cr	and Humanities edits)
Electives		21

Physical and Biological Sciences

(28 Credits)

Free Electives (12 Credits)

Group A, B, C Courses (26 Credits)

PY 212	General Physics (If PY 211	
	was taken) 4	
SN 411	Principles of Genetics 3	
CH 221	Organic Chemistry I 4	
lective	in Group A (Biological Science) 4	
Tectives	in A, B or C Courses11	

Departmental Requirements and Electives (28 Credits)

PO	201	Poultry Science and Pr	roduction	4
PO	401	Poultry Diseases		4
PO	404	Poultry Products		- 3
PO	405	Avian Physiology		

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .. 1

Language (11 Credits)

ENG 111	Composition	and	Rhetor	ic	24	2	÷	4	•		2
ENG 112	Composition	and	Readir	g						2	\$
SP 231 1	Expository Sp	eakiz	ng			ċ,	ż	÷			\$
Literature	Elective		******								1

Social Sciences and Humanities (\$1 Credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences (31 to 33 Credits) MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4

MA 112	Analytical Geometry and	
	Calculus A	4
	or	
MA 114	Introduction to Finite Mathe-	
	matics with Applications	3
	OF	
MA 102	Analytical Geometry and	
	Calculus I	4
CH 101	General Chemistry I	4
CH 103	General Chemistry II	4
	or	
CH 107	Principles of Chemistry	4
PY 221	College Physics	5
	or	
PY 211	General Physics	4
BS 100	General Biology	4
MB 401	General Microbiology	4
Elective	in Group A (Biological Science)	4
MB 401 Elective	General Microbiology in Group A (Biological Science)	

Physical Education

PE Electives 4

BUSINESS PROGRAM

All required courses in the Technology Program plus 24 hours in Economics and Business Management (see page 50).

Hours Required for Graduation 130

Premedical Sciences

Gardner Hall and Grinnells Laboratory

J. R. Roberts and W. C. Grant, Coordinators of Advising

Premedical, predental and preveterinary programs are offered as a group of core courses in several curricula tracts in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. Requirements for all the premedical sciences are similar. Requirements may be met either through the science curriculum or the biological sciences curriculum. A number of students are accepted each year in leading medical colleges; several have received outstanding scholarships.

For further details on the preveterinary curriculum, see veterinary science, pages 80-81.

For the premedical and predental details, see zoology, pages 81-85, and the biological sciences curriculum, pages 60-61.

PO	415	Comparative Nutrition 3	
PO	490	Poultry Seminar 1	
PO	520	Poultry Breeding	
PO	524	Comparative Endocrinology 4	
	F	lours Required for Graduation	

Free Electives (12 Credits)

Free El	ectives
	Group A, B, C, Courses (19 to 22 Credits)
GN 411 CH 220	The Principles of Genetics 3 Introductory Organic Chemistry 4 or
CH 221 PY 212	Organic Chemistry I 4 General Physics (If PY 211
Elective	was taken)
	(18 Credita)
PO 201 PO 301 PO 401 PO 402 PO 404 PO 405 PO 405	Poultry Science and Production 4 Evaluation of Live Poultry 2 Poultry Diseases 4 Commercial Poultry Enterprises 4 Poultry Producta 3 Avian Physiology 3 Commerciation 4
PO 415 PO 490	Poultry Seminar
PO 520	Poultry Breeding 3

Sociology and Anthropology

(Also see Liberal Arts)

1911 Building

Professor S. C. Mayo, Head of the Department

Associate Professor E. M. Suval, Assistant Head of the Department

Professor J. N. Young, Coordinator of Advising

Associate Professor A. C. Davis, Coordinator of Advising (Rural Sociology)

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Parforssers, L. W. Drakick, C. P. Marah, G. C. McCann, H. D. Rawis, M. M. Sawhony; "Professor Emerities: C. H. Hamilton, Associate Professors, E. G. Brisson, W. B. Clifford II, C. V. Mercer, R. L. Moxley, R. D. Musican, G. S. Nickerson, I. E. Rassell, O. Uscell, R. C. Wimberley; Yusifus Associate Professors: R. D. King, Maximum Professors, W. T. Asitto, C. G. Dawson, R. S. Ellovich, B. S. Barley, M. L. Waler, J. M. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Visiting Assistant Professors H. L. Akikan, J. Denroy, R. L. Günner

EXTENSION

Professor J. N. Collins, In Charge of Community Development

Professors: J. D. George. M. E. Voland; Professor Emeritus: J. W. Crawford; Associate Professors; V. E. Hamilton, T. N. Hobgood Jr., C. E. Lewis, P. P. Thompson; Assistant Professor; C. W. Moody

This department teaches students the principles and techniques for understanding human group behavior. More specifically the department seeks: (1) to train students to become leaders in organizing groups and communities and in administering their programs; (2) to qualify exceptional students on the undergraduate and gradutal levels for sociological research, teaching and extension work; (3) to solve problems in human group relations through scientific research; and (4) to extend research results to the people of the State.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science with a major in rural sociology is offered under the science curriculum of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. Majors in this department are offered an option in criminal justice.

For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13.

CURRICULUM IN RURAL SOCIOLOGY

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credits

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS 1	CH 101 General Chemistry I 4 CH 102 Ceneral Chemistry I
Languages (12 Credits)	or
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3 ENG 112 Composition and Reading 3 Literature Elective	CH 107 Principles of Chemistry PY 221 College Physics
Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)	Physical Education (4 Credits) Physical Education
SOC 202 Principles of Sociology	Free Electives (12 Credits)
	Free Electives
Physical and Biological Sciences (29 Credits)	Group A, B C, D Courses
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4 MA 112 Analytic Geometry and	GN 411 The Principles of Genetics 3 or
Calculus A	GN 301 Genetics in Human Analys

GY 120	Elements of Physical Geology 2
GY 110	Physical Geology Laboratory 1
ST 311	Introduction to Statistics 3
Electives	in A, B, C, or D Courses15
Depar	tmental Requirements and Electives

SOC 301	Human Behavior 3	
SOC 342	Rural Societies Around	
	the World 3	
SOC 416	Research Methods 3	
SOC 411	Community Relationships 3	
ANT 252	Cultural Anthropology 3	
Sociology	and Anthropology Electives 9	
He	ours Required for Graduation	

Soil Science

Williams Hall

Professor C. B. McCants, Head of the Department

Professor M. G. Cook, Coordinator of Advising

1 Foresson and G. GOWLARDON PARTING of Automatical Sciences and Sci

EXTENSION

Professors: J. V. Baird, J. A. Phillips; Assistant Professor: G. C. Naderman

The Department of Soil Science trains students in fundamentals of soils, develops an understanding and appreciation of soils as a resource, and presents principles of soil management and utilization for both farm and non-agricultural purposes. Soils constitute one of the largest capital investments in farming and proper soil management is essential for efficient production. Future world food needs will require people conversant in soil resources and use of ferilizers. Soil properties are important considerations in urban-suburban planning and development. Also, how ledge of soil and its interations with potential polutiants are useful in conagributiness, research, service, planning-development, education and conservationrelated agencies should continue to be great.

OPPORTUNITIES

Soil science graduates fill positions of leadership and service in agricultural, conservation and resource planning work. Among these are opportunities as farm operators and managers, county agricultural extension agents and employees of other public advisory agencies. Soil Conservation. Service and other conservationrelated agencies concerned with soil resources, and as technical representatives and salesmen in fertilizer companies and other agribusiness.

Provision is made for students wishing a more thorough training in biological sciences, chemistry, mathematics and physics leading to graduate study. (For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13.) Students with advanced degrees have wide opportunities in teaching, research, service and extension with state, federal and private educational and research institutions and agencies. Also, there are increasing opportunities in support of agribusiness.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The Bachelor of Science degree may be obtained in the Department of Soil Science under any of three curricula-science, technology, or conservation. For the basic requirements and freshman year, see pages 49-54. The conservation curriculum is shown on pages 52-63. The agronomy curriculum is on page 54.

CUBRICULUM IN SOIL SCIENCE

SCIENCE PROGRAM

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .. 1

Credita

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 111 ENG 112	Composit	ion	and	Rhetoric Reading	1	ł			è	1	ł	3
Literature	Elective		ang	reading	2	2	j		•	1		3
Language	Elective				ŝ	1	ļ	ĩ	į		ŝ	3

Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences (\$1 Credits)

MA 111	Algebra and Trigonometry 4
MA 114	Introduction to Finite Mathe-
	matics with Applications
CH 101	General Chemistry 1 4
CH 103	General Chemistry II or
CH 107	Principles of Chemistry 4
PY 211	General Physics 4
PY 212	General Physics 4
BS 100	General Biology 4
BO 200	Plant Life 4
	Physical Education

Physical Education 4

Veterinary Science

Grinnells Animal Health Laboratory

Professor T. M. Curtin, Head of the Department

Professor W. M. Colwell, Coordinator of Advising

Performer: E. G. Batta, D. J. Monecil, Associate Professors: R. C. Dillinan, D. G. Simmons, Adjunct Associate Professors: M. A. Bonez, Assistance Performers: R. C. Dolgin: Adjunct Assistant Professor M. W. Macklin, F. B. McCashin, T. B. Ryan; Associate Members of the Paculty: R. F. Boltow Animal Science J. R. Harris Poultry Science, K. E. Muss Coology)

PREVETERINARY CURRICULUM

Veterinary science department faculty serve as advisers to students enrolled in the preventerinary curriculum. Dr. E. W. Glazener, Director of Academic Affairs, serves as secretary of the N. C. Veterinary Certification Committee.

A preveterinary curriculum is offered under the science curriculum of Agriculture and Life Sciences as part of the North Carolina Veterinary Medical Education Program. After satisfactory completion of the preveterinary curriculum, North Carolina resident students are certified as eligible to seek admission to Auburn University, Ohio State University, Tuskegee Institute and other colleges of veterinary medicine in which the State may enter into agreements through the Southern Regional Education Board or other contracts for veterinary students to attend at in-state tuition rates.

Preveterinary students work toward a Bachelor of Science degree in a discipline of their choice while fulfilling requirements of the preveterinary program. If a student is accepted in a college of veterinary medicine before completion of his or her undergraduate degree, some course credits may be transferred from the veterinary program back to N. C. State and applied toward completion of the Bachelor of Science degree. Arrangements for this procedure should be made with degree-granting department prior to entering veterinary college.

80			
80			
o u			

		Free Electives	
Fre	e Ele	ctives1	2
		Group A. B. C Courses (22 Credits)	
AN	112	Analytical Geometry and	
		Calculus A	4
MA	212	Analytical Geometry and	
		Calculus B	3
Che	mistr	y Elective	4
The	mistr	y Elective	4
BO	421	Plant Physiology	4
γç	110	Physical Geology Lab	1
GΥ	120	Elements of Physical Geology	2
1	Depar	tmental Requirements and Electives (27 Credits)	
SSC	200	Soil Science	4
SSC	341	Soil Fertility and Fertilizers	з
SSC	342	Soil Fertility Laboratory	1
SSC	352	Soil Classification	4
	461	Soil Physical Properties and	
SSC		Plant Growth	3
ssc		100 0.11 0	
sso	(CS	462 Soll-Crop Management	
sso	(CS	Systema	3
5SC 5SC	(CS	Systema Senior Seminar in Soil Science	3

The courses listed below are minimum requirements for all students applying for entrance into veterinary college under the Southern Regional Education Board contract.⁴ A grade of C or better on each course and an overall grade point average of 2.7 on required courses are minimum requirements for certification by the North Carolina Certification Committee.

ENG 111, 112 English Composition	6 2 3 6
Social Sciences/Humanities: (A minimum of 18 semester hours is required by most schools of veterinary medicine and 21 hours are required for a B.S. degree at NCSU.) PS 201 American Governmental System History or Two courses in Western Civilization, World Literature History of one eourse in World Literature and one course in Biology Dob chourse from:	3 6
(A minimum of 34 semester hours is required by most schools of veterinary medicine and 21 hours are required for a B.S.Gerez at NSU). PS 201 American Governmental System Literature History of One course in Western Civilization, World Literature And one course in Novid Literature And one course in Novid Literature	3 6
PS 201 American Governmental System History or Two courses in Western Civilization, World Literature History of one course in Norld Literature and one course in history to be chosen from: H 90.4 H 90.6 H 90.7 H 93.3 or ENC. 205.	3 6
Additional Social Sciences/Humanities Electives	9
Physical and Biological Sciences:	
MA 111 or MA 114 Algebra and Trigonometry or Introduction to Finite	
Mathematics with Applications	4
MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A	4
CH 101 General Chemistry I	4
CH 107 Principles of Chemistry	4
CH 221, 223 Organic Chemistry I, II	8
PY 211, 212 General Physics	8
BS 100 General Biology	4
ZO 323 or ZO 203 Comparative Anatomy or Vertebrate Zoology	4
GN 411 Principles of Genetics	3
GN 412 Elementary Genetics Laboratory	1
MB 401 General Microbiology	4
BCH 351 Elementary Biochemistry	3
BCH 352 Elementary Biochemistry Laboratory	1
Applied Science and Technology:	
ANS 200 Introduction to Animal Science (Recommended	4
ANS 204 or 415 Livestock Feeds and Feeding or	3
Comparative Nutrition	3

* Based on requirements of Auburn University**

- Dasse on requirements of Autourn Oniversity
 Ohio State University requirements differ from Auburn University requirements in that they strongly recommend courses in speech, communications, economics, sociology and psychology, but they do not have specific requirements for VET 333, PS 201, HI 204, HI 205, HI 207 or HI 233.
- ** Tuskegee Institute requirements differ from Auburn University requirements in that they require PO 201 (Poultry Science and Production), but do not have specific requirements for VET 333, PS 201, BCH 351, BCH 352 or MB 401.

As students progress through the preveterinary course requirements they should concentrate on courses to complete a degree program and work toward an alternate career objective.

Zoology

Gardner Hall

Professor R. Harkema, Acting Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Professor F. S. Barkalow, Coordinator of Advising in Wildlife Biology

Performer: W. W. Hassler, C. F. Loyle, B. S. Martof, G. C. Miller, T. L. Quay, J. F. Bolovra, D. E. Smith: Adjunct Professors: J. B. Tunderburg, J. E. Hohler, T. R. Eke, J. O. Vandenbergh, P. N. Witt, Professors Emeril: B. B. Brandt, D. E. Davies, Associate Professors: P. C. Brathary, M. T. Nuhh (USD), K. E. Muse, J. M. Whitset III: Adjunct Associate Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, N. K. Shuke, J. M. Whitset III: Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, C. B. M. K. B. M. Whitset III: Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, C. B. K. B. K. B. Market, D. G. Science, Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, Science Professor, D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, C. B. B. B. Brandt, D. E. Market, Associate Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, C. B. K. B. Brandt, D. K. Mitaet, M. Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, Nuth, Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, Nuth, K. Shuke, Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nuth, Nuth, K. Shuke, Science Professors: D. G. Gardner, Assistant Nuth, Nu

Professors: G. T. Barthalman, P. D. Deerr, W. C. Grant, J. H. Kerky (USDI), J. M. Miller, G. S. Shaw, H. A. Underwood, T. G. Wolczitt, Adjunct Assistant Professors: P. A. Cross, R. L. Perguson, D. E. Heas, G. R. Hautsman, D. S. Peters, L. W. Reiler, G. W. Tayerr, Yuling Assistan Program: W. L. Rickels J., O. T. Shanins A., Inder M. B. Barel, A. Barthalman, B. B. Barel, Association and C. M. B. Barel, Association and Associationa and Association and Association and Associationa and Associati

The Department of Zoology provides undergraduate and graduate instruction in specialized biological asciences areas. Undergraduates atudy all levels of biological organization from the molecular to the community. Zoology majors are adequately prepared for graduate work in zoology and related fields of sciences. For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13. Participation in supervised programs of research is sublicity, environmentation and alled health sciences, such as medical technology. Ecology is emphasized, including wildlife, fisheries, conservation, parasitology and marine science.

OPPORTUNITIES

Students may continue with graduate research work leading to advanced degrees in zoology and wildlife. However, numerous employment opportunities are available for Bachelor of Science graduates. Majors are qualified for positions in the medical sciences, various government agencies and private industries.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULA

The Bachelor of Science degree with a major in zoology, wildlife biology or medical technology is offered under the science curriculum of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. Within these majors a student may specialize depending upon interest and ability.

The zoology sequence prepares students for graduate school while the premedical, predental and preveterinary options prepare students for entrance into these respective professional schools. Certain professional schools have specific requirements which differ slightly from the zoology curriculum. Students should consult catalogs of specific professional schools to ensure completion of any special reouirements.

Other options include the fisheries and marine science program and the medical technology program outlined below. The clinical year for the medical technology program is taken at an affiliated hospital. Students are advised, especially in their junjor and senior years, by faculty in their specially.

Basic requirements are listed in the science curriculum on page 49.

CURRICULUM IN ZOOLOGY

SCIENCE PROGRAM

Credita	PY 211, 212 General Physics 8 or
ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS 1	PY 221 College Physics 5
Languages (12 Credits)	BS 100 General Biology 4
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3	Physical Education
ENG 112 Composition and Reading 3 Literature Elective 3	Physical Education 4
Language Elective 3	Free Electives
Social Sciences and Humanities	Free Electives12
Electives	(27-31 Credits)
Physical and Biological Sciences	CH 220, BCH 351 Introductory Organic Chemistry, Elementary
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4	Biochemistry
MA 112 Analytic Geometry and	or
Calculus A 4	CH 221. CH 223 Organic Chemistry I, II 8
CH 101 General Chemistry I 4	GN 411 The Principles of Genetics 3
CH 103 or CH 107 Gen. Ch. I or Prin-	GN 412 Elementary Genetics Laboratory 1
ciples of Chemistry 4	Advised Electives

	Departmental (2	Requirements and Electives 4 or 25 Credits)
zo	202, ZO 203	Invertebrate Zoology. Vertebrate Zoology 8
	or	
zo	201. ZO 323	General Zoology,
		Comparative Anatomy 8
zo	421 Vertebra	ate Physiology 3
	or	
zo	414 Cell Bio	Nogy 3

CURRICULUM IN WILDLIFE BIOLOGY

Credita

SCIENCE PROGRAM

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the ALS .. 1

Languages (12 Credits)

ENG 1	11	Comp	sition	and	Rhetoric	20			3
ENG 1	12	Comp	osition	and	Reading	1.1	2	a	3
English	hΕ	lective						a	 3
Literat	ure	Electiv	/e						 3

Social Sciences and Humanities (21 Credits)

Physical and Biological Sciences (40 Hours)

BO 200	Plant Life 4
BS 100	General Biology 4
CH 101	General Chemistry I 4
CH 103	General Chemistry II 4
MA 111	Algebra and Trigonometry 4
MA 112	Analytic Geometry and
	Calculus A 4
PY 221	College Physics 5
20 202	Invertebrate Zoology 4
ZO 203	Vertebrate Zoology 4
ST 311	Introduction to Statistics

ZO	415	Cellular and Animal Physiology	
		Laboratory 2	
zo	360	Introduction to Ecology 4	
zo	361	Vertebrate Embryology 4	
Zoology Electives		Electives	
		fours Required for Graduation 130	

Physical Education

Physical Education 4

Free Electives

Group A. B. C Courses

		144 1104107	
BC	H 351	Elementary Biochemistry	3
BO	403	Systematic Botany	4
CH	220	Introductory Organic Chemistry	4
GN	411	The Principles of Genetics	3
zo	360	Ecology	4
zo	421	Vertebrate Physiology	3
	Depar	tmental Requirements and Electives (18 Hours)	
EN	T (BS	5) 410 Biology of Insects	3
zo	221	Conservation of Natural	
		Resources	3
zo	353	Wildlife Management	3
zo	420	Fishery Science	3
zo	501	Ornithology or ZO 544	

SCIENCE PROGRAM IN MEDICAL TECHNOLOGY

G. C. Miller, Coordinator of Advising

Two programs are available in medical technology. The first is a four-year collegiate curriculum with a Bachelor of Science degree in zoology (see above) followed by a year of training in any hospital clinical laboratory approved by the American Medical Association. The second program is designed to be completed in four calendar years. The student takes the prescribed curriculum for three years at North Carolina State University and a fourth year (12 months) of clinical training at an affiliated hospital. Successful completion of this program qualifies the student for a Bachelor of Science degree in medical technology from N. C. State. Acceptance by the clinical laboratory is competitive and students in either program outlined above must apply for clinical training. After completion of this program that student is eligible to take the national examination of the Board of Registry of Medical Technologists.

For the freshman year see page 49.

CURRICULUM IN MEDICAL TECHNOLOGY

	Courses	Credits	Languages (12 Credits)	
ALS 103	Introductory Topics in the & Life Sciences	Ag.	ENG 111 Composition & Rhetoric ENG 112 Composition & Reading Literature Elective English, Speech, or Language Electi	

Social Sciences &	Humanities
-------------------	------------

Electives	(no more than two in any one Department)	P' M
		M
	nysical and Biological Sciences	u.
MA 111 MA 112	Algebra and Trigonometry 4 Analytic Geometry &	C.
	Calculus A	
CH 101	General Chemistry I 4	
CH 107	Principles of Chemistry 4	2.
PV 911	Ceneral Physics 4	
DS 100	Ceneral Diology A	
ZO 201	General Zoology 4	Z
	Physical Education	
Physical	Education 4	
	Free Electives	
Free Ele	ctives	
	Group A, B, C Courses (25 or 27 Credits)	
CH 220	Intro. Organic Chemistry and 4	
BCH 351	Elem. Biochemistry 3	
CH 221	Organic Chem. I & CH 223 Organic Chem. II	

PY 212	General Physics	
MB 401	General Microbiolog	y 4
MB 411	Medical Microbiolog	y 3
GN 411	The Principles of Ge	netics 3
GN 412	Elementary Genetic	Laboratory 1
CH 315	Quantitative Analys	ås 4
Depa	rtmental Requirement	s and Electives
ZO 203	Vert. Zoology or ZO 2 Anatomy or ZO 323	12 Basic Comparative
	Anatomy	
ZO 421	Vert. Physiology or	20 414 Cell
	Biology	3
	plus	
	Twleve-month course Technology at an af tal-40 to 50 credite NCSU	e in Medical filiated hospi- t transferred to
	Microbiology	Hematology
	Blood Bank-	Serology-
	Coagulation	Immunology
	Clinical Chemistry	Urinalysis
3	Jours Required for Gra	duation 150

OPTION IN ZOOLOGY CURRICULUM

Students desiring to emphasize certain areas within zoology may choose an option:

CURRICULUM IN PREMEDICAL-PREDENTAL OPTION

	Courses	Credits	Physical Education
ALS 103	Introductory Topics in the A Life Sciences	g. &	Physical Education 4
			Free Electives
	Languages (12 Credits)		Free Electives 12
ENG 111	Composition & Rhetoric	3	
ENG 112	Composition & Reading	3	Group A Courses (26 Credits)
Literature Language	Elective	3	CH 221 Organic Chemistry I
	Social Sciences & Humanities		CH 315 Quantitative Analysis
	(21 Credits)		GN 411 The Principles of Genetics 3
Electives		21	GN 412 Elementary Genetics Laboratory 1 Advised Electives
P	hysical and Biological Sciences		
	(28 Credits)		Departmental Requirements & Electives
MA 111	Algebra and Trigonometry .	4	(re Creans)
MA 112	Analytic Geometry &		ZO 323 Comparative Anatomy
CH 101	Cancerel Chemistry I		20 415 Centular & Physiology Laboratory 2
CH 107	Principles of Chemistry		ZO 361 Vertebrate Embryology
PY 211	General Physics		Advised Electives 13
BS 100 ZO 201	General Biology General Zoology (Animal Life		Hours Required for Graduation130

CURRICULUM IN FISHERIES AND MARINE SCIENCE OPTION

Courses Credits

ALS	103	Introductory Topics in Ag. & Life Science	
		Languages (12 Credits)	
ENG	111 112	Composition & Rhetoric 3 Composition & Reading 3	i.

English I	Elective .						. 3
Literatur	e Elective	1 1 1 1 1					. 3
	Social Sci	ences	& H	um	miti	es	
Electives	(no more	than	two	in	any	one	
	Denartm	ent)					21

Physical and Biological Sciences	Group A Courses (25 Credits)
(28 Credits)	CH 220 Introductory Organic Chemistry 4
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry 4	RCH 351 Elementary Biochemistry
MA 112 Analytic Geometry &	BCH 352 Elementary Biochemistry Lab 1
Calculus A	ENT 301 Introduction to Forest Insects 3
CH 101 General Chemistry I 4	GN 411 The Principles of Genetics
CH 103 General Chemistry II 4	ST 311 Introduction to Statistics 4
PY 221 College Physics	Advised Electives
BS 100 General Biology 4	
ZO 201 General Zoology*	Departmental Requirements
or	(27 Credita)
ZO 203 Vertebrate Zoology 4	ZO 323 Comparative Anatomy 4
and the second second	or
Physical Education	ZO 202 Invertebrate Zoology 4
Physical Education 4	ZO 221 Conservation of Natural Resources 3
	ZO 420 Fishery Science 3
Free Electives	ZO 421 Vertebrate Physiology
Pues Flasting 10	ZO 360 Introduction to Ecology 4
Free Electives	ZO 441 Ichthyology 3
	ZO 519 Limnology 4
	Fishery Elective 3

• If ZO 201 is taken, then ZO 323 should be elected rather than ZO 202.

Agricultural Experiment Station

J. E. Legates, Dean of Agriculture and Life Sciences

K. R. Keller, Director of Research

The Agricultural Experiment Station is the agricultural and forestry research agency of the State of North Carolina. It is funded principally by appropriations from the North Carolina General Assembly and an allocation of federal funds.

The purpose of the Agricultural Experiment Station is to conduct research on (1) the development and maintenance of an effective agricultural and forestry industry in North Carolina, including economically sound sources of supplies and equipment needed in agriculture and forestry and market outlets for the products of agriculture and forestry, (2) the improvement of rural homes, rural life and rural environproducts for the consuming public. This runkes report of a product and products for the consuming public. This runkes report of a product and products for the consuming public. This runkes report of a product and and research to provide a foundation of scientific knowledge in the biological, physical and social aciences.

The faculty conducts experiments in the phytotron greenhouses and laboratories of the University and throughout the State on 15 strategically located experimental farms and on rented farm land.

The Agricultural Experiment Station faculty brings well trained personnel to the University, whose teaching in many specialized fields of agriculture assures the maintenance of curricula of high standards. It contributes to the advanced training of students who are destined to become the leaders, teachers and investigators necessary in the maintenance of agriculture on sound and economic planes.

PUBLICATIONS

The Agricultural Experiment Station publishes bulletins and scientific papers on research results conducted by the staff. Single copies of these publications are sent free upon request to anyone in the State.

SERVICES

The faculty and staff diagnoses and interprets problems for farmers and agribusiness firms in North Carolina. Station personnel counsel farmers and others interested in the agricultural and forestry industry, present radio and television programs devoted to the discussion of farm and forestry procedures, and write letters and articles on more specific problems of agriculture at the request of farmers, garden club members, newspapers, agricultural magazines and manufacturers of fertilizer and pesticides. Researchers also take part in administrative functions of the University.

Agricultural Extension Service

J. E. Legates, Dean of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences

George Hyatt Jr., Associate Dean and Director of the Agricultural Extension Service

The Agricultural Extension Service of North Carolina State University is a cooperative undertaking among the United States Department of Agriculture, the State of North Carolina and the 100 counties in the State. Its work is supported by federal funds made available under the Smith-Lever Act of 1914, as amended, and by state and county appropriations.

The federal and state appropriations are used to maintain an Administrative and Specialist staff and to gay a portion of the salary and the travel expenses of the County Extension Agents. Under this cooperative arrangement, the Agricultural Extension Service serves as the "deducational arm" of the United States Department of Agriculture, and as the "field faculty" of North Carolina State University in the areas of agricultural production and marketing; family living; 4-H and youth; and, community and natural resource development.

OBJECTIVES

The primary purpose of the North Carolina Agricultural Extension Service is to take to the people of the State the latest and best information obtainable—particularly that which is related to agriculture; home economics and youth; and, rural development—and help them to interpret and use this information in building a more prosperous and satisfying life.

To accomplish this purpose, the Institution maintains a staff of trained specialists in each of the major subject matter areas. These specialists work primarily with and through the County Agricultural, Home Economics and 4-H Agents in the conduct of a state-wide educational program.

This program has sufficient flexibility to permit special attention to the problems, needs and interests of the people in each county. Educational assistance is given to individuals, families, industrial processing and marketing firms, other businesses and certain organizations. This includes work with adult men and women and boys and girls in both the city and the rural areas.

In carrying out this educational program, a variety of methods and techniques are employed: method and result demonstrations; meetings; visits to farms, homes and businesses; organized groups of men, women and youth; tours; leaflets, pamphlets and other printed materials and mass media.

The basic sources of information to be taught through this educational program are the findings and recommendations resulting from research conducted by Experiment Stations in this and other states and by the United States Department of Agriculture.

Agricultural Institute

Patterson Hall

J. E. Legates, Dean of Agriculture and Life Sciences

E. W. Glazener, Associate Dean and Director of Academic Affairs

H. B. Craig, Associate Director of Academic Affairs and Director of the Agricultural Institute

The Agricultural Institute is a two-year, terminal academic program which provides training in agriculture and related areas. It is part of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences at North Carolina State University. This program was begun in 1959 and was funded by legislative appropriation.

Its objective is to train those desiring a comprehensive education in agriculture and agribusiness. Individuals with Institute training command attractive salaries, assume a more prominent role of leadership and become a distinct asset to various segments of agricultural society. They make significant contributions to their community, state and nation by being involved in the world's most vital industry.

The instructional programs are organized and conducted as a part of the over-all resident instruction program for Agriculture and Life Sciences. The Institute is an addition to and not a substitute for, the School's regular degree granting program. However, the faculty in residence for the four-year programs are responsible for organizing and teaching courses offered by the Institute.

People with training similar to that of the Institute are in demand by agricultural industries. As demand changes, courses will be evaluated and alterations will be made accordingly. Such a re-evaluation also aids the technical manpower needs of agricultural industry.

OPPORTUNITIES

Rapid technical advancement has been important in changing agriculture from a small production industry to the nation's largest industry. Closely associated with production agriculture are those areas related to recreation and beautification such as turfgrass management, flowers and ornamental plants. Increased production and consumer demand for convenience type foods have stimulated the food processing industry, in turn increasing food distribution requirements.

Today's complex agriculture requires a larger work force. This work force must be able to deal with a vast array of problems and opportunities and Institute graduates can assume responsible positions in the total agricultural industry. Some career examples are: farm and herd managers, research technicians, salesmen, retail farm supply and equipment outlet managers, golf course superintendents, food service supervisors and others. More job opportunities than graduates make salaries attractive.

The School maintains a Placement Office to assist graduates in finding employment.

ENTRANCE REQUIREMENTS

Any individual who has received a diploma from an accredited high school or has passed the high school equivalency examination administered by the State Department of Public Instruction is eligible for admission consideration. Each application will be reviewed and evaluated by the Institute director.

For additional information write: Director, Agricultural Institute, 107 Patterson Hall, Raleigh, N. C. 27607.

PROGRAMS OF STUDY

Graduates of the Agricultural Institute are awarded the Associate in Applied Agriculture degree. The 10 programs of study are: Agricultural Equipment Technology; Agricultural Pest Control; Field Crops Technology; Flower and Nursery Crops Technology; Food Processing, Distribution and Service; General Agriculture; Livestock Management and Technology (animal husbandry option and dairy husbandry option); Soil Technology; and Turfgrass Management.

DESIGN

Brooks Hall

C. E. McKinney, Dean

H. K. Zschau, Librarian

R. P. Burns, Coordinator

The School of Design, since its beginning in 1948, has addressed design in the broadest sense involving the disciplines of architecture, landscape architecture, product and visual design in a context of educational innovation. While the designer's traditional role is understood as that of giving meaningful form to the environment, the School gives attention to the larger responsibility of design in human, social, economic, political and behavioral terms. The School seeks to develop the designer's perception, knowledge base, skills and analytical problem solving abilities.

The expanding range of career opportunities in design, professional and otherwise, is equiade by the varied interests possessed by our students. Through a selective admissions process, the School's student population is highly motivated and heterogeneous. Our faculty represents an equally broad spectrum of educational and professional expertise. The diversity of the faculty, both professionally and philosophically, provide unique opportunities for student development. These three factors in our educational matrix (career opportunities, student interests, and faculty expertise) are supported with a curriculum which affords each student the ability to shape, with faculty advice, a plan of study capable of facilitating his or her interests. While the School embraces the design disciplines of architecture, landscape architecture, product and visual design within a program structure, it functions as a unified educational centerity. Interactive and dedicated to preparing designers who are capable of shaping the environment in whatever scale they choose but in response to the medis of society.

CURRICULA AND DEGREES

The School of Design offers undergraduate instruction leading to a Bachelor of Environmental Design degree in the disciplines of architecture, landscape architecture and product design with a visual design option.

The learning activities for our students are divided into three curriculum areas: (1) general courses including English, mathematics, social science, humanities, physical science and other University courses; (2) core courses which deal with bodies of knowledge and skills applicable to design and common to all disciplines; including communication and graphics, behavior, environment, history and philosophy, physical elements and systems, methods and management (these courses are largely taught within the School but include selected University courses as well); (3) studio courses providing the arean in which students apply their skills and knowledge to problems that are both real and theoretical. These synthetic activities are time intensive and are fundamental to design education.

After the common experience in first year, these studios relate to the student's declared disciplinary major. The flexibility of this curriculum plan affords the student the greatest opportunity to concentrate in a single discipline but facilitates his or her contact with other design disciplines. The curriculum reflects the reality of the environmental marketplace where designers relate to a broad range of design and development professionals—not in isolation.

Graduate studies are also offered in architecture, landscape architecture and product design. See the Graduate Catalog for information on the Master's programs.

DESIGN FUNDAMENTALS PROGRAM

Assistant Professor M. Pause, Program Director

Professors: D. R. Stuart, J. H. Cox: Associate Professors: G. L. Bireline Jr., R. W. Musselwhite, E. W. Taylor: Assistant Professor: P. Tesar

The design fundamentals program is focused on exposure to basic design concepts and provides counseling, orientation and an historical structure for the fields of design in general and for future studies in the School and the University. The student develops through exploration and investigation of physical form.

Architecture

Brooks Hall

Professor J. Loss, Program Director

Professors: R. P. Burns Jr. H. Sanoff, V. Skogren, D. R. Stuart: Professors Emeriti: H. H. Harris, H. L. Kamphonefner: Associate Professors: P. Batchelor, H. H. Clark, G. J. P. Rever, E. W. Taylor: Assistant Professors: D. W. Barnes, S. Kanda, M. Pause, J. O. Tector, P. Tesar; Visiting Instructor: W. Place

Architecture finds itself at a critical stage in its historical development. The architect's traditional role of giving meaningful form to our physical environment remains a chief concern, but this task has been vastly complicated by the forces of accelerating world urbanization. The evolution of society in social and technological terms rapidly alters every facet of contemporary life. The changing conditions in our urban centers have modified attitudes about obsolescence and inefficiency in all of our life support systems, including housing, transportation, commerce, and unarcous others. Waste looking at ut environment in different terms which more to meet society's changing needs. The architecture program attempts to prepare individuals with an understanding of man and his cultural context with a commitment to the ordering of the physical environment and with the tools for accomplishing these objectives.

The curriculum, while providing a broad basic structure common to all students, encourages individual diversity through a major elective program of in-depth study in one of the several design related fields, through interdisciplinary studies in the School and the University, and through the use of outside consultants. The interdependence of the architect with related professionals is strongly emphasized. The design studio is a working laboratory in which analysis and synthesis become real and meaningful activities to the students. Considering the expanding requirements in the field of architecture and the increasing complexity of the architect's role, a six-year, two-degree curriculum has been established. After a common first year in design fundamentals, the sophomore, junior and senior years mark the formal introduction to architectural studies and lead to the undergraduate, non-professional degree, the Bachelor of Environmental Design in Architecture. For students not advancing to graduate studies, the four-year undergraduate curriculum is designed as a terminal program qualifying students to enter architecture at an intermediate level or related fields outside of architecture. Students who later wish to pursue the professional, accredited degree in architecture must enroll in the Master of Architecture program. See the Graduate Catalog for information on the Master's program.

OPPORTUNITIES

The graduate with a Bachelor of Environmental Design in Architecture is qualifield for positions in public agencies, development organizations, building research, building construction firms and private architectural offices. State law now requires the graduate with an accredited, professional degree in architecture to work not less than three years in the offices of registered architects and then pass a written examination given by the North Carolina Board of Architecture prior to being licensed as an "architect". Graduates with the non-professional Bachelor's degree have additional work and examination requirements which vary with State laws.

ARCHITECTURE PROGRAM CURRICULUM

Degree: Bachelor of Environmental Design in Architecture

FIRST YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
DF 101 Environ. Des. I	DF 102 Environ. Des. II
Phy. Ed	Phy. Ed

SECOND YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Studio ² Nat. Science Elec. ³ Soc. Sci./Hum. Elec. ⁴ Core ⁴ Phy. Ed.	6 	Studio ² Nat. Science Elec. ³ Soc. Sci./Hum. Elec. ⁴ Core ⁶ Phy. Ed.	64

THIRD YEAR

Fall Semester	Credite	Spring Semester	Credits
Studio ² Soc. Sci./Hum.4 Advised Elec.3 Core ⁸		Studio ² Soc. Sci./Hum. ⁴ Advised Elec. ⁵ Core ⁶	6
	18		15

FOURTH YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Advised Elec. ³ Free Elec. Free Elec. Core ⁶	3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	Free Elec. Free Elec. Care ⁶ Care ⁶ Core ⁶	3
	15		15

Hours Required for Graduation 1297

Must include one calculus course and may include one computer science course. May not include credit for Math 111.

³ A minimum for four 400 series studios are required with a minimum of three of the four being ARC 400. The four studios may be taken at any time during the final six semesters; however, no more than one studio may be taken in any semester.

³ Selected from natural, physical, or biological sciences, but not to include math or computer science courses.

The University requires 18 hours in social science/humanities area. This requirement met bp DN 11, 12 in freshman year and 12 hours of deciver. Courses not initiated to any specific departments but may include any courses which have humanities or social acience orientation-normally courses from Anthropology (ANT). Economics and Business (ACC: BE), Power Language (IGK), LAT, The State (ACC: BE), Power Language (IGK), LAT, Power Language (IGK), Rational action (ICE), Social Work (SW), Sociology (ISC), and University Rudies (UN).

⁵ Advised electrics are to be selected after consultation with the advisor. They may include studios and core courses from the School of Design or courses from the University at large but may not include credit for Art (ART), Military Science (AS, MS), Music (MUS) below 200 level, or Physical Education (PE).

[•] Each architecture student is required to take a minimum of one entry course in four of the his cores (Graphics and Communications, Behavior, Environment, Halery and Philosophy, Physical Elements and Systems, and Methods and Management). DF 101 and DF 102 astisfy this requirement for the Communications and draphics Core. JN 141 and DN 142 astisfy this requirement for the Grat digit in the course number. Note: A student in this program must have an architecture faculty member as advisor.

The order to receive two degrees from School of Design a student must complete 30 credit hours above the 129 hour requirement. These 30 hours are to include 18 credits in 400 level studio and 12 credits in core courses above those described above.

Landscape Architecture

Brooks Hall

Associate Professor A. Sullivan, Program Director

Professor: R. R. Wilkinson: Professor Emeritars: E. G. Thurlow: Associate Professor: R. T. Hester Jr.; Assiciant Professor: G. Gonan, L. Jewell, D. Wood, Lecturer, B. Silper ! Waiting Associate Professor: S. Baker; Associate Members of the Faculty: T. O. Perry (Forestry), J. C. Raulston (Horticallare)

Landscape architecture is the profession concerned with design and development of man-made features on the land and enhancement of the visual landscape, seeking to shape these features in concert with the natural environment. There are approximatly 8,000 practicing landscape architects in the United States whose activities range from site planning for urban complexes, community design, park and open space design, to campus planning and development of regional land management systems. U. S. Forest Service, National Park Service, city planning, state and local park agencies and private design offices are major employment sources. landscape architecture faculty is concerned with preparing students for professional and intellectual base for each student facilitating his or her continued opportunity for growth.

OPPORTUNITIES

Graduates of the program with a Bachelor of Environmental Design in Landscape Architecture gain employment with private offices practicing all phases of landscape architecture. Others gain employment with public agencies such as state park departments, community planning offices and environmental protection agencies. Many stay in North Carolina and participate in the expansion of the profession and its involvement in the development of the State.

LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTURE PROGRAM CURRICULUM

Degree: Bachelor of Environmental Design in Landscape Architecture

	FIRST	YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
DF 101 Environ. Des. I DN 141 Hist. of Des. I ENG 111 Comp. & Rhet. Math ¹ Phy. Ed.	6 3 3 1 16	DF 102 Environ. Des. I DN 142 Hist. of Des. II ENG 112 Comp. & Read Mathi Phy. Ed.	I

SECOND YEAR

Fall Semeater	Credits	Spring Semester	Credite
Studio ³ Nat. Science Elec. ³ Soc. Sci./Hum. Elec. ⁴ Core ⁶ Phy. Ed.	6 4 3 	Studio ² Nat, Science Elec. ³ Soc, Sci./Hum, Elec. ⁴ Core ⁴ Phy. Ed.	
	17		13

THIRD YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credite
Studio ² Soc. Sci./Hum. ⁴ Advised Elec. ⁵ Core ⁸ Core ⁸	6 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	Studio ² Soc. Sci./Hum.* Advised Elec. ⁵ Core ⁸	
	18		17

FOURTH YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Gredits
Advised Elec. ⁵ Free Elec. Free Elec. Core ⁴	3 	Free Elec. Free Elec. Care ⁶ Care ⁶ Care ⁶	 3 3 3 3
	15		15

Hours Required for Graduation 1297

VISUAL DESIGN OPTION

The increasing importance of communication in our society has created a demand for designers who have operational knowledge and creative abilities in various visual media. The elements of this field were historically found in various crafts, skills, commercial and production art. These have been integrated into a new design discipline; and the scope of educational development includes typography, photography, illustration, printing, production materials and methods. The applications include publication design, dovernising design, discipline; and were applied to the scope of education and the scope of education and endowers, package magazines, television and cinema), exhibit and display design. In relation to a inques for analyzing the virunes, the discipline includes the development of techniques for analyzing the virunes, the discipline includes the development of techto social and behavioral functions; also, the exploration of visual means for solving socially defined problems. Working through a hordar range of visual creative experiences, the student will develop an understanding of the elements and principles of organization common to all visual communication.

OPPORTUNITIES

Graduates with a Bachelor of Environmental Design in Product Design with the Visual Design Option pursue varied careers in professional design offices, corporate design offices, advertising agencies, corporations involved in printing, production, media development and communication. Others choose to enter graduate school for continued study in specific areas, both natural and man-made.

¹ Must include one calculus course and may include one computer science course. May not include credit for Math 111.

Creation many third of four 400 series studios are required with a minimum of three of the four being LAR 400. The four studios may be taken at any time during the final six semesters; however, no more than one studio may be taken in any memeter.

³ Selected from natural, physical, or biological sciences, but not to include math or computer science courses.

^{*}The University requires 18 hours in social science/humanities area. This requirement new by DN 11, 12 in freehames year and 15 hours of deciver. Courses not limited to any specific departments but may include any courses which have humanities or social science orientation-normally course from Anthropology (ANT). Economics and Buairess (ACC. BB). Foreign Languages (GKL LAT, TER, TLS). History (BH), Literature (ENG), Philosophy (PHI), Political Science Society (GNT), Bonomic (RLE), Social WOX (SWT), Society (SOC), and University Society (SOC). And University Society (SOC).

⁵ Advised electives are to be selected after consultation with the advisor. They may include studios and core courses from the School of Design or courses from the University at large but may not include credit for Art (ART), Military Science (AS, MS), Music (MUS) below 200 level, or Physical Education (PE).

[•] Each indicases architecture student is required to take a minimum of one entry course in four of the six cores (Oraphia and Coramincations, Behavior, Environment, Hatory and Philosophy, Physical Elements and Systems, and Methods and Management). DP 101 and DP 102 assists this requirement for the Communications and Graphic Core, DN 141 and DN 142 assistly this requirement for the History and Philosophy Core. In the remaining cores the entry courses are designated by "2" as the first digit in the course number.

Note: A student in this program must also take the following which satisfy core requirements: DN 221/231, DN 430 (3 credits above entry level in Behavior Core, 3 credits above entry level in Environment Core), and either DN 443 or DN 444.

Environment core, and etter DF 445 or DF 445. 7 In order to receive two degrees from School of Design a student must complete 30 credit hours above the 129 hour requirement. These 30 hours are to include 18 credits in 400 level studio and 12 credits in core courses above those described above.

Product Design

Associate Professor V. M. Foote, Program Director

Associate Professor: J. Wittkamp: Assistant Professors: M. Aufmuth, A. V. Cooke, C. Kieffer; Instructor: J. DeMao

Upon completion of design fundamental requirements, the student selecting the Product Design Program elects as a major area of concentration the product or visual design option. The product design option is concerned with all the human aspects of machine-made products and their relationship to the environment. In some areas, this design discipline is referred to as industrial design. The designer is responsible for the product's human engineering, safety, shape, color, texture, maintenance and cost. Product design deals with consumer products as well as industrial products. In order to achieve these ends, it is necessary for the designer to involve himself or herself in three major design and research activities: man's behavior; the man-product-machine relationship; the product itself.

Areas of investigation include furniture, housewares, appliances, transportation, machine tools, farm equipment, medical electronic instruments, recreational support equipment and others.

OPPORTUNITIES

Graduates with a Bachelor of Environmental Design in Product Design have career opportunities in three general areas: corporate design offices in manufacturing companies, independent design offices, or governmental agencies.

PRODUCT DESIGN PROGRAM CURRICULUM

Degree: Bachelor of Environmental Design in Product Design

FIRST YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
DF 101 Environ. Des. I 6 DN 141 Hist. of Des. I	DF 102 Environ. Des. II

¹ Must include one calculus course and may include one computer science course. May not include credit for Math 111.

³ A minimum of four 400 series studios are required with a minimum of three of the four being PD 400. The four studios may be taken at any time during the final six semesters; however, no more than one studio may be taken in any semester.

³ Selected from natural, physical, or biological sciences, but not to include math or computer science courses.

⁴The University requires 18 hours in social science/humanities area. This requirement may be net by DN 161, 162 in freehman year and 12 hours of electives. Course not limited to awa yeelfit departments but may include any course which have humanities or social relevance of elections normally course from Anthropology (NRT). Economics and Business (ACC, ESP, Foreign Language (GRK, LAT, TEP, FLG, FLK, FLS), History (HD), Lierstore (ENG), Philosophy (PHI), Political Workshop (PHI), Philosophy (PH), Radigion (HEL), Social Work (W), Socialogi (SOC, and University Working (UN).

³ Advised electives are to be selected after consultation with the advisor. They may include studios and core courses from the School of Design or courses from the University at large but may not include credit for Art (ART), Military Science (AS, MS), Music (MUS) below 200 level, or Physical Education (PE).

^{*} Each product design student is required to take a minimum of one entry course in four of the six cores (Graphics and Communications, Behavior, Eaviornment, Haistory and Philosophy, Physical Elements and Systems, and Methods and Management). Dr 101 and DF 102 astisty this requirement for the Communications and arguing the Graphic Core, DN 114 and DN 142 astisty this requirement for the first digit in the course number. *Note:* A student in this program must labe take the following which satisfy the core requirements DN 256 and DN 256.

⁷ In order to receive two degrees from School of Design a student must complete 30 credit hours above the 129 hour requirement. These 30 hours are to include 18 credits in 400 level studio and 12 credits in core courses above these described above.

SECOND YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
Studio ¹ Nat. Science Elec. ³ Soc. Sci./Hum. Elec. ⁴ Core ⁴ Phy. Ed.		Studio ² Nat. Science Elec. ³ Soc. Sci./Hum. Elec. ⁴ Core ⁶ Phy. Ed.	
	17		17

THIRD YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credite
Studio ² Soc. Sci./Hum. ⁴ Adviaed Elec. ⁵ Core ⁴ Core ⁴		Studio ² Soc. Sci./Hum.4 Advised Elec. ⁵ Core ⁶	

FOURTH YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credite
Advised Elec. ⁵ Free Elec. Pree Elec. Core ⁶	3 3 3 3 3 3 3	Free Elec. Free Elec. Core ⁶ Core ⁶ Core ⁶	
	15		15

Hours Required for Graduation 1297

PRODUCT DESIGN/VISUAL DESIGN OPTION

Degree: Bachelor of Environmental Design in Product Design/Visual Design Option

FIRST YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
DF 101 Environ. Des. I	DF 102 Environ. Des. II
16	17/16

SECOND YEAR

and the second of the second			
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Studio ¹ Nat. Science Elec. ³ Soc. Sci./Hum. Elec. ⁴ Core ⁴ Phy. Ed.		Studio ² Nat. Science Elec. ³ Soc. Sci./Hum. Elec. ⁴ Care ⁴ Phy. Ed.	6

¹ Must include one calculus course and may include one computer science course. May not include credit for Maty 111.

^{3.}A minimum of four 400 series studies are required with a minimum of there of the four being PVD 400. The four studies may be taken at any time during the final six semesters; however, no more than one studio may be taken in any semester.
Beleted from natural, physical, or biological sciences, but not to include math or computer science

³ Selected from natural, physical, or biological sciences, but not to include math or computer science courses.

¹⁰ and ¹⁰ indiversity requires 18 hours in social science/humanities area. This requirement new by DN 11, 18 in freeman year and 12 hours of desires. Courses nut limited is any specific departments but may include any courses which have humanities or social science orientation-mormally courses from Anthropology (AST). Economics and Business (ACC, EB). Foreign Languages (GKL LAT, The Mark Science) and the science of the science of

THIRD YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Studio ² Soc. Sci./Hum.4 Advised Elec. ³ Coare ⁶ Core ⁶	6 3 3 3 3 18	Studios Soc. Sci./Hum.4 Advised Elec.5 Core#	

FOURTH YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	S
Advised Elec.5		F
Free Elec	3	F
Free Elec.		G
Core ⁴	3	G
Cores		C

 Spring Semeater
 Oredita

 Prec Elec.
 8

 Prec Elec.
 8

 Coret
 8

 Coret
 8

 Goret
 8

 Goret
 15

Hours Required for Graduation 129

⁵ Advised electives are to be selected after consultation with the advisor. They may include studios and core courses from the School of Design or courses from the University at large but may not include credit for Art (ART), Military Science (AS, MS), Music (MUS) below 200 level, or Physical Education (PE).

Education (PD). Education (PD). Correr (Graphic and Communications, Belavior, environment, History and Philosophy, Physical Elements and Systems, and Methods and Management). DF 101 and DF 102 scaling this requires ment for the Communications and draphice Core, 10 Ni 14 and DN 14 statisfy this requirement for ment for the Communications and draphice Core, 10 Ni 14 and DN 14 statisfy this requirement for the Communications and draphice Core, 10 Ni 14 and DN 14 statisfy this requirement as the first digit in the course number, Note; A student in this program must also take the following which satisfy the core requirements DN 15 and DN 456.

⁷ In order to receive two degrees from School of Design a student must complete 30 credit hours above the 129 hour requirement. These 30 hours are to include 18 credits in 400 level studio and 12 credits in core courses above those described above.



A design student and professor examine the large scale interior view of a three dimensional model.

Biological sciences students run a behavioral experiment with drugged Siamese fighting fish.



The School of Textiles equipment includes machines used in the processing of both man-made and natural fibers.





At his convenience, a student in the Education Curriculum Materials Center can "dial" a program produced in another area or on film.

EDUCATION

Poe Hall

C. J. Dolce, Dean

R. T. Williams, Associate Dean

The School of Education is concerned with the problems of human development from both psychological and educational perspectives. With emphases upon the preparation of secondary and post-secondary school teachers, counselors, administrators and psychologits, the school seeks students who are dedicated to the improvement of mankind through education and service and who are sensitive to the complexity of the teaching/learning processes.

The School is composed of the Departments of Adult and Community College Education, Curriculum and Instruction, Mathematics and Science Education, Guidance and Personnel Services, Psychology and Occupational Education. The School also houses a national research center, the Center for Occupational Education.

Undergraduate degree programs are offered in agricultural education, industrial arts education, vocational industrial education, technical education, mathematics education, secondary education, science education and psychology.

Graduate degree programs are offered in adult and community college education, agricultural education, curriculum and instruction, educational administration and supervision, guidance and personnel services, industrial arts education, mathematics education, occupational education, psychology, science education, special education, and vocational industrial education.

Graduates of the undergraduate programs in education receive a Bachelor of Science degree in education and normally qualify for an "A" Certificate to teach in their chosen fields. Graduates of the undergraduate program in psychology receive a Bachelor of Arts in Psychology degree. Graduate programs confer the Master of Science or Master of Education degrees, and the Doctor of Philosophy or Doctor of Education degrees.

Professional education courses are provided for those students enrolled in the School of Liberal Arts who wish to become teachers of English, social studies, and modern foreign languages. Students enrolled in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences, and science or mathematics departments, may also double-major in the School of Education and obtain a North Carolina teacher's certificate.

The modern School of Education building is named Poe Hall. It includes a curriculum materials center, an instructional materials production center, a computer facility, and a learning assistance center. The building houses laboratories for industrial arts, science, psychology, and guidance and testing activities, as well as a children's play area with an observation room. A closed circuit TV system with a studio has also been designed into the building.

Adult and Community College Education

(Also see Agriculture and Life Sciences.)

Poe Hall and Ricks Hall

Professor E. J. Boone, Head of the Department

Professor Curtis Trent, Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING, RESEARCH AND EXTENSION

Performert Of International International Conference on Conference on

97

The adult and community college education faculty offers instruction at advanced undergraduate and graduate levels. Advanced undergraduate courses are designed to support other departments of the institution, giving students a background in adult and community college education. The department does not have a program leading to a bachelor's degree.

The graduate program is designed to increase the professional competence of adult and community college educators in developing and administering adult and community college education programs and in conducting scholarly research in the field. For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13 and the Graduate Catalog.

Agricultural Education

Poe Hall

Associate Professor J. R. Clary, Coordinator of Advising

Professors Emeriti: J. R. Kirkland, C. C. Scarborough; Associate Professors: C. D. Bryant, T. R. Miller; Adjunct Assistant Professor: W. R. Robinson

Agricultural education, in its broadest sense, encompasses areas of study which will enable one to participate effectively in planning, promoting and initiating programs in education in agriculture.

The department offers a program leading to a Bachelor of Science degree. Programs are designed for the teachers of vocational agriculture in the secondary schools, technical institutes and community colleges. For details of the master's degree programs (for degrees offered, see pages 12-13) consult the Graduate Catalog.

OPPORTUNITIES

Fall Semester

CH 101

EB 201 Economics I or

BAE 211 Farm Machinery

Physical Education

The demand for agricultural education teachers exceeds present supply. Graduates who obtain certification in the Bachelor's degree program generally have a choice of positions in the Carolinas and Virginia and throughout the nation.

AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester Credita Spring Semester Credits ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric 3 ENG 112 Composition and Reading 3 Physical Education 1 16-17 17-18

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Credita

. 9

Spring Semester	Credits
"B" Agricultural Elective	3
CH 103 General Chemistry II	4
ED 313 Contemporary Vocational	
Agriculture	
Agricultural Specialty ***	
Physical Education	1
	14-15

1 TINIOR VEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credite
ED 344 School and Society SOC 202 Principles of Sociole PSY 304 Educational Paychol Pree Elective "A" or "B" Elective in Agricul	999	SSC 200 Soil Science Literature Elective PSY 376 Human Growth and Agricultural Specialty*** Speech Elective ED 490 Senior Seminar in A Education	4 3 Development 3 3-4 gricultural
	15-16		17-18

98

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Seme	ster Credits	Spring Semeater	Credit
ED 411H ED 412H ED 413H SOC 416A	Student Teaching in Agriculture 8 Teaching Adults	Humanities Electives***** Agricultural Specialty*** Political Science Elective Free Electives	

Hours Required for Graduation 126

Curriculum and Instruction

Associate Professor B. M. Parramore, Head

Assistant Professor C. W. Harper Jr., Coordinator of Undergraduate Advising

Aljunci Professor T. L. Boundreev: Associate Professors: L. J. Betts Jr., S. D. Jeie, T. N. Walters, Adjunci Associate Professor, H. G. Beyall, S. Associate Professor Essentia: P. J. Butt. Associate Professor Essentia: K. A. McUchten, Instructor: D. D. Girardii Teaching Technician: J. R. Gibson Professor Essentia: K. A. McUchten, Instructor: D. D. Girardii Teaching Technician: J. R. Gibson

The Department of Curriculum and Instruction offers foundation and general courses required for all teacher educational programs. This department advises all unclassified undergraduate education students while they remain unclassified, and therefore not in a degree-granting program. The department also offers the Secondary Education program which is described below.

SECONDARY EDUCATION

The program in Secondary Education is designed to fulfill several objectives: Students who do not desire to teach, but who are interested in education as a field of study enroll in this program. The basic curriculum provides a relatively large number of free electives. Students who wish to prepare for teaching in newlydeveloping fields for which no teacher preparation programs have been developed may also select this program. This allows for the development of a particular specialty in depth, depending upon student interest. Those Liberal Arts students interested in preparing to be teachers of English (majors in English) and social studies (majors in history, sociology, economics and political science) may also declare a double major in order to receive a degree in education as well as in liberal arts. Students in English and social studies education follow basically the same programs of study as those enrolled in the School of Liberal Arts.

OPPORTUNITIES

Students earning a degree in this program generally have the same options as graduates of related programs: teaching in secondary schools, graduate study, or employment in governmental and private agencies involved in formal or non-formal education.

GRADUATE STUDY

The Department of Curriculum and Instruction offers graduate programs designed to prepare directors of instruction/curriculum specialists related to the student's teaching field, and researchers in curriculum development and the teaching-learning process. For a list of graduate degrees see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog.

^{*} Includes courses in crop science, horticulture or forestry.

^{**} Select from MA 102, 112, 114, 122.

^{***} These three courses, when related to other ALS courses, should total a minimum of 12 semester

hours for a "specialty" in ALS. **** Select from "A" or "B" electives in agriculture and related to "specialty." (Consult pages 00-00 for listing of "A" and "B" courses in School of Agriculture and Life Sciences.)

^{*****} Humanities electives should be selected from the areas of philosophy, religion, art, and/or music.

SECONDARY EDUCATION CURRICULUM®

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
ENG 111 Composition & Rh MA 111 Algebra & Trigonon History Social Science Physical Education	etoric 3 hetry 4 	ENG 112 Composition & Re MA 112 Analytic Geometry Calculus A History Social Science PSY 200 Introduction to Ps Physical Education	ading

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credit
Literature	3	Literature	
Natural Science		Natural Science	
Speech		ED 205 Introduction to Tes	ching
PHI 205 Problems & Types of		Humanities & Socia	I Studies 1
Philosophy		Electives	
Social Science		Social Science	
Physical Education	1	Physical Education	
	16.10		16-11
	16-18		16-1

JUNIOR YEAR

15

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
PSY 304 Educational Psychology	PSY 376 Human Growth and Development
Social Science	Electives

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
PSY 370 Psychology of Personality & Adjustment ED 483 An Introduction to Instruct Media	ional 3	ED 496 Senior Seminar in Ed ED 420 Principles of Guidance ED 440 Vocational Education Electives	2eation 3
Electives	6		14
	15	Hours Required for Gradua	tion 124-128

Special Education

Assistant Professor C. C. Mahmoud, Coordinator of Advising

Adjunct Associate Professor: H. G. Royall Jr.; Assistant Professor Emeritus: K. A. McCutchen

The program in special education is designed for educators who wish to pursue advanced study relating to the learning problems and the education of children and youth. This program offers a general background in all areas of exceptionality, intellectual, physical and emotional, with specialization in mental retardation and sensory impairment. There is no undergraduate program in this field at North Carolina State University, but graduate degrees are offered. For further informa-tion consult the Graduate Catalog, pages 12-13.

^{*} This is a general program outline. Those seeking a double major follow the program outline listed for their academic area by Liberal Arts.

Education Administration and Supervision

Professor C. J. Dolce, Coordinator of Advising

Adjunct Professor: A. C. Phillips; Assistant Professors; D. R. Kniefel, R. T. Williams

There is no undergraduate program in this field. Graduate programs are individually designed by the student in consultation with the program staff (for degrees, see pages 12-13. These programs prepare the student for a variety of administrative, supervisory or policy-making roles. For further information consult the Graduate Catalog.

Guidance and Personnel Services

Poe Hall

Professor W. E. Hopke, Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Professor Emeritus: C. G. Morehead; Associate Professors; L. K. Jones, B. C. Talley Jr.; Assistant Professors: D. C. Locke, J. G. McVay; Adjunct Assistant Professors: M. A. Connors Jr., R. H. Massengill: C. L. Quinn

The department offers work leading to graduate degrees (see pages 12-13) with a major in guidance and personnel services (or counselor education). The degrees are designed to prepare individuals for guidance and personnel positions at various levels in elementary and secondary schools, junior and community colleges, trade and technical schools and institutes, and other institutions of higher education. For further information consult the Graduate Catalog.

Industrial Arts Education

Poe Hall

Associate Professor T. B. Young, Coordinator of Advising

Professors Emeriti; I. Hostetler, D. W. Olson; Associate Professor; G. E. Baker; Assistant Professor; R. T. Troxler; Instructor: H. T. Leeper

Industrial arts comprises that area of education which concerns itself with materials, processes and products of industry, including the graphical presentation of these. It is concerned with a study of changes made in materials to make them more useful and with problems related to these changes.

The industrial arts education curriculum performs the function of preparing teachers and supervisors of industrial arts for secondary schools.

OPPORTUNITIES

The graduates of the industrial arts program find opportunities for employment in the public schools. For graduate degrees offered see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog.

INDUSTRIAL ARTS EDUCATION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
IA 111 Intro. to Industrial Arts. E 101 Engineering Graphics I IA 115 Wood Processing I MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry ENG 111 Composition and Rhetori Physical Education	1 2 3 4 6	IA 122 Metal Technology I SOC 202 Prin. of Sociology MA Elective ENG 112 Composition and Read Humanities or Soc. Sciences Physical Education	3 3 3 1ing 3 1
	-		-
	14		16

101

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
IA 231 Industrial Arts Design or Approved Design Elective CH 111 Foundations of Chemistry Literature Elective Economics Elective IA 233 Metal Technology II Physical Education		IA 246 Graphic Technology PY 221 College Physics PSY 304 Educational Paych ED 242 Intro to Teaching Elective Physical Education	3 ology

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester (Gredits
IA 359 Electrical Technology I PSY 376 Human Growth & Develop IA 351 General Ceramics ED 344 School and Society Electives	pment 3 3 3 6	ED 362 Phil. Curr. & Methods in Industrial Arts IA 368 Technical Drawing II IA 364 Wood Technology II IA 360 Electrical Technology II	4 3 3
	18	Elective (Speech)	3

SENIOR YEAR

antiun S	
al Scence or History	
	anities or Soc. Sci

Hours Required for Graduation 128

Industrial and Technical Education

Poe Hall

Professor D. M. Hanson, Coordinator of Advising

Professor Emeritus: J. T. Nerden; Associate Professor: F. S. Smith; Assistant Professor: T. C. Shore Jr.; Instructor: W. M. Parker

The Industrial and Technical Education program offers curricula to prepare teachers, supervisors and administrators for the public schools, area vocational schools, community colleges and technical institutes. Complete four-year curricula in vocational industrial education and technical education lead to the Bachelor of Science in education. The curricula are planned to provide students with broad cultural and professional backgrounds to amallel occurational experience.

The program offers graduate degrees (see pages 12-13). For further information consult the Graduate Catalog.

VOCATIONAL INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION

The curriculum in vocational industrial education is designed to prepare vocational teachers for the secondary schools, area vocational schools and post-secondary school vocational programs. Upon satisfactory completion of the curriculum the graduate is gualified to teach in any of the aforementioned vocational areas.

OPPORTUNITIES

Graduates of the vocational industrial education curriculum have a wide selection of employment opportunities. The rapid growth of the vocational programs in the secondary schools in all fields has created an urgent demand for vocational teachers. A student may qualify for teaching positions in introduction to industrial education, trade preparatory training and industrial cooperative training in these fast-growing programs in the secondary schools. Other opportunities include teaching in the area vocational schools, in industry and in the post-secondary schools.

VOCATIONAL INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN VEAR

Fall Set	nester	Credits	Spring	Semester	Credits
ED 100 ENG 11 MA 111	Introduction to Industrial Education 1 Composition and Rhetoric Algebra & Trigonometry or		History ENG 11 MA 122 Drafting	Elective 2 Composition and Math of Finance or Mathematics El g Elective	Reading 3 lective 3 3-4
MA 115	Introduction to Contemporary Mathematics		Physical Elective	Education	
CH 111	Foundations of Chemistry or Elective	4			16-17
Physical	Education	1			

13-14

	SOFHOM	AL ILAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Physics Elective Speech Elective PS 201 The American Governan System Physical Education Electives		SOC 202 Principles EB 201 Economics 1 ED 305 Analysis of Programs & E D 327 History & Pl & Technical PE 280 Emergency 1 First Aid Physical Education Elective	of Sociology

					18
		JUNIOR Y	EAR		
Fall Seme	ster Cre	edits	Spring	Somester	Credits
ED 344 S IE 355 O ED 421 P	chool & Society ccupational Safety & Health rinciples & Practices in idustrial Cooperative	3	PSY 376 ED 428	6 Human Growth and Developm Organization of Related Study Materials in Vocational Education or	ent 3 on
т	raining		ED 405	Industrial and Technical Educat Shop & Laboratory Planning	ion 3
ED 405 In E	ndustrial & Technical ducation Shop & Laboratory		ED 440 ED 422	Vocational Education Methods of Teaching Vocational	2
PSY 304	Educational Psychology	3	ED 483	An Introduction to Instruction	4 3
Elective	incipito di Guidance		Elective		3
		18			17
		SENIOR Y	EAR		
Fall Seme	ster Cre	edits	Spring .	Semeater (Credits
ED 444 S II ED 457 O Y	tudent Teaching in Voc. 1d./Tech. Educ. rganization & Management of outh Club Activities	8	Econom Sociolog English Elective	ica Elective y Elective Elective	3 3 6

Twelve hours of electives must be selected in accordance with the student's area of specialization and with the approval of the advisor. The remaining hours may be taken as free electives.

14

TECHNICAL EDUCATION

ED 496 Senior Seminar in Education 3

The curriculum in technical education is oriented toward preparing instructors within a wide range of teaching technologies and is closely coordinated with existing engineering curricula. A student enrolling in the technical education curriculum may specialize to some extent in areas related to interest and/or previous work experience. Admission to the technical education curriculum is limited to students demonstrating proficiency in a given applied technology, i.e., electrical, electronics, mechanical, etc.

15

Hours Required for Graduation 127

OPPORTUNITIES

Employment opportunities for technical education graduates include teaching in the expanding community college complex, technical institutes, area vocational schools and within industry as instructors and coordinators of training programs. The growth of technical education in the nation and the large number of new technical education facilities being constructed will require an increasing number of instructors to staff teaching positions.

TECHNICAL EDUCATION CURRICULUM®

	FRESHM	AN YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
CH 101 General Chemistry I ED 100 Introduction to Industr Education ENG 111 Composition and Rhett MA 111 Algebra and Trigonome Physical Education		EB 201 Economics I ENG 112 Composition and R MA 102 Analytic Geometry a Calculus I PS 201 The American Gover System Physical Education	leading 3 Ind

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
E 101 Engineering Graphics I . English Elective	2 3 4	PSY 200 Introduction to Psycho PY 208 General Physics or PY 212 General Physics Electives** Physical Education	logy 3
PY 211 General Physics	4		
Physical Education	1		14
	14		

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita	
ED 327 History & Philosophy of Industrial & Technical Education 3 PSY 304 Educational Psychology 3 S 302 202 Principles of Sociology 3 E-etives** 6 15		ED 305 Analysis of Technical Education Programs & Course Construction SOC 401 Human Relations in Industrial Society		
	SENIO	R YEAR		
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits	
ED 405 Industrial & Technical Education Shop and Laboratory Planning 3		ED 444 Student Teachi Ind./Tech. Edu	ng in Voe. cation	
ED 422 Methods of Teachin Subjects	g Industrial	Electives**		
Electives**			15	
	15	Hours Required for	r Graduation 116	

Mathematics and Science Education

Poe Hall

Professor H. E. Speece, Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Professors: N. D. Anderson, L. M. Clark, J. R. Kolb; Associate Professors: R. D. Simpson, W. M. Waters Jr., L. W. Watson: Associate Professor Emeritus; H. A. Shannon; Adjunct Assistant Professors: E. G. Blakeway, R. R. Jones, C. M. Meek

Students will be expected to demonstrate proficiency in the applied technology of his or her choice may be fulfilled by technical institute training or selected courses in addition to those required for the degree.

^{**} Minimum of 27 hours of elective courses must be selected from engineering, engineering sciences, physical sciences, etc., in accordance with the student's area of specialization and with the approval of the adviser. Remaining hours may be taken from free electives.

The Department of Mathematics and Science Education offers a program for preparing undergraduate students as teachers of mathematics and science. The programs are designed to provide a broad background in the natural sciences, social sciences and humanities; depth in mathematics or an area of science; and the development of professional competencies needed by teachers entering the schools of today. The depth of preparation will enable students to pursue programs of graduate studies. (See pages 12-13 and the Graduate Catalog.)

OPPORTUNITIES

The demand for qualified mathematics and science teachers in our schools and colleges provides opportunities for mathematics and science education graduates. Developments in the schools and in our society accentuate the importance of preparation and competence in teaching, and this is reflected in increased salaries, opportunities for graduate study and professional advancement.

MATHEMATICS EDUCATION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Seme	ster Credita	Spring Semester	Credite
ENG 111 PHI 201 MA 122	Composition & Rhetoric 3 Logic	ENG 112 Composition & Readin MA 201 Analytic Geom. & Calc. History Elective	ng 3 . 11 4 3
MA 102 Physical ED 101	Analytic Geom. & Calc. I 4 Education	†Human/Soc. Sci. elective Physical Education CSC 111 Algroithmic Lang. I	
	14	OF CSC 101 Intro to Programming	f 3

16.17

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
Fall Semester MA 202 Analaytic Geom. & Science Literature elective ST 371 Intro. Prob. & Dist. †Human/Soc. Sci. elective Physical Education	Crearts Cale, III 4 	Math elective *Science ST 372 Intro. to Stat. Inf ED 203 Intro. Teaching ED 203L Intro. Teaching Speech elective Physical Education	Creatta 3 4 & Reg
	17		16

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
ED 101J Orientation MA 403 Intro. to Mod. Alg PSY 304 Educational Psychology Math elective **Supporting elective fHuman/Soc. Sci. elective Elective	0 3 7 3 3 3 3 3	ED 101J Orientation MA 408 Found. Euclidean (ED 344 School & Society MA 433 History of Mathem **Supporting elective !Human/Soc. Sci. elective PSY 476 Paych of Adoles. 1	0 Jeom. 3 atics 3
	18		18

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Seme	ster Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
ttED 495 ttED 470 ttED 471 ttED 472	Sr. Seminar in Ma./Sci. Ed 3 Methods of Teach. Math 3 Stud. Teach. in Math 8 Dev. & Sel. Tea. Mat. Ma 2 15	••Supporting elective Math elective Human/Soc. Sci. elective Elective Elective	3 3 3 3 3 3 3 15

Hours Required for Graduation 129

* Science must be 2-semester sequence in chemistry or physics.

** Supporting electives must be an approved sequence in science, math, computer science, statis-tics, economics, philosophy, history of science, sociology, psychology.

† The humanities/social sciences electives must be chosen so that 6 hours are in humanities and 9 hours are in the social sciences. Humanities include: philosophy, religion, literature, fine arts, history, or foreign languages. Social sciences include: economics, sociology, anthropology, political science, psychology and geography. 11 These courses are taken as a block in the professional semester.

SCIENCE EDUCATION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester Credit	Spring Semester Cre	dits
ENG 111 Composition & Rhetoric AM 102 Analytic Geom. & Calc. 11	ENG 112 Composition & Religion MA 201 Analytic Geom. & Cale. II ¹	. 3
MA 112 Analytic Geom. & Calc. A CH 101 Gen. Chemistry I Humanities/Soc. Sciences ² Physical Education ED 101 Orientation	MA 212 Analytic Geom. & Calc. B CH 103 Gen. Chemistry II Or CH 107 Prin. Chem. Biological Sci. elective Physical Education	. 4
1	1	5-16

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Credits
PY 211 General Physics ³ Speech elective Required science Elective Physical Education		PY 212 General Physics ³
Humanities/Soc. Sci. ⁴		ī

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
PSY 304 Educational Psychology	ED 344 School and Society
HI 322 Rise of Modern Science 3	16
PHI 405 Philosophy of Science	

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Ser	nester Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
ED 475 ED 476 ED 477 ED 495	Methods of Teach. Sci. ⁵	Humanities/Social Sci. ² Electives Required science ⁴	
	15		16
		Hours Required for Gra	duation 127

SCIENCE EDUCATION SPECIALIZATION REQUIREMENTS (27 hours)

BIOLOGY SPECIALIZATION:

Survey of Plant Life (BO 200) 4	
Survey of Animal Life (ZO 201) 4	
Introductory Organic Chemistry (CH 220) . 4	
Genetics (GN 301 or GN 411, 412)3-4	
Ecology (BO/ZO 360) 4	

General Mi	crobiology	MB 40	1)	4
Plant Phys	iology (BO	421)		
	or			
Vertebrate	Physiology	(20 4	21)	

Cell Biology (20/BO 414)

Required of those specializing in Chemistry or Physics. To be selected as follows from the Humanities and Social Sciences:

Glulogy, chemistry, physics, or earth science). ¹These courses are taken as a block in the professional semester (offered only during the fall semester for Science Education students).

106

CHEMISTRY SPECIALIZATION:

Organic	Chemistry	4
Analytic	Chemistry	4
Physical	Chemistry	4
MA 202	Analytic Geometry & Calculus	
	III	4
Earth Se	sience Elective	3
Chemistr	y Electives	8
EARTH S	CIENCE SPECIALIZATION:	
GY 120	Physical Geology-GY 110	
	Physical Geology Laboratory	3
GY 222	Historical Geology	3
MY 201	Atmospheric Environment	
MY 411	Introductory Meteorology	3

PY 223 /	Astronomy
OY (MAS)	200 Introduction to the
	Marine Environments 3
Earth Scie	nce Electives
PHYSICS	SPECIALIZATION:
PY 223	Astronomy
PY 407	Introduction to Modern Physics
	or
PY 203	General Physics
MA 202	Analytic Geometry &
	Calculus III 4
Earth Se	cience Elective 3
Physics-	Mathematics Electives

Occupational Education

Professor J. K. Coster, Coordinator of Advising

Professor: D. M. Hannon: Professors Emeriti: I. Hostetler, J. B. Kirkland, J. T. Nerden, D. W. Olson, C. C. Sarborough: Adjunct Professor: B. E. Childern: Associate Professor: G. E. Baker, C. D. Bryant, J. R. Clary, T. R. Müller, F. S. Smith, T. B. Young: Adjunct Associate Professor: W. J. Brown Jr., C. H. Rogers: Assistant Professors: W. L. Cox Jr., T. C. Shore Jr.: Adjunct Assistant Professor: W. R. Robinson.

Occupational education involves a study of the occupational structure of society, manpower requirements, and the functions of vocational education.

There is no undergraduate program in occupational education. However, undergraduate courses are offered which support vocational education programs. The Division of Occupational Education offers programs which lead to graduate degrees (see pages 12-13). For further information consult the Graduate Catalog.

Psychology

Poe Hall

Professor H. G. Miller, Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Psychology is one of the basic university disciplines. Mastery of some of the knowledge in psychology is necessary to practitioners in education, health, social service, social sciences and managerial professions.

The undergraduate program in psychology consists of a general major and two optional programs—human resource development and experimental psychology. The general option is flexible and may be chosen by students who wish to prepare for entry into professional and graduate study. The program flexibility enables them to choose elective courses which prepare them for the graduate program of their interest. Human resource development is designed to educate students in specific psychology and human interaction skills which will qualify them to enter human development cocupations upon graduation. The occupations may include corrections, mental health, education, etc. The experimental option emphasizes the development of competence in the use of the experimental method in accumulating scientific knowledge. In this option substantial work in physical science, biological science and mathematics is required.

The Department of Psychology offers graduate programs (see pages 12-13). For further information see the Graduate Catalog.

OPPORTUNITY

Students holding the bachelor's degree in psychology and wishing to apply their psychological studies in a professional capacity generally continue their education in a graduate program such as clinical or experimental psychology, or in such fields. Students in a studie of a variety of other fields. Students in psychology may also choose to enter business or government, often without further training beyond the bachelor's degree.

EXPERIMENTAL OPTION

The Experimental Option is designed for those students who are interested in training in experimental psychology, either as preparation for graduate training in psychology or as preparation for other professional advanced training. The Experimental Option differs from the other options open to majors in

The Experimental Option differs from the other options open to majors in spychology both in courses in the major area and in the distribution of requirements. A strong background in mathematics and the physical and biological sciences is required of all students in the Experimental Option. In place of the Senior Seminar, currently required of other psychology majors, all students in the Experimental Option are required to take a sequence of laboratory courses in the ir junior and senior years to gain experience in the design and conduct of laboratory research in experimental psychology.

REQUIREMENTS

- A.	Major Area	Courses:
	PSY 200	Introduction to Psychology
	PSY 300	Perception 3
	PSV 310	Learning and Motivation 2
	PSV 320	Comitive Processes
	PSY 400	Demonstron: Demonsteh Matheda
	DOX 410	Telephone de la
	FSI 410	Learning and Mouvation: Research methods
	PSI 420	Cognitive Processes: Research methods
	PSI 430	Neuropsychology: Research Methods
	PSY 505	History and Systems of Psychology
		27
п	Mathematic	and Science Courses
	MA 119	Analytic Connector and Columbus A (4)
	MA 112	Analytic desinetry and calculus A (6)
	374 010	A relation of the second of th
	MA 212	Analytic Geometry and Calculus B (3)
		or MA 201 Analytic Geometry and Calculus II (4)
	MA 114	Intro. to Finite Math. with Applications
	ST 311	Introduction to Statistics
	CSC 101	Introduction to Programming (3)
		or CSC 111 Algorithmic Languages I (2)
		or CSC 462 Computing for the Social Sciences (3)2-3
	BS 100	General Biology (4)
		or BS 105 Biology in the Modern World (4)
	GN 411	The Principles of Genetics
	Chemistr	y or Physics (a two-semester sequence in either)
		30-31
III.	Humanities	and Social Sciences
	Logic and	Philosophy of Science (any two courses)
	Philosoph	y (one advised elective in addition to above)
	English (Composition (normally ENG 111 and 112)
	English,	American, or other Literature (two courses)
	History (two courses)
	Social Sc	ience, not including Psychology (two courses)
		33
IV.	Physical E	ducation
	rigatear p	Acadon
V.	Electives	2011 - 02 21 0C
	Advised 1	21ectives
	Free Elec	tives
		30
		Hours Required for Graduation
SAMPLE CURRICULUM: Experimental Option

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 112 Ana. Geor or MA 103 BS 100 General B	n. Calc. A 2 Ana. Geom. Calc. I 4 iology	MA 212 Ana. Geom. Calc. B or MA 201 Ana. Geo PSY 200 Intro. to Psychology	n. Calc. II3-4
or BS 105 ENG 111 Comp. a Elective	Bio. Mod. World 4 nd Rhetoric	ENG 112 Comp. and Reading PHI Logic or Philosophy of Sc Elective	r 3 ience 3 3
Physical Education	1	Physical Education	

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 114 Intro. to Finite Math with Applications Literature. History. PSY 300 Perception Physical Science I.	3 3 3 3 3 4	Social Science* Literature History PHI Logic or Philosophy of S Physical Science II Physical Education	3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 4 4 1
Physical Education	<u>1</u> <u>17</u>		17

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credita
PSY 310 Learning and Motiva PSY 400 Perception: Res. Met GN 411 Princ. Genetics ST 311 Intro. to Stat.	ttion 3 1h 3 3 3 3	PSY 320 Cognitive Processes PSY 410 Learn and Motiv: Res. Meth Elective (Advised) Computer Science Elective	
	15		14-15

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
PSY 420 Cognit. Proc.:Res. Meth	PSY 430 Neuropsy: Res. Meth. 3 PSY 505 Hist. & Syst. of Psych. 3 Elective (Advised) 3 5 Elective (Advised) 3 3 Elective (Advised) 3 3
15	15

Hours Required for Graduation 124

HUMAN RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT OPTION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Credita

Mathematics	Biology 4
English Composition 6	Psychology 200
History	Physical Education
Sociology 3	Elective
	33

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Credita

Natural Science	Elective
Statistics	Physical Educati
Psychology & Social Science 9	
Philosophy 3	

English Literature 6 Elective 3 Physical Education 232-34

· Not psychology

JUNIOR YEAR

SENIOR YEAR

																						1	Ľ	r	e	ď	11.8
Speech 231	1.1.1		i,	1						ŝ	1					-											3
Psychology	350	1				2				6																	4
Paychology	351						÷	÷	2	i.									÷		ŝ		÷				4
Psychology	352	١,					×.																				4
																											15
Psychology	493						÷	÷		4						è		ŝ	i	2							4
Psychology	495	4	÷		i	2	¥.	ċ	6	1		;	•	÷	ŝ	ŝ	•	è				÷		2			8
																											-
																											12
																										1	

Psychology	4:	9	1																								3
Psychology	4	9	2		1	ì	ļ	2						5	਼	1	2		2	į,	ੂ		ç	2	ì	2	3
Philosophy										÷		÷	ç		ï	1						2	ç	2		÷	3
Electives .	6		•			ŝ	ŝ	à		ŝ	4			4	ŝ		,	÷	2	÷		,				à	24
																										i,	-
																										ġ	33

PSYCHOLOGY: GENERAL CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credite	Spring Semeater
Mathematics English Composition Biological Science Elective Physical Education		Mathematics English Composition PSY 200 Introduction t Philosophy Elective Dunical Education
	14-15	righter breeten

athem	ti	:8				e,		à	,		è			ŝ	ŝ	6	į,	ŝ		à		à			1				l	3	-4	
nglish	C	m	pe	*	iti	0	n					÷																			3	
SY 200		Int	'n	œ	lu	:t	ŝ	01	n	1	te	5	F	'n		1	1	10	s	la		N		2		2	2	2	2	2	3	
hilosop	hy	۰.	2			1			2			ł	ŝ	ş	į	1	1	ŝ	ļ		ĩ			2		į,	2		ç	਼	3	
lective			2	22				÷.	÷		è	Ç,	2	è	ŝ		ş	ŝ	÷		2	2	ŝ	ŝ			ŝ	ì	ŝ	÷	3	
hysical	E	due	28	ti	01		į																						÷	i.	1	
																											_					

16-17

Credits

	SOPHOM	ORE YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credit
PSY 210 Psychological Analysis to Current Problems . Natural Science History Sociology Psychology Elective Physical Education	Applied 	PSY 300 Perception Natural Science History Statistics Psychology Elective Physical Education	3-

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall	Seme	ster																				1	C	•	e	ti	it a
PSY	310	Leas	m	in	8		&	2	đ	D)	ti	v	a.	:5		ŝ,											3
Liter	ature			έ.						2		ŝ				9						÷					3
Socia	al Sci	ence	1							2		4				1									1		3
*Ele	ctives		••	•	6	÷	1	1		•		e	÷	ł	0	6	G	ý	2	ł	÷	ł	•	ł	•	•	6
																											15

PSY 3	20	с	'og	, 1	ıŕ	ti	í,	16	ŧ.	ł	P	**		1	ń	4	e	8			÷				÷				
Litera	ture	۰.		.,		ï											÷												
Social	Sci	er	ice									2					-			ì							÷		
*Elect	ives	١.		1	ä	,				•			,		•			•	ì		ì			ì		ì		ì	
Liness		1			1	Î			1		1	•			•			1	1	1		1	•	1		1	•		

COMPANY OF MARKS - M	
SENIOR VEAD	2

Fall	Seme	ster	6																								2	5	•	t	ita
PSY	491	Ser	ni	n	8.	ŗ	i	n		F	2	9	c	ł	ĸ	4	0	8	y		•	5			•		•			•	3
Philo	sophy			2	Ċ	1	1	1	1	ł	•	1	1	1	1	1	1	•	ł	1	1	1	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	3
*Ele	ctives	enc		1	1	Ĵ	1		Ĵ	Ì		Ĵ	1		Ĵ	1	1	1	1	1	•	1	t	ĵ	1	1	•			•	6
																		1	î		î	1	2	ì	î	2	1	2	î	1	_

PSY	492	Ser	nina	r i	n	Pay	ch	olo	(R)	1		÷				
Elect	ive .				• •									è		
*Ele	tives	1.4.2			• •		• •	• • •	1	•	4	÷	•	ò	 •	÷

· Advised Electives

Special Education

(See Curriculum and Instruction, page 99.)

ENGINEERING

Riddick Hall

R. E. Fadum, Dean

J. F. Ely, Associate Dean for Academic Affairs

H. B. Smith, Associate Dean for Research and Graduate Studies

J. R. Hart, Assistant Dean for Extension

The engineer has the responsibility and obligation to use knowledge in his field for the benefit of mankind. Today, a new sense of responsibility has been imposed upon the engineer because of the impact of science and technology.

Engineering studies are important to those young men and women who look to industry, engineering education, or research and development for a career. These ambitions can well be furthered by the School of Engineering through its undergraduate or graduate programs, where students are offered technical instruction and leadership guidance by an experienced staff of qualified engineering educators.

The School of Engineering is organized into eight departments: biological and agricultural, chemical, civil, electrical, industrial, materials, mechanical and aerospace, and nuclear. Undergraduate degree programs are offered in all departments listed. In addition, a degree in engineering operations is offered through a curriculum coordinator. Most teaching departments offer advanced studies leading to the professional degree, the master's degree and the Doctor of Philosophy degree. See pages 12-13 for a complete list.

A career guidance and placement office is maintained by the University to assist graduating students and alumni.

The School of Engineering's curricula more than meet the standards of the Engineers' Council for Professional Development. It is the ambition of the school that these curricula and programs meet the needs of the people and industries of the state and region through effective instruction, competent research and development and workluon to engineering knowledge.

CURRICULA AND DEGREES

The freshman year is the same in all engineering curricula. Entering students are assigned to the Freshman Engineering and Student Services Division where each student is given advice in planning an appropriate program of study. Although the entering student may indicate a curriculum choice, he or she may wait until the end of the first year when one is in a better position to judge which engineering branch of study is most suited to one's own interests and talents.

Bachelor of Science in Engineering—The four-year program provides preparation for graduate school or to meet the needs of young people who will go into industry in the fields of design, development, production, sales, application, and planning and operation of industrial units.

The four-year curricula offer programs of study leading to a bachelor's degree in acrospace, biological and agricultural, chemical, civil, electrical, engineering operations, industrial, materials, mechanical and nuclear engineering. "Construction engineering is an option in civil engineering. Graduation requirements are the satisfactory completion of the electives and required courses in any one curriculum which amount to 125 to 130 semseter hours. University regulations allow a maximum of twelve hours of "D" grades to be counted towards graduation requirements. Of this number, a maximum of six hours may be in engineering courses.

ENGINEERING SCIENCE AND MECHANICS—Students enrolled in Engineering Science and Mechanics prior to July 1, 1976 should consult the 1976-77 Undergraduate Catalog for the curriculum requirements for a bachelor's degree in Engineering Science and Mechanics.

Specialized Degree—A specialized Bachelor of Science degree is offered through a program of study in furniture manufacturing and management. This four-year curriculum is offered through the Department of Industrial Engineering.

Joint Liberal Arts-Engineering Program-Students may wish to combine a Bachelor of Science in Engineering with either a Bachelor of Science or Bachelor of Arts in Liberal Arts. When the two are carried along together, the double degree program can be completed in five years. Those interested should contact the Freshman Engineering and Student Services Division and the Dean of Liberal Arts.

Professional Degree in Engineering-The School of Engineering offers professional curricul leading to the degrees Chemical Engineer, Civil Engineer, Electrical Engineer, Industrial Engineer, Materials Engineer, Mechanical Engineer and Nuclear Engineer. A program of study is designed to fit the needs of students desiring intensive specialization in a particular field or additional work not ordinarily covered in the normal four-year undergraduate curricula.

Professional course work is emphasized rather than research. The curriculum consists of a minimum of 30 credits making up a planned program designed to fit the student's objective. Typical programs are available in the various departmental offices.

ADMISSION

Applicants who hold the bachelor's degree in engineering will be admitted to the professional program of the School of Engineering upon presentation of official credentials. For unconditional admission, these credentials must show the completion, with a minimum grade-point average of 2.5 (C+), of an amount of undergraduate work in the proposed field of professional study corresponding to that normally required for a bachelor's degree in that field.

Admission on a provisional basis may be granted applicants who do not meet the formal requirements. In case of insufficient preparation, prerequisite courses will be prescribed in addition to the normal program requirements.

Application should be filed in the office of the dean of the School of Engineering at least 30 days in advance of the semester in which admission is sought.

GENERAL REGULATIONS

The following regulations of the School of Engineering will be observed:

1) An undergraduate enrolled at North Carolina State University who plans to undertake a professional program and who has fulfilled all requirements for the bachelor's degree, except for a few courses, may be permitted to enroll in courses for credit toward the professional degree provided the student has given notice of his purpose to the dean of the School of Engineering.

2) A limited amount of credit to be applied toward the requirements for the professional degree may be transferred to N. C. State from other institutions offering advanced work in engineering. Transfer of credit must be recommended by the head of the department in which the student does his major work and approved by the Dean of Engineering.

 Professional students are classified as post-baccalaureate students and are subject to rules and regulations established by the Dean of Engineering.

4) Grades for completed courses are reported to the Dean of Engineering and to Registration and Records. A minimum grade of "C" must be made in each course to obtain credit. A quality point average of 2.5 (C+) in all course work must be attained to satisfy requirements for a professional degree.

5) Work completed more than six years prior to the date on which the professional degree is to be granted may not be used as credit toward the professional degree, unless approved by the head of the department concerned and the Dean of Engineering.

6) Each professional student will be assigned an adviser in his or her major area. The adviser assists the student in preparing a program of study and counsels him or her in academic work. The student is required to prepare, with adviser's assistance, a complete plan of study before the end of the first semester in residence. This program of study is subject to approval by the Dean of Engineering.

HONORS PROGRAM

The Engineering Honors Program provides enriched educations for academically talented juniors and seniors. The opportunities which distinguish this program from standard programs of study are: 1) considerable flexibility in designing individual programs, 2) special courses for honors students, 3) special seminars, 4) individual study or research with a personally chosen professor. Each department has an honors adviser who can provide further information.

COOPERATIVE EDUCATION PROCRAM

A program of cooperative education began in 1968-69 in Engineering. The optional program is planned such that the student may alternate semesters of study with semesters of work during the sophomore and junior academic levels. The freshman and senior years are spent on campus while the sophomore and junior academic levels are spread over a three-year period to permit the interfacing of the academic semesters with practical work experience semesters. The co-op plan requires five years for completion during which time the student receives approximately 18 months of practical experience.

Students in all curricula in Engineering may participate if they have a gradepoint average of 2.25 or better. After a student is accepted, he or she is expected to maintain at least a 2.00 grade-point average. Application for admission into the co-op program should be made early in the fall semester of the freshman year; however, later applications resulting in fewer work semesters prior to graduation will be considered during the sophomore year or the first semester of the junior year. Further information may be obtained from the Director of Cooperative Engineering Education, 236 Riddick Building,

STUDENT ACTIVITIES

Each curriculum in the School of Engineering has a technical society open to every student enrolled in the curriculum. In most cases, these are student chapters of national professional organizations. Each department also has one or more honor societies to give recognition to those with superior academic records. All students are encouraged to participate in these activities as part of their professional education. These organizations together form the Engineers' Council, the coordinating agency for students in their school-wide activities such as Open House and St. Patrick's Day Dance.

HUMANITIES AND SOCIAL SCIENCES

The educated engineer has a foundation in humanities and social sciences as well as in technical studies. Each student in Engineering is required to take a minimum of 18 hours of humanities and social sciences, approved by his or her adviser, and make up as follows:

One beginning course in economics (usually EB 201) One beginning course in history One beginning course in matory One beginning course in literature; suggested courses are: ENG 205 Studies in Great Works of Literature ENG 206 Studies in Drama ENG 207 Studies in Poetry ENG 208 Studies in Fiction

ENG 208 Studies in Fiction One course in the history or philosophy of science; suggested courses are: HI 321 Ancient and Medieval Science HI 322 Rise of Modern Science HI 334 Technology in History FHI 405 Philosophy of Science

- UNI 301 Science and Civilization UNI 302 Contemporary Science and Human Value
- NOTE: The 18 hours humanities-social science series are NOT FREE ELECTIVES; therefore, by University rules, CANNOT be taken on a pass/fail basis. Free elective courses in the humanities and social sciences field, however, can be taken on a pass/fail basis.

Other courses may be chosen from the list below. Students are encouraged to combine courses into a two or three course set, thus providing depth in one area.

Consideration will be given to courses not on the list if a student has a special interest. In selecting courses the student should check carefully to be sure he or she has the appropriate prerequisites.

LIST OF COURSES

Anthropology Courses

- ANT 252 Cultural Anthropology ANT 305 Peoples of the World

Economica Course

- EB 201 Economics I
- EB 301 Production and Prices
- ER 302 Aggregate Economic Analysis: Theory & Policy
- EB 304 Financial Institutions
- EB 304 Financial Institutions EB (HI) 370 Rise of Industrialism EB (HI) 371 Evolution of the American Economy
- EB 410 Public Finance
- EB 413 EB 431 Competition, Monopoly, and Public Policy
- Labor Economics
- EB 440 Economic Development Evolution of Economic Ideas
- EB 440 EB 442 EB 448
- International Economica
- EB 475 Comparative Economic Systems

With consent of instructor, EB 201 may be accepted as a prerequisite for all courses now requiring EB 202.

Genetics Courses

- GN 301 Genetics in Human Affairs
- GN 504 Human Genetics

History Courses

All undergraduate history courses except HI 492 are appropriate.

Literature Courses

- ENG 205 Studies in Great Works of Literature
- ENG 206 Studies in Drama ENG 207 Studies in Poetry
- ENG 208 Studies in Fiction
- ENG 261 English Literature I ENG 262 English Literature II
- ENG 265 American Literature I
- ENG 265 American Literature II
- ENG 346 Literature of the Western World I
- ENG 347 Literature of the Western World II
- ENG 371 ENG 372 The Modern Novel
- Modern Poetry
- ENG 398 Contemporary Literature I-1900-1940
- ENG 399 Contemporary Literature II-1940 to present
- ENG 453 The Romantic Period
- **ENG 468** American Romantician
- ENG 469 American Realism and Naturalism
- ENG 485 Shakespeare

Foreign Languages and Literatures Courses

Any 201 or higher numbered courses, except 401-402, in any language or literature is appropriate.

Music Courses and Art Courses

- MUS 200 Understanding Music
- MUS 210 A Survey of Music in America
- MUS 215 Music of the 17th and 18th Centuries
- MUS 220 Music of the 19th Century MI1S 320
- Music of the 20th Century
- ART 200 The Visual Arts in Contemporary Life

Philosophy Courses

- PHI 300 Early Western Philosophy

- PHI 301 Modern Western Philosophy PHI 305 Philosophy of Religion PHI 306 Philosophy of Art PHI 307 Morality and Human Happiness
- PHI 308 Contemporary Moral Philosophy

- PHI 309 Contemporary Political Philosophy PHI 310 Existentialism
- PHI 333 Theory of Know PHI 335 Symbolic Logic Theory of Knowledge
- PHI 402 Advanced Logic PHI 405 Philosophy of Science

Political Science

All political science courses are appropriate.

Psychology Courses

- PSY 200 Introduction to Psychology
- PSY 210 Psychology of Personality and Adjustment
- PSY 411 Social Psychology

Religion Courses

- REL 300 Introduction to Religion REL 311 The Hebrew Bible REL 312 Christian Origina REL 315 Western Religions of the Reformation REL 316 Western Religions Since the Reformation
- REL 321 Religion in American Life
- REL (ENG) 325 Religion and the Modern Literary Imagination REL 237 Contemporary Religious Thought REL 331 Hinduism and Islam REL 332 Buddism

Sociology Courses

- SOC 202 Principles of Sociology SOC 301 Human Behavior SOC 302 Mass Communications and Modern Society
- SOC 303 Current Social Problems
- SOC 304 Contemporary Family Life SOC 305 Race Relations
- SOC 306 Criminology
- SOC 401 Human Relations in Industrial Society SOC 402 Urban Sociology SOC 451 Population and Public Affairs

Sneech Communication Courses

- SP 340 Play Production
- SP 430 Development of Rhetorical Theory SP 430 History and Criticism of American Public Address

University Studies Courses

- UNI 301 Science and Civilization
- UNI 301 Science and Civilization UNI 302 Contemporary Science and Human Values UNI 303 Man and His Environment UNI 323 World Population and Food Prospecta UNI 401 The Urban Crisis UNI 402 Peace and War in the Nuclear Age

- UNI 495 Special Topics in University Studies UNI 595 Special Topics in University Studies

Courses concerned with Man and with the Environment (See also courses in anthropology, genetics and university studies.)

BO (ZO) 360	Introduction to Ecology
FOR 472	Renewable Resource Management
FOR 572	Conservation Policy Issues
NTR (FS, ANS) 301	Nutrition and Man
ZO 400	Biological Basis of Man's Environmen

Freshman Engineering and Student Services Division

Associate Professor R. H. Hammond, Director and Coordinator of Advising

Assistant Professors: R. J. Leube, W. J. Vander Wall; Senior Advisers; G. K. Hilliard Jr., B. Houck Jr.; Instructors; J. L. Crow, G. A. Finley, J. F. Freeman, J. P. Newby, B. D. Webb

All students in their first year in the School of Engineering are required to take the same general program of courses. The Freshman Engineering and Student Services Division advises all freshman students on academic affairs and arranges a program of courses which best suits one's individual background and talents and permits one the greatest probability of academic success. This division also offers general counseling service to all engineering students.

Although an entering student may designate the curriculum he or she proposes for a major, it is not necessary to decide upon a major until the end of the freshman year. As each student earns 28 or more credits, they are transferred to the department of his or her choice. This normally is achieved at the end of the spring semester.

The Freshman Engineering and Student Services Division offers assistance to high schools on questions involving engineering as a career. However, its major function is guiding and counseling each freshman engineering student.

TYPICAL FRESHMAN YEAR IN ALL ENGINEERING CURRICULA

CARCELLAR AND A REPORT OF A RECEIPTION	redits
CH 101 General Chemistry I	. 4
CH 105 Chemistry-Principles and Applications*	3
E 101 Engineering Graphics I	2
E 120 Engineering Concepts	3
ENG 112 Composition and Reading**	3
Humanities-Social Science***	3
MA 102 Analytic Geometry and Calculus I	. 4
MA 201 Analytic Geometry and Calculus II	4
PY 205 General Physics	. 4
Physical Education	2
	32

The program above is typical. Other courses may be substituted, added, or deleted, dependent upon each student's individual background and talents. Individual programs might range from 28 to 35 credits.

Biological and Agricultural Engineering

(Also see Agriculture and Life Sciences.)

David S. Weaver Laboratories

Professor F. J. Hassler, Head of the Department

Professor G. B. Blum Jr., Coordinator of Advising

(For a list of faculty, see Agriculture and Life Science, page 58.)

Students in biological and agricultural engineering train to deal with problems of agriculture that are engineering in nature. Scientific and engineering principles are applied to the conservation and utilization of water and soil, the development of power and labor-saving devices for all phases of agricultural production, the design of structures and equipment for housing and handling livestock and field products. and the processing and marketing of farm products.

OPPORTUNITIES

Biological and agricultural engineers are qualified for positions in design, development and research in public institutions and in industry, and for teaching and extension work in institutions of higher education. The curriculum provides

^{*} Toos students who insend to major in chemical engineering or who expect to take additional administry ensue will take CT. Principles of Chemistry, instead of CH 100.
** Qualified students will be offered as advanced on the students will be considered on the students will be offered as indexed.
To bettyr is achieved, restit is also given for ENO 111. Qualified students will be required to take the ENO in the students will be required to take the ENO integration requirement.

^{***} The humanities or social science courses usually suggested are HI 205, Western Civilization Since 1400, or EB 201, Economic Activity.

adequate training for postgraduate work leading to advanced degrees (see pages 12-13). Graduates receive the degree of Bachelor of Science in biological and agricultural engineering.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULUM

The science curriculum in biological and agricultural engineering develops young people capable of engineering leadership in agriculture. Emphasis is placed on basic science courses such as mathematics, physics, mechanics, biology, soils, and thermodynamics, which provide a sound background for engineering and agricultural technology. Courses in biological and agricultural engineering are directed to those methods of thought and techniques whereby science can be applied with understanding and judgment to engineering situations related to agricultural operations.

Since training in biological and agricultural engineering involves two distinct technical fields—agriculture and engineering—the science curriculum is a joint responsibility of the two schools and is so administered. Undergraduate students may officially enroll in either school; duplicate undergraduate records are maintained.

BIOLOGICAL AND AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

F B B S

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 202 Analytic Geomet Calculus III	ry and 4	MA 301 Applied Differe ESM 307 Solid Mechani	ntial Equations I 3 cs I 3
PY 208 General Physics		EE 331 Principles of E	lectrical
ESM 205 Principles of E	Ingineering	Engineering	
Mechanics		SSC 200 Soil Science	
BAE 251 Elements of Bi	ological &	Social Sciences & Human	nities Elective 3
Agricultural E	ngineering 3	Physical Education	1
CSC 111 Algroithmic Las	iguages I 2	CONTRACTOR CONTRACTOR STREET	
Physical Education			17
	_		
	17		
	JUNIO	R YEAR	

Fall	Semester	Credits	Spring Se	emester	Credit
BAE BAE MAE BS 1	 305 Engineering 1 391 Electrotechnol & Agricultura 361 Analytical Me 301 Engineering 2 00 General Biology 	Dynamics 3 ogy in Biological I Engineering 3 thods 3 Chermodynamics I 3 4 16	BAE 342 BAE 462 BAE 381 Social Sci Free Elec	Agricultural Processing Functional Design of Field Machines Structures & Agricultural Structures & Environment ences & Humanities Elective tive	······ •
		SENIO	YEAR		

all Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
AE 451 Agricultural Engineering Design I AW (SSC) 471 Agricultural Wate Management ocial Science & Humanities Electiv		BAE 452 Agricultural Enginee Design II	ring
ree Elective	16	Hours Required for Graduation	15

The curricula above is for the science program in biological and agricultural engineering. For the technology curriculum, see Agriculture and Life Sciences.

Social Science and Humanities Electives will be selected from the standard engineering school listing.

Chemical Engineering

Riddick Hall

Professor J. K. Ferrell, Head of the Department

Professor J. F. Seely, Coordinator of Advising

Professors: K. O. Bestty Jr., R. P. Gardner, H. B. Hopfenberg, D. C. Martin, E. P. Stahel, V. T. Stannett; Professors Emerili: R. Bright, W. L. McChabe, E. M. Schornhorn Jr.; Adjunct Professors A. R. Berens, D. M. Preiss, D. Kujuri: Associate Professors: M. M. Felder, D. B. Maraland, R. W. Rozassau, M. R. Overcash; Adjunct Associate Professor: T. R. Hauser: Assistant Professors: J. E. Heit, H. M. Winston: Adjunct Assistant Professor: J. L. Williams

Chemical engineering is concerned with the design, optimization and control of processes, equipment and plants in which chemical and physical transformations of matter are carried out. Typical industries relying upon chemical engineering include those producing chemicals, polymers, synthetic fibers, metals, drugs, glass, food, gasoline, rocket fuels, paper, soap and cement; those producing emergy from reactions.

Real progress in pollution abatement and control must come through the application of chemical engineering techniques. Chemical engineers are qualified to pursue careers in industries such as these in addition to traditional jobs. Biomedical engineering, pollution abatement and control, and engineering for the nation's energy requirements are other areas.

FACILITIES

Chemical engineering laboratories include pilot plant-type equipment for studying the principles of fluid flow, heat transfer, distillation, absorption, drying, crushing and grinding, filtration, chemical reaction kinetics, etc. Emphasis is placed on the use of both digital and analog computers in the solution of typical chemical engineering problems. Special equipment for research and instructional purposes is designed and built in the departmental laboratories.

OPPORTUNITIES

Graduates find employment in research and development; production, operation and maintenance; management and administration; inspection, testing and process control; technical service and sales; estimation and specification writing; consulting and teaching, and many others. Students desiring to pursue careers in research and development or in teaching and consulting work are advised to consider graduate training (see pages 12-13).

CURRICULUM

The chemical engineer's work is so diversified that one's education must be broad and basic. The spirit of research and experimentation is vital, so students need to acquire sound scientific backgrounds easential to original thought and independent accomplishment. The undergraduate curriculum emphasizes the engineering, chemical and economic principles involved in chemical processes and operations. The work in chemistry including inorganic, analytical, physical and organic chemistry is comparable to that usually given to chemists with the exception of a reduction of time devoted to laboratory work. Mathematics and science are also stressed.

CHEMICAL ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 221 Organic Chemistry I MA 202 Analytic Geometry & Cal PY 208 General Physics CHE 205 Chemical Process Princi Physical Education	culus III . 4 ples 4 1 17	EE 331 Principles of Elec. Humanities & Soc. Sciences CH 223 Organic Chemistry CHE 225 Chemical Proces MA 301 Appl. Differential Physical Education	Engr

18

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Sem	ester Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CHE 330 CHE 315 CHE 311 Humaniti MAT 201 Free Elec	Chemical Engr. Lab I	CH 495 Speical Topica in 1 Che 395 Chemistry Chemistry Separation Proce- CHE 301 Separation Proce- Humanities & Science CHE 316 Thermodynamics & Phase Equilibr	Physical 3 saces I 3 Lab II 2 of Chemical 3 ia 3 14 14
	SENIC	OR YEAR	
Fall Sem	ester Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
Free Elec CHE 432	tive	CHE 451 Chemical Engr. 1 Approved Chem. Engr. Elect	Design 3

CHE 495	Seminar	1	Hum
CHE 446	Chemical Process Kinetics	3	CH 3
CHE 425	Process Measurement		Free
	& Control	3	
Humanitie	s & Soc. Sciences	3	
	14		

		S	-									۰.
CHE 40	1 Ch	emical	Engr.	Tyes:	Ign	1.4	٠	• •	٠	÷	٠	 . *
Approve	d Che	m. En	gr. Ele	ctive	1.0					÷	۰.	 - 2
Humanit	ties &	Soc. S	clencer									 2
CH 315	Quan	ntitativ	e Ana	lysia				2				
Free Ele	ective						2	2			5	 1
												-

Civil Engineering

Mann Hall

Professor D. L. Dean, Head of the Department

Professor P. Z. Zia, Associate Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

15

Perferencer: M. Amein, W. F. Baboeck, T. S. Chang, P. D. Crhibins, R. A. Douglas, J. F. Ey, R. E. Douglas, J. F. By, R. E. Douglas, J. F. Ber, R. E. Douglas, J. F. D. Garley, W. S. Ohlir, K. G. Smallwood, Jr., C. G. Tuog, M. E. Uyenik, H. E. Wahler, Perfersor Emeritary C. R. Braners, Acceleration Professor Encoded and the structure of the structure of

Civil engineering is one of the broadest of the various fields of engineering. It is a discipline traditionally concerned with the improvement and control of environment and dealing with the planning, design and construction of buildings, dama, bridges, harbor works, water facilities, and transportation systems including and the system of the system of the system set of the system including neering are in demand by public agencies and by private industrise. Employment varies from assignments in design offices or in the field, in small communities or large industrial centers.

The Department of Civil Engineering offers programs of study which provide adequate academic preparation to those contemplating a career in the civil engineering profession. The undergraduate program provides a sound general education and prepares the student for advanced study either by graduate study (see degrees offered, pages 12-13) or by self-study.

FACILITIES

Learning is facilitated by laboratories for testing structural materials, large models or full-scale structures, soils and bituminous products, for hydraulic experiments, for studies in airphoto interpretation and photogrammetry, for analysis of small structural models, for chemical and biological tests pertaining to sanitary engineering, and for the investigation of transportation problems.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULA

Two four-year undergraduate curricula are offered; one leads to a Bachelor of

Science in civil engineering; the other, to a Bachelor of Science in civil engineering, construction option.

The civil engineering curriculum is a balanced program providing academic discipline in the pure and applied physical sciences, the humanities and social sciences, and the professional aspects of civil engineering including structural, transportation and sanitary engineering, and soil mechanics and foundations.

The curriculum in the civil engineering construction option is designed for those interested in the construction phases of civil engineering. It includes the core course requirements in the physical sciences and the social sciences and humanities as established for all N. C. State engineering curricula. The curriculum includes a three semester sequence of courses in cost analysis and control, and construction methods and planning. The courses, unique to this curriculum, are designed to provide academic discipline in the engineering, planning and management aspects of construction.

CIVIL ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Sen	seater	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CE 202	Introduction to Civil Engineering*		GY 120 Elements of Physical C GY 110 Physical Geology Labor MAT 200 Mechanical Propertie	eology* 2 ratory* 1
MA 202 PY 208 Humanit Physical	Geometry & Calculus III . General Physics ies & Social Science* Education	4 	Structural Materials E 301 Mechanics of Solids MA 301 Applied Differential E Humanities & Social Science* Free Elective	quations I 3
		17	Physical Education	······ <u>1</u>

* May be taken in reverse semester

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Se	mester	Credits	Spring	Semester	Credits
CE 301 CE 325 CE 332 CE 382 IE 311	Engineering Surveying Structural Analysis Materials of Construction Hydraulica Engineering Project Analy	3 3 3 ysis3 16	CE 305 CE 326 CE 342 CE 383	Transportation Engin Structural Engineerin Soils Engineering I . Water Resource Engi	eering I 4 ng I 4 neering I 4 16

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CE Electives Y. Engineering Science Elective Free Elective Humanities & Social Science	•••	CE 450 Civil Engineering Design CE Elective Free Elective Humanities & Social Science*	
			-
	15		15
		Hours Required for Graduation	129

CONSTRUCTION OPTION CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

* Humanities and social science courses to be selected from the standard school pattern.

^{*} Humanities and social science courses to be selected from the standard ==MoN [pattern. ** Two courses selected from: C2 469 Transportation Engineering II CE 497 Structural Engineering II CE 440 Solis Engineering II CE 464 Water Resources Engineering II CE 464 Water Resources Engineering II neering.

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credite
CE 202 Introduction to Civil Engineering* MA 202 Analytic Geometry & Calculus III PY 203 General Physics ESM 200 Introduction to Mechan Humanities & Social Science* Physical Education	2 	GY 120 Elements of Physical GY 110 Physical Geology La MAT 200 Mechanical Propen Scructural Matchin Matchin Mechaniber Matchin Mechaniber Matchine Geological Science* Free Elective Social Science* Physical Education	d Geology+ 2 boratory 1 ties of la 2 is
	17		

+ May be taken in reverse semesters

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Ser	mester Credits	Spring	Semester Credits
CE 301 CE 325 CE 332 CE 382 IE 311	Engineering Surveying	CE 305 CE 383 CE 326 CE 342 CE 365	Transportation Engineering I or Water Resource Engineering I
	16		16

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester Credits
CE 463 Cost Analysis and Control . CE 466 Construction Engineering II Engineering Science Elective** Free Elective Humanities & Social Science*	3 3 3 3	CE 460 Construction Engineering Project
	15	15

POST-BACCALAUREATE STUDY IN CIVIL ENGINEERING BELATED TO OTHER FIELDS

Transportation Engineering or City and Regional Planning-There is a need for the coordination of transportation facilities and land planning. To fulfill this need, an advanced program leading to a post-baccalaureate degree in engineering with a major in transportation engineering, and to the degree of Master of Regional Plan-ning is offered through the combined resources of the Department of Civil Engineering at North Carolina State University and the Department of City and Regional Planning at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.

The minimum residence requirements include two academic years plus a summer internship. A bachelor's degree in engineering, including a knowledge of transportation engineering from an institution of recognized standing is required for admission to the program. Applicants who do not meet these requirements in full may submit their credentials for examination and consideration.

Further information may be obtained from the co-sponsoring departments.

Water Resources-To meet industry's need for personnel with training in water supply and the abatement of water pollution, students in the many curricula leading to positions in industry (food processing, textile chemistry, pulp and paper technology, chemical engineering, zoology and others) may consider courses in sanitary engineering for advanced undergraduate electives and for minor sequences for advanced degrees. Among appropriate courses are: CE 484, Water Resources Engineering II; CE 571, Theory of Water and Waste Treatment; CE 573, Unit

^{*}Humanities and Social Science courses to be selected from standard school pattern. **Thermodynamics, Engineering Science and Mechanics, Electrical Engineering or Materials Engineering.

Operations and Processes in Waste Treatment; CE 673, Industrial Water Supply and Waste Disposal; CE 674, Stream Sanitation.

In addition to programs in water supply and pollution control, students may major in hydraulics and hydrology. These programs are developed in conjunction with engineering science and mechanics and agricultural engineering. For further information write the Department of Civil Engineering.

Electrical Engineering

Daniels Hall

Professor L. K. Monteith, Head of the Department

Professor W. D. Stevenson Jr., Associate Head of the Department

Assistant Professor J. F. Kauffman, Coordinator of Advising

Professors: W. J. Barcings, W. Chou, A. R. Eckels, W. A. Elcod, J. R. Hanser, N. F. J. Mathews, J. B. O'Nei, N. D. R. Basch, S. Bauchammer, Y. J. Tacker, A. dyneir Porfower, J. Weitness, Professor Enervinus, G. B. Houdley, Associate Professors: N. R. Beil, W. T. Easter, J. W. Gault, T. H. Gilsson, A. J. Goets, M. A. Littlejöhn, E. G. Manning, G. G. L. Meyer, W. O. Peterson, R. W. Stroh; Adjanet Associate Professors: E. Christian, M. G. Zaalouk; Associate Professors: Emeritik, K. B. Genn, W. P. Segarese, E. W. Wildler; Associate Professors: J. W. Berrison, A. J. Goets, M. Manter, Adjanet Associate Professors: J. W. Barrison, A. Jai, A. T. Shankle, J. R. Suite, H. R. Wildman, Adjanet Assistant Professors: J. W. Barrison, A. Jai, A. T. Shankle, J. R. Suite, H. R. Wilsman, Adjanet Instructor; G. F. Bland, J. L. White, J. R. Suite, H. R. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Professors: J. W. Barrison, A. Jai, A. T. Shankle, J. R. Suite, H. R. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Professors: J. W. Barrison, A. Jai, A. T. Shankle, J. R. Suite, H. R. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Professors: J. W. Barrison, A. Jai, A. T. Shankle, J. R. Suite, H. R. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Professors: J. W. Barrison, A. Jai, A. T. Shankle, J. R. Suite, H. R. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Professors: J. W. Barrison, A. Jai, A. T. Shankle, J. R. Suite, H. R. Mathemat, Marker, Grander, G. G. Barresti, M. G. Jandi, J. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Gaude Manno, Jai, Marking Mathemat, Barresting, J. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Grander, G. S. Martin, Mathemat, Mathemat, Gaude Mathemat, Janger, Barresting, J. Wilsman, Adjanet Massicant, Gaude Mathemat, Janger, Janger, Janger, Janger, Mathemat, Mathemat, Janger, Janger, Mathemat, Janger, Janger, Janger, Janger, Janger, Janger, Janger, Mathemat, Janger, Janger,

Electrical engineering includes such specialized fields as communication, computer, electric power, electronic and microwave engineering. The student is prepared for any of these professional activities by starting with a thorough grounding in engineering science followed by fundamental electrical theory and advanced subject matter. The advanced subject matter is offered through elective courses which emphasize antennas, radio wave propagation, automatic control, micro computers, digital systems, communications, talemetering, electronics, the design of electric power, electronics in medicine, instrumentation, semiconductor devices, integrated circuits, and other vital and rapidly developing concerns. By appropriate choice of electric courses a student may follow a suggested program in one of the specialized fields of electrical engineering or may choose electives to achieve an individualized program of study.

CURRICULUM

The curriculum in electrical engineering includes comprehensive training in mathematics and physics—characterization electrical engineering courses specified in the curriculum during the sophomore and junior years provide the fundamental electrical theory for all EE majors. Specialization is achieved primarily during the senior year through appropriate choices of elective courses. Most courses are accompanied by coordinated work in the laboratory and by application of theory in the solutions to carefully planned problems. Laboratories are for the study of servomechanisms and control, electronic circuits, instrumentation, computers, communications, microwaves, antennas, electromagnetic fields and waves, electric filters and electrical machinery. Also there are a number of research laboratories, especially in solidstate electronics, computers, electromagnetics and communication systems.

Each student, with a faculty adviser's assistance, is required to plan a coordinated program which will meet the requirements for a Bachelor of Science in electrical engineering. Qualified students may coordinate their senior year with a plan for graduate study (see degrees, pages 12-13).

In addition to School of Engineering graduation requirements, attendance at two professional electrical engineering society meetings, one in the junior year and one in the senior year, is required.

Also a minimum of six continuous weeks of gainful employment is required. A wide variety of employment may be used, but technical work while in military service or for a school does not satisfy this requirement. Evidence of employment will consist of a letter from the employer setting forth inclusive dates of employment, character of work performed and an evaluation of the student's work.

ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE VEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
EE, 201 Electric Circuits MA 202 Analytic Geom. PY 208 General Physics Humanities and Social Sc Physical Education	I	EE 202 Electrical Circuita ESM 200 Intro. to Mechani MA 301 Applied Diff. Equa Humanities and Social Scien Free Elective Physical Education	II 4 cs
	16		17

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
EE 302 Numerical Appl. in EE 3 EE 314 Electronic Circuits 4 EE 303 Electromagnetic Fields 4 ENG 321 Comm. of Tech. Infor. 3 Free Elective 3 3	EE 301 Linear Systems
17	17

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
EE 4- Approved Dept. Elective**	EE 4- Approved Dept. Elective** 3 EE 4- Approved Dept. Elective** 3 MAE 301 Thermodynamics 3 Humanities and Social Science 3 Free Elective 3
15	15

Engineering Operations

Riddick Hall

Associate Professor W. T. Easter, Director and Coordinator of Advising

Engineers not only design equipment and structures; they operate and control production systems, perform management and supervision at all levels, plan and maintain plant facilities, and market technical products. These latter functions may be grouped together under the general term "operations"-the ongoing tasks of providing needed goods and services in an economical, safe and healthful manner. Engineering careers in operations are well suited to persons who have interest in both technical and business matters and who find satisfaction in accomplishing objectives through working with people. This program provides educational background for such careers.

CURRICULUM

Engineering operations is an interdepartmental program of study leading to the Bachelor of Science degree. Starting with a foundation of basic arts and sciences, the curriculum builds a thorough grounding in engineering fundamentals and appli-

Chosen from an approved list of Engineering School electives (non EE course),
 Chosen from an approved list of 400 level EE courses. Students with B or better average in EE and Math may use 500 level courses.
 Chosen from an approved list of Math. Physics, Statistics and Computer Science courses.

cations along with a strong introduction to the concepts and practices of business management. Additional depth in an area of the student's choice is provided by a technical elective sequence taken in the junior and senior years. Students may choose from three standard sequences—production control, industrial erramies and electrical—or may design a special sequence related to individual interests.

The breadth and flexibility of this curriculum make it adaptable to a variety of individual educational needs ranging from general to specific interests. For example, several students currently are combining courses in music and instrument technology with the basic production sequence to prepare for careers in musical instrument manufacturing.

JOINT PROGRAMS

The School of Engineering operates joint programs in engineering operations (production sequence) with the Universities of North Carolina at Asheville and at Wilmington. A student at either school can complete up to 90 of the 128 credits before transferring to North Carolina State University. The remaining 38 credits can often be completed in one calendar year. Additional details are given in the UNC-A and UNC-W catalogs.

OPPORTUNITIES

Engineering operations graduates find careers not only in manufacturing companies, but also in the military services, governmental agencies and in service firms such as utilities, contractors, consultants, financial institutions and transportation companies.

Those who wish further education typically go into master's programs in management or business administration; some, however, enter related graduate engineering programs or other professional schools such as law and medicine.

ENGINEERING OPERATIONS CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 202 Analytic Geometry &		MAT 201 Structure and Pro	perties of
Calculus III	4	Engineering Mate	rials 3
PY 208 General Physics	4	ACC 260 Accounting I-Cor	cepts of
ESM 211 Introduction to Applie	ed .	Financial Reportin	ng 3
Mechanics	3	ESM 212 Mechanics of Eng	ineering
E 207 Engineering Graphics III	2	Materials	
Humanities and Social Sciences*	3	Humanities and Social Science	es* 3
Physical Education		Free Elective	3
		Physical Education	1
	17		
			16

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
MAE 307 Energy and Energ Transformations . ST 361 Introduction to Stati for Engineers	y	EE 350 Electric Power L Manufacturing P IE 301 Engineering Ecor IE 328 Manufacturing Pr Technical Sequence* Free Elective	Itilization in rocesses 3 corresses 3 3 3 15
	17		

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Sem	uester C	redi	ts.
EB 202	Economics II		
EB 326	Personnel Management		3
EO 491	Operations		1
Technica	Sequence**		6
Free Ele	etive		3
		1.5	-

Spring Semester				3	С	'n	81	li	ts
IE 420 Manufacturing Controls									3
Technical Sequence**	•								6
Humanities and Social Sciences*		i.		 ò					3
Free Elective			•	 è		•			3
								1	15
and the second se									

(125 with the electrical sequence)

SENIOR

FS

4 7

TECHNICAL ELECTIVE SEQUENCES

	JUNIOR	2	S
1.	Production: (total 19 credits) EB 332 Industrial Relations		3
	-	ı	3
2	Industrial Ceramics: (total 19 credits)		
	MAT 311 Ceramic Processing I MAT 312 Ceramic Processing II	i.	3
		ĩ	3
3.	Electrical: (total 19 credits)		
	EE 350 Electric Power Utilization in Manufacturing Processes (3) will not be taken.		×
	EE 201, 202 Electric Circuits I, II	4	4
	-		-

EE	350	Elec	tric Pow	er Uti	lizat	ion		
in 1	Manu	Ifactu	ring Pro	268868	(3) •	vill		- 1
EE	201,	202	Electric	Circui	ts I,	11	4	4
							-	-
							4	4

^{4.} Individualized ; (total 18 credita)

Tailored to the specific needs of individual students. See the program director for fur-ther information.

Industrial Engineering

Riddick Engineering Laboratories

Professor W. A. Smith Jr., Head of the Department

Professor S. E. Elmaghraby, Associate Head of the Department

Associate Professor H. L. W. Nuttle, Coordinator of Advising

Professors: J. R. Canada, S. E. Elmaghrahy, R. W. Llewellyn, R. G. Pearnon, A. L. Prak: Associate Professors: R. E. Alvares, M. A. Ayoub, R. H. Bernhard, J. J. Harder, Shaler Sdidham Jr.: Assatant Professors: E. L. Blair, J. A. Tompfoin, Instructor, T. W. Myers, Viating Lecturers: J. A. Ekwall, S. G. Linger, Adjunct Professor: A. L. Swan, Adjunct Assistant Professors: M. J. Goodman, D. J. Kulonda; Professor Emeritic, C. A. Anderson, B. G. Garon Jr.

The industrial engineer designs, improves and installs integrated systems of people, materials, equipment, and information. One draws upon specialized knowledge and skill in the mathematical, physical and social sciences, together with the principles and methods of engineering analysis and design to specify, predict and evaluate the results to be obtained from these systems. Productivity and effective

IE 343 Plant Layout and Materials	
Handling	3
Technical Electives	3
7	6
MAT 417 Ceramic Subaystem Design	3
Technical Electives	3
6	6
EE 314 Electronic Circuits4	
EE 340 Fundamentals of Digital Systems	4
EE Elective	3

^{*} Courses in the humanities and social sciences are to follow the standard plan for the School of Engineering. See pages 113-115.

^{**} Students may follow a standard or an approved individualized technical elective sequence as outlined below.

utilization of resources, including energy conservation, are principle concerns of practitioners. The industrial engineer may develop operations, improvements for many diverse activities, such as a hostpial, a department store, a manufacturing enterprise, an insurance office or government functions. His or her position in an organization is usually as a management adviser in contact with every phase of the organization.

The curriculum blends a basic group of common engineering technical courses with specialized courses in the major areas of industrial engineering-design of human and machine systems, design of management control systems, and improvement of manufacturing operations. The course offerings stress mathematical and statistical techniques of industrial systems analysis; quantitative methodologies of periodic stress of industrial systems analysis; quantitative methodologies of periodic stress of the stress periodic stress of the stress distribution of a stress of human factors engineering principles.

Industrial engineering's undergraduate program leads to a Bachelor of Science degree in industrial engineering. For graduate degrees, see pages 12.13. The department also offers a Bachelor of Science in furniture manufacturing and management which is described on pages 126-127.

INDUSTRIAL ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

	SOPHOMO	DRE YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Cred	lits
IE 200 Introduction to IE MA 202 Anatlyic Geom. & Cale. II PY 208 General Physics ST 371 Intro. to Prob. & Distr. Th Humanities & Social Science Physical Education	2 1 4 4 eory 2 3 1	MAT 201 Strue. Prop. Engr. Mtl. I IE 311 Engineering Econ. Analy. MA 301 Appl. Diff. Equations I ST 372 Intro. to Stat. Inf. & Regr. Humanities & Social Science. Physical Education	3323
	16		15

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
ACC 262 Mangr'l. Uses of Cost Dat ESM 205 Principles of Eng. Mech. IE 221 Bus. Data Processing IE 351 Manufacturing Eng. IE 361 Det. Models in IE	a 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	IE 308 Con. of Prod. & IE 352 Work Analysis & IE 401 Stoch. Models in Humanities & Social Scie Free Elective	Serv. Sys 4 : Design 3 IE 3 nce 3
	SENIOR	YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
EE 331 Principles of Elec. Eng IE 452 Ergonomics Technical Elective Engineering Science Elective Humanities & Social Science Pree Elective	3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	Technical Elective Engineering Science Elec Humanities & Social Scie Free Elective	tive

Furniture Manufacturing and Management

James T. Ryan Professor Anco L. Park, In Charge

Instructor: T. W. Myers: Furniture Extension Specialist: E. L. Clark; Visiting Lecturer: J. A. Ekwall

18

The furniture industry ranks second only to the automobile as a producer of consumer durable goods. The industry is the second largest industrial employer in

To be effective I July 1975 for Class of 1978.

North Carolina and produces over 25 per cent of the furniture made in the U.S.A. The industry is changing rapidly with the introduction of mechanization, new materials and sophisticated management controls.

The furniture manufacturing and management program is the only one of its kind in the country. It receives industry support and guidance. Plant and market field trips combined with project type instruction give students in-depth understanding of manufacturing. The faculty keeps abreast of industry problems through close contact with the Southern Furniture Manufacturers Association and by doing applied research and extension work.

The cooperative education program is well suited to the furniture manufacturing and management curriculum.

CURRICULUM

The degree of Bachelor of Science in furniture manufacturing and management prepares graduates for technical and managerial positions in the industry.

The curriculum stresses the application of engineering and technology to furniture manufacturing. Related subjects such as management, accounting and economic analysis cover the business side of modern furniture production systems.

In addition to academic course work, a minimum of six weeks of continuous, gainful employment in a furniture manufacturing plant is required. Usually, such employment is between the junior and senior years.

FURNITURE MANUFACTURING AND MANAGEMENT CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE YEAR Fall Semester Credite Spring Semester Credita SP 231 Expository Speaking 3 ACC 262 Managerial Uses Cost Data 3 Physical Education 1 Physical Education 1 TINIOR YEAR Fall Semester Credits Spring Semester Credite 15 SENIOR YEAR Fall Semester Credita Spring Semester Credita IE 440 Furn. Management Analysis 3 Approved Elective 4 Fr Ap 12

ee Elec	tiv	e	- 1		ó	ċ.			÷,	ł,				i.	i.	ċ,								÷			3	
proved	Eb	ec	ti	ve	1		i,																				2	
manitie	-	&	S	oc	ŝ	5	ŝc	ŝ	e	3	c	e	ļ	ş	ŝ		•	•	•	•	•	•	•			•	3	
																										100	14	

To be effective 1 July 1976 for class of 1978.

127

Materials Engineering

Page Hall

Professor W. W. Austin Jr., Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

The Department of Materials Engineering offers education, research and professional development which qualifies graduates as technical and administrative leaders for industries and government agencies involved with design, development, selection and processing of engineering materials. Typical industries served by materials engineers are: aerospace, electrical and electronics, construction, nuclear power and transportation.

OPPORTUNITIES

Materials engineers job opportunities include those in research and development of new materials needed in the rapidly expanding fields of chemical, mechanical, aerospace, electronic and nuclear technology. With the continued industrial development of the South and the State of North Carolina, opportunities are developing for materials engineers to play a vital role in maintaining state and regional progress.

Professional training in materials engineering provides opportunities for employment in industries producing or consuming essential products including metals and alloys, glass in all its forms, enamels and protective coatings for metals, structural clay products such as brick and tile, thermal insulators, electrical insulators, electronic devices, plastics, and composite meterials.

CURRICULUM

The undergraduate curriculum is comprised of a three-year program of fundamental courses followed by a fourth year in which the student chooses a specialty area: ceranic engineering, metallurgical engineering, polymeric materials, materials processing, or materials engineering (general). A fifth year professional program is available for advanced work and further specialization in these fields.

Graduate degrees are available (see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog).

Well-equipped laboratories aid research and instruction in: Aŭger spectroscopy, x-ray diffraction, diffrential thermal analysis, thermogravimetric analysis, electron microprobe analysis, radiography, metallography, electron microscopy, mechanical behavior of materials, and nuclear fuel research.

PROFESSIONAL STUDY

In addition to the regular graduate program a fifth or professional year of postgraduate study is offered in materials engineering. This program of advanced course work leads to the degree of Materials Engineer. It is especially designed for students planning careers in consulting, production activities or in technical service and sales. Each program of study is individually designed. Regulations covering professional study are shown on pages 133-134.

MATERIALS ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall	Sen	nester (redits	Spring Semester	Credits
MA	202	Analytic Geometry & Cal. III .	4	MA 301 Differential Equations .	
PY	208	General Physics	4	Humanities & Social Sc	3

Humaniti CSC 111 Physical 1 Elective	rs & Social Sc. 3 Introd. to Computer Science 2 Education 3 17	ESM 205 Prin. of Engrg. Mechanics
	JUNIO	R YEAR
Fall Sema	ester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
MAT 301 MAT 320 Humaniti ESM 307 Technical	Equil. & Rate Processes in Materials Eng. 3 Phys. Prin. In Matis. Sc. I 3 Social Sc. 3 Solid Mechanics 3 Electives 3 15	MAT 302 Materials Processing
	SENIO	R YEAR
MAT 431 MAT 435 MAT 450 CHE 325 Technical	Physical Metallurgy I	MAT 423 Malla Factors in Design I 3 Humanities & Social Science 3 Technical Elective 3 Electives

Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering

Broughton Hall

Professor C. F. Zorowski, Head of Department

Professor J. C. Williams III, Associate Head of Department

Professor B. H. Garcia Jr., Coordinator of Advising

Performer, J. A. Bailey, R. F. Barrett, M. H. Gayton, F. R. Dolernette, J. A. Edwards, W. G. Striffth, F. J. Mike, F. D. Hart, H. A. Basana, E. G. Limophrien, R. B. Knight, M. N. Osnik, J. N. Perkins, F. O. Smetann, F. Y. Serrell, J. K. Whitfield, J. Woodburn: Adjunct Professor: J. J. Perkins, F. O. Martin, J. M. Striff, J. S. Striff, J. Striff

Mechanical engineers specialize in the generation of power and the design of machines and processes that apply mechanical and thermal energy to useful purposes. Example areas of specialization include conventional (fossif level) power generation; novel power sources (solar, wind, tides; etc.); internal combustion, diseel and turbine engines; heating, air conditioning and refrigeration; air, sea, and land vehicles; all types of mechanical devices, systems, and machinery; domestic and commercial appliances; instrumentation and industrial controls; and air, noise, and thermal pollution abatement systems.

Aerospace engineering shares responsibility for many of the areas listed above but is principally concerned with the design and the analysis of the performance, stability, and control of modern aircraft, both commercial and private, and space vehicles; all types of mechanical devices, systems, and machinery; domestic and and electric propulsion systems; and aerodynamics—the interaction between the vehicle and the atmosphere.

CURRICULA

Because of the close relationship between mechanical and aerospace engineering, both curricula are administered by one department. There is cooperation between the two disciplines in which responsibility for subject areas such as thermodynamics, heat and mass transfer, vibrations, acoustics, fluid mechanics, propulsion and control theory is shared.

Each program is designed to provide the student with an understanding of both the science on which the discipline is founded and the applied science and technology which characterizes its specific personality. In addition the programs provide the student with an opportunity to begin developing the skills of applying his or her acquired knowledge and specializing in a specific area of discipline interest. The Bachelor of Science degrees is available in both aerospace engineering and mechanical engineering. Graduate degrees are also offered (see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog).

FACILITIES

The academic programs in Mechanical or Aerospace Engineering are augmented by extensive laboratory facilities available for practical experience in engineering systems. Mechanical Engineering facilities include instrumentation, acoustic and vibration, photoelasticity, stress analysis, dynamomentry, heat transfer, materials processing and design laboratories. Aerospace engineering facilities include subsonic, transonic, and supersonic wind tunnels, aerospace structures and propulsion laboratories.

OPPORTUNITIES

Since all industry uses machinery and power, and mechanization is expanding the world over, mechanical engineering provides career and employment opportunities which are virtually limitless. Mechanical engineers are needed in every technology-oriented industry as well as in such fields as law and medicine.

The aerospace industry is one of the largest employers of engineers in the United States. Career and employment opportunities are available in the areas of aerodynamics, propulsion, structures and stability and control in both commercial and private availation and in related aerospace industries.

Mechanical engineers and aerospace engineers find opportunities in design, production, testing, operation and maintennee, research and development, marketing and sales, management and teaching. Opportunities are limited only by the capabilities and professional training of the individual.

MECHANICAL ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

	SOFHOM	THE I LAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 202 Analytic Geometry and Calculus III PY 208 General Physica ESM 205 Principles of Engineering Mechanics Humanities, Social Sciences*	4 3	MAE 216 Elements of Mechanic Engineering MA 301 Applied Differential Eq tions I ESM 305 Engineering Dynamic CSC 111 Algorithmic Language Humanlites. Social Sciences*	al
Free Elective		or Free Elective Physical Education	

SOBUOMORE VEAL

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Ser	nester Cres	lits	Spring Semester Cree	dits
MAE 30	1 Engineering Thermo- dynamics I	. 3	MAE 302 Engineering Thermo- dynamics II	3
MAE 30	5 Mechanical Engineering		MAE 306 Mechanical Engineering	1
MAE 31	6 Strength of Mechanical		MAE 315 Dynamics of Machines	. 3
EE 331	Components Principles of Electrical	. 3	EE 332 Principles of Electrical Engineering	3
	Engineering	. 3	ESM 303 Fluid Mechanics I	. 3

MAT 201 Structure and Properti	es of s	Humanities, Social Sciences*	
Humanities, Social Sciences*		Free Elective	
OT			
Free Elective	3		16
	16		
	SENIO	R YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
MAE 401 Energy Conversion		MAE 402 Heat & Mass Trans or	sfer
MAE 402 Heat & Mass Transfer	3	MAE 401 Energy Conversion	
MAE 405 Mechanical Engineerin	200000000000000000000000000000000000000	MAE 416 Mechanical Engines	ring
Laboratory III		Design	
MAE 415 Mechanical Engineerin	R	Departmental Elective	
Analysis		Humanities, Social Sciences*	
Departmental Elective		07	
Humanities, Social Sciences*		Free Elective	6
or			_
Free Elective	6		16
		Union Received for Conduction	- 100

Students may elect to take FY 201, 202 and 203 in place of PY 205, 208. Rearrangement of the schedule of courses to accomplish this will be worked out in consultation with the student's adviser.

* See pages 113-115 for information concerning the humanities, social science sequence.

AEROSPACE ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Credits
MA 202 Analytic Geom. & Cal. III . PY 208 General Physica ESM 205 Prin. of Engr. Mech. Humanities, Social Sci. or Pree Elective Physical Education		MAB 261. Aero. Vehicle Performance
	10	

JUNIOR YEAR

nester	Seme	ster	Credits	Spring Se	meeter	Credita
1 Engr 5 Aeros 1 Aero. Prin. o Prin. o ties, Soc	2 301 2 355 2 371 331 H 339 H manitie	Engr. Thermodynamics I Aerodynamics I Aero. Vehicle Struct. I Arin. of Elec. Engr. Prin. of Elec. Engr. Lab s, Social Sciences	3 4 3 3 1	MAE 356 MAE 365 MAE 435 MAE 472 Humanitie	Aerodynamics II Propulsion I Principles of Auto C Aero. Vehicle Struct s, Social Sciences or	4 ontrol 3 II 4
ective	Elect	ive	3* 17			17
			17 SENIO	R YEAR		

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Credits
MAE 478 Aero. Vehicle Design I . MAE 462 Flight Veh. Stab. & Con. MAE 465 Propulsion II		MAE 479 Aero. Vehicle Design II 3 Departmental Elective
Humanities, Social Sciences		Free Electives
Free Electives	6*	15
	18	Hours Required for Graduation

* 27 credit hours of Humanities, Social Sciences and free electives of which 9 credit hours are free electives and 18 credit hours are Humanities and Social Sciences which must be taken from an approved list.

Nuclear Engineering

Burlington Engineering Laboratories

Professor T. S. Elleman, Head of the Department

Associate Professor E. Stam, Coordinator of Advising

Professors: R. P. Gardner, R. L. Murray, R. F. Saxe, K. Verghese, L. R. Zumwalt; Associate Professors: J. R. Bohannon Jr., C. E. Siewert; Extension Specialist; J. Kohl; Health Physicist; R. D. Cross; Reactor Engineer; F. J. Sleinkruger

Nuclear engineering is concerned with the engineering aspects of the control, release and utilization of nuclear energy. Nuclear reactors serve many functions they serve as heat sources for economical electric power plants, are the basis of modern propulsion systems for ships and submarines, and produce fissionable and radioactive isotopes for a variety of peaceful applications. Nuclear methods are applied in medical dispose and exercise scientific research, and the search and engineering principles easential for effective and productive contributions in industrial, university and poverment service.

OPPORTUNITIES

Although the nuclear industry is relatively young, it already represents a major national effort. Reactor development and construction will continue to grow as we become increasingly reliant upon nuclear energy as a substitute for energy from fossii fuels. Industrial applications of radiation will accelerate as the economic potential of such methods becomes even more firmly established. There continues to be a substantial need for nuclear engineers, especially by electric utilities, reactor manufacturers, and regulatory agencies.

CURRICULUM

Nuclear engineers work in nuclear systems research, design, development, testing, operation, environmental protection, and marketing. The Bachelor of Science program prepares graduates for positions in industry or government laboratories or for graduate study (see pages 12-13). The curriculum incorporates basis ciciences and engineering, with emphasis on mathematics and physics, followed by coursework in nuclear science and technology. Attention is given to the engineering design of nuclear reactors and nuclear andiation systems and to energy resources and environmental aspects of nuclear energy.

Facilities for nuclear education include: a one-megawatt pulsing reactor (PUL-STAR), which can be operated at a steady state of 1 MW or pulsed to 2200 MW; a cobalt-60 gamma source, 20,000 curies; solid state detectors and multi-channel analyzers for gamma-ray analysis; analog computers; digital computer, IBM System/S60, Model 75; activation analysis laboratory; and high- and low-level radiochemistry laboratories.

NUCLEAR ENGINEERING CURRICULUM

For the freshman year see page 116.

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 202 Analytic Geometry and Cal PY 208 General Physica MAT 201 Struc. and Prop. Eng. Mt CSC 111 Algorithmic Languages I Humanities and Social Sciences Physical Education	. III 4 4 is 3 2 3 1	MA 301 Appl. Diff. Equations FY 410 Introductory Nuclear ESM 200 Introduction to Mech NE 201 Appl. of Nuclear Ene Humanities and Social Sciences Physical Education	I 3 Physics 4 antics 3 rgy 3
	17		17

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Seme	ster		Credits	Spring 3	Semeste	*			Credit	ta
MAE 301	Engr.	Thermodynamics I	3	MA 401	Appl.	Dif.	Equations	11		3

132

EE 331 Principles of Electrical Engr 3 ESM 303 Fluid Mechanics I	EE 332 Principles of Electrical Engr 3 MAE 303 Engr. Thermodynamics III 3 NE 401 Reactor Analysis and Design 4 Free Elective
_	—
16	16
(TRUCK)	WEAD.

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semeater	Credits
NE 402 Reactor Engineering NE 404 Rad. and Reactor Safe Technical Elective Humanicies and Social Sciences Free Elective	ty	NE 403 Nucl. Engr. Design Pro NE 405 Reactor Systems and E NE Elective Humanities and Social Sciences Free Elective	j
	_		
	16		15

Professional Program in Engineering

The School of Engineering offers professional curricula leading to the degrees Chemical Engineer, Civil Engineer, Electrical Engineer, Industrial Engineer, Materials Engineer, Mechanical Engineer and Nuclear Engineer. A program of study is designed to fit the particular needs of each student.

Professional course work is emphasized rather than research. The curriculum consists of a minimum of 30 credits making up a planned program designed to fit the student's objective.

ADMISSION

Applicants who hold the bachelor's degree in engineering will be admitted to the professional program of the School of Engineering upon presentation of official credentials. For unconditional admission, these credentials must show the completion, with a minimum gradu-point average of 2.5 (C +), of an amount of undergraduate work in the proposed field of professional study corresponding to that normally required for a bachelor's degree in that field.

Admission on a provisional basis may be granted applicants who do not meet the formal requirements. In case of insufficient preparation, prerequisite courses will be prescribed in addition to the normal program requirements.

Application should be filed in the office of the dean of the School of Engineering at least 30 days in advance of the semester in which admission is sought.

GENERAL REGULATIONS

The following regulations of the School of Engineering will be observed:

1) An undergraduate enrolled at North Carolina State University who plans to undertake a professional program and who has fulfilled all requirements for the bachelor's degree except for a few courses, may be permitted to enroll in courses for credit toward the professional degree provided the student has given notice of his purpose to the dean of the School of Engineering.

2) A limited amount of credit to be applied toward the requirements for the professional degree may be transferred to N. C. State from other institutions offering advanced work in engineering. Transfer of credit must be recommended by the head of the department in which the student does his major work and approved by the Dean of Engineering.

 Professional students are classified as post-baccalaureate students and are subject to rules and regulations established by the Dean of Engineering.

4) Grades for completed courses are reported to the Dean of Engineering and to Registration and Records. A minimum grade of "C" must be made in each course to obtain credit. A quality point average of 2.5 (C +) in all course work must be attained to satisfy requirements for a professional degree.

5) Work completed more than six years prior to the date on which the professional degree is to be granted may not be used as credit toward the professional degree, unless approved by the head of the department concerned and the Dean of Engineering.

6) Each professional student will be assigned an adviser in his or her major area. The adviser assists the student in preparing a program of study and counsels him or her in academic work. The student is required to prepare with the adviser's assis-tance, a complete plan of study before the end of the first semester in residence. This program of study is subject to approval by the Dean of Engineering.

Forestry students gain valuable experience through a lecture in the natural setting of Schenck Forest.



FOREST RESOURCES

Biltmore Hall

E. L. Ellwood, Dean

L. C. Saylor, Associate Dean and Coordinator of Advising

The management and utilization of the South's forest resources and produces provide opportunities for challenging professional careers. Porests provide a variety of goods—timber, water, wildlife and recreation environments—wital to the economy and well being of North Carolina. Graduates of the School are qualified for professional positions managing forest lands, or producing the products or managing resource management because the wise use of the products and amenities that can be derived from forest lands is central to preserving environmental quality and the quality of life.

North Carolina is an important forest state. Its 20 million acres of commercial forest land, comprising two-binds of the State's land area, form the base for goods and services valued at approximately five billion dollars annually. Nearly 20 percent of the state's industrial labor force is associated with forest based organizations; forests support the southern region's largest industry. New wood-using industries continue to move into the South, creating multi-billion dollar outputs. Similarly, recreational activities continue to expand as a result of growing population, affuence, mobility and leisure time.

As a result of this growth, forest based industries and governmental agencies need well-educated, technically competent personnel.

Some of the programs in the School of Forest Resources are not duplicated in other Southern Universities, so the Trustees of the University and the Southern Regional Education Board have designated them as regional in nature. As a result no limit is set for enrollments of qualified out-of-state students.

DEGREES

The Bachelor of Science degree is conferred upon the satisfactory completion of any of the four-year undergraduate curricula listed below.

Graduate degrees offered include: Master of Science, Master of Forestry, Master of Recreation Resources, Master of Wood and Paper Science and the Doctor of Philosophy. Applicants should consult the Graduate Catalog for additional information.

FIELD INSTRUCTION AND EXPERIENCE

All students (except those in conservation) are required to present an equivalent of one summer of acceptable work experience. Students consult with their advisers as to what constitutes acceptable employment.

A summer camp is required of all forestry students. This camp follows the sophomore year for resident students. Transfer students attend the camp after completing the junior year at North Carolina State University.

Undergraduates enrolled in recreation resources administration complete a nineweeks internship immediately following the completion of the junior year.

All pulp and paper majors spend at least one summer working in a pulp and paper mill designated by the University.

Wood science and technology students attend a summer practicum following the sophomore year; transfer students attend following the junior year.

Additional field instruction and scheduled trips to representative industries and agencies are required frequently as a part of regular class assignments.

HONORS PROGRAM

Students making exceptional academic records during their freshman year may, with faculty approval, follow an honors program. Honors students develop more

rigorous programs of study, frequently taking advanced courses in mathematics, chemistry, statistics and economics. With the adviser's consent honors students may substitute preferred courses for normally required courses in order to develop strength in special interest areas. Honors students are required to undertake a program of independent study which can involve a research problem or special project during their junior or seniory ear.

EXTENSION

The Forestry Extension program, a part of the Agricultural Extension Service, is the largest program of its type in the United States. It serves landowners, industries and public agencies in the areas of forestry, recreation, wildlife and wood and paper. Its primary responsibility is promoting the application of new ideas developed through research and experience.

In cooperation with the Continuing Education Division, short courses are offered in a number of fields to provide industry and government employees an opportunity to keep abreast of modern developments in techniques and equipment.

FACILITIES AND LABORATORIES

A school library and most classrooms are housed in Biltmore Hall. Among special education facilities in Forest Resources are: 80,000 acres in forests including the Hofmann forest on the coastal plain; the Hill, Schenck, Hope Valley and Goodwin Forests in the Piedmont; and the Slocum summer camp for sophomores in Hill Forest, Durham county, Specialized laboratories unique to the South are the Hodges and research laboratories, as awamilt, a dry Khin and a veneer labor, and the Robertson Laboratory with wood preparation, chemistry, pulping, testing and coloring laboratories, digesters and a small paper machine.

CURRICULA

Five curricula are administered in the School through its Departments of Forestry, Recreation Resources Administration and Wood and Paper Sciences. These programs provide a broad education in the biological and physical sciences as well as a sound cultural background. Students are prepared for careers in the profess' on al fields of conservation, forestry, recreation resources administration, pulp and ty there science and technology, and wood science and technology.

Preshmen have a nearly common core of courses during the first semester allowing deferment of the final selection of a curriculum for two or three semesters. To assist students with a better understanding of their major area of study, introductory courses are given in each curriculum.

Conservation

(Also see Agriculture and Life Sciences.)

M. G. Cook, Major Adviser, School of Agriculture and Life Sciences

L. C. Saylor, Major Adviser, School of Forest Resources

Conservation is wise use, perpetuation, or improvement of natural resources for the long-term benefit of society. Rapid urbanization and industrialization, and increasing population, are increasing pressures on the use of land areas for food and fiber, for wood and water and for recreation. These trends require trained people to make sound judgments in natural resources management and use.

The Schools of Forest Resources and Agriculture and Life Sciences—with strong programs in forestry, recreation, wood and paper science, ecology, soils, wildlife and the basic biological sciences—jointly offer a baccalaureate program in conservation. Conservation graduates are trained in the basic concepts of several disciplines to apply a conservation philosophy to problem-solving in a modern society.

CURRICULUM

Depending upon interests, students enroll in either Forest Resources or Agriculture and Life Sciences. All programs in conservation have common core courses; specialty areas or minors are developed through elective courses.

Conservation provides a broad general education in natural resource management leading to a Bachelor of Science degree, rather than emphasizing technological aspects. Students desiring a more professional emphasis frequently combine the conservation program with a second degree. By the proper choice of electives, one may obtain a dual degree in fields such as botany, forestry, liberal arts, recreation, soil science, wildlife management and zoology.

CONSERVATION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR Fall Semester Credits Spring Semester Credits CH 101 General Chemistry I ALS 103 Introductory Topics in ALS 4 FOR 101 Introduction to Forestry 1 BO 200 Plant Life 02 Physical Education 1 15 MA 111 Algebra & Trigonometry Physical Education Algebra & Trigonometry 4 1

SOPHOMORE YEAR

16

Fall Sex	nester Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 103	General Chemistry II 4	BO 200 Plant Life	
CH 107 GY 120 GY 110 Humanit ZO 221	Principles of Chemistry Elements of Physical Geology 2 Physical Geology Laboratory 1 y-Social Science Electives	ZO 201 Animal Life English Elective Free Elective SSC 200 Soil Science* Physical Education	4
Physical	Resources		16

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semeater	Credits
BO (20) 360 Introduction to E Conservation Elective RRA 241 Recreation Resource tionships Humanity-Social Science Electiv 37 311 Introduction to Statisti	cology 4 Rela- 8 e 3 cs 3	Biological Science Elective Conservation Elective Humanity-Social Science Ele PY 221 College Physics FOR 472 Renewable Resour Management	
	-		_
	16		17
	SENIO	R YEAR	
Same and the second second	2100031000000	Contract of the second statements of	7 (APR) (1994)

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Biological Science Elective . Conservation Elective English Elective ZO 353 Wildlife Managemen		Biological Science Elective Conservation Elective Humanity-Social Science Elect Pree Electives	
Free Electives	4		
	16		15
		Hours Required for Graduation	on128

* Students with non-technical interests may substitute SSC 205 for SSC 200.

Elective courses may be used for emphasizing subject areas in communication, soils, wildlife biology, education and other areas.

Forestry

Biltmore Hall

Professor C. B. Davey, Head of Department

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

LEANGLINN O AND JILSOLAR GO STORM, A W COMPTE E. B. Cowling, M. H. Farrier, L. F. Grand, W. L. Hafer, J. W. Johnson, J. OL, Lanni, D. E. Mareland (USDA), G. Nankong (USP3), T. O. Perry, L. G. Soylor, R. R. Wilkinson, B. J. Zabelj, Admont Professore, G. H. Hepting, J. W. Gornige, E. G. Kahnan, L. J. Watt, C. G. Weill, R. G. Wilson, Professore, G. H. Hepting, J. W. Gornige, T. G. Kahnan, L. J. Watt, C. G. Weill, R. G. Wilson, Professore, G. H. Hepting, J. W. Gornige, T. G. Kahnan, L. J. Matt, C. G. Weill, R. G. Wilson, Professore, G. H. Hepting, J. W. L. T. Schweider, R. Shongyan, P. K. J. Commun. J. Adjunct Associate Professore, W. T. Gladtone, H. T. Schweider, R. Shongyan, F. A. Thomas, J. Assintant Professore, F. P. Han, I. G. Jarvis, R. M. Weit; Terabing Technician; T. V. Gemmor: Research Associater J. M. Chreseman, L. W. Halner, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, M. W. Halner, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, L. W. Haller, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, M. W. Haller, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, L. W. Haller, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, M. W. Haller, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, L. W. Haller, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, M. W. Haller, Elseward Associater J. M. Chreseman, M. W. Haller, Elseward Associater J. M.

EXTENSION

Professors: W. T. Huxter-Leader Forestry Section, J. C. Jones; Professors Emeriti; W. M. Keller, F. E. Whitfield: Associate Professors; R. S. Douglass, E. M. Jones; Assistant Professors; J. R. McGraw, W. M. Stanton, A. J. Weber; Specialist. L. H. Harkins

CURRICULUM

The forestry curriculum provides students a basic educational background of biological, physical, and social sciences, humanities, mathematics and communication skills. Interspersed throughout the curriculum are forestry courses that deal with a wide variety of professional activities.

The goal of the program is a good education in the management and protection of rural and urban forest lands and resources, and the environment which they influence. Academic studies on campus are supplemented by practical laboratory exercises in forest areas, and the sophomore year is followed by an intensive 10-week summer camp experience in the Coastal Plain, Piedmont and Mountain regions of North Carolina.

Three months of acceptable work experience are required for graduation with a Bachelor of Science degree in forestry.

FORESTRY FIELDS OF SPECIALIZATION

The concentrations in forestry include a) general forestry, b) business operations, c) forestry biometry, d) watershed management, e) forest biology, f) wildlife management, g) harvesting operations, h) recreation, i) conservation and j) wood technology. A student selects a concentration and schedules appropriate approved courses.

DUAL DEGREE PROGRAMS

Programs have been arranged with economics and business, entomology, rereation resources administration, soil science, and zoology, whereby students can obtain, in addition to the Bachelor of Science degree in forestry, a second Bachelor of Science degree in agricultural economics, conservation, entomology, natural resource recreation management, soil science or wildlife management. These joint programs atually require additional credits above the forestry contoperational credits in their four-year program or by enrolling for an extra semester or equivalent summer session.

OPPORTUNITIES

Graduates are in demand by state and federal land-managing agencies, by industrial concerns growing wood as a raw material, and by other organizations and agencies such as the agricultural extension service. Some graduates, after acquiring professional forestry experience, are self-employed as consultants and as operators or owners of forest-related businesses.

FORESTRY CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credite
B0 200 Piant Life 4 MA 112 Analytic Geom. Cale. A 4 CH 101 General Chemistry 4 VENG 111 Composition & Rhetoric 3 FPGR 101 Introduction to Forestry 1 Physical Education 1	fCH 103 (107) General Chemistry 4 MA 212 Analytic Geom. Calc. B 5 ENG 112 Composition & Reading 5 FOR 210 Dendrology (Gymnosperms) 2 'Humanity-Social Science Elec. 3 'Physical Education 1
17	16

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
'PY 221 College Physics 5 'WPS 202 Wood Strue, Prop. 3 'POR 211 Dendrology (Angiosperms) 2 'FOR 201 Intro. to For. Mensuration 2 'English-Speech Elec. 3 'Physical Education 1	¹ EB 212 Economics of Agriculture
16	17

SUMMER CAMP

FOR 204	Silviculture 2
FOR 26	Dendrology 1
FOR 26	Forest Protection 2
FOR 27-	Map. & Mensuration 4
FOR 28	Utilization 1
	10

All students select an option by the beginning of the junior year at the latest.

JUNIOR YEAR

	Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
1	ENG 301 Intro. to Forest In ST 311F Intro. to Statistics FOR 219 Forest Econ. & Op Humanity-Social Science Elec Option Requirement	sects 3 ser 3 	FOR 452 Silvics PP (FOR) 318 Forest Patl Alumanity-Social Science El Option Requirement VFree Elective	4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4
	and the second process in the second	<u> </u>		
		15		17

WORK EXPERIENCE*

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
FOR 405 Forest Land Man Option Requirements Free Elective	agement 5 	FOR 406 Forest Land In Planning Option Requirements	wentory and

¹The Freshman year course offerings as shown here assume that entrance test scores suggest readiness for MA 112 and CH 101. Appropriate substitutions will be made where test scores indicate the need to start at a different level.

*Three months of acceptable work experience are required for graduation.

Recreation Resources Administration

Biltmore Hall

Professor T. I. Hines, Head of the Department

Professors: W. E. Smith, R. E. Sternloff, Associate Professor: M. R. Warren Jr.; Adjunct Associate Professor: J. S. Suvens Jr.; Associate Professor Emeriti: G. A. Hammon, L. L. Miller, C. C. Stott: Assistant Professors: D. L. Erkehon, P. K. McKnilly, C. D. Siderelli, Adjunct Assistant Professors: J. H. Brendle Jr., H. K. Cordell, J. H. Moses; Teaching Techniciane: B. E. Clapp, B. E. Wilson; Adjunct Instructor: R. L. Bucker, W. C. Singletzur Jr.

139

Standards adopted by the recreation profession make college graduation a requirement for professional recreation employment. North Carolina State University has facilities, staff, curriculum, program and an established reputation for comprehensive professional education in recreation and parks.

The curriculum of Recreation Resources Administration offers a broad general educational background, basic professional and technical courses, and the opportunity to specialize in a particular field of recreation.

RECREATION RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION CURRICULUM

The recreation resources administration curriculum fulfills the needs of the graduate who will be employed by federal, state and local governmental agencies. private enterprises, industry and business, voluntary and quasi-public agencies and other private groups. General education courses are in biology, psychology, history and political science, English, mathematics, chemistry and economics. Specialized courses are in statistics, research methods, computer science, and landscape horticulture. Professional courses, applying directly to the needs of the recreator and his profession, cover recreation philosophy, management techniques and skills, fiscal operation, supervision, comprehensive and site planning, programming, administration, etc.

CONCENTRATIONS

A student may study the application of recreation management to a particular environment by following one of these concentrations:

Commercial Recreation-A background in economics, personnel management, accounting, marketing and business is necessary.

Institutional Recreation-Youth service agencies, corrective institutions and private agencies require that a graduate have emphasis in sociology and psychology.

Urban Park Management-Additional courses in applied biology, horticulture, soils, municipal government and community organization are required.

Natural Resource Recreation Management-Requires professional competence in natural resource management where there is a major concern with the preservation, wise use and improvement of recreation resources and opportunities as they occur in the forest environment.

Recreation Planning-A background is required in air photo interpretation, economics, governmental planning and community organization in addition to the core curriculum courses.

Recreation Program Management-A broad knowledge in face-to-face leadership techniques and skills involving the promotion and management of athletics, arts and crafts, music, dramatics and other recreation activities.

Natural Resource Interpretive-The management and promotion of the natural resource interpretive program requires a background in communication skills and an emphasis in the biological sciences.

Historical Resources Interpretive-The promotion, operation and management of the interpretive program provided for historical buildings and sites require the use of communicative knowledge and skills and a background in anthropology and history.

RECREATION RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
BS 100 General Biology	EB 201 Economics I or EB 212 Economics of Agriculture
MA 122 Mathematics of Finance	RRA 241 Recreation Resource Relat
16.10	17

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 101 General Chemistry CH 101 Foundations of Ch RRA 215 Maintenance & (SOC 202 Principles of Soc SOC 301 Human Behavior Elective Writing Elective	7 I or emistry	RRA 216 Maintenance & C FOR (WPS) 273 Quantitati in Forest CSC 200 Introduction to C Their Uses	ve Methods Resources or omputers &
Physical Education		ST 311 Introduction to Sta Concentration Physical Education	tistics 3 3 1

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
BO (ZO) 380 Introduction to Ecology 4 RRA 381 Prin. of Recreation Palming 3 RRA 358 The Recreation Program 4 !Concentration	RRA 359 Recreation & Park Supervision . 3 RRA 451 Facility & Site Planning

SUMMER SESSION (9 weeks)

RRA 475 Recreation and Park Internship9

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
HS 201 Principles of Horticulu #HS 342 Landscape Horticultu RRA 453 Admin. Policies & E Social Science-Humanity Electi iConcentration	ture or re	RRA 454 Recreation & Park RRA 491 Spec. Prob. in Recr SOC 416 Research Methods . Concentration Free Elective	Finance 3 eation or
Free Elective			15

Wood and Paper Science

Biltmore Hall

Professor I. S. Goldstein, Head of the Department

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Professor: A. C. Barefoot, R. M. Carter, E. B. Cowling, E. L. Ellwood, J. S. Gratal, C. A. Hart, R. O. Hichings, R. G. Perrom, R. J. Thomas. Adjusct Professor: T. Koch, W. T. McKarn, F. Y. Vokey, C. S. Nogern, D. H. J. Baensen, I. Ajurd, Ansovida: Professors and the state of the state of

EXTENSION

Professor: M. P. Levi, Leader, Wood Products Section; Associate Professor Emeritus; L. H. Hobbs; Assistant Professor: S. J. Hanover; Instructor; E. L. Dean; Specialists; R. C. Allison, L. G. Jahn

16

¹ Of the 24 hours in the various concentration areas, 9 to 16 hours are required specifically for the selected concentration and 8 to 15 hours are elected from controlled areas.

² Required for Urban Park Management Concentration.

The wood industries have been a vital part of North Carolina's economy for over 300 years. North Carolina ranks high in the manufacture of hardwood, plywood, and wooden furniture, rough lumber and railroad tie production and the manufacture of pulp and paper. The value of forest products produced annually in the state exceeds three billion dollars. Seventeen percent of the state's labor force is employed in the wood industries.

The Department of Wood and Paper Science offers two curricula leading to Bachelor of Science degrees—wood science and technology and puper acience and technology—to educate persons for careers in the wood based and allied industries or in government agencies concerned with wood resources. Wood acience and technology is concerned with the technical aspects of wood and its processing into reconstituted and manufactured products. Pulp and paper science and technology deals specifically with wood fibers and their processing for paper and wood based chemicals.

PULP AND PAPER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

Robertson Laboratory

Professor R. G. Hitchings, In Charge

This curriculum prepares people for technical work in the rapidly growing pulp and paper industry which ranks fifth among all American industries. This is primarily a Southern industry with over 60 percent of the nation's pulpwood produced in the South. Careers include process engineers, product development engineers, technical service engineers, quality control supervisors, process control chemists and production supervisors. After basic science courses, the students study in the specialized Robertson Pulp and Paper Laboratory in wood pulp processes, chemical and by-products recovery, pulp bleaching, and in the various papermaking operations, such as refining, sizing, filling, dyeing, formation, coating and the converting of paper.

Pulp and paper is a regional program approved by the Southern Regional Education Board as the undergraduate program to serve the Southeast in this field. Approximately 70 undergraduate scholarships are granted annually to students by more than 100 company members composing the Pulp and Paper Foundation.

All pulp and paper majors spend at least one summer working in a pulp or paper mill designated by the University. One hour of academic credit is granted after completion of 12 weeks of mill work and presentation of a satifactory report. In addition to this minimum summer work requirement, students are urged to work in mills the two other summers between academic years to gain valuable practical experience.

This curriculum leads to a Bachelor of Science in pulp and paper science and technology. Three programs are available emphasizing the technology requestion neering or scientific aspects of pulping and papermaking. The technology program provides a broad background for those students anticipating carcers in mill operations or with paper industry supplier organizations. Greater depth in the underlying elemitic principles or their applications can be obtained from the science and fifth year program leading to a second degree, a Bachelor of Science in chemical engineering, is available.

PULP AND PAPER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY CURRICULUM

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 101 General Chemist ENG 111 Composition ar MA 112 Analytic Geomet Calculus A*	ry I 4 ad Rhetoric 3 ry &	CH 107 Principles of Chemists ENG 112 Composition & Readi WPS 242 Fiber Analysis MA 212 Analytic Geometry &	ry 4 ing 3 3

	Science					 	 		1
Social Sci	ence-Hum	anity	Elect	ive'	••	 			3
Physical F	Education						١,		1

	Calculus H	•			 a,	÷	÷		2		÷	÷	3
E 101	Engineering	Graphic	8	I.				 					2
Physical	Education							 .,		÷			1
													-
													16

16

• Honors students take MA 102, 201 and 202 •• Basic economics course recommended

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 220 Introductory Organic C PY 211 General Physics [*] ST 361 Introduction to Statistic Engineers	Themistry 4 :s for 3	CH 315 Quantitative Analysis PY 212 General Physics* WPS (FOR) 273 Quantitative Forest Resou	Methods in rces
Physical Education		Social Science-Humanity Electi-	ve 3
Social Science-Humanity Electiv	e 3	Physical Education	
Free Elective	3		
	_		15
	10		

. Honors students take PY 205, 208

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Seme	ster Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 331 I CHE 301 WPS 211 WPS 321 WPS 331 MAE 307	Introductory Physical Chemistry 4 Elements of Chemical Engineering	Engineering Elective* CHE 302 Elements of Cher Engineering WPS 322 Pulp & Paper TV WPS 322 Wood & Pulping Free Elective	nical 3 schnology II 3 Chemiatry 4 3 16
Social Scie	ence-Humanity Elective 3		
	_		
	18		

* EE 331, 350, IE 301 or CHE 225

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Seme	ster Credits	Spring Semester	Credite
WPS 471 WPS 411 WPS 491	Pulping Process Analysis 3 Pulp/Paper Unit Processes 3 Senior Problems in Wood &	WPS 403 Paper Process An WPS 412 Pulp & Paper Uni WPS 463 Plant Inspections	alysis 8 t Processes II . 3
Social Sci WPS 413	Paper Science	Social Science-Humanity Elec Free Elective	tive 3
Technical	Elective		16
		Hours Required for Graduation	on

PULP AND PAPER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY CURRICULUM

SCIENCE PROGRAM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester Credity	Spring Semester	Credits
ENG 111 Composition & Ebeorie Th 101 Concert Chemistry I WA 102 Analytic Geometry & Calculus I WPS 101 Intro. to Wood and Paper Science Science - Humanity Elective* Rysical Education	 ENG 112 Composition & Reading CH 107 Principles of Chemistry. MA 201 Analytic Geometry & Ca E 101 Engineering Graphica I WPS 242 Fiber Analysis Physical Education 	I

* Basic economics course recommended

143

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 221 Organic Chemistry I MA 202 Analytic Geometry & Calcul PY 205 General Physics Social Science-Humanity Elective Physical Education	us III . 4 	CH 223 Organic Chemistry II . MA 301 Applied Differential Equations I PY 208 General Physics Free Elective Physical Education	4

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
CH 431 Physical Chemistry I	CH 433 Physical Chemistry II
CH 315 Quantitative Analysis	17

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
WPS 471 Pulping Process Analysis 3 WPS 491 Senior Problems in Wood & Paper Science	WPS 403 Paper Process Analysis
Social Science-Humanity Electives	Teennear Electives
16	Hours Required for Graduation

PULP AND PAPER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY CURRICULUM CHEMICAL ENGINEERING PROGRAM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
ENG 112H Composition and Res CH 101 General Chemistry I WPS 101 Intro. to Wood and Pa Science MA 102 Analytic Geometry & Cal Social Science-Humanity Elective Physical Education	ading* 3 	E 101 Engineering Graphics CH 107 Principles of Chemis WPS 242 Piber Analysis MA 201 Analytic Geometry & CSC 111 Algorithmic Langur Physical Education	I 2 try 4 Calculus II 4 sges I 2 1 16
	10		

" If not qualified, take ENG 111 and 112

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester (Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 221 Organic Chemistry I PY 205 General Physics	4	CH 223 Organic Chemistry II MA 301 Applied Differential	
MA 202 Analytic Geometry & Calculus I	III. 4	Equations I	
CHE 205 Chemical Processes Principles	3	CHE 225 Chemical Process Syst	ema 3
Physical Education		FI 208 General Physics	
	16	Physical Education	1
			-
			18

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semeater Credit	8
WPS 211 Pulp & Paper Internship 1	WPS 322 Pulp and Paper Technology II	3
CH 431 Physical Chemistry I	dynamica	3
CH 432 Physical Chemistry I Laboratory 1	CHE 327 Separation Processes I	3
CHE 311 Transport Processes I	WPS 332 Wood and Pulping Chemistry 4 Social Science-Humanity Elective	
-------------------------------	--	
Free Elective 3		
	16	
17		

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
WPS 471 Pulping Process Ana WPS 411 Pulp & Paper Unit 1 WPS 491 Senior Problems in	alysis 3 Processes I 3 Wood &	WPS 403 Paper Process A WPS 412 Pulp & Paper U WPS 463 Plant Inspections	nalysis 3 nit Processes II . 3
WPS 413 Paper Properties and Additives	1 d 	Technical Elective Social Science-Humanity El- Free Elective	ective
Social Science-Humanity Electi-	ves 6		16
	16	Hours Required for Graduat	tion

WOOD SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

Professor R. M. Carter, In Charge

Wood science and technology is an applied science of an inter-disciplinary nature utilizing the natural sciences, mathematics, engineering and economics to understand wood and its processing. It is a materials science, but also involves industrial manufacturing and management. The wood technologist's job is related to engineering; but, unlike the engineer, one's educational exposure to wood science makes one capable of applying knowledge in such wood processes as machining, seasoning, gluing and finishing.

OPPORTUNITIES

The wood technologist's scientific engineering, industrial knowledge and specialty in the properties and behavior of wood qualify him or her for positions in today's modern wood manufacturing industries.

Careers include industrial positions with companies manufacturing lumber, wener, plywood, particle and fiber boards and consumer wood products such as furniture. Wood technologista are also in demand by suppliers to wood manufacturing industries, such as chemical and machinery companies. Policy making opportunities are available with state and federal government in research, marketing or extension activities.

Wood is a renewable biological resource requiring less energy for processing than other materials. Therefore, the wood technologist can help improve the environment by developing cleaner processes, working with a renewable resource and creating policies governing environmental development.

FIELDS OF SPECIALIZATION

The program provides the opportunity to follow concentrations in a discipline outside the department to the extent of a minimum of 21 credit hours. The student may develop a second area of concentration which can be applied to the field of wood science and technology and which can also provide a base for subsequent graduate work in wood science and technology or in the concentration. Concentrations are available in: a) economics, b) quantitative analysis, c) biology and biochemistry, d) chemistry, e) harvesting operations and f) political science. Concentrations other than those listed may be arranged through the department.

DUAL DEGREE PROGRAM

A dual degree program is available with the Department of Economics and Business whereby students can obtain, in addition to a Bachelor of Science in wood science and technology, a second Bachelor of Science in economics.

Additional credits beyond those required for the single degree program are necessary. Capable students can usually obtain additional credits within the four years of the regular undergraduate program.

CURRICULUM

Students study nature of wood as a natural resource and its processing by means of a systematic study of the properties of wood and the processes involved in its utilization and manufacture.

The curriculum's flexibility enables students to specialize in areas of interest as they apply to the wood science and technology field. Sound mathematics and natural science background allows a material science approach to wood to develop concurrently with training in the processing technology of wood and wood based products and in decision making applied to wood product manufacturing.

products and in decision making applied to wood product manufacturing. After the sophomore year students attend a six-week wood process laboratory practicum in the Brandon P. Hodges Wood Products Laboratory. Students then intern in industry or in institutional research.

During the program's final two years, students choose a concentration in another discipline outside of the department.

WOOD SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Credits
MA 112 Analytic Geometry & Calculu CH 101 General Chemistry I ENG 111 Composition & Rhetoric WPS 101 Intro. to Wood and Paper Science	8 A* . 4 4 3	MA 212 Analytic Geometry & Calculus B* . 3 CH 103 General Chemistry II
Social Science-Humanity Elective Physical Education	3 1	Physical Education

16

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
EB 201 Economics I or EB 212 Economics of Agricul PY 221 College Physics Social Science-Humanity Elect WPS 202 Wood Structure & Physical Education	ture	Social Science-Humanity Electiv WPS 203 Wood Structure & P WPS 220 Wood Protection Concentration Elective Pree Elective Physical Education	re

SUMMER PRACTICUM

Credits

WPS 205 Wood	Wood	Products	Practicum .								5		
WPS	210	Forest	Products	Internship	1	6	٠	• •	ł	••	٠	1	

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Se	mester	Credits
Social Science-Humanity Electiv ST 361 Introduction to Statistic	e 3 :s for	Social Sci WPS 302	ence-Humanity Elective Wood Processing II	3
WPS 301 Wood Processing I		WPS 316 WPS 344	Wood-Polymer Princip Introduction to Quality	ples 3
WPS 315 Introduction to Wood Principles	- Polymer	WPS 401	Control	
Concentration Elective			Paper Science	1
	14	Concentra	tion Elective	
				16

SENIOR YEAR

	0.01110	
Fall Semes	ter Credita	Spring Semester Credits
Social Scie WPS 434 WPS 441 WPS 491	nce-Humanity Elective	WPS 442 Wood Mechanics & Design 3 Concentration Electives
Concentrat	Paper Science	15
		Hours Required for Graduation
	16	

Students with mathematical aptitude and interest are encouraged to substitute MA 102, MA 201
and MA 202 for the mathematical sequence listed.

LIBERAL ARTS

R. O. Tilman, Dean

W. B. Toole III, Associate Dean

The School of Liberal Arts offers programs of study which lead to baccalaureate and advanced degrees in the disciplines comprising the humanities and social sciences, and also offers courses in these areas which are part of the programs of all undergraduate students in the University. In this way the University provides an opportunity for its students to prepare for a full life in professions and occupations that require intellectual flexibility, broad knowledge, and a basic comprehension of human beings and their problems.

Nine departments are included in the School of Liberal Arts: economics and business (also a department in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences), English, history, foreign languages and literatures, philosophy and religion, physical education, political science, sociology and anthropology (also a department in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences) and speech-communication. Undergraduate majors are offreed in economics, accounting, business management, English, history, French, Spanish, philosophy, political science, sociology, speechcommunication, and multi-disciplinary studies. In some departments special concentrations are available within the major programs: e.g., writing and editing (egr). A tascher education option is available in English, speech-communication, French, Spanish, and social studies (history, economics, political science, sociology). Degrees granted include the Bachelor of Arts, the Bachelor of Science, He Master of Arts, and the Doctor of Philosophy, as well as professional degrees in economics, political science, and sociology.

BACHELOR OF ARTS PROGRAM

FRESHMAN YEAR

ENG 111 Composition & Bioteorie	Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
SOPHOMORE YEAR Fail Sensator Credita Spring Sensator Credita Identification 1 International Sensator 3 Bective 3 Social Science 3 Social Science 3 Dective 3 Physical Education 1 Physical Education 1 JUNION YEAR JUNION YEAR Sensator Credita Fall Sensator 6 Major 6 SENIOR YEAR 16 16 16 Fall Sensator 6 Spring Sensator Credita Sensator 6 Major 6 Spring Sensator Sensator 6 Dective 6 16 Sensator 6 Spring Sensator Credita Sensator 0 Major 6 16 Sensator 0 Major 6 16 Sensator 0 Major 16 16	ENG 111 Composition & F History* Mathematics** Foreign Laguage 201 (Inter Social Science*** Physical Education	hetoric 3 34 (mediate)*** 3 3 	ENG 112 Composition & R History Mathematics Philosophy**** Social Science Physical Education	eading
Fall Senseter Oralis Spring Senseter Oralis Intersture 3 Literature 4 Natural Science 3 Literature 5 Destror 3 Scient Science 4 Bestive 3 Area Elective 5 Bestive 3 Area Elective 5 Bestive 1 Physical Educetion 1 JUNION YEAR 16-17 16-17 JUNION YEAR 5 10 Fall Senseter Oralis Spring Senseter Credit Major 1 10 10 Fall Senseter Oralis Spring Senseter Credit Generater Oralis Spring Senseter Credit Fall Senseter Oralis Spring Senseter Credit Generater Oralis Spring Senseter Credit Junion 1 10 10		SOPHOMO	RE YEAR	
Literature 3 Literature 3 Diettre 3 Social Science 3 Diettre 3 Social Science 3 Diettre 3 Social Science 3 Diettre 3 Area Elective 3 Diettre 3 Area Elective 3 Physical Education 1 Physical Education 1 JuNIOR YEAR Gradita Spring Semaster Credita Major 6 Major 6 Electives 6 Electives 6 Fall Semaster Credita Spring Semaster Credita Fall Semaster Credita Spring Semaster Credita Sention YEAR 15 15 16 Sention YEAR Gradita Spring Semaster Credita Disclives 6 Major 6 15 10 10 10 10	Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
JUNIOR YEAR Fall Semaster Ordita Spring Semaster Spring Semaster Ordita Spring Semaster Ord	Literature***** Natural Science Elective Social Science Elective Physical Education	3 3 3 3 3 1 16-17	Literature Natural Science Social Science Elective Area Elective Physical Education	
Fall Semeater Oradia Spring Semeater Oradia Biger 6 Biger 6 15 15 15 Fall Semeater Oradia Spring Semeater Credit Jastron 6 Mojor 6 SENIOR YEAR Oradia Spring Semeater Credit Destives 0 Mojor 6 15 10 10 10		JUNIOI	R YEAR	
Major 6 Major 8 Electives 0 Destives 6 15 15 16 16 SENIOR YEAR Ordita Spring Senaster Ordita Spring Senaster Ordita Major 9 Major 6 Electives 0 16 15 16 16 16	Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
15 SERVICO YEAR Fall Semester Oredite Spring Semester Oredite Major 9 Major 6 Electives 15 15 15	Major******* Electives		Major Electives	9 6
SENIOR YEAR Fall Senester Ordita Spring Senester Ordita Major 9 Major 6 Blectives 6 Electives 9 15 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		15		15
Pall Semester Credits Spring Semester Credit Major 9 Major 6 Electives 6 15 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		SENIO	RYEAR	
Major 9 Major 6 Electives 6 Electives 9 15 15	Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
15 15	Major Electives	9 	Major Electives	
Mouth Modulton (Wednetion 194		15	Hours Required for Graduat	10

- A two-semester program including a course concerned with pre-industrial Western or non-Western societies (HI 204, 207, 208, 209, 215, 218, 263, 264, 265, or 266), and another dealing with the United States or post-industrial Western societies (HI 205, 210, 211, 233, 241, 242, 244, or 272).
- ** Two semesters required for economics and business or sociology majors (MA 111-112 or Two semesters required for economics and business or sociology majors (MA 111-112 or the equivalent required for economics and business; the same recommended for sociology but any two mathematics courses other than MA 115 allowed). For all other liberal arts majors the requirement may be satisfied with any two mathematics courses other than MA 115 or one course other than MA 115 plus a course in computer science, statistics, or logic.
- *** Proficiency required at the first-semester intermediate level in French, Spanish, German, Russian, Italian, Latin, Greek, or Portuguese. Proficiency at the second-semester intermediate level in one of these languages is required for English, speech-communication, and foreign language majors.
- **** The requirements call for twelve hours of social science representing at least three of the following disciplines: anthropology, economics, political science, psychology, sociology. At least nine of these hours must be outside the student's major field.

- programs call for 30 hours of work above the basic courses in a discipline.

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE PROGRAM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credite	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 101 General Chemistry ENG 111 Composition & I Mathematics* Physical Education Humanities/Social Science	r I	CH 107 Principles of Chemists or CH 103 General Chemistry II ENG 112 Composition & Reas Mathematics Physical Education Humanities/Social Science Ele	y ing
			14-15

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semestor	Credits	Spring Semeater	Credits
PHI 205 Problems & Types of P Mathematics PY 205 or 211 General Physics . Physical Education Foreign Language/English Litera	hilosophy : . 3 	Humanities/Social Science E Course IMajor**** Mathematics PY 208 or 212 General Phys Physical Education Foreign Languages/English	lective 3 3 sics 4 Literature 3
			1

JUNIOR YE 1

Fall Semester	Credite
BS 100 General	Biology 4
History or Philos	ophy of Science***** 3
Course II-Major	
Course III-Majo	r
Advanced Technol	ogy or Science
Course I ******	

16.17

EAR					
Spring Semester	1	с,		d	ta
Humanities/Social Science Elective	 				3
Course IV-Major	 		2		3
Course V-Major	 	2	1		3
Advanced Technology or Science					
Course II	 Ξ.		ŝ,	.3	-4
Zoology 201 Animal Life or					
Botany 200 Plant Life	 				4

16-17

CENIOR VEAD

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Course VI—Major Course VII—Major Advanced Technology or Science & Electives	3 Course II .3-4	Course VIII—Major Course IX (Seminar in Major Advanced Technology or Scier Course IV Electives	r) 3 ice
	10-16		15-16
		Total Mason Repuised for Car	dustion 197

* One of the following four-course sequences: 1) MA 102, 201, 202 and 231, 301, 312, 405; 2) MA 112, 212, 114, 214.

 Twelve hours in humanities and/or social sciences in areas outside major discipline.
 Six hours of foreign language and/or English literature at 200 level or above.
 Twenty-seven hours are required in economics, English, history, philosophy, or political acience. ***** One of the following: HI 322, HI 321, PHI 405, HI 341, or MA 433

****** A 15-hour concentration is required in some area of science or technology.

COOPERATIVE EDUCATION IN THE B.A. AND B.S. PROGRAMS

Cooperative Education in Liberal Arts seeks to broaden the student's intellectual horizons and at the same time provide an introduction to the world of business, industry, government, or finance in preparation for a career after graduation. The freshman and senior years are usually spent on campus while the sophomore and junior years are devoted to alternate periods of on-campus study and off-campus work. The student is paid by the employer for work experiences. Ordinarily the program takes five years to complete, but students who are willing to take an average of 18 hours a semester and attend summer school can finish in four years.

Further information can be obtained from the Director of Cooperative Education in Liberal Arts (124-D Tompkins Hall).

IOINT LIBERAL ARTS-ENGINEERING PROGRAM

Some students may want to combine a Bachelor of Science in engineering with either a Bachelor of Science or Bachelor of Arts in liberal arts. When the two are carried along together, the double degree program can be completed in five years. Those interested should contact the Director of the Freshman Engineering Division and the Associate Dean of Liberal Arts.

Economics and Business

Patterson Hall

Professor W. D. Toussaint, Head of the Department

Professor B. M. Olsen, Assistant Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Professor F. D. Sobering, Assistant Head of the Department, In Charge of Extension

H. T. Daniel, Scheduling Officer

TEACHING RESEARCH AND EXTENSION

IEACHING, RESEARCH AND EARLENGIGUE, E. B. Erickson, R. M. Fearn, D. G. Harwood, D. M. Howver, L. A. Ihnen, P. R. Johnson, R. A. King, H. L. Liner, G. A. Mathia, T. E. Nichols Jr., K. C. Pascor, W. E. & Paccine, C. R. Pagla, H. A. Shirhiper, J. M. Sangarose, J. S. Barnetto, T. S. Barnetto, T. B. Sangarose, J. K. Barnetto, T. B. Barnetto, J. S. Barnetto, T. B. Barnetto, J. S. Barnetto, T. B. Barnetto, J. S. Charletto, R. B. Likon, J. S. Charletto, J. S. Charletto, R. B. Charletto, J. S. Charletto, R. B. Charletto, H. R. Elskinsah, R. S. Ferwick, B. L. Gardner, H. C. Gilliam, Jr. (USDA), L. H. Hammond, C. W. Harrell Jr., D. M. Holdhausen, H. A. Honmon, Nammal, E. J. Poleis Jr., R. F. Serrit, J. C. Polinettorer Jr., P. S. Bonen, R. E. Sylla, J. W. Wilson; Associate Professor: R. L. Clark, L. E. Danielson, D. B. Diamond, J. E. Bally, J. D. J. Hath, A. Gollant, T. J. Grennes, C. R. Kneeber, J. S. Lao, M. P. Lao, R. H. Kultan, M. J. Kandia, J. E. Lao, D. J. Fult, A. R. Gallant, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kneeber, J. S. Lao, M. K. J. Mangha, J. E. Barly, D. J. Fult, A. R. Gallant, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kneeber, J. S. Lao, M. P. Mang, M. S. McKing, J. E. Barly, D. J. Fult, A. R. Gallant, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kneeber, J. S. Lao, M. P. Mang, M. S. McKing, J. E. Barly, D. J. Fult, A. R. Gallant, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kneeber, J. S. Lao, M. K. J. Wangha, J. E. Barly, D. J. Fult, A. R. Gallant, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kober, J. S. Lao, M. W. J. Kastor, J. K. Baylotto, J. E. Barly, D. J. Fult, A. R. Gallant, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kober, J. S. Lao, M. W. J. Kastor, J. D. J. Fult, A. R. Glaint, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kober, J. J. Lao, M. K. J. Wangha, J. K. Barlotto, J. E. Barly, J. J. Fult, A. R. Gallant, T. J. Gorense, C. R. Kober, J. S. Lao, M. W. J. Wangha, J. K. Barlotto, J. K. Barlotto, J. K. Barlotto, J. S. Barlotto, J. K. Barlotto, J. K. Barlotto, J. K. Barlotto, J. K. Barlotto, J. S. Barlotto, J. J. K. Barlotto, J. S. Barlotto, J

Professors Emeriti; J. C. Matthews Jr., E. M. Stallings, O. G. Thompson, Roby P. Uzie, Instructors: A. M. Beals Jr.; W. P. Brown, M. R. Killiard, M. T. Holcomb, D. M. Holmes, J. M. Jefferys, E. W. Leonard, T. N. Taylor: Special Leaturers: C. L. Bergold, G. A. Gunderson, W. P. Windham: Extension sion Specialists: C. E. Hammond, S. C. Riddick, S. R. Satter: Associate Members of the Foculty: R. H. Berhard (Industrial Engineering), W.D. Cooper (Textil Fechology), D. L. Holley (Forestry)

The economics and business program develops in the student critical and manbytical skills which underlie the ability to understand contemporary problems and institutions, both in their historical setting and under conditions of change. The curriculum furnishes the academic background necessary for positions in industry, government service and graduate work (see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog) in economics, business and the social sciences.

The Department of Economics and Business offers degrees in several undergraduate fields of study. These include the Bachelor of Arts degrees in accounting, business management, economics and the Bachelor of Science degree in economics. In addition, the department offers the social studies teacher education option to prepare the student for "A" certification in North Carolina secondary schools.

The department is administered jointly by the Schools of Agriculture and Life Sciences and Liberal Arts. For information on agricultural economics, see pages 66-67.

The department also provides service courses for the various technical schools and the Division of Continuing Education. An increasing number of curricula now offer a minor program in economics or business.

The department maintains a library including technical reference books, major professional journals and government publications. Research publications from other institutions throughout the United States are on file. Computational facilities are available for students whose research problems involve extensive analysis of data, as well as for those students who want to learn to use computer facilities. The department has a specially trained of societate dy the Triangle University Computational Center. Access is also available to other medium speed terminals and an IBM System/360 Model 40 located on the University campus.

BACHELOR OF ARTS IN ECONOMICS

The Bachelor of Arts degree in economics consists of 27 hours in prescribed and elected courses. Of these, 12 hours are required in the core. The remaining 15 hours are economics electives which are primarily society oriented.

		Credits	Credite
EB EB	301 302	Production and Prices	EB 490 Senior Seminar in Economics 3 Restrictive Electives in Economics
EB	350	Economics and Business Statistics	21

BACHELOR OF ARTS IN ACCOUNTING

The Bachelor of Arts degree in accounting consists of 39 hours in prescribed and elected courses. Of these, 12 hours are required in the core. The remaining 27 hours are divided among six hours of electives in economics and 21 hours in accounting courses.

	Credits	Credits
EB 301	Production and Prices 3	ACC 468 Professional Accountancy
EB 302	Aggregate Economic Analysis: Theory and Policy 3	Resume
EB 350	Economics and Business	Accounting Concentration
	Statistics	39

* ST 311, 361, or 371 may be substituted for EB 350.

BACHELOR OF ARTS IN BUSINESS MANAGEMENT

The Bachelor of Arts degree in business management consists of 33 hours in prescribed and elected courses. Of these, 18 hours are required as the core. The remaining 15 hours are divided among six hours of electives in economics and nine hours from three of the five areas of business concentration.

	Credita	Credits
ACC 260	Accounting I-Concepts of Financial Reporting	EB 307 Business Law I
EB 301 EB 302	Production and Prices	Restricted Electives in Economics
EB 350	Theory and Policy 3 Introduction to Methods of	Concentration S
	Economic Analysis* 3	33

* ST 311, 361, or 371 may be substituted for EB 350.

SOCIAL STUDIES TEACHER EDUCATION OPTION

The Bachelor of Arts degree with a major in economics, aocial studies teacher education option, consists of a modified economics major plus 24 hours of complementary courses in history, sociology, anthropology and political science. Additional courses in psychology and education (including student teaching) in the 129 hour program complete the requirements for "A" certification. The social studies teacher education program is open to majors in acomonis, history, political aclence, and sociology and anthropical. Admission to the program, however, is limited to apbenic competition and dedication to teaching.

		Credi	ta 👘	Credits
EB	301	Production and Prices	3	Restricted Electives in Economics
EB	302	Aggregate Economic Analysis:		
		Theory and Policy	3	Total Economics Courses
EB	350	Economics and Business		Complementary Courses in History
		Statistics*	3	and Social Sciences

* ST 311, 361, or 371 may be substituted for EB 350.

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE DEGREE

The Bachelor of Science degree with a major in economics consists of 27 hours in prescribed and elected courses. Of these, 15 or 18 hours are required as the core. Nine of the remaining hours must consist of economics electives.

Credits	Credita
EB 201 Economics I	EB 350 Economics and Business Statistics*********************************

EB 202 may be waived subject to the approval of the student's faculty adviser.
 ST 311, 361, or 371 may be substituted for EB 350.

Elective Courses

Students must complete at least two courses selected from the specified list of economics electives, the two intermediate theory courses (EB 302) and one of the basic statistics courses before enrolling in Senior Seminar (EB 490 or EB 468).

These electives, primarily society oriented are: EB 304, EB 370 (HI 370), EB 371 (HI 371), 410, 413, 422, 480, 431, 435, 436, 442, 448, 451, 475, 491, 501, 502, 515, 55, 561 (ST 55, 561), 570, and 574 (SOC 574).

Additional firm-oriented economics electives are available. These courses are often considered business courses and are intended to provide skills for dealing with problems at firm level. The areas of business concentration are:

Finance: EB 304, 415, 420 Business Management: EB 310, 525, 535 Marketing: EB 311, 313, 430, 521 Personnel: EB 326, 332, 431 Production: EB 303, 325, 523, 551

Courses from other departments may be used to fulfill business concentration requirements upon approval of the Department of Economics and Business.

English

Winston Hall

Professor L. S. Champion, Head of the Department

Professor R. B. White Jr., Assistant Head of the Department

Professor P. E. Blank, Coordinator of Advising

s. opcomer. s. E. DIMIN, COORDINATOR of Advising Professory. J. D. DURAN, M. Halperen, A. S. Knowles, B. G. Koonte, Jr., F. H. Muore Jr., G. Owen, Jr., W. B. Toolei, H. P. Williams, Jr. Professor, B. Drivit, L. C., Menley, H. G. Kinkelse, R. J. J. B. Ealey, H. A. Hargrave, L. F. Jeffern, D. M. Lacas, W. E. Meyers, C. E. Moore, M. S. Bernolds, D. Short, N. G. Smith, J. J. Smot, H. C. Wett, M. C. Williams, Jasticator Professor, J. S. Kahorn, B. J. Baines, M. M. Brandt, E. D. Cark, V. C. Duwas, E. D. Engel, J. M. Grimwood, J. M. Backeb, M. A. Hargrave, L. F. Jeffern, D. M. Lacas, W. E. Weyers, C. E. Moore, M. S. J. Backeb, M. A. Hargrave, L. F. Jeffern, D. M. Lacas, W. E. Weyers, C. E. Moore, M. S. Janos, J. Backeb, M. M. Brandt, E. D. Cark, V. C. Duwas, E. D. Engel, J. M. Grimwood, J. K. Backebar, N. B. Denes, M. B. Jens, H. J. Bolch, A. E. Brown, D. P. Ewing, J. S. Griffin, J. H. Holds, C. R. Horrer, M. B. Jenes, S. B. Jonas, H. J. Joeph, A. H. McDonald, G. J. Matthews, T. J. Oballivan, K. S. Spears, G. L. Stephenson, T. Toher, J. P. Williams, Part-Time Instructor; S. J. Grallawa, K. S. Spears, G. L. Stephenson, T. Toher, J. P. Williams, Part-Time Instructor; S. J. Grallawa, K. S. Spears, G. L. Stephenson, T. Toher, J. P. Williams, Part-Time Instructor; S. J. Grallawa, K. S. Spears, G. L. Stephenson, T. Toher, J. P. Williams, Part-Time Instructor;

The Department of English offers basic and advanced courses in composition, language, and literature. The freshman courses, common to all curricula and prerequisite to all advanced courses in English, are designed to give intensive training and practice in written communication, in addition to an introduction to literary types. Courses in communication of technical information and in creative and advanced expository writing are offered to meet requirements in special curricula and to provide elective credits. Advanced courses are available for a major in literature (Bachelor of Arts program), majors in English-writing and editing option (Bachelor of Arts program) or teacher certification option (Bachelor of Arts program), and a concentration in literature (Bachelor of Science program), as well as for general electives.

For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13.

B.A. PROGRAM, MAJORS IN ENGLISH

Bachelor of Arts Degree Program-The student must schedule 36 semester hours beyond the usual six hours in freshman composition. Basic requirements include the sophomore survey of English literature, a course in Shakespeare, and at least one course in American writers. Beyond these courses, the student may pursue special interests within the limits of two recommended categories. In the final semester, a special seminar (ENG 496) will serve as a capstone to one's study.

Bachelor of Arts in English-Writing and Editing Option-The student must schedule 36 semester hours beyond the usual six hours in freshman composition. Courses are included in journalism, technical writing, public speaking, radio, television and literature. In the final semester, a special seminar (ENG 496) will serve as a capstone to one's study. Additionally the student must schedule 15-18 semester hours in a track or discipline in which one wishes to apply communication skills.

B.A. PROGRAM, TEACHER EDUCATION OPTION IN ENGLISH

English majors may enroll in the teacher education option offered by the School of Liberal Arts in cooperation with the School of Education. Students who complete this program are eligible to apply for certification to teach English in secondary schools in North Carolina. The requirements of the program include 28 semester hours in professional courses and 36 semester hours in English beyond the usual six hours in freshman composition. Students desiring to enter this program should declare their intention before the spring of the sophomore year and are required to file a formal application for admission which must be approved in order for them to participate.

B.S. PROGRAM, CONCENTRATION IN ENGLISH

Bachelor of Science Program—The student, in consultation with his or her department adviser, must schedule 27 semester hours beyond the usual six hours in freshman composition, including the senior seminar.

Foreign Languages and Literatures

Harrelson Hall

Professor A. A. Gonzalez, Head of the Department

Associate Professor Gilbert G. Smith, Assistant Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Professor: E. M. Skack; Professor Emeritus: G. W. Poland; Associate Professors: T. P. Feeny, G. Gonalez, J. R. Kelly, M. Paschal, E. W. Rollina Jr., S. E. Simonsen, H. Tucker Jr.; Associate Professor Emeritas: F. J. Allrecht [Assiciate Professors: S. T. Alono, L. L. Cofrei, T. N. Hanmond, W. M. Holler, B. Nogara, V. M. Prichard, C. E. Sorum, J. H. Skewari; Assiciaton Professor Emeritas: F. S. Hills, Particular C. E. Sorum, J. H. Skewari; Assiciaton Professor Emeritas: F. B. Hill; Antercofers: S. G. Boqueriere, D. D. Giravit, E. M. Jacierski, L. K. Sullman

MAJORS IN FRENCH OR SPANISH

All the general requirements for the Bachelor of Arts degree must be met, including six hours of literature survey outside the major field. Degree designations are: B.A. in French Language and Literature, B.A. in Spanish Language and Literature, French Language and Literature Teacher Education option and Spanish Language and Literature Teacher Education option.

Bachelor of Aris degree—Students must complete 36 hours beyond the elementary courses (101-102), including a senior seminar. Majors must take 12 additional hours of related studies in a second foreign language or in British and American literature. Spanish majors have the additional option of 12 hours in Hispanic studies.

B.A. Program with Teacher Education Option—In collaboration with the School of Education, he department offers a program upon completion of which graduates may be certified as secondary school foreign language teachers in the North Carolina publi: school system. Candidates should advise their academic counsellor as early as rossible for the proper planning of their curriculum. They should formally declare their intention by the spring semester of the sophomer year.

No graduate degrees are given in foreign languages, but special courses and certification examinations are offered for advanced degree students.

History

Harrelson Hall

Professor B. W. Wishy, Head of the Department

Assistant Professor J. A. Mulholland, Coordinator of Advising

Professorz, B. F. Beers, M. L. Brown, Jr., M. S. Dowsn, R. W. Greenlaw, W. C. Harris, D. E. King, J. M. Riddi, S. Sould: Professors Emeritii: S. M. Noblin, L. W. Seegan: Associate Professors: J. R. Banker, W. H. Beetley, C. H. Cariton, R. N. Elliot, J. P. Hobs, G. D. Newby, R. H. Sack, E. D. Sylla, M. E. Webeler; Associate Professors Emeritis: L. W. Barnhardt; Adjust Associate Professor; T. W. Mitchell; Assistant Professors: R. M. Collins, C. J. Contantin, J. E. Crisp, C. W. Harper, C. F. Kolh, A. J. LaVong, J. A. Muholland, R. G. O'Brien, D. M. Soott

An understanding of the historical background of our times is expected of the educated person. The Department of History makes it possible for students to gain this understanding through a wide range and variety of courses at all levels from introductory through graduate.

A wide range of introductory courses is available to satisfy the history requirement or part of the humanities and social sciences requirement in most University curricula. Students in the School of Liberal Arts are required to take two courses in history—one dealing with a culture significantly different from our own in preindustrial Western or non-Western societies and the other dealing with our own culture in the United States or post-industrial Western societies.

The Department of History in cooperation with the Division of Continuing Education makes available a variety of introductory courses by correspondence. Some introductory courses and most graduates courses are offered in the evening. For graduate degrees offered, see pages 12-13.

For graduate degrees offered, see pages 12-15.

BACHELOR OF ARTS DECREE PROGRAM

A history major must take 30 hours of course work in history in addition to the six hours required of all students in the School of Liberal Arts. These 30 hours must include a senior seminar. At least 24 hours of the 30 must be at the 300 level or above.

BACHELOR OF ARTS PROGRAM WITH TEACHER EDUCATION OPTION

History majors may enroll in the teacher education program offered by the School of Liberal Arts in cooperation with the School of Zucation. Students who complete this program are eligible for certification to teach social studies in secondary schools in North Carolina. In addition to Bachelor of Arts degree requirements, students are required to take professional courses in education and psychology and additional social sciences courses. Students desiring to enter this program should declare their intention during their sophomore year. They are required to file an application for formal admission during their junior year. Admission is competitive and the criteria include an overall grade point average of 2.5 or better.

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE PROGRAM

A concentration in history involves 18 hours of course work beyond the six hours required of all students in the School of Liberal Arts, plus a senior seminar. Of the 18 hours, at least 12 must be at the 300 level or above.

Multi-Disciplinary Studies

Multi-Disciplinary Studies Committee

Professor R. S. Bryan (Philosophy and Religion), Chairman

Professor W. B. Toole (English)

Associate Professor W. C. Harris (History)

Associate Professor M. M. Sawhney (Sociology and Anthropology)

Associate Professor J. W. Wilson (Economics and Business)

Professor Paul A. Bredenburg and Associate Professor W. Curtis Fitzgerald, Coordinators of Advising

The multi-disciplinary studies program allows a student to design his or here own academic major. Instead of following the requirements for a major in one of the traditional disciplines, the candidate for the Bachelor of Arts degree in multidisciplinary studies has the responsibility of organizing a concentration or field of specialization from two or more disciplines. A concentration in Latin American studies might, for example, combine related courses in language, literature, history, economics, sociology and political science.

The freshman and sophomore basic requirements for the multi-disciplinary studies program are the same as for the other Bachelor of Arts programs in Liberal Arts. In satisfying basic requirements in language, humanities, social science, mathematics and natural science, the student should, whenever possible, choose those courses that are most appropriate as background for the courses in his or her major concentration.

ADMISSION TO THE PROGRAM

To become a candidate for a major in multi-disciplinary studies, a student first secures application forms and information from the office of the dean of the School of Liberal Arts (Tompkins Hall, Room 118) or from the office of the chairman of the Multi-Disciplinary Studies Committee (Harrelson Hall, Room 122), then prepares a tentative proposal which includes a list of courses comprising 30 credit hours and an easay of 300-500 words explaining one's reasons for desiring to make this set of courses the field of specialization. The student's proposal is reviewed by a faculty sponsor and submitted to the Multi-Disciplinary Committee for consideration. After a thorough examination to determine whether the set of courses the prophila will meconically that the the set contained on order of the proposal; or it will be sent back to the student and his or her sponsor with sugsections for molification and resubmission.

Philosophy and Religion

Harrelson Hall

Professor R. S. Bryan, Head of the Department

- Associate Professor W. C. Fitzgerald Jr., Coordinator of Advising and Assistant Head of the Department
- Professors: P. A. Bredenherg: Associate Professors: W. R. Carter, W. L. Highfill, R. S. Mettager, T. H. Regan, A. D. VanDever, Associate Professor Emeritary J. L. Middleton, Assistant Professors: H. D. Levin, J. H. Moorhead, A. W. Sparer, J. C. VanderKam: Instructors: D. D. Auerbach, R. I. Nagel, C. L. Stalnaker.

The Department of Philosophy and Religion at North Carolina State University: 1) serves the needs of the University at large by providing courses devoted to the discussion of the great philosophic ideas of western civilization and of the religious notions which have had an impact on all of civilization, and 2) provides an oppornoncentrate in this field either for its own sake or as an ideal intellectual fourdation for subsceneart graduate or professional study.

Programs lead to two degrees in philosophy, the Bachelor of Arts and the Bachelor of Science. Candidates for the Bachelor of Arts degree in philosophy must complete 30 hours in philosophy not including the introductory course, Problems and Types of Philosophy (PHI 200). These must include either Logic (PHI 201) or Symbolic Logic (PHI 305); courses in the development of western philosophic thought (PHI 300, 317, 318, and 319); and a seminar (PHI 406). Candidates for the thought (PHI 300, 317, 318, and 319); and a seminar (PHI 406). Candidates for the PHI 405, Philosophy of Science.

Physical Education

Carmichael Gymnasium

Professor F. R. Drews, Head of the Department

Associate Professors: J. B. Edwards Jr., A. M. Hoch, H. Kanling, W. R. Leonhardt, W. H. Sonney, Associated Professors: A. L. Berte, J. V. Brothers, R. G. Combo, N. E. Cooper, J. M. Daniela, R. G. Gwyn, J. W. Iserhour Jr., M. S. Rhodes, J. L. Shannon, W. M. Shea, E. A. Smaltz, Instructors: W. A. Cheek, T. W. Ewans, V. M. Leath, R. H. Nicholson, C. E. Patch, T. G. Winslow, G. E. Wall

North Carolina State University requires from two to four semesters in physical education to be taken consecutively during the freshman and sophomore years. The specific number of semesters of required physical education is determined for each student by the Department of Physical Education. Insofar as faculty, facilities and allotment of time permits, each student is guided into courses which will best meet individual needs. Prescribed Courses—Prescribed courses are designed to meet the specific student needs as determined by tests. Prescribed courses are: Health and Physical Fitness, Beginning Swimming I, Beginning Swimming II, Restricted Activity I and Restricted Activity II. The Health and Physical Fitness course is required of all new freshmen. The Department of Physical Education also requires a demonstrated survival swimming ability or placement in the appropriate beginning swimming course.

Controlled Elective Courses—Elective courses are grouped under one of these areas: aquactics, combatives, developmental activities, individual sports and team sports. Students are encouraged to develop proficiency in at least two vigorous lifetime sports.

The courses PE 280, Emergency Medical Care and First Aid, and PE 285, Personal Health, are offered as electives but do not constitute credit towards meeting physical education requirements.

Political Science

Tompkins Hall

Professor W. J. Block, Head of the Department

Associate Professor K. S. Petersen, Coordinator of Advising

Professore: F. V. Cabill, J. T. Caldwell, A. Holtaman, R. O. Tilman, Associate Professore: J. H. Gilbert, H. G. Keshchull, J. P. Mastro, J. M. McClain, K. S. Petersen, M. S. Scroos, J. O. Williams; Assistant Professore: B. B. Clary, E. S. Fairchild, J. A. Hurwitz, T. E. Maraball, G. R. Rassel, E. R. Rubin, D. W. Stewart, J. E. Swiss, Yishing Instructors: S. H. Realler, M. L. Vasu

The Department of Political Science offers basic and advanced courses in all major fields of the discipline: American government and politics (cocal, state and national), comparative government and politics, international relations and organizations, political theory, public administration and methodology of political science. The efforts, and it affords opportunities for the study of government and administration to students in other curricula and schools.

Graduate courses in political science are available at N. C. State and at Fort Bragg. For graduate degrees see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog.

The department conducts a State Legislative Internship Program in alternate years. It also participates in the State Government Internship program, which functions under the sponsorship of the Institute of Government at Chapel Hill.

MAJOR IN POLITICAL SCIENCE

Bachelor of Arts Program—Major requirements are: 30 hours (in addition to any political science course which may be taken to satisfy the 12-hour social science requirement), 21 of which must be at the 300-level or above; PS 201 or equivalent; at least six hours in each of three pairs of deciles (Pair A: American Politics/Policy and Administration; Pair B: International or Comparative Politics; Pair C: Political Theory/Scope and Methods) and a Political Science Seminar (indicated by its PS course number: any number whose first digit is 4 and whose last digit is 5 or higher or any number in the 50%).

The department recommends that its majors, whenever practicable, take MA 111 and MA 112 in fulfillment of the School of Liberal Arts mathematics requirement.

CONCENTRATION IN POLITICAL SCIENCE

Bachelor of Science Program—A concentration in political science requires 27 hours of course work in the discipline, including PS 202, PS 391 and a subsequent seminar in political science.

Criminal Justice (either B.A. or B.S.)—The Departments of Political Science and Sociology and Anthropology offer undergraduate majors a concentration in criminal justice. This concentration includes 24 semester hours of specialized study. The program develops students who may move into middle management and policy making positions in agencies such as police, court, correctional, probation and parole agencies.

Students interested in criminal justice should contact Dr. Erika Fairchild, 221 Tompkins Hall, Political Science, or Dr. Elizabeth Suval, 230 1911 Building, Sociology and Anthropology.

Teachér Education Option—A major in political science may also choose a teacher education option. This is a 130-credit hour degree program which includes the normal 30-hour major plus the required professional education courses. Successful completion of the program leads to certification to teach social studies in the secondary schools.

Sociology and Anthropology

(Also see Agriculture and Life Sciences)

1911 Building

Professor S. C. Mayo, Head of the Department

Associate Professor E. M. Suval, Assistant Head of the Department

Professor J. N. Young, Coordinator of Advising

TEACHING AND RESEARCH

Professors: L. W. Drakick, C. P. Marsh, G. C. McCarn, H. D. Rawis, M. M. Sawhere, J. N. Yang; Drafessor Emeritat: C. H. Hamilton; Associate Professors: R. G. Brisson, W. B. Gifford II, A. C. Dawis, C. Y. Mercer, R. L. Moxley, R. D. Mustian, G. S. Nickerson, I. E. Russell, O. Uzsell, R. C. Winnberley: Yuking Associate Professor: R. D. Kurn, Assistant Professor, W. B. Alforder, J. M. Sautin, C. G. Perk, L. J. Rocates, J. O. Shurling, P. L. Tahin, M. L. Walek, J. M. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant Professor: R. L. Akfins, J. F. Bourny, R. L. Gimory, R. L. Gimor, R. G. Markan, M. S. Sautin, C. G. Perk, L. J. Rocates, J. O. Shurling, P. L. Tahin, M. L. Walek, J. M. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant Professor: R. L. Akfins, J. F. Bourny, R. L. Gimory, R. L. Gimor, R. L. Gimor, M. S. Sautin, C. S. Sauting, P. L. Tahin, M. L. Walek, J. M. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant Professor: R. L. Akfins, J. F. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, R. L. Gimor, M. Sautin, C. S. Sauting, P. L. Tahin, M. L. Walek, J. M. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant Professor: R. L. Akfins, J. F. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, R. L. Gimor, K. L. Gimor, M. L. Walek, J. M. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant Professor: R. L. Kafins, J. P. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, Y. L. Gimor, M. K. Yuking, J. Sautin, Professor: R. L. Kafins, J. P. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, Y. L. Gimor, M. L. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant, Professor: R. L. Kafins, J. P. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, Y. L. Gimor, M. K. Yuking, J. Sauting, Professor, R. K. Kafins, J. P. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, M. K. J. K. Wallace, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant, Professor, R. K. Kafins, J. P. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, P. Bart, M. K. Kate, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant, Professor, R. K. Kafins, J. P. Bourny, R. L. Gimor, M. K. Kate, M. K. Kate, M. T. Zingraff, Yuking Assistant, Professor, R. Kate, M. Kate, M. Kate, M. Kate, M. K. Kate, M. Ka

EXTENSION

Professor: J. N. Collins, In Charge of Community Development

Professors: J. D. George, M. E. Voland; Professor Emeritus: J. W. Crawford; Associate Professors; V. E. Hamilton, T. N. Hobgood Jr., C. E. Lewis, P. P. Thompson; Assistant Professor; C. W. Moody

This department teaches students the principles and techniques for understanding human group behavior. The department seeks: 1) to train students to become leaders in organizing groups and communities and in administering programs; 2) to qualify exceptional students on the undergraduate and graduate levels for sociological research, teaching and extension work; 3) to solve problems in human group relations through scientific research; and 4) to extend research results to the people of the State.

BACHELOR OF ARTS DEGREE

The following departmental requirements must be met by all students majoring in sociology: A minimum of 30 hours in the major field including SOC 202, Principles of Sociology; SOC 301, Human Behavior; SOC 415, Introduction to Sociological Theory; SOC 416, Research Methods; a minimum of five electives, at least two at the 400 or higher level in sociology; and SOC 490, Senior Seminar in Sociology. The department also requires 15 additional hours of social science including one course in psychology; ANT 252, Cultural Anthropology, and an additional ANT course are strongly recommended. One course in statistics is also required.

Social Work—The curriculum prepares students for a professional career in a variety of agency and program settings designed to enrich the quality of life for persons served and to enable individuals, families, groups and communities to improve social functioning. The program combines 30-36 hours of classroom and field placement instruction which helps students to incorporate and use the values, knowledge, methods and techniques of social work practice. Graduates have full professional status and may be granted advanced standing in a two-year Master's degree program in social work. The curriculum is accredited by the Council on Social Work Education.

Criminal Justice—The criminal justice option seeks to develop a professional orientation that will be relevant both to occupational goals and participation as a citizen in community affairs. Courses in both political science and sociology are included in a 28-hour block that provides a general background in crime causation and agencies of criminal justice plus the opportunity to select from more specific courses dealing with deviance, juvenile delinquency, the court system, correctional facilities, and the like, including field placement in an agency of the criminal justice system.

Social Studies Teacher Education Option—This curriculum prepares the student for state certification in social studies in the secondary school system. The inclusion of a professional semester with practice teaching and the need for a broad base in the social sciences makes this a comparatively demanding program with somewhat less opportunity for free electives. Courses in education and psychology are taken beginning in the sophomere year in preparation for the teaching experience. In addition, the student learns the basic concepts of economics, political science, anthropology and history, as well as sociology.

Speech-Communication

Tompkins Hall

Professor W. G. Franklin, Head of the Department

Assistant Professor T. L. Attaway, Coordinator of Advising

Professor: C. A. Parker: Associate Professor Emeritus: L. H. Swain: Associate Professors: L. R. Camp, H. E. Munn Jr.; Assistant Professor: T. L. Attaway, R. A. Francesconi, R. A. Leonard, B. L. Russell: Instructors J. C. Schnur, G. P. Schumacher, N.H. Snow

Speech-Communication is conceived as: (1) a humanistic study; (2) a social and behavioral science, and (3) a natural science. Characteristically, humanistic study of speech and its consequences employs historical, critical, philosophical, esthetic, and literal analyses of the intentions, actions, and effects of oral communication. Scientifically viewed as a symbolic interaction, speech is an object of empirical heavier of the science of the science of the science of the science of the heavier, speech-communication reserves the rigonological, moustle, and learned the biological and physical sciences. Such multiple approaches are requisite to comprehending the complexity of the speech etc.

MAJOR IN SPEECH-COMMUNICATION

Bachelor of Arts Degree Program—The major in speech-communication includes 30 semsets hours. The curriculum in speech-communication requires five prescribed courses in speech. The student may elect courses within the field from among offerings in broadcast communication, organizational communication, public communication, speech science communication and theatre communication to complete the 30-hour requirement.

158

PHYSICAL AND MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES

Cox Hall

A. C. Menius Jr., Dean

J. D. Memory, Associate Dean

The School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences trains potential scientists and mathematicians; gives technical support to curricula in North Carolina State's other seven schools; and does research in physical sciences and mathematics. These activities are carried out by seven academic departments: biochemistry, chemistry, computer science, statistics, presciences, mathematics and physics. The Institute of also associated with the School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences.

Graduates of the school are recruited for technical and administrative positions in industrial research and development laboratories, universities and colleges, nonprofit research organizations and government agencies. A large percentage of the graduates undertake advanced study leading to the Master of Science and Doctor of Philosophy degrees.

The high school student with an above-average performance in mathematics, chemistry or physics, and a basic interest in natural phenomena and their mathematical descriptions, should consider a career in physical sciences or mathematics. The school consistently attracts outstanding students; approximately one-third of its students graduate with honors or high honors.

FACILITIES

Classrooms and school offices in the campus' center are listed under each department. In addition, physics research laboratories are located in Daniels Hall and the Nuclear Science Building and at the Triangle Universities Nuclear Laboratory in Durham. Biochemistry research is underway in Polk and Withers Halls.

Special equipment and laboratories include a plasma physics laboratory supported by a research tube-making facility; a radio-chemistry laboratory; a one-million volt Van de Graaff accelerator; analog and ambilog computers; an IBM 1130 digital; a laser research laboratory; a Varian Associates HA-100 high resolution nuclear magnetic resonance spectrometer; an upper atmosphere laboratory; a biomathematics and biophysics laboratory; undergraduate and graduate desk computing laboratories; biochemics; laboratory; undergraduate and graduate desk computing laboratories; biochemics; compite x-roy laboratories with diffraction and and research are electron microscopes, a heterogeneous nuclear reactor designed for operation at 100 kilowatis, compite x-roy laboratories with diffraction and instrument shops, and an IBM 360 Model 40 digital computer connected by Ielecommunication lines to the Model 75 at the Triangle Universities Nuclear Laboratory which has a -0.53 Mex cyclo-grandf accelerator.

CURRICULA

The school offers undergraduate programs of study leading to the Bachelor of Science degree with a major in chemistry, computer science, geology, mathematics, meteorology, physics or statistics. These curricula have similar freshman years, enabling a freshman to change, without loss of time, from one department to another in the school.

SHORT COURSES AND INSTITUTES

Several short courses and specialized institutes are offered throughout the academic year and during the summer months in chemistry, computer science, geology, mathematics, physics, and statistics for high school teachers and college professors. For information, write the school dean.

In addition, certain regular courses may be taken for credit through correspondence or evening classes through the Division of Continuing Education in Raleigh, Charlotte or in the Greensboro-Burlington-Winston-Salem area. For information write North Carolina State University Division of Continuing Education, Raleigh.

SUPERIOR STUDENT AND HONOR PROGRAMS

Exceptional students may be selected to participate in the Superior Student Program during their freshman and sophomore years. Enriched courses in chemistry, English, mathematics, and physics have been developed specifically for program participants. At the beginning of the junior year, promising students may select special courses, participate in undergraduate research, and receive some graduate credit toward the Master of Science degree during the senior year.

Well-prepared students entering the school may seek advanced placement in chemistry, history, mathematics, or physics by passing qualifying examinations.

STUDENT ACTIVITIES

In addition to University-wide extracurricular activities and honor organizations, the School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences has student chapters of the following professional and honor organizations: Society of Physics Students, Pi Mu Epsilon, the American Chemical Society, and the Association for Computing Machinery.

The Science Council, composed of elected students from the school, sponsors and participates in a wide variety of technical and social activities.

GRADUATE STUDY

The Master of Science degree is available with a major in biochemistry, biomathematics, chemistry, geology, marine sciences, statistics, mathematics, applied mathematics and physics. The Master of Biomathematics is offered. The Doctor of Philosophy degree is available in biochemistry, biomathematics, chemistry, marine sciences, statistics, mathematics, applied mathematics and physics.

Chemistry

Dabney Hall and Withers Hall

Professor C. L. Bumgardner, Head of the Department

Professor R. H. Loeppert, Assistant Professor W. P. Ingram Jr., Assistant Heads of the Department

Professor R. H. Loeppert, Coordinator of Advising

Chemistry is the science dealing with the composition of all substances and changes in their composition. Chemists have contributed to the synthetic fiber

industry, petroleum products and fuels, plastics, the food processing industry, nuclear energy, modern drugs and medicine. Today's chemists are concerned with the fundamental building blocks of all materials-actoms and molecules-leading to improvement of old materials, development of new ones and control of our environment.

OPPORTUNITIES

The chemical industry is the nation's largest manufacturing industry. Chemists comprise the largest proportion of scientists in the United States, and future demand for chemists should continue to grow. A variety of jobs is open to the chemist: biochemistry, metallurgy, space science, oceanography, sales or management, pure research. Chemists are employed in almost every field based on modern technology and opportunities in the field or deducation are many and varied. The Bachelor of Science program in chemistry provides an excellent premedical curriculum.

UNDERGRADUATE CURRICULA

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN CHEMISTRY

The Bachelor of Science curriculum (shown below), accredited by the American Chemical Society, includes a storng, broad hackground in mathematics, physics and the liberal arts. The basic areas of organic, physical, inorganic and analytical chemistry are stressed. Laboratory and classroom work develop the skills, knowledge and inquiring spirit necessary for a successful career in chemistry. The minor field and lective redits allow individual diversity at the junior and senior levels. Many undergraduates participate in current departmental research through part-time employment or a senior research project. The curriculum prepares the student for jobs open to the Bachelor of Science chemist or for advanced graduate work. For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog.

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE, CHEMICAL SCIENCES OPTION

The chemical sciences option is a more flexible program for students who do not wish to become professional chemists but who wish to pursue interdisciplinary studies with an emphasis on chemistry. This program has less stringent requirments in mathematics, physics and chemistry than does the accredited Bachelor of Science program, thus permitting greater latitade in selection of courses from evaluated the stringent selection of the science of the science of the evaluation of the science corriginum. Next the send of the first years, one thay transfer to the option after receiving departmental advisory committee approval for one's goals and program.

B.S. CHEMISTRY CURRICULUM

Physical Education 1

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semeater	Credits
CH 101 General Chemistry 1 CH 106 Laboratory Techniqu ENG 111 Composition and B MA 102 Analytic Geometry a Calculus I Social Science Physical Education	es I 4 hetoric 3 and 4 3 1	CH 107 Principles of Cher CH 108 Laboratory Techni ENG 112 Composition and MA 201 Analytic Geometry Calculus II PY 201 General Physics ² Physical Education	nistry
	16		17
	SOPHOM	RE YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credite
CH 221 Organic Chemistry 1	L 4	CH 223 Organic Chemistr	, II 4

16

MA PY Fre Phy

Appli	e	ł.	1	5i	ſ	fe		é	n	È	ĥ	ù		ż	ż		i	ñ	â	ំ	ì		í	ì				3
Gene	ra	ī	Ŧ	η	0	18	i			•				2							ï			ī		ŝ	ç	4
ctives	۰.																ì											3
Educa	iti	ia	n				4	÷							ì													1
	Appli Gener ctives Educe	Applie Genera ctives Educati	Applied General ctives Educatio	Applied I General I ctives Education	Applied Di General Ph ctives Education	Applied Dif General Phy ctives Education .	Applied Diffe General Phys ctives Education	Applied Differ General Physic ctives Education	Applied Differe General Physics ectives Education	Applied Differen General Physics ctives Education	Applied Different General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differentia General Physics* 	Applied Differential General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential F General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential Ec General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential Equ General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential Equ General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential Equa General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential Equati General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential Equatio General Physics*	Applied Differential Equation General Physics*	Applied Differential Equations General Physics*	Applied Differential Equations General Physics* ctives Education	Applied Differential Equations I General Physics*	Applied Differential Equations I General Physics*	Applied Differential Equations I . General Physics*	Applied Differential Equations I General Physics*

18

161

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credita
CH 428 Qualitative Organic Anal CH 431 Physical Chemistry I Humanitia—Social Sciences FLG 101 Elementary German I . Minor**	ysis 3 	CH 401 Systems CH 433 Physica CH 434 Physica Laborat Humanities—Soci FLG 102 Eleme Minor	tite Inorganic Chemistry . 3 I Chemistry II
	SENIO	YEAR	
Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CH 411 Analytical Chemistry I . Chemistry Elective . Humanities—Social Sciences Minor Free Electives	4 2 3 3 4	CH 413 Analyti Humanities—Soci Minor Free Electives .	cal Chemistry II 4 ial Sciences

16

16

Computer Science

Dabney Hall

Professor D. C. Martin, Head of the Department

- Associate Professor T. L. Honeycutt, Associate Department Head and Coordinator of Advising
- Professors: W. Chou, P. E. Lewis, D. A. Link, L. B. Martin; Associate Professors: D. R. Deuel, R. J. Fornaro, D. F. McAllister, J. D. Powell, W. E. Robbins, A. L. Tharp: Adjunct Associate Professor: L. H. Williams, Assistant Professors: S. D. Danielopoulos, L. E. Deimel J. J. J. Hanson, M. J. Lee, K. Tai, N. F. Williamson; Instructors: M. R. Austin, A. B. Finger; Vaiting Instructors: J. Ratch, Special Learver; F. M. Boughailing

The discipline of computer science has developed during the past 25 years as a direct consequence of rapid growth of the electronic computer. This technological development has great impact on man and the way he lives. Almost all areas of industry, the military establishment, government agencies, education and business use computers and new applications continue to arise. Computers are used to help make and operate our automobiles, airplanes and space ships; to help design our highways, bridges and buildings; to handle banking transactions and to assist in management decisions; to analyze farm production; as a research tool for the scientist; to monitor manufacturing processes, utilities and communication; and to provide a multitude of ther services.

OPPORTUNITIES

A wide range of jobs exist for computer scientists since computers have diverse applications. Salaries are good for both men and women. There is a need for basic research into the principles of computer system design and the analysis of computational algorithms and students may choose to continue their training with graduate study.

^{*}The sequence PY 205, 208, 407 may be substituted for PY 201, 202, 203, with approval of the adviser.

^{**} The minor may be in any field closely related to chemistry, such as mathematics, physics, computer science, rescience, rescience, avoid is science, angineering or science ducation. A total of four courses in two such areas may constitute a "split" minor. The minor field should be chosen in consultation with the faculty advisor prior to or during the junior year.

CURRICULUM

This undergraduate curriculum leads to a degree of Bachelor of Science in computer science. Core courses provide foundations in programming and computer languages, the structure of data, computer architecture, solution methods including numerical analysis and simulation, and the theory of computation. The restricted electives chosen in consultation with one's adviser during the junior year allow exploration of specific computer science areas or fields such as information science, operating systems, computer architecture, and analysis of algorithms. One may study fields in which there are significant computer applications like management, physical, biological and social sciences, numerical analysis and statistics.

Students in other departments may select courses in computer science as electives to broaden their programs of study and to learn how to use the computer for solving problems.

COMPUTER SCIENCE CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
CSC 101 Introduction to MA 102 Analytic Geomet Calculus I	Programming 3 ry and	CSC 102 Programming Con MA 201 Analytic Geometry Calculus II	cepts 3 and
Basic Science PE 100 Health and Phys	ical Fitness 1	Basic Science	Reading 3
	-		-

SOPPOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita Sj
CSC 112 Basic Computer	Organization C:
and Assembly La	nguage 3 M
MA 405 Introduction to M	ations
PY 205 General Physics	
Humanities-Social Sciences	3 R
Literature	3 Pl
Physical Education	1

Spring Semester	Credits
CSC 311 Data Structures	3
Equations	3
PY 208 General Physics	4
Humanities-Social Sciences	3
Restricted Elective	3
Physical Education	1
	17

17 JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
CSC 302 Introduction to Numeric Methods CSC 322 Applied Algebraic Struc ST 371 Introduction to Probability Distribution Theory	al 	CSC 312 Computer Organizatio Logic CSC 412 Introduction to Compu- Language and Autom ST 372 Introduction to Statistic	n and stability sta 3 ral
Humanities-Social Sciences Restrictive Elective Free Elective		Inference and Regression Humanities-Social Sciences Restricted Elective Free Elective	>n 2

SENIOR YEAR

ta

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semeater	Credita
CSC 411 Introduction to Simulation Restricted Elective Restricted Elective Humanities-Social Sciences Free Elective	n 3 3 3 3	Restricted Elective Restricted Elective Restricted Elective Humanities-Social Sciences Free Elective	
	15		18

Geosciences

Withers Hall

Professor C. J. Leith, Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Professors: H. S. Bovern, E. G. Dresseler, W. J. Sauder, Professors Exerciti J. M. Parker III, J. L. Sucker, Associate Professors: P. S. Arps, V. V. Cowroo, R., O. Harrington, G. S. Anawitz, C. K. Kowvie, L. J. Pietrenie, R. S. Mike, W. L. Veuwer, J. P. O. Harrington, G. S. Janawitz, E. L. Miller, T. Peterson, J. R. Smith, W. H. Spence, Associate Professor Exercise Explanation and the statement Professor, M. J. Adrich, E. P. Stoddard, T. L. Taul, G. F. Watson, R. H. Weisberg, T. B. Ortin, D. T. Long, T. Dr. J. K. L. Miller, S. L. Kowie, J. B. Lowrin, D. T. Long, D. S. L. Stod, S. S. L. Stod, S. S. L. Statement, S. L. Stod, S. S. Statement, S

The geosciences include the overlapping divisions of the physical, chemical and biological earth sciences, such as geology, geophysics, geochemistry, hydrology, meteorology, oceanography and paleontology. The Department of Geosciences offers ourses in these disciplines and awards the B.A. and B.S. degrees in geology and graduate level only. (For graduate degrees offered see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog.)

Geology is the professional field in which geological knowledge and techniques are focused on the solution of problems concerned with the environment, with the occurrence, origin, distribution and behavior of rocks, with mineral deposits, with raw material supplies and with a variety of engineering projects. Many engineering undertakings—sling and construction of dams and reservoirs, tunnels, buildings and highways—depend on geological setting knowledge. Discovery, evaluation, ground wateri and the disposal of liquid and solid wastes require quantitative and analytical application of geologic principles.

Meteorology is the science of the atmosphere, including the processes and the phenomena within the atmosphere, the interactions with earth's land and sea surface below and with the solar atmosphere above. Its objectives are to apply understanding of the atmosphere and the processes within to benefit mankind in his welfare and endeavors. The meteorology curriculum provides basic training for roles in both theory and application. The student is prepared for research or professional applications.

No activity on earth is unaffected by the natural conditions and processes of our atmospheric environment. A familiar purpose of meteorology is to provide weather forecasts so man may protect himself intelligently from damages by weather and plan beneficially his individual activities for the immediate future. In addition to weather information reports to the public, meteorology reaches into broader aspects of environmental technology. Increasing concern about "environmental quality," in relation to operations and weffare, and to the impacts on air quality by commerce and industry have led to expanded concepts of atmospheric monitoring and the need for research and services applied to industrial operations, environmental planning and government regulation. Among meteorology fields are atmospheric pollution, weather modification and control, and interrelations with agriculture, industry and marine science.

The oceans are the subject of major research programs worldwide. The Department of Geosciences offers undergraduate and graduate courses in geological, meteorological and physical oceanography.

Remote sensing imagery provides a new dimension to geosciences. These data are utilized for teaching and research.

OPPORTUNITIES

Geologists are employed by oil companies, quarrying concerns, exploration companies, construction firms, railroads, public utilities, banks and insurance companies; iron, steel and other metal producers, manufacturers using nonnetallic traw materials such as ceramics, cement and abrasives; municipal, state and federal government agencies, schools, colleges, museums and research institutes. There is a growing need for the application of geological science to engineering construction

in connection with highways, foundations, excavations, beach erosion control and water supply problems. The mineral industry of the Southeast has expanded substantially in the last decade.

Basic meteorological services are provided by federal government agencies, primarily the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration and components of the Department of Defense; these agencies are the principal employers of meteorologists. This work may involve atmospheric sensing and measurement, including the use of meteorological satellites and space probes; data analysis and computation; weather forecasting, and guidance services to aeronautics, agriculture, forestry, hydrology, and recreation and public health. Meteorologists are used in environmental planning and regulation at the state and local levels. Power generating and fuel transmission industries, engineering firms, weather consulting firms, insurance companies, major retailing businesses, and schools and colleges and research institutions are employing meteorologists because of recognition of the involvement of the atmosphere on their activities.

GEOSCIENCES CURRICULUM

LEADING TO B.A. DEGREE IN GEOLOGY

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Credits
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric MA 122 Analytic Geom. and Cal. I. Social Science-Humanities*	3 	ENG 112 Composition and Reading
Physical Education	15	13

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
CH 101 General Chemistry 4 Social Science-Humanities* 3 GY 330 Crystallography & Mineralogy 3 Elective 3 Physical Education 1 SP 231 Expository Speaking 8	CH 103 General Chemistry II
	15
17	

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
PY 211 General Physics	GY 351 Structural Geology 3 Social Science-Humanities" 3 GY 452 Sedimentary Petrology 4 PY 212 General Physics II 4 Elective 3
	17

SUMMER SESSION

GY 465 Geological Field Camp (OPTIONAL)

SENIOR VEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
GY 462 Field Geology*** Social Science-Humanities* Electives		Geology Elective** Electives Social Science-Humanities*	3
Geology Elective**			15
	15	Hours Required for Graduatio	n

* Social Science-Humanities requirements shall contain courses in at least three Humanities (Fine Arts, History, Literature, Language, Philosophy, Religion) and three Social Sciences (Anthropol-ogy, Economics, Political Science, Psychology, Science), Parkana Sciences (Anthropol-egy) electives must include either Patientology or Mineral Exploration and Evaluation, "Geology electives must include either Patientology or Mineral Exploration and Evaluation, "Geological Field Camp (or equivation field camp) may be substituted for GY 442.

GEOSCIENCES CUBBICULUM

LEADING TO B.S. DEGREE IN METEOROLOGY

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
CH 101 General Chemistry I	CH 105† Chemistry—Principles & Applications ENG 112 Composition and Reading MA 201 Analytic Gemetry and Calculus II PY 205 General Physics Physical Education
Physical Education 1	PY 205 General Physics Physical Education

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credit
MA 202 Analytic Geometry and Calculus II PY 208 General Physics Communicative Arts* Humanities-Social Sciences Physical Education	······ 4 ····· 3	MA 301 Applied Differential Equa Geophysical Sciences Elective* Communicative Arts* Technical Elective A*** Humanities-Social Sciences Physical Education	tions I 3
	15		1

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
MY 411 Introductory Meteorology	MY 422 Atmospheric Kinematics & Dynamics 3 MY 435 Measurements and Data Systems . 3 Technical Elective A***
Humanities-Social Sciences	Free Elective

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
MY 441 Meteorology Analysis I MY 443 Meteorological Laboratory I Technical Elective B**** Humanities-Social Sciences Free Elective	3 3 3	MY 412 Atmospheric Physics MY 444 Meteorological Laboratory I Technical Elective B**** Technical Elective A*** Free Elective	I 3 I 4 3 3
	16		16

† Students who intend to take additional chemistry courses, or who plan technical electives which require additional chemistry, should add CH 104 or replace CH 105 with CH 103 or CH 107. Advanced transfer students are permitted to substitute mathematics, science, or engineering credits for CH 105.

Modern language or speech and technical writing.
 Geophysical science elective is selected from among GY 101, GY 120, MAS 200, PY 223, SSC 200, CE 201 or 370, FOR 272.

In networkogy, it must include at basi one source in computer programming. In the subscription of the subscripting of the subscription of the subscription of the subs (protection, mensuration, management), health science (significantly involving atmospheric environment), marine science (upper division and graduate), plant aclence (significantly in-volving atmospheric environment), soil science (to include SSC 511).

^{***} Technical elective A includes courses in the sciences, agriculture, and engineering, chosen from lists approved by the major department and school, but excluding more than one advanced course in meteorology. It must include at least one course in computer programming.

Mathematics

Harrelson Hall

Professor N. J. Rose, Head of the Department

Professor H. V. Park, Associate Head of the Department

Professor W. J. Harrington, Assistant Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising

Poponer, J. W. Bishir, E. E. Bursienen, R. E. Chandler, J. M. A. Davity, R. O. Yuly, W. J. Havring, No. K. Esh, J. R. Koh, J. Levrine, P. E. Levis, J. Lub, R. H. Mertin, Jr., P. A. Netski, E. Esgan, H. E. Spesen, R. A. Brahle, H. R. van der Vaart, O. Weiler, R. Saraver, J. B. Kongruh, H. E. Sagan, H. C. Sheveste, N. G. Daban, J. C. O. Dam, R. Geller, R. E. Maravig, J. E. Morgent, J. T. Daban, J. C. Chang, M. Charler, R. S. Harvey, J. B. Morgent, J. P. M. Netter, J. J. Maravis, J. K. Morgent, J. D. M. Karavis, J. K. Shevester, J. N. Daban, J. J. Levren, M. L. Gardner, P. Maravis, C. M. Paterson, H. J. Charlton, L. O. Charl, Z. G. Linder, W. M. Weiter, J. B. Wilson, C. Y. Pao, D. M. Fetterson, H. J. Charlton, L. O. Charl, J. C. J. Strainger, W. M. Weiter, J. B. Wilson, Andreson, F. S. Scheefer, J. F. Selgrade, R. Silber, J. L. Sos, Jr., D. F. Ultrich, R. E. Wilst, Jantarcoir, D. L. Ruth, H. L. Orouch, F. H. L. Davison, T. C. Gordon, D. F. Ultrich, R. E. Wilst, Patronetor, D. L. Bart, H. L. Orouch, P. M. L. Davison, T. Gordon, D. F. Ultrich, R. E. Wilst, Patronetor, D. L. Bart, H. L. Orouch, P. M. L. Davison, T. Gordon, D. F. Ultrich, R. E. Wilst, Patronetor, D. L. Bart, H. L. Orouch, P. M. H. Davison, T. Gordon, D. F. Wilst, Patronetor, D. L. Bart, M. S. Schweiter, S. Martin, Patronetor, D. L. Ruth, H. Davison, T. C. Gordon, D. F. Wilst, Patronetor, D. L. Ruth, Patronetor, P

The undergraduate major in mathematics provides a core of basic mathematics courses with a program of electives sufficiently flexible to prepare a student for graduate study in pure or applied mathematics (for graduate degrees, see pages 12-13), for careers in industry, business or government, or for teaching. A carefully selected set of required courses and electives in science, humanities and modern language provides a program well adapted to the demands of modern day life.

Students with a special interest may take the applied mathematics option.

REOUIREMENTS FOR BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN MATHEMATICS

Required Mathematics Courses (30 credits) MA 102-201-202 Analytic Geometry and Calculus I, II, III MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathematics with Applications MA 312 Introduction to Differential Equations MA 403M Introduction to Modern Algebra MA 405M Introduction to Linear Algebra and Matrices MA 425 Mathematical Analysis I MA 426 Mathematical Analysis I or MA 512 Advanced Calculus II Mathematics Electives (12 credits) Twelve (12) credits of Mathematics courses at 400-500 levels. Science and Mathematics-related Requirements (17-19 credits) CH 101 CSC 101 or CSC 111 MA 421 or ST 371-372 PY 205-208 (or PY 201-202) Science and Math-related Electives (12 credita)* At least 6 additional credits of physical science, engineering science, or life science (6-12 credits)
 Additional courses in Computer Science and/or Statistics (0-6 credits) Required Humanities (15 credita) English 111, 112 English or American Literature-one semester Introductory History-one semester Foreign Language completion of the intermediate course no. 201 Humanities/Social Sciences Electives (18 credits) At least six (6) of the eighteen credits must be at the 300 or 400 level. Physical Education (4 credits) Free Electives (16-18 credits)

* These elective courses require the approval of the student's advisor.

REQUIREMENTS FOR APPLIED MATHEMATICS OPTION

Required Mathematics Courses (33 credits)

167

equired Mathematics Courses (33 credits) MA 1022-01-202. Analytic Geometry and Calculus I, II, III MA 114 Introduction to Differential Equations MA 4030 Introduction to Modern Algebra MA 4050 Introduction to Modern Algebra MA 4050 Mintroduction to Linear Algebra and Matrices MA 428 Mathematical Analysis II or MA 512 Advanced Luculus II

MA 430 Introduction to Applied Mathematics Mathematics Electives (6 credits) Six (6) credits of Mathematics courses at 400-500 levels. Science and Mathematics-related requirements (17-19 credits) CH 101 CSC 101 or CSC 111 MA 421 or ST 371-372 PY 205-208 (or PY 201-202) Applied/Career-oriented electives (15 credits) Twelve (12) credits" (in depth) in one Math-related or career-oriented area;
 Three (3) additional credits in science. (This may be replaced by a 400-500 Math elective if the 12 credits in (i) area llin science.) Required Humanities (15 credits) English 111, 112 English or American Literature—one semester Introductory History—one semester Foreign Language—completion of the intermediate course no. 201 Humanities/Social Sciences Electives (18 credits) At least six (6) of the eighteen credits must be at the 300 or 400 level. Physical Education (4 credits) Free Electives (16-18 credits)

* These elective courses require the approval of student's advisor.

SAMPLE PROGRAM IN Mathematics (Includes the Applied Mathematics Option)

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 102M Analytic Geometry and Calculus I		MA 201M Analytic Geometry and Calculus II	
CH 101 General Chemistry I ENG 111 Composition and Rhetori Introductory History Physical Education	ic 3	MA 114 Introd. to Finite Mathemat with Applications ENG 112 Composition & Reading Science Elective CSC 101 Intro. to Programming	ics 3 3-4 3-4
	15	Physical Education	1

17.18

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 202M Analytic Geometry a Calculus III PY 205 General Physics English or American Literature Foreign Language Science/Math-related Elective Physical Education	ind 4	MA 312 Introd. to Differential Equations MA 403M Intro. to Modern Algebra PY 208 General Physics Humanitics/Social Science Elective Pres Elective Elective	3 3 4 3
	-		-
	18		17

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
MA 405M Introd. to Linear Algebra and Matrices MA 425 Mathematical Analysis I Science/Math-related Elective Humanities/Social Sciences Elective		MA 421 Introd. to Probability MA 426 Mathematical Analysis Science/Math-related Elective Humanities/Social Science Elec Free Elective	II 3 iii 3 tive 3
Free Elective	15		15

SENIOR

Fall Semester	Credits
Mathematics Elective	
Mathematics Elective	
Humanities/Social Sciences Elect	tives 6
Free Elective	3

rum	unicies/ 3	JCINI	science	FIGGUAG	
Free	Elective				3
					\rightarrow
					15
YEAR					
Sprin	g Semes	ter			Credits

 3	Mathematics Elective*	. 3	
3	Mathematics Elective	. 3	
 6	Humanities/Social Science Elective	. 3	
 3	Free Electives	. 6	
-		_	
15		15	

Hours Required for Graduation126

^{*} Replace by MA 430 for the Applied Mathematics Option.

Physics

Cox Hall

Professor A. W. Jenkins Jr., Head of the Department

- Professor R. R. Patty, Associate Head of the Department and Coordinator of Advising
- Performers, W. R. Davis, W. O. Doggett, G. L. Hall, G. H. Katin, E. R. Manring, J. D. Menney, A. C. Menina, Jr., G. Mitchell, M. K. Mess, J. Y. Pari, L. W. Sagendellar, D. R. Tilley, A. W. Waltner; *Professor: E. T. Chang, G. C. Cobb, C. R. Could, C. S. Johnson, Intella, b. H. Martin, G. W. Tarler, and T. Chang, C. C. Chab, C. R. Could, C. S. Johnson, Theol Lab, D. H. Martin, G. W. J. S. Killey, D. E. Sayier, <i>Associate Members of the Department*, J. M. A. Danby (Mathematics), R. Former, K. S. Correllie, B. L. Marry, (Nuclear Engineering), D. L. Badyer, Mathematics), R. S. Former, *Cettalles, R. L. Marry* (Nuclear Engineering), D. L. Badyer, Mathematics)

Physics is the fundamental science of observation, measurement and the mathematical description of the particles and processes of nature. In addition to extending our basic knowledge of the universe, physics provides the means for attacking problems of importance in modern technology. The variety of the contributions made by physicists is indicated by activities such as the discovery of new basic particles of nature, the invention and use of new instruments to probe interplanetary space, development of lasers and solid state devices, the reaction on the structure and interaction of rulecia atoms. molecules and ions.

PROGRAMS

The Physics Department offers a program of study at the undergraduate level which provides the student with a strong fundamental background and with course options allowing deeper study of selected areas of particular individual interest. At the graduate level, a comprehensive fundamental preparation is followed by specialization and research in one of the following areas: atmospheric, atomic, nuclear, nuclear magnetic resonance, plasma, relativity and solid state physics. (See pages 12-13 for graduate degrees and consult the Graduate Catalog.)

GRADUATE STUDY

The undergraduate curriculum in physics provides the basic training for a career in physics or for graduate study. The curriculum leads to a Bachelor of Science in Physics.

PHYSICS CURRICULUM

Physical Education 1

Spring Semester Credits
PY 201 General Physics
E YEAR
Spring Semester Credits
PY 203 General Physics

18

17

169

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Seme	ester	Credits
PY 411 Mechanica I PY 414 Electricity & PY 451 Intermediate in Physica I MA 401 Applied Diff Free Elective	Magnetism I	PY 412 Mer PY 415 Ele PY 452 Inti Phy Mathematics Humanities. Free Electiv	chanics II ctricity & Mag ermediate Exp ysics II Elective Social Sciences e	netism II
	. SENIO	LIEAR		
Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Seme	taler	Credits
PY 401 Modern & Q Technical Elective* . Mathematics Elective Humanities-Social Sci Free Elective	aantum Physics I 3 3 ences	PY 402 Mo Technical E Humanities-3 Free Electiv	dern & Quantu lectives* Social Sciences es	am Physics II 3 6 3 3 15

• Technical or Sciences Electives (above 200 level)

Statistics

Cox Hall

Professor D. D. Mason, Head of the Department

Professor F. E. McVay, Coordinator of Advising

Forgessore: B. B. Bhattacharys, C. C. Ockerham, J. Gold, M. M. Goodman, A. H. E. Grandage, R. J. Bader, W. L. Hafley, D. W. Hayne, H. L. Lozas, R. J. Monro, L. A. Nelson, C. H. Protor, C. F. Quenner, J. O. Ravillan, D. L. Rägreway, J. A. Rigney, N. G. D. Seel, H. N. van der Professor: A. R. Gallant, T. M. Greig, F. G. Grekbrecht, Thomas Johnson, A. C. Linnerad, A. R. Manson, J. L. Wanik, Yuziling Manociker Professore: B. Neiri, Adjunct Associate Professore: D. L. Baylens, J. R. Grunner, Associate Professore: B. Neiri, Adjunct Associate Professore: D. L. Baylens, J. R. Common, Adjunct Associate Professore: B. Neiri, Algunet, Association, M. K. Marson, J. L. D'Immunoli, Adjunct Associate Professore: B. Neiri, Algunet, Association, Professore, D. J. Baylens, J. R. Chrony, Ansteina Professore: D. A. Bickey, B. J. Stime, Yutting Assistant Professor: D. J. D'Immunoli, Adjunct Assistant Professore: A. J. Rein, J. H. Goodhight, H. T. Marsociati, Schneider, John Warren, Schnier Riesersch Technologiul; F. J. Verilderu, Turren, F.T. Wang, M. Mannan, Assistant Professore, A. J. Reissler, H. J. Kork, D. W. J. Marson, J. L. Wang, M. Statistication, P. Marson, Markana, Markana M. Schlaffer, M. P. Marson, Markana, Markana M. Schlaffer, Schlamer, Markana, Markana M. Schlamer, Assistant Professore, A. J. Reissler, H. J. Kork, D. W. J. Marson, J. L. Wang, M. Statistication, Professore, M. J. Markana, Markana M. S. Markana, Markana M. Markana, Markana M. Schlamer, Markana M. Schlamer, Markana M. Markana, Markana M. Markana, Markana M. S. Markana, Markana M. Schlamer, Markana M. Markana, Markana M. Markana, Markana M. K. Markana, Markana M. Markana, Markana, Markana, Markana,

Statistics is the body of scientific methodology which deals with the logic of experiment and survey design, the efficient collection and presentation of quantitative information, and the formulation of valid and reliable inferences from sample data.

The Department of Statistics is part of the Institute of Statistics, which includes Departments of Biostatistics and Statistics at Chapel Hill. The Department of Statistics provides instruction, consultation and computational services on research projects for other departments of all schools at North Carolina State University including the Agricultural Experiment Station. Department staff are engaged in research in statistical theory and methodology. This range of activities furnishes in such fields as the physical, biological and social sciences, and in industrial research end school and the physical sciences and in industrial research and sevelopment.

The undergraduate program leads to a bachelor of science in statistics. For graduate degrees see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog.

OPPORTUNITIES

The importance of sound statistical thinking in the design and analysis of quantitative studies is generally recognized. Industry relies on statistical methods to control the quality of goods in the process of manufacture and to determine the acceptability of goods produced. Statistical procedures based on scientific sampling have become basic tools in such diverse fields as weather forecasting, opinion polling, crop and livestock estimation, and business trend prediction. Because one can improve the efficiency of use of increasingly complex and expensive experi-mental and survey data, the statistician is in demand wherever quantitative studies are conducted.

TYPICAL STATISTICS CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester (Credits
ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric CH 101 General Chemistry I MA 102 Analytic Geometry and Calcuber I		ENG 112 Composition and Reading CH 103 General Chemistry II MA 201 Analytic Geometry and Calculus II	3
CSC 101 Introduction to Programm Physical Education	ing 3	BS 100 General Biology Physical Education	
	15		16

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semeste	r Credita
ST 371 Intro. to Probability Distribution Theory .	and	ST 372 Intro. and R	to Statistical Inference
MA 202 Analytic Geometry a	nd	MA 405 Introd	uction to Linear
Calculus III		Algebr PSV 200 Intro	a and Matrices
EB 201 Economics I		PY 208 Genera	l Physics 4
Humanities or Social Science :	Elective 3	EB 202 Econo	mics II 3
Physical Education	1	Physical Educat	ion 1
	17		16

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	- 1	C,	ed	ita
ST 421 Introduction to Mathematical Statistics				3
Major Elective				. 3
Foreign Language				. 3
Humanities or Social Science Elective				. 3
Biological Science Elective		a i	i e	. 3
Free Elective	**		0	3

ST 422	Intro	lucti	or	į,	t	0	à	Ň	1	t	h	e	ń	1	t	ic		1					
	Statis	tics			i.					ï				2			2	ï					
Major 1	Elective		1	2	2					2	2	2	2	2		ç	2	2	2	i.	2	2	÷
Foreign	Lang	ange			2				ŝ		2		1		ç	-	2	2				2	į.
Free E	lective				÷				2	÷	÷		ŝ	ŝ		÷		à		÷,	ŝ	÷	÷.

18 SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	3	С	'n	e	li	ts
ST 501 Basic Statistical Analysis Major Elective	1	1	•	•		3
Information Humanities or Social Science Elective Free Elective						333
					ł	15

Spring Semester		2	1	1			1
ST 502 Basic Statistical Analysis	4					4	3
Major Elective	2	1	i		÷	÷	3
SP 231 Expository Speaking							3
Humanities or Social Science Elective							3
Free Elective		•		ł	•	÷	3
						1	
						10	[a

Hours Required for Graduation127



Research in the textile chemistry laboratory is constantly monitored.

TEXTILES

Nelson Textile Building and David Clark Laboratories

D. W. Chaney, Dean

D. S. Hamby, Associate Dean, Textiles Extension and Continuing Education; M. R. Shaw, Assistant Dean, Textiles Research; P. D. Emerson, Head, Textile Machine Design and Development; W. E. Smith, Assistant to the Dean, Student Services; E. E. Hutchison, Academic Coordinator; G. Rodeffer, Librarian, Burlington Textiles Library

The field of textiles is broad. It covers almost every aspect of our daily lives with applications in medicine, space, ercreation and sports, personal safety, environmental improvement and control, transportation and in household and apparel uses. These versatile materials—textiles—are made to exacting design specifications by a variety of modern high-speed processes, utilizing tools such as lasers, electronics and computers. Textiles begins with the synthesis of fibers by man or by nature; it carries through a myriad selection of processes for fabric formation, including the steps necessary to make fabrics useful, such as the manufacture of dyestuffs and coloring, chemical auxiliaries and finishes, cutting and fashioning into end-use products.

The approximately 5,000 graduates of the School of Textiles hold diverse positions, mostly in North Carolina. In the textle and related industries, occupations range from manufacturing management, sales, corporate management, designing and styling, research development and technical service to quality control and personnel management. These textle graduates are in the creative and management decision-making aspects of the industry. They plan the flow of materials and machines. They create styles, designs, patterns, colors, bxcurses, and attractures required of industrial, space, medical, apparel and other uses of textlle products. They deal with computers, automation, product quality, plant performance and environmental problems. They manage large and small companies, personnel, and systems.

The School of Textiles prepares young people for careers in the above occupations. A broad background is stressed; two-thirds of the educational program can come from the resources of the University outside the School. Opportunities remain excellent, with the School maintaining one of the University's best placement records. Demand for textile graduates from North Carolina State University particularly strong, due in part to the strength of the academic programs. These programs are organized in two departments: textile technology and textile chemistry.

CURRICULA

The School of Textiles offers a broad choice of curricula depending upon individual interests. Terminal Bachelor of Science programs in textile technology or in textile chemistry permit a broad choice of courses in addition to required core courses. For example, a student may specialize in yarn or fabric structures, in textile economics and marketing or in fabric styling and design. The student's curriculum includes humanities, social sciences and basic sciences and may result in a concentration in business economics, industrial engineering, languages, mathematics, physics, chemistry, political science, statistics or textile chemistry (or technology). The structure of the course sequence may allow graduate study in either the field of concentration or in textile chemistry or technology. It is possible, with one summer of extra work, to obtain a double degree, for example in textile technology and chemistry.

Curricula leading to graduate study, particularly to Doctor of Philosophy programs, such as in fiber and polymer science, differ from terminal Bachelor of Science programs primarily in the junior and senior year. While considerable latitude is still possible, there are a number of prescribed courses, the nature of which depends upon the type of graduate study anticipated.

Textile chemistry gives the student fundamental education in chemistry emphasizing the application of this science to textiles. Emphasis on chemical fundamentals adequately prepares exceptional textile chemistry students for graduate study either in pure or applied chemistry. Similarly, students who complete the program in any of the concentrations in textile technology with a high degree of excellence may do graduate study in numerous areas.

Inasmuch as professional textiles work is concentrated in the last two years of the student's program, it is possible for students from junior or community colleges, or other institutions of higher learning, to transfer to the School of Textiles with a minimum loss of time.

INSPECTION TRIPS

For certain textile courses, it is desirable for the student to see the manufacturing process under actual operating conditions. When possible, student groups visit outstanding manufacturing plants. Trip participation is required; transportation costs and other travel expenses, while held to a minimum, are paid by the student.

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT

Job opportunities for summer employment are available for textile students. Placement assistance is available through the school placement office and frequently can be arranged in the student's home community. Qualified students may arrange to receive academic credit of up to three hours per summer not to exceed six hours for faculty-approved summer jobs.

DEGREES

Upon completion of programs in either textile technology or textile chemistry, the degree of Bachelor of Science is conferred.

The School of Textiles offers the following graduate degrees: Master of Textile Technology; Master of Science in textile technology or in textile chemistry; and Doctor of Philosophy in fiber and polymer science. For general requirements consult the Graduate Catalog.

By faculty agreement candidates for the Doctor of Philosophy degree in other schools of this institution may specialize in essentially textile-related subjects. In such cases, research is usually done in textiles.

THE FOUR-ONE PROGRAM

The School of Textlles has a program which permits a student with a baccalaureate degree from an accredited college or university to complete the requirements for a Bachelor of Science degree in textlle technology or textile chemistry after the satisfactory completion of one year of study.

Applicants should have completed mathematics, physics and chemistry comparable to that required in the basic textile technology or chemistry curricula. Under these conditions, the student can complete the degree requirements in two regular semesters and summer school. Students not meeting minimum requirments in sciences or applied mathematics could remove deficiencies in the summer session prior to the fall semester, allowing completion of studies at the end of the normal period or in the following summer sessions.

Each applicant's undergraduate program is considered individually and, in general, a complete transfer of credits is possible.

HONORS PROGRAM

This program offers the exceptional student an opportunity to penetrate deeply into an area of special interest with exposure to various forms of research or independent study. Academically-promising entrants to the School, and students who develop academic promise during the freshman year, are assigned to honors advisers and are regarded as honors candidates. Special lectures, discussion groups and seminars in the freshman and sophomore years introduce and reveal the possibilities for future development in the honors program. Towards the end of the freshman year, selected honors candidates are invited to become full members students may begin to develop programs of strength in a special interest area. This students may begin to develop programs of strength in a special interest, and in the junior and senior years the student develops special interest, animating in an honors thesis. The honors thesis ranges from a scholarly review of a special inoit to a discussion of an experimental research problem.

FACILITIES

The Nelson Textile Building and David Clark Laboratories house one of the most modern, best-equipped textile institutions. Included is the Burlington Textiles Library, a division of the D. H. Hill Library and one of the country's most complete textile libraries.

SPECIAL SERVICES

The School of Textiles offers a number of services and programs which enriches its academic programs.

Textile Research is conducted on a wide variety of problems including some concerns of society with the environment and with health and safety. Frequently the problems are interdisciplinary and involve team effort. Students have an opportunity to participate in the solution to current problems.

Textiles Extension and Continuing Education is vigorously engaged in by all faculty. It serves the needs of the textile industry by disseminating research findings and offering short courses for executive, scientific and supervisory personnel. The two-way exchange in these activities keeps students and faculty informed on all of the latest developments.

Machine Design and Development including well equipped shops, provides engineering assistance to the faculty and students. This department endeavors to remain current with recent engineering advances applicable to textiles and maintains active liaison with industry and the scientific community.

The Office of Student Services is responsible for the placement and financial aid programs of the School of Textiles. The placement function makes available to a potential employer the credentials of our students for permanent and summer employment and in a great number of cases performs equally for alumni.

The financial aid function operates by committee and makes it possible for any North Carolina student to pursue an education in textiles through scholarships, loans or grants as long as one maintains the University's academic and moral standards.

Textile Chemistry

David Clark Laboratories

Professor W. M. Whaley, Head of the Department

Associate Professor C. D. Livengood, Coordinator of Advising

Professor: K. S. Camphell, D. M. Cates, J. A. Caculo, R. D. Gillert, G. Goldfinger, R. McGregor: Professor Emeritar: R. W. Work; Adjunct Professors: A. E. Davis Jr., H. F. Mark, A. Schindler, A. M. Sookne, Sasociate Professors: T. H. Guion, M. H. Theil, W. K. Walhi, Adjunct Associate Professors: H. N. Friedlander, K. K. Ghosh, T. Murzyama; Assistant Professor: G. N. Mock; Adjunct Assistant Professors: L. A. Graham, W. K. Martin Jr.

The field of textile chemistry embraces a number of disciplines and is concerned, in park, with those industrial processes that constitute the final steps in the preparation of textile materials for the consumer. Common terms applied to these processes are scouring, bleaching, printing, dyeing and finishing. Textile chemistry is also concerned with fiber-forming polymers, both natural and man-made, and how the chemical and physical properties of such materials vary with fiber structure. Students receive a fundamental knowledge of the underlying principles that relate to this derivative field and a perspective that includes the many interacting factors involved in the preparation and conversion of polymeric materials to useful products.

FACILITIES

David Clark Laboratories houses offices, classrooms, laboratories and pilot facilities for instruction and research. The departmental radiation laboratory is in Nelson Building. Radiation facilities include a Cobalt 60 source and a 500 KV Electron Accelerator.

Equipment is available for ultra-violet, visible, infrared, nmr and esr spectroscopy, reflectometry, colorimetry, viscometry, chromotography, differential thermal analysis, thermal gravimetric analysis, differential scanning calorimetry, instrumental measurement of color and computer color matching. Common testing equipment used for the evaluation of the physical properties of textile materials and for determining the color-fastness, wash-fastness, etc., of fibers and fabrics is also available. Complete pilot plant facilities allow demonstration of wet-processing operations used in textiles.

CURRICULA

The department has three undergraduate curricula: (a) Dyeing and Finishing Operations, (b) Dyeing and Finishing Science, and (c) Polymer Chemistry. The first concentration is primarily for students who wish a terminal Bachelor of Science degree, whereas the other concentrations are oriented toward advanced studies. However, the student taking Dyeing and Finishing Operations can use elective courses to achieve a background suitable for graduate studies if he wishes to do so.

For graduate degrees see pages 12-13 and consult the Graduate Catalog.

CURRICULUM IN TEXTILE CHEMISTRY

Dyeing and Finishing Science Concentration

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
T 101H Fundament. of Text. ENG 111 Comp. & Rhetoric CH 101 Gen. Chemistry I MA 102 Analytic Geom. Calc. I Physical Education	2 3 4 4	T 203 Fiber Science I ENG 112 Comp. & Reading . CH 107 Principles Chem MA 201 Analytic Geom. Calc. Physical Education	3 3 11 4
	14		15

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
T 301 Tech. Dyeing Finish CH 221 Organic Chem. I. MA 202 Analytic Geom. Cali T 250 Fabric Form. System Physical Education	, III	TC 303 Textile Chemistr T 305 Intro. Color Scier CH 223 Organic Chem. PY 205 General Physics MA 301 Appl. Diff. Equi Free Elective Physical Education	y I 2 ice 1 II
			18

JUNIOR YEAR

..... 3 17

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credita
TC 461 Chemistry of Fibers Dyeing Finishing Elective** PY 208 General Physics 7 220 Yarn Form. System Phys. Chem./Thermo. Elect.****		Phys. Chem./Thermo. Elect.*** Dyeing Finishing Elect.** Humanity-Social Sci. Elect. Free Elective	3 5 5

18-19

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
Dyeing Finishing Elective** Polymer Chemistry Elective*** . Humanity-Social Science Elect. PAMS Elective*	3 	Polymer Chem. Elect.*** Textiles Elective ¹ Humanity-Social Science Elect Free Elective	
	14-16		14-17
		Hours Required for Graduation	

Restricted electives in • PAMS-2-4 credits from the following: CSC 111 2 -9 credits from the following: TC 405 1 TC 406 2 TC 412 3 TC 505 3 T 506 3 TC 562 3 · -Chemistry) -_ 8 . 7

Textiles-2-5 credits in TC, TXT or T courses at 300-500 level (including any elective course in dyeing and finishing or polymer chemistry listed above).

DYEING AND FINISHING OPERATIONS CONCENTRATION

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
T 101H Fundament. of Text ENG 111 Comp. & Rhetoric CH 101 Gen. Chemistry I MA 112 Analytic Geom. Cale. A Physical Education	2 3 4 4 4 4	T 203 Fiber Science I ENG 112 Comp. & Reading CH 107 Principles Chem MA 212 Analytic Geom. Calc. E Physical Education	······································
	14		14

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
T 301 Tech. Dyeing Finish CH 221 Organic Chem. I T 250 Fabric Forming Syst		TC 303 Textile Chem. I T 305 Intro. Color Sci CH 223 Organic Chem. II PY 211 General Physics	
T 220 Yarn Forming Syst Humanity-Social Science Elect Physical Education		Humanity-Soc. Science Elect. Free Elective Physical Education	

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester Credit	Spring Semester Credits
TC 461 Chem. of Fiber	Phys. Chem./Thermo. Elect.****
T 220 Yarn Forming Syst	TC 404 Text. Chem. Tech 3
or	TC 406 Text. Chem. Tech. Lab 2
T 250 Fabric Forming Syst	TC 412 Text. Chem. Analysis 3

TC 403	Text. Chem. Tech 3
TC 405	Text. Che. Text. Lab 1
PY 212	General Physics 4
Human	ity-Soc. Science Elect 3

Hum	anity-Soc	ial	s	ci.	E	lle	ct	iv	•	ŝ	ŝ			÷.								ŝ	3
Free	Elective		-		22	22	6		e,		1	•	x	k	2	k	•	•	1	ŝ	1	•	3
																							10

18

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
PAMS Elective** Text. Elect.* Textiles Elective*** Humanity-Social Science Elect	2-4 6 3 3	PAMS Elective** Textile Chem. Elective* Textiles Electives Humanity-Social Science Elect. Free Elective	3-4 3 3 3 3
	14-16		14-17

TC 304; TC 401; TC 490; TC 491; TC 561; TC 562; TC 569; TC 591; T 402, T 493 * Textile Chemistry Electives: 9 hrs. from following:

TC 562; TC 561; T 402; T 473
 Form following or related courses:
 MA 114; MA 301; CH 315; ST 361; CSC 111;
 CSC 204 or CSC 101 + CSC 251
 CSC 204 or CSC 101 + CSC 251
 Textile Electives: 5-7 hrs. from any TC, TX or T courses in 360-360 level.
 Physical ChemistryThermodynamics elective: ether CH 2310 or CH 331

Note: (1) any course listed in Dyeing and Finishing Science or Polymer Chemistry may be sub-stituted for required courses in Dyeing and Finishing Operations in the same subject and at the same level. Example MA 102 for MA 112 or PY 205 for PY 211.

(2) any student wishing Textile Management training is encouraged to select from the fol-lowing list of courses for the 5-7 hours designated for textile elective courses:

TX 380	TX 484
TX 480	TX 491 - Supervision
TX 482	TX 586

POLYMER CHEMISTRY CONCENTRATION

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semeater	Credits
T 101H Fundament, of Textiles ENG 111 Comp. & Rhetoric CH 101 Gen. Chemistry I MA 102 Analytic Geom. Calc. I . Physical Education	2 3 4 4 1	T 203 Fiber Science I ENG 112 Comp. & Reading CH 107 Principles Chem MA 201 Analytic Geom. Calc. Physical Education	
	-		-
	14		15

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester	Credits
T 301 Tech. Dyeing Finish. CH 221 Organic Chem. I MA 202 Analytic Geom. Calc. T 250 Fabric Form System Physical Education	111	TC 303 Textile Chem. 1 T 305 Intro. Color Science CH 223 Organic Chem. II PY 205 General Physics MA 301 Appl. Diff. Equa Free Elective Physical Education	2 1 4

18

JUNIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Credits
TC 461 Chem. of Fibers PY 208 General Physics T 220 Yarn Form. System Phys. Che./Thermo. Elect.**** Humanity-Soc. Sci. Elect.		Phys. Chem./Thermo. Elect.**** 3 PAMS Elective* 24 Polymer Chem. Elect.*** 3 Humanity-Soc. Sci. Elect. 3 Free Elective 3
	17.18	14-16

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
Dyeing Finishing Elective**		Polymer Chem. Elect.***	
			14-17
		Hours Required for Graduation	

Restricted electives in * PAMS-2-4 credits from the following: CSC 111 2 ST 361 3 CSC 101 + CSC 251 4 ** Dyeing and Finishing-6 credits from the following: TC 406 2 TC 505 3 TC 591 3 506 3 T TC 412 3 *** Polymer Chemistry electives—nine credits from the following: *** Polymer Chemistry electives—nine credits from the following: *** To 550 (Polymer Lab Course) 3 TC 504 3 TC 561 3
 TC 504
 3
 TC 569
 3

 TC 561
 3
 TX 460
 3

 TC 562
 3
 T 402
 3
 Three additional credits from either the list above or the following: TC 4901-6 TC 4911 TC 591 3 T 493 3 **** Physical Chemistry/Thermodynamics-6 credits from the following: CHE 205..... 4 or CHE 316..... 3 Chemistry) 6 I Textiles-2-5 credits in TC, TXT or T courses at 300-500 level (including any elective course in dyeing and finishing or polymer chemistry listed above).

Textile Technology

Nelson Textile Building

Professor D. S. Hamby, Acting Head of the Department

Assistant Professor E. E. Hutchison, Academic Coordinator

Associate Professor M. L. Robinson Jr., Coordinator of Advising

Professore: J. F. Bogdan, A. H. El-Shiekh, T. W. George, S. P. Henh, P. R. Leed, M. H. Mohamed, J. A. Forter J.: Associate Professore: E. H. Fardford, W. D. Cooper, C. L. Dyer, R. E. Forres, P. L. Grady, B. S. Gupta, J. W. Kilbke, J. J. F. Knapton, W. E. Maser, J. E. Pardue, W. C. Stucker, N. F. A. Tutker, Adjucat Associate Professore: Y. F. Holland, J. C. Lamaden, N. K. O. Konvasif, F. W. Massey, H. M. Middlein J. H. Adjunct Assistant Professor: M. W. Sub; Instructor; G. W. Smith: Lecture: T. R. Bodde

CURRICULUM

The curriculum the first two years is concerned primarily with the physical sciences, humanities and social sciences, and with limited but important basic studies in textile fundamentals. The major work in textiles is done the junior and senior years.

The textile technology curriculum provides as general an education as possible, while preparing the graduate for a profitable, rewarding textile career. This is accomplished through an integration of the physical and social sciences and the application of these sciences and economics to the field of textiles.
In addition to the wide selection of sciences, the student has the opportunity for diversification within the School of Textiles. The curriculum offers depth in such selected areas as fiber and yarn technology, fabric technology, knitting technology, general textiles and textile management.

For graduate degrees, see pages 12-13.

CONCENTRATIONS

For a student to develop a second field of interest, the Department of Textile Technology offers an opportunity for the selection of a concentration from a discipline outside the department. Not only can strength be developed in a second discipline, but upon completion of the undergraduate work, one may pursue a graduate program of study in textiles or in the concentration discipline.

FACILITIES

Textile technology has laboratory areas for processing of short staple fibers, long staple synthetic fibers, throwing and texturizing continuous filament varns, Laboratories for the study of the formation of woven, knitted and nonwoven fabrics including tufting and yarn preparation systems are available. The knitting laboratories include a hosiery section, circular and double knitting, warp and flat knitting, and knit goods finishing. The department has extensive facilities for physical testing of fibers, yarns and fabrics. A textile physics laboratory includes equipment designed for specialized problems related to textiles.

TEXTILE TECHNOLOGY CURRICULUM

FRESHMAN YEAR

Fall Semester	Credits	Spring Semester Cred	ita
CH 101 General Chemistry I ENG 111 Composition & Rheto	ric	CH 103 General Chemistry II or	
Humanity-Social Science Electiv	e 3	CH 107 Principles of Chemistry	4
MA 111 Algebra and Trigonomo	etry*	ENG 112 Composition & Reading MA 112 Analytic Geometry & Calculus A or	3
MA 102 Analytic Geometry & Calculus I		MA 102 Analytic Geometry & Calculus I or	
T 101 Fundamentals of Textile Physical Education	s 2 1	MA 201 Analytic Geometry & Calculus II	4
		T 220 Yarn Forming Systems	4
	17	Physical Education	1
			16

SOPHOMORE YEAR

Fall Ser	nester Credits
Humanit MA 212	y-Social Science Elective
MA 202	or Analytic Geometry & Calculus III
ST 361	Introduction to Statistics for
T 203	Fiber Science I 3
T 250	Fabric Forming Systems 4
Physical	Education 1

Spring 3	Semester Credit	8
CSC 200	Introduction to Computers & Their Uses	3
Humanit	y-Social Science Elective	3
PY 205	General Physics or	
PY 211	General Physics	ć.
TX 211	Fiber Science II	3
TX 330	Textile Measurements &	
	Quality Control	4
Physical	Education	1
	-	-
	1	8

JUNIOR YEAR

17-18

Fall Semester Credits	Spring Semester Credits
Humanity-Social Science Elective	TX 340 Principles of Knitted Fabric Structures
or PY 208 General Physics	TX 380 Woven Fabric Scructures s TX 380 Management & Control of Textile Systems
IX 320 Design & Control of Staple Yarn Systems	Concentration Hours (Programs A, B, C) 3

SENIOR YEAR

Fall Semester	Credita	Spring Semester	Credits
Humanity-Social Science Elective TX 460 Physical Properties of To Fibers	extile	Humanity-Social Science E Concentration Hours (Progr Free Electives	lective
TX 560 Structural & Physical Properties of Fibers			15
Concentration Hours (Programs A Free Elective	, B, C) 6 3	Hours Required for Gradus	tion130

* MA 114 may, under certain circumstances, be substituted for MA 111.

The mathematics sequence for qualifying students shall be MA 102, 201 and 202. Eighteen credit hours of humanity-social science electives are required. These 18 hours are to include three credit hours of English and EB 201. Students are encouraged to take a minimum of two courses in the areas chosen to fulfil the humanity-social science requirement. The choice of course sequence and scheduling will be planned by the faculty adviser and the student.

PROGRAM A, TEXTILE SCIENCE

Program A is designed for the student interested in pursuing advanced studies in the basic and applied sciences. The textile courses in the concentration emphasize the physics and mechanics of textile structures and materials. The program is ideally suited for, but not limited to, those interested in pursuing graduate studies in the Master of Science or Doctor of Philosophy programs. The actual sequence of courses constituting the 15 hour concentration is based upon student interest with adviser approval. Typical courses from which the concentration may be structured are: MA 301, MA 511, ESM 301, PY 411, PY 412, PY 413, FV 500, TC 461, TX 561. The student selects at least six hours of 400 or 500 level textile courses.

PROGRAM B, TEXTILE MANAGEMENT

Program B, consisting of 15 hours, is based upon a background in basic economics and is designed to develop an understanding of management control systems, decision-making theories and marketing and distribution systems. Six hours of course work must be selected from ACC 260, EB 420, 307, 326, 431, and 332, TX 586. The student would be expected to select at least six hours of 400 or 500 level textile courses.

PROGRAM C. GENERAL

Program C allows students to elect advanced courses in the field of textiles. These courses may be selected from the elective offerings by the School of Textiles and may be used to develop in-depth study in yarn forming, fabric forming, microscopy, quality control, textile chemistry or combinations of these areas.

For those students interested in developing a sequence of courses in a discipline outside of the School of Textiles, these 15 hours may be used, in whole or in part for a sequence of courses comprising the program of study planned by the student and faculty adviser and approved by the Head of Textile Technology.

University Studies

Harrelson Hall

Professor A. C. Barefoot, Head

Professors: D. Huisingh, J. R. Lambert Jr., J. C. Wallace: Assistant Professor: R. L. Hoffman; Instructor: C. L. Stalnaker; Visiting Assistant Professor: Elisabeth Wheeler University Studies is an academic unit responsible for interdisciplinary programs dealing with contemporary issues and problems. Courses are taught by teams of faculty drawn from the Division and from the academic disciplines relating to the problems or issues under consideration. These courses are open without prerequisites to students in all curricula.

Military Education and Training

DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY SCIENCE (ARMY ROTC)

Professor: LTC S. A. Holcomb; Instructors: LTC B. J. Baucom, Capt. G. N. Edgar, Capt. L. G. Lupus, Capt. M. P. Kehoe, Capt. C. M. Rowley

DEPARTMENT OF AEROSPACE STUDIES (AIR FORCE ROTC)

Professor: LTC H. D. Woods; Instructors; Maj. M. T. Curran, Capt. J. E. Harper, Capt. H. O. Seagraves

The Department of Military Science (Army ROTC) and the Department of Aerospace Studies (Air Force ROTC) are separate academic and administrative subdivisions of the institution.

The mission of the Army ROTC program is to produce well-educated commissioned officers in sufficient numbers to meet Army requirements.

The mission of the Air Force Reserve Officers' Training Corps (AFROTC) is to recruit and, through a college campus education program, commission second lieutenants in response to Air Force requirements.

COURSE OF INSTRUCTION

Army ROTC—The program of instruction for the Army ROTC consists of a two-year basic course and a two-year advanced course. Also available is a two-year program designed for junior college graduates and students at four-year colleges who were unable to take ROTC during their first two years of college.

Air Force ROTC-The program of instruction consists of a two-year general military course, a field training course, and a two-year professional officer course.

Students desiring to enter either the Army or Air Force two-year program should contact the Military Science Department, Room 154, Reynolds Coliseum, or the Aerospace Studies Department, Room 145 Reynolds Coliseum, before the start of the spring semester of their sophomore year.

The Army and Air Force ROTC units conduct a flight instruction program. A limited number of highly qualified Army cadets participate and receive 36% hours of flying in light aircraft. All Air Force ROTC cadets who are qualified and have volunteered for active duty pilot training receive 25 hours of flying. Both programs include ground school training. Successful completion of the Army program may qualify cadets for a Federal Aviation Agency private pilot's certificate.

Satisfactory completion of the advanced courses qualifies a student for commissioning as a second lieutenant in the Army or Air Force Reserve upon graduation from the University.

SELECTION

Army ROTC—The selection of advanced-course students is made from applicants who are physically qualified and who have above average cacademic and military records. Veterans who have one year or more of service in the Armed Forces are eligible for enrollment in the Army ROTC advanced course upon reaching their junior year, provided they are in good cacademic standing, physically qualified, and have not reached their 27th birthday and are selected by PMS and the University administration.

Air Force ROTC—A student enrolled in the Air Force ROTC may pursue a fouryear program or a two-year program. Both offer the opportunity for receiving an AFROTC scholarship.

Students, to meet enrollment requirements for the professional officer course, must achieve a qualifying score on the Air Force Officer Qualification Test (AFOQT) and the SATIACT, meet necessary physical requirements and must have good academic records. Qualified veterans desiring a commission through an Air Force ROTC program complete the two-year advanced program and, in most cases, attend four weeks of field training. Non-veterans must complete the two-year weeks of field training, Non-veterans may elect to successfully complete six weeks of field training and the two-year professional officer course in lieu of the above fouryear program. Cadets must complete either program before their 30th birthday to qualify for a commission.

Credit--Oredit is allowed for work at other institutions having an ROTC unit established in accordance with the provisions of the National Defense Act and regulations governing the ROTC.

FINANCIAL AID

Students in the Army basic or Air Force general military course, other than scholarship students, receive no monetary allowance. For summer training of four to six weeks, students receive pay and travel allowance of allowance of \$100 (tax free) per month. Scholarships which pay for tuition, all fees and textbooks are available to both Army and Air Force cadets.

Army ROTC-One-, two-, three- and four-year scholarships are available to selected Army ROTC students who are strongly motivated toward a career in the Army.

Air Force ROTC-A limited number of selected students enrolled in the Air Force ROTC program may qualify for two-, three- and four-year scholarships.

Uniforms—Uniforms for Army and Air Force ROTC are provided by the University from commutation funds paid by the Federal government.

ORGANIZATION

Army—The Army ROTC unit at N. C. State consists of a cadet battalion, commanded by a cadet lieutenant colonel, and comprised of a headquarters company and lettered companies. The cadet lieutenant colonel and all other cadet officers are selected from students enrolled in the second year advanced course. Cadet dents enrolled in the first years advanced course. Cather dents enrolled in the first years advanced course. Cather dents enrolled in the first years advanced course. Cather dents enrolled in the first years advanced course. Cather dents enrolled in the first years advanced course. Cather dents enrolled officers and non-commissioned officers conduct all drill instruction with supervision by the University's Army faculty.

Air Force—The Air Force ROTC unit is organized as a cadet group (commanded by a cadet colorel) with an appropriate number of squadrons the squadrons are composed of flights and squads. The group, squadron and flight commanders and their staff are cadet commissioned officers and are selected from cadets enrolled in the professional officers course. All other positions are held by cadet noncommissioned officers who are selected from general military course cadets. Cadet officers and non-commissioned officers plan and conduct the cadet group operation with AFROTC faculty supervision.

DISTINGUISHED STUDENTS

The University names outstanding students of the Army ROTC and Air Force ROTC as Distinguished Military Students or Distinguished Air Force ROTC Cadets. These students may, upon graduation, be designated Distinguished Military Graduates or Distinguished Air Force ROTC Graduates. Distinguished Military Graduates may be commissioned in the Regular Army.

Graduate School

V. T. Stannett, Vice Provost and Graduate Dean

The Graduate School provides instruction and facilities for advanced study and research in the fields of agriculture and life sciences, design, education, engineering, forestry, liberal arts, physical and mathematical sciences and textiles.

The School is currently composed of more than 1,000 graduate faculty members within the eight academic schools. Educated at major universities throughout the world and established both in advanced teaching and research, these scholars guide the University's graduate student body of some 2,500 men and women from all areas of the United States and about 70 other countries.

The faculty and students have available exceptional facilities, including libraries, laboratories, modern equipment and special research areas.

For a list of graduate degrees offered at North Carolina State University, see pages 12-13. Consult the Graduate Catalog for details on programs and admission.

University Extension

1911 Building

W. L. Turner, Vice Chancellor for Extension and Public Service

L. H. Hammond, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Extension and Public Service

M. F. Hester, Assistant to the Vice Chancellor for Extension and Public Service

The University administration is linked to the faculty of the various schools and with clientele groups throughout the state through the Vice Chancellor for Extension and Public Service, extension field staff, and through advisory or liaison groups. The University's overall extension program is coordinated through the Vice Chancellor for Extension and Public Service who administers program development, management of interschool and interinstitutional extension programs and projects and provides staff assistance for campus wide extension programs.

DIVISION OF CONTINUING EDUCATION

R. A. Mabry, Director

Associate Directors: J. Porter, D. B. Stansel; Assistant Director: C. F. Koliy, Assistant to the Directors: H. H. Ethnidge; Continuing Education Specialiste: K. R. Crump, In Charge, J. F. Cudd Jr., D. Fender, D. S. Jackson, A. Lanier, H. G. Walker

The Division of Continuing Education of N. C. State is the statewide adult education service linking the University, its scholars, research, and resources with the people and communities of the State. The programs vary in length and format from one-day conferences and short courses to regular semester-length classes and educational television.

The Division's programs are designed to meet the needs of any adult who can benefit from university-level study. The instructional staff consists of University faculty, from N. C. State and other institutions and authorities in specific fields. Only those programs appropriate to the standards of scholarship and instruction of N. C. State are offered. Both credit and noncredit programs are offered on the University campus, in communities throughout the State and by correspondence instruction.

Correspondence Courses—The Division offers more than 38 different courses in 14 subject areas and in high school review courses in English and mathematics. These courses are administered through the "Independent Study by Extension" UNC Extension Division, 121 Abernethy Hall, Chapel Hill, N. C. 27514.

Credit and Noncredit Evening Classes—The Division offers, during the fall and spring semesters, a series of credit and noncredit courses on the University campus. The credit courses are sponsored and taught by the University's academic departments and are generally conducted in the late afternoon and evening. These courses are offered to the already occupied mature person who is unable to attend classes during daytime hours. Approximately 110 courses in a variety of subject areas are given each semester. The noncredit classes are designed for cultural and professional enrichment.

Off-Campus Credit Courses—Extension classes are offered throughout the State. These classes are mainly on a need basis or by request from organizations or special groups. Courses are available in almost all subject matter areas from engineering to the social sciences. In 1973 the Division administered 80 credit classes in 27 different locations with registration totaling over 1,400.

Short Courses, Institutes, and Conferences—Short courses, institutes and conference programs, more than any others, mark the University's efforts to meet its Land-Grant tradition of providing education to all the people. The scope of the programs include: agriculture, engineering, forestry, textlies, the physical sciences, economics, management, communications, education, and recreation. During 1975-76 there were 225 courses offered with registrations totaling over 19.000.

The University awards Continuing Education Units to participants in qualified programs. Continuing Education Units are a part of a nationwide recording system to provide a uniform measure of attainment in noncredit educational programs. One CEU at N. C. State is defined as "the contact hours of participation in an organized continuing education experience under responsible sponsorship, capable direction, and qualified instruction."

SUMMER SESSIONS

C. F. Kolb, Director

The Summer Sessions at N. C. State offer an extensive education program to meet the varied needs and interests of almost 9,000 students who come to the campus each summer.

Each of the University's eight schools—represented by more than 55 different departments—offers instruction in over 600 courses, more than 40 percent of which are at the graduate level. A faculty of more than 300 participates in programs for summer study. Six of the eight schools offer regular courses during the two fiveweek terms. Design offers one nine-week program. Forest Resources conducts a summer camp for sophomores and two five-week practicams. In addition, numerous summer school for sophomores and two five-week practicams. In addition, numerous and special programs meet the needs of undergraduate and graduate students of N. C. State and visiting students pursuing degrees from other institutions.

For information regarding summer activities write: Director of Summer Sessions, Box 5125, Raleigh, North Carolina 27607.

Water Resources Research Institute

The Water Resources Research Institute is a unit of the University of North Carolina System and is located on the campus of North Carolina State University. The deams of the School of Engineering and School of Agriculture and Life Sciences, the Deam for Research at North Carolina State University and two faculty members from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill serve as a board of directors. The Institute was established to promote a multidisciplinary attack on water problems, to develop and support research in response to the needs of North Carolina, to encourage strengthened educational programs in water resources, to coordinate research and educational programs dealing with water resources, and to provide a link between the state and federal water resources agencies and related interests in the University.

Research and educational activities are conducted through established departments and achools of the University System. All senior colleges and universities of North Carolina are eligible to participate in the Institute's research program. Applications for research grants must be received by October 1 for the Matching Grants Program and Pebruary 4 for the Annual Allotment Program preceding the fiscal year for which funds are requested. Basic support for the Institute's program is provided by the Office of Water Research and Technology, U. S. Department of the Interior, under the Water Research as the 1964, as amended, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, and appropriations from the State of North Carolina.

The institute has sponsored a graduate minor in water resources which offers a strong water resources program with the major in any of the basic disciplines contributing to water resources planning, conservation, development and management. This couplializes on the combined training resources of the Raleigh and way to graduate students seeking interdisciplinary training in this field. Additional information concerning the program is presented elsewhere in this catalog.

The Institute sponsors research and educational symposia and seminars, encourages the development of specialized training opportunities, and provides a means for the continuing evaluation and strengthening of the University System's total water resources program.



Civil engineering students learn surveying principles in order to understand the applications of surveying in planning, design and construction.





COURSE DESCRIPTIONS

In a typical course description, the semester hours of credit, the number of actual lecture and laboratory hours of meeting per week, and the term or terms in which the course is offered are shown in this manner: 2(1-2) F, S, Sum. or 1-3 F, S, Sum.

The 2 indicates the number of semester hours credit given for satisfactory completion of the course. The (1-2) indicates that the course meets for one hour of lecture and for two hours of laboratory work each week. The 1-3 indicates a minimum of 1 and a maximum of 3 semester hours credit can be earned. This is to be arranged with the instructor. The F designates the course is to be given the fall semester. Likewise, S designates spring; Sum, summer. Abbreviations used in the course descriptions are: Cl, consent of instructor;

Abbreviations used in the course descriptions are: Cl, consent of instructor; grad, graduate; undergrad, undergraduate; sr, senior; jr, junior; soph, sophomore; fr, freshman; preq., prerequisite; coreq., corequisite; lab., laboratory; lect., lecture; and alt.years, alternate years.

Waiver of prerequisites is at the discretion of the instructor.

CONTENTS

Accounting (ACC)
Agriculture and Life Sciences
(ALS, AC)189
Animal Science (ANS)189
Anthropology (ANT)191
Architecture (ARC)192
Art (ART)
Biochemistry (BCH)192
Biological and Agricultural
Engineering (BAE)193
Biological Sciences (BS)
Biomathematics (BMA)
Botany (BO)
Chemical Engineering (CHE) 198
Chemistry (CH)
Civil Engineering (CE)
Computer Science (CSC)
Cron Science (CS)
Design (DF, DN)
Economics and Business (EB) 216
Education (ED)
Electrical Engineering (EE) 229
Engineering (E)
Engineering Honors (EH)233
Engineering Operations (EO)233
Engineering Science and
Mechanics (ESM)
English (ENG)
Entomology (ENT)
Food Science (FS)
Foreign Languages
Classics (GRK, LAT)
English for Foreign Students
(FLE) 242
Foreign Languages and
Literatures
French (FLF)

German (FLG)244
Italian (FLI)
Portuguese (FLP)245
Russian (FLR)246
Spanish (FLS)246
Forestry (FOR)
Genetics (GN)
Geology (GY)
History (HI)
Horticultural Science (HS)259
Industrial Arts (IA)
Industrial Engineering (IE)262
International Student
Orientation (ISO)
Landscape Architecture (LAR) 267
Liberal Arts (LA)
Marine Sciences (MAS)
Materials Engineering (MAT)268
Mathematics (MA)
Mechanical and Aerospace
Engineering (MAE)275
Meteorology (MY)
Microbiology (MB)
Military Education and Training .283
Aerospace Studies (AS)
Military Science (MS)
Music (MUS)
Nuclear Engineering (NE)
Nutrition (NTR)
Operations Research (OR)
Pest Management (PM)
Philosophy (PHI)
Physical Education (PE)
Physical Oceanography (OY)293
Physics (PY)
Physiology (PHY)
Plant Pathology (PP)
Political Science (PS)

Poultry Science (PO)	.302
Product Design (PD)	.302
Psychology (PSY)	.303
Recreation Resources	
Administration (RRA)	.307
Religion (REL)	.308
Social Work (SW)	.309
Sociology (SOC)	.310
Soil Science (SSC)	.314
Speech-Communication (SP)	.315

Statistics (ST)
Textile Chemistry (TC)
Textile Technology (TX)
Textiles (T)
Toxicology (TOX)
University Studies (UNI)
Veterinary Science (VET)326
Visual Design (PVD)
Wood and Paper Science (WPS)326
Zoology (ZO)

Accounting

(Also see Economics and Business.)

ACC 250 Accounting I-Concepts of Financial Reporting. 3(3-0) F.S. Financial reporting concepts, the information generating process, income measurement, resource valuation, corporate equity measurement, reporting practices, and the interpretation and analysis of financial statements. Introduction to internal controls and merchandising and manufacturing inventories.

ACC 261 Accounting II—Financial Information Systems. Preq: ACC 260. 3(3-0) F.S. Information systems and their generation of financial data for reporting purposes. Includes consideration of the reporting practices related to noncorporate entities, financial statement structures and classifications, and internal controls. Staff

ACC 262 Managerial Use of Cost Data. Preq: ACC 260. 3(3-0) F.S. Managerial uses of cost data in planning, controlling, and revuluating organizational activities and in making business decisions. Includes consideration of budgeting, cost behavior, product costing and pricing, and an introduction to production cost. Staff

ACC 360 Financial Reporting Theory and Practice I. Preq: ACC 361. 3(3-0) F.S. The preparation of working papers and financial statements, the valuation and reporting problems relating to cash, receivables, inventories, investments, and tangible and intangible assets. Consideration of related professional pronouncements. Bergold, Brown

ACC 361 Financial Reporting Theory and Practice II. Prep: ACC 360, 3(3-0) F,S. The valuation and reporting problems relating to current and non-current liabilities, and corporate and non-corporate owners' equities. Includes cash and fund-flow reporting, the analysis of financial statements, the impact of price-level changes on financial reporting, and professional literature. Bergoid, Brown

ACC 332 Production Cost Analysis and Control. Preq: ACC 382. 3(3-0) F,S. Managerial reporting practices for producing activities, the development and use of cost standards and budgets, and the cost measurement of productive inputs for units of productive outputs. Managerial use of cost data in analyzing, planning, and controlling business activity. Consideration of information systems and internal controls. Brown

ACC 640 Specialized Financial Reporting Theory and Practice. Preq: ACC 361. 3(3-0) F. The specialized valuation and reporting problems relating to consolidated financial statements, business combinations and reorganizations, governmental and nonprofit organizations, home office and branch relationships, foreign affiliates, estates and trusts, and business firms experiencing financial difficulties. Study of related professional publications.

ACC 464 Income Taxation. Preq: ACC 260. 3(3-0) F.S. Federal and state income tax laws relating to individuals and other taxable or reporting entities, the measurement and reporting of taxable income, and basic research in taxation. Introduction to tax planning. Finna, Messere

ACC 66 Examination of Financial Statements. Preq: ACC 361. 3(3.0) S. The objectives, standards, procedures, problems, practices and theory of financial statement examination as performed by independent public accountants. The professional standards and ethical codes, the features of information systems and internal control, and other professional lipics. Extensive use of professional literature and authoritative pronouncements. Staff

ACC 364 An Introduction to Income Transfrom 3(3-0) 1/12/78 21/3 21/2

ACC 465 Advanced Income Taulation 3(3-0) 1/18/78 4/ 8/78

ACC 468 Professional Accountancy Resume, Preqs: ACC 362 and 460, 3(3-0) S. A review and summation of the theory and practice of financial reporting and professional accountancy, as they relate to preparation for the certified public accountant's examination, covering both their general and specialized topics. Windham

Agriculture and Life Sciences GENERAL COURSES

ALS 103 Introductory Topics in the Agricultural and Life Sciences. 1(1-0) F. The scope and objectives of a university education with emphasis on the sciences, particularly as related to biology and agriculture. Guest lectures and departmental programs presented. Glazener, Craig

ALS 299 Superior Student Seminar. Preq: Fr. and soph. honor students. 1, Maximum 2. S. Seminar program open only to fr. and soph. students in the honors program. Participation is by invitation 4 to the loaning Crating . 1.4 5.4-7-77 . 41 8 to 1.7 ALS (11) 490 (International Seminar, Prei, Jrs. and Sr. 1.4 Jones and State 11 in-ternational applied. (11-0) 8. A weekly series of seminars on the economic and social aspects of developing countries. Staff

ALS 499 Honors Student Research, 1-3, Maximum 6, S, A research program open only to ir, and sr, students in the honors program. Participation is by invitation. Staff

AGRICULTURAL INFORMATION

AC 331 Communication Methods and Media, Preq: ENG 112, 3(3-0) S. Written, oral and visual techniques of communications: a survey of the channels of communications available: principles and techniques for using these channels individually or combined into a publicity. promotion, public relations, information or advertising program. Carpenter

Animal Science



ANS 200 Introduction to Animal Science, 4(3-8) F.S. The fundamental principles of dairying and meat animal production. The importance of dairy and meat products in the diet Goode, Rakes and in the economy. Goode, Rakes ANS 204 Livestock Feeds and Feeding. 3(24) S. An introduction to applied animal

nutrition, including the structure and function of the digestive tract, the nutrient value and classification of feedstuffs and the nutrient requirements and formulation of livestock rations Leatherwood

ANS (FS,NTR) 301 Nutrition and Man. Preq: Two years of college work. 3(3-0) F,S. Basic principles relating to practical problems in the provision and utilization of nutrients for in-

ANS 302. Selecting Dairy and Meat Animals 20157. Markes det Markes and Meat Animals 20157. Markes det Market and Meat Animals 20157. Market and Meat Anim horses. Harvey, Wilk

ANS 308 Advanced Selection of Dairy and Meat Animals. Preg: ANS 302, 1(0-3) F. Includes intensive practice in selecting market and purebred livestock. Harvey, Wilk

ANS 401 Reproductive Physiology. Preq: ZO 421. 3(2-3) S.Current concepts of physiology related to mammalian reproduction. Emphasis on physiological processes, how they are influenced by external forces and their importance in reproductive performance. Myers, Johnson

ANS 402 Beef Cattle Management. Preq: ANS 204, 3(2-3) S. Modern management practices emphasizing the application of principles of genetics, ruminant nutrition and animal health to cow-calf programs and to stocker and feeder cattle operations. Harvey

ANS 403 Swine Management. Preq: ANS 204. 3(2-3) S. The economic, nutritional, genetic, physiological and managerial factors affecting the operation of modern swine enter-Clawson nrises -----

189

(antifreirsed 3/15/78 eff 1/78

ANS 404 Dairy Cattle Management. Jreq: ANS 204. 3(2-3) S. Dairy farm management, including feed acquisition and utilization, breeding and selection, health and sanitation, herd replacements and dairy farm buildings. Emphasis upon the consequences of management alternatives and the importance of herd and farm business records. Davenport

ANS 405 Lactation. Preg: ZO 421. 3(2-3) F. Gross and microscopic anatomy of the developing and the mature mammary gland. Physiological processes involved in milk secretion and the removal of milk from the gland. Research problem required. Mochrie

ANS 406 Sheep Management. Preq: ANS 204. 3(2-3) F. The economic, genetic, nutritional, physiological and managerial factors affecting the operation of the modern sheep enterprise. (Offered F 1947 and alt. years.) Goode

ANS (FS) 409 Meat and Meat Products. 3(2-3) S. (See food science, page 240.)

ANS 410 Horse Management. 3(2-2) F. Application of fundamentals of selection, nutrition, breeding and animal health to light horses. Managerial details are covered. Barrick

ANS 411 Breeding and Improvement of Domestic Animals. Preq: GN 411. 3(2-2) F. Genetic principles are stressed in relation to the improvement of economically important domestic animals. Emphasis on the specific requirements of breeding plans for individual species. McDaniel

2/ANS (NTD) 4/6 Qinaqiintiye.Netrifiqe. Preg. BCH 351 os equivalent. 3 + the P. Quanti itative principles are applied to nutrition by burge animals and microoranisms in practical experiments. (A Starty Starty Starty Starty and Astronomics and Astronomics and Astronomics ANS 490 (Animal Science Seminar, 1(1-0) S. Review and discussion's special topics in all phases. Lassiter

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ANS (PHY) 502 Reproductive Physiology of Vertebrates. Prey: 2O 421 or Cl. 3(3-0) S. Emphasis upon discussion of mechanisms which control erproducive processes. Those which are species-limited are compared with those shared by all. Current knowledge of some subsystems is investigated in detail and others are referred to in reviews of well-documented Ulberg

ANS (VET) 505 Diseases of Farm Animals. 3(3-0) F. (See veterinary science, page 326.)

ANS (GN) 508 Cenetics of Animal Improvement. Prog. GN 411, ST 511. 3(3-0) 5. Emphasis upon the utilization of basic principles of population and quantitative genetics in animal improvement. Factors affecting genic and genotypic frequencies and methods of estimating genetic and non-genetic variance, heritabilities and breeding values. The roles of mating systems and selection procedures in producting superior genetic populations.

Balting System and System and

ANS (PHY) 580 Mammalian Endocrine Physiology, Preqs: ECH 351, Z0 421. 3(3-0) F. Detailed discussions of the mammalian endocrine system emphasizing the functional aspect, chemistry and mode of action of specific hormones secreted by major endocrine glands. Modern biochemical and physiological principles of hormonal integrations and neuroendocrine integration. B. H. Johnson

ANS 590 Topical Problems in Animal Science. Maximum 6 F.S. Special problems are selected or assigned. Staff

ADT 330" Kanguage and butture 3(3-0) - 1 1/17 2/25/17

Anthropology

(Also see Sociology.)

- ANT 251 Physical Anthropology. 3(3-0) F,S. The evolution of man and his antecedents is illustrated by a study of fossil materials from Africa, Europe and the Far East. The course emphasizes the process of evolution, morphology, classification systems, dating techniques, the beginnings of culture and communication, and human variation, including contemporary races; and increases awareness of man as a culture-bearing primate.
- ANT 252 Coltural Anthropology, 3(-0) F,S.Sun. Through the study of nonliterate peasant and complex societies, an overview is given of the history of ethnological theory, methods in cultural anthropology, ethnographic field-work, personality and culture, the socialization process, cultural ecology, structural-functional analysis, language, art and society, kinship systems, political and economic anthropology, religions, magic and witchcraft, and social and cultural change.

ANT 305 Peoples of the World. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Introductory course in ethnology which develops a general understanding of the culture of primitive peoples, pessants, and of modern man. Specific problems are investigated such as cultural ecology, evolution, subsistence practices, nutrition, and economic development. ANT Sub-Tiddams 40 North America. Pres: Six hours ANT and/or SOC. 3(3-0) F.

ANT_202F Indians for Kbrth America. Proc. Six hours ANT and/or SOC. 3(3-0) F. Analyzen North American Indian and Bakimolik, including: 1) theories of provenience and an overview of selected prehistoric cultural manifestations: 2) peoples and cultures at the time of European contact; 3) the nature and concomitants of contacts between native Americans and whites; 4) examines contemporary Indian and Eskimo problems relating to identity, accommodation, assimilation and self-determination. ANT_40000 Problem and Cultures of South America. Prec: Six hours ANT and/or SOC.

ANT and Point and Cultures of South America. Preq: Six hours ANT and/or SOC. 3(3:0) S. Introduces student to the types of social groups found in South America, and explores the cultural development from prehistoric times to the present. Analyzes problems facing their developing nations from an anthropological point of view, stressing the interrelationships between the national decision-making processes and the small community.

ANT 416 Field Methods in Cultural Anthropology, Preg. Six hours ANT. 3(3-0) F.S. Provides a systematic experience with anthropological field techniques, i.e., community mapping; household census; kinship analysis; life-history recording; participant observation; inventory of material culture; full earning observation. Familiarizes student with conventional anthropological field tools; i.e., tape recorder, motion picture camera, still camera, fieldwork journal, unstructured interview. Through textbooks and supplementary reading, provides a view of anthropologists' reports of their own field methods and problems encountered.

ANT 420 Biological Bases for Human Social Behavior. Preg: ANT 251, or BS 100 or 105, or GN 301, or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. This course entails an examination of the relevancy and applicability of animal behavior to the study of human social behavior. The nature and uniqueness of human behavior is evaluated in light of what is known about the social behavior of animals, particularly the nonhuman primates.

ANT 498 Special Topics in Anthropology. Preq: Six hours of SOC/ANT 1-6 F.S. A detailed investigation of a special topis in anthropology. The topic and mode of study will be determined by the faculty member(s) and the student.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ANT 505 Comparative Social Organization. Prec: ANT 501 or six hours cultural anthropology. 3(30) Alt. yrs. Course focuses on an analysis of forms of social organization in both technologically simple and complex societies from several analytical perspectives. Discussion of kinahigi theory: the relationship of social organization to systems such as the economic, political, and religious; an examination of modern development in social organization research will be stressed.

ANT 508 Culture and Personality. Preg: ANT 501 or six hours cultural anthropology. 3(3-0) Alt. yrs. Course focuses on the interplay between cultural norms and the enculturation process. Within a cross-cultural perspective, it examines the process by which cultural norms are transmitted and learned, as well as the effect of culture change on the individual. The historical development of the field as well as contemporary trends are also discussed in both theoretical and applied contexts.

x
z

ANT 511 Anthropological Theory. Preqs: Six hours SOC, ANT 252 and 305, or equivalent. 3(3-0) Approaches theory from both an historical and contemporary point of view. Emphasizes the key anthropological concept of culture and its significance for understanding man and his works.

ANT 512 Applied Anthropology. Prez: ANT 252 or C1. 3(3-0) Includes a review of the historical development of applied anthropology and a study of anthropology as applied in government, industry, community development, education and medicine. The processes of cultural change are analyzed in terms of the application of anthropological techniques to programs of developmental change.

ANT 591 Special Topics in Anthropology. Preg. ANT 501 or equiv. 3 F.S. Course is designed to provide the opportunity for students to investigate in some depth particular topic in anthropology. Course content and mode of study will vary, reflecting current student needs and interests. Topics will be determined by the faculty members(s) and student.

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

ANT 501 Advanced Survey of Cultural Anthropology. 3(3-0) F.

Architecture

(See Design.)

Art

Art 200 The Visual Arts in Contemporary Life. 3(3-0) F,S. For undergraduates who are not majors in Design. Painting, sculpture, crafts, the useful arts of commerce, and the aesthetic nature of man are studied to increase understanding of man's artistic achievements and relate creative experience to every day life.

Biochemistry

BCH 351 Elementary Biochemistry. Preq: CH 223. 3(3-0) F,S, Sum. A survey course to introduce basics of biochemistry and the various areas of research the discipline encompasses. Armstrong, Horton, Main

BCH 352 Elementary Biochemistry Laboratory, Preq: BCH 351 (may be taken concurrently). 1-2. F,S. A laboratory experience to complement BCH 351 which will emphasize basic biochemical laboratory techniques and analysis of data. Knopp, Miller

BCH 490 Special Studies in Biochemistry. Preq: Senior standing. 1-3 F,S,Sum.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

BCH 551 General Biochemistry. Preq: Three years of CH including CH 223 or equivalent; CH 331 or 431 strongly recommended. 3(3-0) F. Principles of modern biochemistry including structural and metabolic relationships of carbohydrates, lipids, proteins, nucleic acids, enzymes and metabolic regulation. Jones

BCH 552 Experimental Biochemistry. Proc. CH 223; CH 315 recommended: Construction Science BCH 551. 3(1-6) F. Introduction to fundamental techniques of biochemistry and moleculal 414 biology involving experimental study of carbohydrates, proteins, enzymes, nucleic acids, hipids, metabolism and subcellular organization.

BCH (PHY) 53 Physiological Biochemistry. Pres: BCH 551. 3(3-0) S. Application of biochemical methods to the elucidation of the function of whole organisms. A. Biochemistry of 1) blood, 2) water, electrolyte, acid-base balance, 3) renal function, 4) muscle metabolism, 5) central nervous system, 6a d1 endocrine systems. B. Biochemistry of adaptation to environment 1) high and low P_{O_0} 2) hot and cold, 3) wet and dry, and 4) pollution.

BCH 554 Radioisotope Techniques in Biology. Preq: BCH 351 or CI. 2(-3) S,Sum. The different modes of radioactivity are correlated with methods of measurement. Emphasis on use and limitations of various instruments and techniques and on their application to research problems. Sisiler BCH 537 Introductory Enzyme Kinetics, Preg: BCH 551 and MA 201 or MA 212. 3(3-4) S. Basic principles of chemical kinetics are applied to the development of enzyme kinetics. Limitations of the Michaelis equation are considered in light of the general rate equation. Inhibition and activation, pH functions, effects of temperature, elucidation of mechanisms, and transient state and relaxation kinetics are also considered. Main

BCH (GN, MB) 551 Biochemical and Microbial Genetics. Preq: BCH 351 or 551, GN 411 or 505, MB 401 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. The development of biochemical and microbial genetics, emphasizing both techniques and concepts currently used in research. Lectures and discussions of current research publications. Armstrong

BCH 590 Special Topics in Biochemistry. Preq: BCH 351 or equivalent. Credits Arranged, Maximum 3. F.S.Sum. Topics of special interest studied by small groups of students under faculty supervision, usually for the purpose of developing new courses. Staff

Biololgical and Agricultural Engineering

BAE 201 Shop Practices. 2(1-3) F.S. Designed to give the student an understanding of materials, tool processes and safety practices related to the operation and maintenance of a mechanized farming operations as well as general shop practice related to other agricultural industries. Laboratory exercises will be used to relate theory to practice as basic shop skills are developed. Blum, Howell

BAE 211 Farm Machinery. 3(2-3). F.S. A study of the operations, servicing, and adjustment of farm machines. Functional and energy requirements, and efficient operations as well as economic considerations in ownership, are stressed. Howell

BAE 251 Elements of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. Proc. Enrollment in SEE curricultural engineering and europathering and europathering and europathering and europathering and europathering and engineering and engineering procedures, tool processes and materials utilized by the agricultural industries. Blum

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

BAE 303 Energy Conversion in Biological Systems. Preq: BS 100, MA 112 or 201, PV 205 or 211. 22-0.9 S. Energy transformations and exchanges of plants and animals are studied on the basis of physical theories and principles. Discussion of examples in convection, conduction, radiation, phase change, muscle work, photosynthesis, respiration and concentration of solutions. Suggs

BAE (BSC) 321 Water Management. Preg. Junior standing. 4(3-3) F. The application of water management principles is examined. Topics discussed include the hydrodicy cycle, runoff, surface and subsurface drainage to include open ditch drainage and land forming, irrigation, erosion, soil conservation practices such as terracing, contouring and strip cropping, sedimentation, farm pond construction, open channel flow, environmental laws that pertain to water management, and the basic principles of surveying. Sneed

BAE 332 Farm Structures. Preq: PV 211 or 221. 3(2-3) S. Environmental relationships, design methods, materials, construction procedures and layout practices as they relating to farm current changes in agricultural production techniques. Problem situations relating to farm structures are investigated individually by each student in the laboratory. Emphasis on Blum Blum

BAE 341 Farm Electrification and Utilities. Cores: PV 212 or 221. 4(3-3) S. Practical and efficient use of electricity as an energy source for agricultural and home applications. Topics include energy conservation, electric rates, farm and house wiring, circuit design, single phase and three-phase distribution systems, electric motors, lighting, heating, electric controls, safely and protective devices, and home water systems. Glover

BAE 342 Agricultural Processing, Preg: MA 301, MAE 301, 4(3:2) S. Theory and application of heat and mass transfer to processing of agricultural crops. Topics include psychrometrics, thin layer and deep bed drying, continuous-flow drying, and principles of biochemical processing. Problem sessions will demonstrate principles of fluid flow, materials handling, process control, and various drying systems. Young, Johnson

BAE 361 Analytical Methods. Preq: MA 301; Coreq: ESM 307. 3(2-3) F. Develops skills in mechanical design and problem solving. Mechanical design includes graphical and analytical determinations of velocity and acceleration, analysis and synthesis of linkages, design and/or selecting of beams, shafts, columns, bearings, clutches, brakes, gears, belts and chains. Approximately one-fourth of the course develops skills related to converting illdefined problem situations into tractable engineering problems. Bowen

BAE 381 Agricultural Structures and Environment. Preg: ESM 307, MAE 301, 30(-3), S. Principles of environmental control and structures. Topics include physiological reactions of animals, plants and agricultural produce to their environment, applications of heat transfer and psychometrics in calculating ventilation requirements and heating or cooling loads, structural analysis, material selection, agricultural waste management, and economic coniderations and agricultural alternatives.

BAE 391 Electrotechnology in Biological and Agricultural Engineering. Preq: EE 331. 3(2-3) F. Basic concepts for selecting and utilizing electromagnetic devices. Switching circuits and central circuits are discussed and transducers and measurement techniques are related to agricultural problems. McClure

BAE 411 Farm Power and Machinery, Preg: BAE 211, PY 211 or 221. 3(2-3) S. The application of hexe tengineering principles in the development and utilization of power of internal combustion engines, both spark ignition and diesel. Thermodynamic principles and their application to the actual design and construction of engines. Principles of arburetion and ignition. Power transmission units, hydraulies and hydraulic controls. Power measurement and testing, and the economic utilization of power units.

BAE (FS) 432 Food Engineering II. 3(2-3) S. (See food science, page 240.)

BAE 43 Processing Agricultural Products. Pre: PY 212, 4(3-3). S. This course will investigate the equipment used for agricultural processing on the farm of farm-related enterprises. The principles of operation and design features of processing quipment will be covered. Major topics include: (1) feed grinding and (2) milk processing, (3) cleaning, grading, and handling agricultural commodities, (4) crop drying and storing, and (5) refrigerated storage.

BAE 451, 452 Agricultural Engineering Design I and II. Preq: Sr. standing in SBE curriculum. 3(1-6) F.S. Design concepts are applied to current agricultural engineering problems. One major design project is combined with a variety of case studies and short term design problems.

FAE 61 Analysis of Agricultural Systems. Preg: MA 114 or 112, EB 212, 3(2-2), F. B~sic concepts of systems analysis with application to agricultural problems. Tools and methodology of systems analysis. Topics include economics of decision making. linear programming, networks and inventory. A unit on machinery management includes cost analysis, scheduling, selection and replacement. Sowell

BAE 642 Functional Design of Field Machines, Freqs: BAE 361 or equivalent, SSC 200. 3(2-3) S. The design and operation of the modern farm tractor and field machines that make effective use of energy and labor in farm commodities production. Topics include (a) engine cycles and efficiencies, Nebraska test procedures, power trains, traction efficiencies, rolling resistances, and hitching of tractors and (b) principles and devices used to accomplish functional objectives in tillage, planting, pesticide application and harvesting equipment.

BAE (CHE) 465 Introduction to Biomedical Engineering, 3(3-0) F. (See chemical engineering, page 198.)

BAE (SSC) 471 Agricultural Water Management. Preq: BS 100, SSC 200. 4(3-2) F. Aspects of hydrology and soil-water-plant relationships as related to agricultural water management. Drainage and irrigation emphasized. Water quality, agricultural related poluton, and water laws discussed. Skaggs

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

BAE 532 Instrumentation for Agricultural Research and Processing. Progs: EE 331, MA 301. 2(1-3) Alt. F. Theory and application of primary sensing elements and transducers. Generalized performance characteristics and the use of standards. Use of specialized measurement systems for agricultural research and processing including an introduction to ororelation and power spectral density measurements. BAE (CE,MB) 570 Sanitary Microbiology, Preq: MB 401 or equivalent, 3(2-3) S. Aspects of microbiology and biochemistry as related to problems of stream pollution, refuse disposal and biological treatment. Laboratory exercises present basic microbiological techniques and illustrate from a chemical viewpoint some of the basic microbial aspects of waste disposal. Staff

BAE (CE) 578 Agricultural Waste Management. Preq: Grad. or advanced undergrad. standing. 3(2-3) F. Special laboratory techniques required for the characterization of agricultural and associated processing wastes. Principles and examples to develop waste management and nondestructive waste utilization systems that are integral to the total operations. Humenik

BAE (FS) 585 Biorheology. Preq: PY 205, ESM 307. 3(2-2). Alt. S. The concepts of strain, stress and the mechanical viscoelastic properties of biological solids, fluids and slurries. The time-dependent deformation and flow of bio-materials elements of strength of materials, rheological equations and model concepts, creep-relaxation and dynamic behavior, contact problems and the Boltzman superposition principle as a function of time, temperature and moisture content. Hamann

BAE 590 Special Problems. Preq: Sr. or grad. standing in agricultural engineering. Credits Arranged. Each student selects a subject for research and writes a technical report on results. Subject may pertain to any area of study in BAE. Staff

Biological Sciences

\$\$ BS 100 General Biology. 4(3-3) F,S,Sum. Basic principles and concepts including the structure and function of cells and organisms, the organization and requirements of living systems, development, heredity and evolution. Lytle, Barthalmus, Staff

BS 105 Biology in the Modern World. 4(3-3) F,S. For students who are not science majors. Treats the broad themes or principles of biology, such as metabolism, homeostasis, and interrelationships of organisms, at all levels of biological organization (i.e., molecular to biome). Emphasis on the organismic level with man as the representative organism; his physiology, behavior, genetics and ecology are treated in depth. Wynn

BS (ENT) 418 Biology of Insects. 3(2-2) F, Stim. (See entomology, page 299.12/ 8/78 4//28

BS 495 Special Topics in Biology, 1-6 F.S.Sum, Independent research projects supervised by faculty member. Projects selected with faculty assistance and with approval of the coordinator of the Biological Sciences interdepartmental program.

BS 590 Special Problems in Biological Instrumentation. Preq: CI. 1-3, F.S. Basic components of spectrophotometers including light sources, dispersing devices, detectors and read-out methods; theoretical and practical aspects of electron microscopy; basics of analog and digital computing methods and applications of computers to biological research; methods of separation and identification of bio-polymers; principles of measurement; and the application of electronics in biological measuring and sensing devices. Staff

Biomathematics

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

BMA 451 Introduction of Mathematical Modeling A Biological Systems, Proj. MA 112; the biology courses, Credit not allowed for BMA, MA or ST majors, X-01 S. Injended primary for students if biological sciences to revelop an understanding of how biological concept may be form dated in mathematical forms and how these formfaltions may be used in biological energy. Topics in kildude user diagrams and flow clarits in mathematical modeling, set relations, measurement erg/r, proper use oldimension, probability models. 111 fields

BMA 493 Special Topics in Biomathematics. Preq: CI. 1-3 F,S. Directed readings, problem sets, written and oral reports at an introductory level to meet student need and interest; 400-level courses during the developmental phase. Staff

BMA 501 Theoretteel Biochemistry I. Preqs: MA 405, 6H 433, BCH 351 or CI. 3(3.0) F. Application of physical theory and mathematics to biochemistry. Examination of basic prin-

B3(ENT) 401 Bibliographic Rusearch in Biblogy 2(2-0) =1.178 -Ell \$178

ciples of molecular theory, reaction rate theory, statistical mechanics and nonequilibrium athermodynamics as applied to biochemical systems. (Offered F 1975 and alt. years.) Gold

ABMA 502 Theoretical-Biochemistry II. Preq: BMA 501. 3(3-0) S. Coupling of diffusion and chemical reactions. Mathematical description of enzyme control, coupled sequences enzyme reactions, feedback loops and oscillatory reactions. Bergerimentally oriented topics include theory of chemical relaxation and tracer dynamics. (Offered S 1976 and alt. years 510 511 Subschueltise to Marinadical Modeling of Biclogical Cold dum BMA (MS, ST) 571 Biomathematics I. Prog. Advanced Calculus, reasonable 22-the development of experimental science. Induction vs. deduction. The historical development of mathematical theories and models for the growth of one-species populations (logistic and offshoots), including consideration of age distributions (matrix theory, Leslie and Lopez: continuous theory, Lotka). Elementary theories on growth of organisms (von Bertalanffy, with applications to ecology; allometric theories, cultures grown in a chemostat). Mathematical theories of two and more species systems (predator-prey, competition, symbiosis; according to the Volterra-Lotka schemes, including present-day research), and related models for chemical reaction kinetics. Emphasis on scrutiny of the biological concepts and of the mathematical structure of the models in order to uncover weak and strong points. Mathematical treatment of differential equations in these models stresses qualitative van der Vaart and geometric aspects.

BMA (MA,ST) 572 Biomathematics II. Preqs: BMA 571, elementary probability theory, 3(3:0) S. Advanced mathematical techniques concerning nonlinear differential equations of the types encountered in BMA 571: several concepts of stability, asymptotic directions, periodic models. Comparison of deterministic and stochastic models for several biological problems including birth and deta processes. Certain aspects of linear asystem theory (timeinvariant and variable models) used for the analysis of biological systems. Some recent van der Vaart

BMA 591 Special Topics. Preq: CI. Maximum 3 F.S. Directed readings, problem sets, written and oral reports to meet student need and interest; 500-level courses during the developmental phase. Staff

Botany

BO 200 Plant Life. 4(3-3) F,S,Sum. A survey of the types of plants and their diversities in structure, life cycle, habitat, and economic importance. Witherspoon, Van Dyke

BO 320 Local Flora. 2(0-4) F,S,Sum. A field study for non-majors of the vascular plants of the area with emphasis on identification, ecology, and natural history. May be taken during the spring and fall, spring and summer or summer and fall, or all three senters, for a maximum of 6 hours credit. Hardin, Stucky

BO (ZO) 360 Introduction to Ecology. Preq: A 200 level biology course. 4(3-3) F,S,Sum. The relationships between organisms and their environment, and of the interactions among organisms. An overview of basic ecology principles and their importance to man and he environment.

BO 400 Plant Diversity. Prep: BO 200. 4(3:3) F. A comprehensive survey of the evolutionary diversity and phylogeny of the plant kingdom. Emphasis on the evolutionary trends and the basis for assumed relationships, considering fossils as well as living forms.

BO (CS) diffeomonic Botany. Proc. BO 200. 3(2-3) S. Emphasis is on plants and human affairy. Discussion enter on all phases of the interrelationships of the plant world and the life history of incipies to modern duman culture. Treatment includes plants and plant products, beneficial and Tamfail, that man has based as recessities of bile, as ameliorants contributing to his well-being, and as raw materials for industry. Ornamentals are excluded

BO 403 Systematic Botany. Preq: BS 100 or 105 or BO 200. 4(2.4) S. A systematic survey of vascular plants, emphasizing terminology, family characteristics, field identification, general evolutionary relationships, and mechanisms of plant speciation. Stucky

BO (ZO), 414 Cell Biology, 3(3-0) F. (See zoology, page 329,) BO 413 Introductory Plant Anatomy 3(2-3) of 178 210/77 196 BO 421 Plant Physiology. Preq: BS 100, BS 105 or BO 200, one year of college chemistry. 4(3-3) F.S. Physiology of the green plant emphasizing plant organization, water and solute relationships, organic and inorganic nutrition, growth and development. Noggle, Troyer

BO 480 Air Pollution Biology. Preq: An introductory biological course and chemistry, jr. standing. 3(2-3) S. The effects of air pollutants on biological systems at the subcellular, cellular, tissue, organ, individual and community level. Anderson

BO 49 Independent Study in Botany. Preq: At least eight hours of botany, advanced standing, and presentation of plan of work approved by a faculty member. 1-3 F.S. Discussions, library research, field or laboratory investigations of topics under faculty direction on a tutorial basis. May be repeated for a maximum of six credits.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

BO 510 Plant Anatomy. Preq: BO 200. 4(2-6) F. The cells, tissues and organs of common flowering plants and gymnosperms. Growth and differentiation patterns with emphasis on current research.

BO 522 Advanced Morphology and Phylogeny of Seed Plants. Preq: BO 403, 4(3-3) S. Survey of morphology and evolution of angiosperms and gymnosperms. Emphasis on detailed vegetative and reproductive morphology of fossil and living forms, and on their presumed evolutionary relationships. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.) Hardin

BO 524 Grasses, Sedges, and Rushes. Preq: BO 403. 4(2-6) F. Course deals with three large, economically and ecologically important plant families. An introduction to terminology, extensive field work emphasizing keying our plants collected, and a study of recently developed classification of the grasses. (Offered F 1977 and alt. years.) Staff

BO 544 Plant Geography. Press: BO 380, BO 403, GN 411, or equivalents. 3(3-0) 5. Descriptive and interpretive plant geography, synthesizing data from ceology, genetics, geography, paleobotany and taxonomy. Includes a survey of the present distribution of major vegetation types throughout the world. A discussion of the history and development of this present pattern of vegetation, and of the principles and theories of plant geography. (Offered S 1978 and alt. years.)

BO 551 Advanced Plant Physiology I. Preq: General botany or biology, and biochemistry. 3(3-0) F. The first half of a two-semester sequence covering the current status of plant physiology. Topics include plant organization, metabolism, respiration, and water and solute relations.

BO 552 Advanced Plant Physiology II. Preq: General botany or biology, and biochemistry. 3(3-0) S. The second half of a two-semester sequence. Topics include photobiology, photosynthesis, inorganic nutrition, plant growth substances, physiology of seeds, vegetative growth, reproductive growth, aging and senescence. Noggle

BO 553 Laboratory in Advanced Plant Physiology I. Preq or Coreq: BO 551, 1(0-3) F. Accompanies BO 551. Laboratory procedures in plant nutrition, plant structure and composition, water relations, respiration. Staff

BO 554 Laboratory in Advanced Plant Physiology II. Preq or Coreq: BO 552. 1 (0-3) S. Accompanies BO 552. Laboratory procedures in enzymes, photosynthesis, photobiology, plant growth substances. Staff

BO (ZO) 560 Principles of Ecology. Preq: Three semesters of college-level biology courses. 4(3-3) F. Provides a factual and philosophical framework for the understanding of ecology. Staff

BO 561 Physiological Ecology. Preqs: BO 421, BO (ZO) 560, or equivalents. 4(3-3) S. Approaches the plant community from a physiological standpoint. Emphasis on the individual in the community and how it responds to its immediate environment on a short- and longterm basis (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.) Blum

BO 555 Plant Community Ecology. Progs: BO (ZO) 580 or BO (ZO) 380 or equiv. 4(3-3) F. Consideration of the structure and function of terrestrial vascular plant communities with emphasis on classical and recent research. Topics include measurement and description of community properties, classification, ordination, vegetation pattern in relation to environment, ecological succession, and a survey of the vegetation of North America.

Wentworth

BO 570 Quantitative Ecology, Preqs: BO (ZO) 560 and ST 512 of equiv. 3(3-0) F. Alt, yrs. A course emphasizing the quantitative techniques and theories of vegetation analysis. Topics include sampling methodologies, the evaluation of sample adequacy, spatial patterns and species associations, the measurement and interpretation of ecological diversity, gradient analysis and classification of communities, and plant population dynamics. Each of these topics will be considered from a theoretical and a practical basis. This involves local field trips, sampling, data analysis, computer programming, and interpretation in light of contemporary ecological theories. (Offered F 1978 and alt. years.) Revnolds

BO (MB) 574 Phycology. Preq: BS 100 or BO 200. 3(1-4) S. An introduction to the classes of algae. The systematic position, life history and ecology of important genera in the local flora, both fresh-water and marine. Witherspoon

BO (MB,PP) 575 The Fungi. Preq: BO 200 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F. An overview of the fungi within the framework of a survey of the major classes. Topics include ultrastructure, environmental adaptations, sexuality, ontogeny, and economic importance. Van Dyke BO (MB,PP) 576 The Fungi-Laboratory, Coreq: BO 575, 1(0-3) F. Provides illustrative

material of the fungal assemblages discussed in BO 575. Van Dyke

BO 590 Topical Problems. Preq: CI. 1-3 F.S. Discussions and readings on problems in ecology, anatomy and morphology, taxonomy, and plant physiology. May be repeated, with change in topic, for a maximum of six credits. Graduate Staff

Chemical Engineering CHE 205 Chemical Process Principles, Preq: CH 107, MA 201. 4(3-2). F.S. Engineering methods of treating material balances, stoichiometry, phase equilibrium calculations, ther-

mophysics, thermochemistry, and the first law of thermodynamics.

Felder CHE 225 Chemical Process Systems. Preq: PY 208; Coreq: MA 301. 4(3-2), F.S. Process measurements of importance in chemical engineering: temperature, pressure, flow rate, level, concentration. Static calibration of measuring instruments. An introduction to process dynamics and control via theory and experiment. Marsland CHE (UNI) 300 Chemical alcohology and the Environment. 3(3-0) F. Provides a basis

for informed judgment regarding appropriate political, economic and technical means to prevent and control pollution. Chemical technology as a source of pollution and as a means for pollution control. Open to all students. Hopfenberg-

CHE 301, 302 Elements of Chemical Engineering. Preq: (301) MA 212;(302) CHE 301. 3(3-0) F,S. Principles including calculations involved in industrial processes and equipment. For students not majoring in CHE. Seely

CHE 311 Transport Processes I. Preq: MA 301, PY 208, CHE 205. 3(3-0) F,S. Momentum and heat transfer with emphasis on applications in chemical processing. Problems in the design of fluid flow systems and heat exchangers. Rousseau

CHE 315 Chemical Process Thermodynamics. Preq: CHE 205, MA 301. 3(3-0) S. The laws of thermodynamics and their application to chemical engineering problems, both in theory and in practice. Criteria of equilibrium in physical and chemical changes. Behavior of real fluids, including mixtures. Beatty

CHE 316 Thermodynamics of Chemical and Phase Equilibria. Preq: CHE 315. 3(3-0) S. Thermodynamics is the principal tool for systematic study of chemical reaction equilibria and phase equilibrium. Fugacity, activity and chemical potential as methods for predicting the effect of temperature, pressure, etc. on equilibrium compositions. Methods for measuring and estimating thermodynamics properties important to equilibrium calculation in real systems Hopfenberg

CHE 325 Introduction to Plastics, Preq: CH 103, 3(3-0) F.S. Survey of plastics and polymers: types, applications, fabrication, processing and testing, Seelv

CHE 327 Separation Processes I. Preq: CHE 311. 3(3-0) S. Applying principles of transport phenomena to the unit operations of absorption, extraction, distillation, drying, filtration, etc. with emphasis on design procedures and economic consideration. Rousseau

CHE 330 Chemical Engineering Lab I. Preq: CHE 205; Coreq: CHE 311. 2(0-4). F. Laboratory experiments in unit operations that augment the theory and data of CHE 311, Transport Processes I, in the areas of momentum and heat transfer. An added emphasis is on technical report writing. Seely

CHE 331 Chemical Engineering Lab II. Preq: CHE 330; Coreq: CHE 327. 2(0-4). S. A continuation of Chemical Engineering Lab I with emphasis on report writing and on the unit operation of absorption, extraction, distillation, drying, etc. Seely

CHE 412 Transport Processes II. Preq: CHE 327. 3(3-0) S. Momentum, heat and mass transport processes, with emphasis on CHE. Problems in fluid, heat and mass transfer. Ferrell

CHE 425 Process Measurement and Control I. Preq: CHE 225, 327. 3(2-2) F. The continuous control of typical chemical engineering processes including the techniques of feedback, cascade, feedforward and interacting systems. Dynamics, stability, and control of heat exchangers, flow systems, distillation columns and chemical reactors. Winston

CHE 426 Process Measurement and Control II. Prog: CHE 425 or EE 435 or MAE 435. 8(2-2) S. An extension of the theory and application of process control techniques to the analysis of physical systems. Sampled data and nonlinear systems and an introduction to optimum control techniques and adaptive control.

CHE 432 Chemical Engineering Lab III. Preq: CHE 431. A(1-5). F.S. Projects'in research, design or development in various areas of chemical engineering. Seely

CHE 446 Chemical Process Kinetics. Preq: CHE 315. 3(3-0) F. The characterization and measurement of the rates of homogeneous and heterogeneous reactions. The design and analysis of chemical reactors. Stahel

CHE 451 Chemical Engineering Design. Proc: CHE 315, 327, 432, 3/2-2) F.S. Chemical process design and optimization. The interplay of economic and technical factors in process development, site selection, project design, construction and production management. Applications of cost accounting, cost estimation for new equipment, measures of profitability.

CHE (BAE) 465 Introduction to Biomedical Engineering. Pres: MA 202 or 212, PY 212 or 221, 3(3-0) F. Engineering applications to biomedical problems such as flow in the cardiovascular and respiratory systems; transfer of thermal energy in and from warm-blooded minals; transport of materials through physiological tissues and membranes, and performance of organ replacement and assist devices such as the artificial kidney and the intraarotic balloon. Beatty

CHE 495 Seminar in Chemical Engineering. Preq: One semester required of CHE srs.1(1-0) F.S. Professional aspects and topics of current interest. Staff

CHE 497 Chemical Engineering Projects. Preq: Elective of CHE srs. 1-3 F.S. Introduction to research through experimental, theoretical and literature studies of CHE problems. Oral and written presentation of reports. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

CHE 511. Chemical Engineering Process Modeling. Prog. CHE 311, CHE 327, MA 301. 3(30) S. The application of the methods of mathematical analysis to the formulation and solution of problems in transport phenomena, process dynamics and chemical reaction engineering. CHE 513 Thermodynamics I. Prog. CHE 315, 3(30) F. An intermediate course in ther-

CHE 513 Thermodynamics I. Preq: CHE 315, $\Im(3.0)$ F. An intermediate course in thermodynamic principles and their applications to chemical and phase equilibria. The course is largely from a macroscopic viewpoint but consideration given to the statistical viewpoint. CHE 311, 32-7 f(x)h Beatty

CHE 515 Transport Phenomena. Preq: CHE 527. 3(3-0) S. A theoretical study of transport of momentum, energy and matter with emphasis on the latter two. The diffusional operations, including coupled heat and mass transfer, are introduced in the light of the theory.

CHE 517 Kinetics and Catalysis. Preq: CHE 446. 3(3-0) F. Homogeneous and heterogeneous kinetic reactons. Emphasis on fundamental approaches, experimental methods and mathematical techniques in engineering analysis of chemical reaction systems. Stahle

199

CHE 521 Mass Transfer Operations. Preg: CHE 327 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. Multicomponent operations will be discussed in light of recent developments and innovations in both the operations themselves and in calculational techniques used in analyzing the operations. The equilibrium stage concept will be developed. If there is time, the continuous rate processes will be discussed. Problems unique to given operations, such as are encountered in extractive and accortopic distillation.

CHE 523 Fluid Dynamics and Heat Transfer. Preq: CHE 311. 3(3-0) F. Convective heat transfers in chemical process equipment, such as heat exchangers, chemical reactors, distillation and extraction reboilers, etc., and fluid dynamics and heat transfer of multiphase, multicomponent and chemically reactive systems. Ferrell

CHE 525 Chemical Process Control. Preg: CHE 425. 3(3:0) S. The application of control techniques to sampled data chemical process systems. Z-transform and state variable methods for the determination of open loop and closed loop system responses and for the synthesis of controller algorithms. Hybrid computer simulation and control of on-line real time processes.

processes. Volt K. Winston A. CHE (OR) 527 Optimization of Engineering Processes. Freq: (SC 111, ML 201 and Mark 1047 3(3-0) F. The formulation and solution of processes optimization problems, with emphasis on nonlinear programming techniques. Computer implementation of optimization algorithms, and structuring of process models to increase computational deficiency. Felder

CHE 535 Engineering Economy in Air Pollution Control Systems. Preq: MAE 409, CE 576, or equivalent first course. 3(3-2) S. Principles and practice in designing equipment for the abatement of air pollution; estimation of capital cost and operating expense; economic optimization under various kinds of tax laws. Marsland

CHE 541 Cellulose Industries. Preq: Organic chemistry. 3(3-0) F. Methods of manufacture and application of cellulose chemical conversion products. Emphasis is on recent developments of synthetic (here, films, lacquers and other cellulose compounds. Seely CHE 543 Technology of Hearts. Preq: Organic cfkbilistry. 3(3-0) S. The properties.

CHE 543 Technology of Washing Preq: Organic cirkhistly, 3(3-0) S. The properties, methods of manufacture and applications of synthetic resins. Recent developments in the field. Scheenborn

CHE 561 Biomedical Engineering I: Fluid Flow and Heat Transfer. Preq: CHE (BAE) 655, or equivalent background. 3(3-0) S: The extension of fluid flow and heat transfer concepts to biomedical engineering is presented along with the grounding in physiology requisite to proper modeling of mammalian flow and thermal processes. Beaty

CHE (TC) 570 Radiation Chemistry and Technology of Polymeric Systems. Preqs: CH 221, 431.3(3-0). S. Principles and practice of isotope and electron beam radiation treatment. Applications of high energy radiation in polymer chemistry and technology, including the use of radiation to ross-link and degrade polymers. Similarities and differences between radiation polymerization and photopolymerization. Similarities and photopolymerization. CHE (HT AddUNCA CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMISTY CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMISTY CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMISTY CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMICAL CHEMISTY CHEMICAL CHEM

CH 101 General Chemistry I. 4(3-3) F.S.Sum. Fundamental concepts, including atomic and molecular structure, states of aggregation of matter, chemical reactions and stoichiometry. Should be followed by CH 103, 105 or 107.

CH 103 General Chemistry II. Preq: CH 101. 4(3.3) F.S.Sum. Designed as a terminal course and for students in curricula which do not require full-year chemistry courses beyond the freshman level. Topics include acid-base reactions, homogeneous and heterogeneous equilibria, electrochemistry, and descriptive aspects of inorganic, organic, nuclear and biochemistry.

CH 104 Experimental Chemistry. Coreq: CH 105. 1(0-3) F,S,Sum. Laboratory supplement to CH 105. Required for CH 105 students who plan to take additional chemistry courses. CH 103 Chemistry—Principles and Applications. Prey: CH 101. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. A continuation of CH 101, intended primarily for engineering students. Emphasis on introductory chemical thermodynamics, equilibrium, electrochemistry, chemical kinetics, and the application of basic chemical principles to the treatment of organic and inorganic systems. CH 05 serves as prerequisite for additional chemistry courses only it supplemented by CH 104.

CH 106 Laboratory Techniques I. Coreq: CH 101H. 1(0-3) F. For students majoring in chemistry to supplement CH 101 laboratory.

CH 107 Principles of Chemistry. Preq: CH 101 with a grade of C or better. 4(3:3) F,S,Sum. Continuation of CH 101 for students who plan to take a full-year course in advanced chemistry and for those desiring a more quantitative course than CH 103. Emphasizes detailed quantitative aspects of stoichiometry, kinetics, equilibrium and electrochemistry, and the treatment of chemical reactions in terms of acid-base concepts.

CH 108 Laboratory Techniques II. Coreq: CH 107H. 1(0-3) S. For students majoring in chemistry to supplement CH 107 laboratory.

chemistry to supplement CH 107 laboratory. X CH 111 Foundations of Chemistry. (3/2) P.S.Sup. Voniral chemistry for liberal arts students. Topics include atomic and molecular structure, periodic classification, gas laws, chemical equilibrium, and elementary descriptive inorganic and organic chemistry.

CH 220 Introductory Organic Chemistry. Preq: CH 103 or 107, or CH 104 and 105. 4(3-3) F,S,Sum. Topics include alkanes and cycloalkanes, reactions of carbon-carbon multiple bonds, elimination and substitution reactions of alcohols and alkyl halides, aromatic compounds, carbonyl compounds, organic acids and derivatives, and organic bases.

CH 221, 223 Organic Chemistry I, II. Preq: (221) CH 107; (223) CH 221, 4(3-3) F, S, Sum-CH 221 and CH 223 cover the fundamentals of organic chemistry, including both aliphatic and aromatic compounds. CH 221 deals mostly with structure, stereochemistry, reactions, and mechanisma associated with a study of the hydrocarbons.

CH 315 Quantitative Analysis. Preq: CH 103 or 107, or CH 104 and 105. [Credit not allowed for both CH 315 and 317.] 4(3-3) F,S,Sum Fundamental principles and modern techniques of chemical analyses. Topics include spectrochemical, electrochemical, and volumetric methods of analysis, modern chemical instrumentation, and interpretation of data.

CH 317 Quantitative Analysis for Life Science Students. Preq: CH 103 or CH 107 or CH 104-105. (Credit not allowed for both CH 315 and CH 317.) 4(3-3) S. An introduction to modern methods of qualitative and quantitative chemical analysis. Emphasis will be placed on clinical and biochemical techniques.

CH 331 Introductory Physical Chemistry, Preqs: CH 103 or 107, or CH 104 and 105; MA 102 or 112, 4(3-3) FS. For students whose mathematics background is not sufficient to meet CH 31, 433 requirements, but who desire instruction on chemical principles above freshman level.

evel. pr (1/433) المنترفة المعالم المع المعالم المع المعالم ال المعالم المع المعالم المعال المعالم الم المعالم المعال

CH 411 Analytical Chemistry I. Preq: CH 434. 4(2-6) F. Includes the design, execution, and interpretation of quantitative chemical measurements. Chromatographic, precipitation and spectroscopic methods.

CH 413 Analytical Chemistry II. Preq: CH 411. 4(2-6) S. Methods of quantitative analysis based on solution chemistry, electrochemistry and reaction kinetics.

CH 42 Qualitative Organic Analysis. Preq: CH 223. 3(1-6) F,S,Sum. Introduction to the systematic identification and separation of organic compounds by the application of both physical and chemical techniques. Infrared and nuclear magnetic spectroscopy, chemical classification tests, and the preparation of derivatives are used to acquaint the student with organic research methods.

CH 431 Physical Chemistry I. Preq: CH 107, MA 202, PY 203 or 208; Coreq: MA 301. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. CH 431 and CH 433 provide an intensive study of physical chemical principles including states of matter, classical and statistical thermodynamics, physical and chemical equilibrium, properties of solids and solutions, electrochemistry, reaction kinetics, kinetic theory, and transport properties. Arrangement of topics between courses may vary from year to year.

CH 433 Physical Chemistry II. Preq: CH 431, MA 301, 3(2-1), F.S. (See description under CH 431.)

CH 434 Physical Chemistry II Laboratory. Coreq: CH 433. 2(0-6) S. A project-oriented course to acquaint chemistry students with modern physical chemistry techniques.

CH 435 Physical Chemistry III, Preq: CH 431, MA 301, 3(3-0) F. A continuation of CH 431, emphasizing quantum mechanics, molecular structure and chemical bonding,

CH (TC) 461 Chemistry of Fibers. 3(3-0) F. (See textile chemistry, page 319.) CH 490 Chemical Preparations. Preq: Three years of CH. 3(7-6) F.S. Lectures and laboratory work in preparative chemistry. Synthetic procedures illustrate advanced methods and techniques in both inorganic and organic chemistry.

CH 491 Honors Chemistry, Preo: Admission to honors program or consent of department. 1-3 F.S. A special studies course for superior students pursuing chemistry studies in greater depth.

CH 493 Chemical Literature, Preq: Three years of CH, 1(1-0) F. A systematic introduction to the location and retrieval of information required for the solution of chemical problems.

CH 495 Special Topics in Chemistry. Preq: CI. 1-3 F,S. To serve needs not covered by existing courses.

CH 499 Senior Research in Chemistry. Preq: Three years CH. Credits Arranged. 1-3 F,S,Sum. Independent investigation of a research problem under the supervision of a chemistry faculty member.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

CH 501 Inorganic Chemistry I. Preq: CH 433. 3(3-0) F. Modern chemistry from the point of view of the chemical bond, molecular structure, and spectroscopy. Several topics chosen from group theory, molecular symmetry, molecular orbital and crystal field theories, electronegativity, solid state, magnetic properties, electronic absorption, ORD, CD, and MCD, Mossbauer, nmr, nqr, ESCA, photoelectron, and vibrational spectroscopies. Computer facilites are used.

CH 503 Inorganic Chemistry II Preq: CH 501. 3(3-0) S. A continuation of CH 501. Knowledge of physical methods applied to chemistry of representative elements, transition metals (3d, 4d, 5d), lanthanides, and actinides. Topics include nonaqueous solvents, acids and bases, inorganic reaction mechanisms, solid state reactions, coordination chemistry including chelates and organometallic compounds, crystal field stabilization energy, Jahn-Teller and trans effects, stabilization of valence states, and some bio-inorganic chemistry.

CH 511 Chemical Spectroscopy, Preo: CH 433 3(3-0) F. Theory, analytical applications and interpretation of spectra as applied to chemical problems. Emphasis upon ultraviolet, visible and infrared spectra. (Offered F 1978 and alt. years.)

CH 515 Chemical Instrumentation, Preq: CH 431; Coreq: CH 411, 3(3-0) S. Basic electronic components and circuits, the response of laboratory instruments, design and modification of typical electronic control and measurement systems. Emphasis on transducers and control elements utilized in chemical research. (Offered S 1978 and alt, years.)

CH 517 Physical Methods of Elemental Trace Analysis. Preq: CH 315 or 331 or CI. 3(3-0) F. The principles and applications of currently used methods of trace analysis. Topics in-clude pulse polarography, potentiometry, UV-Vis spectrophotometry, atomic absorption, emission spectrometry, fluorescence, neutron activation analysis, and spark source mass spectrometry.

CH 518 Trace Analysis Laboratory, Coreo: CH 517 or CI. 2(0-6) F. Instrumental techniques including UV-Vis spectrophotometry. fluorescence, emission spectrometry, atomic absorption, pulse polarography, and neutron activation analysis.

CH 521 Advanced Organic Chemistry, Preo: CH 223, 433 or 435, 3(3-0) F. Structure, stereochemistry and reactions of the various classes of hydrocarbons. The molecular orbital

202

treatment of bonding and reactivity of alkenes, the conformational interpretation of cycloalkene and cycloalkane reactivity, and the application of optical isomerism to reaction mechanisms.

CH 523 Advanced Organic Chemistry II. Preq: CH 521. 3(3-0) S. Acid-base theory and mechanistic organic chemistry as applied to synthetically useful organic reactions.

CH 525 Physical Methods in Organic Chemistry, Preq: CH 223, and 433 or 435. 3(3-0) S. Physical methods applied to solution of structural problems in organic chemistry. Emphasis on spectral methods including infrared, ultraviolet, nuclear magnetic resonance, mass spectrometry, electron paramagnetic resonance, x-ray and electron diffraction, and optical rotatory dispersion.

CH 531 Chemical Thermodynamics. Preq: CH 433, MA 301. 3(3-0) F. Extension of elementary principles to treatment of ideal and real gases, ideal solutions, electrolytic solutions, galvanic cells, surface systems and irreversible processes. Introduction to statistical thermodynamics and the estimation of thermodynamic functions from spectroscopic data.

CH 533 Chemical Kinetics. Preq: CH 433, MA 301. 3(3-0) S. Emphasis on experimental and mathematical techniques, elements of the kinetic theory, and theory of the transition state. Applications to gas reactions, reactions in solution and mechanism studies. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.)

CH 535 Surface Phenomena. Preq: CH 433, MA 301. 3(3-0) S. Formulations of basic theories are presented with illustrations of their current applications. (Offered S 1978 and alt. years.)

CH 537 Quantum Chemistry, Preq: MA 301, CH 435 or PY 407. 3(3-0) S. The elements of wave mechanics applied to stationary energy states and time dependent phenomena. Applications of quantum theory to chemistry, particularly chemical bonds.

CH 539 Colloid Chemistry. Preq: CH 220, 315 or 331 or CI. 3(2-3) S. Theories, basic principles, and fundamental concepts including preparation and behavior of sols, gels, emulsions, foams, and aerosols and topics in areas of adsorption, Donnan equilibrium, dialysis, and small particle dynamics. Laboratory includes independent project studies in specialized areas. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.)

CH 545 Radiochemistry. Preq: CH 431 or PY 410. 3(2-3) S. Applications of radioactivity to chemistry and application of chemistry to radioactive elements, particularly transuranium elements and fission products.(Offered S 1978 and alt. years.)

CH (TC) 562 Physical Chemistry of High Polymers - Bulk Properties. 3(3-0) F. (See textile chemistry, page 319.)

Civil Engineering

CE 201 Elements of Plane Surveying. Preq: Soph. standing. 3(2-3) F. Not for CE department majors. Theory and practice of plane surveying precision specifications, horizontal and vertical control, stadia surveys, area determinations, circular and compound curves, topographic mapping, solar and celestial observations, rural and urban land surveys

Rihani

CE 202 Introduction to Civil Engineering. Preq: MA 201. 2(1-3) F,S. Computer solution of typical problems in each subject area of civil engineering. Ely, Smith

CE 301 Engineering Surveying. Preq: Junior standing. 3(2-3) F,S. Principles of surveying and applications in planning, design and construction; including horizontal and vertical control; topographic maps, photogrammetry and elements of geodesy. Rahcock

CE 305 Transportation Engineering I. Preq: CE 301. 4(3-2) F.S. Integrated approach to planning, designing operation of transportation systems. Engineering and economic aspects of basic transport modes, (including highway, rail, water and air facilities) are studied.

CE 30% Solid. Mcchanica, # 23-0) (12) to 41 (Fribbins, Heimback, Rihani CE 325 Structural Analysis. Preq: ESM 301. 3(2-2) F.S.Sum. Stress analysis of statically determinate beams and framed structures under fixed and moving loads; analysis of displacements by methods of conjugate beam and virtual work; indeterminate structural analysis of both rigid frames and trusses by virtual work and by stiffness method.

anaysis or own ngg trames and truspes by vitual work and by stiffness method. (E a) helpelications of hopelical networks 25-05 in the stiffness method. (E a) helpelications of hopelical networks 25-05 in the stiffness from (E a) hopelications of Eropersering Status 3-05 interest stiff (E a) hopelications of hopelications (1) the stiffness from (E a) hopelication (1) hopelications (1) the stiff of the stiffness (E a) hopelication (1) hopelications (1) hopelication (1) the stiffness (1) (E a) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) (E a) for status of Static (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) (E a) for status of Static (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) (E a) for status of Static (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) (E a) for status (1) hopelication (2) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) hopelication (1) (E a) for status (1) hopelication (2) hopelication (1) hopelicat

CE 326 Structural Engineering I. Preq: CE 325 4(3-2) F.S. Fundamental principles of elastic, inelastic and ultimate strength analysis and proportioning of structural members in metal, concrete and timber.

CE 332 Materials of Construction. Preq: MAT 200. 3(2-3) F,S,Sum. Manufacture and properties of mineral and bituminous cements and mineral aggregates. Mechanical properties of portland cement concrete, bituminous concrete, masonry units materials and timber products. Materials testing for research. Mullen

CE 342 Soil Engineering I. Preq: CE 332; Coreq: ESM 301. 4(3-2) F.S. Soil identification, index properties, effective stress concepts, settlement analysis, evaluation of shear strength and bearing capacity, fundamentals of foundation selection and design. Kashef

CE 365 Construction Engineering I. Prey Jr. standing. 4(3:2) F.S. Construction operations course emphasizing organization of construction industry; construction methods, equipment, productivity and safety; project planning; scheduling and control.Blessis, Nunnally

CE 370 Elements of Environmental Hygiene. Preq: Soph. standing. 3(2-3) S. Environmental factors affecting human health and their evaluation and control. Topics include: water supplies; sewage disposal; swimming pool and refuse sanitation; insect and rodent control; mik and food sanitation; the physical factors of noise, heat; illumination and ionizing radiation; housing; industrial hygiene; and environmental hygiene programs. Johnston

CE 382 Hydraulics. Preq: ESM 200 4(3-3) F.S. Properties of fluid, laws of conservation of mass, momentum and energy; applications to the mechanics of flow through pipes and channels: fluid measurements; theory of design and characteristics of hydraulic machines.

Amein, Machemehl

CE 383 Water Resources Engineering I. Preq: CE 382, 4(3-3) F.S. Application of natural science, physics and chemistry in the engineering of urban water and waste systems. Case studies illustrate applications and relationship of systems to management of environmental quality in urban areas.

CE 406 Transportation Engineering II. Preq: CE 305. 3(2-2) F.S. Urban transportation problems and design of modal interfaces such as airports, shopping centers, parking garages, port facilities and other multimodal terminals. Babcock, Rihani

CE 425 Intermediate Structural Analysis. Preq: CE 325. 3(3-0) F.S. Rigorous treatment, at intermediate level, of indeterminate structural analysis. Energy principles, force and displacement methods, special topics. Havner, Mirza

CE 427 Structural Engineering II. Preq: CE 326. 3(2-2) F,S. Basic concepts of structural design. Analysis and design of complete structural systems. Hulsey, Uyanik

CE 428 Structural Design in Wood. Preq: CE 326. 3(2-2) F. Structural behavior of wood under loads; design of structural elements in wood; strength properties of wood fasteners; design projects with clear wood, plywood and glued-laminated wood.

CE 433 Soil Engineering II. Preq: CE 342.3(3-0) F,S. Lateral earth pressure theories and their application to analysis and design of slopes and retaining structures; ground water hydraulics; placement of fills; soil behavior in pavement systems, stabilization techniques. Wahls

CE 450 Civil Engineering Design. Preq: One from: CE 406, 427, 443, or 484. 3(1-6) F,S. Integrated team approach to a major civil engineering project involving planning, design and analysis under realistic conditions including environmental factors. Babcock

CE 460 Construction Engineering Project. Preq: CE 463, 466. 3(1-6) F.S. Planning, design, construction and management of a construction project. Blessis

CE 463 Cost Analysis and Control. Preq: CE 365. 3(2-3) F.S. Cost engineering, project estimating, bid procedures, construction cost analysis and control. Blessis, Nunnally

CE 464 Legal Aspects of Contracting. Preq: Sr. standing. 3(3:0) S. Legal aspects of construction contract documents and specifications; owner-engineer-contractor relationships and responsibilities; bids and contract performance; labor laws. Blessis

CE 466 Construction Engineering II. Preq: CE 326, 365. 3(2-3) F.S. Introduction to building systems construction emphasizing planning, analysis, design and construction of structural subsystems. CE 472 Elements of Air Quality Management. Preq: College level physics and sr. standing. 3(2-3) F. Pollution and community air quality management, including pollutant sources; effects on biological systems, materials, and the atmosphere; meteorological factors; air sampling; abatement and control techniques; air quality and emission standards; and legal, economic and administrative aspects. Shearer

CE 484 Water Resources Engineering II. Preq: CE 383. 3(3-0) F.S. Occurrence, flow and control of natural and impounded waters. Case studies of storm drainage, flood control and stream sanitation illustrate the use of these principles in the management of river basin water resources. EQNEW AWILLA 8 17 Malcom, Smallwood

CE 486 Sanitary Engineering Measurements of Water Quality. Preq: Freshman chemistry and sr. standing in Engineering or Agriculture and Life Sciences. 3(2-3) S. Introduction to elementary measurement and interpretations of pollutants in water and wastewater. Examination of the nature and character of municipal refuse. Staff

CE (OY, MAS) 487_Physical Oceanography. 3(3-0) S. (See physical oceanography page 2)

201495 Special Schuding in Michaview 1-3 Willys at 1/79 CE 498 Special Problems in Civil Engineering. Prog. Sr. standing in CE or CEC. 1-3 F,S. Directed reading in the literature of civil engineering, introduction to research methodology, seminar discussions, dealing with special civil engineering topics of current

interest OE 501 JAMBOLDARD, SUBIND APRILISED 3(3-0) 41647 44 8177 FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES OF GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES SUBJECT ADVANCED neering evaluation of aerial photographs, including analysis of soils and surface drainage characteristics. CE 514 Municipal Engineering Projects. Preq: Sr. standing in CE. Wahls

3(2-3) S. Special problems-relating to public works, public utilities, urban planning and city engineering. Babcock, Smallwood

CE 515 Transportation Operations. Preq: CE 305. 3(3-0) F. Analysis of traffic and trans-Heimback, Rihani portation engineering operations.

CE 516 Transportation Design, Preq: CE 305, 3(2-3) F. Geometric elements of traffic and transportation engineering design. Cribbins

CE 517 Water Transportation. Preq: CE 305. 3(3-0) F. Planning, design, construction and operation of waterways, ports, harbors and related facilities. Feasibility of piers, ports and multipurpose river basin projects. Design of marine structures and civil works including locks, dams, harbors, ports and contractive and protective works. Cribbins

CE 524 Analysis and Design of Masonry Structures, Corea: CE 427, 3(3-0) F. Theory and design of masonry arches, culverts, dams, foundations and masonry walls subjected to lateral loads. Staff

CE 525, 526 Matrix Structural Analysis I, II. Preq: (525), CE 425; (526), CE 326, 3(3-0) F.S. Matrix methods of structural analysis for digital computer solutions for general frames, trusses, and grids as well as general three dimensional trusses and frames. Inclusion of effects due to prestrain, temperature, elastic stability functions, joint deformations, and support settlements. Introduction to finite-element analysis of plane elasticity problems.Dean, Smith

Smith CE 531 Structural Models. Preq: CE 427, 3(2-3) S. Dimensional analysis and structural similitude, indirect and direct models, model materials and experimental techniques, individual project in structural model analysis. Mirza, Zia

CE 534 Plastic Analysis and Design, Prec: CE 427, 3(3-0) S. Theory of plastic behavior of steel structures; concept of design for ultimate load and the use of load factors. Analysis and design of components of steel frames including bracing and connections. Ely, Smith

CE 536 Theory and Design of Prestressed Concrete. Preq: CE 427. 3(3-0) F. Principles and concepts of design in prestressed concrete including elastic and ultimate strength analyses for flexural, shear, bond and deflection. Principles of concordancy and linear transformation for indeterminate prestressed structures. Mirza, Zia

CE (MAS, OY) 541 Gravity Wave Theory I. 3(3-0) S. (See marine sciences, page 267.)

Construction of the interval of the optimized the optimized of the interval of the optimized of the optimiz

CC 501 ALUDIED SHOULD ENERGY AND ALUDIED SHOULD ALUDIED SHOULD ALUDIED SHOULD SHOULD ALUDIED SH 3(3-0) 4/14/77 4/ 8/77

3(3-0) ples of ground water hydraulics; theory of flow through idealized porous media; the flow net solution: seepage and well problems. Kashef

CE 544 Foundation Engineering, Preq: CE 342, 3(3-0) S, Subsoil investigations: excavations; design of sheeting and bracing systems; control of water; footing, grillage and pile foundations; caisson and cofferdam methods of construction. Kashef, Langfelder

CE 548 Engineering Properties of Soils I. Preq: CE 342. 3(2-3) F. Study of soil properties significant in earthwork engineering, including soil solids, basic physiochemical concepts, classification, identification, plasticity, permeability, capillarity and stabilization, Laboratory work includes classification, permeability and compaction tests.

Kashef, Langfelder

CE 549 Engineering Properties of Soils II. Preq: CE 548, 3(2-3) S. Continuation of CE 548. Compressibility, stress-strain relations and shear strength theories for soil. Laboratory work includes consolidation and shear strength tests. Langfelder

CE 551 Theory of Concrete Mixtures. Preq: CE 332. 3(3-0) F. Study in depth of portland cement concrete mixtures including types and properties of portland and special cements. mix design methods, fresh and hardened concretes, admixtures. Mullen

CE 553 Asphalt and Bituminous Materials. Preq: CE 332. 3(2-3) S. Study in depth of asphalts and tars properties for use in waterproofing and bituminous materials. Theories of design of bituminous mixtures for construction and paving uses including types and properties of asphalt cements, cutbacks, emulsions, blown asphalts and tars. Laboratory work required. Mullen

CE 555 Highway and Airport Pavement Design. Preq: CE 406 or CE 443. 3(2-3) S. Theoretical analysis and design of highway and airport pavements with critical evaluation of current design practices. Staff

CE (BAE, MB) 570 Sanitary Microbiology, Preq: MB 401 or equivalent 3(2-3) S. Fundamental aspects of microbiology and biochemistry presented and related to problems of stream pollution, refuse disposal and biological treatment. Laboratory exercises present basic microbiological techniques and illustrate basic microbial aspects of waste disposal. Staff

CE 573 Unit Operations and Processes in Waste Treatment. Preq: CE 486; Coreq: CE 571, 3(1-6) F. Unit operations and processes in water and wastes engineering, including sedimentation, thickening, chemical coagulation, vacuum filtration, carbon adsorption, biological treatment, and special projects. Galler

CE (NE) 574 Environmental Consequences of Nuclear Power, Preq: CI, 3(3-0) S. Examination of environmental consequences resulting from the siting, construction and operation of nuclear power plants and the environmental consequences of alternatives to nuclear power. Smallwood

CE 575 Civil Engineering Systems, Preq: MA 405, 3(3-0) S. Examination of civil engineering systems and their design optimization. Systems studied include water resources engineering, structural engineering, transportation engineering and construction. Galler

CE 576 Atmospheric Pollution. Preq: Grad. or advanced undergrad. standing. 3(3-0) S. Topics include: pollutant sources; effects on man and other animals. vegetation. materials and visibility; meteorological factors; air sampling, control devices; air quality and emission standards; and legal, economic and administrative aspects. Shearer

CE (BAE) 578 Agricultural Waste Management. 3(2-3) F. (See biological and agricultural engineering, page 193.)

CE 580 Flow in Open Channels. Preq: CE 382. 3(3-0) F. Theory and application of flow in open channels, including dimensional analysis, momentum-energy principle, gradually varied flow, high-velocity flow, energy dissipators, spillways, waves, channel transitions and model studies. Amein

CE (MAS) 581 Introduction to Oceanographic Engineering. Preq: CE 382. 3(3-0) S. Engineering aspects of physical oceanography. Propagation of waves theory, methods of wave forecasting and analysis of wave spectra. Application of physical oceanography to design of marine and coastal installations. Amein, Machemehl 02 613 Shucry of blackard IT 3(3-0) 4/1477 4/1 8/77 C2 614 Plasticity and Link Chaluss 3(3-0) 4/1477 4/1 8/77 C2 619 Repair and 13 Michods a Machael (1990) C2 619 Repair and 13 Michods (1990) C2 619, 52 Coll Engineering Sommar. 110-18. Discussions and reports. Statt CE 539. 52 Civil Engineering Projects. 1-6 F.S. Special projects. Statt CE 538

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

CE 571 Theory of Water and Waste Treatment. 3(3-0) F. CE 572 Design of Water and Wastewater Facilities. 3(3-0) S. Galler Smallwood

ce 615 Inclastic Solido 3(3-0) 9/19/17 of \$177 Computer Science Mechanico 3(3-3) 4/177 of \$177

CSC 101 Introduction to Programming. 3(2-2) F,S. Understanding algorithms, programs and computer. Organization and characteristics of computers. Fundamental algorithms associated with computing. Data representation. Basic programming and programs structure. Debugging and verification of programs. Computer solution of numerical and non-numerical problems using one or more programming languages.

CSC 102 Programming Concepts. Prec: CSC 101. 3(3-0) F.S. The features available in higher-level programming languages. The student develops good programming habits by writing a variety of non-numerical application programs. Emphasis is on the global properties of programs in a block-structured language with list and string manipulation facilities. CSC 111 - Alexentiant Enterprise 1. Core: MR 1007. 92.5 F.S. Latterfactor us 17. problem-oriented computer language (currently FORTRAN IV) for user in a problem solution using digital computers. Designed as a two-hour service course for scientifically oriented students, primarily in Engineering with programs alanted toward engineering applications.

CSC 112 Basic Computer Organization and Assembly Language. Preq: CSC 101 or 111. 363:00 F.S. Binary and hexaderimal number systems. Description of machine organization, including memory, addressing schemes, registers, and data channels. Internal representation of data and instructions. Machine language and the assembly process. Loading and execution. Program relocation. Input and output using facilities of a supervisor program. Interrupts and their priorities. Combining separately translated programs for execution.

CSC 200 Introduction to Computers and Their Uses. (A student who has taken CSC 101 or 111 may not receive credit). 3(3:0) F.S. An introduction to electronic digital computers, including the parts of a computer, a step-by-step description of the processes which the computer goes through in performing its tasks, and description of several uses to which the computer capabilities and limitations.

CSC 251 Principles of Programming — Fortran. Preg: CSC 111 or 102,1(1-0) S. The programming language Fortran and its applications to numerical computation and file manipulation. Emphasis on features and restrictions which are unique to Fortran. Programming assignments which explore the language in depth (Grading S—NC).

CSC 252 Principles of Programming — Cobol. Preq: CSC 101. 1(1-0) F,S. Introduction to the business-oriented programming language Cobol. Programming assignments cover general data processing, file maintenance and report generation. (Grading S-MC).

CSC 253 Principles of Programming — Algol. Preq: CSC 102. 1(1-0) F. Algol 60 presented as a theoretical construct and a practical programming language. Extensions to Algol 60. Programming problems in a variety of applications areas. (Grading S-NC).

CSC 254 Principles of Programming — APL. Preq: MA 405. 1(1-0) S. Advanced programming concepts in APL and their application to a wide variety of computing problems. The APL reference language and locally available APL hardware representations. (Grading S-NC).

CSC 255 Principles of Programming — Snobol. 1(1-0) F. The syntax and semantics of the symbol manipulation language Snobol 4. Applications of the language to programming problems in non-numeric areas. (Grading S-NC).

CSC 301 Principles of Systems Programs. Preq: CSC 112. 3(3-0) S. Advanced topics in assembly language programming. Program relocatability. Definition, call and expansion of macros. Historical survey of development of operating systems. Definition of operating system components. Use of operating system facilities.

CE 633 Probabilistic milhodo in Structural Engineering 25-0) 4/1477

MA 201 02 212

CSC 302 Introduction to Numerical Methods. Proc. CSC 101 or 111; Gener, 14A-301-or 249, 33(3) PS. Numerical computations with hightal computers; floating point arithmetic and implications of round-off error. Algorithms and computer techniques for the numerical differentiation and integration; linear systems of equations; curve fitting; solutions of non-linear equation; numerical solutions of ordinary differential equations; non-rec: CSC 311 Data Structures. Proc. CSC 331 Data Structures. Proc. CSC 331 Data Structures. Proc. CSC 341 Data Structures. Proc. Structures. Proc. Structures. Proc. Structures. Proc. Structures. Proc. Structures. Pro

CSC 311 Data Structures. Preg: CSC 322 and 322 3400 75.5 Fuldiamental algorithms associated with data structures. Topics are: linear lists, including tacks, queues and deques; sequential and linked allocation of linear lists, circular lists, doubly-linked lists, arrays and orthogonal lists; trees including traversal of binary trees and binary representation of trees; lists and garbage collection; multilinked structures; dynamic storage allocation; CSC 312 Computer Organization and Logic. Preg: CSC 327 303 WFS Application

CSC 312 Computer Organization and Logic. Proc. CSC 212, 222 Status, S. Application of Bolean algebra to combinational circuit design problems. Sequential circuit, S. Organization and functional design of simplified computer components such as the memory unit, the arithmetic and logic unit and input-output devices. Architecture of computing systems. Functional characteristics of U/O devices, data channels, interrupt and priority systems. Microprogram control. Hardware-software redeoffs and firmware.

CSC (E) 321 Computer Graphics. 3(2-2) S. (See engineering, general courses, page 232.)

CSC 322 Applied Algebraic Structures, Preq: MA 405. 3(3-0) F.S. Naive set theory order and equivalence relations, functions, partitions, operations and congruences. Boolean algebra, semigroup, group and graph theory. Logic of propositions, first order predicate calculus, models for an axiomatic theory. Some applications and examples of these algebraic structures selected from formal language description, data structures, file organization, information retrieval, games, switching circuits, neural nets, sequential machines, artificial infiligence, syntactic structure of arithmetic expressions and theory of algorithms.

CSC 331 Principles of Programming — LISP. Preg:CSC 311. (1-0) F. The programming language LISP and its application to the processing of general list structures, when the programming. Assignments demonstrate the power and versatility of LISP. (Grading S-NC).

CSC 401 Sorting and Searching. Preq: CSC 311. 3(3-0) F. Sorting and searching procedures and their implications for file structure design. On-line and batch processing systems.

CSC 411 Introduction to Simulation. Prey: MA 312 and ST 371 or equivalent, 3(3-0) F.S. Introduces simulation concepts and methodology to CSC and other students. Modeling and computational techniques, Monte Carlo methods and interactive simulation. Projects are developed in areas of student interest.

CSC 412 Introduction to Computability, Language and Automata. Prog. CSC 322, 3(3) of P.S. Sequential machines as abstractions of digital computers described by statetransition graphs. Sequential machine as language acceptors and as the finite control of a Turing machine. Chomsky classification of languages and machines. Universal Turing machines and the halting problem. Church's thesis. Recursive functions. Heuristic argument that a function is recursive if and only if it is Turing computable. The semi-group word problem and tree searching algorithm. Applications to artificial intelligence, perceptron simulation, game playing, syntactic analysis algorithms.

CSC 421 Computer Systems for Management. Prec: CSC 311. 3(3-0) F. Management information systems (MIS). The data base approach. Characteristics of successful systems and dimensions of system evolution and evaluation. Models versus modeling in MIS design. A model of information flow and its economics. Profitability and risk analysis in corporate financial systems. Production/inventory control through MIS. Operations research techniques for MIS development. Management's MIS consultant. The general purpose MIS. Human factors in design and implementation of the new company MIS.

CSC (MA) 427 Introduction to Numerical Analysis I. Prey: MA 301 or 312 and programming language proficiency. 3(3-0) F. For undergraduate students in any department who wish to learn the theory and practice of computational procedures using a digital computer. Topics include: approximation of functions by interpolating polymonials; numerical differentiaton and integration; solution of systems of ordinary differential equations including both initial valve and boundary value problem. Computer applications and techniques.

CSC (MA) 42: Introduction to Numerical Analysis II. Prec: MA 405 and programming language proficiency. 3(3-0) S. For students who wish to learn computational procedures using digital computers. Topics include: solution of linear and nonlinear equations; matrices and igenvalue calculations; or toponal polymonials and Gaussian quadrature; curve fitting and function approximation by least squares smoothing formulas; minimax approximations. [CSC (MA) 427 is not a prerequisite.]

CSC 431 Information Retrieval. Prec: CSC 311. 3(3-0) S. Organization and retrieval of information in natural language form. Analysis of information content by statistical, syntactic and logical methods. Automatic clustering and statistical association methods, Dicionary construction and utilization. File organization and retrieval techniques for text processing systems. Evaluation of retrieval effectiveness. Applications to both document retrieval and question answering systems.

CSC 432 Introduction to Digital Signal Processing. Prec: CSC 302, ST 371, and MA 405, 3(2-2) S. Use of digital computers in the processing of analog signals. The uses of operational amplifiers in SAH, DAC, and ADC's and other data acquisition devices. The discrete Fourier transform, digital filters and tother algorithms used in processing time series.

CSC 452 Computing for the Social Sciences. Preg: ST 311 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. To acquaint the social scientist with the information processing capabilities of a computer. Examples and problems from the social sciences. Topics include: a higher level programming language, procedures for accessing statistical packages and other library routines, and data management using disks and tabes. (CSC majors may not receive credit.)

CSC 495 Special Topics in Computer Science. Preq: CL.1-6 F.S. Consists of the following types of study: readings in the literatux of computer science, introductory research projects, major computer programming projects, seminars, on new course development. Work may be done in any CSC area such as software, hardware utilization, programming languages, numerical methods or telecommunications.

CSC 499 Undergraduate Research in Computer Science. Preq: CI. 1-6 F,S. Independent investigation of a research problem under faculty supervision.

CSC 501 Design of Systems Programs. Preg: CSC 311, 312 (CSC 301 recommended), 33(-0) F. Review of batch process systems programs, their components, operating characteristics, user services and their limitations. Implementation techniques for parallel processing of input-output and interrupt handling. Overall structure of multiporgramming systems on multi-processor hardware configurations. Details on addressing techniques, core management, file system design and management, system accounting, and other user-related services. Traffic control, interprocess communication, design of system modules, and interfaces. System updating, documentation and operation.

CSC 502 Computational Linguistics. Preg: CI. 3(3:0) F. Use of a symbol manipulation language (SNOBOL 4) in solving non-numeric problems. Study of generative grammars, including finite-state, context-free, context-sensitive, and transformational grammers. Syntactic analysis by computers: algorithms and existing analysis systems for English. Computational semantics. Information retrieval and question-answering systems. Open to CSC and other students.

CSC 594 Application of Linguistic Techniques to Computer Problems. Prec: CSC 502. 3(30) S. Semiotics and programming languages. Comparison of semantic theories. Representation, classification and interpretation of scenes and other multi-dimensional lilustrations. Design of a formal language for describing two-dimensional geometric figures, such as flow charts, chemical structures and logic diagrams. Characterization of programming languages according to the theory of transformational grammar.

CSC 511 Artificial Intelligence. Preq: CSC 311. 3(3-0) F. (Odd-numbered years.) Definition of heuristic versus algorithmic methods, rationale of heuristic approach, description of cognitive processes. Objectives of work in artificial intelligence, simulation of cognitive behavior. Heuristic programming techniques. Survey of examples from representative application areas. The mind-brain problem and the nature of intelligence. Individual projects. 25E 505 baign and Analysis of Alaphikhus 3(3-0) 13/171 48 178 25E 506 Digtal Syltems Architectus 3(3-0) 12/177 48 178 25E 510 Seftuarie Engineerican 3(3-0) 12/177 48 178

CSE 571 Data Industriations/Contractications 3(3-0) 121/17 off 1/7 CSC 512 Metaprograms. Prez: CSC 311. (CSC 412 recommended.) 3(3-0) S. The techniques used in the design and implementation of compilers. Introduction to formal grammars and relations concerning a grammar. Detailed study of algorithms for lexical scanners, topdown recognizers, bottom-up recognizers for simple precedence grammars, operator precedence grammars, higher order precedence grammars, and bounded-context grammars. Run-time storage organization for a compiler including symbol tables, internal forms for source programs, semantic routines, error recovery and diagnostics, code generation and optimization, and interpreters.

CSC 522 Formal Languages and Syntactic Analysis. Preq: CSC 412 (CSC 512 recommended). 3(3-0) F. Formal languages and their relation to automata: languages and their representation, grammars, finite automata and regular grammars context free grammars and pushdown automata, type O grammars and Turing machines, the halting problem, contextsensitive grammars and linear bounded automata, and operations on languages.

CSC (MA) 529 Numerical Analysis I. 3(3-0) F. (See mathematics, page 270.)

CSC (MA) 530 Numerical Analysis II. 3(3-0) S. (See mathematics, page 270.)

CSC 532 Artificial Intelligence II. Preq: CSC 511, a course in mathematical logic. 3(3-0) S. (even numbered years). Emphasizes patter recognition, theorem proving, game playing, learning and heuristic programming. Students assigned computer projects illustrating theoretical concepts.

CSC (MA) 536 Theory of Sequential Machines. (See mathematics, page 270.)

CSC (MA) 537 Theory of Computability. Preq: CSC 412 or grad, standing, 3(3-0) S. Effective computability. Turing machines. Primitive recursive functions. The u operator. urecursive functions. Godel numbering. Equivalence of Turing machines and u-recursion. Undecidable predicates. Universal Turing Machines, Other formulations of the concept of effective computability.

CSC 542 Database Management. Preq: CSC 431. 3(3-0) F. The course will cover the fundamentals of the area of database management. Basic topics will include: general architecture for database management systems, current data models such as network, relational, hierarchical; security and integrity; discussion of currently implemented systems.

CSC (IE, OR) 562 Advanced Topics in Computer Simulation. Preq: ST 421 or equivalent or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. Basic simulation methodology; general principles of the Monte Carlo Method: random number generation, accuracy, variance reduction methods, classical applications in mathematics and physics; simulation of queuing systems; development of a research problem in depth where computer simulation is required 1) to provide insight through experientation with a model, 2) to provide approximate answers and practical solutions, and 3) to test the model and the solutions.

CSC (MA) 582 Special Topics in Numerical Solution of Linear Algebraic Equations. Preq: MA 405 or equivalent and a knowledge of computer programming. 3(3-0) S. A mathematical and numerical investigation of direct iterative and semi-iterative methods for the solution of linear systems. Methods for calculating eigenvalues and eigenvector of matrices.

CSC (MA) 583 Special Topics in the Numerical Solution of Ordinary Differential Equations. 3(30) F. (See mathematics, page 270.)

CSC (MA) 584 Special Topics in the Numerical Solution of Partial Differential Equations. 3(3-0) F. (See mathematics, page 270.)

CSC (OR, MA) 585 Graph Theory, 3(3-0) F. (See operations research, page 287.)

CSC 595 Special Topics. Preq: Cl. 1-6 F.S. Topics of current interest in CSC not covered in existing courses. CSC 105 (CD) Large Scale Linkar Programming Systems 5(5-0) eff 1/18

Crop Science

CS 211 Crop Science. Preq: BS 100. 4(4-0) F.S. Fundamental morphological, physiological and reproductive features of crop plants and the management practices for economical production. Emery, Fike

20 41 trop science Laboratory. Prey or Core: Any CS course 1 (0.2) FS. (Can be (25.6 52) Computer Computer Systems 25.0) alpha 44, 1/18.6 (27.6 54) Real Jims Computer Systems 25.0) alpha 44, 1/17 (26.6 54) Real Jims Computer Systematic Systems 25.0) alpha 44, 1/17 (26.6 54) Andread Social Applica Andread Statistics 25.0) alpha 44, 1/17 (26.6 54) Andread Social An Computer Systematics 25.0 (1.1) reg. 1/17 (26.6 54) Andread Social An Computer Systematics 25.0 (1.1) reg. 1/17 (26.6 64) Andread Social An Computer Systematics 25.0 (1.1) reg. 1/17 (25.6 64) Andread Social An Computer Systematics 25.0 (1.1) reg. 1/17 (25.6 64) Andread Social An Computer Systematics 25.0 (1.1) reg. 1/17 (25.6 64) Andread Social An Computer Systematics 25.0 (1.1) reg. 1/17 (25.6 (26.6 (CS 214 Crop Science Laboratory. Preq: or Coreq: Any CS course. 1 (0-2) F,S. (Can be

CSF 695 Seminar In Consister Solution (10) 12/177 of 11 CSE 699 Computer Stydies Kararah 12/177 of 11 CSE 699 Clarge Critical and Constant 1500 Interior 14 6/19 CSE 645 Electric Critical andre (3-0) 1800 of 14 178 CSE 648 Electrica Critical andre (3-0) 1800 of 14 178 CSE 648 Electrica Critical andre Michael (3-0) 1800 of 1800 of 1800 CSE 648 Electrica Critical andre methods of clarity and adealing with the problems

taken only once for credit.) Evaluates methods of identifying and dealing with the problems of growing and managing crop plants. Emery, Fike

CS 255 Special Topics in Crop Science. Preq: CS 211 or BO 200.1-6 F.S.Sum. To be used for intensive or extensive study of specific crop science principles or production practices. It may also serve as a means for presenting crop science topics of current interest to non-majors. Emery

CS 312 Pastures and Forage Crop. Preqs: BS 100, SSC 200 recommended. 3(3-0) S. Production and preservation of the principal forage crops, with attention to the development and maintenance of pastures. Chamble

CS 315 Turf Management. Prec: BS 100. 3(2-2) S. Production, utilization, and management of turf grasses. The growth responses of different plant species to natural and imposed environmental factors. Interrelationships of climate, soil, biotic factors, and plants are examined in the field, laboratory, and classroopp. L = Q

environmental lattors, interestationships or climate, soin, notice lattors, and plants are toamined in the field, laboratory, and classroom. CS (BO) 402 Economic Botany. Proz MA 201 bit23) S. Emphasis is on plants and human affairs. All plants of the interrelation hips of the plant world and the like hittory inciplent to modern human cultures. Indicate plants and plant poducts, deneficial and harmitighter man has used as accessities of life, scaling arises contributing to his well-being, and as a raw materials for industry. Ornamentals are excluded.

CS 411 Environmental Aspects of Crop Production. Preq: B0 421.2(2-0) F. The productivity and quality of crops in relation to all environmental factors, including man. Disorders caused by physical and biotic environmental tresses and the role of these environmental factors in normal crop development are emphasized. Utilization and manipulation of the environment for the continued improvement of crops are discussed. Patterson

CS 413 Plant Breeding. Preq: GN 411. 2(2-0) S. Discussion of reproductive systems of higher plants; the genetic basis for plant improvement and the selection, evaluation, and utilization of crop varieties.

CS 414 Weed Science. Preq: CH 220. 4(3.2) F. Introduction to weed science covering principles and practices of cultural,biological, and chemical control. Chemistry, properties and effects of herbicides on plants are studied. Weed identification and principles and practices of application of herbicides and their safe use are covered. There are three parts of lecture content: introduction, history, fundamentals of weed growth, spread and control; a section on chemic-l herbicides; and a section on weed control practices in crops and noncropland areas.

CS (SSC) 462 Soil-Crop Management Systems. 3(2-3) S. (See soil science, page 314.)

CS 490 Senior Seminar in Crop Science. Preq: Sr. standing. 1(1-0) S. The collection, organization, written preparation, and oral delivery of scientific information. Emery

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

CS 511 Tobacco Technology. Preq: BO 421 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. Special problems concerned with the tobacco crop. The latest research problems and findings dealing with this important cash crop. Collins

CS 513 Physiological Aspects of Crop Production. Preq: BO 421. 3(3-0) S. Emphasizes pertinent physiological processes associated with crops and crop management such as plant growth, maturation, respiration and photoperiodism. Relationship of the environment to maximum crop yields. (Offered S 76 and alt. years.) Fike

CS (HS) 514 Principles and Methods in Weed Science. Preqs: CS 414 or equivalent. 3(2-2) S. The losses caused by the ecology of weeds, biological control, basic concepts of weed management, herbicide-crop relationships and herbicide development. Introduction to greenhouse and bioassay techniques and field research techniques. Monaco

CS (GN, HS) 541 Plant Breeding Methods. Preqs: GN 506 and ST 511. 3(3-0) F. Methods of plant breeding as related to principles and concepts of inheritance.

Henderson, Staff

CS (GN, HS) 542 Plant Breeding Methods. Preq: CS (GN, HS) 541, 2(0-4) Sum. Laboratory and field study of the application of the various plant breeding techniques and $P_{cSE} = 437$ Linear Sufficiency Module (Soc) $\delta^{restrong}$ (*15)

methods used in the improvement of economic plants. (Offerred Sum. 1976 and alt. years.) Caldwell

CS (GN) 545 Origin and Evolution of Cultivated Plants. Pres: CS 541 or GN 540. 212-0) S. Discussion torgics include: mankind as a potential cultivator; maris anatomy, physiology and alimentary needs; origins of cultivation; spread of agriculture in terms of various theories; interactions of crops and environments with reference to crop evolution; special attributes of cultigens; modern aspects of evolution breeding. (Offered S 1976 and at. Leens.)

CS 591 Special Problems. Preq. CI. Credits Arranged. Crop science problems may be selected or assigned. Emphasis on review of recent and current research. Staff

Design

ARC 400 Intermediate Architectural Design (Series). Prog: DP 102, May not be taken more than six times. 6(0-9) FSS. Design investigation aimed at the development of an understanding of the major issues confronting the architect and at the expanding of problem-aloving abilities in architectural design. Students must complete four semesters to satisfy this requirement, selecting from a number of vertically organized workshop studies which offer on an optional basis a wide range of program emphases.

b DF 121. 102 Environmental Design 1, 11. Prog: (DF 102) 101. Available to School of Design students only; this restriction may be waived by Dean and Program Director. 60.99 P.S. Introduction to the design disciplines and programs of the School of Design. A studio course examining the technoluses and attitudes for dealing with identification, solution and evaluation arising from the design of physical artifacts in the natural and man-made environment. The acquisition of languages and skills appropriate to these studies.

DP 285 Environmental Design Studio for General Undergraduates. Prec: Sophomore Standing. This course is not open to School of Design students. 30.046) F.S. A studio structured investigation of participant-context relationships as they help to determine the design of physical objects. Work involves the construction of various perceptual and conceptual simulations and/or models. Course places major stress on self-discovery and development.

DF 40. Advanced Design Studio. Preq: DF 102. Open only to School of Design Students — Restriction waived at discretion of Dean and Program Director. 6(0-3) F,S. Studio offering upper level undergraduates the opportunity to intensively study fundamental design issues (form, color, structure, proportion, scale etc.) in a studio mode. Course may be used to partially satify studio requirement in all undergraduate programs in school.

DF 485 Design Studie for Non-Design Undergraduates. Prec: Junior Standing. Not open to School of Design Students. 30(6) F.S. The course in intended to enrich the undergraduate program of students desiring some contact with the "studio" course structure of the School of Design. Design problem will be addressed in the studio milieu; the content of the problems will be drawn as much as possible from each student's major field of undergraduate studies.

DN 141 History of Design I. Open to University students on a space available basis. 3(3-0) F.A. critical study of the related design fields from prehistoric to early Christian times with reference to the social, political and technological movements which affected their development.

DN 142 History of Design II. Open to University students on a space-available basis. 3(3-0) S. A critical study of the related design fields from early Christian to modern times with reference to the social, political and technological movements which affected their development.

DN 221 Introduction to Environment and Behavior for Designers. Credit in both DC 221/231 and DN 232 is not allowed. Students must concurrently enroll in DN 221 and 231. 36300 F.S. An introductory integration of behavioral and environmental information, emphasizing a basic understanding of human behavior, natural systems, and their relation to environmental design. Examined is the impact of people and their artifacts natural systems, and the impact of natural systems on people and their artifacts. Humane, ecologically sound utilization of these relations is explored, $\frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac$

ARC 600 Advanced Architectural Relign 6 (0-12) 4125/77 2/1 1/2

212 ARC 591 Special Sencinar 1-3 10/27/17 off 8/18 ARC 593 Special Species 2-3 10/27/17 off 8/18 ARC 595 Independent Sendy 1-3 10/27/17 off 8/18 DN 222 Human Perception and Behavior for Designers. 3(3-0) S. Course examines the linkages among perception, cognition and behavior with a strong emphasis on the perceptual mechanisms of humans, especially the eyes and ears. Also deals with the cognitive organization of perceptual information, its relation to language, society and culture and isolated human behavior at the micro and macro levels.

DN 231 Introduction to Environment and Behavior for Designers. (See DN 221).

DN 232: Introduction to Natural Systems and the Built Environment. Credit in both DN 221/231 and DN 323 is not allowed. (34:0) FS. This course is an introduction to natural systems and their integration into environmental design processes. Historical and present relationships between people and the physical environment are examined. Natural systems are analyzed as a foundation for environmental design decisions and ecologically sound habitation systems are explored.

DN 251 Principles of Architectural Structures. 3(3-0) F,S. Development of the principles of structural behavior. A survey of structural systems, both natural and man-made, with an emphasis on a qualitative examination of the forces, influences or purposes to which they respond.

DN 252 Environmental Responses in Design. 3(3-0) S. An introductory study in form seen as a response between man and the natural environment. The morphological relationship between material properties and environmental energies and their dual impact on the shape of the built artifact is investigated.

DN 253 Basic Environmental Systems. 3(2-2) F.S. Natural and man-made laws as applied to buildings and their various applications to lighting, heating, cooling, ventilation, plumbing, vertical transportation and sound.

DN 254 Architectural Materials and Construction Systems. 3(2:2) F.S. Development of the concept of building as an environm that control and response mechanism. A description of environmental and use factors upon which the science of building construction is based. An investigation of basis building materials, their properties, processes of production and principal systems of enclosure, consideration also given to economic factors and legal controls.

DN 255 Contemporary Manufacturing Processes I. 3(3-0) F. Introduction to mass production processes and their influmces on design. Emphasia is placed on material search and process selection in relation to form, function, human factors, finishes and joining methods. An analysis of paper, wood and metal manufacturing processes utilized in the production of mass-produced products.

DN 256 Contemporary Manufacturing Processes II. 3(3:0) S. Introduction to mass production processes and their influences on design. Emphasis is placed on material search and process selection in relation to form, function, human factors, finishes and joining methods. An analysis of plastics and rubber and their specific manufacturing processes utilized in the production of mass-produced products.

DN 257 Landscape Materials and Construction I. 3(2-4) F. An option for those students wishing to concentrate on the use of materials in small scale physical design. The course will concentrate on the properties of materials in design and construction techniques. Exercises in design will stress the implementation and use of materials for particular situations.

DN 258 Landscape Materials and Construction II. 3(2-4) S. A continuation of DN 257 with an emphasis on material use and construction techniques; the development of construction documents; project organization and control and professional office organization will also be covered.

DN 261 Design Methods. 3(3-0) F. Descriptive, comparisons, and testing of methods available in design with emphasis on problem-solving techniques.

DN 311, 312 Advanced Visual Laboratory I, II. Preq: DF 201, soph. standing. 2-4 F.S. Continuation, on an advanced level, of the activities encountered in Design Fundamentals that relate to the major design areas in the School Of Design. Activities involves study of visual communication skills in areas of sculpture, life drawing graphics, painting, photography. The student lesit instructor and area(s) of activity.

DN 349 Historic Architecture Research. Preq: DN 141/142. 3 F.S. Research and the recording of sites, monuments, buildings or artifacts of historical interest.

LAR 531 Projet Planning and design 3(3-0) 4/20/78 all 8/78

213

DN 331 Architectural Structures I. Preq: or Coreq: DN 251, 3(3-0) F. An introduction to force systems, quantitative treatment of equilibrium conditions; analysis of forces in trunses, frames and beams; behavior of materials: stress-strain diagrams, ductility, brittleness, creep; mechanics of areas; column behavior; stresses and deflection in beams.

DN 352 Architectural Structures II. Preq: DN 351. 3(3-0) S. Selection of structural system and design of structural elements in wood, steel, concrete and aluminum.

DN 411, 412 Advanced Visual Laboratory III, IV. Preg: DF 102, soph, standing 2-4 F,S. Continuation, on an advanced level, of the activities encountered in Design Fundamentals that relate to the major design areas in the School of Design. Activities involve study of visual communication skills in areas of sculpture, life drawing, graphics, painting, photography. The student electis instructor and area(s) of activity.

DN 413 Geometry for Designers. Preq: DF 102. 3(2-3) F.S. An opportunity to explore and examine geometry and geometrization as applied to the various fields of physical design. Limited mathematical and drawing skills needed.

DN 414 Color and Light Laboratory. Preq: DF 102. 3(2-2) F,S. A course dealing with the physical and perceptual nature of color. It will be one-third lecture, one-third studio and onethird discussion-seminar. Its purpose is to develop color awareness, sensitivity and skills in visual communication with color as a designer's tool.

DN 415 Visual Design Materiala and Processes I. Preg: DF 102. 3(2-2) F. Introduction to basic tools and materials of visual design, packaging, typography and layout. The course will acquaint the student with mass production of two- and three-dimensional visual designs, packages and display techniques.

DN 416 Visual Design Materials and Processes II. Preg: DF 102. 3(2-2) S. Introduction to basic tools and materials of visual design, packaging, typography and layout. The course will acquaint the student with mass production of two- and three-dimensional visual designs, gackages, and diapley techniques... $h_{1,2} \rightarrow h_{2,2} \rightarrow h_{2,2} + h_{2,2}$

mechanism and simpley techniques with 1/7 4,

DN 423 Spatial Cognition for Designers. Preq: DN 221/DN 231 or DN 222. 3(3-0) F. The history of the concept of space in the Western world is examined as a foundation from which to look at how humans cognize space. A child developmental perspective is emphasized, but a model of spatial cognition in the adult is described. The relation of spatial to environmental cognition is treated.

DN 42 Social Factors Analysis in Design. Preq: DN 22/231 or 222. 3(2-4) S. The course introduces the student to human analysis techniques which can be applied to landscape architectural design. Interaction theory, neighborhood theory, social design policy and user preference approaches will be presented.

DN 430 Site Planning. Preq: DN 221/231 and GY 120/110 or GY 101/110 or SSC 205. 3(2-2) F.S. Introduction into the technical operations and environmental landscape controls on project scale developments. The course covers site analysis, road alignment, grading hydrologic control, sedementation control and related problems of land development.

DN 431 Natural Environment Analysis. Preg: DN 221/231 or DN 232. 3(3-0) F. Course in the theory and methods of landscape description, assessment and analysis of natural vironments. Environmental science applications are described in relationship to land planning and management.

DN 432 Environmental Assessment and Design Field Workshop. Peeg: DN 221/231 or DN 232. 3 Sum. This summer field workshop is a hands-on experience concerned with the assessment of natural systems and their utilization in the active manipulation of the environmental setting. Experiments relating to alternative decentralized energy systems, energy conservation methods, and low-technology, ecologically sound site support systems will be designed and executed.

DN 423 Plants and Octingn 10/2/28 eff 1/79

214 LAR 54] Special Seminar 1-3 "1741, 3/18 LAR 54] Special Jopias 2-3 wath 41,3/18 LAR 545 Underwert Study 1-3 10/20/17 34,3/18 LAR 573 Historic Auerration 3(3-0) 1/26/78 20 8/78 LAR 574 Yandscip Vesign Corthele 3(30) 1/21/8 20 \$/76

DN 441 Origins and Development of Contemporary Architecture. Preq: DN 141, 142 for Design students only. Others: Junior Standing. 3(3-0) F.S. A survey and critical examination of modern architecture from its origins in 19th century philosophy and technology to the most recent developments in world architecture. The work of significant architects are explored through lectures and alide presentations.

DN 443 Landscape History: From the Ice Age to the Present. Prec: DN 141, 142: 313-01 F. The landscape designer deals with a landscape that has been shaped by man for the past fifteen or so thousand years. What has been the nature of man's agency? How extensive have the changes be has wrought been? Course examines in depth the landscape designer operates.

DN 444 History of Landscape Architecture. Prec: DN 141, 142, 3(3-0) F. The history of man's deliberate and conscious attempts to design the landscape is examined, beginning with a view of the efforts and results of primitive man. Ancient, medieval and Ranaissance work is examined in garden and urban design to set the stage for the explosion of professional activity that followed. The work of Frederick Law Olmared is examined in detail.

DN 447 Architecture History Seminar. Preq: DN 141, 142.3(3-0) F.S. Presentations and discussions of specific areas in architectural history and allied design fields.

DN 451 Illumination. Preq: DN 253. 3(1-4) S. Design of illumination systems for interior space. Model simulation of alternative lighting schemes.

DN 452 Climate Control Systems and Design. Preq: DN 253. 3(1-4) F. Mechanical and non-mechanical systems for heating, cooling, ventilating, interior of building with emphasis on energy conscious design.

DN 453 The Systems Approach to Building. Prey: DN 254, 3(3-0) S. An examination of a totally integrated process of programming, designing, constructing and evaluating buildings or larger environmental units. The history of industrialized building and case studies of significant systems building efforts of recent years will be investigated. Included will be an assessment of the future potentials of the systems approach and the designer's role.

DN 462 Predictive Techniques, Predesign Methods, and Programming. Preq: DN 261. 3(3-0) S. Problem solving, research methods, programming, games, graph theory and their applications to design.

DN 491 Special Seminar in Design. 1-3 F.S. Seminars on subjects of current interest in design which are presented by persons not part of the regular faculty.

DN 492 Special Topics in Design. 1-3 F,S. Topics of current interest to the programs in the School of Design offered by faculty in the School. Courses offered under this number are normally used to develop new courses.

DN 43 Mini-Course in Design. 1-2 F.S. Seminars, workshops and lectures which by nature of their subject matter, focus or method of instruction do not fit the semester model. DN 44 Intership in Design. Preq: Junior Standing. Approval of program director. Max. 6 cr. hrs. 3-6 F.S. Supervised field experience in professional offices and organizations whose activities are related to the programs of the School of Design.

DN 495 Independent Study in Design. Preq: Junior Standing. Max. 6 cr. hrs. Approval of program director and core chairman. 1-3 S,F. Special problems in various aspects of design developed under the direction of a faculty member on a tutorial basis.

LAR 400 Intermediate Landscape Architecture Design (Series). Pro: DF 102. May not be taken more than six times. 6(00) F.S. This series of course sovers small scale design, urban landscape architecture, public and institutional design. The problems of project organization, design and execution will be studied in each course. Students must complete four sensetsers to satisfy this requirement, selecting from a number of vertically organized workshop studies which offer on an optional basis a wide range of program emphases.

PD 400 Intermediate Product Design (Scries). Prec: DF 102. May not be taken more than six times, 6(4)9 F.S. This series of courses is concerned with various social/decommic age groups, various forms and rates of production, and various natural and synthetic materials. Students must complete four semesters to satisfy this requirement, selecting from a number of vertically organized workshop studies which offer on an optional basis a wide range of program emphases.

PD (7) 471 Introduction to Ludie Weigh I-(2-2) at 8/17 PD(7) 472 levelih Weigh II (Arterstip 3 at 8/17 215 PD(7) 473 Ludih Weigh II 2(2-2) at 8/17 101 575 hand Development 3(3-0) at 1/2 internet far 510 Participatory Communication 3(2) 2018/1/7
- AP 600 Landscare Usign Studio 6(0-13) 211/175 1913-291 Sarcial Sanciero 1-3 10/271 2118 191 291 Special Jordice 2-3 10/271 2118 191 292 Special Jordice 2-3 10/271 2118 1920 190 Intermediate Visual Design (Series). Prec: DF 102. May not be taken more

than six times. 6(0-9) F.S. Investigations of visual environment through the agency of various materials and processes leading to professional competence. Students must complete four semesters to satisfy this requirement, selecting from a number of vertically organized workshop studios which offer on an optional basis a wide range of program emphases.

Economics and Business

(Also see Accounting.) **EB 201 Economics I.** 3(3-0) F.S. Development of the modern economy and the history of economic thought to help understand economic problems. The market system as a means of

4 cooperation and as facilitator of individual choice and efficiency in resource use. Inflation, employment, and growth in the national economy and their management by fiscal and monetary policies. Economic theories are presented to clarify policy issues and empirically resolvable controversies.

EB 202 Economics II, Preq: EB 201, 3(3-0) F.S. Analysis of problems of contemporary national and international economics. Topics include the public economy, the financial system, industrial organization, pricing of factors of production, international trade, economic growth and development, and comparative economic systems. Stoff

EB 212 Economics of Agriculture, Preq: MA 111, 3(3-0) F.S. The functioning of the agricultural economy including the allocation of resources in agricultural production, relationships between agriculture and other segments of the economy, and current problems

within the agricultural sector. Staff EB 301 Production and Prices. Preq: MA 112 and EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F.S. The functioning of the market economy. The role of prices in determining the allocation of resources, the functioning of the firm in the economy, and forces governing the production of

economic goods. EB 302 Aggregate Economic Analysis: Theory and Policy. Preq: EB 201/and MA 112.6//3 3(3-0) F.S. Factors determining the national income. Relates the economic behavior of 10/1/78 households, business firms and government to the determination of total output, employment, the price level and other aggregate economic variables. Problems of public policymaking in achieving full employment and a stable price level. Staff

EB 303 Farm Management. Preq: EB 201 or 212, 3(2-2) F.S. Basic economic principles including the use of budgeting, linear programming, systems analysis and other techniques in determining what, how and how much to produce under various economic conditions. Neuman

EB 304 Financial Institutions. Preo: EB 201, 3(3-0) F.S. The flow-of-funds among the principal financial institutions in the American economy; the behavior of the money and capital markets; and the allocation of savings flows into investment expenditures.

Jones, Poindexter, Lapp

EB 307 Business Law I. Preq: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F,S. The main principles of law affecting the conduct of trade as it is affected by contracts, agency and property ownership, Major areas include criminal law, tort law, contract, agency, real and personal property, wills and estates. Holcomb

EB 308 Business Law II. Preq: EB 307. 3(3-0) F.S. The main principles of law affecting the conduct of trade and industry including real and personal property, mortgages, insurance, wills and estates, sales, business organizations and bankruptcy. Pinna

EB 310 Economics of the Firm. Preq: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F,S. The economic setting within which the business firm makes decisions and an application of economic analysis to these decisions. Economics in managerial decision making. Harrell, Holthausen, Loeb

EB 311 Agricultural Markets. Preq: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) S. The agricultural marketing system and the current economic forces affecting its structure and efficiency; decision making by agricultural business firms including integration and interfirm relationships; effects of monopoly in marketing relative to government policies of control. Visits to marketing firms and practical problems illustrating firm decisions. A laboratory period in alternate weeks beginning with the second full week of classes. Students examine individually the marketing

problems associated with the commodity of their choice. EB 230 Economics of Cooperatives 2(2-0) 11/3/17 off \$178 Staff

ARC 543 Andusia of President 3(0-3) 1/15/18 off 1/19. Contral 3(1-3) /2 LAC 611 Advances Continuously besign and temportune Contral off stro

EB 313 Marketing Methods. Prec: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F.S. The functions of marketing for goods and services in the consumer, industrial and government markets. Emphasis on the role of marketing in our free exchange economic system. Areas studied are the activities of market research, advertising, pricing, channels of distribution, agricultural marketing, international marketing, and the marketing of services. "Consumerism," its causes and its probable future.

EB 325 Industrial Management. Prog: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F.S. Principles of management and the management process within the industrial organization. The relation of the financial, marketing, organization, and communication systems to the operations function. Quantitative decision methods for operations planning, organizing, and control. The student manages the operations system of a firm in a simulated environment. Loob

EB 326 Personnel Management. Preq: EB 201 or 212. 3(3:0) F.S. The scientific management of manpower from the viewpoint of the supervisor and the personnel specialists, a study of personnel policy and a review of the scientific techniques regarding the specific problems of employment, training, promotion, transfer, health and safety, employee service and joint claitons. Clark, Wessels

EB 332 Industrial Relations. Prec: EB 301 or 212 3(3-0) F.S. The nature and functions of collective bargaining. The objectives and tactics of both labor and management within public policy guidelines. An examination of labor contracts and their implications for labor and management. Emphasis of the impact of change, economic and technological. Fear PE (ST) 350 Economics and Business Statistics. Prec: MA 112, EB 201 and 2027

EB (ST) 350 Economics and Business Statistics. Prec: MA 112, EB 201 and 262 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F.S. An introduction of statistical application to economics and business problems. Included are such topics as probability, sampling, statistical estimation, inference, index numbers and linear regression.

EB (HI) 370 The Rise of Industrialism. Preq: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F.S. The pattern of historical development of modern industrial economy. Capitalism origins in 16th century England are related to succeeding developments in the overseas colonial empire and in other areas influenced by that development. Sylla

EB (H1) 371 Evolution of the American Economy. Preq: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F.S. Advances of modern industrialization are related to the development of America. Contemporary problems and issues are analyzed with reference to their origins in the historical growth of the economy. Sylla

EB 401 Economic Analysis for Nonmajors. Preq: EB 201 or 212. 3(3-0) F.S. Intermediate cocomoin theory of firm, household and market behavior primarily for graduate students desiring an economics minor at the master's level. Students with adequate background in economics and mathematics elect EB 501 instead. Topics include demand, production and not theory, market equilibrium under competitive and non-competitive conditions, an introduction to input-output and general equilibrium theory, the spatial arrangement of economic activity and problems of economic efficiency.

EB 410 Public Finance. Preg: EB 301. 3(3-0) F. A micro-economic analysis of the rationale for public expenditure and taxation. Topics include externalities, pollution and public policy, income redistribution and public welfare, public goods, collective choice and political institutions, public budgeting techniques and cost-benefit analysis, taxation and tax policy, state-local finance and fiscal federalism. Hyman, Knoeber

EB 413 Competition, Monopoly and Public Policy, Preg: EB 301. 3(3-0) S. The effect of modern industrial structure on competitive behavior and performance, considering theories of contemporary price and workable competition. Evaluation of the legislative content, judicial interpretation and economic effects of the anti-trust laws.

EB 415 Farm Appraisal and Finance. Preq: EB 303 or 310. 3(2-2) F. The earnings, market and cost approaches to real estate valuation with practice in the application of current appraisal procedures to rural property. Criteria and techniques for the financial management of a farm. Topics include existing sources and terms of capital, forms of business organization and methods of credit analysis.

EB 420 Corporation Finance. Proc. EB 201 or 212, and ACC 260. 3(3-0) F.S. The principal areas of managerial finance including the techniques necessary to make decisions. Attempts to integrate finance and other functional areas that a corporation must deal with. EB 404 Mgray, 4 marcial Market, a Un Corporaty 3(3-0) 1m/8.

Relevant macro economics topics. Cases and problems dealing with important topics are analyzed and discussed. Jones

EB 422 Investments and Portfolio Management. Prez: EB 201 and 350 or ST 311. 3(3-0) F.S. Analysis of investment process problems including security analysis and emphasizing porfolio management. Brief explanation of traditional thinking and an examination of the modern revolution in investment process a quantitative framework to achieve the goal of performance. After describing what an individual investor faces in making decisions, the question of professional management as an alternative is viewed critically. Jones

EB 430 Agricultural Price Analysis. Preq: EB 301. 3(3-0) F. Principles of price formation: the role of price in the determination of commic activity: the interaction of each and future prices for agricultural commodities; methods of price analysis, construction of index numbers, analysis of time series data including the estimation of trend and seasonal variations in prices.

EB 431 Labor Economics. Preq: EB 301. 3(3-0) F,S. An economic approach to the labor market and its problems including unemployment and the determination of wages, hours and working conditions under various labor market structures. The economic effects of trade unions. Introduction to human capital theory. Clark, Fearn

EB 435 Urban Economics. Pres: EB 301. 3(3-0) S. Application of land use and location theory to urbans structure and centralized economic activity. Analysis of trends in urbanization and suburbanization. Urban poverty, housing, transportation, pollution and financial problems.

EB 436 Environmental Economics. Preq: EB 301, 3(3-0) S. The usefulness of economics in understanding pollution, congestion, conservation and other environmental problems. Relevant economic tools such as pricing schemes, abatement cost curves, damage functions and benefit-cost analysis. Pollution taxes, regulations and subsidies considered in designing alterations in the incentive system. Public policy alternatives examined in the context of on-market design making.

EB 442 Evolution of Economic Ideas. Preq: EB 202 or 212. 3(3-0) F. The general development of economic ideas from ancient times through Keynes. Emphasis on the classical school and developments thereafter. Though chronological in presentation, the course will review the evolution of economic ideas in the context of the changes in technology and the increasing complexity of economic activity.

EB 448 International Economics. Preq: EB 301. 3(3-0) F,S. Trade, investment, monetary relations and certain aspects of economic development. Emphasis on analytical and policy approaches with some study of specific international organizations. Ball

EB 451 Introduction to Econometrics. Prog: EB 301, 302 and 350 or ST 311. 3(3-0) F. The measurement, specification, estimation and interpretation of functional relationships through single equation least-square techniques. Simple and multiple regression, curvilinear regression and various transformations will be used to measure: demand, cost, production consumption and investment relationships. Wilson

EB 475 Comparative Economic Systems Preq: EB 201 or 212, 3(3-0) F,S. Concentration on capitalist or market economies which will be contrasted with collectivist types of systems. Emphasis on the Soviet economy. Turner

EB (TX) 482 Sales Management for Textiles 3(3-0) S. (See textile technology, page 000.)

EB 490, 491 Senior Seminars in Economics. Prec: EB 301 and 302 and 350 or ST 311 (plus two courses from list of restricted EB electives) (34.0) FS. The terminal EB courses in which undergraduates are assisted in summarizing training, and improving capacity to recourse problems and select logically consistent means of solving problems. This is done on a small-group and individual basis.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED, UNDERGRADUATES

EB 801 Price Theory. Prog: NA 112 and 113 001, 30:00 F.S. An intensive analysis of the determination of prices and of market behavior, including demand, cost and production, pricing under competitive conditions and pricing under monopoly and other imperfectly competitive conditions. Sylia, Chappell, Ball, Holhaven EB 455 (OR) Managenet Unulopment Sunchar 2009 11878 aff 1/19 218 EB 502 Income and Employment Theory. Preq: MA-112 and EB 301 and 302. 3(3-0) F.S. The methods and concepts of national income analysis with particular reference to the role of fiscal and monetary policy in maintaining full employment without inflation.

Poindexter, Lapp

EB (RRA) 503 Economics of Recreation. 3(3-0) F. (See recreation resources administration, page 307.)

EB 515 Water Resources Economics. Preq: EB 401 recommended. 3(3-0) F. Applying economic principles to water resources allocation. Attention to how to effect maximum economic efficiency in the use of a resource that is no longer a free good, under the consideration of the goals of the public and private sectors of the enterprise economy. Both economic and political consequences of decision-making. Seagraves

EB 520 The Theory of Finance. Preo: EB 301 or 401 3(3-0) F. An analysis of the current state of the related financial areas of portfolio theory, the theory of capital markets, and the theory of firm finance. Emphasis is placed upon the optimum financial choice by both the firm and the individual. Basic topics include decision making under uncertainty, firm investment and financing decisions, portfolio theory and analysis, capital asset pricing models, and the theory of capital market equilibrium. Jones

EB 521 Markets and Trade, Preo: EB 301 or 401 3(3-0) F. Emphasizes the space, form and time dimensions of market price and the location and product combination decisions of firms. Consideration to the ways in which non-price factors and public-policy choices influence firm behavior and the efficiency of marketing systems. Application of these models to agricultural, industrial and public-service questions, including the relationship between resource availability and the spatial arrangement of economic activity. King

EB 523 Planning Farm and Area Adjustments. Preq: EB 310, 303, or 401. 3(2-2) S. The application of economic principles to producion problems on typical farms in the state; methods and techniques of economic analysis of the farm business; application of research findings to production decisions; development of area agricultural programs. Liner

EB 525 Management Policy and Decision Making. Preq: EB 301 or 401, 3(3-0) F. Modern management processes used in making top-level policies and decisions; an evaluation of economic, social and institutional pressures and of the economic and noneconomic motivations, which impinge upon the individual and the organization. The problem of coordinating the objectives and the mechanics of management. Erickson, Flath

EB 533 Agricultural Policy, Preq: EB 301 or 401, 3(3-0) S. The agricultural policy and action programs of the federal government as regards both input supply and commodities. analysis of objectives, principal means and observable results as regards resource use and income distribution within agriculture, and between agriculture and the rest of the economy. Appraisal of alternative policy proposal effects on domestic and foreign consumption.

Mangum

EB 535 Social Science Concepts in Managerial Processes. Preq: Six hours EB, 3(3-0) S. Interrelationships among economic concepts and social sciences concepts in managerial processes of clarifying goals, discovering alternatives and choosing courses of action. Cases used to compare contributions of theoretical concepts from economics, political science, social psychology, sociology and management science to managerial processes. Theoretical concepts are drawn from readings in the various disciplines. Staff

EB 540 Economic Development, Preg: EB 301 or 401, 3(3-0) F. An examination of the problems encountered in promoting regional and national economic development. Consideration is given to the structural changes required for raising standards of living. Some basic principles of economics are applied to suggest ways of achieving development goals. Topics include planning strategies, policies and external assistance. Olsen

EB 550 Mathematical Models in Economics. Preq: EB 301, 302, MA 212 and MA 405 recommended but not required 3(3-0) F. Formal properties of economic models. The theory of individual economic units as a special case in the theory of inductive behavior. Mathematical discussion of the theories of the consumer and of the firm and welfare economics shows the relevance of constrained maxima and minima, set theory, partially and simply ordered systems, probability theory and game theory to economics. Staff EB 551 Agricultural Production Economics. Preus: MA 11/2 and EB 301 or 401. 3(3-0) F.

An economic analysis of agricultural production including: production functions, cost functions, programming and decision-making principles. Application of these principles to farm and regional resources allocation and to the distribution of income to and within agriculture.

EB 555 Linear Programming. Preqs: MA 231 or 405 and EB 301 or 401. 3(3-0) F. Recent developments in the theory of production, allocation and organization; optimal combination of integrated productive processes within the firm; applications in the economics of industry and of agriculture. Staff

EB (ST) 561 Intermediate Econometrics. Preqs: EB 501 and ST 513, 3(3-0) 5. Emphasizes the formalization of economic hypotheses into testable relationships and the application of appropriate attaitatical techniques with attention to procedures applicable for single equation stochastic models expressing microeconomic and macroeconomic relationships. Statistical considerations that are relevant in working with time series and cross-sectional data in economic investigations. Survey of simultaneous equation models and the available estimation techniques.

EB 570 Analysis of American Economic History. Preq: EB (HI) 371 or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. Stresses the application of economic analysis to the formulation and testing of hypotheses concerning economic growth and development in the historical context. Problems analyzed drawn primarily from American economic history. Sylla

EB (SOC) 574 The Economics of Population. Prec: EB 301 or 401. 3(3.4) S. Pre-Malthusian thought through contemporary population theories. Introduction to data sources, statistical tools and methodology for economic analysis in demography. There follows an intensive treatment of microeconomic models of fertility. In macroeconomics economic demographic models are examined and implications for public policy are developed. Underpopulation, overpopulation, optimum growth rate and incentive El-Kammash

EB (TX) 585 Market Research in Textiles. 3(3-0) S. (See textile technology, page 320.)

EB 590 Special Economics Topics. Preq: CI. Maximum 6. An examination of current problems on a lecture-discussion basis. Course content varies as changing conditions require new approaches to deal with emerging problems. Staff

EB 598 Topical Problems in Economics. Preq: CI. 1-6. An investigation of topics of particular interest to advanced students under faculty direction on a tutorial basis. Credits and content vary with student needs. Staff

Education

ED 100 Introduction to Industrial Education. 2(2-0) F. The framework of vocational education as it relates to the historical and legislative development, programs and purposes in industrial and technical education. Emphasis upon the current status of industrial and technical education in the nation, state and community. Program visitations and observations.

ED 101 Orientation. 0(1-0) F. New freshmen and transfer students (Math Science Educa-

- tion) are required to attend one hour per week during the fall semester. Activities help establish good study habits and adjust to university life. Staff
- ED 102 Objectives in Agricultural Education. 1(1-0) F.S. Helps understand the purpose of agricultural education at North Carolina State. Also, develops an understanding of purposes of vocational agriculture and other programs of education in agriculture. Clary

ED 203 Introduction to Teaching Mathematics and Science. 3(2-3) F.S. For prospective teachers of mathematics/science at the secondary school level. Emphasis on different modes of instruction and instructional stategies. Each prospective teacher designs and teaches a lesson to students in the school at which he is a teacher assistant. (Olffered Sonly for science deucation majors.)

ED 205 Introduction to Teaching Humanities and Social Sciences. 3(2-3) F.S. For prospective teachers in the school curricular areas of social studies. English, speech, and modern languages. Emphasis on differing aspects and procedures of instruction and an analysis of the competencies required of teachers. Lab. observation and work with children $S_{D,2,D,C}$ Turdouction to flow 2 professional Counseling 2(2-0) $\frac{1}{48} \frac{1}{817}$

Ed 401 methods of Jeaching Agricultural mechanics 3(3-0)

and youth in a variety of educational settings, including an extended period in one curricula area. Parramore, Staff

ED 242 Introduction to Teaching Industrial Arts. Prog. Nine semester hours in industrial arts. 3(4-2). S. To provide in-school experience for sophomore students. This will consist of observation, instructing individual students and small groups or providing aid to the local teachers in laboratory management and maintenance. Lecture and discussion will correlate these activities with teaching theory and practice.

ED (PHI) 304 Philosophy of Education. 3(3-0) F.S. (See philosophy, page 288.)

ED 905 Analysis of Technical Education Programs and Course Construction. Prog: ED 100 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. Şelecting and analyzing suitable teaching activities and arranging such material into a functional instructional order. Instructional units prepared will be based on an analysis of a technical occupation or activity. A detailed course of study will be prepared. Shore

ED 313 Contemporary Vocational Agriculture. 3(3-0) F.S. The contemporary program is examined in relation to changing and expanding career oportunities in agricultural education. The continuing adjustment of the program objectives, curriculum organization, content of courses, teaching practices, instructional resources and evaluation emphasis in modern programs in vocational agriculture. Prerequisite for student teaching in agricultural clucation.

ED (SOC) 318 Introduction to the Sociology of Education. 3(3-0) F. (See sociology, page 310.)

ED 327 History and Philosophy of Industrial and Technical Education. Preq: ED 100. 3(3-0) F. Place, function and changing concepts of industrial and technical education in America. Economic, sociological and psychological aspects. Parker, Shore

ED 344 School and Society. Preq: Jr. or sr. standing. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. The interrelationship between the school and other institutions, values, and patterns of thought in American society.

ED 362 Curriculum and Methods in Industrial Arts. Preq: ED 344, PSY 304. 4(3-2). S. Study of philosophy and objectives for industrial arts education; design and development of ucriculum models; comparative teaching methodologies and evaluation. Young

ED 463 Industrial and Technical Education Shop and Laboratory Planning. Prec Sr. standing, six hours of drawing and design, 3(3) of P. Frinciples and techniques of planning and organizing shop and laboratory facilities. Problems of locating and equipping vocational schools; the planning and layout of shops and related technology laboratories and classrooms. Individual and group assignments on planning and layout of post-secondary school buildings.

ED 411 Student Teaching in Agriculture. Prec: ED 313, 344, PSY 304; senior standing, admission to teacher education. 8(2-15), F.S. During student teaching, prospective teachers develop skills and techniques involved in teaching vocational agriculture. Each student teacher is expected to become familiar with the total program of the school and to participate in as many school activities as possible.

ED 412 Teaching Adults. Preq: Admission to student teaching semester (ED 102 and 313). 2(2-0). F.S. Principles of effective teaching applied to adults. Experience in organizing and conducting groups for discussion of local problems. Bryant, Miller

ED 413 Planning Educational Programs. Preq: Admission to student teaching semester (ED 102 and 313), 2(2-0), F.S. Principles of program planning applied to educational programs in agriculture. Resources needed for adequate planning. Field work in planning programs.

ED 420 Principles of Guidance. Preq: ED 344. 3(3-0) F.S. An overview of philosophies and principles of guidance services and of the classroom teacher's role in helping the school to realize the goals of developmental guidance programs. Topics include: philosophix, history and models of guidance, principles of counseling, accumulation and use of appresial and information data, career planning, and placement.

ED 421 Principles and Practices in Industrial Cooperative Training. Preq: ED 327,

344, 305. 3(3-0). F. Consideration of the concepts and principles, aims and objectives, developments, operation and evaluation of the industrial cooperative training program in the area of vocational education. Shore, Smith

ED 422 Methods of Teaching Vocational Industrial/Technical Education. Preq: ED 327, 305, 33(-0), F.S.Sum. Study of effective methods and techniques of teaching industrial subjects. The course includes competencies needed by successful teachers and how to acquire and use them. Emphasis is given to the preparation of lesson plans, methods and techniques in the presentation of lessons, use of teaching aids and materials, class organization, shop safety, and evaluation.

ED 423 Methods and Materials in Teaching Modern Foreign Languages. Prec: ED 205, 344, FSY 304; Corce; ED 424, senior standing, admission to teacher education. 5(4:2). A study of the methods of teaching modern languages including the use of instructional media. Girardi

424 Student Teaching in Modern Foreign Languages. Prec: ED 205, 344, PSY 304; Coreq: ED 423, senior standing, admission to teacher education. 8(2-15). S. Provides the prospective teacher of French or Spanish an opportunity to develop and practice the competencies essential for language teaching during 10-week practicum of full-time teaching in a selected off-campus center.

ED 428 Organization of Related Study Materials in Vocational Education. Preq: ED 327, 344. 3(3-0). S. The principles of selecting, preparing, and organizing related instructional materials for trade preparatory and industrial cooperative training classes.

Shore, Smith

ED 440 Vocational Education. Preq: ED 444, PSY 304. 2(2-0) F. Comprehensive study of vocational education of less than college grade provided for through federal legislation and an evaluation of program effectiveness. Detailed study of the North Carolina Plan. Staff

ED 444 Student Teaching in Yocational IndustrialTrechnical Education Prez: ED 344, FSY 303; senior standing, admission to teacher education. 8(2-16) FS, Provides prospective teachers an opportunity to acquire experience in the techniques and skills involved in teaching vocational industrial/technical education curricula. Students will devote the semester to full-time off-campus teaching in selected schools. In addition to acquiring comptencies essential for teaching vocational industrial/technical subjects, the student teacher will have an opportunity to become familiar with the total operation of a school program and with cooperating industries in the community.

ED 450 Methods and Materials in Teaching English. Proc. ED 205, 544, PSY 304; senior standing and admission to teacher education with a major in English. 3(340) F.S. A study of the purposes, curricula, materials, and methods of teaching literature and the skills of reading, writing, speaking, and listening in secondary schools, combined with opportunity for amplication and practice based on this study.

application and practice based on this study. ED 451 Terching Conduct, and Study, and Study and

ED 454 Student Teaching in English. Prop: ED 205, 344, PSY 304, sr. standing, admission to teacher education with a 21 overall severage and 22 in English. FS, Provides the prospective teacher with experience in the techniques and skills involved in teaching English. Each student during the senior year will spend 10 weeks in a selected off-campus center. In addition to acquiring teaching competencies, the student teacher may become familiar with the total school program and may participate in as many school and community activities as time permits.

ED 457 Organization and Management of Youth Club Activities. Preq: Jr. standing. 3(3-0) F.S.Num. A study of the history and purposes of organized young adult activities in education. Emphasis upon organization and management of activities to prepare future teachers as competent advisers to the young adult groups in the school setting. Parker

ED 460 Methods and Materials in Teaching Social Studies. Preqs: ED 205, 344, PSY 304, sr. standing and admission to teacher education with a major in either history, sociology,

politics, or economics. 4(3-1) F,S. A study of the purposes, methods, materials, curricula and evaluation practices appropriate for teachers of social studies at the secondary level.

Harper

ED 464 Student Teaching in Social Studies. Preq: ED 205, 344, PSY 304; senior standing, admission to teacher education; Coreq: ED 460. 8(2-15). F.S. This course provides the prospective teacher an opportunity to acquire practical experience in using skills and techniques in teaching social studies in secondary schools. Each student during the senior year will spend eight weeks in a selected off-campus center. The student will demonstrate competencies essential for teaching social studies, become familiar with the total school program and participate in as many school and community activities as time will permit. Harper

ED 470 Methods of Teaching Mathematics. Preq: Admission to teacher education.3(3-0) F.S. A study of the purposes, methods, materials, curricula and evaluation practices appropriate for teachers of mathematics at the secondary level. Kolb, Speece, Waters, Watson

ED 471 Student Teaching in Mathematics. Preq: ED 203, 344, PSY 304, sr. standing, admission to teacher education; Coreq: ED 470, 472. 8(2-15) F,S. Provides the prospective teacher with an opportunity to get experience in the skills and the techniques involved in teaching mathematics. Each student during the senior year will spend 10 weeks off-campus in a selected center. In addition to acquiring teaching competencies, the student teachers may become familiar with the total school program and may participate in as many com-Kolb, Speece, Waters, Watson munity activities as time permits.

ED 472 Developing and Selecting Teaching Materials in Mathematics. Preq: Admission to teacher education. Coreq: ED 470, 471. 2(0-6) F,S. Developing and selecting teaching material to effect new and changing concepts of the content and emphasis in high school mathematics. Course follows the class discussion and demonstration pattern. Study of latest instructional materials and devising materials and aids for increasing the effectiveness of the Kolh, Speece, Waters, Watson content and instruction

ED 473 Student Teaching in Industrial Arts. Preq: Admission to teacher education. 8(0-8). F. Students in industrial arts will devote eight weeks during the fall semester to full-time, off-campus student teaching in selected public schools throughout the state. They will be assigned to their teaching center in the preceding spring and will report to their supervising teachers when the public schools (to which they are assigned) open in the fall. During the remainder of the term, additional courses will be taken in concentrated form. Young

ED 475 Methods of Teaching Science. Preq: ED 203, 344, PSY 304. 3(3-0) F. A study of the purposes, methods, materials, curricula and evaluation practices appropriate for teachers of physical and natural science at the secondary level. Anderson, Simpson

ED 476 Student Teaching in Science. Preq: ED 203, 344, PSY 304; Coreq: Sr. standing and admission to teacher education, ED 475, 477. 8(2-15) F. Provides prospective teachers with an opportunity to get experience in the skills and techniques involved in teaching science. Each student during the senior year will spend 10 weeks off-campus in a selected center. In addition to acquiring competencies for teaching science, the student teacher may become familiar with the total program and may participate in as many community ac-Anderson, Simpson tivities as time permits.

ED 477 Instructional Materials in Science. Preq: ED 203, 344, PSY 304; Coreq: ED 475, 476, sr. standing and admission to teacher education. 2(1-3) F. Developing and selecting teaching materials in keeping with the new and changing concepts of the content and emphasis in high school science, particularly the experimental and laboratory approach. Students study the latest instructional materials and discover or devise materials and aids for increasing the effectiveness of the content and instruction. Anderson, Simpson

ED 479 Industrial Arts Laboratory Planning. Preq: Junior standing in industrial arts education. 3(1-4) F. Industrial arts laboratory planning for efficient and safe operations. management of materials and supplies, budgeting, inventory, maintenance of common tools and equipment, safety equipment, and regulations and practices pertaining to laboratory operations are considered. Young

ED 480 Methods and Materials in Teaching Speech. Preq: PSY 304, ED 344, sr. standing and admission to teacher education with a major in speech. 3(3-0) S. The purposes, 1-8

cyrricula, materials and methods of teaching speech, including public speaking, discussion, debate, speech improvement, oral reading and play production. Staff

ED 481 Student Teaching in Speech, Preq: ED 205, 344, PSY 304, er. standing and adws mission to teacher education. S.S. Provides the prospective teacher with an opportunity to

acquire experience in the techniques and skills involved in teaching speech. Each student during the senior year will spend 10 weeks in a selected off-campus center. Staff

ED 483 An Introduction to Instructional Media. Preq: Advanced undergrad. standing. 3(30) F.S.Sum. The characteristics and utilization of media for instruction; study and implementation of the relationship between media and instructional objectives; and elementary projects in designing, developing, and using instructional media materials. Gibson

ED 490 Senior Seminar in Agricultural Education. 1(1-0) F.S. Analysis of opportunities and problems facing educational leaders in agriculture with emphasis upon current problems. Staff

ED 495 Senior Seminar in Mathematics and Science Education.1-3 F,S. An in-depth investigation of a teaching area in mathematics and/or science education by above-average department majors following their student teaching. Staff

ED 496 Senior Seminar in Education. Preq: CI. 1-3 F,S,Sum. An in-depth investigation and discussion of a topic or set of problems in professional education. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ED 500 The Community College System. Preq: Grad, or advanced undergrad, standing, 3(3.0) F;S,Sum. Comprehensive community colleges and technical institutes and the state systems of which they are a part; underlying concepts, education needs they serve, role in meeting these needs, historical development, issues in the establishment and operation of state systems and individual institutions, unresolved issues and emerging trends.

Gregg, Segner

ED (SOC) 501 Leadership. 3(3-0) F.S. (See sociology, page 310.)

ED 503 The Programming Process in Adult and Community College Education. Preq: ED 501, Cl. 3(3-0) F.S. Principles and processes involved in programming, including basic theories and supporting concepts. Attention to the general framework in which programming is done, the organization needed and the program roles of professional and lay leaders.

Boone, White

ED 504 Principles and Practices of Introduction to Vocations. Prec: Twelve hours ED. 3(30) F.S. Designed for North Carolina public school teachers of Introduction to Vocations. Emphasizes the place of the Introduction to Vocations Program in the overall school curriculum, special methods of instruction, use of teaching aids and use of student evaluation instruments. An overview in community organization, job markets, group procedures, occupational and educational information, and the changing occupational structure in our Cox

ED 506 Education of Exceptional Children. Preq: Six houre ED or PSY. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Principles and techniques of teaching the exceptional child, especially the mentally handicapped and slow learner. Practice in curriculum instruction for groups of children, and individual techniques for dealing with retarded children in the average classroom. Opportunity for individual work with an exceptional child. Mahmoud

ED 509 Methoda and Materials-Teeching Retarded Children. Preq: ED 568. 3(3-0) Emphasis on understanding and correlating developmental levels of mentally retarded children and appropriate educational methods and materials. Use of individual child's diagnostic data; consideration of long and short range education scheduling; teecher guidance of children toward social and emotional maturity.

ED 511 Implications of Mathematical Content, Structure and Processes for the Teaching of Mathematics in the Elementary School. Preg: Bachhol's degree in elementary school. Expendence of the method of the elementary school. Expendence of mathematical content, structure and processes in teaching arithmetic and geometry in the elementary school. Attention to use of logic and fundamental rules of inference, deductive and inductive reasoning, the field properties of the State of the St

ties in the sets of integers and rational numbers, elementary number theory, metric and nonmetric geometry. Watson

ED 512 Teaching Mathematics in the Elementary School. Prey: ED 471 or equiv. 3(3-4) Emphasis on the laboratory approach to teaching mathematics and the use of the manipulative materials and activities of the Nuffield Project, the Madison Project, Dienes, Cuisenaire, and Gategno. Attention to research supporting the laboratory approach using manipulative materials in the elementary school. Suggestions for designing activities for independent and group study and in assessing individual progress. Watson Watson

ED (SOC) 513 Community Organization and Development. 3(3-0) F. (See sociology, page 310.)

ED 514 Formative Ideas in American Education. Preq: Six hrs. ED or PSY or CI. 3(3-0) F, Sum. An analysis of the theory and practice of American education as a logical extension of the philosophical assumptions of different intellectual ages and how the present status of our educational system is grounded in the thought of the past. Beezer, Ivia

ED 515 Teaching Disadvantaged Youth. Prey: Six hrs. ED or PSY; teaching experience. 3(3-0) Alt. F.Sum. This course presents a theoretical structure for looking at and understanding the problems of disadvantaged youth in our educational system. It offers a set of alternative teaching strategies for improving the quality of instruction in the classroom.

Ivie

ED 516 Community Occupational Surveys. Preq: Six hours ED, CL 2(2-0) S. Methods in organizing and conducting local surveys and evaluation of findings in planning a program of vocational education. Shore, Hanson

ED 517 Implications for Data Processing in Education. Proc: CSC 111; ED 529 or CL 3(30) S. Current attempts to apply now technologies to education. Attention to research findings related to Computer Assisted Instruction, gamed instructional simulation, approaches to guidance and prescription learning. Administrative problems pertaining to student scheduling, pupil transportation and data reporting systems. (Jr) 7 ED 518 (Jr) 2010; Jr) 201

ED 518 PHAGHENE'S CARACTLAN, PFCA: "SN hOurs" pratfuct "dedit, 3(-0) F. Intensive study of legal rights, duties, privileges and responsibilities entailed in the educational enterprise. Covers the essentials of school law for both 1) the processes of law as they affect Amertican education and 2) specific legal aspects which affect vocational education. Included are the secondary, post-secondary and adult vocational education laws and their implications. Beezer

ing theory and research findings as related to classroom application. If 1/7-5 Staff ED 520 itervising and Southaster Securical Press: Six hours in ED 640 PSY 3(30) FS, Sum. The philosophies, theories, principles and practices of personnel and guidance services; the relationship of personnel services with the purposes and objectives of the school and the curriculum. Staff

ED 521 Internship in Guidance and Personnel Services. Prec: Eighteen hours in department and Cl. Credits Arranged. F.S. A continuous full-time internship of at least onehalf semester. Framework of school and community. Work with students, teachers, administrators, guidance and pupil personnel workers, parents, and resource personnel in the community. Supervision of intern by school guidance personnel and course instructors. Staff

ED 522 Career Exploration. Preg: ED 544, grad. status or Cl. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Designed for North Carolina public school teachers in career exploration programs. Emphasizes the philosophy, theories and the place of career exploration programs in the overall school curriculum. Correlation of occupational information in academic subjects, sources of occupational information and its use, and approaches to teaching. Cox

ED 523 Orientation and Mobility of the Visually Impaired. 3(3-0) Sum. The sensory processes and cues on which independent mobility depends for the visually impaired person. Various techniques and modes of travel considered. Emphasis on instruction and background which will enable persons not teaching orientation mobility as as kill to reinforce the learning that takes place in other attuations. And income the second second

ED 535 Trade Analysis and Course Construction. Prog: ED 344, PSV 304, 3(3:0) F. Principles and practices in analyzing accupations to determine teaching content. Practice in the principles underlying industrial course organization based on occupational analysis covering instruction in skills and technology and including course outlines, job sequences, the development of industrial materials and instructional schedules. Shore, Hanson

ED 526 Teaching in College. 3(3-0) F,S, Sum. Designed for graduate students not in Education. Focuses on developing competencies to perform the day-to-day tasks of a college teacher, long-range tasks such as course development and the university responsibilities of a professor. Students will make video tapes of their teaching, develop tests, design an introductory course in teaching field, and engage in other similar types of activities. Simpson

ED 528 Cooperative Occupational Education. Prec: Cl. 3(3-0) F.S. Designed for individuals preparing to be direction, administrators or supervisors of vocational education of cooperative occupational programs. Covers the entire field of cooperative occupational education on secondary, post-secondary and adult levels with references to accepted essentials of cooperative education so details of planning, organization, establishment, and operation of cooperative occupational programs. Wile practical and meaningful. Student visitations of existing quality programs in cooperative occupational education to study on-site conditions in specialized areas.

ED 529 Curriculum Materials Development. Preq: ED 525. 3(3-0) F. Selection and organization of curricula used in vocational-industrial and technical education; development of curricula and instrugional materials. ED 530 Competitional Contracting and 177. Hanson ED 530 Competitional Contracting and 177.

FD 530 "Clearly Contained," Page 53b Monr ED or PSY, ED 520 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S, Sum. Designed to help teachers, counselors, administrators and others who work with groups, or who are responsible for group guidance activities, to understand the theory and principles of effective group work, to develop skill in using specific guidance techniques, and to plan and organize group activities in the secondary school and other institutions. Locke

ED (PSY) 531 Mental Deficiency. Preq: Nine hours PSY and special education. 3(3-0) F, Sum. Description, causation, psychological factors and sociological aspects of mental retardation. Education methods for the mentally retarded. Counce designed primarily for school psychologists and special-class teachers of retarded children, both educable and trainable. It is a factor of the school of the mental methods and the school of the scho

trainables, brown (curvations of 101 12-2-76 Mahmoud ED 53 Guidance in the Elementary School. Prog. Nine hours PSY or CL 3(3-0) F. Designed for acquainting elementary school teachers, counselors and administrators with theory, practice and organization of elementary school guidance. Hopke

ED 535 Student Personnel Work in Higher Education. Preq: Nine hours PSY or CI. 3(3-0) F,S. Examines practices in various areas of student personnel work. Studies both structure and function of personnel programs in higher education. McVay

ED 536 Structure and Function of the Eye and Use of Low Vision. Preg: CI. 315-01 Sum. In this special institute participants spend a minimum of 45 hours in class and related activities. Medical and educational consultants discuss the structure and function of the eye, exanomalies likely to affect children with low vision, methods of evaluating type and potential use of residual vision, and methods of teaching children to use minimal vision effectively. Course for teachers and administrators either presently employed in or planning to participate in educational programs for low vision persons.

ED 537 The Extension and Public Service Function in Higher Education. Preq: ED

extension \$ 8/78 The background, history, philosophy and contemp F4 6 510. 313 ors: rary and public service function of institutions of higher education in the United States. Emphasis on the adult education role of public and private universities and colleges. Specific focus on: general, industrial, engineering, and cooperative extension and continuing

Detontology

Marin

3(3-0

3-0

6 du cational

eucetion. ED 540 Individual and Group Appraisal I. Preg. ED 520 PSY 535, disquivality, 3(3-0) Wee of group tests of intelligence. Interest and action ning and placement. Theories of intelligence and interest will be followed by aboratory in evaluating, administering and interpreting widely used group test. Emphasis on group test use in group guidance.

ED 542 Contemporary Approaches in the Teaching of Social Studies. Preq: Advanced undergrad. or grad. must have completed student teaching. 3(3-0) S, Sum. Analysis of principles, strategies and applications of new teaching approaches. Team-teaching, programmed instruction, inductive and reflective oriented teaching, role-playing, simulation and gaming, Harper, Parramore independent study and block-time organization.

ED 545 Improvement of Reading Abilities. Preq: Twelve hours ED or PSY. 3(3-0) S.Sum. Methods used in developing specific reading skills or in overcoming certain reading difficulties; methods used in developing pupil vocabularies and word analysis skills. How to control vocabulary burden of reading material. Fox, Mahmoud

ED 546 Principles and Practices of Secondary School Reading Instruction. Preq: Twelve hrs. ED or PSY, 3(3-0) F.S.Sum, A study of principles and practices of teaching reading at the secondary school level including reading instruction in the content areas. Fox

ED 547 Analysis of Reading Abilities. Preq: ED 545 or 546. 3(3-0) F,Sum. A study of tests and techniques in determining specific abilities; a study of reading retardation and factors underlying reading difficulties. Fox, Mahmoud

ED 548 Theory and Process in Reading and Language Arts. Preq: Twelve hrs. ED or PSY. 3(3-0) S, Alt. yrs. An investigation of theoretical models and processes in reading and language arts with emphasis on the translation of research findings to instructional

23-0) 9-7-78 eff 1/28 ED 532 Industrial Arts in the Elementary School. Preg: Twelve hours ED, CT. 3(3-0) Sum. To help elementary teachers and principals understand how tools, materials and industrial processes vitalize and supplement the child's experiences. Practical children's projects along with the building of classroom equipment. Staff

ED 554 Planning Programs in Agricultural Education. Preq: ED 411 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F.S. Consideration of the need for planning programs in education; objectives and evaluation of community programs; use of advisory group; organization and use of facilities in agricultural education. Bryant, Clary

ED 555 Comparative Crafts and Industries. Preq: Advanced undergrad. or grad. standing, CI. 6. A travel seminar as a cultural appreciations course involving study of indigenous crafts and industries, their materials, processes, products and design in foreign countries

ED 559 Learning Concepts and Theories Applied to Adult and Community College Education, Preq: Six hours ED. 3(3-0) F,S. Principles in adult education programs including theories and concepts undergirding and requisite to these programs. Emphasis on interrelationship of the nature of adult learning, the nature of the subject matter and the setting in which learning occurs. The applicability of relevant principles and pertinent Glass, Knowles, Parsons research findings to adult learning.

ED (IA) 560 New Developments in Industrial Arts Education. 3(3-0) F,S. (See industrial arts, page 261.)

ED 563 Effective Teaching. Preq: Twelve hours ED including student teaching. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Analysis of the teaching-learning process; assumptions that underlie course approaches; identifying problems of importance; problem solution for effective learning; evaluation of teaching and learning; making specific plans for effective teaching. Staff ED 565 Agricultural Occupations. Preq: ED 411. 3(3-0) F.S. Career development in

ED 65 Apricultures usacitated with currentian in a placement. periodical occupations is associated with currentian in a placement. (2555 Locarning Viz. p. 1. Litzer 3(3-0) 4[2177 4] 5[77 2555 Locarning Viz. p. 1. Litzer 3(3-0) 4[2177 4] 5[77 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand Strand 255 Strand 255 Strand S Ed 561 Educational Wingersio and Anooniphin for Eleptional (17 Ed 562 Communication Scandure in the Charactery 33-0) 4/2017 Ed 564 Classroom Managenest in Special Educedor 33-0) 4/2017

ed 567 generational Strategies of Wederstanding metioning and Jearning Windwartage Adults 32-0 of 177

ED 566 Occupational Experience in Agriculture, Preq: ED 411. 3(3-0) F.S. Implementing new and expanded concepts of occupational experience including how to effect student learning experiences in a real and simulated employment environment. Study of theoretical foundations underlying the new developments in occupational experiences to simulate individual growth and creativity in implementing further developments. Miller

ED 568 Adult Education in Agriculture. Preq: ED 411 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F.S. Designed for leaders in adult education. Basic problems and values in working with adult groups. Attention to the problem of fitting the education program for adults into the public school program and other educational programs as well as methods of teaching adults. Staff

ED 570 Foundations of Mathematics Education. Prog. ED 471 or equivalent. 3(3-0) Assumptions and justifications underlying prevenies in secondary mathematics teaching are identified and examined within the broader context of mathematics education. Judging pedagocial techniques and curricular innovations is based upon a historical overview of the field, psychological considerations relating to mathematics learning, comparison in national and international mathematics educiton, and research evidence. Staff

ED 590 Individual Problems in Guidance. Preq: Six hours graduate work in department of equivalent and CI. Maximum 6 F.S. Intended for individual in group studies of problems in guidance and personnel work. Problems selected to meet individuals interests. The workshop procedure will be used whereby special projects, reports, and research will be developed by individuals and by groups.

ED 592 Special Problems in Mathematics Teaching. Preq: ED 471 or equivalent. 1-3 F.S. Investigation of current problems in mathematics teaching, emphasizing curriculum, methodology, facilities, supervision and research. Specific problems will be studied in depth. Opportunities to initiate research studies.

ED 593 Special Problems in Agricultural Education. Preq: ED 411 or equivalent. Credits Arranged. F.S. Study of current problems under staff guidance. Staff

ED 594 Special Problems in Science Teaching. Preq: ED 476 or equivalent. 1.3 F,S. Investigation of current problems with emphasis on curriculum, methodology, facilities, supervision and research. Specific problems will be studied in depth. Opportunities to initiate research studies. Staff

ED (IA) 555 Industrial Arts Workshop. Preq: One or more years of teaching experience. 3(3-0) Sum. A course for experienced teachers, administrators and supervisors of industrial arts. Primarily to develop sound principles and practices for initiating, conducting and evaluating programs. Enrollees will pool their knowledge and practical experiences and do intensive research on individual and group program.

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

ED 505 Public Area Schools. 3(3-0) F,Sum.

ED 510 Adult Education: History, Philosophy, Contemporary Nature, 3(3-0) F.S.

ED 527 Philosophy of Occupational Education. 3(3-0) F.S.

ED 533 Organization and Administration of Guidance Services. Preq: ED 520 or equiv. 3(3-0) S,Sum.

ED 538 Instructional Strategies in Adult and Community College Education. Preq: ED 559. 3(3-0) S.

ED 550 Principles of Educational Administration. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum.

ED 591 Special Problems in Industrial Education. Preq: Six hrs. grad. cr., CI. Max. 6 F.S.

228 Ed (PS) 657 The Palities of Higher Education 30. 7 11/178 Ed 577 Inproving Clauselon Insteaction in Section 3003 196 (d 632 Applied Research Nutleda'ie Education 3(1-4) of 1/77 (d 633 Divelopment and Coolination of School Judgare Mogaine 350), (d 640 Sabarahoy Experience in Counseling 3(3-0) of 1/1/77 (d 941 Problems in Nauth and Community College Education. Credits Arranged P.S.

ED 597 Special Problems in Education. Pres: CL. 1-3 F.S. June 1011 (4.5. 1-6) ED 598 Concept and Strict with the CLARK of the Concept and Teaching Disad. -4/ 1/77

ED 393 Concepts and Strategies of Understanding, Motrating and Leaching Scale of Association Theorets in Education 1-3 aft. 1/27 1/10/27 Electrical Engineering

EE 201 Electric Circuits I. Preg. PY 205, MA 201; Coreg. PY 208, MA 202. 4(3-3) F.S.Introduction to analysis of electric circuits. Circuit elements and parameters, resistance, capacitance, inductance, impedance, admittance, charge, current, voltage, energy, power. Kirchhoff's voltage and current laws. Superposition, periodic functions, RMS values, phasors, resonance, Q. bandvidth.

EE 202 Electric Circuits II. Preg. EE 201 (4:3) F.S.Sum. Continuation of EE 201. Analysis of electric circuits by consideration of equivalent circuits which arise in the study of solid state electronics, digital circuits, and A0 systems. Transistor equivalent circuits, amplifier frequency response, operational amplifiers, logic gates. Magnetic circuits, transformers, polyphase circuits.

mers, polyphase circuits. <u>30</u> and f42.05 7/57/8 EE 211 Electric Circuits I, Theory. Preq: MA 497.3(3-0). Theory part of EE 201. Offered only by correspondence. Enrollment subject to approval of EE undergraduate administrator.

EE 213 Electric Circuits I, Laboratory. Preq: EE 211. 1(0-2) Sum. Laboratory part of EE 201. Enrollment subject to approval of EE undergraduate administrator and limited to students who have passed EE 211. αφορά μ Ο οι χ²μτμε, ος ΕΓ, 2Λ2. τΔ.2.τ/ret

dents who have passed EE 211. April: 1 Construction to EE 2002. $7(3 \cdot 7/5)$ EE 301 Linear Systems. Prec: EF 2002. $7(3 \cdot 7/5)$. E.S. Introduction to representation and analysis of linear systems. Topics covered include impulse response and convolution, Fourier analysis, and Laplace transforms. The techniques are illustrated by applications from communications and control systems analysis.

EE 302 Numerical Applications in Electrical Engineering. Prog: EE 202, 3(2-2); F. This course introduces the student to modern problem solving techniques in electrical engineering using the computer. The course consists of a series of analysis and design problem examples in electrical engineering.

EE 303 Electromagnetic Fields. Preq: EE 202, MA 301. 4(3-2.5) F.S. Limitations of lumped constant circuit models and the necessity for distributed parameter models. Electromagnetic wave propagation on transmission lines, in waveguides and in unbounded space. Introduction to antennas and propagation.

EE 304 Electromagnetic Fields II. Preq: EE 303, MA 301. 3(2-3) S. (This course will be dropped Spring Semester, 1978). Vector and scalar retarded potentials. Generation and propagation of energy by electromagnetic waves. Relationship between field theory and circuit theory. Applications of electro-magnetic theory to devices and to distributed parameter systems.

EE 305 Electric Power Systems. Preq: EE 202 or EE 331. 4(3-2.5) S. Principles performance and characteristics of direct-current and alternating current machinery. Consideration of the components, protective devices and power flow of a typical power distribution system for an industrial plant. Application of digital computers to fault calculations.

EE 314 Electronic Circuits. Preq: EE 202. 4(2-5). F.S. Electronic design fundamentals, including circuit properties of active devices, linear and digital integrated circuits, power and industrial electronics. Emphasis is on the terminal characteristics and circuit applications of integrated circuits and solid-state devices.

EE 331 Principles of Electrical Engineering. Preq: MA 201, PY 208. 3(3-0) F,S. Not available to EE undergraduates. Basic concepts, units and methods of EE analysis. Currentvoltage characteristics of linear and nonlinear electrical devices, analysis of 4c and a-c circuits, simple amplifiers and energy conversion devices. Demonstrations of equipment and procedures.

EE 332 Principles of Electrical Engineering. Preq: EE 331. 3(3-0) S. Not available to EE undergraduates. Power distribution systems, motors, feedback, amplifiers, oscilloscopes,

Eder	641A 641B	Practicum in Counseling 7-6 - 1 8/17 Practicum in Reading 1-6 - 1 3/17 Practicum in Spicel Education 1-6 - 1 8/17	229
6	6410	FAUCTOUR ON Special Concession - 10	

voltage meters, digital information, measurement by digital means, presented from the user's viewpoint. Demonstrations of equipment and procedures.

EE 333 Principles of Electrical Engineering Laboratory. Coreq: EE 332. 1(0-3) S. Not open to EE students. Laboratory work in the material covered in EE 332.

EE 339 Principles of Electrical Engineering Laboratory, Coreq: EE 331, 1(0-3) F.S. Not open to EE students. Laboratory work in the material covered in EE 331. EE 340 Fundamentals of Digital Systems. Freq. Jundy Standing, 41-31, F.S. The basic

concepts involved in the design of digital electronic networks. Topics include discussion of available packages and parameters, specification and design of combinational and sequen-

tial networks, digital subsystems, and system organization. EE 350 Electric Power of Julius Pice 1 Power Supervised Py 312, MA 201. 3(2-3) F.S. Not available to undergraduates in EE. Basic electrical theory: d-c and a-c circuits and measurements; study of d-c motors and of single-phase and polyphase utilization equipment: basic control systems and brief introduction to principles of automatic control. Examples drawn from the technologies of particular interest to current student.

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES , A Construction of the second state of the second tric networks as resonant systems, filters, feedback stabilizers, audio amplifier conpensation and dividing networks.

and dividing networks. EE 406 Dynamical Systems Analysis, Prog: EE 202 or 331, ESM 305, MA 301. 3(3-0) F. Dynamics systems in various branches of engineering and science emphasizing similarities among such integrated groups of devices. Analogous elements and quantities in these fields as determined from basic equations. Use of computers to solve systems problems.

EE 431 Electronics Engineering. Preq: EE 314. 3(2-3) F. Design and analysis of discrete and integrated solid-state electronic circuits which include amplifiers, waveform generators, and feedback. Design is emphasized through projects and through analysis of contemporary electronic circuits.

EE 432 Communication Engineering. Preq: EE 431. 3(2-3) S. Application of Electronic Circuits to Communication systems employing sine wave and pulse modulation. Elements of complete systems (modulators, demodulators, transmitters and receivers) are designed, analyzed and implemented.

EE 433 Electric Power Engineering, Preq: EE 305 or 332, 3(2-3) S. Electric power supply for industrial and commercial applications. Control of electric motor drives. Principles of circuit protection and safety. Laboratory experience in testing electric machines.

EE 434 Power System Analysis. Preq: EE 305. 3(3-0) F. Problems encountered in the long-distance transmission of electric power with emphasis on load flow, economic dispatch, and fault calculations. Applications of digital computers to power-system problems.

EE 435 Elements of Control, Preq: EE 314: 305, 3(2-3) F. Introductory theory of open- and closed-loop control, Dynamic analysis of error detectors, amplifiers, and motors, Component transfer characteristics and block diagram representation. Analog simulation of a control system. 17A

EE 438 Electronic Instrumentation. Preq: MA 304: EE 314 or 332. 3(3-0) S. Electricalelectronic measurement techniques and operating principles of electronic instruments. Signal sources and their equivalent circuits, basic electronics including junction and field el fect transistors, operational amplifiers, switching logic and data display. Applications including low-level phenomena and noise problems. Lecture demonstrations.

EE 441 Introduction to Electron Devices. Preq: MA 301, PY 208. 3(3-0) F. The basic physical principles necessary for understanding modern electronic devices. Quantum and statistical mechanic concepts are introduced forming the basis for a discussion of a wide variety of devices used in modern engineering and instrumentation.

EE 442 Introduction to Solid State Devices. Preq: EE 441 or RY 407; MA 301. 3(3-0) State Devices. The microscopic phenomena responsible for the operation of solid-state electronic devices. A qualitative description of the band model of solids. A description of the transport properties of charge carriers. P-n junction diodes and transistors, solar cells, controlled rectifiers, tunnel diodes and unijunction transistors, recently developed devices. Af 6/28

EE 44 Digital Systems Design. Proz: EE 340, 3(2-3). F. The practice of solving electronic engineering problems using digital techniques. Includes the application of the concepts of problem specification, organization, and design. Introduction to current technology and state-of-the-art components. Experience in utilizing this background in the design, implementation and testing of a class project.

plementation and testing of a class project. EE 445 Introduction to Antennas. Proc. EE 2037, 214. 3(2:37). Consideration of radiation from single-element radiation, radiation patterns, directive properties aperture concepts, gain and ingedances. Multi-element antennas and arrays with various amplituder distributions and phasemas. And thin direar antennas. Antennas of current usage.

gain and independent of the second se

EE 492 Special Topics in Electrical Engineering, Preq: Jr. standing. $\frac{-4}{265} \frac{g/7g}{66-68}$ Offered as needed to cover new or special subjects.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

EE 503 Computer-Aided Circuit Analysis. Preqs: EE 314, 301, B average in EE and MA. 3(3-0) F. Analysis of electrical circuits with emphasis on computer methods. Steady-state and transient analysis of linear and nonlinear networks; tolerance analysis, programming considerations. Staudhammer

EE 504 Introduction to Network Synthesis. Preq: EE 301, B average in EE and MA. 3(3-0) S. The properties of network function: and the development of the methods of network synthesis of one-port and two-port passive structures. $\int \int G - \sigma - \sigma d = \sigma d = \sigma d = \sigma$

synthesis of one-port and two-port passive structures $Q_{eff} = (7-75 \text{ eff} + 1/78)$ **EE 511 HIPPORT** CONTRACT STRUCTURE (1997) **HIPPORT** (1997) **HIPPOR**

cuits to satisfy system requirements. EE 132 Cuito to satisfy system requirements. EE 132 Cuitouthus of the transmission of

EE 517 Control Laboratory. Coreq: EE $\underline{516}$, $\overline{100.51}$ S. Feedback systems for automatic control of physical qualities such as younge, speed and mechanical position. Characteristics of verylating systems and veryoficenanisms. The laboratory work contributes to understanding theory developed in EE 516.

EE 520 Fundamentals of Logic Systems. Preq: EE 340, B average in EE and MA. 3(3-0) F. A study of algebraic structures as related to logic systems, models for switching circuit behavior and their relation to hardware implementation. Includes theoretical treatment of both combinational and sequential logic systems concepts.

EE 521 Digital Computer Technology and Design. Prec: EE 520. 3(3-0) S. The internal organization and structure of digital systems including gatest, toggle circuits, pulse circuitry and advanced machine language theory. Analysis and synthesis of major computer components, including the logic section, storage devices, registers, input-output and control.

Staff

EE 530 Physical Electronics. Prez: EE 304, B average in EE and MA.3(3:0) F. A study of the properties of charged particles under the influence of fields and in solid materials. Quantum mechanics, particle statistics, semi-conductor properties, fundamental particle transport properties and lasers. (Offered F every vers, Yum, 1977 and S 1979.) Staff

EE 532. Migh 7, requirey bucktonica 3(2-3) 9-7-78 eff 8/78 231

EE 698 dectriced Engineering Resign Project 3-6 =124/77 of 1/7

Workal Electronics Integrated Circuits. Preq: EE 314/Paverage in EE and MA. 3(3-0) S. A study of

EE 533 the implementation of solid state circuits in integrated form. Includes thin film, bipolar and the imperimentation of solid scale circulas in megratude form, includes tinn time, organization of the solid scale circulas in metric of the solid scale sca plications. Fundamentals, forms and applications of Maxwell's equations. Vector and scalar potentials, relativistic aspects of fields, energy and power. Waves in unbound and bounded regions, radiation, wave-guides and resonators. Geometrical and physical optics. (Offered F every year, S 1977 and Sum. 1979.) Staff

EE 545 Introduction to Radio Wave Propagation. Preq: EE 304, B average in EE and MA. 3(3-0) S. Characteristics of a plan e electromagnetic waves in homogeneous and nonhomogeneous media with application to tropospheric and ionospheric propagation, Relationships between electron density, collision frequency and complex refractive index, theory of the formation and dynamics of ionospheric layers and theorems for the prediction of ionospheric propagation. Flood

EE (PY) 552 Introduction to the Structure of Solids. 3(3-0) (See physics, p. 293.)

EE (MAE) 565 Gas Lasers, 3(3-0) F.S. (See mechanical and aerospace engineering, page 275)

EE 591, 592 Special Topics in Electrical Engineering, Preq: B average in technical subjects. 3(3-0) F,S. A two-semester sequence to develop new courses and explore areas of special Staff interest

EE 593 Individual Topics in Electrical Engineering, Preo: B average in technical subjects. 1-3 F.S. The student explores topics of special interest under faculty direction in Electric language 1-3 of in Engineering

GENERAL COURSES E 101 Engineering Graphics I. 2(1-2) F.S. Graphically representing and solving spatial problems. Emphasis on development of a logical and analytic approach to problem solution. Conventional methods of graphically describing size and shape, the representation of basic mechanical elements. Practical engineering applications utilized. Staff

E 120 Engineering Concepts. Not open to jrs. and srs. in Engineering. 3(2-1) F,S. Students are involved in realistic freshman design projects. History, fields and functions of engineering, case studies, computational skills, and societal problems are covered. Staff

E 201 Spatial Relations and Vector Applications. Preq: First courses in graphics and physics. 3(2-2) S. Spatial representation of points, lines, and planes and the determination of the lengths, sizes, and angles that exist between these elements, with the application of these studies to vector systems. Webb

E 207 Engineering Graphics II, Preq: E 101, 2(1-3) F.S. Presentation of engineering data for use in the manufacturing process. Production dimensioning, detail and assembly production drawings, and free-hand sketching are covered. Special emphasis on sketching.Webb

E 220 Engineering and Contemporary Society. 3(3-0) F. Investigation of the role of engineering technology in modern life, with emphasis on technological factors involved in solution of national and world problems. Major topics such as energy, communication, materials, and transportation examined in terms of cultural and economic goals for the future. Staff

E 240 Furniture Graphics, Preo: E 101, 3(1-4) F. Furniture drawing and dimensioning, Special practices of furniture industry are covered. Free-hand sketching is emphasized Freeman

E 301 Graphical Solutions for Numerical Data, Preo: A first course in calculus, 3(2-2) F. Study of available graphic methods to represent and manipulate numerical data. Topics include: proper selection of coordinate systems and axes, empirical equations, curve fitting, graphical calculus, nomography, and design of special purpose slide rules. Computer applications demonstrated. Hammond

E (CSC) 321 Computer Graphics. Preq: MA 202 or 212 and CSC 101 or 111. 3(2-2) S. Presentation of computer-graphic methods of data manipulation; which computer-graphic

22 550 ADure System Operation and Control 3(-)9-7-78 of stre 25 759 Battern Recondition 3(3-3) 9-7-78 of 179 22 632 Gauser System Statilly and Control 3(3-0)9-7-78 of 149

methods are available; when and how they can be applied. Three-demensional applications covered. Houck

E 432 Patents, Trademarks and Copyrights, Preq: Jr. standing, 3(3-0) S. Review of these laws in relation to engineering, scientific and industrial pursuits; individual inventors, authors, and companies; and Patent Office procedures and practice. Mills

E 492 Special Topics in Engineering. Preq: Jr. Standing. 1-3 F.S. Offered as-needed for subject matter of a non-departmental nature.

E (OR) 531 Dynamical Systems and Multivariable Control. 3(3-0) F. (See operations research, page 287.)

Engineering Honors

EH 346 Fluid Mechanics. Preg: ESM 200 or 205; membership in Eng. HP or CL* 3(3-0) S. Equilibrium of liquids and gases, kinematics and dynamics of frictionless fluids. Motion of viscous fluids. Dynamics of gases. Flow measurement techniques.

EH 371 Thermodynamics I. Preq: Membership in Eng. HP or CI.* 3(3-0) F. Basic principles and concepts. Emphasis on first and second laws, their implications and applications. Properties of actual and real gases. Also inter-relationships between the properties as given by the general equations of thermodynamics.

EH 372 Thermodynamics II. Preq: Membership in Eng. HP or CI.* 3(3-0) S. Statistical approach to thermodynamics and application to determination of specific heats. Entrophy and probability. Thermodynamics of fluid flow including supersonic flow. Basic laws of heat transfer. Ideal gas and vapor cycles. Introduction to chemical thermodynamics.

EH 391 Contemporary Trends in Engineering and Science. Preq: Membership in Eng. HP or CI.* 1(1-0) F. Representatives from various fields of engineering or science discuss current topics.

EH 491 Engineering Honors Seminar. Preq: Sr. standing in the Eng. HP or CI.* 1(1-0) S. Presentation by students of their projects.

EH 496 Special Topics in Engineering, Prea: Membership in the Eng. HP or CL* 1-4 F.S. Individual projects of a research or design nature.

EH 500 Engineering Analysis, 1.4 F.S. Students work in small groups or individually with faculty advisers to solve realistic problems requiring integration of knowledge from engineering fields, physical sciences, mathematics, and occasionally life sciences. Aimed at synthesis rather than mere analysis.

Engineering Operations

EO 491 Seminar in Engineering Operations, Preo: Sr. standing, 1(1-0) F. Assists seniors in EO in making the transition from a college environment to that of industry through lectures, guest speakers and class discussion. Schedule during the last fall semester in residence. Easter

Engineering Science and Mechanics

techniques of computation are emphasized.

Engineering Science and Mechanics ESM 200 Jatroduction to Mechanics. Coreq: MA 202. 3(3-6) F,S. Principles and concepts which form the basis for students in dynamics, solid and fluid mechanics. The nature and properties of force systems and stress fields. The motion of particles and description of deformation of continuous media. The role of Newton's laws, the concepts of continuity and equilibrium, and the conservational principles in problems in mechanics. CE Staff ESM 205 Phinciples of Engineering Mechanics. Preq: PY 205; Coreq: MA 202. 3(3-0) CE Staff F.S. Basic concepts, forces and equilibrium, distributed forces, virtual work, and inertial properties, application to machines, structures and systems MAE Staff ESM 206 Introductory Applications in Mechanics, Cords, ESM 205. 1(0.2) F. Princi-MAE Staff ples of mechanics applied to practical problems of engineering science in which numerical

*Eng. HP or CI-engineering honors program or consent of instructor.

MAE Staff

X 1179 ESM 211 Introduction to Applied Mechanics. Coreq: MA 212, PY 212. 3(3-0) F.S. The concepts of particle and rigid body mechanics. The fundamentals of equilibrium, kinematics

curring in loaded structural and machine members (including butkling loads). Or Staff ESM 301, Medanize of Solida. Prog. ESM 700, 3(3:0) FS. For CE students. Develop-ment of the equilations which describe the linear elastic solid. Approximate solutions and comparison with the theory of elasticity to problems involving axial, torsional and flexural loading. loading. ESM 303 Fluid Mechanics I. Preq: ESM 200 or 205-3(3-0) F.S. Development of the basic

equations of fluid mechanics in general and specialized form. Application to a variety of topics including 1) fluid statics, 2) inviscid, incompressible fluid flow and 3) viscous, incompressible fluid flow. MAE Staff ESM /004. Fluid Mechapics II. Preq: ESM 303. 3(3-0) F.S. Further applications of the

basic (equations of fluid Intechanics to 1) boundary fayers and enalysis, 2) laminar and tur-bulent flows and 3) compressible fluid flow. Introduction to experimental methods in fluid mechanics. MAE Staff

mechanics. MAE Statt ESM 305 Engineering Dynamics. Preq: ESM 205; Coreq: MA 301. 3(3-0) F.S. Equations of motion; kinematics, kinetics of mass points and systems of mass points; kinematics and kinetics of rigid bodies; dynamics of nonrigid systems. MAE Staff ESM (307, Solid Mechanics I, Preg: ESM 205; Coreg: MA 301. 3(3-0) F,S. Stresses, MAE Staff

strains, constitutive laws, yield and fracture; application to axial, bending, torsional and

Analysis and the second stress-strain relationships and two-dimensional problems in plastic behavior, and fracture. CE Staff

ESM 311 Arperimental Engineering Science I. Coreq: ESM 303, 305, 307. 3(1-6) F. The experimental analysis concept starting with the question of how observations and measurements are made. Illustrations of experimental methods which enable the inference of one physical variable by the observation of another but related one. Bingham ESM 312 Experimenta (Engineering Science II. Preq: ESM 311. 3(1-6) S. The ESM 314

background is utilized in broader problems which require the synthesis from several experimental methods as well as mathematical and/or numerical methods of an analytical system. Bingham

ESM 411, 412 Engineering Cybernetics I, II. Preq: Sr. standing in ESM or equivalent background. 3(1-4) F.S. Ayear course of format lectures on topics which include dynamics of linear and nonlinear systems, hereditary and feedback couplings; continuous, discrete, random and stochastic inputs; system stability; reliability; optimization; and the ultra-table autonomous system. Student participation, in either individual or collective form, in extra-

class work parallel contraction in the state interface in the interface of the state interface of the state of the stat Bingham, Douglas

2010 Disso upoir scutteres unacteriori en information prenete U anti-scuttere di anti-scuttere probleme. Che intorites and evaluation o selected designs. Binham, Douglas ESM 495 Multi Studies in Mechanics. L3 P.S. Offered as needed to trees new or previous subjecti autorite matter. CE & MAR Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ESM 501, 502 Continuum Mechanics I, II. Preq: ESM 307, ESM 303, MAE 301, MA 405. 3(3-0) F.S. The concepts of stress and strain are presented in generalized tensor form. Emphasis on the discussion and relative comparison of the analytical models for elastic, plastic, fluid, viscoelastic, granular and porous media. Underlying thermodynamic principles presented, the associated boundary value problems formulated and selected examples used to illustrate the theory. Chang, McDonald ESM 503 Theory of Elasticity I. Preq: ESM 307; Coreq: MA 511 or 401, 3(3-0) F. The fundamental equations governing the behavior of an elastic solid are developed in various curvilinaer coordinate systems. Plane problems, as well as the St. Venant problem of bending, torsion and extension of bars are covered. Displacement fields, stress fields, Airy and complex stress functions are among the methods used to obtain solutions. Bingham, Douglas

EN 504 Mechanisery Ideal Fluids. Prog. ESM 304; Corea: MA 513.-3(3-0) F. Basic, Jf 5/77 equations of defail fluid flow; control jand stream Nactions; vortus dynamics, body igoses 1 due to Tow fields, methods of strigularities in two-dimensionalTlows; analytical defermination of potential functions; conformal transformations; free-streamline flows. MAE Staff

ESM 505 Mechanics of Viscous Fluids I. Preq: ESM 304; Coreq: MA 532. 3(3-0) S. Equa-

tions of motiops of a viscous fluid (Navier Stokes equations); general propertises of the Navier, off 8/17 Stokes equations; some exact solutions of the Navier. Stokes equations; boundary layer equations; Ibome: Some approximate msthods ad-sofiction of the boundary layers quations; liminar boundary layers, in axisymetric and three-dimensional flows; unsteady laminar boundary layers.

ESM 506 Mechanics of Compressible Fluids1_ Proz. ESM 304, MAR 302, Cores: MA M $g_{1/2}$ 552, 33.30 Hindrukich to the flow of *x*-compressible fluids theyroidynamics $\partial M - mechanisms (main the second sec$

channels. ESM 507 Systems Analysis. Preq: ESM 265, MA 405. 3(3.0) F. The principles and condepts underlying systems analysis. Major topics are finite-dimensional vector spaces thatrices and linear operators, state-frace and state equations, interar differential systems, and equilibrium and stability. "Illustratics and applications from the broad areas of emphasized." Major and dynamical systems theory. The state variable approach is emphasized."

ESM 508 Systems Synthesis, Preq: ESM 507. 3(3-0) S. The design of engineering systems of NAE Staff

. ESM 509 Space Mechanics I. Prec: ESM 305. Cored. MA 511. 3(3-0). The applications of a structure of mechanics to the analysis and design of orbits and trajectories. Trajectory computation of MAT and optimization; space maneuvers; reentry trajectories; interplanetary guidance.

MAE Staff

ESM 510 Space Mechanics II. Preq: ESM 509, MA 541, 3(3-0) S. The partysis and design *JM* 8/77 of guidance systems. Bashcensing degizes, the characteristic of an intril a pace, the theory *JM* of stabilized platforms; terrestriat interial guidance. MAE Staff

ESM 511 Theory of Plates and Shells. Preq: ESM 307, MA 511. 3(3-0) F. Bending theory of thin plates; geometry of surfaces and stresses in shells. Methods of analysis discussed and illustrated. Binham, Gurley

ESM 521, 522 Properties of Solids I, II. Prog: ESM 307, MAT 301, PY 413. 3(3-0) F.S. Micro and macro principles are applied toward an introductory understanding of material properties. The concepts of kinetic distribution and ensemble average of atomic behaviors are employed to characterize and interrelate material properties. Phenomenological behaviors and coupled effects are described within the continuum concept. Horie

ESM 551 Advanced Strength of Materials. Preq: ESM 307. 3(3-0) F. Stresses and strains at a point; rosette analysis; stress theories, stress concentration and fatigue; plasticity; inelastic composite and curved beams; prestress energy methods; shear deflections; buckling problems and column design; and membrane stresses in shells. Gurley

ESM 552 Elastic Stability. Preq: ESM 551, MA 301, MA 405, 3(3-0) S. Elastic and plastic stability. The stability criterion as a determinant. The energy method and the theorem of stationary potential energy. The solution of buckling problems by finite differences and the calculus of variations. The application of successive approximations to stability problems. Optimization applied to problems of aeroelastic and civil engineering structures. Gurley

ESM 555 Dynamics L Prot: ESM 305, MA 405, 3(3-0) F. The theory of vibratises from M g17 the Jagrangian formulations of the equations of mainter-Rec and forced <u>intertories</u> with and without dapping, multiple depress of (restorm, coupled motion, normal mode vibrations). MAE Staff

E\$M 556 Dynamics II. Preq: ESM 305, MA 405. 3(3-0) & The dynamics of particles and rigid bodies by the use of formulations of the laws of mechanics due to Newton Euler, Lagrange and Hamilton. Accelerated reference frames, constraints, Euler's angles, the spinning top, the gyroscope, precession, stability, phase space and nonlinear oscillatory motion MAE Staff

Engilo Developmental English 3(3-1) 1/25/78 of stre

English

FRESHMAN ENGLISH

Required of All Freshmen

\$ENG 111 Composition and Rhetoric. 3(3-0) F.S. Basic forms and principles of expository communication: conferences. Staff

ENG 112 Composition and Reading. Preq: A grade of C or better in ENG 111. 3(3-0) F.S. Expository writing; introduction to literary types; collateral reading; conference. Staff NOTE: ENG 111 and 112 must be scheduled in successive semesters until they are com-

pleted satisfactorily. NOTE: Qualified students will be allowed to register for ENG 112H and will be given credit for ENG 111 upon successful completion of the course. Eligibility for ENG 112H is based on

the student's predicted grade in English, employing a formula determined by Counseling, plus a composition to be written at the first or second class meeting of the ENG 112H section.

NOTE: The prerequisite for all advanced courses in writing, language, or literature is the completion of ENG 111 and 112. Desirable preparation for literature courses of the 300 level or above is ENG 205, 206, 207, 208, or any semester of ENG 261, 262 or ENG 265, 266.

WRITING RECA. Active of April 78 et 1/79 ENG 200 Composition Laboratory, 0(0-2) F.S. The Compositon Laboratory is a noncredit course in composition designed for upperclassmen in any curriculum who are deficient in spelling, mechanics, sentence structure, and general organization. The Laboratory is not a substitute for courses in advanced composition.

ENG 214 Copyediting. 3(3-0) F. Basic writing and editorial skills needed to work effectively with material produced by others. It emphasizes mechanical editing (e.g., consistency and correctness of punctuation, capitalization, spelling, hyphenation, parallellism, bibliographical references, illustrations, and headings) and substantive editing (rewriting, reorganizing, or suggesting other ways to present material). Bolch

ENG 215 Principles of News and Article Writing, 3(3-0) F.S. Introduction to the techniques of conducting interviews and writing news stories (including feature articles) for a variety of news media. Bolch Staff

ENG 298 Special Projects in English, 1-3 F.S.

ENG 315 Reporting and Editing. Preq: ENG 215. 3(3-0) S. A journalism course in techniques of analyzing sources and readership; planning, organizing, and writing various kinds of articles; and editorial processes such as copyediting headline writing, and page layout. Bolch

ENG 321 The Communication of Technical Information. 3(3-0) F.S. Intensive training in the functionals of Logianess and industrial expository and persuasive writing. Blackman Dandridge, Spears, Sector, Spears, Sector, Stranger, Status, Spears, Sector, Stranger, Status, Stranger, Status, Stranger, Status, Stranger, Status, Stranger, Status, Status, Stranger, Status, the paragraph and the whole discourse in order to develop awareness of the relationship between structure and effect in expository writing. Blackman

ENG 323 Creative Writing. 3(3-0), Maximum 6. F,S. For students who have demonstrated ability. Emphasis on short prose fiction or poetry. Students may register in this course for a maximum of six hours. Barrax, Jeffers, Owen, Walters

ENG 324 Modern English.3(3-0) F,S. A study of modern English primarily intended for candidates for teaching certificates. Attention given to problems of composition, dialect, and Eng 221 Communication for Burness and management Myers, Short hs 3(5-0) 45

LITERATURE

ENC 205 Studies in Great Works of Literature.* 3(3-0) F.S. Literary masterpieces from the Classical Period to the present. Emphasis on reading for understanding and enjoyment both of the works themselves and the cultural contributions to Western civilization of the periods from which the works are drawn. Staff

ENG 206 Studies In Drama.• 3(3-0) F.S. Selected drama from the Classical Period to the present. Emphasis on reading for enjoyment as well as understanding theory and development of tragedy, comedy, and other modes of dramatic expression.

ENC 207 Studies in Peetry. 3(3-0) F.S. Analysis of poetry and the critical approaches to it. Emphasis on appreciation of the nature of poetry and the critical approaches to it. Emphasis on appreciation of the nature of poetry, and understanding features and techniques. The importance of both historical context and new critical techniques. Staff

ENG 208 Studies In Fiction.* 3(3-0) F.S. Representative examples from the Renaissance to the present, emphasizing understanding and appreciation of fiction as a genre, a knowledge of the features and techniques of fiction, and a sense of the historical development of this genre.

ENG 261	English Literature I. 3(3-0) F,S. Beginnings to 1660	Staff
ENG 262	English Literature II. 3(3-0) F,S. 1660 to present.	Staff
ENG 265	American Literature I. 3(3-0) F,S. Beginnings to Civil War.	Staff
ENG 266	American Literature II, 3(3-0) F.S. Civil War to present.	Staff

ENG 290 Classical Backgrounds of English Literature. 3(3-0) F. Acquaints student with the central story-matter of the ancient world—Greek, Roman and Hebrew—which has exerted such a profound influence on the civilization, and especially on the literature, of the Western world. Moore, F. Moore, Wall

ENG 305 Women in Literature: Female Characterization from Chaucer to the Present. 3(3-0) S. This course will explore the nature of female characters as artistic entities to see these characters as part of literary and social convention. Emphasis will be given to the feminist or antifeminist attitude of each work. Baines

ENG (REL) 325 Religion and the Modern Literary Imagination. 3(3-0) F. (See religion, page 3/3-26 distort of the Englich, Lunguide 35-0) 3(3-0) F. (See religion, ENG 346 Literature of the Western World I. 3(3-0) F.S. The Search for Self: Reddings from the earliest Hebraic and Creek literature to Dante. Smoot, Smith

ENG 347 Literature of the Western World II. 3(3-0) S. Crisis and Confrontation: Readings from the European Reneissance to Toleton, UUu_1 3(3-0) \mathcal{A}_1 3(1-3) \mathcal{A}_2 3(

ENG 370 The British Novel of the 18th and 19th Benturies 3(3.0) F. Background of the 1/ 9/77 English novel from 15 beginnings to the end of the 19th century. Anglesis of the movel as a 10/77 form.

ENG 371 The Modern Novel. (3-0) S. Background and pattern, and an analysis of major examples of the 20th century novel. C. Moore, Reynolds

ENG 372 Modern Poetry. 3(3-0) S. Defining the "modern temper" by comparison of contemporary poetry with that of the past. Reading and analysis of individual poems. Owen. Revnolds

ENG 375 The Film: A Literary Medium. Preq: Jr. standing. 3(3-0) Hargrave

ENG 376 Fantasy and Science Fiction. 3(3-0) S. A study of representative works, both novels and short stories, in the genre of Fantasy and Science Fiction. Emphasis is placed on those works written in the twentieth century, although some attention is given to the history and development of the genre. Meyers

ENG 391 Introduction to American Folklore. 3(3-0) S. Principal types of folklore, combined with field work in collecting and assimilating materials from various cultural traditions. Emphasis on American folklore and its origins. Betts, Owen

"The courses ENG 205, 206, 207 and 208 are designed for students not enrolled in Liberal Arts.

Eng 390 Classical Backgrounds a English hiterature up 8/77 363 the Riveral Nouil of the 194 Century 23-0) of 8/7237/10/77 ENG 395 Black American Literature. 3(3-0) F,S. A survey from significant beginnings to the present. Lucas, Barrax, Jeffers

ENG 397 Literature of the Non-Western World. 313-Ph. F. Translations from the literature of Persia, India, China and Japan. Off 1177 21007 Owen

ENG 338 Contemporary Literature I (1900 to 1940). 3(3-0) F. Imaginative literature from the period 1900-1940 with emphasis upon themes and techniques rather than genre or nationality.

ENG 399 Contemporary Literature II (1940 to present). 3(3-0) S. Representative French, American and British writers of the period 1940 to the present. Knowles, Reynolds

ENG 439 17th Century English Literature. 3(3-0) S. Major nondramatic literary figures in England during the period 1600-1700. F. Moore, White, Wall

ENG 449 The Renaissance. 3(3-0) F. Nondramatic prose and poetry of the 16th century, with consideration of literary types and movements. Emphasis on the works of major authors. Blank, Hester

ENG 451 Chaucer. 3(3-0) F.S. Introduction to the study of Chaucer through an intensive reading of The Canterbury Tales and Troilus and Criseyde. Holley, Koonce, Short

ENG 453 The Romantic Period. 3(3-0) F. The poetry of Wordsworth, Coleridge, Byron, Shelley and Keats, with reading in the prose of Lamb, DeQuincey and others.

P. Williams, Hargrave, Harrison, Engel, Lentz, King

ENG 462 18th Century English Literature. 3(3-0) F. The major figures in English literature between 1660 and 1790 in the light of social, cultural, and religious change. Durant, White

ENG 463 The Victorian Period. 3(3-0) S. Major poets and selected prose writers studied against the social, economic, scientific, and theological background of the century.

Hargrave, Harrison, Lentz, King, Engel-

ENG 468 American Romanticism. 3(3-0) F. Major American writers from 1825 to 1865. E. Clark, J. Clark, Stein, West, Grimwood

ENG 469 American Realism and Naturalism. 3(3-0) S. Major American writers from 1865 to 1935. E. Clark, J. Clark, Stein, West, Grimwood

ENG 480 Modern Drama. 3(3-0) F. Major plays from Ibsen to Albee.

Halperen, Reynolds

ENG 485 Shakespeare. 3(3-0) F,S. Principal plays with emphasis on the development of the playwright. Blank, Hester, Wall, P. Williams, M. Williams, Baines

ENG 486 ' Shakespeare, 'The Earlier Plays. 3(3-0) F. May be taken (in conjunction with ENG 487) as alternate for ENG 485 in LAN and LTN curricula. A study of Shakespeare's major works before 1600 with emphasis on the development of the playwright. Credit will not be given for both ENG 485 and 486.

Baines, Blank, Hester, Wall, M. Williams, P. Williams

ENG 487 Shakespeare, The Later Plays. 3(3-0) S. May be taken (in conjunction with ENG 486) as alternate for ENG 485 in LAN and LTN curricula. A study of Shakespeare's major works after 1600 emphasis on the development of Shakespeare's tragedy and the end of his career. Credit will not be given for both ENG 485 and 487.

Baines, Blank, Hester, Wall, M. Williams, P. Williams

ENG 496 Seminar in Literature. Preq: Junior standing and consent of department. 3(3-0) F.S. Designed to provide closely supervised small-group study of a topic in literature resulting in a substantial sessy or series of essays by each student on an aspect of the topic. Topics vary each semester; consult department for details. Staff

ENG 498 Special Topics in English. Preq: Six hours ENG above the fr. level. 1-6 F.S. Detailed investigation of a topic in language or literature. Topic and mode of study determined by faculty member in consultation with English department head. Staff $\partial_{17} \partial_{19} \partial_{19} \mathcal{H}$ Staff $\partial_{17} \partial_{19} \mathcal{H}$ Staff $\partial_{17} \partial_{19} \mathcal{H}$

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ENG 504 Problems in College Composition, Preg: Appointment as a teaching assistant in English. 0(0-0) F. Directed study of the development of rhetorical skills in composition in classroom situations. Smith

ENG 524 Modern English Usage. Preq: Upper division or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. English grammar, with attention to new developments in structural linguistics and with emphasis on current usage. Meyers, Short

ENG 526 History of the English Language. Preq: Upper division or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. Growth and development of the language from its Indo-European beginnings to the present. Offered in alternate years. A section designated 526H, restricted to Teacher Certification English majors, will be offered every semester. Holley, Meyers, Short

ENG 561 Milton. Preq: Upper division or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. Intensive reading of Milton with attention to background materials in the history and culture of 17th-century England. F. Moore, White

ENG 575 Southern Writers. Preq: Upper division or grad, standing, 3(3-0) S. Contribution of the South to American literature, with intensive study of selected major figures. Lucas, MacKethan, Reynolds

ENG 578 English Drama to 1642. Preq: Upper division or grad. standing. 3(3-0) F. English drama from its liturgical beginnings to the closing of the theatres, excluding Shakespeare. Meyers, M. Williams, Baines

ENG 579 English Drama of the Restoration and Eighteenth Century, Preq: Upper division or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. English drama from 1660 to 1800. Durant, F. Moore

ENG 590 Literary Criticism. Preq: Upper division or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. The critical process as it leads to the definition and analysis of literature, together with attention to the Encomology 1/19

ENT 201 Insects and Man. 2(2-0) F. The ways in which insects affect our lives today and how man deals with them, how they have altered the course of history, and how we may learn from them in studying their ability to adapt to their changing environments. The aesthetic and avocational aspects of insects. Intended for students not in biological sciences.

Moore (N+ 203 Bood and Beckeeping 22-0) cett \$17 Moore ENT 301 Introduction to Forest Insects. Preg: FOR 264. 3(2-2) F. Covers the fundamentals of classification, development, habits and control of forest insects. Farrier

ENT 312 Introduction to Economic Insects. 3(2-2) F.S. The fundamentals of insect classification, development, food habits and controls.

EDT(20) 425 DEALALL ENHOTIGLOGY 22-3) 21/18 21 6/78 FOR ADVANCED INDERGRADUATES ENT (25) 101 Bibliographic Research in Biology, Preq: Advanced undergraduate or

graduate standing. 1(1-0) F. A general course intended to acquaint students with literature problems of the scientist, mechanics of the library book classifications, bibliographies, abstract journals, taxonomic indexes and preparation of scientific papers in agriculture, forestry, biology and their subdivisions. Farrier

torestry, biology and their subdivisions. ENP (BS) 410 Biology of Insects. Preq: 20 201 or 202. 3(2-2) F,Sum. Brings together current knowledge concerning major functional, behavioral, adaptive characteristics of insects, stresses the underlying biological principles. Yamamoto

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ENT 502 Insect Diversity. Preq: Twelve hours of biology. 4(2-4) F. The external morphology of insects and a survey of the biology and identification of immature and adult insects. Evolutionary relationships of insects and other arthropods, speciation, nomenclature, and classical and recent approaches to systematics considered.

Baker, Neunzig, Young

ENT 503 Functional Systems of Insects. Preq: Twelve hours of biology, nine hours of chemistry, three hours of biochemistry, ENT 301 or equivalent. 4(2-6) S. The morphology, Eng 626 distory of the English Language 2(3-0) =131/17 of \$/77

histology and function of the organ systems of insects. Sensory and general physiology lead into basic elements of insect orientation and behavior. Campbell, Hodgson, Yamamoto

ENT 504 Insect Morphology. Preq: ENT 502. 3(1-4) F. External morphology, primary and comparative phases, with emphasis on knowledge and techniques which can be applied to specific problems. (Offered F 1977 and alt. years.) Young

ENT 511 Systematic Entomology. Preq: ENT 301 or 312 or equivalent. 3(1-4) F. A detailed survey of the orders and families of adult insects, to acquaint the student with those groups and develop ability in the use of the taxonomic literature. (Offered F 1978 and alt. Young years.)

ENT 520 Insect Pathology. Preq: Introductory entomology and introductory microbiology. 3(2-3) S. A treatment of the noninfectious and infectious diseases of insects, the etiological agents and infectious processes involved, immunological responses and applications. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.) Brooks

ENT 531 Insect Ecology. Preq: ENT 502. 3(2-2) F. The environmental relations of insects, including insect development, habits, distribution and abundance. Rabb, Stinner

ENT 541 Immature Insects. Prog. ENT 562 or equivalent. 2(1-3) F. An advanced study of the immature stages of selected orders of insects with emphasis on generic and specific taxa. Primary consideration of the larval stage, but a brief treatment of eggs and pupes. (Offered F 1978 and alt. years.) Neurzig

ENT 542 Acarology. Freq: ENT 301 or 312, or ZO 201. 3(2-3) S. A systematic survey of the mites and ticks with emphasis on identification, biology and control of the more common and economic forms attacking material, plants and animals including man. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.) Farrier

ENT 550 Fundamentals of Insect Control. Preq: ENT 312 or 301. 3(2-2) F. The principles underlying modern methods for protecting food, clothing, shelter and health from insect attack.

ENT 562 Agricultural Entomology. Preq: ENT 301 or 312. 3(2-3) S. The taxonomy, biology and ecology of beneficial and injurious insects and mites of agricultural crops. Advantages and limitations of the advanced concepts for controlling insect and mite populations on different crops. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.) Bradley, Rock

ENT (PHY, ZO) 575 Physiology of Invertebrates. 3(3-0) F. (See zoology, page 329.)

ENT (ZO) 582 Medical and Veterinary Entomology. Preq: ENT 301 or 312 and ZO 315 or equivalent. 3(2-3) S. The morphology, taxonomy, biology and control of the arthropod parasites and disease vectors of man and animals. The ecology and behavior of vectors in relation to disease transmission and control. (Offered S 1978 and alt. years.) Axtell

ENT 590 Special Problems. Prec: CL Credits Arranged F.S. Original research on special problems in entomology not related to a thesis problem. Provides experience and training in research. Staff 592 Agencultural Entomology Anacticum 3(0-9) 9-21-77 eff 6/79

Food Science

FS 201 Food Science and Man's Food. 3(3-0) F,S. An introduction to the science and practice of providing man with a wholesome, nutritious, economical and readily available supply of basic and processed foodstuffs. Topics will include: man's struggle for food; chemical nature of foods; microorganisms and foods, safety of foods; principles of food preservation and processing; organic and health foods; nutrition and the consumer; world food problem. Warren

FS (ANS, NTR) 301 Nutrition and Man. 3(3-0) F,S. (See animal science, page 189.)

FS 331 Food Engineering. Preq: PY 211 or 221. 3(2-3) F. Engineering concepts application to the food industry. Principles of thermodynamics, fluid flow, heat transfer, refrigeration and electricity. Jones

FS 400 Foods and Nutrition. Preq: CH 220. 3(3-0) S. The sources and properties of nutrients for man will be studied. Factors affecting the supply and availability of foods will also be considered. Methods of handling, procuring and preserving foods and the changes in the values and characteristics of nutrients resulting from these processes will be emphasized. So the second sec

ENT 540 Behavior of Insets 3(2-3) off 3/18 240

ENT 565 (FOR) Alvanced yout Entomology (2-2) "Into off 179

FS 402 Food Chemistry. Preq: CH 220 or 221. 3(3-0) F. Introduction to the biochemistry of foods emphasizing basic composition, structure, properties and nutritive value. The chemistry of changes occurring during processing and utilization of foods. Giddings

FS (PO) 404 Poultry Products. Preq: CH 220 or 221. 3(2-3) F. The composition, quality, processing and preservation of poultry meat and eggs. Ball

FS (MB) 405 Food Microbiology. Prev; MB 401. 3(2-3) F. The micro organisms of importance in foods, and their cultural and metabolic activities. The physical and chemical destruction of microorganisms in foods and kinetics involved. The conversion of raw foods by microorganisms into altered foods, and the nutritoins, growth and preservation of the culture involved. Foods as vectors of human pathogens. The evolution of microbiological standards for foods.

FS (ANS) 409 Meat and Meat Products. Preq: CH 220. 3(2-3) S. The basic principles involved in processing beef, pork and lamb from the live animal to the various representative cured, fresh, canned and comminuted meat items currently produced. Blumer

FS (BAE) 432 Food Engineering II. Preq: FS (BAE) 331. 3(2-3) S. The theory and principles of evaporation, drying and distillation with emphasis on applications in food processing. Instrumentation and control systems used in the food industry. Jones

FS 490 Food Science Seminar. Preq: Sr. standing. 1(1-0) F. A review and discussion of scientific articles, new developments and topics of current interest. Roberts, Warren

FS 491 Special Topics in Food Science. Preq: Sr. standing or CI. 1-6 F,S,Sum. Topics are selected or assigned. Study of current topics and/or problems to gain additional knowledge and interpretative experience in a specific area. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

FS 503 Food Analysis. Preq: CH 315, BCH 351, FS 402. 3(1-6) S. The principles, methods and techniques necessary for quantitive physical and chemical analyses of food and food products. Results of analyses studied and evaluated in terms of quality standards and governing regulations. Staff

FS 504 Food Proteins and Enzymes. Preg: FS 402 or BCH 351, 3(2:3) F. An advanced course in food chemistry with emphasis on proteins and enzymes of particular importance to foods will be presented. Protein interactions and their effect on the physical-chemical characteristics of a product will be discussed. Particular imposition will be given to the preparation and kinetic properties of immobilized enzymes and their use as biochemical " reactors in processing operations or as specific electrodes for analytical purposes. Swaispood

FS (MB) 506 Advanced Food Microbiology. Prec: FS 405 or equivalent. 3(1-6) S. The interactions of microorganisms in foods and their roles in food spoilage and bioprocessing. Collular and molecular relationships in bacterial injury, repair and aging resulting from environmental stresses. Bacterial sporulations, germination, and physiological properties of bacterial spores.

FS 511 Food Research and Development. Prog: FS (BAE) 331, FS 402, FS (MB) 405, 3(2, 3) S. A study of the scientific principles underlying the development of new and improved food products and processes. The study of scientific food industry problems by the case method. Special emphasis on the application of research and development principles to mest, poultry, and fisheries industries.

FS 516 Quality Control of Food Products. Preq: FS 331, 402, 405. 3(2-3) S. Quality control fundamentals in the food industry including specifications and standards, testing procedures, sampling, statistical and quality control and organization. Food products and industry problems used in the presentation with emphasis on dairy products. Hansen

FS (HS) 521 Food Preservation. Preq: MB 401 or FS 405, FS 402 or BO 421. 3(2-3) F. Principles and methods in food preservation. Emphasis on thermal, freezing, drying and fermentation processes and their relationship to physical, chemical and organoleptic changes in product. The relationship of these preservation techniques to the development of an overall processing operation.

FS (HS) 562 Post-Harvest Physiology, 3(3-0) S. (See horticultural science, page 259.)

FS 591 Special Problems in Food Science. Preq: Grad. or sr. standing. 1-6 F,S,Sum. Analysis of scientific, engineering and economic problems of current interest. The scientific appraisal and solution of a selected problem. Problems designed to provide training and experiences in research. Staff

Foreign Languages

NOTE: All students with previous knowledge of French, German or Spanish must take the placement test upon entering the University. They will be given advanced standing and receive credit according to their score.

CLASSICS

GRK 101 Elementary Greek I. 3(3-0) F. Introduction to Classical Greek. A study of the Greek alphabet, three declensions, conjugation of regular and some irregular verbs. Readings based on Greek mythology, philosophy and literature.

GRK 102. Elementary Greek II. Preq: GRK 101. 3(3-0) S. After a brief review of conjugations and declensions, this course takes up the study of the middle voice, uses of optative and subjunctive, infinitive, aorist, future tenses and genitives, plus other syntactical and morphological phenomena. Readings from Plato, the New Testament, Xenophen, Herodotus.

GRK 201 Intermediate Greek L Preg: GRK 102, 3(3-0) F. An introduction to Greek pose, with emphasis on increasing reading skill through vocabulary acquisition and the study of complex grammatical structures. Plato's Apology. Crito, and selections from the Phaedo are read. The relationship of the Platonic writings to other Greek Iterature is examined through reading in translation selections from the Greek orators, historians, poets, and playwrights. GRK 202 Intermediate Greek II. Preg: GRK 203 (33-0) S. Study of the techniques of oral poetry, the use of myth, and the literary and historical significance of Homer's Iliad and the New Testament. An analysis of differences between classical and Koine Greek.

the New Testament, An analysis of filterences between classical and Könie Greek. GRK 320 Greek Tracky in Wransatador 33-357. RABUNJ of the traggedies of Aeschylus, Sophocles, and Euripides in translation. Discussions of the literary and social aspects of the individual plays and of the tragic genre in the fifth century. Examination of selections in Aristophanes, Plato, Aristotle and Senea which discuss or related Greek traggedy.

LAT 101 Elementary Latin I. 3(3-0) F. Introduction Classical Latin. Study of five declensions, present and perfect systems of four conjugations, some irregular verbs and basic syntax. Readings from Roman and Greek mythology.

LAT 102 Elementary Latin II. Preq: LAT 102. 3(3-0) F. Continuation and expansion of LAT 101. Various subjunctive uses, active and passive periphrastic conjugations, conditional sentences. Readings from various classical writers.

LAT 201 Intermediate Latin I. Preq: LAT 102. 3(3-0) F. An introduction to Latin prose and poetry. The emphasis is on increased reading skill. A review of grammar fundamentals and an introduction to more complex syntactical structures. The cultural significance of the various readings is examined. An oral report, short paper, and translation exercise are required.

LAT 202 Intermediate Latin II. Preg: LAT 201. 3(3-0) S. A study of the lyric poetry of Catullus and Horace emphasizing vocabulary, syntax, and techniques of Latin verse. The traditions and the evolution of lyric poetry and the social role of the Roman poet are discussed.

NOTE: Following courses conducted in the target language, except where otherwise stated.

FLF 301, 302; FLG 301, 302; FLR 303, 304; FLS 301, 302, 303, 304 may be used to satisfy the literature requirement in undergraduate degrees. FL 250 courses may be used to satisfy the area elective in Liberal Arts.

ENGLISH FOR FOREIGN STUDENTS H strs 4 FLE 101 Poreign Language English Keview Grammas / Prog. Difficul af 3/27 retts - 3(3) - 15. Emphasis is on prouncision, primmar and comprehension of American English. FAL 300 Studies in Senses and Hodse - 3(3-0) af 3/77

1 8/18

FLE 102 Foreign Language English: Writing. Preq: Departmental placement sta 3/3. 1) F.S. Emphasis is on writing, through the study of American English syntax with extensive written exercises; additional practice in spelling.

FLE 103 Foreign Language English: Conversation. Preq: Departmental placement tester 3(3-1) F.S. For foreign students who have studied English but need additional conversational practice. Emphasis on correct pronunciation, intonation and idiomatic expressions. Oral drills, class discussions and laboratory practice.

FLE 104 Foreign Language English: Reading Improvement. Preq: Bartanet 12/78 placement tests. 1(1-0) S. This course is designed for foreign students who need to improve their reading speed and comprehension in order to perform effectively in other academic courses. Timed drills and practices teach the students to respond rapidly and accurately to increasingly longer units of writing. Use of the dictionary and vocabulary building exercises are also included.

FOREIGN LANGUAGES AND LITERATURES

FL 101 Self-Instructional Elementary Language I, Preq: Consent of coordinator, 3(6-2) F,S,Sum. Study through self-instructional methods of a foreign language not otherwise taught in the department. Students work with native speakers and proceed at their own pace. Admission to the program is limited to highly motivated students and is determined by a language aptitude test and an interview with the program coordinator.

FL 102 Self-Instructional Elementary Language II. Preq: Consent of coordinator. 3(6-2) F,S,Sum. (See course description under FL 101).

FL 201 Self-Instructional Intermediate Language II. Preq: Consent of coordinator. 3(6-2) F.S.Sum. (See course description under FL 101).

FL 202 Self-Instructional Intermediate Language II. Preq: Consent of coordinator. 3(6-2) F.S.Sum. (See course description under FL 101).

FL 298 Special Topics in Foreign Languages and Literatures. Preq: Consent of department. 1-3 F.S. A special projects course to be utilized for supervised work in language and literature when no scheduled course is appropriate.

FL 498 Special Topics in Foreign Languages and Literatures. Preq: Consent of department. 1-6 F.S. A detailed investigation of a special topic in language and/or literature. Topic, mode of study and variable credit to be determined by the faculty member in consultation with the head of the Department of Foreign Languages and Literatures.

FRENCH

FLF 101 Elementary French I. 3(3-0) F,S. The beginning course for developing language skills. Oral and written practice in classroom and language laboratory.

FLF 102 Elementary French II. Preq: FLF 101 3(3-0) F.S. A continuation of FLF 101. with oral and written practice in classroom and language laboratory.

- of FLF 201 Intermediate French I. Preq: FLF 102. 3(3-0) F.S. The third of four consecutive courses to build skills of speaking, understanding, reading and writing French. Oral and written practice in classroom and language laboratory.
- FLF 202 Intermediate French II. Preq: FLF 201. 3(3-0) F,S. Last of the foundation courses in French. Greater emphasis on reading and writing.

FLF 203 French Conversation. Preq: FLF 102. 1(1-0) F,S. Practice in spoken French. emphasizing active use of the language in a variety of situations. The student is encouraged to increase vocabulary, while developing greater fluency and ease in the structural patterns

of the language. May be repeated to a maximum of three credit hours, minut hours of FLF 251 Exoticism and the Fantastic in French Literature. Pres. FLF 102. 3(3-0) F.S. Readings in English and in French translation of selected works, with stress on critical, philosophical and entertainment value. Detailed explication de texte of short passages. FLF 257 Christian and Avant Cardein Contemporary French Drama. Pres. FLF / WEAR

- 1072-3(3-0) F.S. Readings in English and in French translation of selected plays of the 20th of 1/7" century, with stress on works assimilated from Greek Tragedy, the Avant-Garde and Con-
- FLF 105 Columentary outrained Hench 6(60) 3/3/77 att 3/77 FLF 205 Quiteindiate Treasure 4 sench 6(60) 3/3/77 att 3/77

FLF 103 Elementary trench I Conversition 1(1-0) 9/19/18 eff 1/19.

FLF 301 Survey of French Literature, Origins to 1800. Preq: FLF 202. 3(3-0) F. Readings of representative works with analytical and critical emphasis. Lectures, written and oral reports.

FLF 302 Survey of French Literature, 1800 to Present. Preq: FLF 202. 3(3-0) S. Readings of representative works with analytical and critical emphasis. Lectures, written and oral reports.

FLF 309 Advanced French Conversation and Phonetics. Preq: FLF 202. 3(3-0) F,S. Study of sound production and phonological terminology. Daily conversational practice in classroom. Prose and poetry readings.

FLF 310 Advanced French Grammar. Pree: FLF 202. 3(3-0) F.S. Thorough and in-depth study of French syntax with extensive written practice. Required of French, majors. FLF 315 French Civilization and Culture. Pref: FLF 202. 3(3-0) F. Taught in French.

FLF 315 French Civilization and Culture_Dref; FLF 202.3(36)F. Taught in French. This course provides a background in Fjernch civilization and culture, through reading, discussion and presentation of the social, economic and political structures of France, along with its geography, history, music and art.

FLF 322 French Novel Before World War II. Preq: FLF 202. 3(3-0) F,S. Readings of French novelists from 1900 to 1940. Lectures, written and oral reports.

FLF 323 Contemporary French Novel. Preq: FLF 202. 3(3-0) F.S. Readings of French novelists from 1945 to the present. Lectures, written and oral reports.

FLF 324 Contemporary French Theater. Preq: FLF 202. 3(3-0) F.S. Representative plays with stress on ideas, philosophies, and trends in France and other countries.

FLF 350 Modern European Literary Criticism. Preq: Six hours of literature. 3(3-0) FS. A study of modern European literary criticism paralleling the major modern philosophical systems, as theoretical bases, and based on an examination of major French critics, as applied methods. These methods are applied to several texts by French authors covering various genes. Taught in English.

FLF 411 French Literature of the 17th Century. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) F,S. Analytical and critical study of writings of French Classicism. Lectures, written and oral reports.

FLF 412 French Literature of the 18th Century. Preq: CL. 3(3-0) F,S. Analytical and critical study of writings of the Age of Rationalism and Revolution. Lectures, written and oral reports, $accept = c_{1} + c_{2} + c_{3} + c_{4} + c_{5} + c_{5}$

reports $g_{00}^{(2)} = FLF_{40} = 3 \times d_{10} + \frac{1}{3} + \frac{1}{3}$

major program. PIF 492 Special Topics in French Studies Pred Consent of department. 3(3-0) F.S. A. Concentrated study of a special period, a sub-or genre, to be determined as needed in the major program. Jurice 4 - 4/1 8/18

FOR GRADUATE CERTIFICATION This course does not carry undergraduate credit.

FLF 401 French for Graduate Students. 3(3-0) F. Designed to prepare students for graduate certification, this course will introduce students to basic vocabulary and structures. Frequent practice in translation. Certification is granted on satisfactory completion of the course.

GERMAN

X FLG 101 Elementary German 1. 3(3-0) F.S. The first in a four-course sequence intended to teach the student to understand, speak, read and write everyday German. Emphasis on speaking and understanding with additional reading of cultural materials. Intensive practice in the language lab.

FLG 102 Elementary German II. Preq: FLG 101. 3(3-0) F.S. Strong emphasis is placed on understanding and speaking, but increasing attention is given to syntax and vocabulary building.

★ FLG 201 Intermediate German I. Preq: FLG 102. 3(3-0) F.S. The third of four consecutive courses. Intensive conversational drill to build the students' ability to understand and speak everyday German. Supplementary readings in German literature. FLG 105 & Alexandrawy & Kornar I Counstanditors (1-0)9/14/78 eff. 1/79

FLG 103 Elementary Bernar I Conversation (1-0) - 1/14/18 eff 1/19 244 FLG 104 Elementary Bernarott Conversation 1(1-3) 9/14/18 eff 1/19 FLG 210 Suman Practicum I 3(3-0) 6/21/78 of 1/79 FLG 211 Suman Practicum II 2(3-0) 6/21/78 of 8/79 FLG 212 Derman Practicum II 2(3-0) 6/21/78 of 1/79

FLG 202 Intermediate German II. Preq: FLG 201. 3(3-0) F.S. Last of four sequential courses. Continued use of everyday spoken German but greater emphasis on reading and writing. FLG 254 The Novelle From Goethe to the First World War. Freq: FLG 102. 3(3-0) F.S. Line for the second secon

FLG 254 The Novelle From Goethe to the First World War, *Medi*, 'FLC' 102' 33(-30 F, S.') Study of a major form of German prose fiction from Goethe to Thomas Mann. Class conducted in English with readings in German and in English translation. FLG 255 TC/TGREPC-transformed The The Total State State

FLG 253 TOTALE CARLS (Contract Of Contract Of Contract

FLG 301 Survey of German Literature: Middle Ages to 1800. Preq: FLG 202. 3(3-0) F.S. Readings of representative works with analytical and critical emphasis. Lectures, class discussions, papers.

FLG 302 Survey of German Literature: 1800 to World War I. Preq: FLG 202. 3(3-0) F.S. Readings of significant authors, including the Romantic, Realist and Impressionist periods.

FLG 309 Advanced German Conversation and Phonetics. Preq: FLG 202. 3(3-0) F.S. Intensive conversational practice in class and language laboratory based on current topics, and a study of sound production and linguistic terminology.

FLG 310 Advanced German Syntax and Composition. Preq: FLG 322 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F. A study of advanced points in German syntax not normally studied in depth during the two years of beginning and intermediate courses. Students write controlled exercises and assigned and free compositions. Includes a bibliographical practicum.

FLG 322 Major German Modern Writers. Preq: FLG 202. 3(3-0) F. A study of major authors of the 20th century whose reputation was established prior to World War II, including Hauptman, Schnitzler, Hofmannstahl, Hesse, Mann, Kafka, Brecht.

FLG 323 Contemporary German Literature. Preq: FLG 202. 3(3-0) S. A study of German-speaking authors whose reputation has been established since the Second World War and those whose works are now gaining attention.

GRADUATE CERTIFICATION

This course does not carry undergraduate credit.

FLG 401 German for Graduate Students. Not open to undergrads. 3(3-0) F. Designet to prepare students for graduate estilication, this course will introduce students to basic vocabulary and structure. Completion of the course will certify the student's reading $M_{\rm conv}$ edge, $L_{\rm tot}$, $L_{\rm tot}$, $L_{\rm tot}$, $M_{\rm conv}$, M_{\rm

ROWERSE BLEMENTARY BULLERAL HEARD I 250 3/9/17 of 3/77 TALLAN FLH 103 ERMENTARY BULLERAL HEARDUNT 350 3/9/177 of 1/78

FLI 101 Elementary Italian I. 3(3-0) F.S. Concentrating on listening and speaking, this course begins the development of a balanced foundation on all four language skills. Idiomatic, veryday Italian is emphasized. Class and laboratory practice, written homework. FLI 102 Elementary Italian II. Preq: FLI 101. 3(3-0) F.S. Emphasis mainly of acquisiton

of oral skills through class practice and use of audio aids. Readings of simple Italian prose.

FLI 201 Intermediate Italian I. Preq: FLI 102, 3(3-0) F.S. The third of four consecutive courses. Its principal aim is to teach everyday, idiomatic Italian. Selected readings from contemporary Italian authors.

FLI 202 Intermediate Italian II. Preq: FLI 201. 3(3-0) F.S. Study of more advanced aspects of Italian, completing the learning of the foundation of the language. Readings from contemporary Italian authors; practice in intermediate composition.

PORTUGUESE

FLP 105 Elementary Intensive Portuguese. 6(6-0) F. Intensive introduction to Brazilian Portuguese, with emphasis on the speaking and listening skills.

FLP 205 Intermediate Intensive Portuguese. Prog. FLP 105. 6(6-0) S. Intensive study of Brazilian Portuguese on the intermediate level with refinement of the listening and speaking skills and introduction of the reading and writing skills.

· FLP 301 Internetiate Portuguese. I 2 3-0) 13/6/17 4/ 1/28 FLH (R) 21 Internetiate Biblical Melsew I 2(3-0) 2/08/78 4/ 2/78 ▲ FLS 105 denentary Acting Spinich 6(6-0) of \$177 \$477 FLS 205 entermediate Intensive Spinich 6(6-0) of \$177 \$355.

RUSSIAN

FLR 101 Elementary Russian I. 3(3-0) F,S. The first of four sequential courses. Students

- are introduced to the basic language skills: understanding, speaking, reading and writing. Initial emphasis is on the two first, or oral, skills. Class and laboratory practice; written assignments.
- SFLR 102 Elementary Russian II. Preq: FLR 101. 3(3-0) F.S. Main emphasis on acquisition of basic oral skills, with complementary reading and writing exercises. Class and laboratory practice; written assignments.

FLR 201 Intermediate Russian I. Preq: FLR 102. 3(3-0) F.S. The learning of basic skills

is continued. More emphasis than previously will be given to writing, but conversational practice is essential. Readings in Russian prose of intermediate level. Class and laboratory practice; written assignments.

FLR 202 Intermediate Russian II. Preq: FLR 201. 3(3-0) F.S. Study of more advanced aspects of Russian syntax through reading of prose of Russian writers. Continued attention to conversational practice and vocabulary building.

FLR 303 Russian Literature in Translation I. 3(3-0) F.S. This course offers an introduction to Russian writers of the 19th century, such as Turgenev, Gogol, Lermontov, Pushkin, Dostoevsky, Tolstoy. Class conducted in English.

FLR 304 Russian Literature in Translation II. 3(3-0) F.S. An introduction to Russian writers of the 20th century: Gorky, Pasternak, Solzhenitzyn, Babel, Sholokov, Maiakovsky, etc. Class conducted in English.

SPANISH

FLS 101 Elementary Spanish I. 3(3-0) F.S. Concentrating on listening and speaking, this course begins the development of a balanced foundation in all four language skills. Idiomatic, everyday Spanish is emphasized. Class practice, laboratory and written homework.

FLS 102 Elementary Spanish II. Preq: FLS 101. 3(3-0) F.S. This course expands use of Spanish through past tenses, regular and irregular, and various morphological and syntactical aspects. Emphasis on oral skills. Written work and laboratory practice assigned daily.

FLS 201 Intermediate Spanish I. Preg: FLS 102. 3(3-0) F.S. The third of four consecutive q courses. As with 101 and 102, its amin is minuity to teach idomatic, spoken Spanish. Reading and writing skills receive greater attention than previously. Class practice, laboratory and written assignment.

FLS 202 Intermediate Spanish II. Preq: FLS 201. 3(3-0) F.S. Last of four sequential courses, completing the learning of the foundations of the language. Writing will receive greater attention.

FLS 203 Spanish Conversation. Preq: FLS 102 1(1-0) F,S,Sum. Practice in spoken Spanish. The student is required to actively use the language in a variety of situations and is encouraged to acquire a wide range of immediately practical words and expressions suitable for business or travel purposes. The course may be repeated to a maximum of three times for credit. Construction of the state of the state

TIS 22 The Theme of Desengano in Spanish Literature: Prog. FLS 102. 3(3-0) PS. Comprehensive study of theme of desengano in-iter different manifestations, mainly through the picaresque novel, baroque poetry and drama, Don Quixote, Unamuno and A. Machado. Course conducted in English with readings in Spanish and in English translation.

FLS 256 Alienation in the Modern Hispanic World. Preq: FLSMAC: 3(3-0) F.S. A study of cultural attitudes in the Hispanic countries through readings of selected Spanish and Spanish-American essays, novels and stories. Course conducted in English with readings in Spanish and in English translation.

FLS 301 Survey of Spanish Literature Through Golden Age. Prec: FLS 202, 3(3-0) F. Analysis of major literary works through 1700. The study will have two main projections: aesthetic, through consideration of elements of artistic creation, criticism and genres; cultural, in relating works to spatial and temporal circumstance.

FLS 302 Survey of Spanish Literature: 1700 to Present. Preq: FLS 202. 3(3-0) S. Introduction to the study of Spanish Neoclassicism, Romanticism, Realism, and subsequent literary production. Special attention to the quest for new values in contemporary literature.

FLS 104 Skrienton Spanish II Concessation (1-2) aff 4/1/8 eff 1/A 246 FLS 103 Slenenton Spanish I Concessation (1-2) aff 4/1/8 eff 1/A FLS 103 Slenenton Spanish I Concessation (1-2) Alit 18 eff 1/A

FLS 303 Latin American Literature I. Preq: FLS 202. 3(3-0) F. Survey of literary production in Spanish-American countries from pre-Hispanic to 1800. Special attention to the Baroque and the Romantic periods to 1800. Lectures, class discussions, papers.

FLS 304 Latin American Literature II. Preq: FLS 202. 3(3-0) S. Introduction to the study of American literature in the Spanish language from Modernism to Garcia Marquez. Lectures, class discussions, papers.

FLS 309 Spanish Phonetics and Advanced Conversation. Preq: FLS 202. 3(3-0) FS. Through discussions on relevant topics, class will concentrate on improving students' fluency in spoken Spanish. Study of main phenomena of sound production and relevant linguistic terminology.

FLS 310 Spanish Syntax and Composition. Preq: FLS 202. 3(3-0) F,S. A thorough study of the more advanced aspects of the grammar of the Spanish language, with extensive practice in writing. Lectures, discussion, compositions.

FLS 315 The Culture and Civilization of Spain and Portugal. Prey: FLS 302. 3(3-0) F. Taught in Spanniah. The study of the Derian Perinsula as a consorado sf ovilization from early times to the present. The emergence of Spain as a nation, the rise and fall of the Spanish Empire, the contemporary political situation in Spain and Portugal. Films, recordings, alides, and visiting speakers illustrate those cultural characteristics unique to the Derians.

FLS 316 The Culture and Civilization of Latin America. Preq: FLS 202. 3(3-0) S. Taught in Spanish. This course surveys the rich cultural traditions of Latin America. Through readings, slides, films, and recordings, the variety and complexity of the Latin Americans' cultural heritage is demonstrated.

FLS 323 Contemporary Spanish Literature. Prey: FLS 302. 3(3-0) F. An in-depth study of Spanish presenting from the Generation of 99 through the present. Special attention to post-Grill War authors such as Laforet, Cela, Goytisolo, etc. Lectures, discussions, term paper. Southand, Phone Holley, JMC 4-34, Jack Holley, Jack Holley, Classical Constraints, State Constraints, State Constraints, State definition of his role as knight errant, this course considers the works of Cervantes and related writers. The development of the powel as a genre is exemined as part of the question

of human personality and of its notal determinants in the Rensistance. FLS 404 DRAP With the total Rens Prov. (C. 63.0) Seated where the determinant of the mediculation of the Spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures discussion, term paper, and the spanish stage from Lope de Vega to the late 17th century. Lectures de Vega to the late 17th century de Vega to the late

FLS 491 Special Topics in Hispanic Studies. Preq: FLS 406, Sifer constelled of the definition of the ment. 3(3-0) F. A concentrated study of a special period, author or gene, to be determined as flat meeded in the major program.

needed in the major program. FIS 492 <u>SPAKUTCON</u> Hispanic Studies. Prec: <u>FIS 394</u> <u>SPAKUTCON</u> <u>A 10/10.0</u> <u>19</u>/75 ment. 3(3.0) A concentrated study of a special period, author or genre, to be determined as $\frac{4}{2}$ $\frac{4}{9}/8$.

GRADUATE CERTIFICATION

This course does not carry undergraduate credit.

FLS 401 Spanish for Graduate Students. Not open to undergrads. 3(3-0) F. Designed to prepare students for graduate certification, this course introduces students to basic vocabulary and structures. Frequent practice in translation. Certification is granted on satisfactory completion of the course.

Forestry

ecology of forest communities, tree structure and growth, and tree and stand response to treatments which are normal parts of forest management operations. Staff

FOR 210 Dendrology-Gymnosperms. Preq: BO 200. 2(1-2) S. Identification, relationships and distribution of gymnosperm trees, emphasizing characteristics of genera and higher taxonomic groups.

FOR 211 Dendrology-Angiosperms. Preq: BO 200. 2(1-2) F. Identification, relationships and distribution of angiosperm trees, emphasizing characteristics of genera and higher taxnomic groups. Staff

FOR (WPS) 219 Forest Economy and its Operation. Preq: EB 212 or 201. 3(2-2) F. Multiple use concept of forestry; economic principles underlying production; investment problems; factors which influence demand for forest products. Steensen

FOR 263 Dendrology. Summer camp. Preq: FOR 210, 211. 1(0-3) Sum. Identification of trees, shrubs and woody vines of the Piedmont and mountain regions of North Carolina, principally by bark, foliage, flowers and developing fruits.

FOR 264 Forest Protection. Summer camp. Preq: Jr. standing in FOR. 2(0-6) Sum. Identification and control of forest insects and diseases. Behavior of fire and the meteorological factors affecting fire behavior, suppression of a large simulated fire, including use of modern ground equipment, aircraft and communications systems. Staff

FOR 272 Forest Mensuration. 3(2-2) S. Scientific basis for the measurements and estimates required in forest resources management and goods and services derived from forest land. Includes theory of measurements, the required procedures, instrumentation and statistical prerequisites, with emphasis on sampling problems. Steensen

FOR (WPS) 273 Quantitative Methods in Forest Resources. Prec: Soph. standing 3(2-2) F.S. Problem solving techniques in forestry, wood technology, pulp and paper technology and recreation resources. Historical development of past techniques, assessment of present technology, and an evaluation of problem solving tools, including an introduction to computers.

computers. <u>http://dt/wil74_dt/wil74</u> FOR 274 Mapping and Mensuration.Summer camp. Prec: POR 272, 40:125 Sum. Use of surveying instruments and graphic methods in preparation of topographic and planimetric maps of forsetad areas. Measurement of height, diameter, hole form and age of trees. Study of stand density, growing afock levels and financial maturity. Stem analysis sampling and Jervis, Steensen

FOR 284 Utilization. Summer camp. Preq: Jr. standing in FOR. 1(0-3) Sum. Inspection of wood industries; expositions on manufacturing processes. Staff

FOR (PP) 318 Forest Pathology, 4(3-2) S. (See plant pathology, page 297.)

FOR 333 Air Photo Interpretation. Preq: Jr. standing. 3(2-3) S. Theory, principles and techniques of utilizing air photos as data sources for planning and management of renewable resources. Particular attention to stereoscopic identification and examination of the bioecological factors of terrain, plants, growing conditions, water, wildlife and the changes brought about by man's activities.

FOR 405 Forest Land Management, Prog: FOR 272, 452, 5(2-52) F. Management of forest lands for multiple benefits. Principles and techniques in regulating regeneration, species composition, growth and quality of woody vegetation; use of planting, seeding, cutting, herbicides and fire in vegetation management. Application of financial principles to decisions regarding investments in forest management.

FOR 406 Forest Land Inventory and Planning. Preq: FOR 405. 6(2-12) S. Applications of land management systems, including silviculture, protection, utilization and related problems in evaluation of assigned forest areas. Students complete a resource inventory and submit individual plans for management of the assigned tract. Bryant

FOR 411 Forest Tree Improvement. Preg: Junior or senior standing in forestry. 3(3-9) F. Emphasis is on the value and implementation of tree improvement in forest management. Study is made of genetics of forest trees, natural variation and evolution of plants, use of indigenous vs. exotic species, tree selection and propagation, seed orchard estabilisment and management, progeny testing, hardwood regeneration and management, site preparation, variation in wood properties and methods of maximizing fiber production. Kellison

Engineering Applications in forest Resources 6/2478 -11 8128 FOR (WPS) 423 Logging and Milling. 3(2-3) F. (See wood and paper science, page 326.)

FOR (WPS) 435 Systems Analysis in Forest Products. 3(3-0) S. (See wood and Daper 4.

science, page 222 FOR 452 / Myvics. Preq: BO 200, CH 103, PY 221 or 212, mathematics through calculus. *F* (33/95, Forest production can be increased by manipulating the physical environment, the genotype and plant competititon. The theoretical bases for these manipulations in applied ecology. Perry

FOR 462 Artifical Forestation. 2(1-2) S. Biology of seed production by forest trees; forest tree seed collection, extraction, storage and testing; biology of tree seedling growth; soil aspects of nursery management; forest nursery operation; soil aspects of site preparation. planting and direct seeding; reforestation operations. (Offered S 1978 and alt. years.)

Davey

FOR 472 Renewable Resource Management. Preq: A basic course in biology and economics: ir. or sr. standing. 3(3-0) S. Concepts and problems of coordinated use and management of renewable resources - soil, water, vegetation and fauna. Man as a biological factor interacting with other components of terestrial ecological systems, particularly forests and related communities. Consideration of interrelationships of forests, water, range-land, wildlife and outdoor recreation and their aesthetic and economic values. Inventory and management techniques and economic policies relating to renewable resources. (Not open to FOR majors.) Staff

FOR 491 Senior Problems in Forestry, Preq: Consent of department, Credits Arranged. Faculty-approved problems in management or technology. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

FOR 501 Forest Influences and Watershed Management. Preq: Advanced undergrad. or grad, standing, 3(3-0) F. The effects of vegetation on climate, water and soil, with applications of forest influences to management of forest land resources, including conservation and vield of water, stabilization of streamflow and soils, reduction of sedimentation and general improvement of the environment. Maki

FOR 512 Forest Economics. Preq: Basic course in economics. 3(3-0) S. The setting and functioning of the forest economy. Topics include: supply and demand of industrial forest products and timber raw material; competition and pricing in the forest industries; competitive advantage of major forest regions; optimum rotation decision and financial returns to forest management; problems of timber production on non-industrial woodlands; economic analysis of non-timber forest products. Holley

FOR 571 Advanced Forest Mensuration. Preq: FOR 272, ST 311. 3(2-2) S. The development of mathematical models to describe forest resources phenomena; criteria for evaluating the "goodness" of such models; and methods of data collection for use in the evaluation. Hafley

FOR 572 Conservation Policy Issues, Preq: Advanced undergrad, or grad, standing, 3(3-0) S. Analysis of attitudes of selected private groups and public agencies toward multiple resource development. Attention to trends in development of forest resource policies, timber management objectives, private industry activity in forest development, recreation and multiple use, education, research, watersheds, governmental activity, interaction in international forestry affairs and the role of professional foresters and related specialists in multiple use resource management. Lammi

FOR 591 Forestry Problems. Preq: Advanced undergrad. or grad. standing. Credits Arranged. Assigned or selected problems in silviculture, harvesting operations, lumber manufacturing, wood science, pulp and paper science, wood chemistry or forest manage-Staff ment.

FOR 599 Methods of Research in Forestry. Preq: Advanced undergrad. or grad. standing. Credits Arranged. Research procedures, problem analysis, working plan preparation, interpretation and presentation of results; evaluation of studies by forest research organizations; techniques and constraints in sample plots use. Staff

. .

Genetics

GN 301 Genetics in Human Affairs. 3(3-0) F.S. Fundamental principles of genetics presented at a level not requiring courses in biological sciences but sufficient for understanding the relation of genetics to society and technology. A survey of current knowledge of inheritance of human traits. McKenzie

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

GN 411 The Principles of Genetics. Preq: BS 100, Jr. standing. 3(3-0) F.S. An introductory course. The physical and chemical basis of inheritance; genes as functional and structural units of heredity and development; qualitative and quantitative aspects of genetics variation.

GN 412 Elementary Genetics Laboratory. Preq. or Coreq: GN 411. 1(0-2) F,S. Experiments and demonstrations provide an opportunity for practical experience in crossing and classifying a variety of genetic materials, particularly Drosophila.

Mettler, Graduate Assistants

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

GN 504 Human Genetics. Preq: GN 301 or 411, or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. The basic principles needed for an understanding of the genetics of man. Current knowledge and important areas of research in human genetics. Schaffer, McKenzie

GN 565 A.B.C.L Genetics I. Preq: GN 411 or equivalent. 1-4 F. Lectures in genetic principles presented as a series of fiv-week minicourse: CN 505A, guillative genetics; CN 505B, microbial and biochemical genetics; CN 505C, extogenetics. The laboratory, GN 505L, will involve experimental techniques in genetics, and will extend throughout the semester. Majors and minors must enroll for the entire series. Others may enroll for specific minicourses, and attend first lecture of semester for schedule. Staff

GN 565 A,B,C,L Genetics II. Preg: GN 411 or equivalent. 1-4.S. Lectures in genetic principles presented as a series of free-week minicourses: GN 5064, Avevlopmental genetics; GN 506E, outantitative genetics; GN 506C, oppulation genetics. The laboratory, GN 506L, will involve experimental techniques in genetics and will extend throughout the semester. Majors and minors must enroll for the entire series. Others may enroll for specific minicourses, and attend first letture of semester for schedule.

GN (ANS) 508 Genetics of Animal Improvement. 3(3-0) S. (See animal science, page 189.)

GN (PO) 520 Poultry Breeding. 3(2-2) F. (See poultry science, page 302.)

GN (ZO) 532 Biological Effects of Radiations. Preq: BS 100 or GN 301 or CI. 3(3-0) S. Qualitative and quantitative effects of radiations (other than the visible spectrum) on biological systems, to include both morphological and physiological aspects in a consideration of genetics, cytology, histology, and morphogenesis. Grosek

GN (ZO) 540 Evolution. Preq: Nine credits in biological sciences. 3(3-0) F. The facts and theories of evolution in plants and animals. The causes and consequences of organic diversity.

GN (CS, HS) 541 Plant Breeding Methods. 3(3-0) F. (See crop science, page 210.)

GN (CS, HS) 542 Plant Breeding Field Procedures. 2(0-4) Sum. (See crop science, page 210.)

GN (CS) 545 Origin and Evolution of Cultivated Plants. 2(2-0) S. (See crop science, page 210.)

GN (20) 550 Experimental Evolution. Prog: CN 506 or CL 3(3-0) F. Processes examined at the inter- and inter-population levels. A review of the results from experimental population studies and analyses of natural populations concerning variation patterns and adaptation, natural selection, polymorphism, hybridization, introgression, population breeding structure, isolating mechanisms, etc., is made and interpreted in relation to Darwinian and modern concepts of the origin of species. (Offered 1975-76 and al., years.) Staff

GN (BCH, MB) 561 Biochemical and Microbial Genetics. Preq: BCH 351 or 551, GN GU 560 Molecular Heradico 3(3-0) 5/3/177 uff. 8/78

- 111 or 505, MB 401 or equivalent. 3(30) S. The development of the fields of biochemical genetics and microbial genetics and an concepts current used in research. Lectures and discussions of current research publications. Armstrong 64 450 Microbian Armstrong 53 and 51 17 41 17 77 16 17 77 16 17 77 16 17 77 16 17 77
- ht GY 101 Ceneral Physical Geology. Credit may not be considered for both GY 101 and 120. 3(3-0) FS. Systematic consideration of processes operating on and below the earth's surface and the resulting features of landscape, earth structures, and earth materials. Occurrences and vilitization, and below the earth's surface and the resulting features of landscape, earth structures, and earth materials. Occurrences and utilization of the earth's physical resources. Recommended that GY 110 be taken concourrently.
- GY 110 Physical Geology Laboratory. Coreq: GY 101 or 120. 1(0-2) F,S. The common rock forming minerals, the common rocks, topographic maps, geological structures and geologic maps. Field trips.

GY 120 Elements of Physical Geology. Credit may not be obtained for both GY 101 and 120. 2(2-0) F.S. Basic principles of physical geology. Major earth processes, principal geologic features, earth materials, and their interrelationships. Primarily intended for majors in disciplines requiring a minimum practical working knowledge of geology. Recommended that GY 100 be taken coorugrandly. $A_{\rm eff}(x) = A_{\rm eff}(x) = A_{\rm eff}(x) = A_{\rm eff}(x)$

(1) 10 Performing opcumment, CL 200 Performing the second second

GY 323 Paleontology. Preq: GY 222. 3(2-3) F. Fossil life forms, with emphasis on classification and structure of the invertebrate animals and their application to problems of correlation of strata. Lecture, laboratories and field trips.

GY 330 Crystallography and Mineralogy. Core; GY 101 or 120, 3(2-3) F. The elements of morphological crystallography. Space lattices, crystal symmetry, systems and classes. Stereographic projection of common forms. Identification of minerals by crystallographic features, cleaves, fracture, luster, color, streak, hardness, specefic gravity, etc. Chemical composition, varieties, occurrence, associations, important localities and uses. Crystal structures of selected minerals.

GY 331 Optical Mineralogy and X-Ray Diffraction. Cores: GY 101 or 120. 4(2+4) 5. Techniques and underlying optical theory for identifying minerals with the polarizing microscope. Determination of index of refraction and birefringence; isotropic, uniaxial or biaxial character; optical sign and orientation. Adjunct apparatus for statistical and petrographic studies. Generation of x-rays, techniques and underlying theory for identifying by x-ray diffraction. $M(x, a) = \log_{10} k_{10} \frac{1}{1/2} \frac{1}{7}$

GY 400 Environmental Geology Preq: GY 101 or 120. 3(2.1) S. Man: effect upon and interaction with such processes as mass-wasting soil development, erosion, transport and deposition of sediments, surface waters, groundwater, volcanism and earthquakes. Environmental aspects of mineral and petroleum usage and waste disposal as affected by geologic processes and, materials, but the principles of geologic for the principles of geology, geophysica and geochemistry to the discovery and evaluation of the principles of geology, geophysics and geochemistry to the discovery and evaluation of the worked evaluation and development programs based on mineral deposits. Design of mineral exploration and development programs based on the only of the second principle of the control of the order of the second principles of the second principle of the

Gy 433 Invertidiate Paliontology and Biosteationaphy 43-3) 3/2/78 3/4
Gy 490 Principles of Leophysics 3(3-0) of \$/77 0121/77 Gy 481 Principles of Leoma phology 3(3-3) of 1/19 6123/18

mineral formation and concentrations in well-known mining districts, especially those yielding ferrous, base and precious metals. Review of economic and technological factors governing the value of mineral deposits. Field trips.

GY 440 Igneosis and Metamorphic Petrology.-Prec: GY 331.4(3-3) F. Rocks that are formed at high temperatures and pressures by crystallization or iolidification of molten magma or by solid-state recrystallization of older rocks. Application of principles of phaserule chemistry, and of the results of modern high pressure-temperature laboratory research not and the results of the results of the results of the principal igneous and metamorphic rocks.

metamorphic rocks. GV 432 Sedimentary Petrology Correct (V 35, 4(35) St dentification, classification, peologic occurrences, origin and economic value of minerals, rocks and mineral deposits y formed by physical, chemical and biological processes at low temperatures and pressures at the and near the earth's surface. Hydrodynamics of sediment transport and deposition, settling vetoDites, and size sorting, chemical and biologication form aqueous solutions.

Principles of divisions of stratified terrains into natural units, correlation of strata, identification of depositional environments, and facies analysis.

GY 461 Engineering Geology. Preq: GY 101 or 120. 3(3-0) F. Applying geologic principles to engineering practice; analysis of geologic factors and processes affecting specific engineering projects. (Offered F 1977 and alt. years.)

GY 462 Field Geology. Preq: GY 351. 3(1-5) F. Methods of collecting geologic data and samples in the field. Introduction to the use of geologic surveying instruments. Basic geologic mapping. Preparation of geologic maps, cross sections, and geologic reports.

GY 465 Geologic Field Camp. Preg: GY 351, 440, 452 B. Sum. Sixtweeks summer field course. Field procedures and geologic instruments. Geological mapping of various geologic

د المالين ال مالين المالين المالين

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

GY 500 Regional Geology of North America. Prec; GY 101 or 120, sr. standing, 1-6. Field study of classic geologic localities and geomorphic processes not indigenous to North Carolina. Typical areas are New England and adjacent Canada, northern Mexico and southwestern United States, and the Pacific Northwest. Representative subjects include the Canadian Shield, Precambrian mineral deposits, the San Andreas fault, desert geomorphology, Grand Canyon stratigraphy, modern and ancient reefs, and glaciated volcances. Mineral, rock, and Rossi collecting. Student reports required.

GY 521 Introduction to Subsurface Well Evaluation. Preq: CH 103, GY 120. 3(2-3) F, Alt. yrs. Principles, uses and interpretation of commonly used wireline technique for strutural, lithologic and fluid evaluation of wells. Oriented towards petroleum reserve/evaluations.

GY 522 Petroleum Geology. Preq: GY 452. 3(3-0) S. Properties, origin, and modes of occurence of petroleum and natural gas. Geologic and economic features of the principal oil and gas fields, mainly in the United States. (Offered S 1978 and alt. years.)

GY 524 Continental Evolution. Preq: GY 222, 351, 440, 452. 3(3-0) F. The stratigraphic and tectonic events which have shaped the continents, with emphasis upon North America; field trips. (Offered F 198 and alt. years.)

GY 532 Ore Microscopy. Preg: GY 331, 3(0-6) F. The theory and technique of microscopic investigation of opaque ore minerals, ores and mill products produced by benefication of ores. Studies of compositions and textures of materials in polished surfaces are based on observations of optical and physical properties, etch reactions and microchemical tests. (Offered F 1071 and all, unreach to Composite the surface of the surface are based on observa-

1977 and all, pers 1, Alperia the Arthur 1975 205) GY 512 Michaeopter Petropres 1974 (A. 3(14) F. Systematic study by microscopic techniques of the constitution and origin of consolidated rocks. (Catillust ICLUSING 311/178 45 57 GY 55 Advanced Igneous Petrology, Prog. GY 440, 3(2-2) S. Physico-chemical principles related to igneous petrogenesis. General principles and specific prohems including the origin, differentiation and emplacement of magmas and the possible relationships of igneous processes to global tectonics. (Offered S 1977 and all, years.) (Offered S 1977 and all, years.) (GY 56 Advanced Metamorphic Petrology, Preg. GY 440, 3157. The predictions of all (1/37 GY 56 Advanced Metamorphic Petrology, Preg. GY 440, 3157. The predictions of all (1/37

GY 546 Advanced Metamorphic Petrology. Proc. GY 440. 3(3-5)'S. The full distribution of the state of the stat

GY 553 Applied Sedimentary Analysis. Preg: GY 452, ST 361, 3(2-2) F. Extension of GY 452, with emphasis on coarse grained detrial and chemical sedimentary rocks. Sampling of sedimentary population, critical study of assumptions underlying standard measurement techniques; treatment, testing and evaluation of edimentary data, spatiation to problems in sedimentaly org. (Offered, F 1978 and alt., years.) GY 561, editory of the sedimentary data application to problems 303. Fabric of large sedimentary basins in terms of the spatial distribution of component mavariability, and predictability; evolution of litho-genetic units; comparison with recent equivalent; fed trins.

GY 565 Hydrogeology, Preg: GY 452, 3(3-0) S. Occurrence and sources of surface and subsurface water. Relationships of surface water to subwrdrace water. Rock properties affecting infiltration, movement, lateral and vertical distribution, and quality of ground water. Determination of permebility, capedicy, specific yield, and other hydraulic characteristics of aquifiers. Principles of well design, legal aspects of water supplies. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.)

GY 567 Geochemistry, Preq: CH 331 or 433. 3(3-0) F. The quantitative distribution of elements in the earth's crust, the hydrosphere and the atmosphere. Application of the laws of chemical equilibrium and resultant chemical reactions to natural earth systems. Geochemical application of Eh-pH diagrams. Geochemical cycles. Isotype geochemistry.

Geochemical application of Energy distances versational system system system system and the system of the system o

GY 582 Quaternary Geology. Preq: GY-101 or 120, sr. standing. 3(3-0) F. Glaciology, glacial geology. Pleistocene stratigraphy, periglacial geomorphology; Quaternary volcanism, tectonism, and sea-level fluctuations; late Cenozoic climate changes; field trips. (Offered S 1977 and alt. years.)

GY 583 Photogeology. Preg: GY 101 or 120, 3(2-2) S. The steroscopic study of aerial photographs to obtain geologic information. The construction of bedrock and surficial geologic maps from aerial photographs. Aspects of remote sensing useful in geologic interpretation.

GY (MAS) 584 Marine Geology. Prep: GY 452, or 101 or 120 plus appropriate background. 3(3-0) S. Morphology, structure and origin of ocean basins with their diverse features and their relations to the continents. Physical and chemical properties of the oceans, sedimentation in the marine environment and near-shore features. The economic potential of mineral resources derived from oceanic areas. (Offered S 1978 and alt. years.)

GY 593 Advanced Topics in Geology. Preq: CI. 1-6 F.S. Special study of some advanced phases of prology. Cy 571 Rephysical Full Nuthods. 2 off 6/17 1/27/77

64 588 Regional Jectorice 3(3-0) 10/8/17 28/178 66 630 Delateronice 3(3-0) 10/8/17 26/

253

11 A298 Special Japico in History of ARt 3(3-0) =19/77 0/18/77 HA 203 History of American Act 3(3-0) of 1/80 opths

History

INTRODUCTORY COURSES: (200 level) Open to all students without prerequisite. Previous course work in any particular field of history is not necessary in order to take any introductory course. 4/ 8/78 HI 201 Western Civilization to 1300, 3(3-0) F.S. A survey from earliest times to the end of

- the medieval era, treating the major civilizations which contributed to the development of Western Civilization.
- HI 205 Western Civilization Since 1400, 3(3-0) F.S. A survey of Western Civilization from the Renaissance to the present.
- HI 207 The Ancient World to 180, A.D. 3(3-0) F.S. The ancient cultures of the Middle East and Graeco-Roman civilization, including Egyptian, Minoan, Mycenean, Greek, and Roman societies and cultures.
- # HI 208 The Middle Ages. 3(3-0) F,S. Medieval civilization as it emerged from the declining Roman Empire through its apogee in the 13th century. The transition from the classical to the medieval world, the impact of the Germanic influx, and the political, economic, and social institutions of the High Middle Ages.

HI 209 Renaissance to Waterloo 1300-1815. 3(3-0) F.S. A survey of all aspects of the period of transition from the medieval to the modern world. Includes the decline of medieval institutions, the Renaissance, the Reformation and Counter-Reformation, rise of Absolutism,

the English 17th-century revolution, the French Revolution and Napoleonic era-HI 210 Europe in the Nineteenth Lettury (2010) F.S. A study of the major political, economic and cultural developments in Europe from 1815 to World War I. HI 211 War, Revolution and Reconstruction Europe Since 1914 3(3) F.S. This course

will stress the political, economic and social development of Europe from World War I to the present. Emphasis will be placed on the problems of creating stable political institutions under the impact of two world wars, left- and right-wing revolutions, the withdrawal from overseas empires and technological and industrial growth.

HI 215 Latin America to 1826, 3(3-0) F.S. The origins and development of social, political, economic and religious institutions from pre-conquest times to the achievement of independence. The ancient American cultures; Spain and Portugal before 1492; the conquest and settlement: Spanish rule in theory and practice; economic life; the Church; land and labor; the African contribution; the Portugese in Brazil; the independence movements.

HI 216 Latin America Since 1826. 3(3-0) F,S. Social, political, economic and intellectual life in the 19th and 20th centuries. Major attention to Mexico, Argentina, Brazil, Peru and Cuba. Topics include the social structure of the new nations; 19th century liberalism; the force of tradition; relations with Europe and the United States; the Monroe Doctrine and U.S. intervention; economic change; caudillo rule; 20th century upheavals; the Mexican Revolution; Peron's Argentina; Castro and Latin America.

HI 233 The World in the 20th Century. 3(3-0) F.S. National and international problems in the Western and non-Western World, including institutions and ideas at the turn of the century, origins and effects of the First World War, the post-war challenge to Western democratic supremacy from within and without, the Second World War, and problems of the post-war period.

HI 241 United States to 1783. 3(3-0) F.S. The European background of American history; establishment of English colonies in America; colonial historical development; the conflict with England, the securing of independence and the establishment of independent government.

HI 242 United States 1783-1845. 3(3-0) F.S. Inauguration of the new nation; territorial expansion and the westward movement; growth of democracy and social reform; development of national feeling and sectional tensions.

HI 243 United States 1845-1914. 3(3-0) F,S. The coming of the Civil War; the war and the reconstruction; the rise of industrialism and the Populist and Progressive response; the emergence of the United States as a world power.

HI 244 United States, Since 1914, 3(3-0) F.S. The United States and the First World 141 221 In Introduction to Briefick thestory to 1698 32 3 States and 254 2 22 An Introduction to British distory Since 1688 23-0) \$1477 off th War; the society in the 1920's; the Great Depression and the New Deal; the Second World War and post-war international problems; the Truman and Eisenhower years; America in the 1960's and 1970's.

HI 263 Traditional East Asia: Prehistory to 1800. 3(3-0) Introduction to the civilizations of China, Japan and Korea prior to the penetration of Western institutions and ideas.

HI 264 Modern East Asia: 1800 to Present. 3(3-0) The western impact and the responses in China, Japan and the smaller nations of East and Southeast Asia.

HI 265 Introduction to South Asian Civilizations, 3(3-0) A general introduction to the traditional civilizations of South Asia using a broad cultural approach. Concentration is on religious and social institutions and values.

HI 266 Modern South Asia 1700 to Present. 3(3-0) Deals with the history of South Asia from the British conquest to the present. Emphasis is on the rise of nationalism and changes in society in India, Pakistan, and Bangladesh since independence.

HI 272 The Afro-American in America. 3(3-0) A brief consideration of his African background, and the particular role, experience and influence of the Afro-American at various stages in the development of the United States.

HI 281 Introduction to the History of Science and Technology. 3(3-0) An Introduction 1/1/77 to the study of the history of science and the history of technology; consideration of the basic methods and types of data used by historians in each field; examination of problems and schools of historical interpretation through selected case studies.

HI 298 Special Projects in History. 1-3 F,S. Utilized for guided research or experimental Staff classes at the soph. level.

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

NOTE: Prereauisite for 300 and 400 level courses: Three hours of history.

- THI 321 Ancient and Medieval Science. 3(3-0) F. Selected topics to examine how premodern "science" differed from the science that emerged after the "Scientific Revolution" of the 17th century. The relations of science to social and economic factors, technology, magic, and religion. Examples from pre-history, Mesopotamia, Egypt, China, India, Greece, Rome, Islam and the Medieval and Renaissance West. Sylla
- # HI 322 Rise of Modern Science. 3(3-0) F.S. The "Scientific Revolution" of the 16th and 17th centuries. Analysis of Newton's System. The origins of modern chemistry, geology and evolution theory. The radical revision of Newtonian theory in the 20th century. These developments are considered within the context of the great historical movements of their Mulholland, Sylla time

HI 341 Technology in History. (3-0) S. The role of technology in society from earliest times to the present. The achievements of technology and their impact on society as a whole are examined along with the social status, education, sources of support, and relationships to church and government of scientists and engineers in various periods. Mulholland

HI 351_English History (to 1688). 3(3-0) The evolution of the English constitution and they political, social and economic background of English cultural development.

Hi 343 U.S. Wibun History 1607- Present 3(3-0) of 2/7 Carlton, Downs HI 352 English History (since 1688). 3(3-0) The evolution of the English constitution and - iell the political, social, and economic background of English cultural development. Carlton, Downs Hi 365 The American West 3(3-0) 179 44 6/23/8 Carlton, Downs HI (EB) 370 The Rise of Industrialism. 3(3-0) F. (See economics and business, page 216.)

HI (EB) 371 Evolution of the American Economy. 3(3-0) F. (See economics and 2/20/78 bysiness, page 216.) HI 400 Civilization of the Ancient Near East, 3(34) The civilization of Mesopotamia and Egypt from earliest times to the fall of Babylon in 539 B.C. Sack HI 403 Ancient Greek Civilization. 3(3-0) The history of the Hellenes from the Minoan civilization through Alexander's legacy, with readings in Herodotus and Thucydides.Sack HI 404 Rome to 180 A.D. 3(3-0) Roman development from the Estruscans through Em-He 372 diro dimerican dictory 3(3-0) eff 8/77 1/17/77 W 315 History of the Crusadie: Conflict and article in 255 the medikenganes 2(3-0) clarter up 8/78 History of Wener in the United States 3(3-0) darts aff 8/78

Hi 5 73 Apo-Amelical History Suice 1865 3(3-0) aborto eff 1/19

porer Marcus Aurelius (180 A.D.). Examines through readings in Livy and Tacitus the great political achivement which saw Rome rise from a cattletown on the Tiber to the head of an Empire.

HI 406 From Roman Empire to Middle Ages. 3(-0) Using primarily translated Latin sources the course deals with the decline of Imperial Rome, and its succession by new Christion. Germanic, and Islamic civilizations. (Courted L. 3(-3) - 489)7, Riddle, Newby 14 57 Linkar Remarksance. 3(-4) Remarksance humanism, an educational Ideal and an awareness of man as the sole creator in the historical world, will be examined in its relationship to the Italian republics and princedoms of the 14th through the 16th Banker

HI 411 The Protestant and Catholic Reformation of the Sixteenth Century. 3(3-0) The conditions and criticisms which led to reform and the nature of the institutional and theological changes affected by the various churches and sects. Special attention to Luther and Calvin. Banker

HI 414 The Age of Absolutism. 3(3-0) Concentrates on the development of royal absolutism in 17th century Europe, the nature of the institutions which supported it, the particular cultural forms and patterns which it generated, and the reasons for its decline in the Bith century. Greenlaw

HI 415 Revolutionary Europe. 3(3-0) A broadly based analysis of Europe's first revolutionary era. The revolution in thought called the Enlightenment, the causes and character of the Revolution in France, the impact of these events in France and Europe.

FUT COLOR VIEW CONTRACTOR OF COLOR OF C

HI 418 Fascism in Germany and Italy, 1919-1945. 3(3-0) Hitler and Mussolini: Two aspects of European Fascism in the interwar period. Suval

HI 425 Tudor and Stuart England. 3(3.0) The permanent political crisis set into motion by the Reformation culminating in the English Civil War. Emphasis on certain key developments in social, political and economic life such as the development of a new concept of kingship, the growing independence of Parliament, the search for religious uniformity and the changing status of the aristocreary and gentry. $M_1 h_{ort} = Carlton$

une changing status of the anstocracy and gentry. Carlton HI 428 England-in the Age of the American Revolution. 313-01 English political, economic, social and imperial ideas and institutions between T68 and +1283 with emphasis on flow these affected and were affected by the War of the American Revolution. Downs

HI 429 Twentieth Century Britain. 3(3-0) British political, social and economic history since 1914, with reference to the effects of two world wars, the growth of the welfare state, British decline as a power, and the search for a new role in the world. Carlton

HI 430 Modern France. 3(3-0) The major trends since the downfall of Napoleon I with a short preliminary survey of the old regime and the revolutionary period 1789-1815. Cultural, economic, social and intellectual trends are stressed as well as the political. The ways in which France has been a seedbed for new movements in Europe. Brown

HI 432 Germany Since 1848. 3(3-0) German history from the revolutions of 1848 to the present, concentrating on problems of nationalism and political and social reform. Suval

HI 436 European Thought and Society, 1750-1900. 3(3-0) A study of major figures in European thought and letters since the Enlightenment and their influence on European and world culture, society and politics. Staff

HI 438 History of Russia to 1881. 3(3-0) F. The social, political, economic and cultural history of Kiev Rus., Muscovy and Imperial Russia through the emancipation of the serfs and the fundamental reforms that followed. Emphasis on internal developments; some attention to foreign policy. Wheeler

HI 439 History of Russia Since 1881. 3(3-0) S. The history of Russia and the Soviet Union 4: 4-24 England from the Celtz to 1485. 3(3-0) of 1/3/7 258 436 England in the 18th and 19th Centuries 3-3) at 6 3/77 from the great reforms of the 19th century to modern times, emphasizing political, religious, and cultural trends that underlie the development of the Russian state and society and the position of the U.S.S.R. in the world today. (Some attention to foreign policy with emphasis on Soviet period.) Wheeler

HI 441 The United States: The Colonial Period. 3(3-0) An intensive analysis of the English Colonization of the New World, the motives for settlement, the growth of political institutions, the development of imperial-colonial relations, the rise of slavery, the role of religion and ideas in colonial life, and the process of Americanization from 1606 to 000 state.

HI 442 The United States: Revolution to Constitution. 3(3-0) The conflict with Great Britain after 1763 leading to the declaring of independence; the war for American independence in its military and diplomatic aspects; the domestic problems; the foreign relations in the post-war years; the establishment of government in the new nation.

Constantin, Elliott

HI 443 The Age of Jefferson. 3(3-0) The political, social, economic, intellectual and diplomatic aspects of United States history from the adoption of the Constitution in 1789 through the second Madison administration. Establishment of the federal government; implementation of Hamilton's financial system; foreign affair during the Wars of the French Revolution; rise of political parties; triumph of the Jeffersonian Republicans; territorial expansion of the United States; War of 1812.

HI 444 The Age of Jackson, 1815-1850. 3(3-0) Political, social, cultural and economic developments from the Era of Good Peelings to the Compromise of 1850. Readings organized around four major interpretations of the period. King

HI 445 American Social Ideals and Institutions Before the Civil War, 3(3-0) F. I.n. vestigation in selected periods before the Civil War of the structure and role of the American family, organization of voluntary societies (such as reform groups) of professions and occupations and the development of social ideals and attitudes in both workaday and highbrow culture. Readings include diaries, letters and advice manuals. Scott

HI 446 Civil War and Reconstruction. 3(3-0) S. The period of sectional strife and war. Examination of the impact of the war on the United States and the efforts to reconstruct the South on a national basis. . Harris

HI 447 American Social Ideals and Institutions Since the Civil War. 3(3-0) S. Study of American social and cultural life since the Civil War and focusing on changes in the nature of social ties, in the institutions surrounding work, in sex roles and the function of the family, and in agencies of education and communication.

and in agencies of education and communication. HI 448 Populism_and Progressivism. 3(3:0). The two first important general reform movements in the United States during the jast 19th and early 20th centuries, the Zaprairar crussed — mit the Progressive movement, are examined in the Contest of the economics. Dilitics, society, and ethics of their time.

HI 450 The United States in Prosperity and Depression, 1919-1939. 3(3-0) F. The domestic history of the United States between the World Wars, emphasizing the social and political responses to economic, demographic, and organizational change. Collins

HI 452 Recent America. 3(3-0) Some of the major problems in American life since 1939. Hobbs

HI 454 U.S. Foreign Relations. 3(3-0) F. The origins of American foreign policy and the conduct of diplomacy in the era since the United States became a world power. Stresses complex array of personalities, ideas, institutions and forces involved in shaping and implementing policy. Beers

HI 455 Christianity and Its Critics in American History. 3(3-0) Analysis of major challenges to conventional or established belief and orthodoxy from Anne Hutchinson and Roger Williams to the age of Darwin. Concentration on the major intellectual debates about the foundations of traditional faith as well as on alterantives to Christianity and attempts to restate its claims. Constantin

HI 458 Significant Figures in 20th Century America. 3(3-0) The impact on American life in the 20th century of important people in fields of politics, war and peace, sports and various forms of communication. Hobbs HI 461 Civilization of the Old South. 3(3-0) The distinctive features of the Old South as part of the regional development of United States history. Consideration of colonial factors in the making of the South, development of the plantation system and Negro slavery. Southern social order, intellectual and cultural life, economic development, and rise of Southern Elliott, Crisp

HI 463 North Carolina to 1860. 3(3-0) F. North Carolina history from the earliest explorations through the 1850's. Elliott

HI 464 North Carolina Since 1860. 3(3-0) S. North Carolina history from the eve of the Civil War to the present. O'Brien

HI 465 The American West. 3(3-0) A history of the American frontier with emphasis on the trans-Mississipi West. The course surveys the cycles of exploration, conquest, and settlement of this region, giving special attention to the contracts and conflicts among the native American Indians and the various European cultures which penetrated the continent. This survey is supplemented by an examination of the Turner thesis and other theories of Western and frontier influence on the development of the United States. Crisp

HI 467 Modern Mexico. 3(3-0) F. Major developments in Mexican national life since 1821. The 19th century: the era of Santa Anna, the war with the United States, the Reform, the French intervention, and the dictatorship of Porfirio Diaz. The 1910 Revolution and the resulting transformation of Mexico's political, social and economic institutions. Reading Knowledge of Spanish helpful, but not required.

HI 469 20th Century Latin American Revolutions. 3(3-0) The variety of revolutionary changes in certain 20th century Latin American republics. Concentrates on Argentina, Bolivia, Peru and Cuba, but includes some other nations. Examines movements dedicated to the overthrow of traditional liberal institutions and their replacement by other political, social and economic systems. Beezley

HI 471 Revolutionary China. 3(3-0) The failure of traditional Chinese society to find means of accommodation with the West. The emergence of the revolutionary Communist state and society. Staff

HI 472 Modern Japan, 1850 to Present. 3(3-0) Japan's emergence as a nation and world power. Staff

HI 473 20th Century Asian Revolutionaries. 3(3-0) Use of psycho-historical techniques for the comparative study of the lives and works of great figures in 20th century Asia: Sun Yat-sen, Mao Tse-tung, Mohandas Gandhi and Jawarharlal Nerv.

HI 477 British Empire and Commonwealth. 3(3-0) The evolution of control selfgovernment.and the transformation of imperial relationships in the former British dependencies in Canada, the West Indies, Africa, Asia, and the Partific Islands. Downs Downs

HI 491 Seminar in History. 3(3-0) F.S. Open to srs. in history, other srs. and grad. students with departmental permission. Staff

HI 492 Seminar in History. 3(3-0) F.S. Open to srs. in history, other srs. and grad. students with departmental permission. Staff

HI 498 Special Topics in History. 1-6 F.S. Extensive readings on predetermined topics focused around a central theme. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

NOTE: Prerequisite for all history courses at the 500 and 600 level is six hours of advanced history or equivalent.

HI 515 High Middle Ages. 3(3-0) An analysis of medieval culture. Topics such as the revival of the Roman Empire, monastic and papal reform, the rise of universities, the evolution of representative bodies, the Gothic style, troubadour and goliardic poetry scholasticism, and the revival of Roman law. Riddle

HI 330 Era of the French Revolution and Napoleon. 30:00 Aspects of the French Revolution and the Napoleonic era which are gurrently subject to differing interpretations. 41: 532 England in the size of the Millian Viewardin of Software 41: 415 History of the Republic of South Africa, Rac, Class, 258 and Public Die Historical Pergection 3(3-0)



HI 532 - History of Great-Britain, 1820, 917 3(3-0) Great-Britain from the Regency of George IV to the outbreak of World-War I with emphasis on the most significant developments in constitutional, religious, and economics ideas and institutions. Downs

HI 535 History of International Relations Since 1870. 3(3-0) European diplomatic history and world international relations from the Franco-Prussian War through both World Wars up to the present. Emphasis on policies and attempts to solve international problems.

HI 545 The American Civil War. 3(3-0) F. Events that led to the disruption of the union and intensive study of the war, emphasizing non-military aspects. Only the major military campaigns are discussed. Harris

HI 548 Reconstruction of the American Union. 3(3-0) S. The difficulties involved in the restoration and readjustment of American society after the Civil War. Attention to social and economic conditions in the defeated South, military reconstruction and Republican ascendancy in the region. Harris

HI 548 The American Response to Industrialism. $3(3 \cdot 0)$ The industrialization of the American economy and efforts to deal with the ensuing transformation of American life through politics, social institutions and ideals, $\alpha \in A \cup A$ is the industrial of $\Delta \cup O$ Brien

through politics, social institutions and ideals, Applied Hittary, and Manuscripts, H Ht 351 Hittary and Principle's of the Administration of Archives and Manuscripts, H 3(3-0) F. The nature, importance and use of original manuscript resources; the history and evolution of written records, and the institutions administering them. Mitchell

HI 552 Application of Principles of Administration of Archives and Manuscripts. Preq: HI 551. 3(3-0) S. Internship training applies principles and practices of archival management. Mitchell

HI 561 U.S. Far Eastern Relations. 3(3-0) S. American expansion into the Pacific and involvement in Asian affairs. Both official diplomatic relations and unofficial contacts (by missionaries, educators, businessmen, and the like) which influenced Americans. Beers

HI 565 The History of Urban Life in the U.S., 1607-1865. 3(3-0) F. Designed to give the student an understanding of the historical background of today's urban problems.

King

HI 566 The History of Urban Life in the U.S., 1865-Present. 3(3-0) S. Designed to give the student an understanding of the historical background of today's urban problems. King

HI 572 History of Soviet Russia Since 1930. 3(3-0) An analysis of the domestic and foreign policies of the Soviet Union since 1930 with emphasis on the position of the Soviet Union in the world since 1945. Wheeler

HI 598 Special Topics in History. 1-6 F,S. Topics of interest to advanced students under faculty direction on a tutorial basis. Staff

Horticultural Science

HS 101 Plants for Home and Pleasure. 3(2-3) F,S. A general course concerned with the basic uses of plants and flowers in and around the home. Topics studied will be indoor plants, flower arranging, home landscaping, and flower, vegetable and fruit gardening. Kimmins

HS 201 Principles of Horticulture. 3(3-0) F,S. Basic principles of production, processing and utilization of fruit, vegetable, flower, and ornamental crops. The economic importance and distribution of horticultural enterprises. The roles of horticulture in world nutrition and food supply, improvement of environmental quality in the landscape, aesthetic values, and medicinal uses.

HS 211, 212 Ornamental Plants. Preq: BS 100. 3(1-5) F(211), S(212). Identification, distribution, growth characteristics, adaptation, and usage of ornamental trees, shrubs, vines, and herbaceous plants in the landscape.

HS 301 Plant Propagation. Preq: BS 100, or BO 200. 3(2-2) F,S. The principles, methods, and practices in seedage, cuttage, division, budding, grafting, and other methods of propagation. Influence of hereditary, environmental, and pathological variations on the plant products. HS 352 Landscape Design Presentation 2(1-2)4/5/77 all 8/77

HS 342 Landscape Horticulture. 3(2:3) F,S. Application of design principles to landscaping small properties and selecting and planting trees, shrubs, flowers, and lawn grasses. Students will work out detailed landscape plans. Field trips to homes and gardens. Staff

HS 411 Nursery Management. Preq: BS 100, SSC 200. 3(2-3) F.S. Principles and practices of production, management, and marketing of field grown and container-grown nursery plants. Field trips. Raulston

HS 414 Residential Landscaping. Preq: HS 211, 212, SSC 200. 4(2-6) F.S. Landscape planning and development of residential properties to create an aesthetic and functional composition to complement the home. Required completion of planning plans including design, plant lists, planting details, and technical specifications. Staff

HS 421 Tree Fruit Production. Preq: B5 100 or BO 200, SSC 200, HS 201, 3(2-3) F. HS 401 Tree fruit and adaptation, production and marking methods of the principal tree fruit and nut crops of the United States. Fundamental principles underlying perennial plant culture will be applied to the production of specific fruit crops with emphasis on the crops of commeters important. In Droll Cartara, χ_{C-O} by by the state of the transformation of the crops HS 422 Vergetable Production Freq: BS 100, SSC 200, 3(2-3) F. Therefin, fing frequencies distribution, boarded Pealousnibus, and principles of production and marketing of the marketing of the transformation of the tr

HS 412 Floriculture II. Preq: BS 100, SSC 200. 3(2-3) S. Cultural requirements and marketing procedures for floricultural crops. Acquaintance with these crops through classroom and laboratory experiences. Larson

HS 471 Arboriculture. Preq: BS 100, SSC 200. 3(2-3) S. Principles and practices for care and maintenance of ornamental trees and shrubs. Transplanting, fertilization, control of insects and diseases, bracing and cabling, and control of tree growth by chemical or pruning techniques.

HS 491 Senior Seminar in Horticultural Science. Preq: Consent of department. 1(1-0) F. Presentation of scientific articles, progress reports in research, and special problems in horticulture and related fields. Department Head

HS 495 Special Topics in Horticultural Science. 1-6 F,S. Study in one or more of the following: an intensive literature review, experimental investigation with instructor guidance, or new course development on a trial basis. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

HS (CS) 514 Principles and Methods in Weed Science. Preg: CS 414 or equivalent. 3(2-2) S. Losses caused by weeds, the ecology of weeds, biological control, basic concepts of weed management, herbicide-crop relationships and herbicide development. Introduction to greenhouse and bioassay techniques used in herbicide work and to field research techniques supplemented by laboratory and field exercises. Monaco

HS (FS) 521 Food Preservation. 3(2-3) F. (See food science, page 240.)

HS 531 Physiology of Landscape Plants. Preqs: BO 421 or Cl. 3(2-3) F. Designed to cover relationships of plants to landscape environments. Study of plant function, basic climatology and plant physiological principles involved in the selection, utilization and maintenance of physical landscape environments in exterior and interior landscape plantings. Raulston

HS (CS, GN) 541 Plant Breeding Methods. 3(3-0) F. (See crop science, page 210.)

HS (CS, GN) 542 Plant Breeding Field Procedures. 2(0-4) Sum. (See crop science, page 210.)

HS 552 Growth of Horticultural Plants. Preq: BO 421. 3(2-3) F. Exercises in tissue culture principles and techniques as they relate to horticulture. Emphasis on endogenous controls of plant growth and the role of growth regulating compounds in horticultural research and production. Graduate Staff

HS (FS) 562 Post-Harvest Physiology. Preq: BO 421. 3(3-0) S. Chemical and physiological changes that occur during handling, transportation, and storage which affect

the quality of horticultural crops. Preharvest and postharvest conditions which influence these changes. Graduate Staff

HS 599 Research Principles. Prec: CI. 1-6 F.S. Investigation of a horticultural problem under faculty direction. Practice in experimental techniques and procedures, critical review of literature and scientific writing. The problem may last one or two semesters with credits determined by the nature of the problem. A written report and final oral exam are Graduate Staff

Industrial Arts

IA 111 Introduction to Industrial Arts. 1(1-0) F.S. A basic course designed to orient the f student to the philosophy, objectives, and scope of industrial arts as related to teacher education and industrial employment. A study of the problems and opportunities in the profession. Staff

IA 113 Technical Drawing I. Credit will not be allowed for students who have credit in E 101. 3(1-4) F.S. This course covers theory and practice in the area of technical communication through the sketching and drafting media. The student will get practice in both sketching and instrument drawing in orthographic projection, pictorial drawing, sections, revolutions and shet metal development.

[4] A 115 Wood Processing I. 3(1-4) F,S,Sum. An introductory course in the design and construction of wood products. The uses of basic hand tools, basic woodworking machines, fasteners and finishes, and the nature of wood as a construction material are included.

Leeper

IA 122 Metal Technology I. 3(1-4) F,S,Sum. An introductory course in the basic design and construction of metal products. Sheet metals, bench metals, foundry, welding, turning, drilling, and cutting are included. Emphasis is upon the nature of the materials with respect to design and machining practices. Baker

IA 231 Industrial Arts Design. Preq: E 101 or IA 113; IA 115 and 112. 3(1-4) F,S. Principles of design, functional and aesthetic, as applicable to the creation of products in materials. Emphasis is on individual student experiences and expression. Troxler

IA 233 Metal Technology II. Preq: IA 122. 3(1-4) F.S. This course derives its content from the concepts of machining metals based on the five basic chip-removal metalworking arts of planing, turning, drilling, milling, and grinding. Baker

IA 246 Graphics Technology. Preq: High school technical drawing course. 3(1-4) F.S.Sum. An introductory course providing basic experiences in letterpress, offset printing, silk screen printing, photography, binding, and finishing. Leeper

IA 351 General Ceramics. 3(1-4) F,S,Sum. This course is designed to give the student an opportunity to work with ceramic materials as a medium of expression and to get experience in the basic manufacturing processes of the ceramic industry. Emphasis will be given to a study of the sources of clay, designing, forming, decorating, and firing of ceramic products. Troxler

IA 359 Electrical Technology I. Preq: MA 111, PY 212 or 221, 3(1-4) F.S.Sum. A beginning course in electricity-electronics with special emphasis upon understanding the basic concepts of the phenomena of electricity-electronics, technical vocabulary and symbols; the use of formulas in reasoning and computation; securing, organizing, and treatment of data; and the methodology of logical problem solving are stressed. Young

IA 360 Electrical Technology II. Preq: IA 359, 3(2-2) F.S. Continuation of electricityelectronics with special emphasis upon the application of electrical principles in consumer and industrial products. Each student is required to design, develop, and construct at least one product as a part of the laboratory experience. Fault analysis will be stressed. Young

IA 364 Wood Processing II. Preq: IA 115, 3(1-4) F.S. Advanced study of woods technology with emphasis on machine processes, materials, and techniques of furniture production. Student work will be concerned with problem-solving activities in design, construction and furniture finishing. Leeper

IA 368 Technical Drawing II. Preq: E 101 or IA 113. 3(1-4) F,S. The second course in a

two-course sequence to provide the industrial arts education student with the additional content and skill necessary to teach drawing courses with confidence and flexibility at the middle school or senior high school level. Troxler

IA 476 Power Technology. Preq: MA 111, PY 221. 3(1-4) F.S. Power technology is concerned with the development of an understanding of the principles of the creation, transfer and utilization of power. Special emphases are given to both physical concepts and application. Included are: electrical generators and motors, electrical controls, internal combustion engines, hydraulic systems and pneumatic systems. General analysis of faults and their corrections is included. Staff

IA 480 Modern Industries. Preq: Junior standing. 3(3-0) S. An overview of the function and organization of modern industry. Principles of work simplification, motion economy, processing and scheduling are reviewed. The effects of technological change on labor, management, and the consumer are considered. Attention is focused on contributions of technology to specific industrial processes in machining, forming and fabricating. Young

IA 490 Special Problems in Industrial Arts. Preq: Junior standing; CI. 6 max. F,S,Sum. This course enables the student to obtain additional competence in particular areas of industrial arts. The student is assigned an advisor who has special knowledge and skill in the area. The student is expected to define his special interest and to outline the procedures he will follow in meeting it. The advisor approves or asks for modification of the proposal, makes arrangements for laboratory time, and holds regular conferences with the student for pur-Staff poses of counsel, demonstration and evaluation.

IA 510 Design for Industrial Arts Teachers. Preo: Six hours drawing, IA 205 or equivalent. 3(2-2) Sum. New developments in design emphasizing the relationship of

IA (ED) 560 New Developments in Industrial Arts Education. Proc. Active Education Proc. Act cepts and new content based on the changes in technology. They will be required to reevaluate their programs considering new concepts and content. Staff

IA 590 Laboratory Problems in Industrial Arts. Preq: Sr. standing, CI. Maximum 6. Based on individual problems and designed for advanced majors in industrial arts education. An opportunity to broaden or intensify knowledge and abilities through investigation and research in metals, plastics or ceramics. Staff

IA 592 Special Problems in Industrial Arts. Preq: One term of student teaching or equivalent. Maximum 6. Purpose is to broaden the subject matter experiences in industrial arts. Problems involving experimentation, investigation and research in one or more industrial arts areas will be required. Staff

IA (ED) 595 Industrial Arts Workshop. Preq: One or more years of teaching experience. 3(3-0) Sum. For experienced teachers, administrators and supervisors of industrial arts to develop sound principles and practices for initiating, conducting, and evaluating programs. Enrollees will pool their knowledge and practical experiences and will do intensive research Staff work on individual and group programs.

Industrial Engineering

revised ex 8/18

IE 200 Introduction to Industrial Engineering . Introduction to industrial and management engineering practice and concepts, including activity planning and control, human performance, resource allocation, operations improvement, and management systems. Illustrations of such functions in manufacturing, commercial, government or service organizations. Site visits, discussions and problems which relate to the design and operation of integrated systems of humans, machines, information and materials. Problem analysis, logic and application of the computer. Staff

IE 241 Furniture Manufacturing Processes I. Preq: E 240. 3(3-0) S. Survey of furniture manufacturing technology, emphasizing equipment and its relationship to furniture product Clark engineering.

IE 301 Engineering Economy. Preq: MA 111. This course not open to students scheduling IE 311, 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Criteria and techniques for management and engineering decisions

in relation to economy of design, selection and operation. Effects of depreciation policies and machine replacement consideration. Problem solving and development of detailed project economy studies.

economy studies. IE 308 Control of Production and Service Systems. Preq: [Fedd., 37 srd., 45 srd., 17 (2) 15 An intensive study of the strategy for planning and control of production and service system. Taught from a total systems viewpoint, drawing on student's prior experience in statistics, information processing, and cost accounting. Topics include production organization, flow and inventory accumulation. Quality control as well as quantity control is stressed. Emphasis on applications.

IE 311 Engineering Economic Analysis. Prec: Soph. standing. 3(3-0) F.S. Engineering and managerial decision making. The theory of interest and its uses. Equivalent annual costs, present worths, internal rates of return, and benefit/cost ratios. Accounting deprecition and its tax effects. Economic lot size and similar cost minimization models. Sensitivity analysis. Cost dichotomies: fixed vs. variable, and incremental vs. sunk; use of accounting data, Replacement theory and economic life. Engineering examples. Bergad, Canada E 2011. Example: Cost and Cost E 2011. Sensitivity of the cost of

In year Dusiness Data Processing, Freq: Contact an entropy for programming, 5(50) Fr.5. Introduction to data processing principles and functions. Afalysis and representation of data flow, logic, and procedures. Development of computer-based business applications; processing modes and controls; administrative methods and procedures. Llewellyn

IF 328 Manufacturing Processes. Preg: MAT 201. 3(2-3) F.S. Manufacturing operations for mechanical component parts and assembled products emphasing: 1) capabilities and limitations of the various processes; 2) the concept of manufacturability, i.e. the interaction between product design, material, process, machine, man, and cost. These points illustrated experimentally.

IE 332 Motion and Time Study. Preq: ST 361.4(3-3) F.S. Principles and methodology of operation process charting; methods and analysis; motion and micromotion study; and manmachine relationships. Use of predetermined time data; time study procedures, including performance rating, determination of allowances based on workplace, and environmental factors; and applications of wage incentives. Blair

IE (PSV) 338 Human Factors in Equipment Design. Preq: PSV 337 or IE 332. 3(2:2) F. Methodology including equipment design, biomechanics, and accident study. Man's sensory, motor, and decision-making abilities are related to problems of systems design, operator efficiency, and safety as these involve displays, controls, work-place layout, and environmental stressors.

IE 340 Furniture Manufacturing Processes II. Preq: IE 241 and WPS 205. 4(2-6) F. Survey of technology, emphasizing sequence of operations, production rate and the integration of many types of equipment into a manufacturing system. Prak

IE 341 Furniture Plant Layout and Design.Preq: IE 340. 3(1-6) S. Problems in furniture manufacturing plant design; building structures, equipment location, space utilization, layout for operation and control, allied topics in power utilization light, heat, ventilation and safety. Myers

IE 343 Plant Layout and Materials Handling. Preq: IE 328, 332, 31(-4) F.S. Location and design of a production facility, considering factors affecting production and impact on environment and community. A major design project based on an operational situation. Includes market analysis; plant location, manufacturing process layout, and economic analysis.

IE 345 Principles of Upholstery. Preq: IE 241. 2(2-0) F,S. An examination of product function, frame design principles, upholstery constructions, material properties, and manufacturing processes. A study of the unique problems of upholstery merchandising, order processing, labor utilization, inventory control and costing. Clark

IE 346 Furniture Design and Construction. Preq: IE 340. 2(2-0) S. Selected topics. Emphasis is on panel construction, panel manufacturing and finishing methods and the application in knock down furniture construction (Offered in alt. years.) Prak

IE 351 Manufacturing Engineering. Preq: MAT 201. 3(2-3) F. Operations employed in the manufacture of mechanical component parts and assembled products with emphasis on: 1) capabilities and limitations of the various processes in practice; 2) the concept of manufacturability, i.e. the interaction between product design, material, process, machine, man and cost; and 3) the theories associated with these processes. Laboratory periods illustrate and verify points. Harder

IE 352 Work Analysis and Design. Preg: Course in mathematical statistics. 3(1-4) S. Work methods and production processas to improve operator effectiveness and reduce production costs. Techniques studies include those successfully applied in industry such as operation analysis, notion study, value engineering, predetermined time systems, time study and line balancing. The engineering approach to man-machine relationships, methods improvement, standardizing work procedures, and accurate measurement of labor content. Blair

IE 335 Introduction to Occupational Safety & Health. Prog: Soph. standing. 3(3-0) F.S. Provides a basic understanding of safety and health practices of contemporary concern to the plant manager, safety engineer, etc. Emphasizes the applications of human factors, biomechanics, work physiology, toxicology, staticis, and engineering in accident prevention and control. Specific instruments used in the measurements of safety and health problems.

IE 361 Deterministic Models in Industrial Engineering. Preg: MA 202. 3(3-0) F. Introduction to mathematical modeling, analysis techniques, and solution procedures applicable to decision-making problems in a deterministic environment. Methodologies covered are classical optimization, linear, and dynamic programming. Applications relate to problems in inventory control, production planning and scheduling, project planning, en resource allocation, transportation, and personnel assignment. Magazine, Nuttle

IE 371 Furniture Quality and Production Control. Preq: IE 321, 340; ST 361, 4(3.3) S. An introduction to statistical techniques applied to industrial problems. Control chart techniques, sampling plans, design of quality standards. Forecasting, inventory control, production planning and scheduling. Organization of quality control and production control. Examples from the furniture industry will be used throughout. Prak

IE 401 Stochastic Models in Industrial Engineering. Proc: An introductory course in probability and/or math atsitatics. 3(3:0) FS. Introduction to mathematical modeling, analysis, and solution procedures applicable to decision-making problems in an uncertain (sochastic) environment. Methodologies covered include dynamic programming, simulation. Markov chains, and classical optimization. Applications relate to problems such as investory outropt, waiting lines, and system reliability and matintability. Stidham

IE 402 Quantitative Methods and Optimization. Prez: IE 361. 3(3-0) F. Trastment of decision-making problem structures and quantitative methods beyond those covered in IE 361. Topics covered include linear programming, non-linear programming, integer programming, implicit enumeration, game theory, flow networks, and activity networks, presented from a problem solving orientation. Nuttle, Stitham

IE 403 Quantitative Methods Practicum. Preg: IE 361, 401. 3(1-2) S. Application of quantitative methods in industrial engineering to problems originating via case studies, site visits, and/or visits from practitioners. Emphasis on modeling or realistic decision-making problems with every attempt made to analyze and solve problems using quantitative techniques. When applicable, computer codes used as aid to solution. Communication of results of studies an integral part of the course.

IE 420 Manufacturing Controls. Preq: IE 301. 3(3-0) F.S. Theory and methodology for developing and maintaining profitable manufacturing operations. Development of principles and procedures for control of materials, manpower and costs. Special attention to production and inventory control, equipment utilization, wage classification and cost reduction Staff

IE 421 Information and Control Systems. Preq: Senior standing, course in computer programming. 3(1-4) FS. Investigation, analysis and development of integrated information processing systems, including management requirements, economic justification, and implementation approaches. Emphasis is on team projects which require analysis of management functions and specification of computer-based procedure design. Liewellyn

IE 432 Methods Engineering. Preq: IE 352. 3(2-3) S. Intensive study of methods analysis and work-design procedures used in manufacturing and service industries. Micro-motion 18 488 Auducion + Jourston Conved 1(30) 9/4/78 of \$/19 18 489 Faber Relations for Engineers 1(30) 5/10/78 of 1/79

study techniques and development of basic time data. Derivation of standard data and application to work load determination; use of the computer for setting time standards. Applications to assembly line balancing, machine tending assignments, and managerial controls of production operations studied through the use of real-world production problems in Staff

IE 440 Furniture Management Analysis. Prec: IE 341. 3(1-4) F. Economic decision making applied to the furniture industry. The selection of equipment, materials, methods and strategy, from several feasible alternatives is studied with the aid of actual case histories. Prak

IE 443 Quality Control. Preq: ST 361. 3(2-2) F.S.Sum. Statistical methods in quality control; control charts for variables and attributes; inspection sampling plans and procedures. Industrial applications. Prak

IE 432 Ergonomics. Proc. Senior standing. 3(2-2) F. Introduction to man-machineenvironment systems design and evaluation; applications to consumer products, tools, equipment, and the workplace. Overview of ergonomic research methodologies. Consideration of man's anatomical, physiological, and psychological capabilities and limitations as related to systems design and human performance. Use of anthropometric data in design. Display and control systems design. Effects of environmental stress upon work performance, stety, and health. Person, Ayoub

IE 433 Facilities Design. Preq: Sr. standing in IE. 3(1.4) F. Project of an industrial plant to be designed by small groups of students taking complete initiative and responsibility in procuring the information required by the realistic design for industrial enterprise. Charts of the facilities and a report justifying the design feasibility from the technical, economic, and environmental impact viewpoint produced by each group.

IE 454 Modeling of Man-Machine Systems. Prec: IE 401. 3(2:1) S. Design, improvement, and installation of man-machine systems with emphasis upon the integration of operations research, engineering economy, and ergonomics for the analysis and assessment of systems performance. Analysis of systems typically found in industry; health care and safety fields; and government. Ayoub

IE 470 Furniture Manufacturing Organization. Preq: IE 371. 2(2-0) F. The course is a summary of how management of a furniture company organizes for the most efficient combination of people, materials, machines and financial resources. The emphasis is on organization, interrelations.

IE 471 Furniture Manufacturing Organization Laboratory. Coreq: IE 470. 3(0-6) F. Senior "capstone" project requiring the design of a detailed organization structure and information systems for a furniture manufacturing situation. Lewell, Clark IE 495 Project Work in Industrial Engineering. Preq: Sr. standing. 26 F.St.Spechal In-

IE 495 Project Work in Industrial Engineering. Preq: Sr. standing. 28 F.57 spectral investigations and research related to furniture construction and processing, and other assigned problems. Staff

FOR GRADUATE AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

IE (OR, MA) 505 Mathematical Programming I. Preq: MA 405. 3(3-0) F,Sum. Mathematical methods applied to problems of planning, especially linear programming. Rigorous and complete development of the theoretical and computational aspects; discussion of applications. Staff

IE (OR) 509 Dynamic Programming. Preq: MA 405, ST 421. 3(3-0) S,Sum. Theory and computational aspects of dynamic programming and its application to sequential decision problems.

IE 511 Advanced Engineering Project Analysis. Pres; IE 311, ST 421, 3(3-0) F. Analysis of project economy models with certainty assumed; advantages and limitations of models, effects of income tax and depreciation methods. Risk analyses employing probability concepts; sensitivity studies and measures of utility. Settination techniques and use of accounting information, time series analysis and judgment factors. Planning and use of capital funds.

IE 515 Advanced Manufacturing Processes. Preq: IE 351 and EE 331 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F. The course examines manufacturing processes which involve chemical, electrochemical,

12 490 Spield Ippices in Inductival Engineering two monomials 16 490 Spield Ippices in Inductival Engineering two in 3-4/3/18 16 491 Engineering Economias (13-0) statist of 1/19 2001 1/1 16 495 Manufacturing Engineering (13-0) and 1/18 4/1 4/19 16 497 Indefinition Systemic (13-0) statist of 1/19

electrical thermo-electric and non-conventional mechanical, energy modes. Each process is investigated as to its underlying theory, state-of-the-art technology, interaction with the workpiece material, geometric capability and economics.

IE 517 Computer-Aided Manufacturing. Prez: IE 351 or equivalent and computer programming, 33-30. S. This course is concerned with the integration of the elements of production processes into a Computer Aided Manufacturing system (CAM). Students will generate programs for parts production in the APT language, for plotter verification, and for axis machining. The benefits of computer aided design and graphics in designing products for CAM are stressed. Industry case examples of machining, assembly and continuous process operations are studied.

IE 521 Management Decision and Control Systems. Prev: IE 421, CSC 421 or equivalent, 3(3-0) S. The problems and techniques required for systematic control of the production process and the business enterprise. Determination of control factors; collection and recording of data; and processing, evaluation and use of data. Illustrations of the applications and use of data processing equipment. Case problems.

1E (OR) 522 Organizational Systems Dynamics, Preg. ST 371, IE 421, 3(3-0) F. A study of the behavior of large cognizations as simulated on a large digital computer and driven by suitable exogenous inputs. Basic theory of feedback control of systems; methods of modeling for continuous simulation, including aspects of management policy. Projects cover study, modeling and simulation of industrial, business, political, social organizations and systems; methods of changing system behavior by modifying parameters and model structure. User the provide the systems control Michael Changing System behavior by modifying parameters and model structure. User the parameters and model structure. User the parameters and model is the system control Michael Likewijon. Likewijon. Likewijon. Likewijon. Likewijon. Likewijon. Systems and systems; with research transfer sized and simulations and systems; parameters and model structure. User the provide structure and the systems and the systems control. Michael Likewijon. Systems; parameters and model structure. User the provide structure and the systems; parameters and model structure. User the provide structure and the systems; parameters and model structure. User the provide structure and the systems; parameters and the systems; paramete

11 E 52³ **Investigy Control Michaels.** Prec ST 421, ST 515, OK 501. 3(3-0) S. Inventory (State policy with respect to rooter sized, minimum points and production schedules. Simple in-Outpatientory models, models with restrictions, price breaks, price changes, analysis of slowthe moving inventories. The smoothing problem in continuous manufacturing. Applications of a state of the smoothing programming. Alvarez

IE 525 Organizational Planning and Control. Preq: Three credit hours in operations management (such as EB 325, IE 308). 3(3-0) S. Organization theory and systems approaches to administrative functions. Human and social influences on management systems for planning and control of activity. Policy, structure and procedure related to industrial engineering activities. Effects of automation. (To be taught alt, years.)

IE (PSV) 540 Human Factora in Systems Design. Preq: IE (PSV) 330 or IE 452; Core; S 507 or 515. 3(3-0) S. Problems of the systems development cycle, including man-machine function allocation, military specifications, display-control compatibility, the personnel subsystem concept, and maintainability design. Man as an information processing nechanism. Pearson

years) 16 546 Advanced Quality Control. Pro: T 221, 313075. The statistical foundations of quality control and its economic implications. So in the statistical foundations of quality control and its economic implications. So in the statistical derivations are treated extensively with applications. So in the statistical derivative applied 16 547 Emperiaring Reliability. Proc. ST 421, 33303. Methodology including applied tion of discrete and continuous distribution models and statistical designs, reliability estimation, structure models, demonstration and designs, and growth models. Examples of

[30] tooh, structure models, demonstration and decisions, and growth models. Examples of [4] reliability evaluation and demonstration program. IE (OR) 561 Queues and Stochastic Service Systems. Preq: MA 421. 3(3-0) F. General

IE (OR) 561 Queues and Stochastic Service Systems. Preq: MA 421. 3(3-0) F. General concepts of stochastic processes. Poisson processes, Markov processes, and Renewal theory are used in the analysis of queues with varied parameters. Applications to engineering problems.

IE (CSC, OR, MA) 562 Advanced Topics in Computer Simulation. 3(3-0) S. (See computer science, page 207.)

266

12 621 Sitianeed Phelilens in Management Systems Expired by 1-4

IE (OR, MA) 586 Network Flows. Preq: IE (OR, MA) 505 or equivalent 3(3-0) S. Problems in the determination of the shortest chain, maximal flow, and minimal cost flow in networks. The relationship between network flows and linear programming: problems with nonlinear cost functions, multicommodity flows, and network synthesis. (Offered in alt. Staff years.) IE 591 Project Work. Preq: Grad. of Wistanding. 1.6 F.S.Sura. Investigation and report

on an assigned problem oriented to design and application issues. Staff

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

IE 542 Physiological Criteria in Work Measurement. 3(3-0) F.

IE 544 Occupational Biomechanics. 3(2-2) F.

IE (PSY) 593 Area Seminar in Ergonomics. 1(0-2) F.

12 699 Inductrial Engineering Research International Student Orientation

WISO 100 International Student Orientation. 0(1-0) F.S. Recommended for all foreign students new to the United States. Aims to acquaint them with the Raleigh community, American culture, University academic procedures and U. S. Government regulations.

Weaver

Landscape Architecture (See Design.)

Liberal Arts giats H5 cf 173 6/27/78 H2 29, Special Projects in Liberal Arts. 76 F.S. H4 (ALS) 430 International Seminar. 1(1-0) S. (See agriculture and life sciences, page

189.)

Marine Sciences

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MAS (OY) 200 Introduction to the Marine Environment. Preq: High school physics, chemistry, algebra, trigonometry and biology or equivalent. 3(3-0) F.S. The ocean as a part of our environment including interactions between atmosphere and ocean, ocean circulation, physical and chemical properties of sea water, marine geology and marine biology.

MAS (MAE) 471 Undersea Vehicle Design, 3(3-0) F.S. (See mechanical and aerospace engineering, page 275.)

MAS (CE, OY) 187 Physical Oceanography, 3(3-0) S. (See physical oceanography, page 3/15/78 293.)

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MAS (ZO) 529 Biological Oceanography. 3(3-0) F. (See zoology page 329.) 44 1/7 9 MAS (OY, CE) 541 Gravity Wave Theory I. Preq: 544 000 07 19 11. 3(3-0) S. Emphasis on basic mechanics of wave motions, mass transport induced by waves and various conservation laws with their applications in wave study 1/179 ملل 1/19 MAS (OY) 551 Ocean Circulation. Preq: 557, 303 or PY 411. 3(3-0) S. The mechanics of

ocean circulation with emphasis on various simple models of circulation systems. 41 478 MAS (CE) 581 Introduction to Principal Common and the 300 4778 and 478 MAS (CE) 581 Introduction to Oceanographic Engineering. 3(3-0) 5. (See civil engineering, page 203.)

MAS (GY) 584 Marine Geology. 3(3-0) S. (See geology, page 251.)

MAS 591, 592 Marine Sciences Seminar. 1(1-0) F.S. Seminar gives perspective in the field of oceanology: topics way. In order to obtain credit a student must delive a semijar. m AS (m & cu) 56 3 its phataca, 4 juid Marganaus 250 8 [97]77 m AS (m & cu) 66 3 diugnatica, stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m AS (m & cu) 66 3 diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m AS (m & cu) 60 3 diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m AS (m & cu) 6 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m AS (m & cu) 6 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m AS (m & cu) 6 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m AS (m & cu) 6 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 [9] diugnatica stophysical 4 juid (metalica) 350 8 [97]77 (m & cu) 7 665

m35(04) 560 Principles of Physical Oceanography 3(3-0) 12/8/17 2/ 3/77 m54 5/65 24 Physical Wyranics of Exchanics 5(3-0) 9/7/8 cf 1/28

Materials Engineering

MAT 200 Mechanical Properties of Structural Materials. Preq: CH 105 and the first course in ESM. 2(1-3) F.S. The dependence of mechanical properties of structural materials on macro., micro- and crystalline structure; control of structure through treatment. Staff

MAT 201 Structure and Properties of Engineering Materials. Preq: CH 105. 3(2-3) F.S. The fundamental physical principles governing the structure and constitution of metallic and nonmetallic materials of construction, and the relation of these principles to the control of properties.

MAT 301 Equilibrium and Rate Processes in Materials Science. Coreq: MAE 301. 3(2-2) F. Application of thermodynamic and kinetic principles to engineering materials in the liquid and solid states. Magor

MAT 302 Materials Processing. Preq: MAT 301. 3(3-0) S. Techniques for the processing of ceramic, metallic, and polymeric materials to control properties form, and appearance through considerations of thermal, chemical, mechanical, electrical, magnetic and nuclear energy. Both traditional and exotic processes are covered utilizing fundamental materials science and engineering science principles.

MAT 310 Physical Examination of Materials. Preq: MAT 320 or 200 or 201. 2(0-6) S. Experiments designed to demonstrate basic techniques in crystallography, x-ray diffraction, optical and electron microscopy, and thermal analysis. Staff

MAT 311 Ceramic Processing I. Preq: MAT 201. 4(3-3) F. The basic chemical and physical laws underlying the processes and behavior of diverse ceramic compositions in the sequential manufacturing operations required to produce ceramic materials with controlled properties. Staff

MAT 312 Ceramic Processing II. Preq: MAT 311. 3(3-0) S. Basic principles underlying the thermal processing of ceramics. Appropriate subject materials in basic and engineering sciences with particular reference to optaining desired microstructures the provide the subject of the science of th

MAT 320 Physical Principles in Materials Science 7, Preq: 1999, 3(3-0) P. Infroduct 77 tion to the fundamental physical concepts of ceramic, metallic, and polymeric materials. Relation between properties and structure.

The second property of the second sec

MAT 322 Phase Diagrams in Materials Engineering, Preq: Marchine, 2(2-0) 9. Appl(cations of thermodynamic projections to the construction and user of phase equilibrium diagrams in materials engineering systems. Emphasis is placed on the correlation of phase diagrams with microstructures. Staff

MAT 400 Metallic Materials in Engineering Design. Preq: MAT 200 or 201.3(3-0) F,S. Relationship of microstructure to the properties of materials. Control of microstructure to meet engineering design requirements. Moazed

MAT 417 Ceramie Subsystem Design. Prec: MAT 312. 3(2-3) S. Individual and team study involving the interdependence of plant layout, processes, equipment and materials in the economic design of engineering systems and subsystems. The interdependence of plant layout, processes, equipment and materials in the economic design of engineering systems and subsystems. Discussion of design principles, sources of data, creativity and economic analysis to encourage original solutions to engineering problems. Harrell

MAT 423 Materials Factors in Design L Preq: MAT 450. 3(1-6) S. Selection of materials for specific engineering applications. Manufacturing processes and their relation to product use. Austin

MAT 424 Materials Factors in Design II. Preq: MAT 423, 3(3-0) F or S. Selection of materials for specific engineering applications. Manufacturing processes and their relation to product use.

MAT 431 Physical Metallurgy I. Preq: MAT 321. 3(2.3) F. Alloy design; control of properties through microstructures; principles of heat treatment, strengthening mechanisms.

man and the second seco

!MAT 432 Physical Metallurgy II. Preq: MAT 431. 3(3-0) F.S. Alloy design; control of properties through microstructures; principles of heat treatment; strengthening mechanisms.

IMAT 435 Physical Ceramics I. Preq: MAT 321. 3(2-3) F. The physicochemical nature of :classical and nevyl discovered ceramic materials. The course emphasizes the thermodynamics, crystal structure, structural imperfections and non-stoichiometry of ceramic compounds coupled with binary and multiphase equilibria. Effects of these parameters on Davis Davis

[MAT 436 Physical Ceramics II. Preq: MAT 433. 3(2-3) S. The physicochemical nature of classical and newly discovered ceramic materials. The first course emphasizes the thermodynamics, crystal structure, structural imperfections and non-stoichiometry of ceramic compounds coupled with phase equilibria. The second course is a detailed study of the thermal, mechanical, electrical and electronic properties of ceramic materials. Davis

MAT 437 Introduction to the Vitreous State. Preq: MAT 301. 3(3-0) S. The formation, structure, physical and chemical modifications of vitreous systems. Practical industrial calculations and the fabrication of glass. Catalyzed nucleation and crystallization of glasses in relation to physical poroperties. Davis

MAT 450 Mechanical Properties of Materials. Preq: ESM 207, MAT 200 or 201 or 310. 3(2-3) F. Elastic, plastic, and fracture phenomena in solids including yielding, strain hardening, britle fracture, creep and fatigue. Staff

MAT 491 Materials Engineering Seminar. Preq: Sr. standing. 1(1-0) F,S. Literature survey of selected MAT topics. Oral and written reports and discussions. Staff

MAT 493, 494 Ceramic Field Exercises I, II. Preq: Sr. atanding. 10:03 F,S. Plant visitations, lectures by practicing ceramic engineers, reports on industrial organizations engaged in manufacture or use of ceramics. Discussions of professional organizations and ethics. Harrell

MAT 495 Materials Engineering Projects. Preq: Jr. or sr. standing. 1-6 F.S. Advanced engineering principles applied to a specific project dealing with metallurgy, materials or general experimental work. A seminar period is provided and a written report required. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNGRADUATES

. . .

MAT 500 Modern Concepts in Materials Science. Preq: MAT 321. 3(3-0) F. Applications of current theories such as crystal theory, continuum and quasi-continuum theories, phenomenological theories, etc., to the solution of materials problems. Staff

MAT 503 Ceramic Microscopy. Preq: GY 331. 3(2-3) F. Transmitted and reflected light techniques for the systematic study of ceramic materials and products. Staff

MAT 509. High Vacuum Technology. Preg: CH 433 or MAE 301.3(2.3) F.S. Properties of low-pressure gases and vapors. Production, maintenance and measurement of high vacuum; design, construction and operation of high vacuum high temperature facilities. Properties and reactions of materials which are processed, tested and/or utilized in high vacuum environments.

MAT 510 Structure of Crystalline Materials. Preq: MAT 411; Coreq: MAT 500. 3(3.0) F. The lattice structure of crystals, including group theory applications, reciprocal lattice concept and crystal structure as related to bonding. Staff

MAT 520 Theory and Structure of Materials. Preq: MAT 510. 3(3-0) S. Structure of liquids and crystalline and amorphous solids used in engineering systems. Crystallinity and thermal properties. Ionic crystals in ceramic systems. The metallic state and aloy behavior. Emphasis on the relation between fundamental materials parameters and engineering Staff

MAT 527 Refractories in Service. Preq: MAT 411. 3(3-0) S. The physical and chemical properties of the more important refractories in their environment in industrial and laboratory furnaces.

MAT 529 Properties of High Temperature Materials. Pres: MAT 201 and MAE 301. 3(30) S. Effects of temperature on the physical, mechanical and chemical properties of inorganic materials; relationships between microstructure and high temperature properties; applications of ceramics, metals and composites at elevated temperatures. Staff

269

MAT 530 Phase Transformations in Materials I. Preq: MAT 500. 3(3-0) S. Kinetic theory of transformations, nucleation theory, homogenous and heterogenous nucleation growth of crystals, epitaxial thin films. Moazed

MAT (MAE) 531 Materials Processing by Deformation 3(3-0) F. (See mechanical and aerospace engineering, page 275.) Bailey

MAT (MAE) 532 Fundamentals of Metal Machining Theory. 3(3-0) S. (See mechanical and aerospace engineering, page 275.) Bailey

MAT 533, 534 Advanced Ceramic Engineering Design I, II. Preq: MAT 417. 3(2-3) F.S. Analysis and design of ceramic products, processes and systems leading to original solutions of current industrial problems and the development of new concepts of manufacturing.

MAT 540 Glass Technology. Preq: MAT 437. 3(3-0) F. Fundamentals of glass manufacture including compositions, properties and application of the principal types of commercial glasses. Davis

MAT 541, 542 Principles of Corrosion I, II. Preq: MAT 201 or CH 431 or MAE 301, 3(2-3) F.S. Fundamentals of metallic corrosion and passivity. The electrochemical nature of corrosive attack, basic forms of corrosion, corrosion rate factors, methods of corrosion protection. Laboratory work. Staff

MAT 550 Dislocation Theory. Preq: MAT 450. 3(3-0) F. Structure, energetics, stress and strain fields, interactions and motion of dislocations in solids. Staff

MAT 556 Composite Materials. Preq: MAT 450. 3(3-0) F. Basic principles underlying composite materials properties as related to individual constituents properties and their interactions. Emphasis on the design of composite systems to yield desired combinations of properties. Properties. Provide the systems of the system o

MAT (NE) 562 Materials Problems in Nuclear Engineering. Preq: Advanced undergraduate standing. 3(3-0) F. Reactor design and operating considerations determined by materials properties. The interrelations among materials compatibility effects, corrosion effects and radiation effects in fission and fusion reactors. Staff

MAT (NE) 573 Computer Experiments in Materials and Nuclear Engineering. Preq: Advanced undergraduate standing. 3(3-0) F. How to design and use Monte Carlo and dynamical computer experiments. Beeler

MAT 595 Advanced Materials Experiments. Preq: Sr. or grad. standing. 1-3. Advanced engineering principles applied to a specific experimental project dealing with materials. A seminar period provided. Written report required. Staff

Mathematics

- MA 102 Analytic Geemetry and Calculus I. Prey: MA 111 or equivalent completed in high school. Credit in both MA 102 and MA 112 is not allowed. 4(3-2) F,S,Sum. First of three semsetrs of unified analytic geometry and calculus course. Functions and graphs, limits, derivatives of algebraic functions and applications, indefinite integral, definite integral and the fundamental theorem of calculus, areas and volumes, plane analytic geometry.
- MA 111 Algebra and Trigonometry, 4(3-2) F,S, Sum. Sets and logic, the real number system, polynomials, algebraic fractions, exponents and radicals, linear and quadratic equations, inequalities, functions and relations, logarithms, plane trigonometry. (Students in Engineering, Physical and Mathematical Science, Design, Argirolutural Engineering and Mathematics Education who are required to take this course will not receive credit hours for MA 111 toward graduation requirements).
- MA 112 Analytic Geometry and Calculus A. Prey: MA 111 or equiv. completed in high school. Credit in both MA 102 and MA 112 is not allowed 4(40°) FS, Sum. Limits and derivatives, techniques of differentiation, applications, injext derivatives, definite integral, applications, injext derivatives, definite integral, applications, integration techniques, multivariate calculus, partial derivatives, multiple integrals, examples and applications in biological and behavioral sciences.
- MA 114 Introduction to Finite Mathematics with Applications. Preq: MA 111 or equivalent completed in high school. 3(3-0) F,S, Sum. Introduction to symbolic logic; ele-
- MA 113 Introduction to Calculus 4(4-0) =>4/17 will str mA 100 Precedentus Irigonometry 2(2-0) status at str

mentary probability — probability measures, conditional probability, expected value; elementary matrix algebra; addition and multiplication, inverses, systems of linear equations. Markov chains; introduction to linear programming; applications in the behavioral, managerial, and biological sciences.

MA 115 Introduction to Contemporary Mathematics. Credit in MA 115 is not allowed if student has readit for MA 102, 111, 112 or 114. Credit toward graduation is not given for MA 115 in most curricula. 30:40: F,S. Sum. Basic skills are emphasized — addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division of fractions; rules of exponents; solving linear and quadratic equations; graphs; logarithms; "word" problems; right triangle trigonometry. Intervoven in the above topics is material of a less formal nature, indicating some of the recreational and useful aspects of mathematics.

MA 116 Topies in Contemporary Mathematics. Prev: MA 115 or equiv. completed in bight school. Credit in MA 116 is not allowed if student has credit for MA 102, 111, 120 er 114. 30-01 F.S.Sum. Primarily for Liberal Arts students. Instructors prepare a list of topics, or modules, from which each student chooses four to study for the semester. Examples of modules which are and/or have been offered include: the 4th Dimension, Numbers and Sets, Mathematics in Biology. Puzzles and Graphs, Cryptography, Mathematical Games, Mathematics in Finance, Mathematics in Music, Probability, Statistics, and Computing Machines.

MA 122 Mathematics of Finance. Preq: MA 111 or equivalent, or 115. 3(3-0) F, S, Sum. Simple and compound interest, annuities and their application to amortization and sinking fund problems, installment buying, calculation of premiums of life annuities and life insurance.

MA 127 Recreational Mathematics. Pres: MA 111 or 115 or equiv. completed in high school. 32,03.5. Requires only algebra and trigonometry, but student engages in new type of mathematical thought. Games and puzzles, tricks, geometric figures, model building, fallacies, paradoxes, curiosities, anedoxtes, conjectures, famous problems, mathematical humor and more. Mathematical treatments involve number theory, set theory, algebra, topology, combinatories, geometry, probability, analysis, computer science, math history.

MA 201 Analytic Geometry and Calculus II. Preq: MA 102. 4(4-0) F,S,Sum. Second of three semesters of unifed analytic geometry and calculus course. Applications of definite integral. Transcendental functions, methods of integration, polar coordinates, parametric equations, introduction to infinite series.

MA 202 Analytic Geometry and Calculus III. Preq: MA 201. 4(4-0) F,S,Sum. Third of three semesters of unified analytic geometry and calculus course. Brief introduction to determinants and matrices, vector functions, analytic geometry of three dimensions and partial differentiation, multiple integration, applications. Line integral and Green's Theorem.

MA 212 Analytic Geometry and Calculus B. Preq: MA 112. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Sequences, series, Taylor's Theorem, trigonometric functions, difference equations, differential equations, examples and applications in biological and behavioral sciences.

MA 214 Elementary Probability. Preg: MA 112 or 102, 3(3-0) F, S, Sum., Basic concepts, elementary counting procedures, conditional probability, discrete random variables, infinite sample spaces, continuous random variables, continuous time stochastic processes, examples and applications in biological and behavioral sciences.

MA 301 Applied Differential Equations I. Preq: MA 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. First order equations, applications, linear equations of higher order, applications to mechanical and electrical systems, series solutions, special functions, Laplace transforms.

MA 312 Introduction to Differential Equations. Preq: MA 201 (202 desirable). 3(3-0) F.S. First order differential equations, basic theory and applications of linear equations. Systems of linear equations, matrix methods, series solutions, Laplace transforms, existence and uniqueness.

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MA 401 Applied Differential Equations II. Preq: MA 301 or 312. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. The wave, heat and Laplace equations. Solutions by separation of variables and expansion in Fourier Series or other appropriate orthogonal sets. $m_{A} \ge 0^{4}$

271

MA 403 Introduction to Modern Algebra. Preq: One year of calculus. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Sets and mappings; equivalence relations; groups, homomorphisms, cosets. Cayley's Theorem, symmetric groups, quotient groups, rings, integral domains; Euclidean algorithms, polynominal rings; ideals, quotient rings.

MA 404 Affine and Projective Geometry. Preq: MA 403 and 405. 3(3-0) S. Introduction to geometry of Euclidean, affine and projective spaces with emphasis on important groups of symmetrics of these spaces.

MA 405 Introduction to Linear Algebra and Matrices. Prog: One year of calculus. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Linear equations, linear dependence and vector spaces, inner products, linear transformations and matrices, operations with matrices, determinants, eigenvalues and reduction of matrices to diagonal forms, introduction to quadratic forms, applications. (A special section, MA 405M, is given for mathematics majors.)

MA 408 Foundations of Euclidean Geometry. Preq: MA 403. 3(3-0) F. A critique of Euclid's Elements, incidence and order properties, congruence of triangles, absolute and non-Euclidean geometry, the parallel postulate, real numbers and geometry.

MA 410 Theory of Numbers, Preq: One year of calculus, 3(3-0) S. Concerned with investigation of arithmetic properties of the integers. Congruences, arithmetic functions, quadratic residues, the quadratic reciprocity Law of Gauss, primitive roots, diophantine equations, and algebraic murpher fields, $f_{1,2} = f_{2,2} = f_{2,2}$

MX 421" Inftbdüction to Probability. Preq: One year of calculus. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Axioms of probability, conditional probability, combinational analysis, random variables, expectation, simple stochastic processes.

MA 425 Mathematical Analysis I. MA 202 (403 desirable). 3(3-0) F. Real number system, functions and limits, topology on the real line, continuity, differential and integral calculus for functions of one variable. Infinite series.

MA 426 Mathematical Analysis II. Preq: MA 425 and 405. 3(3-0) S. Uniform convergence, calculus of several variables, topology in n-dimensions, limits, continuity, differentiability, implicit functions, multiple integrals, line and surface integrals.

MA (CSC) 427 Introduction to Numerical Analysis I. Prez: MA 301 or 312 and programming language proficiency. 3(3-0) F. Designed for undergraduate students in any department who wish knowledge of theory and practice of computational procedure using a digital computer. Approximation of functions by interpolating polynomials. Numerical differentiation and integration. Solution of systems of ordinary differential equations both initial value and boundary value problems. Computer applications and techniques stressed.

MA (CSC) 428 Introduction to Numerical Analysis II. Freq: MA 405 and programming language profelency. 3(3-0) S. Designed for students who wish knowledge of computational procedures using digital computers. Solution of linear and nonlinear equations. Matrices and eigenvalue calculations. Orthogonal polymonials and Gaussian quadrature. Curve fitting and function approximation by least squares. Smoothing formulas. Minimas approximations. CSC (MA) 427 is not a parenquisite for this course.

MA 40 Introduction to Applied Mathematics. Cores: MA 301 or 312 and 405. 3(3-0) S. Formulation of scientific problems in mathematics terms, interpolation and evaluation of the solution. Topics discussed chosen from problems in managerial, behavior and life sciences as well as physical, circles, as and a contract of the solution of the solution. Topics discussed chosen from problems in managerial, behavior and life sciences as well as physical, circles, as and the solution of the solution of the solution. Solution of the solution of the

MA 491 Reading in Honors Mathematics. Preq: Membership in honors program, consent of department. 2-6 F,S.

MA 493 Special Topics in Mathematics. Preq: Consent of department. 1-6 F,S. FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MA 501 Advanced Mathematics for Engineers and Scientists I. Preq: MA 301 or equiv. 3(3-0) F.Sum. Survey of mathematical methods for engineers and scientists. Ordinary differential equations and Green's functions; partial differential equations and separation of variables; special functions, Fourier series. Applications to engineering and science are stressed. This course cannot be taken for credit by mathematics majors.

MA 502 Advanced Mathematics for Engineers and Scientists II. Preq: MA 301 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S.Sum. Determinants and matrices; line and surface integrals, integral theorems; complex integrals and residues; distribution functions of probability. This course cannot be taken for credit by mathematics majors.

MA (IE, OR) 505 Mathematical Programming I. (See industrial engineering, page .) 3(3-0) F,Sum.

MA 511 Advanced Calculus I. Preq: MA 301 or 312. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Fundamental theorems on continuous functions, convergence theory of sequences, series and integrals; the Riemann integral.

MA 512 Advanced Calculus II. Preq: MA 301 or 312 (3-0) F,S,Sum. General theorems of partial differentiation; implicit function theorems, vector calculus in 3-space; line and surface integrals; classical integral theorems.

MA 513 Introduction to Complex Variables. Preq: MA 511 or 425. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Operations with complex numbers, derivatives, analytic functions, integrals, definitions and properties of elementary functions, multivalued functions, power series, residue theory and applications, conformal mapping.

MA 514 Methods of Applied Mathematics. Preq: MA 511 or 425. 3(3-0) S. Introduction to integral equations, the calculus of variations and difference equations.

MA 515 Linear Functional Analysis I. Preq: MA 426. 3(3-0) F. Metric spaces; Lebesgue measure and integration; L² and l⁰ spaces; Reizs-Fischer and Reizs representation theorems; normed linear spaces and Hilbert spaces.

MA 516 Linear Functional Analysis II. Preq: MA 515. 3(3:0) S. Basic theorems in Banach spaces, dual spaces, weak topologies; basic theorems in Hilbert spaces, and detailed theory of linear operators on Hilbert spaces; spectral theorem for self-adjoint completely continuous linear operators.

MA 517 Introduction to Topology. Preq: MA 426. 3(3-0) F.S. Sets and functions, metric spaces, topological spaces, compactness, separation, connectedness.

MA 518 Calculus on Manifolds. Preq: MA 426. 3(3-0) S. Calculus of several variables from a modern viewpoint. Differential and integral calculus of several variables, vector functions, integration on manifolds. Stokie's and Green's Theorems, vector analysis.

MA 520 Linear Algebra. Preq: MA 405. 3(3-0) F.S. Vector spaces, linear mappings and matrices, determinants, inner product spaces, bilinear and quadratic forms, canonical forms, spectral theorem.

MA 521 Fundamentals of Modern Algebra. Preq: MA 403 and 520. 3(3.0) S. Groups, normal subgroups, quotient groups, Cayley's Theorem, Sylov's Theorem. Rings, ideals and quotient rings, polynomial rings. Fields, extension fields, elements of Galois theory.

MA 523 Topics in Applied Mathematics. Cores: MA 515, 520, 3(3-0) F. Formulation of scientific problems in mathematical terms, interpretation and evaluation of the mathematical analysis of the resulting models. Problems in behavioral and biological sciences and in mechanics of discrete and continuous systems. Discussions of optimization and the calculus of variations.

MA 524 Mathematical Methods in the Physical Sciences I. Prey: MA 405, 512. 3(3:0) F. Green's functions and two point boundary value problems; elementary theory of distributions; generalized Green's functions. Finite and infinite dimensional inner product apaces; Hilbert spaces; completely continous operators; integral equations; the Fredholm alternative; eigenfunction expansions; applications to potential theory. Nonsingular and singular Sturm-Liouville problems; Weil's Theorem.

MA 525 Mathematical Methods in the Physical Sciences II. Pres: MA 524. 3(3-0) 5. Distribution theory in n-spaces: Fourier transforms; partial differential equations, generalized solutions, fundamental solutions. Cauchy problems, wave and heat equations, well-set problems. Laplace's equations, the Dirichlet and Neumann problems, integral equations of potential theory. Green's functions, eigenfunction expansions. MA (CSC) 529 Numerical Analysis L Preg: MA 511 or equivalent, MA 405, 3(3-0) F. For graduate and advanced undergraduate students who wish to learn the theory of numerical analysis of sytems of linear equations, solutions to nonlinear equations, interpolation theory, and divided differences. Understanding theory behind the various techniques and their error estimates. Illustrations of use and limitations of these methods on the computer.

MA (CSC) 530 Numerical Analysis II. Preq: MA (CSC) 529. 3(3-0) S. Continuation of CSC (MA) 529. Numerical integration, numerical solutions of ordinary differential equations, and numerical solutions of partial differential equations.

MA 532 Theory of Ordinary Differential Equations. Prey: MA 301 or 312, MA 405, advanced calculus, 3(3-0) S. Existence and uniqueness theorems, systems of linear equations, fundamental matrices, matrix exponential, series solutions, regular singular points; plane autonomous systems, stability theory.

MA 534 Introduction to Partial Differential Equations. Preq: MA 425 or MA 511, MA 501 or MA 312, 330-9 F. Theory of characteristics and classification of second order equations, existence, uniqueness and representation of solutions for the wave equation. Dirichlet and Neumann boundary-value problems for the Laplace equation, potential theory in two and higher dimensional domains, mean-value theorem and the maximum principle. Greens' identities, initial boundary-value problems for the equation and wave equation. Maximum principle of parabolic equation, method of eigenfunction expansions, Fourier series and Fourier transforms.

MA (CSC) 535 Theory of Sequential Machines. Preq: CSC 412 or grad. standing, 3(3-0) F, Sequential machine identification experiments. Finite-Memory machines. Special classes of machines. Decomposition of sequential machines. Linear sequential machines for the state machines.

MA (CSC) 537 Theory of Computability. Preq: CSC 412 or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. Turing Machines. Primitive recursion functions. The u-operator, u-recursive functions. Godel numbering. Equivalence of Turing Machines and u-recursion. Undecidable predicates. Universal Turing Machines. Other formulations of effective computability.

MA (ST) 541 Theory of Probability 1. Prog: MA 425 or 511. 3(3-0) F 5um. Axioms, combinatorial analysis, conditional probability, independence random variables, expectation, special discrete and continuous distributions, probability and moment generating functions, central limit theorem, laws of large numbers, branching processes, recurrent events, random walk.

MA (ST) 542 Introduction to Stochastic Processes. Preq: MA 405, 541. 3(3-0) S. (See statistics, page 000.) Markov chains and Markov processes, Polsson process, birth and death processes, queuing theory, renewal theory, stationary processes, Brownian motion.

MAT 545 Set Theory and Foundations of Mathematics. Preq: MA 403. 3(3-0) S. Logi and the axiomatic approach, the Zernelo-Frankle axioms and other systems, algebra of sets and order relations, equivalence of the Axiom of Choice, one-to-one correspondences, cardinal and ordinal numbers, the Continuum Hypothesis.

MA (PY) 555 Mathematical Introduction to Celestial Mechanics. Preq: One year of advanced calculus 3(3-0) F. Central orbits, N-body problems, 3-body problems, Hamilton-Jacobi theory, perturbation theory, applications to motion of celestial bodies.

MA (PY) 555 Orbital Mechanics. Preq: MA 301, 405, or knowledge of elementary mechanics and computer programming. 3(3-0) S. Keplerion motion, iterative solutions, numerical integration, differential corrections and space navigation, elements of probability, least squares, sequential estimation, Kalman fields.

MA (BMA, ST) 571 Biomathematics I. 3(3-0) F. (See biomathematics, page 195.)

MA (BMA, ST) 572 Biomathematics II. 3(3-0) S. (See biomathematics, page 195.)

MA 581 Special Topics. Preq: Consent of department. 1-6 F.S.

MA (CSC) 582 Special Topics in Numerical Solution of Linear Algebraic Equations. Preg: MA 465 or equivalent and a Novelege of computer programming, 3(3-0) S. A mathematical and numerical investigation of direct iterative and semi-iterative methods. Methods for the calculation of eigenvalues and eigenvectors of matrices. MA (CSC) 583 Special Topics in the Numerical Solution of Ordinary Differential Equations. Preg: Knowledge to the level of CSC 427. 3(3-0) S. Numerical methods for initial value problems including predictor-corrector, Runge-Kutta, hybrid and extrapolation methods; stiff systems; shooting methods for two point boundary value problems; weak, absolute and relative stability results.

MA (CSC) 584 Special Topics in the Numerical Solution of Partial Differential Equations. Pres: Knowledge to the level of CSC 427-428. 3(3-0) F. Numerical methods for the solutions of parabolic, elliptic, and hyperbolic partial differential equations including stability and convergence results.

MA (OR, CSC) 585 Graph Theory. Preq: MA 405. 3(3-0) F. (See operations research, page 287.)

MA (OR, IE) 586 Network Flows. Preq: MA (OR, IE) 505 or equiv. S. (See operations research, page 287.)

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

MA 507 Analysis for Secondary Teachers. 3(3-0).

MA 508 Geometry for Secondary Teachers. 3(3-0).

MA 509 Abstract Algebra for Secondary Teachers. 3(3-0).

MA 510 Selected Topics in Mathematics for Secondary Teachers. 3(3-0).

Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering

MAE 200 Mechanical Technology in Contemporary Society. 3(3-0). F.S. The role of mechanical and aerospace engineering in our present technological society with approaches used by engineers in solving problems. Topics include: power generation, modern flight, and transportation vehicles.

MAE 205 Energy: Sources, Uses and Conservation. Preq: Soph. standing. Cannot be taken as a technical elective by students in School of Engineering. 3(-30-J); S. Broad coverage of the field for concerned and energy conscious students. Sources both current and prospective, and the uses, limitations, and conservation of energy are considered from an individual as vall as an institutional point of view. (Technical hackground not required). MAE 216 Elements of Mechanical Engineering Prevel ESM 50, FY 208 or 202. (3(-3)) S.

MAE 216^{*} Elem**ömis of Mechanical Engineering**¹Prog² ESM 205, PY 208 or 202. 3(3-0) S. An introduction to mechanical engineering emphasizing the application and extension of chemistry, physics and mathematics to real engineering problems in analysis and design.

MAE 261 Aerospace Vehicle Performance. Preq: MA 201, PY 205. 3(3-0) S. Introduction to the problem of performance analysis in aerospace engineering. Aircraft performance in gliding, climbing, level and turning flight. Calculation of vehicle range and endurance. Simple orbital mechanics.

MAE 301 Engineering Thermodynamics I. Proc: MA 202, PY 208 or 202. 3(3-0) F.S. Sum. Introduction to the concept of energy and the laws governing the transfers and transformations of energy. Emphasis is placed on thermodynamic properties and the first and second law analysis of systems and control volumes. Integration of these concepts into the analysis of basic power and refrigeration cycles is also studied.

MAE 302 Engineering Thermodynamics II. Preq: MAE 301. 3(3-0) S. Emphasis on the application of basic principles to engineering problems with systems involving mixtures of ideal gases, psychrometrics, nonideal gases, chemical reactions, combustion, chemical equilibrium, cycle analysis and one-dimensional compressible flow.

MAE 303 Engineering Thermodynamics III. Preq: MAE 301. 3(3-0) S. For nonmechanical engineering jrs. Thermodynamics of mixtures; thermodynamics of fluid flow, heat transfer, vapor and gas cycles, and applications.

MAE 305 Mechanical Engineering Laboratory I. Coreg: MAE 301. [10-3] F.Sum. Introduction to the theory and practice of measurements and experimental data collection. The components of the generalized measurement system are studied and their effects on the final result evaluated. Basic methods of data analysis as well as basic instrumentation for sensing, conditioning and displaying experimental quantilities are covered.

MHE 200 Introduction to the Arophane and Its Operation of the Arophane and Its Operation I and Its Arophane and Its Arophane

MAE 306 Mechanical Engineering Laboratory II. Preq: MAE 305, EE 331. 10-33 S.Sum. Specific types of measurements. Students evaluate and compare different instrumentation for measuring the same physical quantity on the basis of cost, time required, accuracy, etc.

MAE 307 Energy and Energy Transformations. Preq: MA 201, PY 212. 3(3-0) F. Energy transformation as permitted by the First Law and limited by the Second Law. Properties of ideal gases and actual gases; properties of vapors. Vapor power cycles; vapor refrigerating cycles, gas cycles for internal combustion engines and gas turbines. Elements of heat transfer.

MAE 315 Dynamics of Machines. Preq: MAE 216, ESM 305, 3(3-0) S. A rational application of dynamics to the analysis of machines and mechanical devices to determine the motions resulting from applied loads and the forces and inputs required to produce specified motions.

MAE 316 Strength of Mechanical Components, Preq: ESM 205; Coreg: MAT 201, 33-0) F. Stress, strain and deformation analysis of mechanical components and their strength determination based on material behavior under static and dynamic operating conditions. Applications to basic machine components.

MAE 355 Aerodynamics I. Preq: MAE 261, MA 301. 4(3-3) F. Introductory concepts of perfect fluid theory and incompressible boundary layers with application to computing the aerodynamic characteristics of airfoils, wings and flight vehicle configurations.

MAE 356 Aerodynamics II. Preq: MAE 355, 301. 4(3-3) S. Concepts of thermodynamics, compressible fluid flow and compressible boundary layers with application to computing the aerodynamic characteristics of airfoils, wings and flight vehicles configurations at high speed.

MAE 355 Propulsion I. Preq: MAE 355, MAE 301. 3(3-0) S. One dimensional internal flow of compressible fluids, combustion and thermochemistry problems. Applications to airbreathing aircraft propulsion system.

MAE 371 Aerospace Vehicle Structures I. Preq: MAE 261, ESM 205. 3(3-0) F. Theory and concepts required for the analysis and design of flight vehicle structural members. Properties and selection of materials; methods of analysis for axial, torsional, flexural and transverse shear loadings of twicel flight structure members.

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MAE 401 Energy Conversion. Preq: MAE 302. 3(3-0) F/S. Principles of thermodynamics, fluid mechanics, heat transfer and combustion applied to power generation. Principles feasibility, and limitations of conventional and direct energy conversion methods are studied. The economics of energy conversion. Present and possible future energy sources.

MAE 402 Heat and Mass Transfer. Preq: MAE 302, MA 301. 3(3-0) F,S. The fundamental relationships of steady and transient heat transfer by conduction, convection, radiation and during changes of phase: mass transfer by diffusion and convection, simultaneous mass and heat transfer.

MAE 403 Air Conditioning. Prec: MAE 302. 3(3-0) F. Study of the fundamentals involved in the design of summer and winter air conditioning systems. Psychrometrics: load accluations; piping arrangements and sizing; duct layout and sizing; energy sources and disseminators; performance and selection of pumps and fans; temperature and humidity control.

MAE 404 Refrigeration. Preq: MAE 302. 3(3-0) S. Thermodynamic analysis of the vapor compression cycle, absorption refrigeration, optimization of multiple evaporator and multiple compressor systems; commercial refrigeration load calculations; desirable properties of refrigerants and brines, piping arrangement and sizing.

MAE 405 Mechanical Engineering Laboratory III. Prog: MAE 306. (10-3) F. The final undergraduate course in the mechanical laboratory sequence emphasizing the experimental investigation of measurement problems involving typical mechanical engineering equipment systems. Also included are statistical treatment of data, experiment planning, engineering report preparation, and experience in oral technical presentations.

MAE 407 Steam and Gas Turbines. Proc. MAE 302, ESM 303, or MAE 355, 3(3-0) S. mAE 406 Energy Conservation in Industry (2-3) = 10 475 276 Fundamental analysis of the theory and design of turbo-machinery flow passages; control and performance of turbomachinery; gas-turbine engine processes.

MAE 408 Internal Combustion Engine Fundamentals. Prog: MAE 302. 3(3-0) F. Fundamentals common to internal combusion engine cycles of operation. The Otto engine: carburetion, fuel distribution, flame and spark timing, and alitude effects; the Diesel engine; injection knock, combustion, precombustion and scavenging as applied to reciprocating and rotary engines.

MAE 409 Particulate Control in Industrial Atmospheric Pollution. Preg: MAE 2010 equivalent. 3(3-0) F. Combustion calculations and analysis of particulate emission and gases from industrial and utility power stations burning various types of fuel. State and Federal pollution codes, requirements for compliance and enforcement. Calculations and design of industrial equipment. Utilization of waste products.

MAE 411 Machine Component Design. Preq: MAE 315, 316. 3(3-0) F. Applying engineering and materials sciences to the analysis and design of machine components including fasteners, springs, bearings, gears, shafts, clutches, brakes, couplings, etc.

MAE 415 Mechanical Engineering Analysis. Preq: MAE 302, 315, 316, EE 331, 3(3-0) F. A logical method of problem solving through the integration of the physical sciences, engineering sciences and mathematics. Training in methods of analysis of real mechanical engineering problems.

MAE 416 Mechanical Engineering Design. Preq: MAE 415. 4(3-2) S. Applying engineering and materials sciences to the total design of mechanical engineering components and systems. Consideration and utilization of the design process including problem definition, solution synthesis, design analysis, optimization and prototype evaluation through design project activity.

MAE 422 Direct Energy Conversion. Freq: MAE 301, EE 202 or 332. 3(3-0) 8. Theory and application of direct energy conversion tends, including magnetohydrodynamic and electrogadynamic generators, fuel cells, and other methods of current interest. Thermodynamic analyses, device characteristics, and design considerations.

MAE 431 Thermodynamics of Fluid Flow. Preq: MAE 301, MA 301, ESM 303. 3(3-0) S. Application of one-dimensional compressible gas dynamics and perfect gas theory to analyze nozzle and diffuser flows, normal shocks, and constant-area frictional flows with and without heat transfer.

out heat transfer. MAE 43. Ortholptes of Automatic Configurations, Transient and steady state responses. Schulity analysis using rootlocus and frequency response techniques (Bod plots and Nyquist diagrams). Active and passive compensation methods. Preliminary design and analysis of twoical mechanical and accessance automatic control systems.

MAE 442 Automotive Engineering. Preq: Senior in engineering. 3(3-0) S. Designed to acquaint the student with the fundamental aspects of automotive engineering. Examines various automotive systems (engine, brakes, etc.) as well as their interactions in such areas as safety. Current practices and development for the future are considered.

MAE 452 Aerodynamics of V/STOL Vehicles. Pres: MAE 355. 3(3:0-1) F. Introduction to the aerodynamics and performance of vertical take-off and landing (VTOL) and short takeoff and landing (STOL) vehicles. The aerodynamics of propellers and rotors. Helicopter aerodynamics. High lift devices. Relationship between design and economics for V/STOL vehicles.

MAE 455 Boundary Layer Theory. Preq: MAE 355. 3(3-0) F. Introduction to the concept of boundary layers and the manner in which the boundary layer affects the lift, drag and heat transfer on aerospace vehicles. Included are discussions of the laminar and turbulent boundary layers in compressible flows.

MAE 462 Flight Vehicle Stability and Control. Preq: MAE 261, 435. 3(3-0) F. Linearized dynamic analysis of the motion of a six degree-of-freedom flight vehicle in response to control inputs and disturbance through use of the transfer function concept. Control ddynamic behavior by vehicle design (stability derivatives) and/or flight control systems.

MAE 465 Propulsion II. Preq: MAE 365. 4(3-3) F. Performance analysis of components

and complete air-breathing propulsion systems. Performance analysis and design of liquid fuel and solid fuel, rocket propulsion systems.

MAE (MAS) 471 Undersea Vehicle Design. Prec: MAE 355 or ESM 303, 3(3.0) F or S. Solution of problems encountered in the design of both submerged and semisubmerged cean vehicles. Treatment of vehicle drag and lift, bouyancy effects, vehicle propulsion and systems integration.

MAE 412 Acrospace Vehicle Structures II. Prog: MAE 371. 4(3-3) S. A continuation of MAE 371 emphasizing specialized topics such as semi-monocoque structures, deflection of structures, indeterminate structures, torsion analysis. Laboratory demonstration of the theory and application of resistance strain gages, load-strest-deflection tests on typical flight vehicle structure components, the determination of basic materials properties, and correlation of tests and analytical results.

MAE 478 Aerospace Vehicle Design I. Preq: MAE 356, 472; Coreq: MAE 462, 465. 2(2-0) F. A synthesis of previously acquired theoretical and empirical knowledge and application to the design of practical aerospace vehicle systems.

MAE 479 Aerospace Vehicle Design II. Preq: MAE 478. 3(1-6) S. A synthesis of previously acquired theoretical and empirical knowledge and application to the design of practical aerospace vehicle systems.

MAE 495 Special Topics in Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering. 1-3 F.S. Offered as needed to present new or special MAE subject matter.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MAE 501 Advanced Engineering Thermodynamics. Preq: MAE 302; MA 401 or MA 511, 33:00; F. Thermodynamics of a general reactive system; conservation of energy and the principles of increase of entropy; the fundamental relation of thermodynamics; Legendre transformations; equilibrium and stability criteria in different representation; general relations; chemical thermodynamics; multi-reaction system; ionization; inversible thermodynamics; the Onsager relation; applications to thermoelectric, thermomagnetic and diffusional processes.

MAE 502 Advanced Energy Systems. Preg: MAE 401. 3(3-0) F. An engineering examination of energy sources, both conventional and proposed. Review of existing energy conversion systems and a critical examination of advanced systems, such as magnetohydrodynamics, fuel cells, solar, geothermal, wind, tides, thermal gradients in oceans and the hydrogen economy.

MAE 503 Advanced Power Plants. Preq: MAE 401: 3(3-0) F. A critical analysis of the energy balance of thermal power plants, thermodynamics and economic evaluation of alternate schemes of development; study of recent developments in the production of power, MAE 504 Fluid Dynamics of Combustion I. Preg: MAE 301, MAE 355 or FLAN 303, 3(3-

MAE 504 Fluid Dynamics of Combustion I. Freq: MAE 301, MAE 335 or 1533 403, 3(3-0) F. Gas-phase thermochemistry including chemical equilibrium and introductory chemical kinetics. Homogenous reaction phenomena. Subsonic and supersonic combustion waves in premixed reactants (deflagration and detonation). Effects of turbulence. Introduction to diffusion flame theory.

MAE 505 Heat Transfer Theory and Applications. Preq: MAE 402 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F. Development of basic equations for steady and transient heat and mass transfer processes. Emphasis is placed on the application of the basic equations to engineering problems in the areas of conduction, convection, mass transfer and thermal radiation.

sidered: J. Fradion, of <u>Intelanteal and Studente</u> (Entranation of Entranation) MAE 513 Machine Vibration and Cantral Prog. MAE 515 or 472. Cores: MA 511. 3(3-0) F. Modeling of mechanical systems for vibration analysis and greenation of exact and approximate solution techniques. Techniques. al. vibration control pre-presented and experience on the analog computer is provided. 2/24/77 - 4/8/77 MAE 514 Industrial Noise Control. Preq: MAE 315. 3(2-3) S. Provides definition of the industrial noise problem, development of analytical problem solving skills, introduction to instrumentation, involvement in design project, laboratory demonstrations.

MAE 517 Instrumentation in Sound and Vibration Engineering, Prog: EE 331, Coreq: MAE 513, 3(-5) F. This course is devoted to a presentation of measurement techniques and the theory and operation of transducers and amplifiers. An introduction to signal analysis techniques such as power spectral density and correlation is also provided..., <u>Berling</u>

techniques such as power spectral density and correlation is also provided. 9/1/16 4/1/ MAE 518 Acoustic Radiation I. Prey: MA 301 and MAE 50 or FSMF 30, 303-01 F. Mi introduction to the principles of acoustic radiation from vibrating bodies and their related fields. The radiation of simple sources, the propagation of sound waves in confined spaces and transmission through different media are considered.

MAE 519 Theory of Noise in Transportation Systems. Prog: MAE 550. 3(3-0) S. A study of the basic noise generating mechanisms encountered in transportation systems. Coverage includes jet noise, propeller noise, helicopter noise, fan and compressor noise, aircraft induced community noise, surface vehicle noise models and efforts to control noise in transportation systems.

MAE 525 Advanced Flight Vehicle Stability and Control. Preq: MAE 462. 3(3-0) F. Preliminary analysis and design of flight control systems to include autopilots and stability augmentation systems. Study of effects of inertial cross-coupling and nonrigid bodies on vehicle dynamics.

MAE 526 Inertial Navigation Analysis and Design. Preq: MAE 435 or 462. 3(3-0) S. Performance analysis and engineering design of inertial navigation components, subsystems and systems. Development of transfer functions and application of linear system techniques to determine stability, transient response and errors of gyroscopes, accelerometers, stable platforms and inertial alignment systems. Error analysis and design of typical methicance whiles analysis and design of typical inertial navigation systems for aircraft and marine whiles.

MAE (MAT) 531 Materials Processing by Deformation. Prec: Six hours of solid mechanics and/or materials. 32:00 F. The course involves a presentation of the mechanical and metallurgical fundamentals of materials processing by deformation. Topics to be discussed include: principles of metal working friction, forging, rolling, extrusion, drawing, high energy rate forming, chipless forming techniques, manufacturing system concept in production.

MAE (MAT) 532 Fundamentals of Metal Machining Theory. Pres: Six hours of solid mechanics and/or materials. 3(3:0) S. The course involves a presentation of the mechanical and metallurgical fundamentals of metal machining. Topics to be discussed include: mechanics of machining, temperatures generated; tool life and tool wear, lubrication, grinding process, electrical machining processes, surface integrity, economics, nomenclature of cutting tools.

MAE 533 Finite Element Analysis of Mechanical and Aeronautical Systems I. Coreq: MAE 415 or Preg: MAE 472. 3(3-0) F. Concepts and applications of the finite element method for stress and deformation analysis. Explanation and applications of a general purpose finite element program for stress and deformation analysiss of simple structures and load-carrying components.

MAE 534 Finite Element Analysis of Mechanical and Aeronautical Systems II. Prog: MAE 533, 3(3-0) S. This course extends the finite element study, initiated in MAE 533, for stress analysis to other fields of interest in mechanical and aerospace angineering. Topics considered include vibration and frequency analysis, heat transfer, and potential flow. Two topics of advanced stress analysis, thin shells and the bending of plates are also included.

MAE 535 Experimental Stress Analysis. Prep: MAE 316 or 371. 3(2-3) F. Theoretical and experimental techniques of strain and stress analysis with emphasis on electrical strain gages and instrumentation, britle coating, grid britle coating, grid methods and an introduction to photoelasticity. Laboratory includes an investigation and complete report of a problem chosen by the student under the guidance of the instructor.

MAE 536 Photoelasticity. Preq: MAE 316 or 371. 3(2-3) S. Theory and experimental techniques of two- and three-dimensional photoelasticity including photoelastic coatings, photoplasticity and an application of photoelastic methods to the determination of stress-strain distributions in loaded members. Laboratory includes an investigation and complete report of a problem chosen by the student under the guidance of the instructor.

MAE 540 Advanced Air Conditioning Design. Preq: MAE 403, 404. 3(3-0) F. The design of heating and air-conditioning systems; the preparation of specifications and performance tests on heating and air-conditioning equipment.

MAE 541 Advanced Machine Design I. Preq: MAE 416. 3(3-0) F. An advanced integrated treatment of stress analysis and materials engineering devoted to current rational methods of analysis and design applicable to mechanical components. Primary attention placed on the determination and prediction of strength, life, and deformation characteristics

of machine components a dictated by performance requirements, it is and deformation characteristics of machine components as dictated by performance requirements, etc. (1997) (MAE 550 Michael Compared and the second sec Forten

A Mication of the equations to those for specialized flow regimes. Similarity parameters. Applications to simple problems in various flow regimes.

MAE 551 Airfoil Theory, Preo: MAE 355, 3(3-0) S. Development of fundamental aerodynamic theory. Emphasis upon mathematical analysis and derivation of equations of motion, airfoil theory and comparison with experimental results. Introduction to supersonic flow theory.

MAE 552 Transonic Aerodynamics, Preq: MAE 356, 3(3-0) S. A detailed study of the latest theoretical and experimental findings in transonic aerodynamics, including two-

dimensional and axisymmetrical flows. 29 MAE 553 Superconstruction of motion in Preq: MAE 35663(3-0) F. Equations of motion in ¹supersonic flow. Prandtl-Meyer turns, method of characteristics, hodograph plane, supersonic wind tunnels, supersonic airfoil theory and boundary layer shock interaction.

MAE 554 Hypersonic Aerodynamics. Preq: MAE 356, 3(3-0) F. A detailed study of the latest theoretical and experimental findings in hypersonic aerodynamics.

MAE 555 Aerodynamic Heating. Preq: MAE 356. 3(3-0) F. A defailed study of the latest theoretical and experimental findings of the compressible laminar and turbulent boundary layers with special attention to the aerodynamic heating problem. Application of theory in the analysis and design of aerospace hardware. ds MAF 308 alight at 1/19 MAE 556 Principles of Fuel Motion, Principles of Fuel Motion, Press 303, 3(3-0) S. Fundamen-

3147 tal principles of fluid dynamics. Mathematical methods of analysis are emphasized. Potential flow theory development with introduction to the effects of viscosity and compressibility. Two-dimensional and three-dimensional phenomena are considered, 41,173 41174 MAE 557 Dynamics of Internal Fluid Flow. Preq: MAE 356 or ESM 303. 3(3-0) F. A general development of the governing equations of fluid motion with subsequent restriction to incompressible flow. Exact and approximate solutions of the Navier-Stokes equations for internal laminar flow and elementary boundary layer theory. Applications include hydrodynamic lubrication, converging-diverging channel flows, entrance flows and turbulent internal flow

MAE 558 Plasmagasdynamics I. Preo: MAE 356, PY 414, 3(3-0) F. Study of basic laws governing plasma motion for dense and rarefied plasmas, hydromagnetic shocks, plasma waves and instabilities, simple engineering applications.

MAE 559 Molecular Gas Dynamics I. Preq: MAE 550. 3(3-0) F. Statistical mechanics as applied to the derivation of the equations of gas dynamics from the microscopic viewpoint. Collision processes, treatments of viscosity, heat conduction and electrical conductivity.

MAE (EE) 565 Gas Lasers. Preq: MAE 356 or equivalent, PY 407, 3(3-0) F. Study of the principles, design and potential applications of ion, molecular, chemical and atomic gas lasers.

MAE 570 Theory of Particulate Collection in Air Polution Control. Preg: MAE 409 or grad, standing, 3(3-0) S. Particulate matter is classified and its properties are described. The motion of particles as applied to particulate collection is carefully analyzed. The elements of aerodynamic capture of particles are developed and applications in filtration and liquid scrubbing are considered. Fundamentals of acoustical, electrostatic and thermal precipi-

A service of the ser mAttmes a) 665 Redurbation nethed in Fluid nuchenics I 33-0)+4 mAE 615 Menhinear Vibrationo 3(3-0) apa/17 aff 8/77

MAE 586 Project Work in Mechanical Engineering. 1-6 F.S. Individual or small group investigation of a problem stemming from a mutual student-faculty interest. Emphasis is placed on providing a situation for exploiting student curvisity.

MAE 589 Special Topics in Mechanical Engineering. Preq: Advanced undergrad. or grad. standing. 3(3-0) F,S. Faculty and student discussions of special topics in mechanical engineering.

managering bette Variational methods in Optimization Techniques II dry Meteorology 2000 1000

MY 201 Atmospheric Environment, Preg: High school physics, chemistry, algebra, trigonometry, or equivalen. 33:0-91, FS. Nature and processes of the atmosphere, interactions with land, sea, and life at the surface, relations to other components of the solar system; measurements and survillance of the atmosphere and relations to climatology, weather forecasting, weather modification and air pollution, and applications to various human activities.

MY 386 Climate Near the Ground. Preq: MA 112, PY 221. 3(3-0) S. Analysis of basic physical states and processes at the interface of atmosphere with land surfaces and vegetation in terms of the meteorological controls. Designed to serve needs in the various plant sciences.

MY 411 Introductory Meteorology. Preg: PY 208 or 212; MA 201 or 212, 3(3-0) F. The physical setting: coordinates, planetary motion, gravitation; composition and structure of the atmosphere; insolation and diurnal phenomena; heat balance of the atmosphere; consequent distribution of variables of state, motion and weather.

MY 412 Atmospheric Physics. Prec: MY 411 or CL 3(3-0) S. Atmospheric effects on electromagnetic and acoustic transmission, and the consequent phenomena; iterrestrial radiation; and ar meteorology, visibility appropriate celetticity and magnetism. Appl MY 421 [Atmosphere Schuler Charles and Atmospheric electricity and magnetism. MY 421 [Atmosphere Schuler Charles and Atmospheric and Atmospheric system; water phase changes, hydrostatics and altimetry; status)[Nyconvectum and altirystem; water phase changes, hydrostatics and altimetry; status][Nyconvectum and altitry]

fusion; transfers at the surface; natural modification of air.

or CL 3650 F. Properties and fields of atmospheric motion, and variations with time; forces we act and force fields; equilibrium and accelerated motions; the boundary layer and momentum $\frac{1}{3}\frac{3}{78}$

MY 435 Measurements and Data Systems. Preq: MY 421. 3(2-3) F. Meteorological instruments, observations and networks; data communications, reduction and presentation meteorological charts and diagrams, fundamental analysis of physical distributions. 3/76 MY 441 Meterological Analysis I. Preq: MY 424-495. 3(3-0) S. Theory and analysis of ar

MY 441 Meterological Analysis I. Preq: MY 422, 455, 3(3-0) S. Theory and analysis of admospheric distributions, processes and developments in the three space dimensions and time.

MY 443 Meteorological Laborator 7. Prog. MY 435; Coreq: MY 4413/EFB - Additional of 4/78 of atmospheric distributions, processes and developments, employing regularly evailable of 4/78 meteorological data and the principles presented in prerequisite and corportions. Stufficient sense wave meteorological of a sense of the sense will be an advected provided by the sense of the se

tailed analyses of natural situations. Guiden 32,2-3 MY 444 Matrix Market Content of MY 443, 400-49 S. Analysis and application of principles and concepts for predicting developments in the weather.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES aff 8/78 MY 512 Micrometeorology. Preq: MY 422-43(30) F. Meteorology of the dynest hundred meters of the attricepter with emphasis on the transport of momentum, heat-water varior, and efforting and their transfer through the earth's surface.

MY 521 The Upper Atmosphere. Preq: MY 411 or CL 3(3-0) S. Meteorological conditions in the upper atmosphere from the stratosphere to the ionosphere. Compositions, mean distributions and variabilities, and circulation and transport properties in the region. Physical theories.

my 311 Physical Climatology. 3(3-6) abots off offs my 355 tweether Syntames and Internation 2(1-3) alots off s¹⁷⁸281 my 356 meteoralized climatoly I (0-3) alots off s¹⁷⁸ my 493 Special Locies in Meteorology -3 alots off ofts my 493 Chicosandradogy 3(3-0) alots off s¹⁷⁸ MY 525 Numerical Weather Prediction. Preq: MY 524, CSC (MA) 427 or equivalent and some FORTRAN programming experience, 3(3-0) S. Physical and mathematical basis of numerical weather prediction with computer experiments to demonstrate principles and techniques. Topics include basic equations and methods of dynamical prediction, scale analysis, integral constraints on vorticity and energy, consistent sets of prediction equations, filtered equations, finite-difference methods, computational instability, relaxation methods, simple barotropic and baroclinic models. NWS operational models. Watson

MY 555 Meteorology of the Biosphere. Preq: PY 205 or 211; CH 103 or 107; MA 102 or 112, 3(3-0) F. For graduate students in the life sciences. The physical principles governing the states and processes of the atmosphere in contact with earth's surface of land, water, and life. Exchanges of heat, mass, and momentum are analyzed for various conditions of the atmosphere and surface, and as a function of season, time, and geographic location. MY 556 Air Pollution Meteorology Prof. MY 555 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. The

meteorological aspects of air pollution, especially for nonmeteorologists engaged in graduate training for work involving air pollution.

MY 593 Advanced Topics. Preq: Consent of Staff. 1-6 F.S. Special topics in meteorology, provided to groups or to individuals.

Microbiology

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MB 401 General Microbiology, Preq: BS 100, CH 223 or 220, 4(3-3) F.S. Rigorous introduction to basic principles and concepts of microbiology. Recommended for students in biological and agricultural sciences curricula and for all students planning to take further courses in microbiology. Elkan, Luginbuhl

MB (FS) 405 Food Microbiology. 3(2-3) F. (See food science, page 240.) 11-20 4117-8 MB 411 Medical Microbiology. Preq: MB 401. 3(3-9) 5-A comprehensive study of the processes by which pathogenic microorganisms cause disease and the biological defense mechanisms by which the host resists. Methods of diagnosis, prevention and therapy of common diseases of microbial origin will be considered. Luginbuhl.

MB 490 Special Studies in Microbiology, Preq: Three courses in microbiology and CL 1-3 F.S.Sum. Undergraduate students will be given an opportunity to participate in the current research program of a faculty member or to participate in a special study of an ad-Staff vanced undergraduate topic.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

MB 501 Advanced Microbiology. Preq: MB 401 (ar MB 302), 3(3-0) F. A study in some depth of microbial structure and function, microbial ecology and characterization of important groups of microorganisms. Perry

MB (FS) 506 Advanced Food Microbiology, 3(1-6) S. (See food science, page 240.)

MB 514 Microbial Metabolism. Preq: MB 401, BCH 351 or BCH 551. 3(3-0) S. A study of the physiology and metabolism of microorganisms and their regulatory mechanisms. nisms. Dobrogosz MB, 521 Microbial-Ecology. Preq: Sr. 6/24/77 Sr. 6/24/77 Standing. 1(1-0) S. A survey of the Dobrogosz

ecological role of microorganisms in our environment, their interaction with other living organisms and their function in biodegradation and recycling of organic matter in the ecosystem. Perry

MB (SSC) 532 Soil Microbiology, 4(3-3) S. (See soil science, page 314.)

MB 551 Immunology and Serology. Preq: MB 401. 3(2-2) S. A study of the basic concepts and principles of antibody production, antigen-antibody interaction, and the laboratory techniques for their demonstration and study. Lecce

MB (ZO) 555 Protozoology, 4(2-6) S. See zoology, page 329.)

MB (BCH, GN) 561 Biochemical and Microbial Genetics, 3(3-0) S. (See biochemistry, page 192.)

۰.

MB 551 Immunology I 32-2) uff 8/78 282552 Immunology 3(2-3) 2/1 6/77

MB (BAE, CE) 570 Sanitary Microbiology. 3(2-3) S. (See civil engineering, page .) MB 571 Virology. Preq: BCH 551, MB 401. 3(3-0) An introduction to the fundamental aspects of virus-cell interactions. These include virus attachment and penetration, intracellular virus replication, metabolic changes occurring in cells as a result of virus infection and virus-induced cellular transformations.

MB (BO) 574 Phycology. 3(1-4) S. (See botany, page 196.)

MB (BO, PP) 575 The Fungi. 3(3-0) F. (See botany, page 196.)

MB (BO, PP) 576 The Fungi-Lab. 1(0-3) F. (See botany, page 196.)

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

MB 590 Topical Problems. Preq: CI. Credits Arranged. F.S.

Military Education and Training

AEROSPACE STUDIES (AIR FORCE ROTC)

AS 121 The Air Force Role in the Department of Defense I. 1(1-1) F. Initial course in the four-year AFROTC curriculum. Familiarise student with the mission, organization and doc Strategic Defensive Forces. The laboratory. Corps Training, provides experience in drill movements, knowledge of customs and courtesise septected of an Air Force member, knowledge of Air Force career opportunities, and the life and work of the jurior officer.

AS 122 The Air Force Role in the Department of Defense II. Preq: AS 122 or equivalent. 1(1-1) S. Continues study of U.S. Strategic Defensive Forces. Familiarizes student with Aerospace Support Forces and U.S. General Purpose Forces, including those of the Army, Navy and Marines. Corps Training stresses fundamentals needed to capably assume and discharge future responsibilities in AFROTC and the U.S. Air Force.

AS 221 The Development of Airpower I. Prec: AS 122 or equivalent. 1(1-1) F. Airpower, -, from the early years of powered flight through World War II. Emphasis on the development of employment concepts. Factors which have prompted research and technological charge. Events which show the impact of airpower on strategic thought. Corps Training develops skills and further studies the junior officer environment.

AS 222 The Development of Airpower II. Preq: AS 221 or equivalent. 1(1-1) S. Airpower from the end of World War II to the present. Emphasis on employment concepts, technological change, and the impact of airpower on strategic thought. Leadership experiences and study of junior officer environment in Corps Training.

PROFESSIONAL OFFICER EDUCATION AS 21 Attended to the second secon

AS 322 National Security Forces in Contemporary American Society II. Prec: AS 321. 2(3-1) S. Continues the study of national security forces in contemporary American society. Focuses on strategy and management of modern conflict and formulation and implementation of U.S. defense policy. Brief study of the Air Force Officer classification and assignment system. Students develop their communicative skills and participate in advanced

Anguicen lateuse Relieut Context Mutad at 172-517 AS 42 Management Applications in the Milliter Environment-Freis, AS 421, 233-135 Class and angument the planning, organizing, directing, controlling and coordinating millitary environment. The planning, organizing, directing, controlling and coordinating decision-making situations. Emphasis on developing communicative skills, leadership abilities and basic knowledge required of an AH Force junior officer.

AS 499 Flight Instruction Program Ground School. (3:4) S. Develops aeronautical knowledge required by the Federal Aviation Administration for private pilots. It familiarizes students with the appropriate general and visual flight rules of Part 91 of the Federal Aviation Requirations, obtaining and evaluating of flight weather reports and flight Planning elements such as plotting courses, estimating time enroute and fuel requirements. Required in the Flight Instruction Program (PIP) for Air Force ROTC cadets.

FIELD TRAINING COURSES

AFROTC field training is offered during the summer months at selected Air Force bases throughout the United States. Students in the four-year program participate in four weeks of field training during the summer after their spohomore or junior year. Students applying for entry into the two-year program must successfully complete six weeks of field training prior to enrollment in AFROTC.

Major study areas in the four-week field training program include junior officer training, aircraft and aircrew indoctrination, career-orientation, survival training, base functions and Air Force environment, and physical training.

The six-week field training program covers all four-week field training program areas plus all of the subject matter received by four-year program cadets during their freshman and sophomore years in the General Military Course, including corps training.

Military Science (Army ROTC) to duction to full and the Army and the Military Science 1. 10 - 11 for mission and organization of the U.S. Army and Military Science 1. 11 + 17 the mission and organization of the U.S. Army and an introduction to Army ROTC. Advantages, opportunities and benefits of becoming an officer in the Army are examined and discussed. Practical work in marksmanship and other skills such as rappelling is emphasized in Leadership Laboratory. Wellag and Edgard MS 102 Military Science T 110 S. A seminar approach which investigates current we topics of interest to the Army. Instruction and practical work in the fields of leadership and management. Leadership Laboratory continues to emphasize MS 101 coals. Edgar MS 201 Military Science 3. Preg. MS 101 and MS 102 or equivalent creditis. 1(2.0 F. survey of American military history to include an examination of how numerous variables such as the political, social, and economic systems have influenced the military establishment. Leadership Laboratory will continue to emphasize the application of leadership and management techniques during practical exercises. Insurau military during provide the second ning organization and conduct of small unit operations. The second half of the semester will be devoted to developing land navigational skills. Leadership Laboratory continues to emphasize leadership and management training and in particular focuses upon classroom instruction in a practical field environment. Rowley MS 301 Military Science H, Prec MST and MS II or prior military service of completion of ROTC basic camp or its equivalent. 1(2-0 F. Instruction in advanced leadership and management utilizing case studies and a seminar approach. The second half of the semester will be devoted to developing means of communication in an instructional atmosphere. Leadership Laboratory includes practical application of classroom work in a tactical environment. MS 302 Military Science III. Prey: MS I and MS II or prior military service, or completion of ROTC basic camp or its equivalent. 2(2.0 S. Planning, organization, and execution of 1/2 military operations. A portion of the semester will be devoted to an examination of the numerous officer specialties in the Army. Leadership Laboratory continues to emphasize leadership and management training in addition to the development of practical military skills such as orienteering, rappelling, etc. Lupus MS 401 ATheory and Dynamics of the Military Team. Preq: MS 302. 1(2-0) F. A seminar

MS Wild Theory and Dynamics of the Military Team. Preq: MS 302. 1(2.0) F. A seminar of approach to military management procedures to include organizational theory, operational

ns 355 Application of Military Ladorshipand 284 Navagenered Lechniques 1(1-5) 1924/17 off th techniques, staff planning and implementation, and the fundamentals of military law, Ladership Laboratory emphasizes the practical application of classroom instruction by exercising full command and staff responsibility in planning and executing all phases of field training and leadership development. 218/17 44, 1/73 Keboo 198/402 Statewist Leadership and Management. Pres: NS 401.22 OS. Sceninar approcah to leadership and other the military environment, the problems of developing nations, world position of the United States, and management of personal affairs. Leadership Laboratory continues to emphasize MS 401 goals, uses field training exercises as the medium for preparation for commissioning and subsequent active Army Scrucics. Keboo

Music

MUS 100 Instrumental Music. Preq: Satisfactorily passing audition. 1(0-5) F,S. The performance and study of the best in instrumental music. Assignments to various organizations made according to instrument played and individual interests and abilities.

MUS 110 Choral Music. Preq: Satisfactorily passing audition. 1(0-4) F.S. The performance and study of the best in choral music. Assignments to various organizations made according to individual interests and abilities.

t MUS 200 Understanding Music. 3(3:0) F.S. To assist students in developing understanding and comprehension of music heard today. Emphasis is upon evaluating musical elements and content, form, style periods, and design.

MUS 210 A Survey of Music in America. 3(3-0) Alt, yrs. A historical survey of music in the United States from colonial times to the present, with emphasis on the major influences which have shaped the musical literature of America. The objective of the course is to develop an avareness and understanding of the indigenous musical forms and styles and of the role this music has played in the development of the important cultural traditions of the United States.

MUS 215 Music of the 17th and 18th Centuries. 3(3:0) Alt. years. Examine selected European music from 1600 to 1800, emphasis on concepts of compositional style, reflections of certain broad cultural tendencies and purely musical phenomena. Study of specific forms and genres as they evolved during this period.

MUS 220 Music of the 19th Century. 3(3-0) Alt. yrs. Course designed to provide an insight into the significant musical forms of the western world in the 19th century. Subject matter will include an analysis of the musical literature of the prevailing forms, its composers and the relation of music to other art forms of the time period.

MUS 301 Basic Music Theory I. 3(3-0) F.S. Introductory course for students with no formal musical background. Basic elements of music. Exercises in notation, ear training, written harmony, and the application through a study of selected compositions from the musical literature.

MUS 302 Basic Music Theory II. Preq: MUS 301, CI. 3(3-0) F,S. Continuation of MUS 301. Musical analysis of representative works. Further study of choral functions through written exercises. Compositions written by students using as a model a piece from the standard musical literature which employs principles studied throughout the course.

MUS 320 Music of the 20th Century. 3(3-0) Alt. years. Traditions and innovations in representative music of this century are examined. Emphasis upon musical ideas and materials.

MUS 401 Music Composition I. Preq: MUS 301 or 302 or CI. 3(3-0) F. Writing course designed to provide non-music majors experience in creating their own musical compositions. Students will learn basic skills in manipulating musical materials which include harmonic, melodic, rhythmic, and contrapuntal characteristics of all periods of music.

MUS 402 Music Composition II. Preq: MUS 401 or Cl. 3(3-0) S. Emphasis on 20th century compositional techniques. Study and construction of larger musical phrases and forms and the harmonic and contrapuntal principles employed within their construction. Study in techniques of orchestration.

MUS 495 Special Topics in Music. 1-3 F.S. Offered to focus on new or special subject matter not covered by existing courses.

Nuclear Engineering

NE 201 Applications of Nuclear Energy. Prog: PY 208.3(3.0) S. An elementary introduction to nuclear energy. Topics include radioactivity, fission and fusion, power production, isotopes, radiation detection, radiation safety, environmental effects and energy resources. The student is given a broad perspective of nuclear engineering and introduced to both fundamentals and applications. Vergibese, Stam

NE 302 Fundamentals of Nuclear Engineering, Pres; NE 201, PY 410, 4(5-2) F. An introductory course in nuclear engineering, Topics include neutron physics, reactor theory, and reactor operations. Emphasis on basic principles underlying the design and operation of nuclear systems, facilities and applications. Laboratory sessions include the various techniques of radiation detection and measurement, reactor nuclear instrumentation, and reactor Stam

NE 401 Reactor Analysis and Design. Preq: NE 302 or 419. 4(3-2) S. Elements of nuclear reactor theory and reactor operation, including neutron slowing down and diffusion, Fermi age theory, multigroup concepts, criticality of homogenous and heterogenous reactors, and reactor dynamics. Observation and measurement of reactor behavior and correlation with theory. Stam

NE 402 Reactor Engineering. Preq: NE 302 or 419. 4(5-2) F. Engineering topics pertinent to the design of reactors are stressed, including heat transfer and fluid flow in reactors, relevant computer codes, power plant thermodynamics, and shielding. Laboratory experiments are included. Veryhese

NE 403 Nuclear Engineering Design Projects. Preq: NE 402. 3(2-3) S. Student projects in design of practical nuclear engineering systems. Preliminary designs are developed by teams with advice by faculty as needed, and reports are presented in oral and written form. Current and future systems are emphasized, and use of computers is encouraged.

Gardner

NE 404 Radiological, Reactor, and Environmental Safety. Pres: NE 302 or 419. 3(3-0) F. A basic course in health physics and the environmental aspects of nuclear power generation. Topics include: biological effects of radiation, doss-role evaluation, radiation monitoring, and radiological safety: reactor effluents and radioactive waste disposi; regulations governing radiation exposure and the release of radioactivity into the environment; environmental impact of nuclear power plants.

NE 403 Reactor Systems. Prec: NE 402. 3(3-0) S. Nuclear power plant systems, their design criteria, design parameters, and economics. Topics covered include: PWR, BWR, HTGR, their primary loops, auxiliary and emergency systems; containment; radwaste handling; reactor control systems and reactor operation; quality assurance; cost components of nuclear power. Bohamon, Saxe

NE 412 Nuclear Fuel Cycles. Preq: NE 302. 3(3-0) S. Processing of nuclear fuel with description of mining, milling, conversion, enrichment, fabrication, irradiation, shipping, reprocessing, and waste disposal. Fuel cycle economics and fuel cost calculation; burn-up calculations and design of reload cores; plutonium and thorium utilization. Verghese

NE 414 Nuclear Power Plant Instrumentation. Prec: NE students: EE 331, 332: EE students: NE 419. 3(3-0) S. Treats the instrumentation required for control and safety of a nuclear power plant. The dynamic behavior of a nuclear plant is developed so that the characteristics required of the instrumentation may be stated. Methods for combining the various measured parameters, e.g. neutron flux, coolant flow, coolant pressure, temperature, to achieve safe operation are discussed. Protection against loss-of-power, lightning, etc. are treated.

NE 419 Introduction to Nuclear Engineering. Pres: PP 202 or 208. 3(3-0) F.S. Nuclear energy applications, including nuclear reactor materials, reactor theory, shielding, thermal and hydraulic analysis, and control. Uses of nuclear fission and its by-products in research, industry and propulsion. Major engineering problems are defined and methods of approach outlined. Course designed for students in other departments. Staff

NE 491, 492 Nuclear Engineering Topics I, II. Preq: CI. Variable credit. 1-4 F,S. Detailed coverage of special topics such as: radiation applications, quality assurance, reactor operation, reactor control, and nuclear measurements.

Gardner, Verghese, Bohannon, Saxe, Stam

12 510 Nuclear Resign Calculations 3(2-1) 3(3/17) off 1/78 NE 514 Principles of Funton Reactors 3(3-0) >13/17 off 1/28

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES 4(3-3) NE 501 Research Andrew Prog. NE 302 07 419. 3(3-0) F. Principles of neutron motion in matter emphasizing the analysis of the nuclear chain reactor, including neutron mechanics, flux distributions, critical mass calculations, time physics, two group model, and reactivity calculation. OF Latview 2014 (1977) and 1978 (1977) (1978) (1979) NE 502 Heatric Constant (1979)

Ab sol the second back range reproduction of the solution of t

502, 512, 31.4) S. Laboratory experiments illustrate the principles and concepts covered in NE 501, 502, 511 and 512. UNICED STATES AND Gardner, Stam

NE (PY) 511 Nuclear Physics for Engineers. 3(3-0) F. (See physics, page 293.)

NE 512 Radiation Applications. Prec: NE 511. 3(3-0) S. Applications of radiation inter-ketton-principles to practical nuclear problem. Uppies industrial applications of radiostopy 1/78 radiation on biological and structural materials, and industrial applications of radiostopes and radiation. Zumwalt, Gardner

NE (MAT) 562 Materials Problems in Nuclear Engineering, Preq: Advanced un-dergrad, standing, 3(3-0) F. Reactor component design considerations determined by materials properties as well as by nuclear function are covered. Emphasis is placed on radiation effects and other concepts pertinent to the selection of materials for nuclear reactors for either terrestrial or space applications. Beeler, Fahmy

NE (MAT) 573 Computer Experiments in Materials and Nuclear Engineering. 3(3-0) S. (See materials engineering, page 268.) Roeler

NE (CE) 574 Environmental Consequences of Nuclear Power. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) S. Environmental consequences resulting from electrical power generation, with emphasis on siting, construction, and operation of nuclear power plants. Kohl, Zumwalt, Smallwood

NE 591, 592 Special Topics in Nuclear Engineering I, II. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) F.S. Topics include fast breeder reactors, nuclear fusion, computer techniques. NE 601 Reactor Throng and stralysic 3(3-0)=131/77 of 8/77 Nutrition

NTR (ANS, FS) 301 Nutrition and Man. 3(3-0) F,S. (See animal science, page 189.)

NTR (ANS, PO) 415 Comparative Nutrition, 3(3-0) F. (See animal science, page 189, or poultry science, page 302.)

NTH (ANS) 416 Quantitative Nutrition -3(1-6) F. (See animal science, page 189.) 4/10/78

NTR 490 Nutrition Seminar. Preq: Sr. standing. 1 F,S. Reviews, analysis and discussions of information and proposals relating to problems in human nutrition and allied areas.

NTR 590 Topical Problems in Nutrition. Preq: Grad. or sr. standing. 1-6 F.S. Discussions, readings and analysis of problems of current interest in nutrition and closely allied 1993 Spillal Taile ir Eperaticus Research 1-3 of 3/78 Operations Research OR 501 Introduction to Operations Research. Prof. Mar. 181, 3(3-0) F. Sum. OR ap-

proach: modeling, constraints, objective and criterion. The problem of Multiple cirteria. Op-timization, Model validation. The team approach. Systems Design. Examples. OR methodology: mathematical programming: optimum seeking; simulation, gaming; heuristic programming. Examples. OR applications; theory of inventory; economic ordering under deterministic and stochastic demand. The production smoothing problem; linear and quadratic cost functions. Waiting line problems: single and multiple servers with Poisson input and output. The theory of games for two-person competitive situations. Project management through PERT-CPM. Graduate Staff

OR (IE, MA) 505 Mathematical Programming I. Preq: MA 405. 3(3-0) F,Sum. Mathematical methods applied to planning problems. Linear programming, a rigorous and complete development of the theoretical and computational aspects of this technique and a

118 503 Reactor that for 20-0) 3/31/17 4/8 3/77 18/8/77 NE 504 Reactor that than for 2(2.0) 3/31/17 4/1 //8 287 NE 506 Radio of the stander 2(2.0) 3/31/17 4/1 //78 NE 508 Radio of the stander 2(2.0) 3/31/17 4/1 8/17 NE 508 Radio of the the the standard st
NE 611 Radiatión Relection 2(3-2) stalt7 aff 2/17 NE 620 Nuclear Radiation Attenuation 2(3-0) stalt7 off 2/17 NE 621 Radiatión Refecte on Matriále 2(3-0) stalt77 aff 2/17 NE 622 Dransport of Mattur in Nuclear Reactors 33-2) 2/17 NE 623 Reactor Kinsties and Constad 2(3-0) stalt77 aff 2/17 NE 641 Radiorisotope Applications 2(3-0) stalt77 aff 2/17 NE 643 Power Plant Engineering o Safely 23-0) 1/178 aff 2/19 19 F. F. F. S. M. I.

examines the skeptical hostility to rationalist intraphysics of David Hume, the great empiricify of the eighteenth century, they furns to humanuel Kant attempts to answer Hume's doubts and to beform metaphysics. The course them proceeds the second for the Post-Humean and Post-Kantian philosophies of the 19th century. Metzger

PHI 319 Roots of Contemporary Philosophy, 3(3-0) F. A critical examination of the most recent history of contemporary Anglo-American philosophy. Following a brief presentation of Nineteenth Century idealism, the course traces in detail the rise and development of realism in the current century. The foci of the course are the historical roots of modern scientific realism, beginning with the naive realism of Moore and Russell and passing successively to Logical Positiviam, Ordinary Language philosophy, and Quinean empiricism. Auerbach

PHI 330 Metaphysics. 3(3-0) S. An examination of metaphysical problems and questions, most of which have classical origins but which will usually be treated from a contemporary perspective. Typical problems are those connected with appearance and reality, free-will and determinism, mind and body, and space and time. Carter

PHI 333 Theory of Knowledge. 3(3-0) F.S. This course is concerned with the analysis of such central concepts as knowledge, belief, and truth, and the investigation of the principles by which claims to know may be justified.

PHII 335 Symbolic Logic. 3(3-0) F S.A. introduction to modern symbolic logic. Examination of the procedures for the translation of certain English sentences into logical notation and for the manipulation of that notation, so as a produce correct inferences in it. Also an introduction to the mathematical study of logic, i.e., of the properties of the symbolic system iself.

PHI 336 Topics in the Philosophy of Logic and Language. 33(4-0) F.S. Each year this course will treat one or more of the problems associated with the philosophical investigation of logic and language. Among the many topics covered will be the distinction between sentences, statements, and propositions; referential opacity; the modalities; the nature of grammar; problems in semantics; and the relation between formal and natural language. Staff

PHI 340 Philosophy of Science. 3(3-0) F,S. An examination of the character and function of "explanation" in scientific activity, the concepts of law and theory, the role of inductive confirmation, and the relationship between natural and social sciences. Nagel

PHI 341 Topics in the Philosophy of Science. 3(3-0) S. Provides an opportunity for the detailed investigation of some of the special problems in contemporary philosophy of science. Each year the course will consider at least some of the following problems: explanation and the social sciences. Nage! Nage: Nag

PHI 402 Advanced Logic. Preq: PHI 335 or CI. 3(3-0) S. A formal study of the notions of truth and provability, this course emphasizes as one of the thorems of mathematical logic having philosophical importance — Godel's incompleteness results and Church's theorem, for example. An introduction to recursive function theory. PHI 409 SejAmeNTA Philosophy. Preq: Six cradits in PHI 403-C3. The sequinars are

PHI 490 Schlmkrift Philosophy. Prec: Six credits in PHL 3(3-0) F.S. The seminars are decyted of special studies, in contemporary philosophy, with emphasis on resident and critical analysis. Students are expected to be familiar with the major doctrines of modern western philosophy. Staff

PHI 492 Philosophy Seminars on the Human Condition. 3(3-0) F.S. The seminars will be directed to exploring in a philosophical way the wide range of issues characterizing human experience and the human condition — such issues as capital punishment, abortior, civil rights, automation, and the quality of existence. Staff

PHI 498 Special Topics in Philosophy. Preq: Six credits in PHI. 1-6 F.S. This course is used to offer areas of study which appear only rarely in the curriculum. It will also function as a readings course for honors students in philosophy. Staff

PHI 499 Senior Essay in Philosophy. Pre: Constr. of the dependent of \$74. In dividually directed research on a topic chosen in consultation with a staff adviser. The doject tive is a critical, written analysis of a well-beffried topic in the throught of a major philosopher or in the literature droff of the main problems of philosophy. Staff

Physical Education

(All courses are taught for one-half semester unless otherwise noted. For a final grade and one semester credit to be received, the student must complete a full semester of either a full semester course or two one-half semester courses taken in the same semester.)

PRESCRIBED COURSES

PE 100 M. PE 100 W (F,S) Health and Physical Fitness. (Full semester). 1(0-2) F. A lecture laboratory course to assess and improve the individual's physical fitness, and to convey health/fitness knowledge.

PE 112 Beginning Swimming I. (8 or 16 weeks depending upon individual). 1(0-2) F,S,Sum. Teaches nonswimmers the basic swimming skills necessary to demonstrate survival swimming ability.

PE 113 Beginning Swimming II. 1(0-2) F.S. Prepares weak swimmers for the intermediate swimming course.

PE 118 Restricted Activity I. 1(0-2) F.S. Meets the needs of individuals who have temporary or permanent physical impairments. Students enrolled in this program must obtain a restrictive form from the Student Health Service.

PE 119 Restrictive Activity II. 1(0-2) F.S. A follow-up of PE 118.

CONTROLLED ELECTIVE COURSES

AQUATICS

PE 221 Intermediate Swimming. 1(0-2) F.S.Sum. Gives the student competence in four basic strokes and two dives.

PE 222 Water Sports. 1(0-2) F. Water polo and water basketball, plus improvement in stamina and water skills.

PE 223 Advanced Lifesaving. Preq: PE 221 or equivalent. (Full semester). 1(0-2) F,S. Designed to qualify students for a Senior Red Cross Lifesaving certificate.

PE 224 Water Safety Instructors. Preq: PE 223 or equiv. (Full semester). 1(0-2) F,S. Designed to qualify students for a Red Cross Water Safety Instructor's rating. PE 225 Settor Diving, Pre: Demonstrate swimming proficiency. (Full semester). 1(0-2)

F.S. Appropriate and safe use of scala driving equipment and related in-vature skills. (F. 3. Source Uniting and Source 177 215/17 COMMATURES by A. Uniting and Source 177 215/17 PE 222 Personal Defense. (10.2) F.S. To promote mastery of fear that may arise from the 1(0-2) 4/1. 8/77 2/25/77 anticipation of violent personal contact and to equip students with the techniques for personal defense. To include falls, throws, counters, locks, escapes.

PE 233 Boxing. 1(0-2) F.S. Acquaints the student with the fundamentals, skills, history and rules. Emphasis on defensive techniques.

PE 238 Wrestling. 1(0-2) F,S. Wrestling skills at the beginning level; teaching developing strength and endurance; and fostering good sportsmanship in a combative sport.

DEVELOPMENTAL ACTIVITIES

PE 117 Gymnastics, 1(0-2) F.S. Fundamentals on the parallel bars, side horse, trampoline and mats.

PE 231 Body Mechanics. 1(0-2) F.S. A program of physical development and coordinated movement.

PE 236 Track and Field. 1(0-2) F.S. Develops knowledge, skill and interest in track and field events

PE 237 Weight Training, 1(0-2) F.S. Provides essential knowledge of the principles of muscular strength development; and, an opportunity to acquire skill in a variety of progressive resistance exercises.

PE 239 Modern Dance, 1(0-2) F.S. Knowledge, skill and application of modern dance. It emphasizes the basic fundamentals of body movement executed to music.

INDIVIDUAL SPORTS

PE 234 Square Dance. 1(0-2) F.S. Coeducational course in square dance covering mixers, clogging, Schottische, two-step, Polka, Waltz, and Mazurka. Western square dancing also included

PE 240 Social Dance. 1(0-2) F.S. Fundamentals of leading and following including foxtrot, swing, waltz, cha-cha-cha and rumba.

PE 241 Angling. 1(0-2) F.S. Spin, fly and bait casting and an understanding of game fishing.

PE 242 Badminton. 1(0-2) F.S.Sum. Skill development in the fundamental skills and strategy of the sport are emphasized. Includes history and rules of competition.

PE 243 Bowling. 1(0-2) F,S. Ball selection, grips, stance and delivery along with rules, history, scoring and the general theory of spare coverage.

PE 244 Fencing, 1(0-2) F.S. Fundamentals, skills, techniques and rules.

PE 245 Golf. 1(0-2) F.S.Sum. Teaches beginners the grip, stance, swing and use of the various clubs, along with the history of sport and etiquette of play.

PE 246 Handball, 1(0-2) F.S. Fundamental skills, history and rules,

PE 247 Roller Skating. 1(0-2) F. The fundamental skills of skating, emphasizing balance and speed.

PE 248 Squash, 1(0-2) F.S. Fundamental skills, history and rules,

PE 249 Tennis I. 1(0-2) F.S.Sum. Gives beginners a knowledge of history, rules and strategy as well as fundamental skills of tennis.

PE 250 Tennis II. Preq: PE 249 or equivalent. 1(0-2) F,S. A follow-up of PE 249 with emphasis on game strategy and doubles play.

PE 251 Target Archery 1(0-2) F,S, Sum. Emphasizes development of fundamental skills; including safety, competition, and selection and care of equipment.

PE 252 Downhill Skiing, 1(0-2) F.S. Fundamentals including safety, care of equipment, control, straight run, turns, and slalom. Offered in December during holidays and spring semester break dependent upon weather conditions. Minimum of 3 days on slopes required for credit.

PE 253 Orienteering, 1(0-2) F.S. To teach the skills used in the sport of orienteering. Orienteering is the ability to navigate on foot from defined point to defined point, with use of . map and compass, in the shortest possible time.

PE 254 Beginning Equitation. (Full Semester) 1(0-2) F.S. Beginning course emphasizing hunt seat equitation, care of horse and tack and control skills at the walk, trot and canter, (Offered in conjunction with MacNair's Stables under supervision of Department of Physical 1/18 Education).

PE-255 Sailing. Preq: Pass department swimming test. (Five days for hours per day; CPE 255 Sailing. Preq: Pass department swimming test. (Five days for hours per day; Camp Moreheadt 1(0/2) Spec. Fundamentals of sailing including safety, care of boats, winds, rigging, knots and basic sailing language. To be taught after commencement in a fiveday period. (At least three days on boats required for credit). (At least three days on boats required for credit). (C 257 Backpacking Skills (1-2) of 177 410177 TEAM SPORTS

PE 116 Soccer. 1(0-2) F,S. Emphasizes the basic skills of soccer. Team offense and defense are taught. Includes competitive experience in class.

PE 260 Lacrosse, 1(0-2) F.S. Designed to teach the history, rules, strategy and fundamental skills of Lacrosse.

PE 261 Basketball (Men). 1(0-2) F.S. Emphasizes offensive and defensive skills development and systems of team work. Includes coverage of history and rules of the sport.

PE 262 Basketball (Women). 1(0-2) F.S. Emphasizes offensive and defensive skills development and systems of team work. Includes coverage of history and rules of sport.

PE 263 Field Hockey. 1(0-2) S. History, rules and strategy. Fundamental skills

RE 256 Racquetball 1(0-2) 2/22/78 all \$/78

PE/264 Soccer (Women). 1(82) F. Pundamental skille-of the game. Vigoerus guidoor 2/0/ teamsport.

PE 265 Softball. 1(0-2) F.S.Sum. Fundamental skills, history and rules.

PE 267 Touch Football. 1(0-2) F. Skills, history, rules and strategy of touch football.

PE 268 Touch Football (Women). 1(0-2) F. Skills, history, rules and strategy of touch football

PE 269 Volleyball. 1(0-2) F,S,Sum. Skills, history, rules and strategy.

VARSITY SPORTS

PE 271 Varsity Sports I. 1(0-2) F,S. For students transferring to a varsity sport for a term (eight weeks) for the first time.

PE 272 Varsity Sports II. 1(0-2) F,S. For students making their second transfer to a varsity sport.

PE 273 Varsity Sports III. 1(0-2) F.S. For students making their third transfer to a varsity sport.

PE 274 Varsity Sports IV. 1(0-2) F.S. For students making their fourth transfer to a var-

sity sport. HEALTH EDUCATION PE 280 Emergency Medical Care and First Aid. (End semester), 2(2-0) F.S. Knowledge and techniques for rendering prompt and appropriate first aid and/or emergency medical care in situations when the services of qualified medical personnel are unavailable or delayed. (This course does not constitute credit toward meeting physical education requirements.)

PE 285 Personal Health. (Full semester). 2(2-0) F.S. This course does not constitute credit toward meeting physical education requirements. A lecture-discussion course with emphasis on personal health including mental health, alcoholism, drugs, sexuality, nutrition, family health, diseases, health quackery and health practitioners.

Physical Oceanography

OY (MAS) 200 Introduction to the Marine Environment. Preq: High school physics, chemistry, algebra, trigonometry, and biology, or equivalent. 3(3-0) F.S. The ocean as a part of our environment: subjects include interactions between atmosphere and ocean, ocean circulation, physical and chemical properties of sea water, marine geology, and marine biology.

OY (CE, MAS) 487 Physical Oceanography, Preq: MA 202, PY 212, 3(3-0) F, History of physical oceanography; the geological and astronomical background for the field; tides and waves; fluid mechanics; characteristics of sea water; advective and convective processes; current measurements; laboratory models; and specific problems in physical oceanography.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

OY (CE, MAS) 541 Gravity Wave Theory I. Preq: EMS 303 or PY 411. 3(3-0) S. Classical gravity wave theory with emphasis on the basic mechanics of wave motions, mass transport induced by waves and various conservation laws with their applications in wave Graduate Staff study.

OY (MAS) 551 Ocean Circulation, Preq: ESM 303 or PY 411, 3(3-0) S. Basic study of the mechanics of the ocean circulation with emphasis on various simple models of circulation systems. Pietrafesa

Physics

PY 201, 202, 203 General Physics, Preq: MA 102, 4(3-3) F.S. Intended primarily for maiors in physical and mathematical sciences and nuclear engineering. Staff

PY 205, 208 General Physics, Preq: MA 102, 4(3-3) F.S. Required in most engineering curricula. A study of classical and modern physics in which the analytical approach is em-

Py 101 Porspectices on Physics 1(10) eff 8/77 sind 77

ployed. Demonstration lectures, recitations, problem drill and laboratory work give a working knowledge of basic principles. PY 205, mechanics, sound and heat; PY 208, electricity, light and modern physics. Staff

PY 211, 212 General Physics. Preq: (211) MA 111 or 116; (212) PY 211. 4(3-2) F,S,Sum. Designed to provide a basic though not specialized knowledge of physics. Lecturedemonstration, recitation and laboratory give a working familiarity with basic principles of mechanics, heat, sound, electricity, light and modern physics. Staff

PY 221 College Physics. Preq: MA 111 or 115. 5(5-0) F.S. Fundamental principles applied to modern science and technology. Important concepts in the classical areas of physics, along with a brief survey of modern atomic physics. Lectures and demonstrations with class parts ticipation. Staff

PY 223 Astronomy, 3(2:2) F,S. An introductory, descriptive survey designed primarily for the non-science major, but open to all. Discussion of such recent spectacular advances in astronomy as space probes, pulsars, quasars, black holes, etc. Laboratory opportunities for direct observation of celestical objects and for experiments demonstrating the methods and techniques of astronomical research. Patty

PY 231 Physics for Non-Scientists. For liberal arts students only. 3(3-0) F,S. An elementary course for non-science students. The history, philosophy, methods and fundamental concepts of physics with applications to everyday modern living. Topics in mechanics, heat, electricity, light, relativity, quantum concepts, and atomic and nuclear phenomena.

Seagondollar

PY 232 Physics in Contemporary Society. Preq: PY 231 or 221 or 201-202 or 205-208 or 211-212, 23(-0) F.S. A look at how our surroundings can be influenced and understood in terms of basic physical principles. Topics include energy sources (e.g., nuclear, solar, etc.), purposes of orbiting statilites, appet travel and relativity, as set us a splications of physics to medical, biological and environmental problems. Emphasis on "Trans-Science", where science and society interact. Topics depend on student interest. Segondollar

PY 240 Exophysics. Preq: MA 111 or equiv. 3(3-0) F.S. A wide range of principles of physics is employed to examine problems in exophysics. Topics include conditions for life on other planets, possibility of extraterestrial intelligence and the problems of interstellar communications.

PY 245 Physical Principles of Photography. Preq: PY 203 or 208 or 212 or 221 or 231; CH 101 or 111. 3(2-3) F.S. The physics and chemistry of the photographic process. Students must furnish their own cameras. Cobb

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

PY 401, 402 Modern and Quantum Physics I, II. Preq: PY 411. 3(3-0) F,S. The basic theories of modern physics, particularly relativity and quantum mechanics. Application of these theories to atomic structure, optical spectra, x rays, nuclear physics, solid state physics and elementary particles. Park

PY 407 Introduction to Modern Physics. Preq: MA 202, PY 208. 3(3-0) F,S. The important developments in atomic and nuclear physics this century. Topics include: an introduction to special relativity, atomic and molecular structure, determination of properties of ions and fundamental particles, the origin of spectra, and nuclear reactions. Staff

PY 410 Introductory Nuclear Physics. Preq: PY 203 or 407, 4(3-2) F.S. The properties of the nucleus, and the interaction of radiation with matter. A quantitative description of natural and artificial radioactivity, nuclear reactions, fission, fusion and the structure of simple nuclei. Waltner

PY 411, 412 Mechanics I, II. Preq: PY 203 or 208, MA 301. 3(3-0) F,S. Intermediate theoretical mechanics of particles, systems of particles, finids, and moving reference systems. The first course emphasizes the Newtonian formulation; the second introduces the Lagrangian and Hamiltonian viewpoints.

PY 413 Thermal Physics. Preq: PY 202 or 208; Coreq: MA 301. 3(3-0) S. An introduction to the statistical study of macroscopic systems. First principles of heat and thermodynamics are reviewed. Subsequent topics covered include basic concepts of probability, the macroscopic states of large systems, the concepts of temperature, heat, and entropy, and the relation between these quantities. Schetzina

PY 414, 415 Electricity and Magnetism I, II. Preg: PY 203 or 208, MA 301, 3(3:0) F.S. An intermediate course in the fundamentals of static and dynamic electricity and electromagnetic theory, developed from basic experimental laws. Vector methods are introduced and employed throughout the course. Manring

PY 441 Spacetime Physics. Preq: PY 203 or 407. 3(3-0) F. An elementary introduction to the concepts and problems of spacetime physics in accord with Einstein's special theory of relativity. Historically interesting problems, e.g., the so-called clock or twin paradox, and modern problems treated by the application of the conservation laws of momentum and energy in the natural geometry of spacetime. Davis

PY 451, 452 Intermediate Experiments in Physics I, II. Coreq: PY 411, 414. 2(1-3) F,S. Experiments in mechanics, electricity and magnetism, and modern physics. Haase

PY 499 Special Problems in Physics. Preq: Consent of department. 1-3 F,S. Study and research in classical and modern physics. Topics for experimental or theoretical investigation, or a literature survey. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

PY 506 Nuclear Physics I. Preq: PY 203 or 407; PY 412. 4(3-2) F. Nuclear properties and phenomena such as alpha, beta and gamma decay, accelerator-induced nuclear reactions and fission. Emphasis on experimental techniques for probing nuclear structure and interpretation of results in terms of current theorems.

PY 508 Ion and Electron Physics. Preq: PY 414. 3(2-2) S. Topics include collision processes, electron emission, charged particle dynamics, gaseous discharges, and the physics of ion and electron beams. Doggett

PY 509 Plasma Physics. Preq: PY 414. 3(3-0) F. The individual and collective motion of charged particles in electric and magnetic fields and through ionized gases. Doggett

PY 510 Nuclear Physics II. Preq: PY 410. 4(3-2) S. The properties of the atomic nucleus as revealed by radioactivity, nuclear reactions and scattering experiments, with emphasis on the experimental approach. The laboratory stresses independent research and offers project work in nuclear spectroscopy and in neutron physics. Waltere

PY (NE) 511 Nuclear Physics for Engineers. Preq: PY 410. 3(3-0) F. The properties of atomic nuclei, of nuclear radiations and of the interaction of nuclear radiation with matter. Emphasis on the principles of modern equipment and techniques of nuclear measurement and their application to practical problems. Waitner

PY 516 Physical Optics. Preg: PY 415. 3(2-2) F. Emphasis on the wave properties of light. Subjects include boundary conditions, optics of thin films, interference and diffraction, applications to absorption, scattering, and laser operation. A background in Maxwell's equations and vector analysis is required. Schetzina

PY 517 Atomic and Molecular Physics. Preqs: PY 401, 412. 3(3-0) F. The quantum mechanical treatment of structure and spectra for atoms and molecules. Topics include the hydrogen atom, helium atom, multielectron atoms, selection rules, diatomic and simple polyatomic molecules, and nuclear magnetic resonance spectroscopy. Johnson

PY 520 Measurements in Nuclear Physics. Preq: PY 410. 3(2-2) S. The fundamentals of statistics (including the binominal, normal, Poisson and interval distributions) as applied to the analysis of measurements on nuclear reactions and radioactivity. Waltner PY 521 Kiantic Theory of Gaser. Preq: PY 413. 3(30) F. A phenomenological and pressure and pressure press. Preq: PY 413. 3(30) F. A phenomenological and press. P

PY 521 Kindl& Thiols of Askie: Prog. PY 433, 3(3-0) F. A phenomenological and theoretical study of systems of dilute gases. After treatment of the continuum mechanics of Inids, the postulates of kinetic theory are presented and the derivation from them of macroscopic conservation equations, transport laws and thermodynamic properties is discussed. Parker

PY 543 Astrophysics. Preq: PY 203 or 407; PY 411. 3(3-0) S. The basic physics necessary to investigate, from observational data, the internal conditions and evolution of stars. Topics include the formation and structure of spectral lines, methods of energy generation and transport, stellar structure, degeneracy, while dwarfs and neutron stars. Danby PY (EE) 552 Introduction to the Structure of Solids. Preq: PY 401. 3(3-0) S. Basic considerations of crystalline solids, metals, conductors and semiconductors. Lado

PY (MA) 555 Mathematical Introduction to Celestial Mechanics. 3(3-0) F. (See mathematics, page 270.)

PY (MA) 556 Orbital Mechanics. 3(3-0) S. (See mathematics, page 270.)

PY 581, 582 Quantum Mechanics I, II. Preq: MA 512; PY 411 or 414; grad. standing or permission of graduate administrator, 3(3-0) F.S. Fundamental concepts and formulations. including interpretation and techniques, and the application of theory to simple physical systems, such as the free particle, the harmonic oscillator, the particle in a potential well and central force problems. Other topics include approximation methods, identical particles and spin, transformation theory, symmetries and invariance, and an introduction to quantum theory of scattering and angular momentum. Lado

PY 583, 584 Advanced Classical Mechanics I. H. Preo: MA 512, PY 412, PY 414: grad, standing or permission of the graduate administrator. 3(3-0) F.S. An introduction to theoretical physics in preparation for advanced study. Emphasis is on classical mechanics, special relativity and the motion of charged particles. Topics include variational principles, Hamiltonian dynamics and the canonical transformation theory, structure of the Lorentz group and elementary dynamics of unquantized fields. Hall

PY 585, 586 Advanced Electricity and Magnetism I, II. Preq: PY 415; grad. standing or permission of the graduate administrator. 3(3-0) F.S. Topics include: techniques for the solution of potential problems, development of Maxwell's equations; wave equations, energy, force and momentum relations of an electromagnetic field, covariant formulation of electrodynamics; radiation from accelerated charges. Chung

PY 599 Senior Research. Preq: Sr. honors program standing, except with special permission. 3 F.S. Investigations in physics under staff guidance. May consist of literature reviews, experimental measurements or theoretical studies. Into Consol PY 60 Into ordinal nuclea (husee, 3(3-3) 3/1/17 48 /1/17 10 622 Statablical Physics II 3(3-3) 4/15/171 48 5/25 Physiology Staff

PHY (ANS) 502 Reproductive Physiology of Vertebrates. 3(3-0) S. (See animal science, page 189.)

PHY 503 General Physiology I. Preq: Sr. or grad. standing. 3(3-0) F. The general principles of homeostasis emphasizing the importance of integrative action. Study of following systems; respiratory, cardiovascular, renal, reproductive, and myological, Longmuir, Staff

PHY 504 General Physiology II, Preq: Sr. or grad, standing, 3(3-0) S. The general principles of homeostasis emphasizing integrative action. Study of: alimentary, reticuloendothelial, central nervous, autonomic nervous, and endocrine systems; detoxification mechanisms; special senses, and the response of man to the environment. Longmuir, Staff

PHY (ZO) 513 Comparative Physiology. 4(3-3) S. (See zoology, page 329.)

PHY (BCH) 533 Physiological Biochemistry. 3(3-0) S. (See biochemistry, page 192.)

PHY (BCH) 553 Physiological Biochemistry. 3(3-0) (See biochemistry, page 192.)

PHY (ZO, ENT) 575 Physiology of Invertebrates. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) S. The course deals with the physiology of the invertebrates, including the Insecta but excluding the Protozoa. The unity of the physiology of the various groups is stressed, and the relationship of physiology to contemporary biology and to other related biological fields will be il-Graduate Staff lustrated.

PHY (ANS) 580 Mammalian Endocrine Physiology, 3(3-0) F. (See animal science, page 189.)

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

PHY 590 Special Problems in Physiology. Preq: CI. Credits Arranged.

Phy 552 (mB, PO, vet) Iramunal tology 3(2-3) - + 6/77

PP 313 Miscaces of Herbaccours Ornanentale 100-3) aff 8/77 311 Diseases of Vigitables Crops 100-Day 1/78 11/24/76

Plant Pathology

FP 310 Niceases of Truit Crops 1(0-3) eff 8/27

PP 315 Plant Diseases. Preq: BS 100. 3(2-3) P.S. The nature and symptoms of plant disease and characteristics of plant pathogenic nematodes, viruses, bacteria and fungi. Concepts and methods of disease control developed, based on knowledge of major types of revised 3/\$ Brider, Beute diseases.

PP (FOR) 318 Forest Pathology. Preq: BS 100 or equivalent. 4(3-2) S. Major types of diseases of forest trees and deterioration of wood products are studied emphasizing: 1) principles of plant pathology; 2) symptomatology and diagnosis; 3) nature of disease-causing agents; 4) physiology, ecology and dissemination of disease-causing agents; 5) mechanisms of pathogenesis; 6) epidemiology and environmental influences; 7) principles of control.Grand

PP 450 Nematode Diseases of Plants and Their Control. Preq: PP 315 or 318. 2(1-3) F. This course will consider important plant diseases caused by pathogenic nematodes. Laboratory methodology, as well as diagnostic techniques will be studied, including assay of soil and plant tissues for nematodes. Morphology and anatomy of important pathogenic genera will be compared with non-pathogenic soil forms. Kinds and population densities will be considered in relation to symptoms and plant damage. General biology, including life cycles, host-parasite relationships, environmental influences, and principles and practices of control will be considered. Sasser, A. Triantaphyllou

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

PP 500 Plant Disease Control, Preq: PP 315, 3(2-3) S. Disease control strategies and tactics. Consideration of control economics and practices in relation to principles and current research, disease resistance and regulatory methods. 4/(2-6) 4/(Jenkins, Spurr PP 501 Phytopathology I. Preq: PP 315 or equivalent. 563-05 F. Classification (ter-

minology, etiology and basic concepts of plant diseases caused by fungal, bacterial and abiotic agents. In-depth studies of carefully selected examples illustrate and integrate general principles. Laboratory devoted to research and diagnostic techniques including media preparation, isolation and study of pathogens in pure culture, inoculation, symptom development and disease measurement. L. Lucas, Echandi

PP 502 Phytopathology II, Preq: PP 315 or equivalent. 5(3-6) S. Viruses and nematodes as plant pathogens. Major topics such as physiology of the diseased plant, variation of plant pathogens, epidemiology, and control of plant disease. Lab. - useful research and diagnostic techniques used in the study of viruses, nematodes, epidemiology and control.

Powell, Main, Barker, Mover

PP 503 Identification of Plant Pathogenic Fungi. Preq: Mycology or one advanced PP course. 3(4-12) Sum. Recognition and identification of fungi which cause plant diseases and differentiation of fungal diseases from those caused by other agents. Use of keys in identifying fungi and major sources of descriptive information on plant pathogens. (Offered Sum. 1978 and alt. years) a the lague, 2(1-3) at 1/17 PP (BO, MB) 575 The Fungil 9(3-0) F. (See botany, page 196.) Grand

PP (BO, MB) 576 The Fungi Lab. 1(0-3) F. (See botany, page 196.)

PP 595 Special Problems in Plant Pathology, Preq: CI. Credits Arranged. Maximum 6. Investigation of special PP problems (original research or literature survey) not related to a thesis problem. Staff PP 615 Batanilal Epidemickogy 4(2-6) 11/10/17 off 1/79 Political Science

PS 201 The American Governmental System. 3(3-0) F.S. A study of the American # federal system, integrating national and state government, with emphasis on constitutional principles, major governmental organs, governmental functions, and the politics and machinery of elections. Some attention to other types of political systems, and comparisons Staff made where relevant.

PS 202 American Government Laboratory. Preq. or Coxeq: PS 201. 140-37 S. Various exercises will be undertaken through which several facets of American government and politics can be explored. These exercises will include trips to local federal agencies, the

PS 210 Introduction do Public Policy 3(3-0) 3/15/78 of 5/18

Federal District Court, meetings with federal officials, political simulations, political surveys, and library exercises. Kebschull

PS 206 Local Governmental Systems. 3(3-0) FS. In addition to examination of 4 traditional local forms - city, county, township, and district - attention to the national, state, and regional contexts for local government. Topics include federalism and intergovernmental relations, governmental structures, political processes and political power, urbanization and problems of social and technological change, and approaches to reform.

McClain, Rassel, Clary, Block

PS 231 International Relations. 3(3-0) F. The patterns of international life, the controls upon international behavior, including the development of the United Nations and the major problems in international relations since World War II. Attention to the national interests and foreign policies of the states belonging to the Western and Soviet block, with emphasis on the positions of the United States and the Soviet Union, and to the development and impact of newly emerging nations.

PS 236 Introduction to Global Politics. 3(3-0) F.S. Man's political activities viewed from a dynamic and future-oriented, global (planetary) perspective. The structure of the global political system in terms of the principal actors, including nation-states, international organizations, multi-national corporations, and subnational actors. Attention to problems having planetary dimensions, such as wars and arms races; poverty, inequality, and injustice; and the ecological concerns of population growth, resource depletion, Sorroos

PS 271 Introduction to Political Science. 3(3-0) FS. A survey of existing knowledge about politics and political systems, including the theories and characteristics of political behaving and political institutions within and enough angions states. Peterson, Kepkenhul PS 303 Black Americans in American Politics. Freq: 513 Nours of social Science. 3(3-0) FS. The political activity of the Afro-American, the sources of and the kinds of attitudes he brings into the American political system; the contrast in political activity of the Afro-Americans; the impact of the black "efforts on policymaking institutions such as city councils, legislatures and executive branches of government at the state and national level.

PS 306 The Legal Subsystem: Law and Courts in the American Political System. 3(3-0) F.S. The role of courts, state and federal, in the political system, including: 1) structure, court organization and legal personnel, 2) law and the need for social order, including the role of protest and civil disobedience, and 3) functions performed by courts in the political system, from disput settling to the initiation of social annee. Rubin

PS 311 Criminal Justice Policy Process. 3(2-0) F.S. The processes of formulating and implementing policies in various criminal justice institutions. Police agencies, solicitors' of fices, courts, prisons, and probation and parole departments are analyzed as public bureaucracies. Emphasis on how key executives — police chiefs, judges, and prison wardens — interact with subordinates and with the larger political environment outside their organization. Students consider policy alternatives and obstacles administrators encounter in trying to get compliance with policy directives.

PS 313 Women and Public Policy. 3(3-0) F.S. The course examines the role of women as participants in a policy-making system, the processing of feminist demands within that system, the impact of public policy from a feminist perspective, and emerging issues in the women's rights movement. Stewart

PS 331 U.S. Foreign Policy. 3(3-0) F. The determinants of American foreign policy and the economic, military, strategic, and psychological factors conditioning that policy. Emphasis on policy formulation, including the roles of the Executive, Congress, and public opinion, and on problems of content and execution. Gilbert

PS 332 Soviet and Soviet Bloc Foreign Policy. Pres: Jr. standing, 3(3-0) F,S. The elsements of continuity and change in Soviet foreign policy from 1917 to the present and the post. World Wsr II policies of the Eastern European states. Foreign policy decisions are examined in light of the national interests of the Soviet Union and the Eastern European states. Attention to the emergence of polycentrism, the Sino-Soviet split, and Soviet bloc relations with the West.

B 307 Inteduction to Criminal Law In the united Mastro 288 State 3(2-2) #1917 of 118 B 309 Supreme Court and Fullic Police 3(3-0) #1678 of \$10 P5 312 Inteduction to Public Administration 3(3-0) -1/678 of the PS 336 Global Environmental Politics. 3(3-0) F,S. A global perspective of the political dimensions of man's relationship to the natural environment. Attention will be given to merging international political problems related to population growth, food supply, energy and mineral resources, and environmental pollution. Proposals for coping with these problems on an internatioal or global basis will be investigated. Soroos

PS 341 Contemporary Western European Political Systems. 3(3:0) F. Focusse upon the contemporary political systems of Great British, France, and the Federal Republic of Germany. The political cuttures, institutions, and processes of each will be analyzed to distinguish the similarities and differences of these three democracies. Brief attention will be given to some of their major social and economic policies and to the movements to integrate these states as part of the effort to integrate the states of Western Europe. Kebschull

PS 342 Political Systems of China and Japan. 3(3-0) S. A comparative analysis of the structure and processes of politics in China and Japan. Petersen

PS 343 Southeast Asia: Politics and Political Change. 3(3-0) S. The political systems and the processes of political change in 10 states of Southeast Asia from Burms on the west to the Phillipines on the east. Some attention to individual case studies of political systems, but primarily presented in a comparative manner dealing with particular challenges and responses common to several systems.

PS 344 Soviet Politics. 3(3-0) F.S. The contemporary Soviet political system, its structure, functions and processes, with brief consideration of the historical and ideological base of Soviet politics. Analysis designed to elucidate the similarities and differences of the Soviet system with other political systems. The Soviet system will be tested against a theoretical model of totalitarian dictatorships. Mastro

PS 345 Governments and Politics in the Middle East. 3(3:0) S. An overview of the historical, socio-cultural, economic and ideological characteristics of the Middle East, and of various countries within the region, for the purpose of considering in detail the processes and problems of political modernization and the nature of conflicts, particularly the Arab-Israeli Hurwitz.

PS 346 Political Systems of New States. 3(3-0) F. General characteristics of the political systems of the new states in Asia and Africa. Survey of the pattern and nature of colonialism, the independence movements, and the contemporary social and economic conditions of the new states. Focus on political ideologies, elites, and organizations and processes. Attention to the role of intellectuals and the military. An examination of major political, social, and economic problems.

PS 361 Introduction to Political Theory. 3(3-0) F.S. The course will examine the basic questions of the nature and purpose of politics and the principles of political right as treated by such writers as Plato, Aristolle, Machiavelli, Locke, Mill, Rousseau, Marx, and Nietzsche. Attention will be given to their treatments of the criteria of civil justice, the relationship between human nature and politics, and the character of political wisdom. Emphasis will be placed on careful reading of primary texts. Marshall, Kessler

PS 371 Methodology of Political Science. Preq: PS 201 or 271 or C1. 3(3-0) F,S. An analysis of the principles and procedures of political science research including: 1) the philosophy of science; 2) theory construction; 3) sampling, measurement of political variables and research designs; and 4) other methods of political research, such as content analysis, use of agregate data and simulation research.

PS 401 American Parties and Pressure Groups. 3(3-0) F. Political parties and interest groups as instruments for shaping public policy and implementing denocratic values. They are considered as variables in the larger American system within which they exist. Attention on the nature of organization, membership and leadership recruitment process, and problems in aggregating votes. Topics such as political style — the relationship between maior and minor parties and the differences between the major parties. Moltzman Holtzman

PS 402 Campaigns and Elections in the American Political System. Prep: PS 201, 3(3-0) F.S. Deals with the nature and functions of campaigns and elections in the American political system. Among the topics to be explored are American electoral behavior, techniquess of political campaigning, recent reforms in campaign financing, the role of political parties in campaigns and elections, the classification of elections, with particular concern treated to the concepts of "issue voing" and "realignment."

299

PS 606 Politics and Policies of American State Governments. 3(30) F.S. A comparative study of the politics and policies of the 50 states. Collural, socio-economics and political variations and state response to intergovernmental domestic programs. The analysis of state efforts in traxation, education, health, verifare, transportation and regulatory policies, the implementation and administration of national programs in the state and the state's role in urban affairs.

PS 408 Urban Politics in a Changing South. Peer, in. standing, 3(3-0) F.S. A study of urban and urban-related problems through theories from politics, sociology, and economics, and their application to an existing environment. Formal study and research in various local leaders in ongoing programs in Radight and adjacent communities. The study of the study of the PS 411 Public Opinion & Distance and the study and the study of the study of the study public opinion and its functions in a demogratif system of government. Focus is primarily on public opinion: theory of the study of the public opinion and its functions in a demogratif system of government. Focus is primarily on public opinion theory of the study o

PS (SOC) 413 Criminal Justice Field Work. Pre: Acceptance in criminal justice option: senior tanding: SOC 306 and PS 411.426 PAS. (See page 311.) 41-9 Al 41-9 PS 431 International Organization. (JCIO): The evolve international organization emphasizing the establishment, operation and development of the United Nations.

PS 436 Politics of War and Peace. 3(3-0) F. Alternative conceptions of conflict, violence, and peace; the problems of wars and of arms races; approaches to arms control and disarmament; strategies of conflict management and reduction; theories of development; and designs of alternative future world orders. Strong

PS 437 National Security Policy. Prec: PS 331. 3(3-0) S. An investigation into 1) the making of security policy, including the role of the Executive, Congress, and nongovernmental actors; 2) the evolution of changing assumptions, strategies, and goals; and 3) the nature of U.S. security requirements, U.S. military commitments abroad, and the Zeostar of strategies haspid on arms superiority, arms control and distinguarding. The PS 446 Comparative Communities Systems, Policy PS 346 Cost, 23(3-1) S. Actody of the international Community movement and the evolution of the international sub-system of development in Community and non-Community states. Additional emphasis is placed on the institutional, political and ideological similarities and differences within the Communits and Master Mastro Community and the community atter system. Mastro

PS 447 Political Development. Prey: Six hours of political science, 3(3-0) F.S. Alt, yrs. Examines the concept, theories, characteristics and problems of political development. Information derived from comparative cultural and political studies is employed in an attempt to discover patterns of charge related to political development. Individual states and areas of the world are examined to evaluate the successes and failures in achieving political development.

PS 448 Politics of European Integration. Preq: Six hours comparative politics. 3(3-0) S. Pecuases on the political forces, institutions, and processes affecting the movement toward European integration. Primary consideration is given to the politics of the European community, composed of the European Economic Community (the Common Market), the European Coal and Steel Community, and the European Atomic Energy Community. The supranational characteristics of the Community's institutions and laws are compared with those of the member states. Individual research papers are required.

PS 461 Jurisprudence. Pregr-duajor standing 243-00 S. An exploration of the major school of juristic thought, the purpose of law and its sources, public and private law, and selected legal concepts.

PS 496 Governmental Internship and Seminar. Preq: Jr. standing and approval of committee of selection. 3-6 S.Sum. Formal seminars; lecture-discussions by political scientists, legislators, executives, judges, representatives of special interests and news media; four to six

1911 1920 Realing and Retend in Blatical Science (1-6) 4023 5/28 200 Pro Realing and Retend in Blatical Science (1-6) 4023 5/28 201 Provide the Relatical Science (1-6) 20218 of 1/28 201 Provide Realings and Theris in Blitical Science 3-6 PS 471 Survey Research 55-3 of 2473 +11 171 hours a day working on assignment to and under supervision of legislators or executives; formal report at completion of an internship. Staff

PS 498 Special Topics in Political Science. Preq: Six hours PS. 3-6 F.S. Detailed investigation of a topic. Topic and mode of study determined by the student and a faculty member. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

PS 502 The Legislative Process. Preq: PS 206 or CL 3(3-0) S. A study of the formulation of public policy from the institutional and behavioral viewpoints. Important current legislative problems at the congressional and state legislative levels will be selected and will serve as a basis for analyzing the legislative process. Holtzman

PS 506 American Constitutional Theory. Pro: PS 271 or Cl. 3(3-0) F. Basic constitutional doctrines, including fundamental law, judicial review, individual rights and political privileges, and national and state power. Special attention is given to the application of these doctrines to the regulation of business, agriculture and labor and to the rights asfeguarded by the First, Fifth and Fourteenth Amendments to the Constitution. Cabill

PS 507 Constitutional Theory II. Preq: Advanced undergrad. or grad. standing. 3(3-0) S. A continuation of PS 506, but may be elected separately. An examination of leading constitutional cases, especially in the fields of civil liberties and individual rights, and the writings of leading commentators. Cahill

PS 508 Urban Politics. Pres: PS 206, 3(3-0) F. A comparative study of political conditions in cities and localities. Topics will include the formal structures and rules of city and metropolitan governments, and the relationships to the informal norms and distribution of power; patterns of local decision-making; eiler ercuitment and distribution yariations of local autonomy and the scope of local politics; and approaches to urban policy class.

PS 609 Problems in Urban and Metropolitan Area Government. Preq: PS 206 or CL. 3(3-0) S. This course examines theory and research on problems affecting governments in metropolitan areas. Principal attention is given to those problems which affect (or result from governmental structure, institutions, and politics and to the alternative approaches to Clary

PS 511 Public Administration. Preq: PS 271 or CI. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. A study of the factors which contribute to goal displacement in public agencies and the institutions, concepts and techniques which may be used in such agencies to reduce the effects of these factors.

Block, McClain, Rassel, Stewart, Swiss

PS 512 Comparative Administration. Preq: PS 511 or 346 or Cl. 3(3.0) F.S. Concentration will be on administrative systems of developing nations with limited attention to developed systems. The major emphasis will be on administrative aspects of governmental change and modernization in developing nations; colonial influence on administration; problems of establishing new nations and adapting to change in established states;

PS 514 Public Finance. Preq: EB 205. 3(3-0) F. A survey of the theories and practices of governmental taxing, spending, and borrowing, including intergovernmental relationships and administrative practices and problems. McClain

PS 516 Public Policy Analysis. Prec: Graduate standing: advanced undergrad.standing and CI. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Course will focus on the theories and methodology of analyzing and explaining public policy and the substance of recent domestic policies in the human and physical resources area, including wellare, poverty, education, housing, urban renewal, transportation, recreation-conservation, and agriculture.

PS (SOC) 517 The Police Bureaucracy in a Democratic Society. Prep: Sr. or grad. standing: 30:30 F, S. This is a political science seminar which focuses on the proposition that police departments are bureaucratic organizations which can be studied as such. Emphasis is placed on understanding the process by which police policy is made. Internal and external spychological and structural variables are identified in tracing decisions on specific issues. Thus, attitudes of policement, the nature of their work, and the resources and power of various constituencies are factors seen as determining police behavior. Staff

PS 561 Political Thought: Plato to the Reformation. Preq: CI. 3(3.0) F. The emergence PS 5% Debal food and Resource Policy 3(3.0) 9/1/8 off 1/7801

8 • K. Y.-

and development of the theories underlying or explaining the political aspects of behavior, approached through the study of the writings of the principal political philosophers from the days of the Greek city-state to the Reformation.

PS 562 Modern Political Theory. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) S. A study of the state and its relationship to individuals and groups, approached through reading of selected passages from the works of outstanding philosophers from the 16th century to the present.

Marshall, Kessler

PS 563 Power and Ideology. Prec: Advanced undergrad. or grad. standing. 3(3-0) F. This course will explore comparing theories of power and its distribution in the United States, and of the nature of ideology. It will analyze various forms of elite theory, particularly pluralist theory and its critics and of empirical democratic theory, with specific reference to the concepts of power and ideology. Primary attention will be given to the case of the United States, with projections made regarding the nature of power and ideology, and the prospects for democracy in post-industrial societies.

PS 655 American Political Thought. Prec: Sr. or grad. standing. (33-0) F,S.Sum. The course will examine and evaluate major American writings on the nature and purpose of politics. Readings will be grouped under the following topics: (1) various interpretations of the American Constitution and the principles embodied therein; (2) writings on civil and natural rights; (3) the character of American liberalism; (4) Black American political thought and (5) the contemporary crisis in liberal thought. The grupose is to develop the independent capacity to read and reflect with care on the grounds of different views about American politics.

PS 569 Topics in Political Theory. Preq: Sr. or grad. standing. (Maximum of 6 hours may be taken). 3(3) of PS. A close examination of particular topics or theorist that are not included in the basic courses in political theory. Course content changes in different years, and, with permission of instructor, the course may be repeated for credit. Examples of course topics are: "Foundations of Modern Radicalism," "Twentieth Cartury Political Philosophy and Political Science," "Political Philosophy and the Problem of Law," and "Origins of Marshall, Kessler

PS 571 Scope and Method of Political Science. Preq: PS 201 or CI. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. This course reviews contemporary theories, concepts and methods fundamental to the study of politics. It emphasizes current empirical research and the collateral involvement in research activities aimed althe development of basic skills in this area.

BS 572 Applied Revearch Analysis 43-2 aptrs = 1/179

Poultry Science

PO 201 Poultry Science and Production. Preq: BS 100. 4(3.3) F,S. Fundamental principles of broiler, turkey and egg production including poultry physiology, breeding, incubation, housing, nutrition, disease control, management and marketing. Parkhurst

PO 301 Evaluation of Live Poultry. Preq: PO 201. 2(1-3) S. Experience in evaluating live poultry for production and breeder stock potential. Emphasis on techniques and critera used in selecting poultry for use in commercial production units. Parkhurst

PO 351 Grading and Evaluation of Poultry Products. Preq: PO 301. 2(1-3) F. Experience in grading and evaluating poultry products, such as dressed broilers, fowl, turkeys, shell eggs and broken out eggs. Parkhurst

PO (VET) 401 Poultry Diseases. 4(3-3) S. (See veterinary science, page 326.)

PO 402 Commercial Poultry Enterprises. 4(3-3) S. Principles of production and incubation of hatching eggs; hatchery operation; organization and development of plants for the operation and maintenance of commercial facilities for poultry meat and egg production; building construction, insulation and equipment and management methods. Staff

PO (FS) 404 Poultry Products. 3(2-3) F. (See food science, page 240.)

PO 405 Avian Physiology. Preq: CH 220. 4(3-3) F. The principles of avian physiology integrating the physiological processes and the associated anatomical structures that insure the homeostatic state in birds.

802 590 Riadingo and Revench 1-3 1012777-66 1/78 PS 691 Juternship in Public Aflatro 1-6 1012717-66 1/78 PS 593 Spuid Septemin Political Science 1-10 9/1/8 off 1/78 0 420 Junkey Production 2(1-2) 1/23/17 08 1/78 9 421 Commelled lag Production 2(1-2) 1/0-177 24 1/78.

For all of the second second

Parkhurst

PO (ANS, NTR) 415 Comparative Nutrition. Preq: CH 220 or 221. 3(3-0) F. Fundamentais of animal nutrition, including the classification of nutrients, their requirement and general metabolism by different species for health, maintenance, growth and other productive functions. Donaldson or Ramsey

PO 490 Poultry Seminar. Preq: Required of PO srs. 1(1-0) S. Current topics and problems are assigned for oral report and discussion. Cook

PO 495 Special Problems in Poultry Science. Preq: Jr. standing and Cl. 1-6 F.S. Individualized study of problems in student's interest area and not covered in scheduled courses. Emphasis on research problems developed with faculty approval. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

PO (GN) 520 Poultry Breeding. Preq: GN 411. 3(2-2) S. Application of genetic principles to poultry breeding considering physical traits and physiological characteristics — feather patterns, egg production, hatchability, growth, body conformation and utility. Krueger PO (ZO) 524 Comparative Endocrinology. Preq: ZO 421 or equivalent. 4(3-3) S. The en-

To 100 22 Comparative Endermouses resp. 20 22 or equivinent work of interdections, setter with respect to its physiological importance to metabolism, growth and reproduction. 20 552 I mound biclogy 3(2-3) 2th 6177 (mB, ph y) 127

Psychology

♥PSY 200 Introduction to Psychology. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. General characteristics of human behavior, including motivation, learning, development, thinking, perception, sensation and measurement. The objectives are: development of the ability to communicate in oral and written form accurately and scientifically about behavior; development of an understanding of and a capacity to use scientific ideas and processes as they apply to behavior, an understanding of the behavior of organisms.

PSY 210 Psychological Analysis Applied to Current Problems. Prev: PSY 200. 3(3-0). P,S,Sum. Explores the psychological bases of certain current social problems. Emphasis is on review of pertinent literature and planning simple research projects. Problems studied from a set of relevant problems: violence and aggression, equal rights for women, attitude change, rehabilitation, population growth, service delivery systems, etc. The interests and abilities of students and teacher and availability of literature will be the principal criteria for problem selection. Juniors and seniors are divised to take PSY 412 rather than PSY 210. Smith

PSY 300 Perception. Preg. PSY 200, introductory BS, CH or PY recommended. 3(3-0) FS. An introduction to anatomy and physiology of major sensory systems, their relation to central structures, and basic problems dealt with by psycho-physics. Examination of the chief determiners of perception, including both stimulus variables and such organismic variables as learning, motivation, and attention. The discussion of perceptual theory and processes emphasizes topics in two- and three-dimensional spatial perception. Mershon

PSY 304 Educational Psychology. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Introduction to a model of instruction through readings, group activities, and class discussions. Engages student in activities which employ some concepts of educational psychology. Staff

PSY 310 Learning and Motivation. Preq: PSY 200. 3(3-0) F. Acquaints students with the structure of the areas of learning and motivation and with the major theories and empirical findings in these areas. Develops skill in deriving and testing implications of theories and in manipulating theoretical concepts. Cole

PSY 320 Cognitive Processes. Preq: PSY 200. 3(3-0) F.S. Complex cognitive processes such as: thinking, reasoning, problem solving, creativity and originality, intelligence, social interaction, verbal behavior and decision processes. Emphasis on theoretical approaches, research findings. Aims at developing skills in deriving and testing hypotheses in these areas. Newman

PSY 337 Psychology, Industrial Society and Social Policy. Prec: PSY 200. 3(3:0) F.S. Current problem areas in human resource development for modern technological societies are considered, emphasizing systems approaches as a unifying concept. General systems concepts. methods of industrial psychology, human resource development and social psychology are jointly introduced and their implications considered. Policy formulation, analysis, inhuman resource development system is defined; procedures for analysis, evaluation and for possible design alternatives are explored in the context of modern urban-industrial societies.

PSY (IE) 338 Human Factors in Equipment Design. Preq: PSV 337 or IE 332. 3(22) F. An introduction to methodology in human factors research, equipment design, biomechanics, and accident study. Man's sensory, motor, and decision-making abilities are related to problems of systems design, operator efficiency, and safety as these involve displays, controls, workplace layout, and environmental stressors. Pearson Pearson

PSY 350 Interviewing and Behavior Observation Skills. Corec: PSY 351, 352, SP 231. 472-09 F.S. Instruction and practice in interviewing. Developing skill in behavior observation with children of all age levels and with adults, particularly those from disadvantaged and varied cultural backgrounds. Use of communications and instructional media such as video tape, audio tape, and varied observational techniques and instruments. Coxyell

PSY 351 Instructional Skills. Coreq: PSY 350, 352, SP 231. 4(2-6) F,S. Development of skills in the psychology of instructing, tutoring, instructional programming, and instructional communication. Emphasis on disadvantaged learners, problems of measurement, evaluation, and test construction. Cowgell

PSY 352 Organizational Skills. Coreq: PSY 350, 351, SP 231. 4(2.6) F,S. Topics are: 1) Current theories of organizational structure and process applicable to human serving organizations, 2) problems associated with change and intervention in human serving organizations, 3) recognition and determination of organizational goals, and 4/9 organizational gaming. Cowgell

PSY 370 Psychology of Personality and Adjustment. Prec: PSY 200. 3(3-0) F.Sum. Mechanisms influencing human behavior related to crisis resolution, effective adjustment and personal fulfillment. Includes a supervised group interaction laboratory and a major semester problem as well as lectures and examinations. Staff

PSY 376 Human Growth and Development. Preq: PSY 200 or 304. 3(3-0) F.S. Study of behavioral development during the human life span through 1) studying current theories and 2) working with persons at various stages of the life cycle. Student problems require applications of concepts drawn from developmental psychology. Staff

PSY 400 Perception: Research Methods. Preq: PSY 300; Coreq: ST 311. 3(1-4) F. The various methodologies and research strategies currently employed in the area of perception. Includes extensive individual experience in the perception research laboratory, readings of both methodology and experimental research, and the conduct of an independent project of original design within the area of perception. Method

PSY 410 Learning and Motivation: Research Methods. Preq: PSY 310; Coreq: ST 311. 3(1-4) S. The various methodologies and research strategies currently employed in learning and motivation. Includes settensive individual experience in the activities of the Operant laboratory, readings on both methodology and experimental research, and the conduct of an independent project of original design within the area of learning and motivation. Cole

PSY 411 Social Psychology. Preq: PSY 200. 3(3-0) S.Sum. A study of the importance of social factors for the behavior of individuals. Topics include affiliation, interpersonal attraction, person perception, attitude formation and change, conformity, and altruistic behavior. Luginbuhl

PSY 412 Psychological Research Applied to Current Problems. Prec: PSY 200 and ST 311. 3(3:0) S. Emphasis from a psychological perspective is given to application of conceptual and technical skills relevant to understanding and acting on social problems. Basic material will include: governmental agencies and social action, models of behavior systems, research techniques and computer-based data processing. Specific social problems will be selected for class demonstration projects. The interests and abilities of students and teacher will be the principal criteria for project selection. Smith

PSY 420 Cognitive Processes: Research Methods, Preq: PSY 320; Coreq: ST 311.3 (1-4) F. The various methodologies and research strategies currently employed in cognitive processes. Extensive individual experience in the activities of the Cognition Research Laboratory, readings on both methodology and experimental research, and the conduct of an independent project of original design with the area of cognitive processes. Newman

PSY 430 Neuropsychology: Research Methods. Preq: PSY 400, 410, 420; or CI 3(1-4). The various methodologies and research strategies currently employed in neuropsychology. Includes extensive individual experience in the activities of the Neuropsychology laboratory, and readings on both methodology and experimental research. LeVere

PSY 475 Child Psychology. Preq: PSY 200 or 304. 3(3-0) F,S. Emphasis upon the intellectual, social, emotional and personality development of the child. Physical growth emphasized as necessary to an understanding of the psychological development of the pupil.

PSY 476 Psychology of Adolescent Development. Prev: Junior standing. 3(3.0) F.S. Considers adolescent behaviors as part of the development sequence of human behavior with emphasis on the adolescent experience in Western culture and implications for the instruction of adolescent behaviors as part of the development sequence of human behaviors. **PSY 431, 432 Seminur in Psychology:** Prev: Set Landing, conserved background and conducting independent research studies sources and skill in back ling development and conducting independent research studies sources and skill in background periodic behavior; major trends in selected areas of study, research techniques available to the psychologists. Staff

PSY 43 Special Topics in Psychology. Preq: CL 1-6 F,S. An individual study course. Any undergraduate student may suggest an activity (review of literature on a topic, designing and conducting an experiment, or survey e.t.). After discussion if both student and supervising professor agree the topic is worthwhile, that the student is competent to undertake it, the student will enroll the following senseter.

PSY 495 Human Resource Development Practicum, Preg: Jr. standing. PSY HRD 0ption, PSY 350, 351, 352, SP 231, 8(0-8) F,S. Field experience in the use of skills acquired during the skill semester. The student will spend at least a full semester working in a selected off-campus center. The student experiences real-world problems in context, and can arrange this later course work around subjects applicable to the solution of such problems. Cowgell

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

PSY 502 Physiological Psychology, Preg: 12 hours PSY, including PSY 200, 300, 310. 3(3-0) F.S. A survey of the neuroanatomical and neurophysiological mechanisms of behavior with emphasis upon mammalian neuroanatomy, neural conduction, synaptic transmission and reflex mechanisms. Designed to form a basis for advanced study of the neurophysiological requisites of more complex behavioral processes. LeVere

PSY 504 Advanced Educational Psychology. Preq: Six hours PSY. 3(3-0) S. A critical appraisal of potential contributions of psychology to the analysis and improvement of instruction. Laboratory practice in various applications of psychology to instruction. Staff

PSY 505 History and Systems of Psychology. Preq: PY 200, 300, 310, 320 or CL or grad. status. 3(3-0) Acquaints students with the history of psychology and psychological systems and practice in taking different approaches to a particular problem area. Cole

PSY 511 Advanced Social Psychology. Preq: Grad. standing or CI. 3(3-0) F. A survey of theory and research in social psychology through reading and discussion of primary source materials. Also, issues of methodology, ethical questions in social psychological research, and application of research findings to the world at large. Luginbulk

PSY 530 Abnormal Psychology. Preq: PY 200, 302. 3(3-0) S. The causes, symptomatic behavior and treatment of the major personality disturbances. Emphasis on theory, experimental psychopathology and preventive measures. Corter

PSY (ED) 531 Mental Deficiency. 3(3-0) Sum. (See education, page 220.)

PSY 532 Psychological Aspects of Exceptionality. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) S. Considera effects: of severe deviancy (sensore, physical, mental, etc.) arising from any causes at any stage of life; the personal and social ramifications; and possible courses of intervention. Utilization of psychological theory and clinical information in interpreting probable implications. Research findings related to sensory deprivation, research needs and possible research projects.

PSY 533 Tests and Measurements. Preq: Six hours PSY. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. The principles of psychological testing including norms and units of measurement, elementary statistical concepts, reliability and validity. Some attention to the major types of available tests such as general intellectual development, tests of separate abilities, achievement tests, measures of personality and interest inventories.

PSY (1E) 540 Human Factors in Systems Design. Preq: 1E (PSY) 330 or 1E 354; Coreg: St 507 or 515. 3(3-0) S. Problems of the systems development cycle, including man-machine function allocation, military specification, display-control compatibility, the personnel subsystem concept, and maintainability design. Detailed treatment is given to man as an information processing mechanism.

PSY 565 Organization Psychology. Preq: Nine hours in PSY. 3(3-0) S. The application of behavioral science, particularly psychology and social psychology to organizational and management problems. Miller

PSY 571 Individual Intelligence Measurement. Preq: PSY 570. 3(3-0) A practicum in individual intelligence testing with emphasis on the Wechsler-Bellevue, Stanford-Binet, report writing and case studies. Corter

PSY 576 Developmental Psychology. Preq: Nine hours PSY, including 475 or 476. 3(3-0) F. The development of human behavior with attention to theoretical issues and research in developmental psychology. R. Rawls

PSY 578 Individual Differences. Preq: Six hours in PSY. 3(3-0) F. Nature, extent and practical implications of individual differences and individual variation. Staff

PSY 594 Area Seminar in Human Resources Development. Preq: CI. 1-3, 6 Maximum FS. Topics are: 1) the development of human resources as an area of inquiry, 2) methods of inquiry, 3) contemporary issues, 4) ethical questions, 5) relationships to other areas within syschology.

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

PSY 500 Perception. 3(2-2) S.

PSY 510 Learning and Motivation. 3(3-0) F.

PSY 514 Logical Foundations of Behavioral Analysis. 3(3-0) F.

PSY 520 Cognitive Processes. 3(2-2) F.

PSY 545 Fundamentals of Skill. 3(3-0) Alt. F.

PSY 570 Theories of Personality. 3(3-0) F.

PSY 575 Behavior Modification. Preq: PSY 510 or equiv. and/or CI. 3(2-2) S.

PSY 592 Area Seminar in Experimental Psychology. 1-3, Max. 6 F,S.

PSY (IE) 593 Area Seminar in Ergonomics. 1(0-2), Max. 3 F.

PSY 595 Area Seminar in School Psychology. 1-3, Max. 6 F,S.

PSY 596 Area Seminar in Social Psychology, 1-3, Max. 6 F.S.

PSY 599 Research Problems in Psychology. Preq: CI. Credits Arranged F.S.

PSy 391 Special Sopics in Bychology 1-3 4/4/18 of 8/12

By 620 Advanced Breddens in Cognition 3(3-0) 12/1/18 eff

Recreation Resources Administration

RRA 152 Introduction to Recreation. 3(3-0) F,S. History and foundations of recreation including objectives, economic and social aspects, definition and importance; status or organized recreation in our modern society; certain applied principles of recreation. Wilson

RRA 215 Maintenance and Operations I. Preq: RRA 152. 3(3-0) F.S. Methods of operation of various park and recreation facilities for public use; protection and law enforcement; job planning and scheduling; preventive maintenance; and modern maintenance techniques and maintenance materials. Warree

sase management; marinas; day and tamily camping. A start of the st

RRA 341 Principles of Recreation Planning. Preq: RRA 241. 3(2-2) F.S. The recreation administrator's role in planning situations typical of the public and private sectors. Categories of information and their significance in the decision-making and problem-solving process. Competent information systems.

RRA 353 Public Camp Administration. Preq: RRA 152. 3(2-2) F.S. Development of organized camping and its educational, health and recreational objectives. Program planning and leadership training in community, private, agency and school camping. Laboratory — campcraft skills. Warren

RRA 354 Health Practices in Recreation Management. 3(3-0) F,S. Emphasis upon health problems, disease prevention, communicable diseases and their control, public health administration, school and industrial hygiene, and other health problems confronting the individual and community. Staff

RRA 358 The Recreation Program. Prog. RRA 216. 4(2-4) F.S. Types of recreation opportunities available to individuals, groups, neighborhoods or municipalities and the methods of providing these opportunities. Smith

RRA 359 Recreation and Park Supervision. Preq: RRA 358. 3(2-2) F,S. Directing, inspecting and critical evaluation. Emphasis on the roles of the public recreation supervisor, community centers, sports, special activities, maintenance and operation. Sternloff

RRA 42 Wildland Recreation Environments. Prec: 4.r. standing: 3(2-3) F.S. Environmental modifications and resource developments required to support terceration use. Factors affecting site selection are related to resource planning functions. Site planning procedures provide a basis for managerial review. Natural history interpretation is an element of resource management. Concepts of natural beauty and approaches to preservation amenities through modified methods of commercial product management. RRA 431 Facility and Site Planning. Prec: RRA 215 and 216. 2007 F.S. The history by 7

RRA 451 Facility and Site Planning. Preq: RRA 215 and 216. 36967 F.S. The histlyby 01 park and recreation facility planning. Emphasis upon the planning principles in design and layout of recreation facility planning. Multidings, Field trips to various types of recreation facilities. McKnelly

RRA 453 Administrative Policies and Procedures. Preq: RRA 359. 3(3-0) F,S. The internal organization of the recreation and park department; the administrative process; legislation and legal foundations; boards and commissions; personnel practices and policies; office management; public relations. Sternioff

RRA 454 Recreation and Park Finance. Preq: Six hours RRA, sr. standing. 3(3-0) F,S. Recreation and park fiscal administration; sources of finance for current and capital expenditures; revenue activities; financial planning; budgeting; expenditure policies; accounting; auditing and planning for recreation and park services. Hines

RRA 475 Recreation and Park Internship. Preq: Sr. standing, RRA 359. 9(0-27) (9 weeks) S.Sum. Provides prospective recreator with an opportunity for controlled experiences in skills and techniques involved in recreation and park department management. The student spends nime weeks off campus in a departmental selected location. Smith

307

RRA 491 Special Problems in Recreation. Preq: Consent of department. 1-6 F,S. Aims to develop critical analysis. Forms a basis for the organization of research projects, for the compilation and organization of material in a functional relationship and for the foundation of policies. Seminar procedure. Smith '

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

RRA 500 Theories of Leisure and Recreation. Preq: Nine hours RRA. 3(3-0). Leisure and recreation's origin and development as revealed by man's behavioral patterns. The influence and social significance of leisure and recreation concepts on contemporary American culture and their future implications. Warren

RRA 501 Theory Development in Recreation Research. Preq: ST 311 and SOC 416. 4(3-2). The historical emphasis of recreation research with analyses of various approaches to research design and model building. The philosophy of social scientific investigation, and possible application of existing behavioral theory to recreation research. Efforts to develop theory useful in explaining use of leisure time. Siderelis

RRA (EB) 503 Economics of Recreation. Preq: EB 301 or 401. 3(3-0) F. The principal emphasis will be on identity and importance of economic information for planning. The market mechanism and government will be examined as they affect and interact to affect allocation of resources to recreation, distribution of recreation services, and behavior of recreationists. Other topics include demand analysis, economics of planning, cost/benefit analysis, secondary economic impacts, public decision-making, externalities, public finance, and supply considerations in urban and rural recreation situations. Staff

RRA 538 Recreation for Special Populations, 3(3-0). The leisure concerns of deprived groups with exposure to the status, problems, and community service needs of special populations found in most American communities. Special populations include the physically disabled, the mentally retarded, the aging, and the economically deprived. Sternloff

RRA 591 Recreation Resources Problems, Preo: Advanced undergrad, or grad, status, 1- Assigned or selected problems in RRA planning, supervision, maintenance, operations. financing, or program. Selected on basis of student interest and supervised by graduate RRA 595 Special Jopics in Resudin Resources 1-3 1/2/16 af 1/2 Religion Staff

(Also see Philosophy.) R.1 248 Special Sepica in Autoin 2(3-0) at \$177 Azo[77 REL 300 Introduction to Religion. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Various aspects of religion are

- analyzed, such as the development of the great traditions, as well as the relation of religion to personal maturity, cultural change, and the social good, 5/16 41 5/16 Staff REL 311 The Hebrew Bible, 3(3-0) F. Man's religious quest's explored in the varied Biblical literature of the Hebrews. The course stresses the development of their religious faith and tradition, but such background matters as geography, archeology, history, and literary
- problems are also considered to flow Scherrent win 198 at 1/16 VanderKam REL 312 Pristian Origins: 3(3-0) S. The Biblical writings of the early Christian community are examined in their historical context. The results of recent studies of the Dead Sea Scrolls as well as of Hellenistic and Hebrew thought and religion are brought to bear on early Christian life and thought. VanderKam

REL 315 Western Religions to the Reformation. 3(3-0) F. This course traces the major steps in the development of Christianity and Judaism during the period 100-1500 A.D., noting the events, persons, and ideas which were most significant in this development. Fitzgerald

REL 316 Western Religions Since the Reformation. 3(3-0) S. This course traces the major developments within Christianity and Judaism from 1500 to the present. Fitzgerald

REL 321 Religion in American Life. 3(3-0) F.S. This is a study of representative men. movements, and thought in the major religions within the context of American society and culture. Moorhead

REL (ENG) 325 Religion and the Modern Literary Imagination. 3(3-0) This course examines the relationship between religion and imaginative literature by exploring in concrete Rel 101, 102 dementary Ephical Hebrew I, II 3(3-0) 3/9/77 off 3/77

Rel 201(FLH) Intermediate Billical of hew I 3(3-0) 2/22/78 of 8/8

and dramatic form a variety of options on such themes as the problem of evil and suffering and the quest for meaning in human existence. Staff

REL 327 Contemporary Religious Thought. 3(3-0) F.S. Investigates the development of recent religious and theological thought in America and Europe, as it has responded to the rapidly changing intellectual, scientific, and social dimensions of Western culture.

Fitzgerald, Stalnaker

REL 331 Hinduism and Islam. 3(3-0) F. The religious traditions of India, including early Vedic religion, Brahamanism, the various Yogas, the devotion cults, the religio-philosophical traditions, and modern religious movements. Islam is examined in its Arabian origin and as it has developed in other parts of the world. Highfill

REL 332 Buddhism, 3(3-0) S. Buddhism is followed from its beginnings in India through the expansion into the whole of Asia. Creativity in art, political involvements, and meditative disciplines, as in Zen, are some of the facets. Highfill

REL 498 Special Topics in Religion, Preq: Six hours REL, 1-6 F.S. This course is used to offer areas of study which appear only rarely in the curriculum. It will also function as a readings course for honors students in religion. Staff

Social Work

SW 203 Social Welfare in the United States. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Introduction to current social welfare programs in the United States. Examines historical development of these programs including the motivations of individuals and groups which initiated them. Students visit selected programs and explore their philosophies, structures and effectiveness.

SW 205 Social Welfare Policies and Issues. Preq: SW 203. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Examines policies and issues associated with existing social welfare delivery systems and emphasizes policy formulation and assessment of alternative strategies for establishing and meeting social goals. Influence of social work principles, values and practice on social welfare policies and issues

SW 307 Social Welfare Programs and Delivery Systems. Preq: SW 205. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum, An indepth study of major social welfare programs. Focus is on income maintenance programs and social services provided to the aged, families and children, handicapped adults and minority groups. Program content and methods of service delivery explored in class and by small student teams to determine effectiveness of financial and non-financial programs.

SW 308 Social Work Practice and Methods I. Preq: SW 307, 3(3-0) F.S. Fundamental elements of an integrated approach to social work practice. Focuses on professional values, social work roles and the social work-client relationships. Skills in interviewing, data collection and case recording are explored and practiced.

SW 310 Personality Development and Human Behavior. Preq: Sophomore standing. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Knowledge of man as an individual, interacting with an ever-changing social environment, continually evolving as a unique personality with individualistic combination of capacities and mechanisms for coping.

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

SW 405 Social Work Practice and Methods II, Preq: SW 308, 3(3-0) F.S. Examines the strategies of study, evaluation and intervention utilized in social work practice in the beginning, core and ending phases of the social worker-client, problem solving relationship.

SW 406 Field Work I. Preq: or Coreq: SW 405. 6(2-16) F,S,Sum. Supervised field experience in a social welfare agency or program for two full days each week. Assigned participation in an agency or program operation includes interaction with individuals, small groups, and agency staff. Provision for application of social work values, skills, objectives and methods gained in class. A two hour seminar on campus each week will link social work theory with field experience.

SW 407 Field Work II. Preq: SW 406. 6(2-16) F,S,Sum. Supervised field experience in a social welfare agency or program for two days each week and a two hour weekly seminar enables the student to increase and refine professional social work skills and knowledge. Seminars focus on integration of content areas of the curriculum with field practice. Faculty

Sto 312 Social work that the tradition in that the care 3(3-0) 3/15/78/ ·. .

Sociology

(Also see Anthropology.)

SOC 202 Principles of Sociology. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. Introduces basic ideas in the field of sociology. Exposure to a variety of concepts, theories and research findings develops student's abilities to conceptualize, analyze and interpret patterns of human interaction from a sociological perspective.

SOC 203 Current Social Problems. 3(3:0) F,S,Sum. Examines the concept of social problems with emphasis on the problem orientation of contemporary United States society. Investigates the social and cultural aspects of problems to demonstrate the basic integration of society and community life. Problems for intensive study avay to reflect current interests and may include crime, divorce, race conflict, illness, poverty, housing, recreation, personality adjustment, population and social aspects of environmental crisis.

SOC 204 Contemporary Family Life. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. The American family as a social institution as an interaction process with emphasis on mate selection, marital adjustment, socialization and marital dissolution.

SOC 205 Work: Occupations and Professions. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. The sociology of occupations, professions and work, especially human relations in industrial plants and other work situations.

SOC 241 Rural Society — U.S.A. 3(3-0) F. Major rural social institutions, ecological patterns and land tenure systems are examined emphasizing the American setting. Influence of rural patterns and values in contemporary urbanized society. Stresses the role of the rural community as an area of institutional functioning and social integration within the framework of a complex, industrial society.

SOC 301 Human Behavior. Preq: SOC 202 or PSY 200. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Examines effects of social interaction upon individual behavior and personality and collective attitudes and behavior as products of group experience. Analyzes fashions and fads, crowds, mobs, publics, social movements.

SOC 302 Mass Communications and Modern Society. Preq: Three cr. in SOC. 313-0) F.S. Introduction to the sociology of mass communications including its process, content, audiences, communicators, and social effects in modern society. The preparation of a news media comparison report enables critical examination of local and national media content. Provides insight from classic works by sociologists and other social scientists.

SOC 305 Race Relations. Preq: Three cr. in SOC. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Analyzes race relationships both in the United States and throughout the world with emphasis on factors producing current changes.

SOC 306 Criminology. Preq: Three cr. in SOC, 3(3-0), F,S,Sum. The study of the processes whereby behavior is defined as crime and persons are identified as criminals including a sociological investigation of agencies of law enforcement, adjudication, corrections, and prevention; patterns of criminal behavior; explanations of variations in criminality with emphasis on sociocultural and sociopsychological theories.

SOC 311 Community Relationships. Preq: Three cr. in SOC. 3(3-0) F,S. A survey of the institutions, organizations and agencies found in modern communities; social problems and conditions with which they deal; their interrelationship and the trend toward over-all planning.

SOC (ED) 313 Introduction to the Sociology of Education. Prey: Three hours of basic sociology or CI. 3(3-0) F.S. An investigation of the United States deucational institution in a sociological framework. Analyzes the objectives of education, the school as a social system, the roles and role relationships of various position occupants, and the effect of social factors — including social class and organizational expectations — upon the educational experience within a framework of the characteristics and influences of a bureaucratic organization.

SOC 342 Rural Societies Around the World. Prec: SOC 202 or SOC 241. 3(3-4) 5. Sociological description, analysis and understanding of traditional rural societies of Asia, Africa and Latin America. Basic social institutions, groupings and processes provide bases for understanding these societies in the contact of an increasingly urbanized and industrial world. Stresses examination of these societies on a Genemischaf-Gesellschaft continuum. Soci 245 Sociology = 0, Balagorov $25c_{-} = 0$ ($4 m_{-} = 46$)

310 200 313 Sociology of thealth 3(3-0) 4/13/18 of 1/19 SOC 351 Population and Public Affairs. Prey: Three rr. in SOC. 3(3-0) F.S. Growth rates, changing composition and residential redistribution in relation to public issues and planning. Studies the ways in which population data are utilized by public agencies in program and policy formulation. Analysis encompasses new problems and socioeconomic stuations resulting from the dynamic nature of population changes in contemporary society.

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

SOC 402 Urban Sociology. Preq: SOC 202. 3(3-0) F,S. Analyzes urban social structures emphasizing determinants and consequences of changes in urban places and life styles. Understanding current urban problems as reflecting existing situations and changes occurring in the larger society. Examines various approaches to urban social planning.

SOC 410 Formal Organizations. Preq: SOC 232, 3(3-0) 8. This course examines why and how formal organizations – for example, businesses, industrial firms, civic clubs, professional and religious associations – are created, developed, maintained, changed, and destroyed. Topics include alternative theoretical perspectives, methodological considerations, organizational structure, groups within organizations, organizational environments, and future prospects.

SOC (PS) 413 Criminal Justice Field Work. Pre: Acceptance in criminal justice option; senior standing, SOC 306 and PS 307. 4(2-8) F,S. Supervised observation and experience in a criminal justice agency; study of relationships between ongoing programs and relevant political and sociological theory and research through participation in weekly seminars as well as preparation and presentation of integrative report.

SOC 414 Social Class, Preg: SOC 202. 3(3-0) F. Examines the universality of structured inequality, the criteria for assignment and the causes and consequences of vertical differentation. Relates social class to the chances, life styles and mobility and to other forms of social stratification. Investigates theories and research methods pertinent to the study of social class.

SOC 415 Social Thought. Preg: SOC 2022. 3(3-0) F.S. A course dealing with the growth of social thought from a philosophical to a scientific perspective, from social philosophy to scientific sociological theory. Emphasis is on the understanding of major sociological theories and their intellectual and philosophical antecedents; philosophical and methodological issues relevant to the development of sociological theories; and the relationship between theory and research.

SOC 416 Research Methods, Preq: Sr. standing, ST 311, or CI. 3(3-0) F,S. The basic methods of social research, research design sampling, data collection, measurement, and analysis; the relation of theory and research.

SOC 418 Analysis of School-Community Relations. Prog: SOC 202, or 318, or 411, or ED 434, 432: 23. Analyzes the reciprocal relations of school and community, the variant effect of influence sources, and consequences for both school and community. Systematic characteristics and relationships, social change, values, social processes and the American community constitute key analytical variables, implemented by student laboratory experience in school and community.

SOC 420 Sociology of Corrections. Preq: SOC 306 and PS 311. 3(1-2) S. A variety of correctional settings are studied in sociological perspective. Major topics include: formal and informal organization, immate social systems; correctional programs and their consequences; alternatives to confinement; and special purpose facilities. The focus is on contemporary American prison systems with historical and cross-cultural material included for comparative

purposes.

SOC 425 Juvenite Delinquency. Prec: SOC 202, SOC 301 desirable. 3(3-0) F,S. Explores epidemiology of juvenite delinquency. Compares descriptive typologies. Develops theories of causation with emphasis on social institutions, peer groups and socialization processes. Investigates procedures for enforcement, adjudication and correction of young offenders. Examines strategies for prevention of delinquency. Opportunities for observation and participation in agency operations.

SOC 441 Social Change in Asia. Preq: SOC 202. 3(11/2-11/4) F. The main problems of rapid social change in Asia are examined with regard to the sources, mechanisms, patterns,

and consequences of change, utilizing major theoretical perspectives and methodological approaches available in sociology. SR, MAULK ref & d = 115 MinSOC 490, 491 Senior Seminar in Sociology. Preq:Consent of department. 3(3-0) F.S. Af-

[art] SOC 490, 491 Senior Seminar in Sociology. Preq.:Consent of department. 3(3-0) F.S. Afarticle and a poputunity to synthesize knowledge, theory and methods learned in earlier courses of the and to conduct original explorations in special interest areas.

SOC 498 Special Topics in Sociology. Preq: Six hours SOC above the freshman level. (1-6) F.S. A detailed investigation of a topic in sociology or anthropology. Topic and mode of study determined by the faculty. member(s) in consultation with the departmental head.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

SOC (ED) 501 Leadership. Preq: SOC 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Leadership in various fields of American IIfe; analysis of factors associated with it; techniques of leadership. Stresses recreational, scientific and executive leadership proceedures.

SOC 502 Society, Culture and Personality. Preg: SOC 202 or equivalent, 3(3:0) S. Studies human personality from its origina in primary groups through its development in secondary contacts and its ultimate integration with social norms. Explores comparative anthropological materials but places emphasis on the normal personality and individual adjustment to our society and culture. Dynamics of personality and individual adanalyzed in terms of society's general culture patterns and social institutions.

SOC 504 Education in Modern Society. Pres: SOC 202, 301 or equivalent. 3(3-0) Places varying emphasis on the historical development of education in the United States, crosscultural comparisons of educational structure and function, professionalization of educators investigation of the ecological factors affecting education, effects of group processes upon learning, and the affect of accid processes and changes upon the educational institution. SOC 505 The Society of the Collegical processes and changes upon the educational institution SOC 505 The Society of the Collegical processes and changes upon the educational institution standpoint. Society and handicap is introduced from a conceptual and theoretical standpoint. Society and accide psychological aspects of handicaps, the rehabilitation sociology of work in the rehabilitation processes. Socio-cultural factors in disability and handican (residence, social class, fund) rehabilitation funders, etc.) are analyzed.

SOC 506 The Sociology of Rehabilitation II. Preg: Grad. standing and/or CI. 3(3-0) S. Students engage in individual research projects on a specific handicap, a rehabilitation process or a rehabilitation work in process while student pursues a specialized interest. Emphasizes sociological methods and techniques applicable to above aspects of social behavior.

SOC 507 Social Movements. Prec: SOC 503 or six hrs. SOC or Soc. Psy. 3(3-0) S. Nature and variety of social movements; conditions affecting the emergency of social movements; the structure of social movements; and the relationship between social movements, social conflict and social change. While the primary emphasis will be conceptual and theoretical, a number of social movements both past and contemporary will be examined within this framework. Similarly research issues relative to social movements will be examined.

SOC 509 Population Problems. Preq: SOC 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F. Examines population growth, rates of change and distribution. Emphasizes functional roles of population, i.e., age, exe, race, residence, occupation, marital status, and education. Population dynamics are stressed: fertility, mortality and migration. Population policy is analyzed in relation to national and international goals stressing a world view.

SOC 510 Industrial Sociology. Prec: SOC 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0). Industrial relations are analyzed as group behavior with a complex and dynamic network of rights, obligations, seminents and rules. This social system is viewed as an independent part of total community life. The background and functioning of industrialism are studied as social and cultural phenomena and its social problems are analyzed.

SOC 511 Sociological Theory. Preq: Six hours SOC and grad. standing or Cl. 3(3-0) F.S. The interdependence of theory and method; the major theoretical and methodological systems. Examines selected cases of research in which theory and method are classically combined. SOC 512 Family Analysis. Preq: SOC 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F,Sum. Examines the basic theoretical and methodological framework in sociology within which contemporary family research is conducted.

SOC (ED) 513 Community Organization and Development. Prec: SOC 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F.Sum. Community organization is viewed as a process of bringing about desirable changes in community life. Community needs and resources are studied. Democratic processes in community action and principles of organization are stressed, along with techniques and procedures. Roles of lay and professional are analyzed.

SOC 514 Developing Societies, Prec: Six hours SOC or ANT or grad, standing, 3(3-0) S. Defines major problems posed for development sciology and explores the social barriers and theoretical solutions for development set forth with regard to the newly-developing countries. Significant past strategies reviewed and main themes in current development schemes presented. Untested strategies for the future proposed and discussed. These problems are examined in their national and international cortexts.

SOC 515 Deviant Behavior. Prec: Six hours SOC or ANT or grad, standing. 3(3-0) F. Topics include: the inevitability of deviance and tis social utility; cross-cultural variations in appearance and behavioral cues for labeling the deviate; descriptive and explanatory approaches to kinds and amounts of deviance in contemporary American society; social change, anomie and social disorganization theories; the process of stigmatization; formal and informal societal responses to deviance and or deviate; social action implications.

SOC (PS) 517 The Police Bureaucracy in a Democratic Society. 3(3-0) F.S. (See politics, page .)

SOC 523 Sociological Analysis of Agricultural Land Tenure Systems. Preq: Three hours SOC. 3(3-0). A systematic sociological analysis of the major agricultural and landtenure systems of the world with emphasis on problems of U.S. family farm ownership and tenancy.

SOC 534 Agricultural Organizations and Movements. Preg: Three hours SOC, American history, American government or a related social science or consent of department. 3(3-0). A history of agricultural organizations and movements in the United States and Canada principally since 1865, emphasizing the Grange, the Farmers' Alliance, the Populist revolt, the Parmer' Union, the Parm Bureau, the Equity societies, the Nonpartisan League, cooperative marketing, government programs and present problems.

SOC 541 Social Systems and Planned Change. Preq: Three hours SOC. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. An examination of social systems within the framework of both functional theory and conflict theory, with particular emphasis upon system change and the planning of social change.

SOC 555 Social Stratification. Prog: Six hours SOC. 33:0) The theoretical background, methodological approaches, and analysis of the consequences of systems of stratification. Emphasizes the static and dynamic qualities of stratification systems on relations within and between societies. Attention to the integrative and divisive quality of stratification as it is expressed in life styles, world views, etc.

SOC 556 Racial and Cultural Contacts. Preq: Six hours SOC or CI. 3(3-0) Examines intergroup relations as a legitimate concern of the social sciences. Appraises cross-cultural data drawn from a variety of situations wherein race and ethnicity figure in a significant manner. Attempts to interpret data by delineating observable patterns, trends and relationships.

SOC 555 Sociology and General Systems Theory. Preq: Six hours SOC, one ST course. 3(3-0) Examines the basis of general systems theory and its application in the sociological fields. Emphasizes the philosophical nature of systems theory and its potential as an alternative conceptualization to mechanistic and organismic models. Scrutinizes the underlying basis of systems theory; cybernetics as models of change and control; learning and equilibrium; information theory as models of change and control; learning and theory.

SOC 570 Commitment. Preq: Six hours SOC. 3(3-0) The process of commitment and its strength are covered from several theoretical views as applicable to collective behavior, social movements, the sociology of religion, political sociology, deviance, attitudes, decision making, dissonance, structural effects and other topics. An aim is to construct propositions and testable models of the commitment process. SOC (EB) 574 The Economics of Population. 3(3-0) S. (See economics and business, page 216.)

SOC 590 Applied Research. Preq: SOC 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F,S. Studies research process with emphasis upon its application to action problems. The development of research design to meet action research needs is stressed.

SOC 591 Special Topics in Sociology. Preq: Cl. 1-6 F,S. An examination of current problems organized on a lecture-discussion basis. Course content varies as changing conditions require new approaches to emerging problems.

SOC 592 Demographic Structure and Processes. Preq: SOC 509 or equivalent. 3(3.0) Explores in depth, the major demographic variables (size, composition add distribution) and basic demographic processes (Fullity, mortality and migration). Attention to theoretical and methodological considerations as well as to current substantive knowledge. Specific course content varies depending upon student needs and interests.

course content varies depending upon student needs and interests. 300 595 fhateucum in Societory 3-6 pine of 1/19 FOR GRADUATES ONLY

SOC 503 Contemporary Sociology. 3(3-0) F,S.

SOC 533 Theory of Human Communication Behavior. Preq: Six hrs. SOC or Soc. Psy. 3(3-0) F.S.

Soil Science

SSC 200 Soil Science. Preq: CH 103 or 107; GY 120 recommended. 4(2-4) S. Fundamentals including origin, composition and classification of soils; their physical, chemical, and biological properties; significance of these properties to soil-plant relationships and soil management. For SSC students and those in allied fields. Cook

SSC 205 Solis as a Natural Resource. Preq: CH 101 or 111. 3(2-3) F. Emphasis on soil as an important component in natural resource use and planning: characteristics and properties of soils as related to natural resources; impact of technological advances and soil use on environmental quality. Primarily for majors in fields not closely allied with SSC.

SSC (BAE) 321 Water Management 4(3-3) F. (See biological and agricultural engineering, page 193.)

SSC 341 Soil Fertility and Fertilizers. Prog: SSC 200, BS 100. 3(3-0) F. Plant nutrition and growth as related to crop fertilization; fertilization materials, their manufacture, properties and usage; fertilizer practices for a sound management program. Kamprath

SSC 342 Soil Fertility Laboratory. Coreq: SSC 341. 1(0-3) F. Applications of soil fertility principles in plant growth; laboratory and greenhouse exercises in soil and plant tissue testing; written reports of observations and their interpretation. Nicholaides

SSC 352 Soil Classification. Preq: SSC 200. 4(2-5) S. Morphology and diagnostic properties of soils; characterization of selected North Carolina soils and their placement in the modern soil classification system; practical field problem in soil identification and mapping. Field trips. Cook, Phillips

SSC 361 Soil Resources and Land Use. Preq: SSC 200 or 205. 3(2-3) F. Factors important to the interpretation of soils information for land use with emphasis upon soil profile properties. Planning of land areas using soil maps; practical field problems in soils interpretation for various uses. Staff

SSC 461 Soil Physical Properties and Plant Growth. Preq: SSC 2000 requivalent, 3(3, 0) F. Study of soil physical properties and their influence upon plant growth; emphasis placed on soil solid-porosity relationships, soil water, soil temperature, soil aeration and mechanical impedance. Principles associated with management and alteration of physical properties are also discussed. Cassel

SSC (CS) 462 Soil-Crop Management Systems. Preq: CS 211, 414, SSC 341, 352. 3(2-3) S. Unites principles of soil science and crop science with those of allied areas into realistic agronomic applications; practical field studies in planning and evaluation of soil and crop management systems.

314

SSC (BAE) 471 Agricultural Water Management. 4(3-2) F. (See biological and agricultural engineering, page 193.)

SSC 472 Forest Soils. Preq: SSC 341, or FOR 452, 3(2-3) S. Soil as a medium for tree growth; the relation of soil physical, chemical, and biological factors to the practice of silviculture; extensive soil management in the forest and intensive soil management in forest nurseries and in seed-tree orchards; the relation of soil and site to forest genetics, ecology, pathology, and entomology. Wollum

SSC 492 Senior Seminar in Soil Science. Preq: Sr. standing in Agriculture and Life Sciences. 1(1-0) S. Students prepare and present thorough and documented discussions of important soil topics. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

SSC 501 Tropical Soils: Characteristics and Management. Preg: Six credits SSC, 3(3-0) F. Characteristic of the tropical environment: distribution and classification of tropical soils; soil-plant relationships in the tropics; soil management systems emphasizing shifting cultivation, flooded rice production, subsistence farming and tropical pasture management. Sanchez

SSC 511 Soil Physics, Preq: PY 212, SSC 200, 4(3-3) F. Physical properties of soils and their measurement; theory and mechanics of transport of water, air, heat and solutes, Coccol

SSC 520 Soil and Plant Analysis. Preq: PY 212, CH 315, at least three SSC courses including SSC 341, or CI, 3(1-6) S. Theory and advanced principles of the utilization of chemical instruments to aid research on the heterogenous systems of soils and plants. Gilliam

SSC 522 Soil Chemistry. Preq: SSC 200, one year of general inorganic chemistry. 3(3-0) S. The chemical and colloidal properties of clay and soil systems, including ion exchange and retention, soil solution reactions, solvation of clays and electro-kinetic properties of claywater systems. Weed

SSC (MB) 532 Soil Microbiology. Preq: MB 401, CH 220 or CI. 4(3-3) S. Soil as a medium for microbial growth, the relationships and significance of microbes to mineral transformations in soil, biological equilibrium, and environmental quality. Wollum

SSC 541 Soil Fertility, Preq: SSC 341, 3(3-0) F. Soil conditions affecting plant growth and the chemistry of soil and fertilizer interrelationships. Factors affecting the availability of nutrients. Methods of measuring nutrient availability. Kamprath

SSC 551 Soil Morphology, Genesis and Classification. Preq: GY 120, SSC 200, 341. 3(3-0) F. Concepts of soil horizons and soil profiles and chemical, physical and mineralogical parameters useful in characterizing them. Soil-forming factors and processes. Evaluation of historical development and present concepts of soil taxonomy with particular reference to great soil groups and discussion of logical basis of soil classification. Buol

SSC 553 Soil Mineralogy. Preq: SSC 200, 341, and GY 330. 3(2-3) F. Composition, structure, classification, identification, origin occurrence and significance of soil minerals with emphasis on primary weatherable silicates, layer silicate clays and sesquioxides. Cook

SSC 560 Advanced Soil Management, Preg: SSC 200, 341. 3(3-0) Sum. Characteristics related to management of soil in the coastal plain. Piedmont and mountain areas of North Carolina, Field trips, Management practices that should be associated with various soils for different types of enterprises. (Offered Sum. 1977, and alt. years.)

Cook, Kamprath, Phillips

SSC 590 Special Problems, Preq: SSC 200, Credits Arranged, F.S. Problems in various Staff phases of soils with emphasis on recent and current research.

Speech-Communication of ONKINUMICation Study 33-0) 2/2977 4 8/77 3P 100 JOUNDAUCHAR of ONKINUMICation Study 33-0) 2/2977 4 8/77 28 219 Vice and Artivulation 30-078, Sum. Bai- processes of speech production. 20 21 vice and Artivulation 30-078, Sum. Bai- processes of speech production. 21 vice and Artivulation 30-078, Sum. Bai- processes of speech production. 21 vice and Artivulation 30-078, Sum. Bai- processes of speech production. 21 vice and vice quality, articulation pronunciating and general vocal errors. 21/21 sion. Speech improvement; help in recognition and reduction of excessive regional substan-Staff, Franklin, Parker, Schumacher dard dialect

2010 July out the Shark of the

Speech Improvement 3(3-0) 2/28/77 200 1/27

29 205 Shareli Un plottunited 35-00 213711 - 21 277 19 23 Odd Uniterplottened Autopulate 33-0 2017 4 277 29 214 Archallector 45 Radia Roduction 3(-1) 2777 at 977 29 214 Archallector 5 Radia Roduction 3(-1) 2777 at 977 29 231 Expositor Speaking 3(30) FSSum Bart chooses of informative, report and 2017 Autopulation and a statistic seconds Autopulation and a statistic seconds 2018 Autopulation and a statistic seconds Autopulation and a statistic sec audience, and idea analyses. Staff

17 SP 232 Persuasive Speaking. 3(3-0) F.S. Principles of influencing attitudes and actions 3/17 through persuasive speaking. Emphasis upon short speaches to stimulate, convince and Francesconi, Leonard

setuate. SP 237 Group Discussion. 3(3-0) Sum. Theory and practice of leading and taking part in panels, forums, symposiums, conferences and committees. Munn, Leonard SP 238 Interpersonal Communication (\$12,30) F/S,Sum. Verbal and non-verbal communication theory resulting in practical experiences in intrapersonal, interpersonal, small group, and public communication. Strives toward improvement of personal effectiveness and fulfillment of individual potential through oral communication. Staff

SP 298 Special Projects in Speech-Communication, Preq: SP 231, 1-3 F,S. A special projects course to be utilized for guided research or experimental classes at the sophomore level, topic determined by instructor. Staff

SP 310 Phonetics. Preq: Completion of freshman English requirement. 3(3-0) F.S.Sum. A study of the anatomy and movements of vocal organs; correct pronunciation; speech sounds; standards of American pronunciation; application of the International Phonetic Alphabet, with vocal and ear training. Franklin

SP 311 Introduction to Speech Correction. Preq: SP-310. 3(3-0) F.S. A study of the development of normal speech and hearing. Common speech and hearing delects; basic tech-Sitt niques for their prevention and treatment. Franklin, Schumacher

SP 332 Argumentation and Debate. 3(3-9) F.S. The process of influencing opinion through use of logical arguments, with emphasis upon analysis, briefing, evidence, reasoning, Attaway, Camp and refutation. In-class debating.

SP 336 Parliamentary Practice. 3(9-0) F.S. Rules and customs of assemblies, including organization, motions; participation in and conduct of meetings; parliamentary strategy. Camp

SP 340 Introduction to the Theatre Preq: Completion of freshman English requirement. 3(3-0) F.S. A survey of methods and techniques in staging dramatic and. Organizing, play selection, casting, directing, acting, scene designs and construction, lighting Bassell, Martin SP 350 Fundamentate of Radio Broadcasting. 3(2-2) F. Audio Broadchin course.

Daboratory work suitable for both inexperienced and advanced students. Lectures, discussions and demonstrations arranged to examine elements of advertising, business, engineering, journalism, politics and show business relevant to American radio broadcasting. Schnur

April 17, SP 351 Radio Production. Preq: SP 350 or CI. 3(2-2) S. Advanced course in writing and hyporduction. Copy writing, news writing and more complex writing assignments lead to re-Marchiced-individual "special" program writin is evaluated by Instructor and by class. Best

programs may be broadcast over area radio stations. Schnur SP 361 Oral Reading. 3(3-0) F.S. Analysis and presentation of printed materiate literary, technical and semitechnical - for platform, radio and television Erenklin, Snow, Russell

SP 420 Development of Rhetorical Theory. 3(3-0) F.S. Development through the Greek, Roman, Medieval, Renaissance and modern periods. Camp, Francesconf

SP 430 History and Criticism of American Public Address. 3(3-0) F.S. Significant political and social speakers in America from colonial times to present. Analyses of the social settings, of the speeches themselves, and of their impact upon American history. Camp, Francesconi

SP 450 Fundamentals of Television Production. 3(1-4) F. Philosophy and techniques of television production, particularly instructional and informational programming. Lectures a/ 11 consider television as a communication medium in contemporary society. Laboratory sesc 8/17 sions involve the student in studio production of 30-minute television programs. The term project requires each student to "structure," produce and direct a 30-minute program for project requires each student to "structure," produce and direct a 30-minute program for taping and right by teacher, professionale and fails. 5(3) 4217 - 48 177 BP 215 Mr. Robuelton 40 placed blackder 17 - 41 277 201 Millourde Millourder 2010 Hadder 3177 - 41 277 318 - Mr. Robuelton 40 placed blackder 3177 - 41 277 318 - Mr. Robuelton 40 placed blackder 3177 - 41 277 319 - 410 - 4

SP of 314 Advanced Radio Production 3(1-4) =78/77 af 8/77

SP315 Phonetico 3(3-0) ett sta

SP 211 Argumentation and lebate 3(3-0) 15/171 of 8/17 SP 212 Internation and lebate 3(3-0) 15/171 of 8/17 SP 201 International Interiors of Nickows 3(3-0) 16/17 of 8/17 SP 203 International Stag scienting 3(3-0) 16/17 of 8/17 SP 303 Stage United of Stage scienting 3(3-0) 16/17 of 8/17 SP 303 Stage United of Stage scienting 3(3-0) 16/17 of 8/17 SP 331 International Internation United Stage Stage of 16/17 SP 331 International Internation United Stage of 16/17 SP 311 Contineerary Relational United Stage of 16/17 SP 411 Contineerary Relational Continuing 3(3-0) 16/17 SP 412 International Continuing 3(3-0) 16/17 SP 425 International Continuing 3(3-0) 16/17 SP 325 International Continuing 3(3-0) 16/17 (8/8/17) SP 325 International Continuing 4(3-0) 16/17 (8/8/17) SP 325 International Continuing 4(3-0) 16/17 (8/8/17)

5p 304 Survey of Broad Casting 3(3-0) 2/20/78 of 3/8 x 322 Nonverbal Communication 3(3-0) 3/2/78 of 3/78 323 Interduction of Secric Usign 5(2-3)-46/75 off 1/78 335 Speech and Anguag 3(3-0) 2/278 of 3/78 345 ilelayed Speech and danguag Herelopment 3(3-2)-2/28 345 ilelayed Speech and Juliane Presedure 3(3-0) of 1/8 50 401 Continuolary, Atatoric: Iteous 2020) 2121/77 48 3/77 29 412 Advined Interpresent 3(2-05) 21317 48 3/17 3/ 410 Sende Sanise in Sprich Communication 3(2-0) 2126/77 48/17

SP 451 Advanced Television Production. Preq: SP 450 or CI. 3(2-2) S. For speechcommunication majors, teacher trainees and others of advanced standing who already have general knowledge about operation and basic function of media. Lect. — Theories of media and message. Lab. — Evaluation and analyses of student productions. Schur

SP 496 Seminar in Speech-Communication. Prog: Consent of department 38(-0) F.S. 3/23/17 Research oriented study of major periods, movements and periodsliftics in orial communica 4/ Liof. Encourages student to synthesis aspects of proceeding work in speech. Start

SP 498 Special Topics in Speech-Communication. Preq: Nine hours of speech. 1-6 F.S. Detailed investigation of topic in communication arts or sciences. Topic and mode of study determined by the faculty member in consultation with speech division head. Staff

Statistics

ST 311 Introduction to Statistics. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Relates general statistical concepts to everyday life and emphasizes giving perspective to those concepts: quantitative descriptions of populations, some sampling ideas, techniques of making inferences from samples, and the uncertainties involved in making statistical inferences. Hafley, McVay, Stines

ST (EB) 350 Economics and Business Statistics. Preq: MA 112, EB 201 and 202 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F,S. (See page 217.)

ST 361 Introduction to Statistics for Engineers. Preq: College algebra. 3(3-0) F, S, Sum. Statistical techniques useful to engineers and physical scientists. Includes elementary probability, frequency distributions, sampling variation, estimation of means and standard deviations, confidence intervals, significance tests, elementary least squares curve fitting. Staff

ST 371 Introduction to Probability and Distribution Theory. Preq: MA 201. 2(1-2) F,S,Sum. Basic concepts of probability and distribution theory for students in the physical sciences and engineering. Intended to provide the background necessary to begin the study of statistical inference and regression analysis. Manson, Quesenberry

ST 372 Introduction to Statistical Inference and Regression. Prev: ST 371. 2(1-2) F,S,Sum. Statistical inference and regression analysis including theory and applications. Point and interval estimation of population parameters. Hypothesis testing including use of t, x² and F. Simple linear regression and correlation. Introduction to multiple regression. Manson, Quesenberry

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ST 421, 422 Introduction to Mathematical Statistics. (421) Prev: MA 202 or 212; (422) Prev; ST 421 3(30) P 55. Elementary mathematical statistics primarily for undergraduate majors and graduate minors in statistics. Includes introduction to probability, common theoretical distributions, moment generating functions, sampling distributions, estimation, hypothesis testing concepts, decision theory concepts and elements of general linear model theory.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ST 501, 502 Basic Statistical Analysis, Preq: ST 372 or CL 3(3-0) F.S. Basic concepts; random variables, distributions, statistical measures, estimation, tests of hypotheses, the anova, elementary design and sampling, factorial experiments, multiple regression, covariance analysis of discrete data and other topics. Primarily for statistics majors and minors.

ST 507 Statistics for the Behavioral Sciences I. 3(3-0) F. A general introduction to descriptive and inferential statistics. Investigates the role of statistics in behavioral science research as well as presenting the techniques and principles for summarizing data. Basic inferential statistics with emphasis on the concepts of hypothesis testing and decision making. Principles and methods illustrated by examples and problems from behavioral science. Wasik

ST 508 Statistics for the Behavioral Sciences II. Preq: ST 507 or CI. 3(3-0) S. Further consideration of advanced statistical techniques used in decision making in behavioral

science research. Hypothesis testing and analysis of variance procedures used in the design of experiments. Part of the course devoted to topics relating to least squares and multiple regression analysis. Wasik

ST 511 Experimental Statistics for Biological Sciences I, Prec: ST 311 or grad. standing, 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Basic concepts of statistical models and use of samples; variation, statistical measures, distributions, tests of significance, analysis of variance and elementary reperimental design, regression and correlation, chi-square. Staff

ST 512 Experimental Statistics for Biological Sciences II. Preq: ST 511 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. Covariance, multiple regression, concepts of experimental design, factorial experiments, individual degrees of freedom, confounded factorial and split-plot designs. Staff

ST 513 Experimental Statistics for Social Sciences I. Preq: ST 311 or grad. standing. 3(3-0) F. Basic concepts in collection and analysis of data. Variability of sample data, distributions, confidence limits, chi-square, t-test, analysis of variance, regression, correlation, analytic and descriptive surveys, experimental designs. MCVay

ST 514 Experimental Statistics for Social Sciences II. Prec: ST 513 or equivalent, 3(3-0) S. Extension of basic statistical concepts to social experiments and surveys; sampling from finite populations and estimating using unrestricted, stratified, systematic and multistage selections; analysis of variance continued; multiple regression; covariance; experimental designs.

ST 515, 516 Experimental Statistics for Engineers. Preq: ST 361 or grad. standing 3(3-0) F.S. General statistical concepts and techniques useful to research workers in engineering, textlies, wood technology, etc. Probability, distributions, measurement of precision, simple and multiple regression, tests of significance, analysis of variance, enumeration data, and experimential designs. Hader

ST 517 Applied Least Squares. Prep: ST 502 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F. Use of least squares estimation with linear models. Regression, analysis of variance and covariance considered in a unified manner that requires no extensive statistical background. Emphasis on application of these techniques to analysis of data from non-standard experimental and survey situations.

ST 519 Applied Multi-variate Statistical Analysis. Preq: ST 511, ST 512 or equiv. 3(3-4) S. An introduction to the use of multi-variate statistical methods in the analysis of data collected in experiments and surveys. Topics covered will include multi-variate analysis of variance, discriminant analysis, canonical correlation analysis and principal components analysis. The use of a computer to perform the multi-variate analysis calculations will be emphasized.

ST 521 Statistical Theory I. Corey: MA 425 or 511 and MA 405 or Cl. 3(2-2) F. The use of statistics as illustrated by an example, pointing out the need for a probability framework. The probability tools for statistics: description of discrete and absolutely continuous distributions, expected values, moments, moment generating functions, transformation of random variables, marginal and conditional distributions, independence, order statistics, multivariate distributions, concept of random sample, derivation of many sampling distributions.

ST 522 Statistical Theory II. Preq: ST 521; Core:: MA 425 or 512. 3(2-2) S. General framework for statistical inference. Point estimators: biased and unbiased, innimum variance unbiased, least mean square error, maximum likelihood and least squares, asymptotic properties. Interval estimators and tests for hypotheses: confidence intervals, power functions, Neyman-Pearson lemma, likelihood ratio tests, unbiasedness, efficiency and sufficiency. Bhattacharyya

ST 531 Design of Experiments. Preq: ST 502 or equivalent. 3(3-0) F. Review of completely randomized, randomized complete block and Latin square designs, and the basic concepts in the techniques of experimental design. Designs and analysis methods in factorial expriments, confounded factorials, response surface methodology, change-over design, splitplot experiments and incomplete block designs. Examples illustrate application and analysis of designs. Monte, Neison

ST (MA) 541 Theory of Probability I. 3(3-0) F. (See mathematics, page 270.)

ST (MA) 542 Introduction to Stochastic Processes. II. 3(3-0) S. (See mathematics, page 270.)

ST 552 Basic Theory of Least Squares and Variance Components. Preq: MA 405, ST 521; Coreq: ST 522. 3(2-2) S. Theory of least squares; multiple regression; analysis of variance and covariance; experimental design models; factorial experiments; variance component models. Gallant

ST (EC) 561 Intermediate Econometrics. 3(3-0) S. (See economics, page 216.)

ST (BMA, MA) 571 Biomathematics I. 3(3-0) F. (See biomathematics, page 195.)

ST (BMA, MA) 572 Biomathematics II. 3(3-0) S. (See biomathematics, page 195.)

ST 581 Introduction to Nonparametric Statistics. Preq: ST 522, 3(3-0) F. Treats both theoretical and methodological materials relevant to inference problems arising when sampling is from a parent family that is not assumed to have a particular functional form. Concentrates on inference problems for the absolutely continuous family of distributions. (Olffered F 1977 and alt, years.)

ST 583 Introduction to Statistical Design Theory. Preq: ST 522. 3(3-0) F. The theory of statistical inference discussed from a unified desion theoretic point of view and its relationship with the zero-sum two person game. Develops techniques of statistical analysis using Bayesian approach. Major emphasis on solution of problems using decision theoretic concepts. (Offered F 1977 and alt. years.) Bhattacharyya

ST 591 Special Problems. 1-3 F.S. Development of techniques for specialized cases, particularly in connection with thesis and practical consulting problems. ST 683 Muthurata Machusto 32-0 (1|3/77 4f 1/78

Textile Chemistry

TC 303 Textile Chemistry I. Preq: Soph. standing or equivalent. 2(2:0) S. The physical and chemical phenomena which occur in the preparation and finishing of textile materials. Emphasis on general principles, rather than getailed technical procedures. TC 304 Textile Chemistry II. Preq: 24(5), 4(2) 303. 2(1-3) F. A combination of lecture

TC 304 TextHe Chemistry II. Prec: 2787-272 803. 2(1-3) F. A combination of lecture periods and laboratory exercises designed to reveal and emphasize the practical implications of the theoretical concepts introduced in TC 303.

TC 401 Textile Industry and the Environment. Preq: CI. 3(3-0) S. The concept of water quality management, criteria of pollution, sources of pollution from fabric processing, plant surveys and in-plant remedial measures, principles of biological oxidation, current wasttreatment practices, and new developments and trends in pollution control. Emphasis is on textile industry wastes, with introduction to the broader aspects of environmental Staff

TC 403, 404 Textile Chemical Technology, 403) Pres; T 301, TC 303; Cores; CH 232; 404) Pres; TC 403, 33(-0) FZ. The chemistry involved in the wet processing of fibrous systems, especially dyeing, printing and finishing. Emphasizes principles and includes a study of the various classes of dyes and their application to all important textle Ebres and blends of fibers; preparatory and bleaching processes, roller printing and print formulations for important dye classes; nature and application of finishes for textles. Campbell

TC 405, 406 Textile Chemical Technology Laboratory. (405) Prec; T 301, TC 303; Core; TC 403, 1(0-3) F, (406) Prec; CH 225, TC 303; Core; TC 404, 2(0-6) S. Designed to complement the subject matter of TC 403, 404 by selected laboratory and pilot plant exercises in the application of selected important dyes and finishes to the important fiber types. $-1/\sqrt{\sigma}$

types. Campbell 76 41. Textile Chemical Analysis Thread 1998 (1998) applications of the text of the second second

TC 412 Textile Chemical Analysis II. Preq: T 203. 3(2-3) S. Application of certain techniques of analysis to fibers, textile chemicals and textile processes; ultraviolet, visible and infrared spectrophotometry, chromatography, visioometry; interfacialtension; calorimetric, gravimetric and mechanical thermal analyses. Emphasis on solving problems of analysis involving such processes as sorption, solution, diffusion, crystallization, etc. Cates

TC 415 Sendile Aniding 3(2-2) 3/2/78 0ff 3/78 319

TC (CH) 461 Chemistry of Fibers. Preq: CH 223. 3(3-0) F. Lectures emphasize: the formation and properties of fiber-forming polymers; addition and condensation polymerization; theories of fiber structure, the relationship between the chemical structure and physical properties of natural and man-made fibers; the production of man-made fibers. Gilbert

TC 490 Special Topics in Textile Chemistry. 1-6 F.S. Topics relate to current developments in textile and polymer chemistry.

TC 491 Seminar in Textile Chemistry. Proc. TC 493, 403. 1(0-2) S. Familiarizes student with the principal sources of TC literature and emphasizes importance of keeping abreast of developments in the field. Emphasizes fundamentals of technical writing. Reports. Lectures arranged. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

TC 604 Fiber Formation-Theory and Practice. Prec: MA 301, PY 208 or CL 3(3-0) F. Practical and theoretical analysis of chemical and physical principles underlying the conventional methods of converting bulk polymer to useful fiber; rheology; melt, dry and wet polymer extrusion; fiber drawing; heat setting; application of general theory to unit processes.

TC 505 Theory of Dyeing. Preq: CH 433 or CI. 3(3-0) S. Mechanisms of dyeing. Application of thermodynamics to dyeing systems. Kinetics of diffusion in dyeing processes. McGregor

TC 561 Organic Chemistry of High Polymers. Preq: TC 461, CH 331 or 431. 3(3-0) S. Principles of step-and-chain-growth polymerizations; co-polymerization theory; homogenous free radical polymerization; emulsion polymerization; Ziegler-Natta polymerizations; ionic golymerization. Gilbert, Theil

TC (CH) 552 Physical Chemistry of High Polymers-Bulk Properties. Prog. CH 220 or 223; CH 331 or 431. 3(3-0) F. Molecular weight description; states of aggregation and their interconversion; rubbery, glassy and crystalline states; rubber elasticity; molecular friction; diffusion and viscosity; dynamics of network response; retardation- and relaxationspetra; thermo-dynamics of nucleation; kinetics of crystallines tation.

TC (CHE) 569 Polymers, Surfactants and Colloidal Materials. 3(3-0) F. (See chemical engineering, page 198.)

TC 591 Special Topics in Textile Science. Preqs: Sr. or grad. standing and CI. 1-4. Topics in textile science of interest to advanced students. Staff

Textile Technology

TX 211: Fiber Science II. Preq: MA 112 or 102, 312-21 F.5. The physical properties of textile raw materials as related to type of fibers and chemical structure. Typical areas are parameters used to describe textile fibers, classification in terms of quality factors, their reactions to moisture, stress-strain properties, method of measuring physical properties covered in Fiber Science I, and relationship between polymer structure, fiber properties, 13/17, Staff.

their utilization as single fiber composites or blends of fibers. +1.517, 5147, 7147,

TX 330 Textile Measurements and Quality Control. Prog: T 250, ST 361. 4(3:2) FS. Principles of measuring basic physical properties of textile materials, techniques of inprocess control and evaluation of finished product quality, application to the manufacturing sequence of statistical control charts and capability limits, aspects of sampling theory. Hutchison, Stuckey.

TX 500 Prince 3. Minited Pabric Structures. Pres: TX 21, 7 250, 54:20 F.S. Warp and both bin information in the information of the structures and structures and the structure of the structure TX 541 Knitting Systems. Preq: T 250, 3(2-2) F.S. Technology of producing knitted fabrics. The range of fabric structures is reviewed, but the major emphasis is on yarn preparation for knitting, the basic mechanics of welf and warp knitting machines, patterning mechanisms, technologies of production, new developments and management of knitting operations. The start of knitting Rhodes

TX [350 Woven Fabric Structures. Preq: TX 211, T 260, 5(49) E.S. Performance characteristics of woven atriceTimes as related to proferties draw materials, fabric structure_andmethods of proffiction. The Utilizations fmodern control systems to optimize the systems involved.in. Let production of woven fabrics.

TX 351 Weaving Systems. Preq: T 250. 3(2-2) F.S. Technology of producing woven fabrics. The range of fabric structures is reviewed but the major emphasis is on yarn preparation for weaving, the basic mechanics of looms, the technologies of production, new developments and management of weaving operations. Lord

TX 370 Technical Fabric Design. Preq: T 250. 4(3-2) F,S. Technical aspects of textile fabric design. Available technologies are reviewed; properties of the various types of fabric, methods of reproducing aesthetic designs and means of designing fabrics to specifications are covered. Lab consists of formal designs, analyses, testing and design projects. Staff

TX 380 Management and Control of Textile Systems. Preq: EB 201, T 250. 3(3-0) F.S. The principles and techniques of controlling the process of converting staple fibers or filament yarns into industrial and consumer products as viewed from the standpoint of the process decision maker. Cooper, Robinson

TX 405 Non-Conventional Fabric Structures. Prec: 5r. standing and CI. 3(3-0) F.S. Advanced study of systems for direct conversion of fiber to fabrics. The total spectrum of possible fabric structure is surveyed and classified. Current marketable structures analyzed with respect to production technology cenomic, and property potential. Trends in direct conversion technology are discussed to provide a viable basis for participating in the evolution of the technology and its production. George, Mohamed

TX 420 Modern Developments in Yarn Manufacturing Systems. Preq: Sr. standing. 3(3-0) S. The newly emerging means of yarn production such as open-end, composite, selftwist and twistless forms of spinning. The preprocesses and their effects on spinning; also the after-processes and effects of the new systems. Lord

TX 425 Textured Yarn Production and Properties. Prog: TX 211, T 220, 3(2-2) F.S. The structure of thermoplastic polymers in continuous filament form and their response to elevated temperatures, high velocity air flow and other methods of modification to produce builked, textured and torque type yarns. Related properties such as stress relaxation, generation and control of electrostatic charges and responses to lower order tensile forces.

El-Shiekh, Tucker

TX 426 Long Staple and Tow Systems. Preq: TX 211, T 220. 3(2.2) FS. Long staple yarn forming systems including the woolen, worsted, tow to top, and compact yarn systems. Emphasis on relationship of fiber structures and characteristics meessary to produce the desired properties and performance characteristics of such yarms as woolen and worsted blends with man-made fibers, bulked yarms and carept yars.

TX 43] Special Topics in Testing, Preq: TX 330, sr. or grad, standing, 3(2-2) S. Special advanced techniques for measuring selected physical and aesthetic properties of natural and man-made textile materials; application of the physical law to technique and instrumentation; interrelation of the material, method of test, instrumentation involved and the resulting bysical measure.

physical measure. $370 \frac{4/}{1/r_0^3}$ Stuckey **TX 441 Knitwear and Hosiery Manufacture**. Preq: **TX 44E** 3(22) F.S. Complex weft knit mechanisms and their products. Hosiery, sweater strip, and full-fashioned equipment and products discussed with respect to quality, costing, and recent developments. Middleton

TX 442 Advanced Knitted Fabric Design. Pres: TX 340 or 370. 3(2-2) S. Complex warpand werk-knitted structures, including flat, solid or open-work, plain or jacquard structures, raised and relief effects and other three-dimensional cloths, such as plash, fleece, and sliver fabrics. Technology of fabric processing, design potential and limitations, fabric sesthelics and markets. Practical fabric manufacture and analysis.

TX 443 Analysis of Knitting. Systems and tabure Properties 25-02/117-06-117-06-11

TX 449 Warp Knitting Systems, Prec: TX 449, 370 4/ , 1/26' of production of warp knitted fabric principles. Aspects of warp knitting including yarns, machinery and methods of operation analyzed and discussed both individually and as a part of the total system. Fabric design, quality and costing. Stafl

TX 450 Advanced Designant Weaving. Preq: TX 250 3(2-2) F.S. Special weave format tions and new developments and research findings in warp preparation, design weaving and

fabric formation and Work Jaluic Case 370 cH 2/78 Mohamed TX 451 Complex Woven Structures. Preg. TX 459, 2(22) S. Design specifications for complex fabrics as related to fabric geometry, functional and aesthetic properties and manufacturing limitations. Mohamed

TX 460 Physical Properties of Textile Fibers, Preo: MA 212, PY 212, 3(3-0) F.S. The structural, mechanical, thermal, optical, frictional and electrical properties, and the effect of moisture on physical and mechanical properties. Influence of these properties on utility and scope of fibers as related to performance. Staff

TX 470 Fabric Styling and Design. Preq: Jr. or sr. standing and CI. 2(2-0) F.S. Basic textile styling and design as influenced by aesthetic and end-use considerations. Limitations and influence of current technology on design principles and aesthetic capabilities. Massey TX 480 Textile Cost Control. Preq: TX 320, TX 350, EB 201, 3(3-0) F.S. Cost methods

applicable to textile costing with emphasis on decision-making. Interpretation of cost reports and their use in pricing and cost control. Powell

TX (EB) 482 Sales Management for Textiles. Preq: TX 380. 3(3-0) S. Definition and analysis of sales management in the textile industry. Areas of control and responsibility. Analytical tools of sales management with case methods. Staff

TX 484 Management Decision Making for the Textile Firm. Preq: TX (EB) 482. 3(3-0) S. The economic and environmental setting within which the textile firm makes decisions. and an application of various analytical tools, quantitative and qualitative, in making these decisions. Strategies for implementing decisions. Cooper, Robinson

TX 490 Development Project in Textile Technology, Project standing CL 2-3 F.S. Introduction to research through experimental, theoretical and literature studies of textile and related problems. Staff

TX 491 Special Topics in Textiles. Preq: Sr. standing. 1-3 F.S. Current developments in the textile industry. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

TX 505 Textile Instrumentation and Control Systems. Preq: MA 301, PY 212 and one course in computer science. 3(3-0) F. Theory and applications of instruments and control systems used in modern textile plants. Basic instruments and computer systems are described along with their use in process control, production control, research and development Grady

TX 520 Yarn Processing Dynamics, Preq: MA 301 and CI, or grad, standing, 3(2-2) F. Theoretical analysis of the dynamics and machine-fiber interactions of such functions as opening, cleaning, carding actions, fiber attenuation, ring spinning, open-end spinning, texturing and winding. The role of fiber placement, cohesion and lubrication on yarn processing and properties. Laboratory experiments are designed to verify the analysis. El-Shiekh

TX 530 Textile Quality Control. Preq: TX 330 or CI. 3(3-0) S. Quality control systems for textile operations. Emphasis on sampling plans for attributes and variables and on interpretation of data as related to identifying sources of product variability. Stuckey

TX 541 Theory and Practice of Knitted Fabric Production and Control. Preq: 7X 340 and-CI. 3(3-0) F. The technology and control of systems for manufacturing simple and complex knitted fabrics; control and monitoring of yarn feeding systems; influence of yarn, machine, finishing and fabric structure on the fabric aesthetics, physical and mechanical properties; optimization of fabric properties and machine productivity, including costing; problems of jacquard fabric processing and control. Knapton

TX 549 Warp Knit Engineering and Structural Design. Preq: TX 449. 3(3-0) S. Senior status with consent of instructor. Engineering analysis of tricot and raschel machinery. TX 157 Judile Labor management 3(3-0) 6/22/78 -4/ 8/78 322

Design of yarn let-off and fabric take-up mechanisms. Studies of fabric production techniques and quality control systems. Theory of production optimization and the properties of

fabrics. Complex geometrical loop models and their application. **TX 550** Fabric Analysis. Preq: TX 350 or grad. standing. 3(3-0) F.S. Development of A⁷ 8 numerical system for characterizing designs. Permutations and combinations of weave elements. Correlation of fiber and varn properties with those of the fabrics. Engineering design of fabrics. Relationships between fabrics having geometrical similarity and the prediction of Bogdan their physical properties.

TX 555 Production Mechanics and Properties of Woven Fabrics. Preq: MA 301 and CI. or grad, standing, 3(2-2) S. The interrelations between the mechanics of production and mechanical properties of woven fabrics; unit operations required to prepare yarns for weaving and the mechanisms employed in weaving; fabric structure, geometry and mechanical properties; designing for specific fabric properties. Mohamed

TX 560 Structural and Physical Properties of Fibers. Preq. MA 301. 3(3-0) F. Advanced study (including thermal, optical frictional and electrical) of textile fibers. Theoretical relations and advanced techniques. Fornes, Gupta

TX 561 Mechanical and Rheological Properties of Fibrous Material. Preq: MA 301. 3(2-2) S. In-depth study of the stress-strain, bending torsional dynamic and rheological behavior of natural and man-made fibers. Theoretical relations and advanced Fornes, Gupta techniques.

TX (EB) 585 Market Research in Textiles. Preq: MA 405, ST 421. 3(3-0) S. The quantitative methods employed in market research in the textile industry. The function of market

research and its proper orientation to management and decision-making for proper orientation to management and decision-making for the second decision making for the second decision and the second d vision in a non-union textile plant. A study of NLRB decision and court opinions involving Powell textile corporations.

TX 590 Special Projects in Textiles. Preq: Sr. standing or grad. standing, CI. 2-3 F,S. Special studies in the major or minor field of the advanced undergraduate or graduate student. Includes current problems of the industry, independent investigations, seminars and Staff technical presentation, both oral and written.

Staff TX 591 Special Topics. Preq: CI. 1-4 F,S. Intensive treatment of TX topics.

TX 598 Textile Technology Seminar. Preq: Sr. standing, CI. 2(2-0) S. Lecture, discussion

Textles Thursday of the forming Regners there and there are there are the forming the start and there are the start and the start are and GENERAL COURSES (1) (2015) (3.1) T 101 Fundamental of Textiles, 2(1-2) F. Introduction to textiles: the history of the in-dustry description of textiles.

dustry, description of textile materials and products and their utilization. Basic manufacturing systems, materials flow, terminology and calculations.

T 200 Introduction to Textiles. Not open to students required to take T 101, 3(3-0) F.S. Survey of textiles including technical and economic history of the industry; physical and chemical processes involved in producing textile products from raw materials; unique aesthetic, physical and chemical properties of textiles and how these properties are determined by raw materials and production processes; and influence of properties of textile materials on their utilization and performance.

T 203 Fiber Science I. Preq: CH 101. 3(3-0) F.S. Lectures emphasize: chemical constitution and properties of fiber-forming polymers; theories of fiber structure; relationship between the molecular structure of linear polymers and physical properties of natural and manmade fibers; principles and methods for producing man-made fibers; chemical behavior of natural and man-made fibers. Theil, Whaley

T 220 Yarn Forming Systems, Preq: T 101 or equivalent, 4(3-2) F.S. The principles of staple and filament varn systems and structures. The influence of manufacturing systems Staff and the input materials on product characteristics.

TX 563 Characterization of Structure of the forming Polymera TX 601 Advanced Levile Lecture 3(2-0), 11-178 46 \$178 TX 601 Advanced Levile Lecture 3(2-2) of the


T 250 Fabric Forming Systems. Preq: T 101 or equivalent $\frac{1}{4}\frac{1}{\sqrt{2}}\frac{1}{\sqrt{2}}F_1S$. The basic systems, including nonconventional, weaving and knitting. Emphasis on fabric construction and geometry. Structures of fabric and resulting properties are related to raw materials and product performance. $1/\sqrt{2}\frac{1}{\sqrt{2}}$

Diotect parameters and the second second

T 301 Technology of Dyeing and Finishing, Preq: T 203, 4(3-2) F.S. A comprehensive course designed to familiarize the textile student with the basic principles involved and the procedures used for the preparation, dyeing, printing, and finishing of natural and manmade fibers. Some emphasis is placed upon the chemical nature of dyes and fastness properties, and the chemical nature of finishes used to inpart specific end-use properties.

Livengood, Walsh

T 305 Introduction to Color Science. Preg. Soph. standing in textiles or equivalent. (1-0) S. Discussion of color vision, defective color vision as it contributes to the understanding of color vision. Definition of color space and detailed discussion of the measurements and transformation of coordinates leading to the "CIE" color space. Color calculations, differences and matching. Goldfinger

T 402 Introduction to the Theory and Practice of Fiber Formation. Preq: CH 103, T 203, MA 212, P3 212, 33-019. Evandamental theory of flow behavior of polymeric materials as related to the formation of fibers by melt, dry and wet extrusion is discussed. Elementary theories of drawing and heat setting are also analyzed. This background is then applied to interpret the entire fiber forming processes of representative all-synthetic and cellulosic fibers. $1/4 \Delta_{cd}$

There. 113. The second second

T 493 Industrial Internship in Textiles. Preg: Jr. or sr. in good standing. 3-6 Sum. A professional level work experience in any area of textiles designed to relate academic training in science and technology to industrial practice. Work experience under professional guidance. Written reports required and used as basis for grading. Registration musb be aproved in advance by the appropriate department head. Graded S or U. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

T 500 Advanced Microscopy. Preg. T 300 or Cl. 3(1-4)8. The art and science of light and electron microscopy and introduction to microradiography: theoretical and practical aspects of visibility resolution and contrast. Laboratory practice in assembly, testing and using various microscops and accessories in describing, identifying and micrographing crystalline, oriented or amorphous materials, especially those of student interest. Lab. may include special projects for independent investigations.

T 501 Resinography. Preg: T 300 or 500 and TX 460 or 560 or TC 461. 3(1-4) F.S. Lectures, laboratory and discussion regarding structure and morphology of resins, fibers, elastomers and composites which are studies by reflected light or electrons and by transmitted light or electrons. Other methods of diffraction and spectrometry. Crystallographic and optical properties.

T 506 Color Science. Preg. TC sr. or grad. student. 3(22) F. Discussion of color theory with emphasis on color measurement. Color and color difference actulations. From data of the basic color matching experiments the description of a color-space and its transformation into the CE color space will be followed. The basis of color difference actualities. Color matches and color difference calculated based on experimental data obtained in the CE color space will be followed. The basis of color difference calculated based on experimental data obtained in the CE color of space will be followed. The basis of color difference calculated based on experimental data obtained in the CE color of Society of the color of the

Toxicology

TOX 510 Biochemical Toxicology. Preq: Biochemistry, sr. status. 3(3-0) F.

TOX 515 Environmental Toxicology. Preq: Two years of biology. 3(3-0) S.

FOR GRADUATES ONLY

TOX 590 Special Problems in Toxicology. 1.3. TOX 697 Processed Constraints and the approximation of the second se

UNI 301 Science and Civilization. Preq: Soph. standing. 3(3-0) F,S. An inquiry into the scientific achievement and cultural impact of three different, but interrelated, models (or paradigms) of understanding the world and man's place in it; the Ancient-Medieval model of Aristole, Polemy and Aquinas; the 17th century model of Newtonian physics; and the emerging, but fragmentary, 20th century model based upon the "new physics" of Einstein, Planck and Heisenberg.

UNI 302 Contemporary Science and Human Values. Preg: Soph. standing, 3(3-0) F.S. Surveys of source of the revolutionary developments in 20th century science and scientific method, particularly in the bio-sciences and psycho-social sciences, and explores their major intellectual consequences.

UNI 303 Man and His Environment. Preg: Soph. standing. 3(3-0) F.S. Attention is directed to the fundamental concepts of ecology, the impacts of technology upon the contemporary world environment, the broad, humanistic aspects of our present environmental problems and the need for new institutional arrangements in both government and the unversity as an aid to their solution.

UNI 323 World Population and Food Prospects, Preg: Soph. standing, 3(3-0) S. An interdisciplinary analysis of United States and world population growth in connection with national and world food requirements and man's place in the ecology of the earth. Controversial proposals discussed and are evaluated.

sial proposals discussed and evaluated. UNI 324 Alternative Futures. 3(3-0) F. An extension of possible alternative future societies with stress upon the nature and likelihood of various alternative. Special emphasis is given to the methodology and limitations of forecasting and the interaction between present and possible future technologies and human values.

UN1 325 Bio-Medical Ethics: An Interdisciplinary Inquiry, 3(3-0) F.S. An examination of ethical issues emerging from recent advances in the bio-medical sciences. The approach will be interdisciplinary, drawing upon medicine, biology, philosophy, theology, law and other related disciplines. Topics will include death, abortion, experimentation and consent, behavior control, in *vitro* fertilization, amniccentesis, renal dialysis, mental illness, and health care delivery. Attention will focus on value questions and conceptual issues.

UNI 401 The Urban Crisis. 3(3-0) F. The change from a rural to an urban society, urban issues, the impact of technology and such resulting problems as poverty in affluence, racial tensions and changes in the environment. Controversial proposals discussed.

UNI 402 Peace and War in the Nuclear Age. 3(3-0) S. An interdisciplinary examination of the basic cluster of issues associated with the phenomena of peace and war. Areas of investigation include the nature of conflict, conflict management and resolution, aggression and violence, defense policy and nuclear strategic issues, the role of technology, arms races and arms control, and future prospects for world order.

UNI 490 Seminar in University Studies. 1-3 F.S. Investigation and discussion of selected topics of an interdisciplinary nature.

topics of an interdisciplinary nature. $1-l_{0} = 3/4/71 + e_{1}^{2}/8/177$ UNI 495 Special Topics in University Studies. 56, F.S. Examination of selected topics of an interdisciplinary nature.

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

UNI 595 Special Topics in University Studies. Preq: Grad. standing or CI. 1-3 F.S. Examination of selected topics of an interdisciplinary nature.

Veterinary Science

VET 300 Laboratory Animal Management. Prec: Junior standing, (4:3) S. Designed to familiarize the student with the proper methods of handling, feeding, housing and disease control of the commonly used laboratory animals (mouse, rat, guinea pig, rabbit, hamster and monhuman primates). Humane care is stressed throughout this study. Laboratory sessions will provide the student with an opportunity to handle, care for and rear a generation of one or more species during which time principles learned in lecture will be applied.

VET 333 Medical Vocabulary. Preq: Jr. or sr. enrolled in the pre-veterinary program. 2(2-0) S. Designed to familizarize students with a number of common medical terms through the use of Latin and Greek word parts and to teach pre-veterinary medical students the uses of a medical dictionary.

FOR ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

VET (PO) 401 Poultry Diseases. 4(3-3) S. The major infectious, noninfectious and parasitic diseases of poultry are studied with respect to economic importance, etiology, susceptibility, dissemination, symptoms and lesions. Emphasis upon practices for prevention, control and treatment of each disease. Colveel

VET 490 Special Topics in Veterinary Science. Preq: Junior standing. 1-6 F,S. Offered as needed to cover new or special subject matter within the scope of veterinary science at the undergraduate level. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

VET (ANS) 505 Diseases of Farm Animals. Prec: CH 101, 103, 3(3-0) F. The pathology of bacterial, viral, parasitic, nutritional thermal and mechanical disease processes. Batte Vet 553 (M6; K) (H11) U(M1Uxi (Ct ((Cq)) 3(3-5) off (177 Visual Design (See Design)

Wood and Paper Science

WPS 101 Introduction to Wood and Paper Science. 1(1-0) F.

Staff

WPS 201 Elements of Wood. 3(2-3) S. For students not in Forest Resources. Identification, structure, properties properties and uses of common softwoods and hardwoods. Wood characteristics, moisture relationships and special features. Carter

WPS 202 Wood Structure and Properties I. Preq: BS 100 or BO 200. 3(2-3) F. The memorstructure and microstructure of wood Wood structure, the physical properties and uses of several commercially important coniferous and deciduous woods. Techniques of hand lens and microscope identification of wood. WPS 203 Wood Structure and Properties II. Preq: WPS 202, PY 221. 64509 S. Physical

WPS 203 Wood Structure and Properties II. Preq: WPS 202, PY 221.5(3:6) S. Pyvicki properties of wood, specific gravity relationships, wood in relation to moisture, heat, sound, light, electricity, combustion, introduction to strength properties. Hart

WPS 205 Wood Products Practicum. Preq: WPS 201 or 202. 5 Sum. Shop drawings and a bill of materials are prepared for a furniture item which is then constructed and finished. Processes include grading, drying, machining, gluing, assembly and coating. All wood and wood-based materials used are prepared. Plant trips supplement the simulated factory order.

WPS 210 Forest Products Internship. Preq: Completion of summer practicum. 1 Sum. Experience in the forest products or related industries. The student is assigned problem solving in an industrial situation to gain insight of forest products technology. Students write a paper on their experience. Carter

WPS 211 Pulp and Paper Internship. Preq: Completion of soph. year 1(1-0) S. Experience in the pulp and paper industry. The student is assigned problem solving in an industrial setting to gain insight of pulp and paper technology. Students write a paper on their experience.

WPS (FOR) 219 Forest Economy and Its Operation- 3(2-2) F. (See forestry, page-247)

326

WPS 220 Wood Protection. Preq: WPS 202, CH 103. 3(2-3) S. Description of the deterioration of wood by various agents such as fungi, insects, fire, weather, and chemicals, and the methods of protecting wood against their action. Staff

WPS 242 Wood Fiber Analysis 3(2-3) S. Anatomy of wood and the relationship of anatomical structures to physical properties. Detailed microscopic studies of wood anatomy are conducted in the laboratory. Also, intensive laboratory work in the area of fiber microscopy with special emphasis on identification of pulped fibers from woody plants is included.

WPS (FOR) 273 Quantitative Methods in Forest Resources. 3(2-2) F.S. (See forestry, page 248.)

WPS 301 Wood Processing I. Preq: WPS 201 or 202 and summer practicum. 3(2-2) F. The processes of drying, gluing and finishing wood. Processes of reconstituting wood as fiberboard, hardboard and particleboard. Basic requirements of various procedures and materials. Factors in selecting production methods. Carter

WPS 302 Wood Processing II. Preq: WPS 201 or 203 and summer practicum. 3(2-3) S. The theories and techniques of converting raw wood into usable products by milling, veneering and chipping round wood. The processing of finished lumber, dimension stock, plywood and other wood products. Carter

WPS 315 Introduction to Wood-Polymer Principles. Preg: WPS 203, CH 103. 2(2-0) F. Emphasis on basic organic and polymeric terminology necessary for understanding chemical components and macrostructure of wood. Introduction to the organic functional groups used in adhesives and finishes in wood products manufacturing. Kelly

•WPS 316 Wood-Polymer Principles. Preq: WPS 315. 3(3-0) S. Emphasis on the chemical and physico-chemical properties of wood based on its polymeric chemical structure. Finishing and adhesive systems widely used in wood products manufacturing are described and characteristics detailed. Kelly

WPS 321, 322 Pulp and Paper Technology I, II. Preq: CH 101, 107. 3(3-0) S. The physical and chemical characteristics of wood and cellulose. Chemistry and technology of the major mechanical, chemical and semichemical processes employed in the manufacture of pulp and paper. Contract further of 1/2418 277 1/78 Hitchings

WPS 331 Introduction to Wood and Pulping Chemistry. Preq: CH 220. 1(1-0) F. Topics in organic chemistry required for a basic understanding of wood and pulping chemistry. Emphasis on carbonyl groups and aliphatic and phenolic hydroxyl groups as well as stereochemistry. Gratzl

WPS 332 Wood and Pulping Chemistry. Preq: CH 220, WPS 331 or CH 221-223. 4(3.3) S. Wood as a basic source for fibers and chemicalis. Major wood components including cellulose, hemicelluloses, lignin and extractives. Emphasis on the reactions of wood components in the major pulping and bleaching processes. Grati

WPS 344 Introduction to Quality Control. Preq: ST 361, 3(2-1) S. Methods used to control quality of manufactured wood products. Control charts of variables and attributes. Acceptance sampling techniques. Hart

WPS 403 Paper Process Analysis. Preq: WPS 321, 322, 3(0.6) S. Manufacture of several types of papers with attention to stock preparation, sizing, filling and coloring. The finished products are tested physically and chemically and evaluated. Hitchings

WPS 411, 412 Pulp and Paper Unit Processes I and II. Preq: CHE 301 and 302. 3(3-0) F,S. The principles of the design, construction and operation of process and auxiliary equipment employed in the pulp and paper industry. Processes include pulping, recovery, pollution reduction, recycling, fiber sources other than wood, papermaking, power (steam and electric) generation and utilization. Rogers

WPS 413 Paper Properties and Additives. Preq: Sr. standing. 3(1-6) F. Physical, chemical, and microscopical testing of commerical papers; identification and evaluation of dyestuffs and color matching; nature and use of chemical additives in papermaking.

Reves Revised Applications in Januar Records and the state of the second state of the

WPS 350 wood Sechnology Literature 1(1-0) wet (1/78 327

sion; manufacturing methods; log and lumber grades; analysis of investment alternatives. Hassan

WPS 434 Wood Operation. Preq: WPS 301, 302, 3(2-3) F. Organization of manufacturing plants producing wood products, including company organization, plant layout, production planning and control. Analysis of typical manufacturing operations processes, equipment, size and product specification. The organization and operation of wood products markets. Carter

(6) WPS (FOR) 435_Systems Analysis in Forest Products. Preq: Sr. standing. 3(3-0) S. Operatings analysis techniques applied to management decision-making in wood products. Allocation of production resources, inventory of rew metricing, scheduling of performance tivities and general problems of quantitative decision-making. 3(3-7) 3(3-9)

WPS 441 Introduction to Wood Mechanics. Preq: MA 212, PY 221 of 211 (1976). Strength and related properties of commercial woods; standard ASTM strength tests; toughness; timber fastening; design of columns; simple, laminated and box beams; trusses and arches.

WPS 442 Wood Mechanics and Design. Proc. ESM 211 or WPS 441, 3(2-3) S. Wood as an engineering material. Topics include — generalized Hocke's law for orthotopic bodies and the effect of orientation of applied increase relative to the axes of symmetry: mechanical properties of wood as affected by its cellular structure; influence of defects, moisture, temperature and duration of lond; visual and mechanical grading; derivation of working stresses; studed laminated construction; structure al Novodin members. Pearson

WPS 461 Paper Converting. Preq: Jr. standing. 1(1-0) S. The principal processes by which paper and paperboard are fabricated into products. Reeves

WPS 463 Plant Inspection. Preq: Sr. standing in Pulp and Paper. 1(0-3) S. One-week inspection trips of representative manufacturers of pulp and paper and papermaking Hitchings

WPS 471 Pulping Process Analysis. Preq: WPS 321, 3(1.6) F. Predominately a laboratory course concerned with preparation and evaluation of different types of wood pulp. The wood raw material is varied each year to study the principal pulp and bleaching variables and evaluate these critically. Students are organized in groups and encouraged to allocate time as necessary for experimental work.

WPS 481 Pulping Processes and Products. Preq: WPS 202, CH 103. 2(2-0) S. Technology and economics of pulp products and by-products, including: paper and paperboard, containers and boxes, structural boards, molded and laminated products, cellulose fibers and films, cellulose derivatives and silvichemicals. Reeves.

WPS 491 Senior Problems in Wood and Paper Science. Credits Arranged. Management or technology problems selected with faculty approval. Staff

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

WPS 513 Tropical Woods. Preq: WPS 203, 301. 2(1-3) F. Structure, identification, properties, characteristics and use of tropical woods, especially those used in plywood and furniture. Staff

WPS 521, 522 Chemistry of Wood and Wood Products. Preqs: CH 315, CH 331, WPS 202, PY 21those used in plywood and furniture. Staff

WPS 521, 522 Chemistry of Wood and Wood Products. Preqs: CH 315, CH 331, WPS 202, PY 212. 3(2-3) F,S. Fundamental chemistry and physics of wood and wood components; pulping principles; electrical and thermal properties. Staff

WPS 525 Pollution Abatement in Forest Products Industries. Prec: Grad. or advanced undergrad. standing in science or engineering curricula. 3(3-0) S. Pollution sources, inplant control and treatment of water and air pollution in forest products. Concentration on inplant pollution control in the puly and paper industry. Staff

WPS 533 Advanced Wood Anatom, * Preq: WPS 202 or Cl. 3(1-6) S. Alt, yrs. Fundamental wood anatomy and cell wall ultrastructure. Laboratory techniques for light and electron microscope studies of wood.

WPS 150 Wood Unducting Case Studies 2(1-3) \$3/17 of 1/78

WPS 560 Advinced Pulpand Paper Process Analysia 3(3-0) 4/2/18

WPB 540 Wood Composites. Preg. WPS 441; grad. or adv. undergrad. standing. 3(3-0) 8. Atl. yrs, Designed to acquaint adv. undergrad. and grad. students with the rapidly expanding field of wood composites. Production processes for particle board, plywood, hardboard, fiberboard and other composites are presented. Elastic theory for the stiffness, strength and buckling resistance of composites will be developed. Test procedures for determining mechanical properties and design procedures for glued laminated members, panel products, and built-up members, including I - and box-beams, stressed-skin panels and sandwich Staff

WPS 591 Wood and Paper Science Problems. Preq: Sr. or grad. standing. Credits Arranged. Assigned or selected problems in silviculture, logging, lumber manufacturing, pulp technology, or forest management. Statf

WPS 599 Methods of Research in Wood and Paper Science. Preg: Advanced undergrad. or grad. standing. Credits Arranged. Research procedures, problem outlines, presentation of results; consideration of selected studies by forest research organizations; sample plot techniques.

Zoology

ZO 201 General Zoology. Preq: BS 100 or 105.4(3-3) F,S.Sum. The biology of the major groups of animals, with emphasis on general structural plans and diversity, reproduction development, ecology, behavior and evolution. Doerr, G. Miller

ZO 202 Invertebrate Zoology. Preq: BS 100. 4(3-3) F. The biology and classification of invertebrate animals, especially types commonly encountered and those that illustrate zoological principles. Primarily for zoology and wildlife biology majors. Bradbury

ZO 203 Vertebrate Zoology. Preq: BS 100 or BO 200. 4(3-3) F. The biology of the vertebrates; their adaptations and evolutionary history. Comparative physiological, developmental, behavioral and anatomical studies. Primarily for zoology and wildlife biology majors.

ZO 212 Basic Anatomy and Physiology. Preq: BS 100 (only free elective credit allowed for students majoring in biological sciences, zoology, conservation and wildlife biology). 4(3-3) F. Major emphasis on the structure and function of the muscular, skeletal, circulatory and nervous systems. Crant

ZO 221 Conservation of Natural Resources. 3(3-0) F,S,Sum. The importance of natural resources to man and the part they play in his environment. The physical, biological and ecological principles underlying natural resource conservation with attention to the biological consequences of overexploitation and environmental pollution. Barkalow

ZO 315 General Parasitology. Preq: ZO 201 or 202. 3(2-3) S. To gain a knowledge and appreciation of the life history, pathology and control of some common parasites. Miller

ZO 323 Comparative Anatomy. Preq: ZO 201, Jr. standing. 4(2-4) F,S. A comparative morphology of vertebrates demonstrating the interrelationships of the organ systems of the various groups.

ZO 345 Histology. Preq: ZO 323 or 203. 4(2-4) F. The microscopic anatomy of animal tissues. Harkema, Muse

ZO 353 Wildlife Management. Preq: BS 100. 3(3-0) F,S. Describes historical development from empirical practices to the scientific American system. The principles of management, protection, and conservation of those warm-blooded vertebrates of aesthetic, sport or food values in urban, urail and wilderness areas. Barkalow

ZO (BO) 360 Introduction to Ecology. 4(3-3) F.S. (See botany, page 196.)

ZO 361 Vertebrate Embryology. Preq: ZO 323 or 203. 4(3-3) S. Fundamental principles that apply to the embryonic development of vertebrates. Roberts

ZO 400 Biological Basis of Man's Environment. Preq: Jr. standing. 3(3-0) F.S. Man's impact on the environment and the biological laws that govern the consequences in terms of population growth, pollution, and ecology. Quay

ZO (ENT) 401 Bibliographic Research in Biology. 1(1-0) F. (See entomology, page 239.)

329

ZO (BO) 414 Cell Biology. Preq: CH 223, PY 212, ZO 201 or 203, 3(3-0) F. The chemical and physical bases of cellular structure and function with emphasis on methods and interpretations. Roberts

ZO 415 Cellular and Animal Physiology Laboratory. Coreq: ZO 414 or ZO 421. 2(0-5) F.S. An introduction to physiological techniques and experimentation. Laboratory experiments include studies of cells and examination of the functions of vertebrate organ systems. Smith

ZO 420 Fishery Science. Preq: ZO 201 or 203, ZO 360. 3(2-2) F. The science of fishery biology: life history and biology of important game and commercial fishes, fishing methods, age and growth analysis, survey of fishery resources, tagging studies, population estimations and pollution studies. Hassler, Huish

ZO 421 Vertebrate Physiology. Preq: CH 223, PY 212, ZO 201 or 203. 3(3-0) F,S. A comprehensive study of the processes involved in the function of specialized cells, tissues and organ systems of vertebrates. Emphasis is on the study of mammalian systems.

Smith, Underwood

ZO 441 Ichthyology. Preq: ZO 201 or 203; jr. standing. 3(3-0) S. A study of the origin, evolution, and classification of fishes. Detailed information is presented on the biology, life history, ecology, and economics of selected species. Hassler

ZO 442 Ichthyology Laboratory, Preg: ZO 201 or 203; Coreg: ZO 441; jr. standing. 1(0-3) S. Concerned with methods of collecting and preserving fish for scientific use. Provides the student with the basic background to identify and classify fish. The student also becomes familiar with fish distribution and ecology. Hassler

ZO 490 Special Topics in Zoology. Preq: Jr. standing. 3(2-1).

FOR GRADUATES AND ADVANCED UNDERGRADUATES

ZO 501 Ornithology. Preqs: ZO 203 or 323, ZO 421. 3(2-3) F.S. The biology of birds: systematics, physiology, life histories, ecology and behavior. Quay

ZO 510 Adaptive Behavior of Animals. Preq: ZO 421 or CI. 4(3-3) F. The comparative study of animal behavior including a treatment of physiological mechanisms and adaptive significance. Both invertebrates and vertebrates are studied. Whitset

ZO (PHY) 513 Comparative Physiology. Preq: ZO 421 or C1. 4(3-3) S. Comparison of the organ systems of vertebrates and the physiological process involved in maintaining the hemostatic state. The various compensatory mechanisms employed during environmental tartess.

ZO 515 Growth and Reproduction of Fishes. Preq. or Coreq: GN 411, ZO 420, 421, 441. §2(2-3) S. The biology of fishes: physiology, anatomy, pathology, behavior and genetics. Primarily for graduate students in fisheries. Includes trips to research laboratories. (Offered in S 1977 and alt. years.)

ZO 517 Population Ecology. Preq: ZO 360, ST 511 or equivalent. 3(3-0) S. The dynamics of natural populations. Current work, theories and problems dealing with population growth, fluctuation, limitation and patterns of dispersion, the ecological niche, food chains and energy flow. Emphasis on methods of study. Hayne

ZO 519 Limnology. Freq: ZO 360 or equivalent. 4(3-3) F. A study of inland waters. Lectures deal with physical, chemical and biological factors that affect freshwater organisms. General principles illustrated in laboratory and on field trips. Staff

ZO (PO) 524 Comparative Endocrinology. 4(3-3) S. (See poultry science, page 302.)

ZO (MAS) 529 Biological Oceanography. Preq: ZO 360 or CI. 3(3-0) S. Stresses the dynamic interrelationships between organisms of the sea and their physical and chemical environment. Examines fundamental concepts in biological oceanography stressing experimental methods. Staff

ZO (GN) 532 Biological Effects of Radiations. 3(3-0) S. (See genetics, page 250.)

ZO (GN) 540 Evolution. 3(3-0) F. (See genetics, page 250.)

ZO 542 Herpetology. Preq: ZO 203 or ZO 323, ZO 421. 3(2-3) S. The biology of the amphibians and reptiles: systematics, life history, anatomy, behavior, physiology and ecology.

Martof

ZO 544 Mammalogy. Preq: ZO 203 or 323, CI. 3(2-3) S. The classification, identification and ecology of the major groups of mammals. Barkalow

ZO (GN) 550 Experimental Evolution. 3(3-0) F. (See genetics, page 250.)

ZO 553 Principles of Wildlife Sciences. Preq: ZO 360. 3(2-3) F. The principles of wildlife management and their application are studied in the laboratory and in the field. Davis

ZO 554 Wildlife Field Studies. Preg: ZO 553, ST 311; CI. 3(2-3) S. Field applications of methods for studying vertebrate wildlife populations; sampling methods, data gathering, analysis, and interpretation of results are practiced. Participation in field laboratories and one or two weekend field trips is required. Doerr

20 (MB) 555 Protozoology. Prec: CL 4(2-6) F. The biology of the Protozon: lectures include morphology, physiology, ecology, genetics, reproduction, evolution, systematics and life-cycles of both free-living and parasitic taxas, laboratory stresses recognition of selected forms and demonstrates techniques to prepare specimens for microscopic examination.

ZO (BO) 560 Principles of Ecology. Preq: Three semesters of college-level biology courses. 4(3-3) F. Each of the major subject areas of ecology is developed in sufficient depth to provide a factual and philosophical framework for understanding ecology. Staff

ZO (PHY, ENT) 575 Physiology of Invertebrates. Preq: ZO 202 or Cl. 3(3-0) F. Physiology of invertebrates including the insects but excluding the Protozoa. The unity of the physiology of the various groups stressed. Wolcott

ZO 581 Helminthology. Preq: ZO 323 or 203, ZO 315 or equivalent. 4(2-4) F. The study of the morphology, biology and control of the parasitic helminths. G. Miller

ZO (ENT) 582 Medical and Veterinary Entomology. 3(2-3) S. (See entomology, page 239.)

ZO 590 Special Studies. Preq: Twelve hours zoology, CI. Credits Arranged. A directed individual investigation of a particular problem in zoology, accompanied by a review of the pertinent literature. Staff

ZO 592 Topical Problems. Preq: CI. 1-3. Organized, formal lectures and discussions of a special topic. Staff

20 691 Jopies in Animal Behavior 3(3-0) 5/12/17 gg 1/78



ADMINISTRATION AND FACULTY

Administrative Council

Joab L. Thomas, A.B., M.A., Ph.D., Chancellor, Chairman Willis R. Casey, B.A., Director of Athletics Carl J. Dole, A.B., M.S., R.D., Dean, School of Extiles Carl J. Dole, A.B., M.E.A., Ed.D., Dean, School of Education Earl G. Droessler, B.A., (Hon.) D.Sc., Vice Provest and Dean for Research Eric L. Ellwood, B.A., M.S., Ph.D., Dean, School of Joreat Resources Ralph E. Fadum, B.S.C.E., M.S.E., S.D., Dean, School of Afreatiner and James E. Legates, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Dean, School of Afreatiner and Life Sciences Claude E. McKinney, B.A., Dean, School of Dresit and Mathematical Sciences Radoph Pate, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Dean, School of Afreatiner and Life Sciences Radoph Pate, B.S., W.S. D., Dean, School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences Radoph Pate, B.S., Wice Chancellor for Foundations and Development Vivian T, Stamuett, S., Ph.D., Vier, School of Libroin and School Banks C. Talley Jr., A.B., M.A., Ph.D., Vier, School of Libroin Arts William, L. Turner, B.S., M.S., D.P.A., Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs Robort O. Tilman, B.S., M.A., Ph.D., Dean, School of Informand Arts William, L. Turner, B.S., M.S., D.P.A., Vice Chancellor for Extension and Public Service Richard M. Myers, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Vier Chancellor for Stuenson and Public Service Richard M. Myers, B.S., M.S., Chanzellor, Joan M.S., Mas, M.S., M.S., Ph.D., Vier Chancellor and Provost Gorge L. Worsky, B.S., Kies, Chancellor for Innance and Business

UNIVERSITY GOVERNMENT

The government of North Carolina State University is set forth in the Statutes of North Corolina, in *The Code* adopted by the Board of Governors of the University of North Carolina and in the Bylaws of the General Faculty of North Carolina State University. The delegations of authority include the President of the University of North Carolina, the Chancellor of North Carolina State University, the General Faculty and the several school densa and faculties of North Carolina State University. The General Faculty includes all unembers of the University's teaching force including instructors and all general administrative officers of the institution. The delineations of authority are too complex to be detailed here.

Board of Trustees North Carolina State University

Walter L. Smith, Chairman, Charlotte Grover A. Gore, Vier Chairman, Southport Mary Virginia McFadyen, Secretary, Raeford Ms. Helen Mann, Assistant Secretary, Raleigh Robert J. Brown, High Point Walter W. Dickson, Gastonia C. A. Dillon Jr., Raleigh J. M. Peden Jr., Raleigh Philip H. Pitts, Morganton Dr. John W. Pou, Greenville Zeno Ratcliff Jr., Pantego Levic L. Ray, Burlington Fred L. Wilson, Kannapolis Lu Anne Rogers, ex officio

BOARD OF GOVERNORS THE UNIVERSITY OF NORT

William A. Johnson, Chairman Mrs. Howard Holderness, Vice Chairman E. B. Turner, Secretary

Class of 1977 Victor S. Bryant, Durham George Watts Hill, Durham Wallace N. Hyde, Asheville Robert B. Jordan III, Mount Gilead Mrs. John McCain, Wilson Reginald F. McCoy, Laurinburg Maceo A. Sloan, Durham Thomas J. White J.r., Kinston

Class of 1979 Julius L. Chambers, Charlotte Dr. Hugh S. Daniel Jr., Waynesville William A. Dees Jr., Goldsboro Jacob H. Froelich Jr., High Point William A. Johnson, Lillington E. B. Turner, Lumberton Mrs. George D. Wilson, Fayetteville

Class of 1981 Hugh Cannon, Raleigh Philip G. Carson, Asheville T. Worth Coltrane, Asheboro Luther H. Hodges Jr., Charlotte Mrs. Hugh Morton, Linville J. J. Sansom Jr., Raleigh David J. Whichard II, Greenville

Class of 1983 Inwin Belk, Charlotte Wayne Corpening, Winston-Salem Daniel C. Gunter, Gastonia Mrs. Howard Holderness, Greensboro John R. Jordan Jr., Raleigh J. Aaron Prevost, Hazelwood Louis T. Randolph, Washington Harley Shudord Jr., Hickory

Teaching and Professional Faculty

- Charlie, Prink Abrana, Jr., Assistant Professor of Biological and Agriculture Engineering B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University B.S., M.S., Daniel Motton Adams Jr., Assistant Professor of Food Science. B.A., Albion College: M.S., University of Michigan; Ph.D., University of Minnesota Margorie S. Adams, Extension Specialist in Creative Crafts, Agricultural Extension Specialist. In Creative Crafts, Agricultural Extension Specialist. Univer-
- cratts, Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Greensboro; M.S., University of Tennessee
- sity of Tennessee Monid Bent Action Director of Monic B.S. Monid Action Action Network, M. A. Columbia University Heien Lyon Adhus, Field Work Supervisor and Visiting Ausiatur Preferesor of Socialogy and Anthropology. A.B., Manhall University M.A., Wase Vingina Da-Euryed M.Atty, Aascoite Preferences of Mechanical and Actionation Science, B.S.M.E., M.S.M.E., University of Astanatian, P.D.D., University of Atheliagen West, Stanathar, P.D.D., University of Mechagen
- Merritt Ja ritt Jomes Aldrich, Assistant Professor of Geology, A.B., Dickinson College; M.S., Lehigh University; Ph.D., University of New Mexico
- David W. Alexander, Research Assistant in Chemical En-gineering and Engineering Research Services Divi-sion. B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University
- University Syed Hyder Ali, Assistant Reference Librarian. B.S., Andhra Pradesh Agricultural University; M.S., Un-iversity of Delaware; M.L.S., Pratt Institute James Glenn Allgood, Extension Associate Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- sity
- Sity Beecher Carl Allison, Western Area Livestock Specialist.
- Beecher Carl Alison, Western Area Livestock Specialit: B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Richard C. Alison, Extension Forest Resources Specialist. B.S., M.F., Pennaylvanis State University Silois Gonzalez-Queedo Alonzo, Assistant Professor of Poreign Languages and Literatures. B.S., Escuela de Maestros Primarios; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Conditions of Channel Mills Carolina at Chapel Hill

- Carlin a returned Hulf. The AL June of Industrial Bard Educed Astern Associate Probasis of Industrial Englishment Astern, Rosciate Probasis of Industrial Englishment Asternate Probability of Barnos Conter Mixed and Asternate Probability Cards. B.S., M.E.R., North Carolina Statet University Medicat Asternate Probability of Industrial Virginity M.S., Ph.D., Correll University Moderal Asternate Probability of Industrial Vision Market Asternate Probability of Industrial Vision Market Development Contention, E.S., M.S., Ph.D., Letter, U.S., Cardel University M.S., Ph.D., Letter University Charles Neul Anderson, Assistant Professor of Visioners University Industrial Professor of Visioners Neul Anderson, Assistant Professor of Neul Anderson, Assistant Professor of Visioners Neul Anderson, As

- iversity
- Griffin Y. Anderson, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Me-chanical and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., M.S., Massachusetta Institute of Technology Norman Dean Anderson, Professor of Science Education
- A.B., M.A., University of Iowa; Ph.D., Ohio State University
- John Carl Andrews, Assistant Director of Thompson Theatre, B.A., Purdue University
- Walter Glenn Andrews, Extension Professor of Poultry Science and District Extension Chairman, B.S., Science and District Extension Chairman. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Ed.D., Cornell University
- Judy Schaaf Anhorn, Assistant Professor of English. B.A., Rice University; M.A., Columbia University; Ph.D., Yale University
- Charles S. Apperson, Assistant Professor of Entomology, A.B., M.S., Humboldt State College; Ph.D., Univer-
- A.B., M.S., Humboldi State College; Ph.D., Univer-sity of California at Riverside Jay Lourence Apple, Professor of Plant Pathology and Genetics and Assistant Director for Biological Sciences and International Programs in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University

- Ernest Stokes Armstrong Jr., Adjunct Associate Professor of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., M.S., Clemson University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- State University Frank Bradley Armstrong, University Professor of Biochemistry, Genetics, and Microbiology. B.S., M.A., University of Texas, Ph.D., University of Cali-fornia at Berkeley
- William Duight Armstrong, Assistant Professor of Animal Science, B.S., Murray State University; M.S., Ph.D., Purdue University
- Satya Pal Singh Arya, Associate Professor of Geosciences, B.Sc., Merut College (India); B.E., M.E., University of Roorkee; Ph.D., Colorado State University
- or Roorkee; Ph.D., Colorado State University Walter W. Athins J.A., Assistant Sports Information Direc-tor. B.S., University of Maryland Thomas Lee Atteauxy, Assistant Professor of Speech-Communication. B.S., Alabama College; M.S., Florida State University
- David Daniel Auerbach, Instructor in Philosophy. B.S., City College of New York
- David David Auerbach, Instructure in Philosophy. B.S. More An Advance Anastate. Provinces of Design. Br A Morelann IIIons University. Br A Morelann IIIons University. Br A Morelann IIIons University. Br A Morelann, Br A Markan, Santas Calego Bochemistry & B.S. Penneywani Satas Calego Morel form Ania, Instructure in Computer Science. Amoreland Satas University in a pattern F. D.D. Morel form Ania, Instructure in Computer Science. Miller of Tundy Autor. Anastate Proteose of Social More and Anton Markan, Anastate Proteose of Social Willer of Morel Ania, P.A. M.S., Patter Satas University Miller Morel A. M. S., Patter Science, Anastate Willer Morel Ania P. A. M. S., Patter Science, Anastate University P. D. Vander University Proteone Calego M.S., Pathy, Vander University Proteone University P. R.D., Vander University P. Barton University P. R. D., Vander University P. Markan University P. R.J., Pathe University P. Markan University P. Markan

- Cornell University Robert Aycock, Professor and Head of Plant Pathology and Professor of Horticulture Science, B.S., Louisiana State University; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Mahmoud Amin Ayoub, Associate Professor of Industrial Engineering, B.S., Cairo University; M.S., Ph.D., Texas Tech University Willard Farrington Babcock, Professor of Civil Engineer-
- ing. S.B., Technology S.B., S.M., Massachusetts Institute of
- Technology Watter Uzbehe Bach Jr., Adjunct Assistant Professor of Memoringy, B.S., Georgia Institute of Technology, B.A., Georgia Institute of Technology, B.A., Mismi University, M.S., Ph.D., University of Florida Horn, Morriti Bodder, Jr., Instructors in Amongase Horne Morriti Bodder, Jr., Instructors in Amongase Internet Morrison, M.S., University of Oklahoma Technol Patine Associate Professor of Mechanical

- James Ronald Bailey, Associate Professor of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Institute of Sound and Vibration Research, University of Southampton, England
- England John Albert Bailey, Professor of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., Ph.D., University College of Swanses Barbara Joon Hurst Baines, Assistant Professor of English, B.A., M.A., University of Oklahoma; Ph.D., Ohio University
- Ohio University
- Onto University Jack Versons Barid, Extension Professor and Specialist-in-Charge, Soil Science, B.Sc., M.Sc., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., Washington State University Glenn E. Baker, Associate Professor of Industrial Arts Education. B.S., M.Ed., Ed.D., Texas A. & M. Ilciusarity.
- University
- Jomes R. Baker, Extension Assistant Professor of En-tomology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity; Ph.D., University of Kansas

- Walter Donald Baker, Adjunct Instructor in Zoology, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Luther D. Baldwin, Agricultural Extension Agent. Arthur Cecil Ball, Environmental Health Physicist. B.S.,
- North Carolina State University Brenda Combs Ball, Adjunct Assista ida Combs Ball, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Psy-chology. B.A., M.Ed., Ph.D., University of North
- arolina at Chapel Hill Stafford Ball, Associate Professor of Eco David
- B.S., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- Hershell Ray Ball Jr., Associate Professor of Food Science. B.S., M.S., Texas A & M University; Ph.D., Univer sity of Missouri liam Lewis Ballene
- liam Lewis Ballenger, Research Associate, School of Education. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- sity Iter Elmer Ballinger, Professor of Horticultu Walter Science, B.S., Rutgers University; M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State University
- James Ralph Ballington Jr., Assistant Professor of Horti-cultural Science, B.S., M.S., Clemson University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Albert Alexander Banadyza, Extension Professor of Horti-Alors' Alexinger banauya, Extension Promession rotati-cultural Science and In Charge of Horticultural Ex-tension. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity: Ph.D., University of Wisconsin James Roderick Banker, Associate Professor of History, B.A., Taylor University, M.A., Boston University; Ph.D., University of Rochester
- Ph.D., University of Rochester Ted Barton Banther Sr., Research Assistant Engineer in the Phytotron, B.S., North Carolina State University
- Jeffrey Truxton Borach, Research Assistant in Food Science, B.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- Hill Hill William John Barchay, Professor of Electrical Engi-meeting, B.S. Oregon State Golfer, E.E., Ph.D., Alder Cortes Barchot J., Hoad O Division of University Studies and University Coordinator, Environmental Studies and Professor of Wood and Paper Science Carolina State University; D.P., Duke University Proderick Scherch Eurokundur, Densees of Zoology and Forenzy, B.S., Gengra Institute of Technology; M.S., Joner Alder Barky, Adimida Almaten Professor of Markow, Almonder Marky, Almanda Almanten Professor of Neuronal Conference Science Science Science (Science Science) Carolina State University; D.P., Duke University Proderick Schercher Markow, Almanda Almaten Professor of Neuronal Science Science Science Science Science Science Science Alder Barky, Almanda Almaten Professor Official Science Sc
- Ph.D., University of Michigan Jones Albert Barker, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Forestry, B.S.F., M.S.F., University of Florida; Ph.D., North Carolina State University of James C. Barker, Extension Assistant Professor of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S.,
- Ph.D University of Tennessee
- Kenneth Reeze Barker, Professor of Plant Pathology, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Uni-
- wenity of Wisconsin Donald Waren Barnes Jr., Assistant Professor of Archi-tecture. A.B., Mercer University, M.Arch., Univer-sity of California at Berkeley

- sity of California at Brecking Androny J. Bar, Adjunct Ansiann Professor of Statistics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Gread Wildiam Barez, Instructor in Bogliah. B.A., Markar and State Carolina State University of B.A., Markar North Teasa State University. B.B.M., MAR, North Teasa State University. Charles Mortel Barrett, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Adult and Community College Education. A.B., M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; E.B.D., North Carolina State University.
- Rolin Farrar Barrett, Professor of Mechanical Engineering and Assistant Administrative Dean for Re-search. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State Uni-
- Elliott Roy Barrick, Professor of Animal Science, B.S., Oklahoma A & M College; M.S., Ph.D., Purdue Uni-

- Oklahoma A & M College; M.S., Ph.D., Purdue University George Timothy Borthalmus, Assistant Professor of Zoology: D.S., Biosmburg: State College; M.S., Peter Batcheller, Associate Professor of Urban Design. B.Arch, University of Brith Columbis; M.Arch, M. City Planning, University of Pennaylvania Bauer Gue, Batcheller, Professor of Versienary Science and Animal Science. B.S., M.S., D.V.M., Texes A & M University

- George Oates Batton, Instructor and Administrative Assistant in Mechanical Engineering, B.S.M.E., North Carolina State University Billy Joe Baucom, Instructor in Military Scie
- e. B.G.S niversity of Nebraska at Omaha; M.E., North
- Carolina State University Gerald Robert Baughman, Associate Professor of Biologi-cal and Agricultural Engineering. B.A., M.S., Ph.D.,
- cal and Agricultural Engineering. Long Holes of Ohio State University David Lee Bayless, Adjunct Associate Professor of Statistics. A.B., Muskingum College; M.S., Florida State University; Ph.D., Texas A & M University, State University: Ph.D., Texas has a M University.
- William Keating Bayley, Teaching Technician in Design. B.P.D., North Carolina State University

- B. P.D. North Carolina State University Aller M. Beals A., Instructor in Recommics, A.B., Elon College, M.S., North Carolina State University Gliological and Arricultural Engineering, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Kenneth Orins Berlzy Jr., R.J., Reynolds Industries Pro-fessor of Chemical Engineering, B.S., M.S., Lehigh University: P.D., University of Michigan; PROF.
- ENG. Robert Lee Beckmann Jr., Assistant Professor of Botany. B.A., Ph.D., Vanderbilt University Joe Robert Beeler Jr., Professor of Materials Engineering and Nuclear Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Kanaas
- and Nuclear anguestics. University Burton Floyd Beers, Professor of History, B.A., Hobart College, M.A., Ph.D., Dake University Bruce Gerold Beezer, Assistant Professor of Curriculum and Instruction. B.A., M.A., Seattle University; Ed.D., University of Arizona Burger Associate Professor of History.
- Ed.D., University of Arizona iam Howard Beezley, Associate Professor of History. B.A., Chico State College; M.A., Ph.D., University of aska
- Robert Frank Behlow, Extension Professor of Animal Science and Veterinary Science. D.V.M., Ohio State University
- Norman Robert Bell, Associate Professor of Electrical Engineering, B.S., Lehigh University; M.S., Cornell University; PROF, ENG.
- University; PROF. ENG. mas Alexander Bell, Professor (USDA) of Food Science, B.S., Wofford College; M.S., North Carolina State University
- State University James Elwood Bengel, Counselor in Student Affairs. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Uniersity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- David Michael Benson, Assistant Professor of Plant Path-ology. A.B., Earlham College; M.S., Ph.D., Colorado
- State University Ray Bramon Benson Jr., Professor of Metallurgical Engi-neering. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of California at Bark ley
- Henry Albert Bent, Professor of Chemistry, A.B., Oberlin College; Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley Alan Robert Berens, Adjunct Professor of Chemical Engi-
- neering, A.B., M.S., Harvard University; Ph.D., Case Institute of Technology

- Institute of Technology Corol Lyan Bergold. Special Lecturer in Economics and Business. B.B.A., M.B.A., Baylor University Andrea Lyan Berle, Assistant Professor of Physical Edu-cation. B.S., M.E.d., East Carolina University Richard Harold Bernhard, Associate Professor of Indus-trial Engineering. B.M.E., Cornell University: M.S., Massachurustia Institute of Technology; Ph.D., Cor-

- Massechuetta Institue of Technology Ph.D. Cor-mol University. *Bestreices and Constantian Constantian Association (Constantian) John Evrop*, Rosenth Assistant in Vice and Paper Methylogical Constantian (Constantian) *Ass. University of Newt Constantian Constantian Ass. University of Newt Constantian Constantian Assist Constantian Constantian Assist Cons* University
- Glenn Carl Bewley, Assistant Professor of Genetics. B.A., M.A., Miami University; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

- Bibhuti Bhushan Bhattacharyya, Professor of Statistice, B.S., Presidency College, Calcutta (India); M.S., Cal-cutta University; Ph.D., London School of Eco-
- Edward Joseph Biedenbach, Assistant Basketball Coach. B.S., North Carolina State University William Louis Bingham, Associate Professor of Civil Engi-
- William Louis Binghom, Associate Professor of Civil Engi-neering, B.M.E., North Carolina State University; M.S.M.E., University of Maryland; Ph.D., Pennsyl-vania State University Francis S. Binkouski, Adjunct Associate Professor of Geo-sciences. B.A., Rotgers University; M.S., Ph.D., New York University
- George Lee Bireline Jr., Associate Professor of Design. B.F.A., Bradley University; M.A., University of North Carolinu at Chapel Hill
- North Carolina at Chapel Hill William S. Birkhead, Research Associate in Zoology, B.S., Cornell University: M.A., Ph.D., University of Texas John William Bishir, Professor of Mathematics. A.B., Uni-versity of Missouri, M.S., State University of Iowa; Ph.D., North Carolina State University of Iowa;
- Cynthia Leonard Bishop, Specialist in Human Develop-ment Extension, A.B., M.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., University of North Caroline at Greensboro
- Eddison Bittencourt, Research Assistant in Textile Chem-istry, B.S., North Carolina State University
- Chester Dunlap Black, Extension Assistant Director -County Operations and Associate Professor, Adult and Community College Education. B.S., M.S., Uni-versity of Missouri; D.Ed., North Carolina State Uni-
- venity venity Eric L. Blair, Instructor in Industrial Engineering. B.S., Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute; M.B.A., Rochester Institute of Technology; M.S., Rensselaer Polytech-
- Roger Lee Blair, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Forestry, B.S., University of Illinois; M.F., Yale University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Carl Thomas Blake, Extension Professor of Crop Science. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University
- Thomas Carlton Blalock, Extension Professor of Animal Fabrica Carton Enders, Extension Fromework Annual Science and Associate Director of Agricultural Ex-tension. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity: Ph.D., University of Wisconsen in Electrical Engineering, B.S., Brown University; M.S., Univer-tion and Associate Science Science Science Science Science Engineering, B.S., Brown University; M.S., Univer-tion and Science Science

- Engineering, B.S., Brown University; M.S., Univer-sity of Illinois Gary B. Blank, Instructor in English. B.S., Frostburg State College: M.A., University of Idaho Philip Everett Blank Jr., Associate Professor of English. A.B., Princeton University; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- George Hansson Blessis, Associate Professor of Civil Engi-neering. B.E., M.E., Yale University Milton Clay Bliss, Assistant Director of Music. A.B., Uni-
- versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.A., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Greensboro Francis L. Bliven, Research Assistant in Biological and
- Agricultural Engineering, B.S., North Carolina State University
- William Joseph Block, Professor and Head of Politics. B.S., Eastern Illinois State College; M.A., Ph.D.,
- B.S., Eastern minow state course, man, and University of Illino's George Benjamin Blum Jr., Professor of Agricultural Engi-neering. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Udo Blum, Associate Professor of Botany, B.A., Franklin
- College; M.A., Indiana University; Ph.D., University of Oklahoma
- Thomas Nelson Blumer, Professor of Food Science. B.S., Pennsylvania State College; Ph.D., Michigan State College
- College John Francis Bagdan, Albert G. Myers Professor of Tex-tiles and Special Administrative Assistant to the Dean. B.T.E., Lowell Textile Institute James Raymond Bohannon Jr., Associate Professor of Nuclear Engineering. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Lifesimin.
- Nuclear Engineering, D.S., 1960, 1960 State University State University Dorothy Judith Hensley Bolch, Instructor in English. B.A., Winthrop College; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

- Vincent Paul Bonaminio, Research Assistant in the Phyto-tron. B.S., University of Connecticut; M.S., North Cagar John Bone, Professor and Head of Adult and Com-munity College Education and Assistant Director of
- the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., Louisiana State University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wiscon-
- sin Jon Bordner, Professor of Chemistry and Biochemistry. B.S., Case Institute of Technology; Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley
- C. Ed Bowen, Special Lecturer in Economics and Business. B.B.A., M.P.A., Georgia State University Henry Dittimus Bowen, Professor of Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State Univer-netring. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State Universitu
- rence Hoffman Bowen, Professor of Chemiatry. B.S., Virginia Military Institute; Ph.D., Massachusetts In-
- virginia Animery Inscrete, a second statute of Technology Crowell Gattis Bouers Jr., Research Assistant in Biologi-cal and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University Henry Bowers, Associate Dean, Division of Student Affairs and Director of University Student Center. A.B., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.A.,
- Columbia University Albert S. Boyers, Mcchanical and Aerospace Engineering Extension Specialist. B.S., Purdue University; M.S., University of Illinois
- Phyllis Clarke Bradbury, Associate Professor of Zoology, A.B., M.A., Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley
- Berkeley Edward Hommer Bradford, Associate Professor of Textile Technology, B.T.B., Lowell Textile Institute Julius Roardes Bradfard, Ansociate Professor of Ento-mology, B.S., Louisiana Polytechnic Institute; M.S., Ph.D., Louisiana State University Marilym M. Brandt, Assistant Professor of English. A.B.,
- Meredith College; M.A., Duke University Helen W. Branford, State Agent, Home Economics. B.S., Bennett College; M.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- aity sul Arnold Bredenberg, Professor of Philosophy, B.A., University of Fenneyivanis; Ph.D., Yale University John Henry Brendle, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Re-reation Resources Administration, B.S., North Caro-lina State University; N.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Charles Edward Brewer, Extension Poultry Specialist in Poultry Science, B.S., Berea College; M.S., University of Kentucky
- Charles Aloysius Brim, Professor (USDA) of Crop Science and Genetics, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Nebraska
- Robert Curtis Brisson, Associate Professor of Sociology and Anthropology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina
- State University David Arthur Brooks, Research Associate in Geosciences. B.S., University of Maine; M.S., Ph.D., University of
- Miami Joseph F. Brooks, Extension Professor of Horticultural Science, B.S., M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State
- University Robert Charles Brooks, Extension Professor of Eco-nomics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Duke University
- Wayne Maurice Brooks, Associate Professor of Entomol-ogy. B.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D.,
- ogy. B.S., North Carolina State University, Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley William Jasper Brooks dr., Project Leader, Rural Mobile Housing, Sociology and Anthropology, B.A., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Wilmington
- Stephen White Broome, Research Associate in Soil Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State
- University King Richard Brose, Research Associate and Special Lec-turer in Materials Engineering, B.M.E., B.I.E., North Carolina State University James Alvin Brothers, In Charge of Graphic Design. B.S., University of South Carolina; M.P.D., North Caro-lina State University

- Joel Van Brothers, Assistant Professor of Physical Educa-tion. A.B., M.A.T., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- June M. Brotherton, Editorial Assistant in Alumni Af-fairs. B.S., North Carolina State University Henry Seawell Brown, Professor of Geosciences. A.B.,
- Berea College: M.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois Lois S. Brown, Extension Assistant Professor of Adult and
- Community College Education and District Exten-sion Agent, B.S., West Virginia State Institute: M.S., University of Wisconsin; Ed.D., North Carolina State University
- Marvin Luther Brown, Jr., Professor of History, A.B., Haverford College, A.M., Ph.D., University of Pennsylvania
- Minnie M. Brown, Extension Associate Professor of Adult and Community College Education and State Leader in Home Economics in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., Bennett College; M.S., Cornell University
- Vetany William Jasper Brown Jr., Adjunct Associate Professor of Occupational Education. B.S., M.Ed., North Caro-lina State University, Ed.D., Pennaylvania State University
- William Paul Brown, Instructor in Economics and Busi-ness. B.A., North Carolina State University; M.B.A., Old Dominion University
- Robert Sedgwick Bryan, Professor of Philosophy and Head of Philosophy and Religion. B.A., Lafayette College; M.A., Ph.D., University of Virginia
- Charles De rles Douglas Bryant, Associate Professor of Agricul-tural Education. B.S., M.S., Ag.Ed., North Carolina State University: Ed.D., Michigan State University
- Ralph Clement Bryant, Professor of Forestry, B.S., M.F., Yale University: Ph.D., Duke University Katherine Isabelle Buckley, Extension Specialist in Aging
- in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., Madison College; M.S., University of North Carolina at
- Greensboro Herbert Leo Buckmaster, Director, Administrative Com-puting Services, B.S., M.S., Texas A & M University Robert Lynn Buckner, Adjunct Instructor in Recreation Resources Administration. A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.P.A., North Carolina State University State University
- John Bullock, Adjunct Associate Professor in Nuclear Engineering, B.S.E.E., North Carolina State University, Raleigh
- Carl Lee Bumgardner, Professor and Head of Chemistry, B.A.Sci., University of Toronto; Ph.D., Massachusetts Institute of Technology
- John Herman Bunch Jr., Head Athletics Trainer, A.B., M.E., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill:
- M.E., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Phy. Therapy, University of Pennsylvania James Henry Bandy, University Registrar, A.B., Duke University; M.Ed. East Carolina University Margaret Chubbuch Bundy, Teaching and Research Technicain in Chemistry, B.S., Cornell University Stanley Walter Bund, Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., N.S., Cornell University, Control University, Stanley Walter Bund, Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., M.S., Control Con
- Stanley Walter Duol, Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Laurence G. Burk, Associate Professor (USDA) of Genetics, B.S.A., University of Georgia Brian G. Barke, Assistant Football Coach, B.S., M.E.D.,
- Kent State University Edmund Burniston, Professor of Mathematics
- B.Sc., Sir John Cass College (London); Ph.D., Birk-
- B.Sc., Sir John Lens Courge (Loundon, et al.), Science beck College (London) George Robert Burns, Associate Professor (USDA) of Soil Science. B.S., Auborn University, M.S., North Caro-lina State University: Ph.D., Jowa State University Joseph Charles Burns, Professor (USDA) of Crop Science. Science Linux, Professor (USDA) of Crop Science.
- B.S., M.S., Iowa State University; Ph.D., Purdue University
- Conversity Robert Paschal Burns Jr., Professor of Architecture. B.Arch., North Carolina State University; M.Arch., Massachusetts Institute of Technology Millard Paylor Burl, Professor of Adult and Community
- College Education. A.B., Atlantic Christian College; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- Hurri Abbott Burton, Director of Furniture Institute. B.S., North Carolina State University

- Joseph William Burton, Assistant Professor (USDA) of Crop Science, B.S., University of Georgia, M.S., Iowa State University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Versity Thaddrus Hillery Busbice, Professor (USDA) of Crop Science, B.S., Northeast Louisiana State College; M.S., Ph.D., lows State University Kenneth Roy Butcher, Extension Assistant Professor of
- Animal Science, B.S., Clemson Asiatuni Protessor on Animal Science, B.S., Clemson University, M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University mrs Kenneth Butler Jr., Animal Husbandry Extension Specialist in Animal Science, B.S., M.S., North Caro-
- lina State University
- sold Clark Butler, Associate Dean of Student Affairs B.S., East Carolina University; M.Ed., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Robert Glenn Butz, Research Assistant in Soil Science, B.S., Pennsylvania State University; M.S., North Carolina State University
- max Mitchell Byrd, Extension Assistant Professor and In Charge of Press, Radio and Television, Agricul-tural Information. B.A., M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- s arouna at chapel Hill Fred Virgil Cohill, Professor of Politics, B.A., M.A., Uni-versity of Nebraska; Ph.D., Yale University Hilly, E. Calduell, Professor and Head of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Iowa State University
- Clark N. Collarey, Extension Specialist-Seafood, Food Science, B.S., North Carolina State University William Ray Calloway, Director of Staff Personnel Ser-
- vices. A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill: Master of Public Affairs, North Carolina State University
- Spurgeon Cameron, Assistant Director of Urban Affairs and Community Services Center, B.S., A&T State University; M.C.R.P., Rutgers University
- Leon Raymond Camp, Associate Professor of Speech-Communication, B.A., Sioux Falls College; M.A., Ia-diana University; Ph.D., Pennsylvania State Univer-
- duans of the campbell. Adjunct Professor of Crop John Stephen Campbell, Adjunct Professor of Crop Science, B.Sc., Reading University; M.S., Imperial College of Tropical Agric.
- Science, D.S., Resonn University, M.S., imperial College of Tropical Agric. *Kenneth Moddard Campbell*, Professor of Textile Chem-istry, B.S., Bates College; B.S., Clemson College Larry Edward Campbell, Assistant Program Director in the University Student Center, B.A., North Carolina Central University
- Stephen LaVern Campbell, Associate Professor of Mathe-matics, B.A., Dartmouth College; M.S., Ph.D.,
- Northwestern University William Vernon Campbell, Professor of Entomology, B.S., M.S., Mississippi State College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- John Robert Canada, Professor of Industrial Engineering, B.S.I.E., M.S.I.E., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; Ph.D., Georgia Institute of Technology
- rn.u., usorgia Institute of Technology for Ecore Comuon, Extension Specialist in Food for Ecore Comuna, Extension Specialist in Food Particle Comparison of the Institute of Comparison Reset Tensis Communication and Comparison State University Particle Comparison of Comparison State University Formal A. Carlan, Association Professor of Economics. User Comparison State University M.S., Phil.D., Univer-tive Organization State University State University Philosophic State S
- sity of California at Davis
- Charles Hope Carlton, Associate Professor of History, B.A., University of Wales; M.A., Ph.D., University of California at Los Angeles
- Richard Edward Carnichae, Associate Professor of Chem-istry, B.S., University of Tennessee; Ph.D., Univer-sity of California at Berkeley Richard Edward Carnon, Research Assistant in Entomol-
- ogy, B.S., University of Maine
- William Lester Carpenter, Professor of Adult and Com-munity College Education and Head of the Departof Agricultural Information, B.S., North Caroment lina State University; M.S., University of Wis Ed.D., Florida State University
- Daniel Edward Carroll Jr., Associate Professor of Food Science, B.S., University of Massachusetta; M.S., Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute

- Robert James Carson III, Adjunct Associate Professor of Geology, B.A., Cornell University; M.S., Tulane Uni-versity; Ph.D., University of Washington
- versity: Ph.D., University of Washington Franklin (J. Carta, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Me-chanical and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., M.S., Massachusetts Institute of Technology Roy Mervin Carter, Professor of Wood and Paper Science. B.S.F., University of Minnesota; M.S., Michigan Strate College.
- B.S.F., University State College
- mas Ames Carter, Associate Professor of Poultry Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State Uni-The versity
- versity and oth Carter, Associate Professor of Philoso-phy. B.A., University of Colorado: Ph.D., University of Virginia Edward Virangelo Caruolo, Associate Professor of Animal Science, B.S., University of Rhode Islandi, M.S., Uni-versity of Connecticut; Ph.D., University of Minnesota
- Born Lee Thomas Caruthers, Radiation Protection Officer. B.S., University of Richmond; Certified Health Physicist by American Board of Health Physicists Willis R. Casey, Director of Athletics and Director of the
- Coliseum B.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Donald Keith Cassel, Associate Professor of Soil Science B.S., University of Illinois: M.S., Ph.D., University of
- B.S., University of Illinois: M.S., Ph.D., University of California at Davis Lillie Italy Coster, Head of the Cataloging Department in the D. H., Library, B.S., Hampton Institute; M.S., School of Library Service, Columbia University David Marshall Cates, Professor of Textile Chemistry, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; M.A.,
- Ph.D., Princeton University
- Ph.D., Princeton University Victor Viosca Cavaroc Jr., Associate Professor of Gra-sciences. B.S., Tulane University; M.S., Ph.D., Loui-
- siana State University Thomas Courtney Caues, Associate Professor of Chemistry. B.S., University of Oklahoma; Ph.D., Columbia
- Thomas F. Cecich, Manager, Technical Services, B.S.I.E., University of Miami; M.S., North Carolina State University
- Douglas Scales Chamblee, Professor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Iowa State University
- Larry Stephen Champion, Professor and Head of English
- Larry Stephen Champion, Professor and read of English-A.B., Davidson College: M.A., University of Virginia; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Richard Educard Chandler, Professor and Graduate Ad-ministrator of Mathematics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D.,
- Florida State University id Webb Chaney, Dean and Professor of Textiles. A.B., Swarthmore College; M.S., Ph.D., University of David Pennsylvania
- Pennsyvania Cheng Sheng Chang, Research Associate in Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., National Taiwen Uni-versity; M.S., Mississippi State University; Ph.D., North Carolian State University
- Hou-min Chang, Associate Professor of Wood and Paper Science, B.S., National Taiwan University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Washington
- Sun Chang, Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S., A.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois; Ph.D., University MC of Michigan
- Genetics, B.S., Clemson USDA) of Crop Science and Genetics, B.S., Clemson University; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Joe Senter Chappell, Associate Professor of Economics. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Oklahoma State University; Ph.D., North Carolina State
- Harry Johnson Charlton, Assistant Professor of Mathematics, B.S., University of Virginia; M.S., Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Albert Leon Chassen, Adjunct Professor of Entomology.
- A.B., B.S., University of Missouri; M.D., University of Cincinnati
- of Cincinnati Williom Anderson Chreek, Instructor in Physical Educa-tion, B.S., M.S., North Carolina Central University John Mr/Herson Cheeseman, Research Associate in Friestry, B.S., Ph.D., Duke University

- Ying-Ren Henry Chen, Research Assistant in Biological and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., National Taiwan University Neil Chernoff, Adjunct Associate Professor of Poultry Science, B.S., Brooklyn College; M.A., Ph.D., Uni-Science, Microff March 2019, College; M.A., Ph.D., Microff March 2019, College; March
- versity of Miami
- Clyde Eugene Chesney, 4-H Specialist in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., North Carolina State Uni-
- versity ibs Equere Children, Adjunct Professor of Occupational Education, A.B., Enon University M.A., Memphis Carl Coline Children, Research Associate in Entomology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Missouri Jasun Karvek Sung Ching, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Genesciences, B.S., University of Hassail; M.S., Penno, State University; Ph.D., University of Hassail; M.S., Penno, State Conversity; Ph.D., University of Hassail; M.S., Penno, State Conversity; Ph.D., University of Hassail; M.S., Penno, State Conversity; Ph.D., University of Mashington, State Conversion, Ph.D., University of Mashington, State Conversity; Ph.D., University; Ph.D., University; Ph.D., University; Ph.D., Ph.D.; Ph.D.;

- Ikonna I., Chmieleuski, Assistant Professor of Psychol-ogy, B.A., University of Hartford; M.S., Ph.D., Penn-
- ogy, B.A., Onversity of Hartrord, M.S., Ph.D., Penn-sylvania State University Washner Chou, Professor of Computer Science/Electrical Engineering, B.S., Cheng Kung University M.S., University of New Mexico, Ph.D., University of Cali-ional Computer Science (New Mexico), New Science (New Mexico), New Mexico, Ph.D., University of Cali-ter (New Mexico), New Mexico, New Mexic fornia at Berkeley
- Janice Rae Christensen, Home Economics Editor in Agri-
- cultural Information. B.S., University of Wisconsin Erich (Ihristian, Adjunct Associate Professor of Electrical Engineering, Dipl. Ing., Vienna Institute of Techlogy
- John Allen Christian, Extension Professor and Exten Administrative Coordinator in Food Science. B.S., M.S., Pennsylvania State University
- James Raymond Chromy, Adjunct Associate Professor of Statistics. B.Sc., University of Nebraska: MES., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Loss Jean Chuba, Residence Life Area Coordinator. B.A.,
- Duquesne University
- Kuong Tuzz Chung, Associate Professor of Physics. B.S., National Taiwan University; Ph.D., State University of New York at Buffalo
- of New York at Bullaio Lung Uck Chung, Assistant Professor of Mathematics. B.A., New Asia College, Hong Kong; M.A., McGill University, Canada; Ph.D., University of California at Los Angeles
- e Calcert Clapp, Instructor in Textile Technology. B.S., M.S., Florida State University Anne
- Christopher Alan Clark, Research Associate in Plant Path-ology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University Educard Depriest Clark Sr., Assistant Professor of English.
- B.S., A & T University; M.A., New York University; Ph.D., Syracuse University
- Edward Lewis Clark, Furniture Extension Specialist in In-
- Educad Levis Clark, Furniture Extension Specialist Ini-dustrial Experienting. A.B., Duke University explicit-dimentical and the second second second second second Markowski and State States and States and States Laurence M. Clark, Professor of Mathematics Education and Assistant Provest. B.S. Virginia State College: M.Bay, DEA, DEA, University of Virginia Inter Clark, Assistant Professor of Scatomics and Interf Losis Clark, Assistant Professor of Scatomics and
- Business, B.A., Millsaps College; M.A., Ph.D., Duke University
- Roger H. Clark, Associate Professor of Architecture, B.S. in Arch., University of Cincinnati; M.Arch., Univer-sity of Washington
- sity of Washington Hurer Hennett Clary, Assistant Professor of Politics, B.A., University of California at Santa Barbara; M.A., Ph.D., University of Southern California Joseph Ray Clary, Associate Professor and Program Con-
- dinator for Agricultural Education. B.S., M.Ag.Ed., North Carolina State University: Ph.D., Ohio State University
- Albert J. Clauson, Professor of Animal Science. B.S., University of Nebraska; M.S., Kansus State College: Ph.D., Cornell University Carbie: Newton Clayton, Professor of Plant Pathology, University December 2019, Phys. Rev. D 10, 1010007.
- B.S., Clemson College: Ph.D., University of Wiscon-
- Maurice Hill Clayton, Professor of Mechanical and Aero-space Engineering, B.S., Wake Forest College; M.E., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute

- William Brannell Clifford II, Associate Professor of Soci-ology and Anthropology. B.S., Grove City College: M.A., West Virginia University; Ph.D., University of
- Kentucky Sector Cleveland Cobb Jr., Associate Professor of Physics De D. University R.S., M.S., University of Georgia: Ph.D., University of Virginia
- of Virginia William Younts Cubb. Adjunct Associate Professor of Fond Science, B.S., North Carolina State University: M.S., Ph.D., Pennytyvania State University Harold D. Cuble, Extension Associate Professor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity, Ph.D., University of Illinois
- Fred Denvard Cochran, Professor of Horticultural Science and Genetics, B.S., Clemson College, M.S., Louisiana State University; Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley
- Berkeley Columbus Clark Cocherham, William Neal Reynolds Pro-fessor of Statistics and Genetics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Iowa State Univer-
- Elsie Snowden Cofer, Extension Professor of Food Science and Assistant Director of Agricultural Ex-tension Service in Clarge of Home Economics Pro-gram. B.S., Marshall College; M.S., Columbia Uni-versity; Ph.D., University of Chirage of Foreing and Service in Clarge of Service of
- versity: Ph.D., University of Chicago Lina Leaons Cofrexi, Assistant Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., Georgis State Uni-versity: M.A., Ph.D., Vanderbilt University Eldridge Allen Coggrus Jr., Western Area Representative in Industrial Extension Service, B.S., North Carolina
- State University; M.A., Appalachian State Univer-
- sity Michael Alan Cohen, Extension Assistant Professor of Horticultural Science. B.S., University of Rhode Island; M.S., Iowa State University; Ph.D., University of Marviand
- James Laurence Cole, Associate Professor of Psychology. A.B., Oberlin College; M.A., Princeton University;
- Ph.D., Duke University Sylvia Crudup Coles, Assistant Director, Career Planning and Placement Center, B.A., North Carolina State vite
- Carroll E. Collins, Instructor in Crop Science. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- John Nolan Collins, Extension Professor of Sociology and Anthropology and In Charge, Community Develop-ment, B.S., M.Agri, North Carolina State Univer-
- Ri Lert M. Collins, Assistant Professor of History. B.A., R. 'erf M. Collins, Assistant Professor of History, B.A., Jersey City State College; M.A., Columbia Univer-sity: Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University Wanda Williams Collins, Assistant Professor of Horticul-tural Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina
- State University William Kerr Collins, Professor of Crop Science. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Iowa
- M.S., North Carolina State University: Ph.D., Iowa State University Ph.D., Iowa State University Adjunce Chaitman Professor of Me-Double Physical Educations and Energy and State Content of the Physical Educations State University William Maxwell Columbia Assistant Professor of Veterinary Science and Poultry Science. B.S., Berry College: D.V.M., M.S., Ph.D., University of Georgie Research Content, Assistant Professor of Physical Education Physical Physical Education Physical Physical Education Physical Physical Education Physical Physical Physical Education Physical Physical Physical Education Physical Physical
- cation. B.S., David Lipscomb College; M.S., University of Tennessee J. Lin Compton, Assistant Professor of Adult and Com-
- munity College Education. B.A., Muskingum Col-lege; M.S., Southern Illinois University; Ph.D., Uni-versity of Michigan
- Walter Franklin Congletan, Agronomy Extension Speci-alist in Crop Science. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- State University Manning Austin Conners Jr., Adjunct Assistant Professor of Guidance and Personnel Services. B.A., Furman University; M.S., Ed.D., Indiana University Robert E. Conroy, Instructor in Military Science. B.S. CE, University of Massachusetts; M.S., Stanford Univer-city.
- sity
- Charles Joseph Constantin, Assistant Professor of History. B.A., Yale University; Ph.D., University of Califor-nia at Berkeley

- Thomas E. H. Conway Jr., Counselor in the Division of Student Affairs. B.S., North Carolina A & T State University
- Maurice Gayle Cook, Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D., Virginia Polytechn Institute
- Robert Edward Cook, Professor and Head of Poultry Science, B.S., M.S., West Virginia University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Cooke, Assistant Professor of Product Design.
- B.S.I.D., University of Cincinnati Henry Charles Cooke, Associate Professor of Mathe-matics, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Susan Louise Coon, Manager of Stewart Theatre. B.A., Kalamazoo College; M.A., New York University Arthur Wells Cooper, Professor of Forestry and Botany.
- B.A., M.A., Colgate University: Ph.D., University of Michigan
- Charles Staples Cooper, Engineering Extension Coordi-nator in Industrial Extension Service. B.A., Duke University; M.E., North Carolina State University
- Nelvin Eugene Cooper, Assistant Professor of Physical Education. B.A., Elon College; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- William Douglas Cooper, Associate Professor of Textile Technology and Economics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University Abono Freemon Costs, Associate Professor of Chemistry. B.E., Ph.D., Vanderhilt University Will Allen Cope, Professor USDA) of Corp Science and Genetics. B.S., M.S., Alabama Polytechnical Insti-tute; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Billy Joe Copeland, Professor of Zoology and Botany and Director of the N.C. Sea Coran Program. B.S., M.S.,
- Ph.D., Oklahoma State University lerick Thomas Corbin, Associate
- derick Thomas Corbin, Associate Professor of Crop Science, B.S., Wake Forest College; M.Ed., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., North Can lina State U
- Harold Kenneth Cordell, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Recreation Resources Administration. B.S., M.F., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Ph.D., North Carolina State University Billie F. Corder, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Paychol-ogy, B.S., Memphis State University; M.A., Vander-bilt University; Ed. D., Loiversity of Kentucky Virginia Louise Corso, Residence Life Area Coordinator in Student Affairs, B.S.Ed., Indiaan University of Penn-
- sylvania; M.Ed., Kent State University Harold Maxwell Corter, Professor of Psychology, B.S.,
- Teschers' College; M.Ed., Ph.D., Pennsyl-State
- vania State University John K. Coster, Professor of Occupational Education. B.S., Purdue University; M.A., Ph.D., Yale University
- Arthur James Coutu, Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S., University of Connecticut; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- art Douglas Coward, Industrial Specialist in Indus-trial Extension Service, B.S., Tri-State College; M.S.,
- Syracuse University Virginia Guiman Coagell, Assistant Professor of Psychol-ogy. B.A., Stetson University; Ph.D., Duke Univer-
- opp. An., Steten University (FiL), Unite University (FiL), Unite University (FiL), Unite University (FiL), United University (FiL), United University (FiL), University (Fi

- B.S., M.A., East Carolina College; Ed.D., North Carolina State University

- Harris Bradford Craig, Professor of Food Science, Associ-ate Director of Academic Affairs for the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences, Director of the Agri-cultural Institute. B.S., Clemon College; M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Michigan State University
- State University James Clarence Crew. Instructor in Psychology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Paul Day Cribbins, Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S., U.S. Merchant Marine Academy, B.S.C.E., Univer-sity of Alabama; M.S.C.E., Ph.D., Purdue Univer-city. sity

- Bity Jonne Zmest Crisp. Assistant Professor of History, B.A., Rice University; M.Phil, Ph.D., Yule University Ford A. Cuss, Algunct Assistant Professor of Zoology. State University Robert Dougles Cons. Healt Physical in Nuclear Engi-menting, BSEE, Michigan State University; MSNE, North Casalian Milliang Academy, M.A.T., Dale University. Mark Milliang Academy, M.A.T., Dale State Milliang Academy, M.A.T
- University Johnny Lee Crow, Instructor in Engineering Graphics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Kelly Royens (Young, Continuing Education Specialist. Handl Lee Crutcher, Adjunct Ausociate Professor of Statistics, B.S., B.A., Durart Teachers College; M.S., Ph.D., New York University Ph.D., New York University Ph.D., New York University, Ph.D., Dake University John Prankim Cudd Jr., Continuing Education Specialist and Assistant Director of Summer Seasions. B.A.,
- North Carolina State University
- George August Cummings, Associate Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Purdue University Joseph William Cunningham, Professor of Psychology.
- B.S., Florida State University: M.S., North Carolin State University: Ph.D., Purdue University Michael T. Curran, Instructor in Aerospace Studies, B.A.
- Kansas State University; M.A., University of Southern California
- Terrence Michael Curtin, Professor and Head of Veterinary Science, B.S., D.V.M., University of Minne-sota; M.S. Ph.D., Purdue University Thomas Brian Curtin, Instructor of Physical Ocean-
- Thomas Brian Currin, Instructor of Physical Ocean-ography. B.S., Boston College; M.S., Oregon State University; Ph.D., University of Miami Pamela Sue Cutright, Extension Clothing Specialist, Agri-
- cultural Extension Service. B.S., West Virginia Wesleyan College: M.S.H.E., University of North Car olina at Greensboro
- James Alcin Dagerhart Jr., Assistant Professor of Me-chanical and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Robert David Dohle, Extension Associate Professor of Eco-nomics. B.S., M.S., Pennsylvania State University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Ph.D., North Carolina State University Ada Braswell Dalla Pozza, State Agent for Home Eco-nomics in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., Women's College of the University of North Carolina
- Wonne's College of the University of North Carolina and Freenebory M.S., University of Tennessee idea Michael Anthony Dansby, Professor of Mathematic Th.D., Manchester University Edmund Pendleton Dandridge dr., Associate Professor of English. A.S., Kenyon College: M.A., University of Michigan, Ph.D., University of Virginia Elsony Wade Daniel, Estension Agenomy, Spetialist, in Doney Wade Daniel, Estension Agenomy, Spetialist, in Doney Wade Daniel, Estension Agenomy, Spetialist, in Doney Wade Daniel, Estension Agenomy, Spetialist, in
- Crop Science, B.S., North Carolina State University
- Harry T. Daniel, Assistant to the Department Head and Scheduling Officer in Economics. B.S., North Caro lina State University
- Stylianos Danielopoulos, Assistant Professor of Computer Science, Dipl., University of Athens; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Jerry Monroe Daniels, Assistant Professor of Physical Education. B.S., M.A., Appalachian State University
- Raymond Broant Daniels, Professor (USDA) of Soil Science, B.S., Ph.D., Iowa State University

- Levan E. Danielson, Assistant Professor of Economics. B.S., University of Wisconsin; M.S., North Carolina State University: M.A., Ph.D., University of Californin at Berkeley
- Wall Carl Dauterman, Professor of Entom ology, B.S., M.S., Rutgers University; Ph.D., University of Wis-
- ald Gould Devenport, Professor of Animal Science, B.S., University of Massachusetts; M.S., Ph.D., Cor-nell University rules Bianchuse
- nell University (*tharlew Bingham Davey*, Professor of Soil Science, Forestry, Plant Pathology and Head of the Depart-ment of Forestry, B.S., New York State College of Forestry, M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin James J. Day et al. Project Coordinator, Urban Affairs, B.S.,
- M.S., University of Wisconsin; D.Ed., University of
- Adam Clarke Davis, Associate Professor of Sociology and Anthropology, B.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.S., North Carolina State University;

- Chaopel Hill, M.S., North Canlins State University. Ph.D., Duke University Arthur F. Davis & Adjunct Poelssor of Textile Chem-istry, B.S., M.D., Luiversity of Minnesson Hermisening, B.S., M.S., University of Oxidahoma: Ph.D., University of Minnesson Ph.D., University of Minnesson Robert F. Davis, Associate Porfessor of Materialia Engi-neering and Redordering Research Services. B.S., Vanish State University Ph.D., University of Califor-via a Brethelet. nia at Berkeley
- Robert L. Davis, Extension Associate Professor of Cro Science, B.S., Berea College; M.A., University of Tennessee
- wa am Robert Davis, Professor of Physics, B.S., M.S. University of Oklahoma; Ph.D., University of Got-tingen (Germany)
- Harold Leroy Davison, Instructor in Mathematics. B.S., U. S. Coast Guard Academy; M.A.T., Duke University
- Cleburn Gilchrist Dawson, Assistant Profe ogy and Anthropology. B.S., M.Ed., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Earl Lackey Deal Jr., Extension Instructor in Wood and Paper Science, B.S.F., North Carolina State Univer-sity; M.S.F., University of Georgia
- sity: M.S.F., University of Georgia Double Lee Dean, Professor and Head of Civil Engineer-ing, B.S.C.E., M.S.C.E., Massori School of Mines, Ph.D., University of McMagnet Chemistry, B.S., Deparew University, Ph.D., University of Arizona Agy Frankin DeParkli, Civil Engineering Extension Spe-cialist. B.S., University of South Carolina Durid Sherman and Calvaria, Assistant Professor of Geology.

- B.A., Dartmouth College; M.S., Ph.D., Colorado State University
- State University Albert Maynard Deckens, Extension Assistant Professor in Agricultural Information. B.S., Virginia Poly-technic Institute; M.S., Pennsylvania State University
- Lionel E. Deimel Jr., Assistant Professor of Computer Science, B.A., University of Chicago; M.S., Ph.D.,
- Science D.A., University of Change, int.S., Fin.D., Georgia Institute of Technology Fred Roark DeJarnette, Professor of Mechanical and Aero-space Engineering, B.S., M.S. Georgia Institute of Technology; Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute
- Donald Warre ald Warren De Jong, Associate Professor (USDA) of Botany, A.B., Calvin College; Ph.D., University of
- Butany, new Georgia taid R. Druci, Associate Professor of Computer Science, B.S., Ohio State University; M.S., Ph.D., Science, B.S., Ohio State University; M.S., Ph.D., Donald
- Science, D.S., Onlo State University; M.S., Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley Paul Educard Dev., District Extension Chairman in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., M.E., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University Douglas Byrnen Diamond, Instructor in Economics and Business. B.A., University of Rochester James Willow Dickens, Proteosor (USDA) of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University David Alam Dickey, Assistant Professor of Statistics. A.B., M.S., Ph.D., Miami University

- Emmett Urcey Dillard, Associate Professor of Animal Science and Genetica. B.S., Berea College; M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of
- Missouri Richard Carl Dillman, Associate Professor of Veterinary Science, B.S., D.V.M., Iowa State University; M.S.,
- Ph.D., Kansas State University George Richard Dixon, Assistant Director of Admissions. B.A., North Carolina State University
- Grover Cleatus Dobbins, District Extension Chairman in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., North Carolina State University
- lina State University Walter Jerome Dubrogosz, Professor of Microbiology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University John Dudley Dodson, Extension Management Informa-tion Specialisis in Adult and Community College Edu-cation B.S., M.A., North Carolina State University
- Phillip David Doerr, Assistant Professor of Zoology. B.A., The Colorado College; M.S., Colorado State Univer-sity; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- aity, Ph.D., University of Wiscomin Weilor (Solver, Deget), Followord of Physics, E.N.E., Weilor (Solver, Deget), Followord of Physics, M.S., Ph.D., University of California at Betkeley Corl John Diero, Professor and Desen of the School of Edu-eation. A.R., Tulane University, M.Ed., Loyola Uni-edition. A.R., Tulane University, M.Ed., Loyola Uni-duith Arione Duice: Assistant Reference Librarian in the D. H. Hill Library, B.A., Hartwick College, M.L.S., State University of New York at Albary.

- State University of New York at Albany Sandra Biggs Dongdy, Research Assistant in Statistics and Zoology, B.A., University of North Carolina at Greensboro; M.S., North Carolina State University R. Alon Donaldson, Assistant Professor of Textiles and Design. Associateship in Textile Design, Scottish Col-leng of Textiles. Scolarship Scottish Col-lenge of Textiles. Scottish Col-lenge of Textiles. Scottish Col-stant Scottish Scottish Col-text Scottish Scottish Scottish Col-stant Scottish Scottish Scottish Col-text Scottish Scottish Scottish Col-stant Scottish Scottish Scottish Col-stant Scottish Scottish Scottish Col-text Scottish Scottish Scottish Col-stant Scottish Scottish Scottish Col-text Scottish Scotti lege of Textiles, Scotland
- William Emmert Donaldson, Professor of Poultry Science. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Maryland Marjorie M. Donnelly, Extension Specialist, In Charge of
- Foods and Nutrition. B.S., Florida State College for Women; M.S., University of Tennessee William Grady Dotson Jr., Associate Professor of Mathe-
- matics. B.S., Wake Forest College; M.A., Ph.D., Uni-
- matisk 1.5., wase Foreit Lollege M.A., P.D., Ohn-Robert Aller Molta, Pirot Jacob Hill, Scher Robert Aller Molta, Pirota University B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Pardse University Res Suarras Daugdars, Extension Associate Professor of Forestry, B.S., North Carolina State University Marray Scott Diama, Prodessor of History and Assistant Provent, B.A., Randolph Macon College; M.A., Provent, B.A., Randolph Macon College; M.A., Provent, B.A., Randolph Macon College; M.A., Provent, B.A., Randolph Macon College; M.A.,
- Ph.D., Duke University Robert Jack Downs, Professor of Botany and Horticul-tural Science and Director of the Phytotron. B.S.,
- Urai Science and Director of the Phytotron. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., George Washington University Virginia Craig Douras, Assistant Professor of English. B.A., Women's College of the University of North Carolina at Greensboro, M.A., Duke University Laurence William Dankic, Professor of Sociology and An-uropology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State Oropology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State
- College
- Donald William Drewes, Professor of Psychology. B.S., Iowa State College; M.A., State University of Iowa; Ph.D., Purdue University
- Frederick Richard Dreus, Professor and Head of Physical Education. Ed.B., University of Buffalo; M.S., Pe.D., diana University
- Indiana University Louis Bynum Driggers, Extension Associate Professor of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., Clem-son University: M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Earl G. Droessler, Vice Provost and Dean for Research and Professor of Geosciences. B.A., Loras College; (Hon.)
- Professor of Geosciences. B.A., Loras College; (Hon.) D.Sc., Loras College John Warren Duffield, Professor of Forestry and Genetics. B.S., Cornell University; M.F., Harvard University; Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley James C. Duke, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Entomol-ogy. B.S., Clemon University; M.S., Ph.D., Auburn
- Un versity
- University Harry Ernest Duncan, Extension Associate Professor of Plant Pathology and in Charge of Plant Pathology Ex-tension. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., West Virginia University

- Joseph C. Dunn, Associate Professor of Mathematics. B.Aero Engr., M.S., Polytechnic Institute of Brook-lyn; Ph.D., Adelphi University
- William L. Dunn, Adjunct Assistant Profess or of Ne Engineering, B.S., University of Notre Dame; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- John A. Duning, Research Assistant (USDA) in Botany, B.A., Miami University Edward Jomes Dunphy, Assistant Professor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D.,
- Science, B.S., M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., Iowa State University Jack Douis Durant, Professor of English. A.B., Maryville College; M.A., Ph.D., University of Tennessee Carl L. Dyer, Associate Professor of Textiles, B.S., Uni-versity of Illinois; M.E.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- William G. Dykstra Jr., Research Assistant in Entomol-
- Wildow G. Doward Jr., Research Asandah in Entomot-ogy. B.S., M.S., University of New Hampshire Donald Workman Eaddy, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Soil Science. B.S., M.S., Clemson University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Fred L. Eargie, Industrial Specialist in the Industrial Ex-tension Service. B.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- James E. Easley Jr., Extension Assistant Professor of Eco-nomics. B.A., North Carolina State University; M.A., Southern Methodist University; Ph.D., North Caro-
- Southern Methodist University; Ph.D., North Caro-lina State University John Bynum Easley, Associate Professor of English. A.B., M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill William Taylor Easter, Associate Professor of Electrical Engineering and Director of Engineering Operations. B.S., North Caroling, State University, M.S., Car-
- B.S., North Carolina State University, M.S., Car-negic Institute of Technology William Donald Easterling, Swimming Coach. B.S., M.E., Texas Christian University Yukiho Educati, Assistant Professor of Chemistry. B.S., M.S., University of Western Ontario; Ph.D., Indiana University of Western Ontario; Ph.D., Indiana
- University Eddie Echandi, Professor of Plant Pathology. B.S., College of Agricultura Echerose, Turnia-heneration Institute of Agricultural Sciences, Turnia-ba, Coata Rica; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Arthur Raymond Eckels, Professor of Electrical Engineer-ing, B.S.E.E., University of Connecticut; M.S., Har-ing, B.S.E.E., University of Connecticut; M.S., Har-ing, B.S.E.E., University of Connecticut; M.S., Har-there are an engineering of Connecticut; M.S., Har-there are an engineering of Connecticut; M.S., Har-there are an engineering of Connecticut; M.S., Harthere are an engin
- ing. B.S.E.E., University of Connecticut, M.S., Har-ward University, D.Engr., Yaku University of Construction of Construction of Construction cases Professor of Mechanical and Arcospace Engi-neering. B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Polyton, S.M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; Ph.D., University of Georgia Gend M. Z degr. III. Instructor in Military Science.

- B.B.A., University of Texas at El Paso Jennings Bryan Edwards Jr., Associate Professor of Physical Education. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- John Auert Educards, Professor of Mechanical and Aero-space Engineering. B.S.M.E., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Purdue University Robert Louis Educards, Metalworking Extension Special-
- Robert Louis Adwards, Metaworking Extension Special-ist in Industrial Extension Service. BM.E., North Carolina State University Samuel Reves Eduards J.v., Radio-Television Editor in Agricultural Information. A.B., Methodist College Eugens J. Eisen, Professor of Animal Science and Constitut. B.S.A., University of Georgia; M.S., Ph.D., Service Science and Science Science and Science an
- Purdue Univ
- Purdae University Megdi Mohamed El-Kammash, Associate Professor of Economics, B.Com. (Economics), M.P.H., Cairo Uni-versity (Egot); Ph.D., Duke University Gerdid Hugh Elken, Professor of Microbiology. B.A., Brigham Young University, W.S., Pennsylvania State University; Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute University; Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Thomas Smith Elleman, Professor and Head of Nuclear
- Engineering, B.S., Denison University; Ph.D., Iowa
- Engineering, B.S., Denson University FiLD., Iowa State University Robert Neal Elliott, Associate Professor of History, B.S., Appalachian State Teachers College; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolin at Chapel Hill

- Risa Sue Ellovich, Instructor in Sociology and Anthro-pology, B.A., Chatham College; M.A., Indiana Uniersity
- Eric Louis Ellwood, Professor of Wood and Paper Science and Dean of School of Forest Resources and Assistant Director of Research in the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. B.S., M.S., University of Melbourne (Australia); Ph.D., Yale University
- Life Sciences, B.S., M.S., University of Melbourne (Australia); Ph.D., Yale University Salah E. Elmaghraby, University Professor of Operations Research and Industrial Engineering, B.Sc. Cair University; M.Sc. Ohio State University; Ph.D., Corell Unive
- nell University Kent Dennis Elev, Assistant Professor (USDA) of Ento-mology, B.S., Washington State University, Ph.D., North Carolina State University Aly H. M. El-Shiekh, Professor of Textile Technology. B.Sc. Alexandria University, M.S., M.E., D.Sc.,
- Massachusetts Institute of Technology John Frederick Ely, Professor of Civil Engineering, Asso-ciste Dean for Academic Affairs, School of Engineering. B.S.C.E., Purdue University; M.S., Ph.D., Northwestern University
- Paul DeForest Emerson, Associate Profe or and Head of Machine Design and Development. B.S., Purdue University
- Donald Allen Emery, Professor of Crop Science and Genetics, B.S., M.S., University of New Hampshire; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- Frank E. Emory, Housing Specialist in Divisio tinuing Education and Assistant Director, Center for Urban Affairs and Community Services Center. B.S., A & T State University; M.Ad.Ed., North Carolina State University
- Elliot David Engel, Assistant Professor of English. B.A., Indiana University; M.A., Ph.D., University of California, Los Angeles
- David Lee Erickson, Assistant Professor of Recreation Resources Administration. B.S., University of Minne-sota; M.S., University of Idaho; Ph.D., Ohio State
- Edward Walter Erickson, Professor of Economics, B.A., Pennsylvania State University; Ph.D., Vanderbilt
- University Walter William Erwin, Extension Field Representative in Industrial Extension Service. B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute
- technic Institute Robert Edmund Exkridge, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Geosciences, B.S., College of Charleston; M.S., Uni-versity of Nebraski, Ph.D., Texes A & M University Samuel Esposito, Head Baseball Coach and Assistant Basketall Coach, B.S., Indians University
- Harrison Hamil Ethridge, Assistant to Director of Con-

- Harrison Hamit Etnrdge, ASSISTEND to University timuing Education. David Paul Ewing, Instructor in English, B.A., Duquesne University James Brainerd Evans, Professor and Head of Micro-biology, B.S., Houghton College; Ph.D., Cornell Uni-biology. versity
- Thomas William Evans, Instructor in Physical Educa-tion. B.S.Ed., Norwich University; M.S., Indiana
- Carl Orton Eycke, Director of Financial Aid, B.S., M.A.,
- Carl Orton Eycke, Director or Financian cut, body, service Ohio University David L. Fabacher, Research Associate in Entomology, B.S., University of Southwestern Louisiana; M.S., Ph.D., Mississippi State University
- Ph.D., Mississippi State University Ralph Eigil Fadum, Professor of Civil Engineering and Dean of School of Engineering, B.S.C.E., University of Illinois; M.S.E., S.D., Harvard University; PROF. ENG
- Harry Fagan Jr., Staff Physician. B.S., Georgin Institute of Technology; M.D., Bowman Gray School of Medicine
- Abdel-Aziz Fahmy, Professor of Materials Engineering B.Engr., University of Cairo; Ph.D., University of Sheffield (England) Erika Schmid Fairchild, Assistant Professor of Politics.
- B.A., Hunter College; M.A., Yale University; Ph.D.,
- University of Washington John Ray Faison, County Extension Chairman in the Agri-cultural Extension Service.
- John Max Faller, Extension Associate Professor of Ento-mology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin

Richard H. Farrell, Business Manager of Athletics.

- Maurice Hugh Maurice Hugh Farrier, Professor of Entomology and Forestry, B.S., M.S., Iowa State College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University L. Richard Della Fave, Assistant Professor of Sociology
- and Anthropology. B.A., New York University; M.A., Ph.D., University of Massachusetta Robert Morcom Fearn, Professor of Econom
- cs. B.S.C. Ohio University College of Commerce; M.A., State College of Washington; Ph.D., University of Chicago Thelma Jean Feaster, 4-H Youth Specialist in the Agri-
- cultural Extension Service. B.S., A & T State Uni-versity; M.A., Case Western Reserve University Thomas Paul Feeny, Associate Professor of Foreign
- Thomas Paul Ferry, Associate Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. AB, MA, Baston Uni-Richard Mark Pielder, Associate Professor of Chemical Engineering, BCAE, City College of the City Uni-versity of New York, Ph.D., Princeton University Without GS, Fraucie M, Nasciate Professor of Economics and Business, NS, MS, Colcodo State University: and Business, BS, MS, Colcodo State University: and Business, BS, MS, Colcodo State University:

- and Business. B.S., M.S., Colorado State University, Ph.D., University of Massouri Randolph Lyous Fergunon, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Zoology. B.S., Cornell University, Ph.D., Fiorida State University James K. Ferrell, Alcose Professor of Chemical Engi-neering and Head of Department, B.S., M.S., Uni-versity of Missouri, P.D., North Carolina State Uni-versity of Missouri, P.D., North Carolina State Uni-
- Vincent John Feudo, Instructor in Curric struction, B.A., Marquette University; M.Ed., Boston State College; M.Ed., University of Hawaii
- State College: M. Ed., University of Hawaii in Luise Fielder, Assistant Professor of Materials Engineering and Engineering Research Services Divi-sion. A.A., Morike Oberschule (Stuttgart, Germany); Maz-Planck-Institut f, Meallforschung (Stuttgart, Germany); B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-Maria
- willia n Thomas Fike Jr., Professor of Crop Scien M.S., Pennsylvania State University; Ph. D., University of Minnesota
- Alan Bruce Finger, Instructor in Computer Science, A.B., Cornell University; M.S., University of Wisconsin rege Alexander Finley, Instructor in Freshman Engi-
- George Alexander Finley, Instructor in Freshman Engi-neering, B.S., United States Military Academy; M.S., Cornell University
- Content Original States of Charles Professor of Civil Engineering. B.C.E., University of Virginia; S.M., Harvard University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University; PROF. ENG.
- State University, PROF. EXO. Regret Carl First, Associate Professor of Botany, B.S., Pur-due University, N.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois Walter Curits Fitzperal dr., Associate Professor and As-sistant Department Head of Philosophy and Religion. B.S., Wake Forest College, B.D., Southern Baptiat Theological Seminary ogical Seminary
- Theological Seminary David Joseph Fath, Assistant Professor & Genomics and Joseph Fath, Assistant Professor (JUSA) of Henry Pridger Flering, Associate Prefessor (USA) of Pool Science, B.S., M.S., North Cavilian State Uni-Neutra A. Flood, Professor G. Bettrias Engineering, B.E.E., M.E.E., Ph.D., Cornell University Pool Cavilla Contention, Science B.S., A. & I. University Professor Services Service B.S., A. & I. University
- cultural Extension Service, B.S., A & I University (Tenn.): M.S., Ohio State University
- William Carl Fonteno, Anistant Professor of Horticul-tural Science, B.A., M.A., University of Texas; Ph.D.,
- Ural Science, D.A., M.A., Onesano, M. Texes A & M University Vincent M. Foote, Associate Professor and Program Direc-tor of the Product Design Program. B.S., University of Cincinnat
- Julian Mark Fore, Professor of Biological and Agricul-tural Engineering, B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Insti-tute: M.S., Purdue University Robert Joseph Fornaro, Associate Professor of Computer Science, B.A., St., Vincent College; M.A., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University

- Raymond Earl Fornes, Associate Professor of Textile Technology and Physics. A.B., East Carolina Univer-sity; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Brenda Lornine Foster, Coordinator of the Learning As-sistance Center, B.S., Virginia State College; M.S., North Carolina State University
- Benjamin Engles Fountain Jr., Adjunct Professor of Adult and Community College Education. A.B., M.Ed., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Pri.D., University of North Caroina at Chaple Full James R. Fouls, Adjunct Professor of Entomology & Toxi-cology. B.S., Ph.D., Northwestern University Barbara Jarune Foz, Assistant Professor of Curriculum and Instruction, B.A., M.S., Arizona State Univer-sity, Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- Stanley Roscoe Fox, Research Assistant in Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., North Carolina State University
- Laura Rose Foxx, Counselor in Student Affairs. B.A., University of North Carolina at Charlotte
- Robert Albert Francesconi, Assistant Professor of Speech Communication. B.A., Southern Connecticut State College: M.A., Ph.D., Bowling Green State University
- Florence Irving Francis, Counselor in Student Affairs. A.B., Spelman College; M.S., University of Chicago; M.Ed., North Carolina State University Jack Lee Franklin, Adjunct Associate Professor of Soci-
- ology and Anthropology. B.A., University of Nebras-ka; M.A., Ph.D., Indiana University William Glenwood Franklin, Professor and Head of
- Speech-Communication. A.B., Heidelberg College: M.A., Bowling Green State University; Ph.D., Penn-sylvania State University
- n David Freedman, Professor of Chemistry. B.A., M.A., Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University Leon
- M.A., Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University John Frink Freeman, Instructor in Engineering Graphics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Herbert N. Friedlander. Adjunct Associate Professor of Textile Chemistry. B.S., Ph.D., University of Chicago Linda Picard Fuller, General Services Librarian. B.A., University of Nebrska: M.S., University of North University of Nebrska: M.S., University of North
- University of Nebraska: M.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Ronald Owen Fulp, Professor of Mathematics, B.S., Wake Forest University: M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill: Ph.D., Auburn University John B. Funderburg, Adjunct Professor of Zoology, B.S.c., East Carolina College; M.Sc., Ph.D., North Carolina State, Internetional Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference on Conference Conference on Confere
- State University
- A. Ronald Gallant, Associate Professor of Economics and Statistics. A.B., San Diego State College; M.B.A., University of California at Los Angeles; Ph.D., Iowa State University
- State University William Sylcan Galler, Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S.Ch.E., M.S.San,E., Illinois Institute of Tech-nology; Ph.D., Northwestern University Gene John Galletta, Professor of Horticultural Science and Genetics, B.S., University of Maryland; M.S., Rutger University; Ph.D., University of California at Neutropy Christing, Ph.D., University of Science at Neutropy California at Neutropy C Berkeley
- Erling Edward Gamble, Associate Professor (USDA) of Soil Science, B.A., M.A., Earlham College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Bertram Howard Garcia Jr., Professor of Mechanical Engineering, B.S.M.E., M.S.M.E., Pennsylvania State University; Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute
- Bruce Lynn Gardner, Associate Professor of Economics. B.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., University of
- B.S., University and Chicago and Chicag
- University of Cincinnati Marianne Lepp Gardner, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics. B.A., Randolph-Macon Woman's College; M.A., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Randolph Cillebert Gordner, Research Associate in Horti-cultural Science. B.S., M.S., Virginia Polytechnic In-
- atitute
- Robin Pierce Gardn and Chemical Engineering. B.Ch.E., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University

- Jimmy Dale Garlich, Associate Professor of Poultry Science, B.S., M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., Cornell Universi
- nell University William Martin Garmon, 4-H Specialist in the Agricul-tural Extension Service. B.S., North Carolina State University, M.S., Clemson College James O. Garner Jr., Extension Horticulture Specialist in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., Delta State University; M.S., Mississippi State University; DB, D. Consent University;
- Ph.D., Cornell University Dennis Evo Garoutte, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Montang State University
- matics. D. J., N. J., P. J., Montane State University Rearmond Educator for Millings Science. B.S., City College of New York; MED., North Caro-lins State University James Wode Goult, Associate Professor of Electrical Sci-neering. B.S., Colorado State University. M.S., Ph.D., University of Iowa Billy MeArthur Gay, Assistant Director of Engineering
- Research Services Division. B.S., North Carolina State University Hibbard Geissler, Assistant Statistician. B.S.,
- Poul Bucknell University; M.S., University of Connecticut
- Ralph Gellar, Associate Professor of Mathematics, A.B., Harvard University; M.A., Ph.D., Columbia University
- Thomas Gemmer, Teaching Technician in Forestry a Wood and Paper Science. B.S., M.S., Purdue University James Dalton George, Extension Professor of Rural Soci-
- ology and Adult and Community College Education. B.S., Mississippi State University; M.S., North Caro-lina State University; Ph.D., Florida State University
- Thomas Waller George, Professor of Textile Technology, A.B., University of Missouri at Kansas City; M.A., University of Illinois
- Thomas Michael Gerig, Associate Professor of Statistica. A.B., George Washington University; Ph.D., Univer-sity of North Caroline at Chapel Hill Dan Ultich Gerstel, William Neal Reynolds Professor of
- Crop Science and Genetics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley Forrest William Getzen, Professor of Chemistry, B.S.
- Virginia Military Institute; Ph.D., Massachusetts In-
- Virginia Multary Insuture, Pr.L.J., and Account of Comparison of Comp
- B.A., Wolford College; B.D., S.T.M., Yale University Divinity School George Gosselin Giddings, Assistant Professor of Food
- cience. B.Sc., University of Massachusetts; M.Sc.,
- Ph.D., Michigan State University Francis Gerhard Giesbrecht, Associate Professor of Statistics. B.S.A., University of Manitoba; M.Sc.,
- Francis Gernard Gresbrecht, Associate Professor of Statistics, B.S.A., University of Manitobe; M.S.c., Ph.D., Iowa State University John Henderson Gilbert, Associate Professor of Politica. A.B., Lambuth College; M.A., Vanderbilt Univer-sity; Ph.D., University of Virginia Richard Denn Gilbert, Professor of Pacific Chemistry.
- B.S., M.S., University of Manitoba; Ph.D., University of Notre Dame William Best Gilbert, Professor of Crop Science, B.S.
- Beres College; M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Henry C. Gilliam Jr., Associate Professor (USDA) of Eco-
- mics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Clemson University Ph.D., Clemson University nes Wendell Gilliam. Professor of Soil Science, B.S.,
- Oklahoma State University; M.S., Ph.D., Mississippi
- UKiAhoma state University: n. ..., Fish., missionpup State University. Stanley Eugene Gilliond, Associate Professor of Food Science, B.A., M.S., Oklahoma State University Ph.D., North Carolina State University Laurence Sanford Gilman, Assikatant Director of the Uni-Laurence Sanford Gilman, Assikatant Director of the Uni-ted Science Scienc
- versity Student Center. B.S., Cornell University Robert C. Gilmore, Associate Professor of Wood and Paper Science, B.S., Pennsylvania State College; M.W.Tech., North Carolina State University

- William Turnball Gladstone, Adjunct Associate Profe of Forestry and Wood and Paper Science. B.S., State University of New York College of Environmental Science and Forestry; M.F., Yale University School of Forestry: Ph.D., North Carolina State University Molly Hays Glander, Counselor in Student Affairs. B.S.,
- The University of Texas; M.Ed., Southwest Texas
- State University Joseph Conrud Glass Jr., Associate Professor of Adult and Community College Education. B.S., North Carolina State University; B.D., Duke Divinity School; M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State University Edward Walker Glazener, Professor of Poultry Science

- A.B., M.S., University of Chicago, Ph.D., massachu-setts Institute of Technology Tildon H. Glisson, Associate Professor of Electrical Engi-neering, B.S., M.S., University of Florida; Ph.D., Southern Methodiat University John Womble Glover, Extension Associate Professor of
- Biological and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., North
- Carolina State University Daniel D. God/rey, Administrative Program Assistant and Extension Sociologist in the Agricultural Extension Service B.S., A & T State University; M.Ed., North Carolina State University
- Alfred John Gortze, Associate Professor of Electrical Engi-neering. B.S.E.C., Drexel Institute of Technology, M.Sc., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Duke University
- Robert Brown Goins, Research Assistant in Plant Pathology. B.S., North Carolina State University Harvey Joseph Gold, Professor of Statistics, B.S.,
- Univer-
- Harvey Joseph Gold, Professor of Statistics, B.S., University of Waisconsin George Goldinger, Professor of Textile Chemistry, B.S., Bertil University, M.S., Vianna University; Ph.D., University of Paris Irring S. Goldstein, Professor and Head of Wood and Paper Science, B.S., Renselser Polytochnic Insti-tute; M.S., Illinois Institute of Technology; Ph.D.,
- Harvad University Harvad University Alan A. Gonzalez, Professor and Head of Foreign Languages and Literatures. M.A., Edinburgh University Goversity (Scotland); Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University Gabriel Gonzalez, Associate Professor of Foreign Lan-tonic Control Professor of Foreign Lan-
- Gaorael Gonzalez, Associate Professor of Foreign Lar-guages and Literatures. Back. Centro Superior Est. (Leon): Licenciado, University of Salamana (Spain): Leonad Goode, Professor of Animal Science. B.S., M.S., West Virginia University, Ph.D., University of Florida Guy Versun Gooding, Jr., Prefessor of Plant Pathology, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University, Ph.D., Mair M. Goodman, Professor of Statistics. Botarv and

- Major M. Goodman, Professor of Statistics, Botany a Genetics. B.S., Iowa State University; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Michael Jerome Goodman, Adjunct Assistant Professor of
- Industrial Engineering. B.S., Brooklyn College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University James Howard Goodnight, Adjunct Assistant Professor of
- Statistics, B.S., M.E.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State
- Statistics, D.S., M.E.S., Ph.D., roth Carolina Date University Adjunct Assistant Professor of Entomol-ogy, B.A., University of Colorado, M.A., University of Kanase, Ph.D., University of California at Riverside Thomas Frederick Gordon, Instructor in Mathematics.
- B.S., United States Military Academy; M.A.T., Duke
- University Christopher R. Gould, Associate Professor of Ph B.Sc., Imperial College, London, England; M.Sc., Ph.D., University of Pennsylvania
- Perry Linwood Grady, Associate Professor of Textile Tech nology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- William Lee Gragg, Associate Professor of Adult and Community College Education. B.S., Indiana University; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University
- Louis A. Graham, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Textile Chemistry, B.Che., M.Che., University of Virginia

- Robert Allison Graham, Teaching Technician in Zoology, B.S., College of William and Mary Larry Frank Grand, Professor of Plant Pathology and Forestry, B.S., M.S., Pennsylvania State University;
- Ph.D., Washington State University Arnold Herbert Edward Grandage, Professor of Statistics. B.A., Lehigh University; Ph.D., North Carolina State
- William Cullen Grant, Assistant Professor of Zoology, B.S., Livingstone College; M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-
- lina State University Josef Stefan Gratzl, Elis and Signe Olsson Professor of Pulp and Paper Science and Technology. Dip.Chem., Ph.D., University of Vienna (Austria) Albert Henry Graves, Research Associate (USDA) of Bio-
- logical and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., Kansas A.
- & M. William Michael Gray, Television Editor in Agricultural Information. A.B., High Point College Pamela D. Green, Assistant Professor of Psychology. B.S., University of Iowa; M.S., Ph.D., Washington State

- University of Iows; M.S., Ph.D., Washington State Role Wildor Genelan, Professor of History, A.B., Amberst College, M.A., Ph.D., Princeton University Mear Education Green, Extension Produced Food Stensor, Carabian State University Walton Carly Georgev, William Near Beynolds Prefes-nor of Corp Science and Genetics, B.A., Loncharg University, C. Berger, William Near, A., University of Thomas Journe Greener, Assistant Professor of Econom-ics, B.A., Indiana University, N.A., University of State 2018, State Sta
- Wisconsin
- Wayland Coleman Griffith, R. J. Reynolds Industries Pro-fessor of Mechanical Engineering and Director of Engineering Design Center. A.B., M.S., Ph.D., Har-
- Joan S. Griffin, Instructor in English. B.A., California Lutheran College: M.A., Louisiana State University
- James Michael Grimwood, Assistant Professor of English. B.A., Duke University; M.A., Ph.D., Princeton University
- Versity Daniel Swartwood Groxch, Professor of Genetics, Zoology and Entomology. B.S., Moravian College; M.S., Lehigh University; Ph.D., University of Pennsylvania
- vania ry Douglass Gross, Professor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., Rutgers University; Ph.D., Iowa State Univer-Harry
- sity William A. Gruver, Assistant Professor of Electrical Engi-neering/Operations Research. BSEE, University of Pennsylvania; DIC, University of London; MSEE, Ph.D., University of Pennsylvania Gerald A. Gunderson, Special Lecturer in Economics and
- Business. B.A., M.A., Ph.D., University of Washington
- Larry Sullivan Guess, Assistant Director of Admi
- B.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Thomas Hyman Guion, Associate Professor of Textile Chemistry. B.S., Davidson College; Ph.D., Univer-
- sity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Selma Gulack, Instructor in Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., Brooklyn College; M.A., New York University
- Gary F. Gumz, Assistant Professor of Landscape Archi-tecture. B.S. LAR, University of Wisconsin; M. LAR, Harvard University
- Harvard University Bingmorder Single Gunta, Associate Professor of Tertile Bingmorder Single Gunta, Associate Professor of Civil Tertile (India), Ph.D., Manchester College of Science and Technology (Reginand) Educard Downit Gurfer, Associate Professor of Civil Expi-Reginary Control (Civil Control), Science and Prank Educin Civitrie, Professor of Entomology, B.S., Uni-versity of Rectarcively, M.S., Fab.D., University of Illi-versity of Rectarcive for M.S., Fab.D., University of Illi-
- nois
- Robert Joseph Guzzo, Wrestling Coach, B.S., East
- Robert Joseph Guzzo, Wrestling Coach, B.S., East Stroudsburg State College Robert Grant Guyn, Assistant Professor of Physical Edu-cation, B.S., Campbell College, M.A.T., University of North Carolina as Chapel Hill

George Richard Guynn, Associate Professor (USDA) of Crop Science and Genetics. B.S., M.S., North Caro-lina State University; Ph.D., Iowa State University David Glen Hause, Assistant Professor of Physics. A.B.,

- David Glen Haare, Assistant Professor of Physics, A.B., Rice University, A.M., Ph.D., Duke University Cameron Ray Hackney, Research Assistant in Food Science, B.S., M.S., University of West Virginia Robert John Hader, Professor of Statistics, B.S., Univer-sity of Chicago, Ph.D., North Carolina State Univer-sity of Chicago, Ph.D., North Carolina State Univer-
- nity
- William Leroy Hafley, Professor of Forestry and Statistics B.S., Pennsylvania State University; M.F., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Fred Paul Hain, Assistant Professor of Entomology and Forestry, B.S., Stetson University; M.F., Duke Uni-versity; Ph.D., Michigan State
- versity: Ph.D., Michigan State Leroy Woyne Hannes, Research Associate in Forestry and Soil Science and Director of Forest Fertilization Cooperative B.S., M.S., University of Florida *Francia Joseph Hale*, Professor of Mechanical Engineer-ing, B.S., United States Military Academy; S.M.,
- Sc.D., Massachusetta Institute of Technology George Lincoln Hall, Professor of Physics. B.S., College of William and Mary; M.S., Syracuse University; Ph.D., University of Virginia Max Halperen, Professor of English, B.S., City College of
- University or sugarous Max Halperen, Professor of English, B.S., Uity Contege on New York; M.A., Ph.D., Florida State University Donald Date Hamann, Professor of Food Science and Bio-logical and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., M.S., Iogical and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., M.S., Distance State University; Ph.D., Virginia Poly-
- technic Institute Hans Kermit Hamann, Associate Statistician. B.S., Colorado State University; M.S., Kansas State University
- Dame Scott Hamby, Associate Dean for Textiles Extenison and Continuing Education in the School of Tex-tiles and Burlington Industries Professor of Textile Technology and Acting Head of Textile Technology. B.S., Alabama Polytechnic Institute
- Put Brooks Hamilton, Professor of Poultry Science and Microbiology, B.S., Northeastern State College, Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- Richard Bache Hamilton, Adjunct Instructor in Zoology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Vance E. Hamili ce E. Hamilton, Extension Associate Professor of So-ciology and Anthropology, B.S., M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State University
- John Valentine Hamme, Associate Professor of Materials Engineering and Director of Cooperative Engineering Education. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., University of Utah; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Larry Keith Hammett, Associate Professor of Horticul-tural Science, B.S., M.S., West Virginia University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Charles F. Hammond, Area Management-Marketing Spe-
- cialist in Economics and Business. B.S., North Carolina State University
- Linh State University Leigh Hugh Hammond, Extension Associate Professor of Economics and Assistant Vice Chancellor for Exten-sion and Public Service and Director, Center for Ur-ban Affairs and Community Services. B.S., Clemson College; M.S., University of Tennesses; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Robert Holmes Hammond, Associate Professor and Direc-
- tor of Freshman Engineering Division. B.M.E., M.A., Fenn College
- Thomas Napolis Hammond, Assistant Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., M.A., North Carolina Central University; Ph.D., State Uni-versity of New York at Buffalo Kenneth William Hanck, Associate Professor of Chem-
- try. B.S., Illinois State University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois
- University of Illinois Stephen John Hanover, Extension Assistant Professor of Extension Forestry, B.S., University of Illinois; M.F., Yale University Arthur Paul Hansen, Associate Professor of Food Science, B.S.A., M.S., University of Georgia; Ph.D., Pennsyl-vania State University
- Donald Joseph Hansen, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics, B.S., M.S., Southern Methodiat University; Ph.D., University of Texas

- Durwin Melford Hanson, Professor and Coordinator cational, Industrial and Technical Education, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Iowa State College
- James William Hanson, Assistant Professor of Computer Science, B.S., United States Naval Academy; M.A., University of Michigan
- Warren Durwood Hanson, Professor of Genetics, B.S., University of Minnesota; M.S., Ph.D., Purdue University
- William H liam Hughes Hard, Assistant to the Director of Tex-tiles Extension and Continuing Education in the School of Textiles. B.S., University of Maryland; M.B.A., George Washington University John J. Harder, Associate Professor of Industrial Engi-
- neering. Dipl.Ing., Technische Hochachule (Berlin, Germany); Dr.Ing., Technische Hochachule (Han-
- James Walker Hardin, Professor of Botany. B.S., Florida Southern College; M.S., University of Tennessee; Ph.D., University of Michigan
- mas Michael Hare, Research Assistant in Engineer-ing Research Services Division, B.S., Rutgers University
- venity Harry Allen Hargrave. Associate Professor of English. B.A., Vanderbilt Univenity: M.A., Goorge Peabody College for Teachers; Ph.D., Vanderbilt University Donald Thomas Harke. Research Assistant (UDSI) in Zoology. B.S., University of Miami Reinard Harkema, Professor of Zoology. A.B., Calvin Col-

- Reinard Herkenna, Predessor & Zaology, A.B., Calvin Col-leger, P.D., Duke University. User, Horken Katension, Forset Management Control and Control State University Georgies, M.S., Colorado State University Charles W. Horper Jr., Koltana E. M., Control State Georgies, M.S., S.M., A., Ed. Carolina University Charles W. Horper Jr., Nathan C. Carolina University Charles M. Manager of Field Services in Industrial Extension Services. E E.E., ESJM., Georgia Industrial Extension Services. E E.E., ESJM., Georgia Industrial
- tute of Technology; M.E., North Carolina State Uni-

- tute of rechnings; M.E., Stern, Carolina Satu Uni-Genzi, M. K., Karoli, K., Karolina S., Karon, K., Karon,

- and Veterinary Science. D.V.M., Auburn University
- Marcia Berger Harris, Assistant Director of Career Plan-ning and Placement. B.A., Vassar College William Charles Harris, Professor of History. B.A., M.A.,
- Ph.D., University of Alabama Antony Howard Harrison, Assistant Professor of English
- A.B., Stanford University; M.A., Ph.D., University of Chicago
- James William Harrison, Adjunct Assistant Professor Electrical Engineering, BEE, University of Florida; MEE, Ph.D., North Carolina State University Robert Harrison, Assistant Football Coach. B.S., M.Ed.,
- Robert Harrison, Assistant Football Cosch. U.S., M.E.G., Kent State University Clarence Arthur Harr, Fore Polytechnic Institute, M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Clyder William Hart, Assistant Director of Foundations B.S., North Carolina State University Fanalhin Delano Hart, Professor of Mechanical Engineer-ing, B.S.M.E., M.S.M.E., Ph.D., North Carolina

- State University John Reginald Hart, Assistant Dean of Engineering for Extension. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- Robert Eduard Hartwig, Associate Professor of Mathe-matics. B.S., Ph.D., University of Adelaide (Australia)

- Raymond W. Harvey, Associate Professor of Animal Science, B.S., M.S., West Virginia University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Dewry G. Harwood, Extension Professor of Economics and
- Assistant Director of Administrative and Special Programs, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Wayne Earle Haskin, Assistant Professor of English, B.A.,
- North Texas State University; M.A., Louisana State
- Guiversity Guiversity Bi-Domiaty Hassan, Associate Professor of Forestry, B.Sc., University of Alexandria, Egypt; M.S., Ph.D., University of California at Davis Hassan Ahmed Hassan, Professor of Mechanical Engi-
- Hasan Ahmed Heasan, Professor of Mechanical Engi-mering, B.S., University of Landon; M.S., Ph.D., Francis elefferon Hassler, William Neal Reynols Profas-sor and Head of Biological and Agricultural Engi-peering, B.S., University of Missouri, M.S., Ph.D., William Wallow Hessler, Professor of Zooley, P.S., M.S., Cornell University, Ph.D., University of Tennesse Def. Rudolph Haupt, Assistant Potohal Cach, B.S., Carbon Haupt, Assistant Potohal Cach, B.S., M.S., Consell University, Ph.D., University of Tennesse Def. Rudolph Haupt, Assistant Potohal Cach, B.S.,
- University of Wyoming; M.A., East Carolina University
- aity John Reid Hauser, Professor of Electrical Engineering, B.S., Worth Carolina State University; M.S., Ph.D., Domara R. Hauser, Adjunct Associate Professor of Chemi-cal Engineering. B.S., M.S., Xavier University; Ph.D., University of Cincinnati Kerry: Shullord Hauner, Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Okiahoma State University
- Gerald Gordon Haukins, Associate Dean of Student Af-fairs. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., In-
- diana University; Ed.D., Duke University Leo Franklin Hackins, Extension Specialist In Charge, Human Development and Extension Assistant Pro-Hunas Development and Extension Bill Order (1998) For the Comparison of the Comparison of the Insert of Adult and Community Colling Education, BAA, Wale Forest College, BD, Yale Divinity School; EAD, North Carlina State University String Norman Rules JA, Extension Professor of Crop Advance Gronn Beyer, Research Australia In Corp Science, B-S, North Carsina State University Den Willion Hypers, Prefnessor of Statistics and Zoology, AB, Kalanazaro College, MA, Ph.D, University of Prank Lloyd Planes J., Pradessor of Martin-Induced Prank Lloyd Planes J., Pradessor of Martin-Induced

- Michigan Frank Lloyd Haynes Jr., Professor of Horticultural Science and Genetics, B.S., Alabama Polytechnic In-stitute: Ph.D., Correll University Dennis William Hazel, Research Assistant in Porestry, B.S., North Carolina State University
- Robert B. Hazel, Adjunct Instructor in Zoology. B.S., M.S., Penn State University
- Allen Streeter Heagle, Associate Professor (USDA) of Plant Pathology, B.S., Hamline University; M.E.D. St. Cloud State University; Ph.D., University of Minnesota
- Walter Duffy Heath III, Project Manager in the Center for Urban Alfairs and Community Services. B.A., East Carolina University
- Richard Sherman Heaton, Associate Director of the Uni-versity Student Center, B.S., St. Lawrence Univer-
- sity Teddy Theodore Hebert, Professor of Plant Pathology and Genetics. B.S., Southwestern Louisiana Institute; M.S., Louisiana State University; Ph.D., North Caro-
- lina State University Walter Webb Heck, Professor (USDA) of Botany. B.S.Ed., Ohio State University; M.S., University of Tennessee; Ph.D., University of Illinois
- Clinton Louis Heimbach, Professor of Civil Engineering. B.S.E., University of Michigan; M.S.C.E., Purdue University; Ph.D., University of Michigan
- James Everett Helt, Assistant Professor of Chemical Engi-neering. B.S., Iowa State University; M.S., Univer-sity of Southern California; Ph.D., Ohio State Uni-
- Warren Robert Henders rren Robert Henderson, Associate Professor of Horti-cultural Science. B.S., University of New Hamp-shire; M.A., Harvard University; Ph.D., Ohio State University

- Forrest Clyde Hentz Jr., Professor of Chemistry, B.S., Newberry College; M.A., Ph.D., University of North
- rewnerry Loitege: M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Cedric Lambeth Hepler, Reference Librarian, B.A., Stet-son University: B.D., Th.M., Southeastern Baptist Seminary, M.S.L.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Chaptel Hill George Henry Hepting, Adjunct Professor of Plant Path-ology and Forestry, B.S., Ph.D., Cornell University Luther Russell Herman, Assistant Professor of Electrical Engineering, B.S., Lenoir Rhyne College; M.S., North Carolina State University, PROF. ENG. Kitty B. Herrin, Program Coordinator in the Center for
- Urban Affairs and Community Services. B.S., M.A., University of Alabama Solomon Philip Hersh, Charles A. Cannon Professor
- Texiles. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Institute of Textile Technology; M.A., Ph.D., Prince-
- Maruin Thomas Hester, Assistant Professor English, A.B., Centre College of Kentucky; M.A., Ph.D., University of Florida

- of Fiorida Mary Foncet Hester, Assistant to the Vice Chancello For-Extension and Public Service. Landscape Architecture, BLAR, BLA, North Car-lina State University, MLAR, Harvard University Vigenia Aligne Holey, Amatant Présenos of Sociology and Anhropology, BA, M.Ed., Ph.D., University of Clifton Kerneth Hesterk, Breaset Amatant, in Sul Science, BA, Southwestern College, M.S., Kanasa State University
- Iter Martin High III, Assistant Catalog Librarian in the D. H. Hill Library. A.B., Occidental College; M.A., M.S.L.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- William Lawrence Highfill, Associate Professor of Religion, B.A., Wake Forest College; B.D., Southern Baptist Theological Seminary; Ph.D., Duke University
- Charles Horace Hill, William Neal Reynolds Professor of Poultry Science and Animal Science, B.S., Colorado State University; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell Universit
- Lila Haney Hill, Research Assistant in Food Science. B.S., Duke University
- Duke University Marshall K. Hill, Extension Assistant Professor of Food Science. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity: Ph. D., Ohio State University Garland K. Hilliard Jr., Senior Adviser and Instructor in the Freshman Engineering Division. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- roorn carolina State University Mary Ruth C. Hilliard, Instructor in Economics. B.S., M.Ed., University of North Carolina at Greenaboro Ruediger Carl Hillmann, Extension Assistant Professor of Entomology. B.S., Cornell University; M.S., Michigan State University; Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University.
- Michagan State University: Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University Immas Ira Hinse, Professor and Head of Recreation Re-sources Administration, B.S., North Carolina State University: M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Thelma Lee Hinson, Specialist in Charge of Family Resource Management in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., East Carolina College; M.S.H.E., Uni-Extension versity of North Carolina at Greensboro
- Sarah Moore Hinton, Extension Specialist, Foods and Nu-trition in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., East Carolina University; M.S., University of Kentucky
- tucky Robert Grant Hitchings, Professor and in Charge of Pulp and Paper Technology. B.S., New York State College of Porestry, M.S., Duke University John Syres Hubbie, Adjunct Professor of Zoology, B.A., Dartmouth College, M.A., University of California at Berkeley, Ph.D., Indiana University Destroy of California at Colling States of California at California at
- oerreesy: rn.r., Indiana University Janet Holfman Hobbs, Instructor in English, B.A., Bloom-field College: M.A., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Joseph Patrick Hobbs, Associate Professor of History, B.A., Georgia Southern College; M.A., Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University
- Thomas Nea mas Newton Hubgood Jr., Extension Associate Pro-fessor of Rural Sociology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Florida State University

- Arthur Mabon Hoch. Associate Professor of Physical Education, B.S., Wake Forest College; M.Ed., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Ezra C. Hodgin, Assistant Professor of Veterinary Science, B.S., North Carolina State University; D.V.M., Washington State University; Ph.D., Oklahoma State University
- Ernest Hodgson, Professor of Entomology, B.S., Kings College; Ph.D., Oregon State University
- Thomas Henry Hodgson, Associate Professor of Mechani-cal and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., Loughborough University of Technology; B.S., University of London; M.S., Cranfield Institute of Technology; Ph.D., University of London
- Ronald G. Hodson, Research Associate in Zoology, B.S., Manchester College: M.S., University of Arkans Ph.D., Texas A & M University
- Robert Lewis Hoffman, Assistant Professor in University Studies, B.S., North Carolina State University: M.A., Ph.D., Tulane University Mary Tipton Holcomb. Instructor in in Economics. A.B.,
- Indiana University; J.D., Marshall Wythe Law School, College of William and Mary
- Samuel A. Holcomb, Professor of Military Science. B.A., Arkansas Polytechnic College; M.S., University of Tennessee
- Virgil Fortune Holland, Adjunct Associate Professor of Textile Technology. B.S., Wofford College: M.S., University of Tennessee; Ph.D., University of South Caroling
- Carolina William McFall Holler, Assistant Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., Wolford College; M.A., Middlebury College; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill North Carolina at Chapel Hull
- North Carolina at Chapel Hill Daniel Lester Holley Jr., Associate Professor of Forestry and Economics. B.S.F., North Carolina State Uni-versity: B.A., Wolford Colleger, M.F., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Lindo Torte Holley, Assistant Professor of English. A.B., Winthrup College: Ph.D., Tulane University Daudon Millow Indone: Instructor in Eco-
- uglas Milton Holmes, Instructor in Economics. B.S., Old Dominion University; J.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Duncan M. Holthausen Jr., Associate Professor of Eco-nomics and Business. B.A., Dartmouth College, M.B.A., Columbia University; Ph.D., Northwestern University
- Abraham Holtzman, Professor of Politics, B.A., M.A., University of California at Los Angeles; M.A., Ph.D.,
- Harvard University Henry Alfred Homme, Extension Associate Professor of Economics. B.A., Augustana College; M.A., Michi-
- Economics. B.A., Augustana College; M.A., augustana gan State University Thomas Lynn Honeycuit, Associate Professor and Asso-ciate Department Hend of Computer Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Dale Mat Houver, Professor of Senonmics, B.S., M.S., Iowa State College; M.A., Ph.D., University of College.
- Chicago
- Maurice William Hoover, Professor of Food Science, B.S.A., M.S., Ph.D., University of Florida Harold Bruce Hopfenberg, Professor of Chemical Engi-
- neering. S.B., S.M., Ph.D., Massschusetts Institute of Technology
- William Ernest Hopke, Professor and Head of Guidance and Personnel Services. B.A., M.A., New York State Teachers College; Ed.D., Teachers College, Columbia nity
- Yasuyuki Horie, Associate Professor of Civil Engineering, B.A., International Christian University (Tokyo, Japan): M.S., Yale University; Ph.D., Washington
- Japani, M.S., Yaie University, Filler, Teastingent State University Charles Roy Horner, Instructor in English. A.B., Dart-mouth College; A.M., University of Pennsylvania William C. Horner, Systems Librarian, B.B.A., M.S.L.S., University of Pittaburgh Horner Dataset Hotopa Prefaces of Biochemistry, B.S.
- Harace Rabert Horton, Professor of Biochemiatry, B.S., Missouri School of Mines and Metallurgy; M.S., Ph.D., University of Missouri
- Donald Earl Hoss, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Zoology. B.S., University of Missouri; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University

- Byard Houck Jr., Senior Adviser and Instructor in the Freshman Engineering Division. B.I.E., North Caro-lina State University; M.Div., Southeastern Baptist Theological Seminary
- Cloria Kathleen Houser, Head of Serials Department in the D. H. Hill Library, A.B., Duke University; B.S.L.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Ezra Lewis Houvell, Associate Professor of Biological and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., M.Ed., North Caro-
- Agricultural Engineering, B.S., M.Ed., North Caro-lina State University Marion Franklin Howell, Research Assistant in Crop Science, B.S., North Carolina State University David Hences Howells, Professor Emeritus of Biological and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., Oregon State University, M.S., Massachusetts Institute of Technology
- Wilma Wei-Lin Hu, Research Assistant in Crop Science. B.S., Chung-Hsing University (Taichung, China); M.S., North Carolina State University Barney Kuo-Yen Huang, Professor of Biological and Agri-cultural Engineering, B.S., National Taiwan Univer-
- sity; M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., Purdue Uni-
- Jeng-sheng Huang, Assistant Professor of Plant Pathology, B.S., Chung-Hsing University, (Taiwan); M.S., Ph.D., University of Missouri
- Norden Eh Huang, Adjunct Associate Professor of Ocean-ography. B.S., National Taiwan University; Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University
- Marvin Levern Huckabee, Research Assistant in Engi-neering Research Services Division. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- George Roscoe Hughes, Extension Associate Professor of Horticultural Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Kaye Vaden Hughes, Instructor in Foreign Languages and Literatures, B.A., Old Dominion College; M.A., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Z Zimmerman Hugus Jr., Professor of Chemistry, B.A., Williams College; Ph.D., University of California at
- Berkeley Melvin T. Huish, Associate Professor (USDI) of Zoology, B.S., M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., University of Georgia
- Donald Huisingh, Professor of University Studies. B.S., University of Minnesota; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- Johnny Leray Hulsey, Assistant Professor of Civil Engi-neering, B.S., Missouri School of Mines; M.S., Ph.D., University of Missouri
- Frank James Humenik, Associate Professor of Biological and Agricultural Engineering and Associate Head in Charge of Extension. B.C.E., M.S., Ph.D., Ohio State University
- Ervin Grigg Humphries, Professor of Biological and Agri-cultural Engineering and Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- William Smith Humphries, Food and Agriculture News Editor in Agricultural Information. B.A., Wake Forest College
- James Ernest Huneycutt Jr., Associate Professor of Mathematics, B.S., M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Thomas Norton Hunt, Extension Entomology Specialist. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Gene Raymond Huntsman, Adjunct Assistant Professor of
- ke Naymond Huntsman, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Zoology. B.S., Cornell University; M.S., Ph.D., Iows State University n Calvin Hurt, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Materials Engineering, B.S., Ph.D., Rutgers The
- John State University
- State University Jacob Allan Hurwitz, Assistant Professor of Politics. A.B., University of California at Berkeley. M.A., Ph.D., Michigan State University Elonar Edward Hutchison, Assistant Professor of Textile
- Etons Edward Hutchison, Assistant Professor of Textile Technology, B.S., Marietta College; M.S., Institute of Textile Technology (Virginia) William Thorshill Husster Jr., Extension Professor of Forestry and Leader of the Extension Forestry Man-agement Section, B.S., M.W.T., North Carolina Science Hestingue 2019. State University

- George Hvatt Jr., Professor of Animal Science and Ass George Hyatt Jr., Professor of Animal Science and Associ-ate Daan of the School of Agriculturar and Life Sciences and Director of the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., Michigan State College; M.S., Rutgers University: Ph.D., University of Wisconsin David Neil Hyman, Associate Professor of Economics. B.A., Brookyn College; M.A., Ph.D., Princeton Uni-
- versity Theodore Martin Hyman, Assistant Professor of Soci-ology and Anthropology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Loren Albert Ihnen, Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S.,
- University of Illinois: Ph.D., Iowa State University
- William Prentiss Ingram Jr., Assistant Professor and As-sistant Head of Chemistry, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North
- Carolina State University Joseph William Isenhour Jr., Assistant Professor of Physi-cal Education. B.S., M.A., Appelachian State Teachers College
- ers College Daniel Wesley Israel, Assistant Professor of Soil Science. B.S., M.S., University of Georgia; Ph.D., Oregon State University
- Stanley Dean luie, Associate Professor of Education. B.S., University of Utah; M.A., Ed.D., George Peabody College
- Denis Sherald Jackson, Continuing Education Specialist. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- William Addison Jackson, William Neal Reynolds Professor of Soil Science. B.S., Cornell University; M.S., Purdue University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Larry George Jahn, Extension Forest Resources Specialist in Wood and Paper Science and Extension Forest Re-sources. B.S., M.B.A., Pennsylvania State University
- Atul Jai, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Electrical Engineering, B.A., Indian Institute of Technolo M.E.E., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Technology:
- m.E.L., Ph.D., Addit Carolina State University Forri Lyna Janney, Assistant Director of Thompson Theatre. B.F.A., Memphis State University Gorald Saul Janowitz, Associate Professor of Ocean-ography. B.S.A.E., Polytechnic Institute of Brook-lyn; M.S.E., Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University Ronald Elayd Jarrett, Extension Agronomy Specialist in
- Crop Science, B.S.A., Florida A & M University; M.S.A. University of Florida bert A. Jaworkh, Adv.
- Norbert A. Jaworshi, Adjunct Associate Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S., M.S., University of Wisconsin; Ph.D., University of Michigan
- Lonce Flippin Jeffers, Associate Professor of English. B.S., M.A., Columbia University Judith M. Jefferys, Instructor in Economics, B.S., M.A.,
- East Carolina University Alvin Wilkins Jenkins Jr., Professor and Head of Physics.
- B.E.E., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of Virginia
- Clauston Levi Jenkins Jr., Assistant to the Chancellor, A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.A., Ph.D., University of Virginia; J.D., University of North Carolins at Chapel Hill
- David Morris Jenkins: Associate Professor of Agric Information and Instructional Developer for Educa-tional Media. B.S., Campbell College; M.A., Appalachian State University; Ed.D., University of Southern Mississippi
- Southern Mississippi Samuel Forest denkins 4°, Professor of Plant Pathology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Laurens Gifferd Jeruis, Assistant Professor of Forestry, B.S., M.F., North Carolina State University Carolyn Speight Jessup, Director of Student Health Pro-Carolyn Speight Jessup, Director of Student Health Pro-
- Carbyn Sperger owsup, Director of Statient Health Flo grams. B.S., East Carolina College; M.Ed., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Jackson Bales det dr., Research Assistant and Llaison
- Assistant and Lisison Geneticist in Forestry, B.S., M.S., University of Ten-Dessee
- Linda Lee Jewell, Assistant Professor of Design. B.Arch., North Carolina State University; M.Lar., University of Pennsylvania
- Elisabeth Marie Jezierski, Instructor in Foreign Languages and Literatures. A.B., Bryn Mawr College; M.A., Harvard (Radcliffe)

- Gay Melton Jioiden, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Botany, B.S., West Virginia University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Bryan Hugh Johnson, Associate Professor of Animal ence. B.S., Southeastern Louisiana University; M.S., Louisiana State University: Ph.D., Oklahoma State University
- Charles Edward Johnson, Associate Professor of Physics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Yale University Cynthia Elaine Johnson, Extension Human Development
- Specialist. B.S., North Carolina Central University; M.S., East Carolina University John William Johnson, Professor of Forestry,
- B.S.F. College of William and Mary; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Joseph Clyde Johnson, Professor of Psychology, B.S., Troy
- State College; M.A., Ed.D., George Peabody College for Teachers
- Norman Elden Johnson, Adjunct Professor of Forestry. B.S., M.S., Oregon State University; Ph.D., University of California
- Poul Reynolds Johnson, Professor of Econ Oberlin College: M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity; Ph.D., University of Chicago
- Thomas Johnson, Associate Professor of Economics Statistics. B.A., University of Texas, Austin; M.A., Texas Christian University; M.E.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University Wilbert Bernard Johnson, Assistant Basketball Coach. B.S., Saint Augustine's College William Hugh Johnson, Professor of Biological and Agri-
- William Hugh Johnson, Professor of Biological and Agri-cultural Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-lina State University William L. Johnson, Associate Professor of Animal Science, B.S., University of New Hampshire; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University
- Donald R. Johnston, Adjunct Associate Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S., Grove City College; M.S.P.H. Uni-versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Robert Edward Johnston, Assistant Professor of Micro-biology. B.A., Rice University; Ph.D., University of Teves at Austin
- iam Rodgers Johnston, Assistant Professor of Chem-istry. B.S., M.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Charles Parker Jones, Associate Professor of Economica. A.B., M.B.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Chapel Hill Edgar Walton Jones, Associate Professor of Economics, North Carolina State University and Associate Vice President for Research and Public Service. Univer-sity of North Carolina, B.S., M.S., Clemson College: Ph.D., North Carolina State University Educard McCutchen Jones. Extension Associate Professor
- of Forestry, B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Louisiana Polytechnic Institute Ewan Earl Jones, Associate Professor of Animal Science
- Evan Earl Jones, Associate Protessor of Asimal Science and Biochemistry. B.S., Colorado State University, M.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois Graham E. Jones, Assistant Director of Information Ser-vices. A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- Hill
- Hill Guy Langston Jones, Extension Professor of Crop Science and Soil Science and In Charge Crop Science Exten-sion. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of Minnesota James Robert Jones, Extension Associate Professor of Animal Science, B.S., M.S., University of Kentucky;
- Ph.D., Cornell University
- Ph.D., Cornell University John Carlton Jones, Extension Professor of Forestry and District Extension Chairman in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity; M.F., Duke University Lawrence Keith Jones, Associate Professor of Guidance
- and Personnel Services. B.A. Sacramento State College; M.S.Ed., University of Pennsylvania; Ph.D., University of Missouri
- Louis Allman Jones, Associate Professor of Chemistry, B.A., M.A., Clark University; Ph.D., Texas A & M College
- Marcia Bell Jones, Instructor in English. B.A., Mount Holyoke College: M.A., North Carolina State University

- Robert Earle Jones. Assistant Director of the Agricultural Extension Service and Associate Dean of Agriculture at A & T State University. B.S., A and T College; M.A., Cornell University Robert R. Jones, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Mathe-
- matics and Science Education, B.S., North Carolina State University; MAT, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, Ed.D., Duke University
- Ronald Klair Jones, Extension Associate Professor of Plant Pathology B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Insti-tute; M.S. University of Delaware; Ph.D., Virginia **Polytechnic Institute**
- Victor Alan Jones, Associate Professor of Food Science and Vector Alan Jones, Associate Professor of Pood Science and Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State University Walter Baskweille Jones, Assistant Director, Career Plan-ning and Placement Center. B.A., College of William and Mary; M.Ed., North Carolina State University Leon Typor Jordan Jr., Assistant Professor of University
- Leon Tytor Jordan Jr., Assistant Professor of University Studies and Materials Engineering. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Suzanne B. Jordan, Instructor in English. B.A., Salem College; M.A., Washington University Harold James Joseph, Instructor in English. B.S., Uni-versity of Wisconsin; M.A., St., Mary's University

- Versity of witchnsift, in A., St. mary a University Joseph Stephon Kahn, Professor of Botany and Biochem-istry. B.S., University of California at Berkeley; Ph.D., University of Illinoia Eugene John Komprath, Professor of Soil Science. B.S., M.S., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Shan Kanda, Assistant Professor of Architecture. B. Arch., Case Western Reserve University; M. Arch., Graduate
- Case Western Reserve University; M.Arch., Graduate School of Design, Harvard University *Robert Emil Kanich*, Adjunct Associate Professor of Microbiology: B.A., University of Virginia; M.D., Medical College of Virginia *Abdel.Azi: Banii Kashef*, Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S., M.S., Cairo University (Egypt); Ph.D., Purdue
- University
- Gerald Howard Katzin, Professor of Physica, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Ph.D., North Carolina State University James F. Kauffman, Assistant Professor and Assista James F. Rou/[mon, Assistant Frofessor and Assistant Department Head of Electrical Engineering, B.S., University of Missouri; M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., North Carolina State University of Illinois; Harold Kenting, Associate Professor of Physical Educa-tion, B.S., M.Ed., Springfield College (Massachur)
- setta'
- Harvey G. Kebschull, Associate Professor and Assistant Department Head of Politics. B.A., M.A., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., University of Illinoia
- Donald Spring Keener, Assistant Director for General Services in the D. H. Hill Library. B.S., Xavier University; M.S., M.S.L.S., Western Reserve University
- Michael P. Kehoe, Instructor in Military Science. B.A., University of Tampa
- belle Link Kehrbert, Assistant Professor of Food Science. B.S., University of Minnesota; M.S., Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University
- Anna P. Keller, Director of Admissions. B.S., Madison College
- Kenneth Raymond Keller, Professor of Crop Science and Director of Research and Associate Dean for the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. B.S., South Dakota University; M.S., Ph.D., Iowa State University
- Robert Clay Kellison, Associate Professor of Forestry. B.S., West Virginia University; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- John Rivard Kelly, Associate Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., Mexico City College; A.M. Ph.D., University of Southern California
- nia Myron William Kelly, Assistant Professor of Wood and Paper Science. B.S., State University of New York, College of Forestry; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Richard Floyd Kemp, Assistant Football Coach. B.A., Lenoir Rhyne College; M.A., East Carolina University

- George Grady Kennedy, Assistant Professor of Entomol-ogy. B.S. Oregon State University; Ph.D., Cornell resitv
- University Jerome Hauard Kerby, Assistant Professor (USDI) of Zoology, B.S., MS., Teras Christian University; Ph.D., University of Virginia Mohammed A. Q. Khan, Research Associate in Exito-mology, B.S., Science College (Karschi, Pakistan); M.S., Karachi University; Ph.D., University of West
- Ontario Christopher R. Kieffer, Assistant Professor of Design, B.S., University of Delaware. M.F.A., Tyler School of
- James Allen Kilby Jr., Assistant Professor of English B.A., M.A., Southern Illinois University; Ph.D., University of lows
- Joong Kim, Assistant Professor of Physics, B.S., Seoul National University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wis-
- Jack E. Kimbrell, Media Training Coordinator in Indus-trial Extension Service. B.S., M.A., East Carolina College
- College Evereti Lamor Kimbrough, Extension Associate Profes-sor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., Mississippi State University: Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Richard Kent Kimmina, Instructor in Horticultural Science, B.S., M.S., Texas A & M University Con K. Kimura, Residence Life Area Coordinator, B.S.,
- Utah State University; M.A., Michigan State University
- Cyrus Baldwin King, Assistant Director for Collection De-velopment and Organization in the D. H. Hill Library, A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill: M.A., University of Kentucky
- Dannie Hilleary King, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Microbiology, B.S., Davidson College; M.S. West Virginia University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Doris Elizabeth King, Professor of History, A.B., Ge State Woman's College at Valdosta; M.A., Ph.D.,
- Duke University Margaret Fontaine King, Assistant Professor of English, A.B., M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Richard Adams King, M. G. Mann Profess or of Econom. ics. B.S., University of Connecticut; M.S. University of California at Berkeley; M.P.A., Ph.D., Harvard University Rachel K. Kinlaw, Food and Nutrition Assistant in the
- Rachel K. Kinlaw, Food and Nutrition Assistant in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., East Carolina University Herbert Julien Kirk, Assistant Statistician in Statistics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Thomas Kent Kirk, Adjunct Associate Professor of Wood and Paper Science. B.S., Louisiana Polytechnic In-enter Science. B.S., Louisiana Polytechnic In-Science Science. B.S., Louisiana Polytechnic In-ter Science Science. B.S., Louisiana Polytechnic In-ter Science Science. B.S., Louisiana Polytechnic In-ter Science Science
- stitute; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- sity iam P. Kirk, Adjunct Associate Professor of Physics. B.A., Penn State University; M.S., Ph.D., University win
- ianna Grant Kirkmann, Research Assistant in Wood and Paper Science. B.S., North Carolina State University
- Martin A. Kjelson, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Zoology, B.S., University of Wisconsin; Ph.D., Un-iversity of California at Davis
- Katherine W. Klein, Asistant Professor of Psychology. B.A., University of Michigan; M.A., Ph.D., Wayne State University
- H. Joseph Kleiss, Assistant Professor of Soil Science, B.S., University of Illinois; M.S., Iowa State University; Ph.D., University of Illinois
- James Warner Klibbe, Associate Processor of Technology and Extension Specialist in Textiles Ex-tension. B.S., North Carolina State University Descent Assistant in Entomol-
- David Eugene Klimstra, Research Assistant in Entomol-ogy, B.A., Southern Illinois University Donald Robert Kloe, Assistant Professor of Foreign
- Languages and Literatures. A.B., College of William and Mary; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., University of Virginia

- Wesley Edwin Kloos, Professor of Genetics and Micro-biology, M.S., Rutgers University; M.S., Ph.D., Iowa State University
- State University James J. F. Knapton, Associate Professor of Textile Tech-nology, B.Sc., Ph.D., University of Leeds (England) David Roymond Kniteft, Assistant Professor of Educa-tion, B.A., Pacific Lutheran University, M.Ed., Uni-versity of Miamir, Ed.D., New Mexico State Univer-sity of Miamir, Ed.D., New Mexico State Univer-nder State St sity
- Bolores G. Knight, Teaching and Research Technician in Chemistry, B.S., University of South Carolina Kenneth Lee Knight, Professor and Head of Entomology.
- B.Ed., Illinois State Normal; M.S., Ph.D., Univer-sity of Illinois
- Richard Bennett Knight, L. L. Vaughan Professor of Me-chanical Engineering. B.S., University of Maryland; M.S., University of Illinois; PROF. ENG.
- Charles Robert Knoeber, Assistant Professor of Econom ics and Business. B.A., Washington State University; Ph.D., University of California at Los Angeles James Arthur Knopp, Associate Professor of Biochemis-
- try. B.A., Carleton College; Ph.D., University of Illi-
- nois Fred Nelson Knott, Extension Associate Professor of Animal Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University: Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Albert Sidney Knowles Jr., Professor of English. B.A., M.A., University of Virginia Charles Ernet Knowley, Associate Professor of Geo-
- sciences. B.S., University of Utah; M.S., Ph.D., Texas A & M University
- Texas A & M University Malcolm Shepherd Knowles, Professor of Adult and Com-munity College Education. A.B., Harvard Univer-sity; M.A., Ph.D., University of Chicago Peter Koch, Adjunct Professor of Wood and Paper Science. B.S., Montana State College; Ph.D., Uni-Science.
- Science D.S., Montana State College, F.D., On-versity of Washington Jerome William Koenigs, Adjunct Professor of Plant Path-ology and Forestry, B.S., University of Minnesota; M.S., Syracuse University, Ph.D., Washington State
- University Kwangil Koh, Professor of Mathematics. B.S., M.S., Auburn University; Ph.D., University of North Caro-lina at Chapel Hill
- Jerome Kohl, Nuclear Engineering Extension Specialist. B.S., California Institute of Technology; M.S., North Carolina State University
- Charles Frederick Kolb, Assistant Professor of History and Director of Summer Sessions. B.A., Drury College;
- Director of Soummer Sessions. D.A., Dury Conege, M.A., University of Kentucky John Ronald Kolo, Professor of Mathematics and Mathe-matics and Science Education. A.B., Ph.D., Univer-sity of Maryland
- Melvin Henry Kolbe, Extension Professor of Horticul-tural Science. B.S., Ohio State University; M.S., West Virginia University
- Thomas Rhin mas Rhinehart Konsler, Associate Professor of Horti-cultural Science, B.S., University of Kentucky; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Benjamin Granade Koonce, Jr., Professor of English. A.B., M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., Princeton University
- Eugene G. Hull, Ph.D., Princeton University ene G. Krenzer Jr., Extension Assistant Professor of Crop Science, B.S., Cornell University; M.S., Ph.D.,
- Crop Science, B.S., Cornell University: M.S., Ph.D., University of Minnesota Kaut Paul Kringstad, Adjunct Associate Professor of Wood and Paper Science. Djpl., Technical Univer-sity of Darmstadi; Dipl., Institute of Cellulose Chem-istry; Ph.D., University of Darmstadt George James Kriz, Professor of Biological and Agricul-
- tural Engineering and Assistant Director of Research for the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. B.S.A.E., M.S.A.E., Iowa State University; Ph.D.,
- University of California at Davis Arnold Krochmal, Adjunct Professor of Botany, B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University
- Charles L. Kronberg, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Psy-chology. B.A., Brooklyn College; Ph.D., Duke University
- Kenneth Kay Krueger, Assistant Professor of Poultry Sci-ence. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Texas A & M University

- Elmer George Kuhlman, Adjunci Professor of Plant Path-ology and Forestry. B.S., University of Wisconian. Ph.D., Orgon State University. Aran Paudamer Kullowsi, Konestrik moscinste in Enact Maharanitar Statistic Ph.D. 1. Att. (New Delhi) Dennis Joseph Kalonda, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Industrial Engenering, B.I.E., Gennal Mootn Inait-tutet, M.I.E., Cornell University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University.
- Thomas Joseph Lada, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics. A.B., Holy Cross College; M.S., Ph.D., Uni-versity of Notre Dame
- versity of Notre Dame Fred Lado Jr., Associate Professor of Physics. B.A., Ph.D., University of Florida John Ralph Lambert Jr., Professor of University Studies. A.B., Western Maryland College: M.A., Ph.D.,
- A.B., Western Maryana Courge; al.A., Fill, Princeton University Eleanor Heiraz Lammi, Director of Counseling, A.B., Uni-versity of California at Berkeley; N.S., North Caro-lina State University Joe Oscar Lammi, Professor of Forestry, B.S., M.S.,
- Oregon State University; Ph.D., University of Califormin at Berkeley Leonard Jay Langfelder, Professor of Civil Engineering
- and Director of Center for Marine and Coastal Studies. B.C.E., M.S.E., University of Florida; Ph.D., University of Illinois
- rn.D., University of Illinois Albert Barnes Lanier, Assistant Director of Alumni Af-fairs, B.S., North Carolina State University, M.S., Cornell University David Charles Lanier, Veteran's Affairs Coordinator in Registration and Records, B.A., University of North Carolina at Charas Hill
- Carolina at Chapel Hill
- a Sumner Lapp, Assistant Professor of Economics. A.B., Wesleyan University; Ph.D., Princeton Uni-John S versity
- Neil Arden Lapp, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Plant Pathology, B.A., Goshen College; M.S., West Virginia University; Ph.D., North Carolina State rsity
- Roy Azel Larson, Professor of Horticultural Science, B.S., M.S., University of Minnesota; Ph.D., Cornell Uni-
- versity Charles A. Lassiter, Professor and Head of Animal Science, B.S., M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D.,
- Michigan State University Dana May Latch, Assistant Professor of Mathematics. B.A., Harpur College, SUNY at Binghamton; M.A.,
- B.A., Harpur College, SUNY at Dingnamton, M.A., Ph.D., Queens College, CUNY Anthony J. La Vopa, Assistant Professor of History. B.A., Boston College; Ph.D., Cornell University Charles James Law Jr., Adjunct Assistant Professor of Adult and Community College Education. B.S., M.Ed., North Carolina State University; Ed.D.,
- M.Ed., North Carolina State University: Ed.D., Duke University John Ellioit Spencer Lourence, Senior Research Assist-ant and Project Co-Director for the Center for Occu-pational Education. B.A., M.A., Oxford University (England); M.Sc., North Carolina State University
- Eccles Lee Leak, Agricultural Extension Agent in the
- Agricultural Extension Service. Virginia Marie Leath. Instructor in Physical Education. B.S., Jacksonville State University; M.Ed., Middle
- Tennessee State University James Murray Leatherwood, Professor of Animal Science. B.S., Berea College; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- State University James Giacomo Lecce, Professor of Animal Science and Microbiology, B.A., Dartmouth College; M.S., Penn-sylvania State University; Ph.D., University of Pennsylvania

- aybrania Johna Alexandre Lee, Pardessor (USDA) of Crop Science and Genetics, A.B., San Digo State College; Ph.D., Mory Jose Ler, Instructor in Computer Science, B.S., M.S., Ohio State University Houser Terry Lorger, Instructor in Occupational Jonese Educad Legice, William Neal Revolds Professor of Animal Science and Genetic and Dean of the School of Agriculture and Life Sciences, B.S., Uni-versity of Deanser, M.S., Ph.D., San State Univer-tion of Legice, William Neal Sciences, B.S., Uni-versity of Deanser, M.S., Ph.D., San State Univer-tion of Legical Control of Legical Computer Sciences, B.S., Uni-versity of Deanser, M.S., Ph.D., San State Univer-tion of Legical Control of Legical Control of Legical Control Control Control of Legical Control Control of Legical Control C sity

- Carlton James Leith, Professor and Head of Geos Carton James Lettin, Frietasoi and read of Oroscotters B.A., M.A., University of Wisconsin: Ph.D., Univer-sity of California at Berkeley Vern Blair Lentz, Assistant Professor of English. B.A., Augustana College; M.A., Ph.D., The University of
- low
- Iowa Robert Lenzner, Professor of Military Science, B.S., U.S. Military Academy; M.A., Middlebury College Edgar W. Lonard, Instructor in Economics and Busi-ness, B.A., University of South Florida; M.B.A., Oklahoma State University
- Kurt John Leonard, Associate Professor (USDA) of Pla Pathology. B.S., Iowa State University; Ph.D., Cor-
- nell University rel University Lowsord, Assistant Professor of Speech-Com University: M.A. Rebecca Leonard. Reference Leonard, Assastant Professor of Speech-Com-munication. B.S., Utah State University; M.A., Ph.D., Purdue University Thomas Michael Leonard, Extension Assistant Professor
- of Animal Science, B.S., M.S., Virginia Polytechnic
- Institute: Ph.D., University of Kentucky William Russell Leonhardt, Associate Professor of Physi cal Education. B.S., Springfield College; M.S., University of Illinois Richard J. Leuba, Assistant Professor in the Division of
- Freshman Engineering and Student Services, School of Engineering, B.S., Antioch College; M.S., Univer-sity of Washington; Ph.D., Union Graduate School,
- Anticch College Thomas Earl LeVere, Associate Professor of Psychology. B.S., M.A., Ph.D., Ohio State University Michael Phillip Levi, Professor of Wood and Paper Science, Plant Pathology and Leader, Wood Pro-ducts Section. B.Sc., Ph.D., Leeds University (England)
- Harold Dresner Levin, Instructor in Philosophy. S.B., Massachusetts Institute of Technology
- Samuel Gale Levine, Professor of Chemistry, B.S., Tufts University; Ph.D., Harvard University Charles Sanford Levings III, Professor of Genetics, B.S.,
- M.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois Donald Gayl Levis, Extension Assistant Professor of Animal Science, B.S., M.S., Northeast Missouri State University; Ph.D., South Dakota State
- Charles Edward Lewis, Extension Associate Professor of Sociology and Anthropology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Paul Edwin Lewis, Professor of Mathematics. B.S.
- Path Lenix, Protessor of Institutematics, D.S., Northeastern Oklahoma College; M.S., Oklahoma State University; Ph.D., The University of Illinois Robert M. Lewis, Senior Mineral Dressing Engineer in the Mineral Research Lab, B.S., West Virginia Univer-
- sity William Mason Lewis, Professor of Crop Science, B.S., Texas A & M College; M.S., Ph.D., University of Minnesota
- Minnesota Chong-Kuong Liao, Research Associate in Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., National Taiwan University: Ph.D., North Carolina State University Richard T. Lifes, Extension 84-14 Specialist in the Agri-cultural Extension Service. B.S., North Carolina State University: M.A.T., University of North Caro-lina at Chapel Hill
- John Paul Lilly, Extension Soil Specialist. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- North Carolina State University Hugh L. Liner, Extension Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Ardell Chester Linnerud, Associate Professor of Statistics.
- B.S., Wisconsin State University; M.S., Ph.D., Uni-versity of Minnesota
- Versity of Minnesota Charles Howie Little Jr., Associate Professor of Mathe-matics. B.A., Davidson College; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Lillie B. Little, District Home Economics Extension
- Agent in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., University of North Carolina at Greensboro
- Michael Anthony Littlejohn, Associate Professor of Elec trical Engineering, B.S.E.E., M.E.E., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Isaac Thomas Littleton, Director of the D. H. Hill Library, A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.A., University of Tennessee; M.S.L.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois

- Charles Duraine Livengood, Associate Professor of Textile Chemistry, B.S., M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State
- University Robert Warren Llewellyn, Professor of Industrial Engi-neering, B.S.E.E., Union College, M.S.I.E., Purdue
- nering, B.S.E.E., Union Collegy: M.S.I.E., Pordue University. Austant Professor of Guidance and Per-ton and Services. B.S., M.Ed., Tennesser State University. Ed.D., Bell State University. Martin P. Leeb. Assistant Professor of Economics and Business. B.S. State University of New York at Story Brook, M.S., Ph.D., Northwestern University. Richard Henry, Loppert, Professor of Chemistry and Aa-

- Richard Herry Lorpport, Professor of Chemistry and As-sistantic to the Department Herad, B.S., Northwestern David Timothy Long, Instructor in Geosciences. B.A., Memmunk College: M.S., University of Illinois George Gilbert Long, Professor of Chemistry, B.A., Horn, D., University of Florida Raymond Carl Long, Kanas State University, Fh.D., Univer-ters, M.S., Kanass State University; Fh.D., Univer-B.S., M.S., Kanass State University; Fh.D., Univer-
- sity of Illinuis
- an Stewart Longmuir, Professor of Biochemistry, B.A., M.A., Cambridge University; M.B.B., Chir., St. Bar-M.A., Cambridge University: M.B.B., Chir., St. Bar-tholonew's Hospital Medical School Peter Revers Lord, Abel C. Lineberger Professor of Tex-tiles. B.S., Ph.D., University of London John Lose, Professor of Design and Architecture Program Director. B.Arch., M.Arch., University of Michigan Joseph William Lore, Extension Professor of Horticul-tural Science. B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Line Science. B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Line Science. B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Line Science B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Michigan Lore, Science, B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Line Science, B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Michigan Lore, Science, B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Michigan Lore, Science, B.S. Lawrisens, Stat. Journal of Michigan Michigan Lore, Science, B.S. Lawrisens, Science, S

- tural Science, B.S., Louisiana State University; M.S., Ph.D., Ohio State University
- Rone Patrick Lowe, Publications Editor in Agricultural Information, A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.R.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- with William Clifford Louve, Assistant Director for Reference Services in the D. H. Hill Library, B.A., Colgate Uni-versity; M.S.L.S., State University of New York at Genesico
- Richard Lawn nce Lower, Professor of Richard Lawrence Lower, Professor of Horticultural Science, B.S., University of Illinois, M.S., Purdue University, Ph.D., University of Illinois Ruth Annette Lowery, Assistant Director of Admissions. A.B., Meredith College
- A.B., Meredith College Doris Marie Lucas, Associate Professor of English. B.S., A & T State University: M.A., North Carolina Central University: Ph.D., University of Illinois sathology. B.S., Pennsylvania State College; M.S., Ph.D., B.S., Pennsylvania State College; M.S., Ph.D.,
- Louisiana State University Henry Lawrence Lucas Jr., William Neal Reynolds Pro-fessor of Statistics, B.S., University of California at Davis; Ph.D., Cornell University
- Leon Thomas Lucas, Associate Professor of Plant Path-ology, B.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of California at Davis
- Wenda Adams Luebke, Instructor in Zoology, B.A., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Greensboro; M.A.C.T., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Geraldine H. Luginbuhl, Assistant Professor of Micr biology, B.A., Stanford University: Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill James Emory Robinson Luginbuhl, Associate Professor of
- Psychology, B.A. Stanford University; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill ing Luh, Professor of Mathematics, B.S., Taiwan Nor-
- Jiang Luh, mal University; M.S., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., University of Michigan
- a Cooper Lumsden, Adjunct Associate Professor of Textile Technology, B.Ch.E., North Carolina State John Cooper
- University prence Grant Lupus, Instructor in Military Science. B.S., LaSalle College: MPA, North Carolina State University
- Charles F. Lytle, Professor of Zoology and Teaching Coor-dinator in Biological Sciences, A.B., Wabash Col-lege; M.A., Ph.D., Indiana University

- Rodojkou Akio Malov, Ausiane Professor of Adul red Community Calles Education and Director of the Division of Continuing Education. Bis., Western Restucky University: M.S., University of Kentucky, I.G.D., North Carolina State University Internet Control Control Control (Internet) Internet State State (Internet) Internet Internet Internet (Internet) Lacinda Instate, Massian Professor Of Englain B.A., Hollina College, M.A., Ph.D., Univer-ling Internet Internet (Internet) Internet Internet (Internet) Internet (Internet)

- sity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Alexander W. Macklin, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Veterinary Science. Ph.D., University of Wisconsin;
- D.V.M., Auburn University Clarence Joseph Maday, Associate Professor of Mechani-cal and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., M.S., Illinois Institute of Technology; Ph.D., Northwestern University
- hne James Ki Magor, Profe nor of Materials Eng ing. B.S., University of Toronto; M.S., Ph.D., Penn State University Cathy Crossland Mahmoud, Assistant Professor of Cur-
- viculum and Instruction. B.A., Virginia Common-wealth University: M.S., Ed.D., University of Tennessee
- Barbara Jane Mahon, Librarian for the Tobacco Litera-ture Service. B.A., Hunter College; M.Ed., North Carolina State University
- Alexander Russell Main, Professor of Biochemistry. A.B., Alexander Russell Main, Professor of Biochemistry, A.B., M.A., Queen's University (Canada); Ph.D., Cam-bridge University (England) Charles Edward Main, Associate Professor of Plant Path-ology, B.S., M.S., West Virginia University; Ph.D., University of Witemath of Witemath and West Virginia University; Ph.D., University of Witemath and West Virginia University; Ph.D., University of Witemath and West Virginia University; Ph.D., University; Ph.
- University of Wisconsin Charles Michael Mainland, Extension Associate Profes-
- sor of Hortie ultural Science. B.S., M.S., Purdue Uni-
- sor of Horticultural Science, B.S., M.S., Purdue Uni-versity: Ph.D., Rutgers University T. Euold Maki, Carl Alwin Schenck Professor of Porestre. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Minnesota Herbert Rooney Molcom Jr., Assistant Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S.C.E., M.C.E., Ph.D., North Caro-lina State University Of Minney Dopering Engineering Best Kers
- lina State University G. Molghon, Mineral Dressing Engineer. B.Sc., Kar-natak University: B.E., LI.Sc., Bangalore, India; M.S., University of Newada Heinrich Valdemar Malling, Adjunct Professor of Genetics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Cogno-tion. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Cogno-
- hagen

- hagen Amstrong Multbie, Associate Professor of Mathematics. B.S., University of Vermont Joseph A. Mongrano, Staff Physician. B.A., Columbia Uni-versity; M.D., New York Medical College Fred Aller Mongram Jr., Associate Professor of Econom-ics, B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Oklahoma, State University; Ph.D., Michigan State University
- Helen Ohmer Mann, Assistant to the Chancellor and As-sistant Secretary to the NCSU Board of Trustees. Flora MacDonald College
- Thora MacDonaid College Thurston Jefferson Mann, Professor of Genetics and Crop Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity; Ph.D., Cornell University
- sity; Ph.D., Cornell University Thurston Jeffrey Mann, Assistant Dean of Student De-velopment, B.A., East Carolina University; M.P.A., North Carolina State University
- Charles Richard Manning Jr., Professor of Materials Engi-neering. B.S., Florida State University; M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- lina State University Eduard George Manning, Associate Professor of Electri-cal Engineering, B.S.E., Lehigh University; M.S., North Carolina State University; PROF, ENG. Elizabeth Hines Manning, Instructor in Chemistry, A.B., University of North Carolina at Greenaboro University of North Carolina at Greenaboro
- Educard Raymond Maning, Professor of Physics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Ohio State University
- Allison Ray Manson, Associate Professor of Statistics
- Alliton Hay Manuon, Associate Protessor on Gravitate B.S., Ph.D., Virpitia Polytechnic Institute Carmen M. Marin, Head of the Tobacco Literature Ser-vice. B.A., Rodriguez Marin (Seville, Spain); Dipl.Lib.Sci., International Institute (Spain) Paul B. Marion, Director of Residence Life. B.A., David-son College: M.A., California State University; Ph.D., University of Colemain.
- University of Colorado

- Herman F. Mark. Adjunct Professor of Textile Chemis-try. Ph.D., University of Vienna Joe Alton Marlin, Associate Professor of Mathematics, B.S., Southeast Missouri State College: M.A., Uni-Dia Markan, Missouri State College: M.A., Uni-Dia Markan, M versity of Missouri; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Culpepper Paul Marsh, Professor of Sociology and An-thropology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Terence Edward Marshall, Assistant Professor of Politics. B.A., Cornell University; Ph.D., University of Pennvania
- sylvania David Boyd Morsland, Associate Professor of Chemical Engineering, B.Ch.E., Ph.D., Cornell University Charles Allen Mortin Ar., Thompson Theater Director, B.S., Millenwille State College; M.F.A., University of North Carolins at Cremeborn
- Clifford K. Martin, Assistant Professor of Soil Science. B.S., M.S., University of Kentucky, Ph.D., University of Illino
- David Hamilton Martin, Associate Professor of Physics. B.S. Presbyterian College; M.S., University of Wis-

- consin Donald Coursel Martin, Professor of Chemical Danjares Donald Coursel Martin, Professor of Chemical Danjares and Computer Science and Head of Computer Ph.D. North Coolino State University Science and Genetica B.S., Micharenity Cardy Allen Martin & Arnoressor of Donary Science and Genetica B.S., Michares Science, Assistant Proven Martin & J. History Computing B.S. Wake Forest College, M.S., Netth Carolina State Roberty Works Martin & H. History Computing, B.S. Wake Forest College, M.S., Netth Carolina State Roberty Works Martin & H. History Computing, B.S.
- Rebecca Wissink Martin, 4-H Literature Coordinator-Editor in Agricultural Information, B.S., Iowa State University
- Robert H. Martin Jr., Professor of Mathematics. B.S., M.S., University of South CarolinCarolina; Ph.D.,
- M.S., University of South CarolinCarolina; Ph.D., Georgia Individe al Technology William Royal Martin Ar, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Trastile Chemistry, A.B., University of North Caro-lina at Chapel Hill; B.S., North Carolina State Uni-versity; M.B.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; University of North Carolina
- Chapter Hill Bernard Stephen Martof, Professor of Zoology. B.S., Waynesburg College; M.S., West Virginia Univer-sity; Ph.D., University of Michigan David Dickerson Mason, Professor and Head of Statistics.
- David Dickerson Moson, Protessor and Press of Statistics, B.A., King College, M.S., Viginia Polytechnic Insti-tute; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Ralph H. Massengill, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Guid-ance and Personnel Service. M.D., University of Ten-
- Frances Wilson Massey, Assistant Professor of Textile Technology, B.S., East Carolina College; M.S., University of North Carolina at Greensboro Joseph Paul Mastro, Associate Professor of Politics. B.A.,
- Ursinus College; M.A., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University Gene Arthur Mathia, Professor of Economics, B.S., M.S.,
- Oklahoma State University; Ph.D., North Carolina
- State University Gwyndolyn Inez Matthews, Instructor in English, B.A., Meredith College; M.A., Tescher's College, Columbia
- Mereduith College; M. A., Tescher's College, Columbia University, and Matthewar, Probaser of Electrical Networks, Construction, Construction, Construction, M. A., Princeton University; N. B. E., Goorge Washington University; Dale Frederick Naturage, Prefnerson O Genetics, B.S., Robert John Manro, Ansistant, Football Coach, B.A., M. A.T., University of South Casolina Kenneth N. May, Adjunct Professor of Poultry Science, B.S., M.S., Louisana State University; PD. J., Pro-B.S., M.S., Louisana State University; PD. J., Pro-teased and Control of Poultry Science.

- due University
- George Mayer, Adjunct Professor of Materials Engineer-ing, B.S., Boston University; M.S., University of Oklahome; Ph.D., Massachusetta Institute of Technology

- Selz Cabot Mayo, Professor and Head of Sociology and Anthropology, A.B., Atlantic Christian College; M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- North Carolina at Chapel Hill Jones Youghn McAdom, Reactor Engineer in Nuclear Engineering, B.S., North Carolina State University Dalton Hays McAfee, Administrative Program Assistant in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., Alcorn A & M College; M.S., Tuskegee Institute; Ph.D., Ohio State University
- State University David Franklin McAllister, Associate Professor of Com-puter Science, B.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.S., Pardue University: Ph.D., Uni-versity of North Carolina, at Chapel Hill Robert Grading McAlpine, Adjunct Professor of Forestry, B.S., University of South Carolina; M.F., University
- of Georgia Robert Barton McBurr
- ev Jr., Assistant Profe sor of Eco amics. B.B.A., Baylor University; M.B.A., University of Texas
- sity of Texas Gienn Crocker McCann, Professor of Sociology and An-thropology. B.A., M.A., University of Colorado; Ph.D., Washington State College Charles Bernard McCants, Professor and Head of Soil Science. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity; Ph.D., Iowa State College Frederick Heidren McCaban, Adjunct Assistant Profes-Frederick Heidren McCaban, Berginsen Adjunct Assistant Profes-frederick Heidren McCaban, Adjunct Assistant Profes-frederick Heidren McCaban, Adjunct Assistant Profes-transfer McCaban, Berginsen Adjunct Assistant Profes-frederick Heidren McCaban, Berginsen Adjunct Assistant Profes-frederick Heidren McCaban, Berginsen Adjunct Assistant Profes-transfer McCaban, Berginsen Adjunct Assistant Profes-transfer McCaban, Berginsen Adjunct Assistant Profes-transfer McCaban, Berginsen Adjunct Assistant Professor Adjunct Assistant Professor Adjunct Assistant Professor Adjunct Adjunct Adjunct Adjunct Assistant Professor Adjunct A
- sor of Veterinary Science, B.A., Amherst College; M.Sc., Ohio State University; V.M.D., University of Pennsylvania
- Jackson Mearns McClain, Associate Professor of Politics B.A. West Virginia University; M.A., Ph.D., University of Alabama
- William T. McClelland, Research Associate in Entomol ogy, B.S., M.S., University of Florida; Ph.D., Uni " M.S., University of Florida; Ph.D., Uni versity of Idaho
- William Fred McClure, Professor of Agricultural Engi neering, B.S., Clemson College; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Robert Edmund McCollum, Associate Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- Science, D.S., M.S., North Carbona State Univer-sity, Ph.D., University of Illinois da Flouers McCutcheon, Extension Specialist in Housing and House Furnishings and Equipment in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., East Carolina University, M.S., University of North Linda
- Carolina at Greenshoro Benjamin Thomas McDaniel, Professor of Animal Science and Genetics. B.S., Clemson College, M.S., Univer-sity of Maryland; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- John Terence McDaniel, Recruiter in Textiles. B.S., North Carolins State University William Tercumseh McDaniel Jr., Chief Engineer in Minerals Research Lab. B.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Carolina at Chapel Hill Agnes H. McDonald, Instructor in English, B.A., M.A., University of Missouri Lee Roy McDonald, Program Director for the University Studen Center, B.S., East Carolina College Patrick Hill McDonald Jr., Harrelson Professor of Civil Professor of Civil
- Parrier nu reconsul dr., narreson Protessor of Civil Engineering. B.S.Engr., North Carolina State Uni-venity; M.S., Ph.D., Northwestern University Michael B. McEirov, Assistant Professor of Economics. A.B., Miami University; Ph.D., Northwestern Uni-

- 0.0. means versity versity Paul T. McFarlane, Assistant Professor of Sociology and Anthropology, B.A., University of Chicago; Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University Jones Robert McGrau, Extension Assistant Professor of Forestry, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-ted State University of Borida
- Forestry, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-sity, Ph.D., University of Pottic Demistry. B.S.e., Rajah McGregor, Professor of Textile Chemistry. B.S.e., Corole Runnion McHeyr, Amistan Catalog, Librarian in the D. H. Hill Library. A.B., Catawha Colleger, M.S.L.S., University of Nerth Carolina at Chapel Hill Wendell Herbert McKenic, Asaitant Professor of Cenet-ics, B.A., Wentana Colleger, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-tics, B.A., Wentana, Colleger, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-tics, B.A., Wentana, C.M., Caro, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-children, M.S., Wentana, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-children, M.S., Marchan, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-tics, C.M., Wentana, C.M., Caro, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-children, C.M., Caro, M.S., North Caro-tics, C.M., Wentana, C.M., Caro, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-tics, B.A., Wentana, Colleger, M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-Science, Caro, Ph.S., North Caro-Science, Caro, Ph.S., North Caro-Science, Caro, Ph.S., North Caro-Science, Caro, Ph.S., North Caro, Ph.C., North Caro-Nathana, Caro, Ph.S., North Caro, Ph.S., North Caro-Nathana, Caro, Ph.S., North Caro, Ph.S., North Caro, Ph.S., North Caro-Nathana, Caro, Ph.S., North Caro, Ph.S., North Caro-Nathana, North Ph.S., Nort
- line State University Cloude E. McKinney, Dean and Professor of School of Design. B.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel

- Philip Keith McKnelly, Assistant Professor of Recreation Resources Administration. B.S.Ed., M.Ed., Univer-sity of Arkansas; Ph.D. Texas A & M University Foil William McLaughlin, Extension Professor of Crop Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im-Science Advance and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im-Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im-Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im-Science and Director of the North Carolina Corolina Crop Im-Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Corolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science Advance and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science and Director of the North Carolina Crop Im Science Advance Advance and Crop Im Science Advance Advance and Crop Im Science Advance Advance Advance and Crop Im Science Advance Advance Advance
- rement Association. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- State University John Joseph McNeill, Associate Professor of Animal Science and Microbiology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Uni-versity of Maryland Donald likerd McRee, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Me-chanical and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., Davidson
- chanical and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., Davidson College: M.S., College of William and Mary; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Prancis Educard Mc Vay, Professor of Statistics, B.S., University of Rhode Island; M.S., North Carolina State University, Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Julie Gegner Mc Vay, Assistant Professor of Guidance and Personnel Services. B.A., Antioch College; M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State University
- Clea M. Meek, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics and Science Education. B.A., Northeastern State College: Ed.D., Duke University Elizabeth U. Meldau, District Extension Chairman in the
- Agricultural Extension Service, B.S.H.E., M.S., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Greensboro Thoyd Melton, Research Associate in Microbiology, B.S.,
- North Carolina Central University; Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University
- Jasper Durham Memory, Professor of Physics and Assoc ate Dean of the School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences, B.S., Wake Forest College; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Arthur Clayton Menius Jr., Professor of Physics and Dean of the School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences.
- of the School of Physical and Mathematical Sciences. B.A., Catawho Colleger, Ph.D., University of North Carolins at Chapel Hill Charles Venable Mercer, Associate Professor of Sociology and Anthropology. A.B., Florida State University, M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel UNI Hil
- Joseph Edgar Merritt, Staff Physician, Student Health Services. A.B., University of Missouri; M.D., Univer-sity of Chicago
- Donald Hartland Mershon, Assistant Professor of Psy-chology. B.A., Franklin and Marshall College; M.A., Ph.D., University of California at Santa Barbara
- Ph.D., University of California at Santa Barbara Corl J. Messere, Associate Professor of Economica and Business, B.S., M.A., Appalachian State University; Ph.D., University of South Carolina Laurence Eugene Mettler, Professor of Genetics and Zoology, A.B., Miami University; M.S., University of Kentucky, Ph.D., University of Teras
- Michael Thomas Mettrey, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- State University Louis John Metz, Adjunct Professor of Forestry and Soil Science. B.S.F., Michigan State University: M.F., Ph.D., Dake University Harold Dart Metzgar. Jr., Assistant Professor of History. B.A., Williams College; M.A., Ph.D., Harvard Uni-
- versity Robert Straphen Metzger, Associate Professor of Philoso-phy. B.A. University of Wiscomin, W.A., Ph.D., Cott Dean Merey J., Associate Professor of Mathe-matics. A.B., M.S., Ph.D., Colorado State University Grend G. L. Weyer, Associate Professor of Electrical Engineering, B.S., ENSIAM, France, B.S., SSE, France, M.S., Ph.D., University of California at Professor Statemark, Phys. Rev. 1997 (1997) (1997

- Berkeley John Richard Meyer, Assistant Professor of Entomology. B.S., University of Illinois; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University
- Walter Earl Meyers, Associate Professor of English. B.A., Duquesne University; Ph.D., University of Florida Albert P. Michaels, Assistant Football Coach
- Henry Moore Middleton Jr., Assistant Professor of Tex-tile Technology, B.S., North Carolina State University

- Marion Lawrence Miles, Associate Professor of Chemistry and Director of Organic Laba. B.S., M.S., University of Georgia; Ph.D., University of Florida
- of Georgis; Ph.D., University of Florida bert Donald Milholland, Professor of Plant Pathology, B.S., M.S., Oklahoma State University; Ph.D., Uni-Robert Do versity of Minnesota
- Versity of Minnesota Conrad Henry Miller, Professor of Horticultural Science. B.S., M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; Ph.D., Michigan State University
- Grover Cleveland Miller, Professor of Zoology. A.B., Beres College: M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D., Louisiana State University
- Houard George Miller, Professor and Head of Psychology, B.S., New York State College for Teachers; M.A., Ohio State University; Ph.D., Pennsylvania State
- University John M. Miller, Assistant Professor of Zoology. A.B., In-diana University: M.A., University of Texas; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Norman C. Miller J.A., Extension Professor of Food Science, B.S., M.S., Pennykvania State University Patrick Henry Allan Miller III, Project Coordinator in the Center for Urban Aflains and Community Services.
- B.A., Emory University; M.A., University of Ten-
- B.A., Emory University, M.A., University of Ten-nessee at Knowlide Texton Robert Miller, Associate Professor of Agricultural Obscience D.S., M.A., Michigan State University: Obscience D.S., M.A., Michigan State University: Theodore Millon Miller, Extension Specialist in Food Science. B.S., Johns Hopkinz University William Laubach Miller, Assistant Professor of Biochem-istry. B.S., Bucknell University; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell
- University
- William Clearon Mills, Extension Professor of Poultry Science and In Charge Poultry Science Extension. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State University.
- Gordon Statley Miner, Assistant Professor of Soil Science B.S., M.S., Michigan State University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Castona Ottale University Jehangir Farhad Mirza, Associate Professor of Civil Engi-neering, B.E.C.E., Karachi University (Pakistan); M.S.C.E., Duke University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Walter Joseph Mistric Jr., Professor of Entomology, B.S., Louisiana State University; M.S., Ph.D., Texas A &
- M University Gary Earl Mitchell, Professor of Physics. B.S., University of Louisville; M.A., Duke University; Ph.D., Florida
- of Louisville, M.A., Duke University, P.B.D., Florida Slate University, J. Adjunct. Associate Professor of History. A.B., M.A., Stanford University, Ph.D., Columbia University, Teamentane Polytechnic Inst-Knorese Louis Monreel, "National Activation of Metallurgial Engi-Notes and Comparison of Metallurgial Engi-tute; Ph.D., Carnegia Institute of Technology Richard Douglas Mochrie, Professor of Animal Science, B.S., M.A., University of Consocietuat; Ph.D., North

- m. B. S. M. A. Linersky of Connecticut, Ph.D. Nuch Carolia State University Geo, N. Morte, Anistan Potens of Textile Chemistry, Menseur H. M. Moharnel, Professor of Textile Tex-budge, B. S. University of Aranachist, Ph.J. Man-andreg, B. S. University of Aranachist, Ph.J. Man-and Argived and Engenerizeri, B. S. Bachark, College and Argived and Engenerizeri, B. S. Bachark, College Callege Ph.D. Nucl. Scientific State State Callege Ph.D. Nucl. Science in Biological Callege Ph.D. Nucl. Science in Biological Callege Ph.D. Nucl. Science, B. S. Cornel University M. S. Univ Science, B. S. Cornel University M. S. University of Mark Phys. Rev. B. N. Nucl. Science State University Science Phys. Rev. Science State University M. S. University of Science, B. S. Cornel University M. S. University Science State Science State Science State University Science State Science Scie
- sity
- sity Thomas Joseph Monaco, Associate Professor of Horticul-tural Science, B.S., Rutgers University; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- North Carolina Slate University Doniel Jonnes Moncol, Professor of Veterinary Science and Animal Science. B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; D.V.M., University of Georgia Robert Jonnes Monroe, Professor of Statistics. B.S., Iowa State College; Ph.D., North Carolina State Univer-
- witz

- Larry King Monteith, Professor and Head of Electrical Engineering. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Ph.D., Duke University
- Darrell Lee Moody, Assistant Football Coach. B.A., M.A., North Carolina State University
- North Carolina State University Cotterine Elizabeth Moore, Associate Professor of English, A.B., Meredith College; M.A., Ph.D., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Culford Jomes Moore, Jr., Associate Professor of Me-chanical Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Southern Methodiat University Pank Horper Moore, Jr., Professor of English, A.B., Uni-
- Frank Harper More, Jr., Professor of English, A.B., University of Fordis, M.A., P.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Hore, Balland More Jr., Princhest of Entosenlogy, B.S., Hore, Balland More Jr., Princhest of Entosenlogy, B.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Ph.D., North Carolina State University MELA, North Carolina State University MELA, North Carolina State University

- ert Parker Moare, Professor of Crop Science, B.S. Oklahoma State University; M.S., Iowa State Uni-versity; Ph.D., Ohio State University Robert
- James Howell Moorhead, Assistant Professor of Religion, A.B., Westminister College: M.Div., Princeton Theo-logical Seminary; M.Phi., Ph.D., Yale University
- Charles Glen Moreland, Professor of Chemistry, B.S.,
- M.S., Ph.D., University of Florida Donald Edwin Moreland, Professor (USDA) of Crop Science, Forestry, and Botany, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Dexter William Morgan Jr., Associate Radiation Protec-tion Officer. B.A., Berea College; M.S., North Carolina State University
- George Wallace Morgan Jr., Assistant Professor of Poul-try Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Mississippi State Uni-
- try Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.J., Massaupp Data university versity were in the second second second second second second resonance of the second second second second second Ph.D., Polyteckin Institute of Brooklyn Robert Konz Morrson, Assistant Fouball Cache, B.S., Findigs Calley, M.S., Bowling Green University Herstein, B.S., North Carolina State University Williom Edation More: Associate Producer of the second Technology, B.S., North Carolina State University Milliom Edation More: Associate Producer of American Technology, B.S., North Carolina State University Milliom Edation More: Associate Producer of American Technology, B.S., North Carolina State University Milliom Edation Second Sciences Administration B.A., M.S., University Milliom Edation Second American Sciences and Milliom Edation Milliom Edation Sciences Administration B.A., M.S., University Milliom Edation Milliom Edation Milliom Sciences Administration B.A., M.S., University Milliom Edation Milliom Edation Milliom Milliom

- James Harold Mores, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Rec-reation Resources Administration. BA., M.S., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Morius Kent Moss, Professor of Physics. A.B., Elon Col-lege; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Ralph Lionel Mott, Associate Professor of Botany and Horticultural Science. B.S., M.S., University of Utah;

- Ph.D., Cornell University J. Richard Mowat, Assistant Professor of Physics. A.B., Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley
- Ph.D., University of California at Derevely Robert Lonie Mozicy, Associate Professor of Sociology and Anthropology, B.S., Florida State University, M.Ed., Springfield College (Massachusetta); Ph.D., Cornell University
- Cornell University James William Moyer, Assistant Professor of Plant Path-ology, B.S., Washington State University; M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University
- James Paul Mucller, Assistant Professor of Crop Science. B.S., M.S., University of Delaware; Ph.D., Penn State University
- James Andrew Mulholland, Assistant Professor and Asestant Head of History. B.S., Massachusetts Insti-tute of Technology; M.S., University of Bridgeport; M.A., Wesleyan University; Ph.D., University of Delaware
- Deliware Westry, Grog Mullen, Portoner at Gvitt Engineering, Westry, Grog Mullen, Pottane and Statistica MB, engine Cohim Mulligen, Auscular Porfessor et Mechani-cal and Aerospece Engineering, B.S.M.S., Univer-tidad and Aerospece Engineering, B.S.M.S., Univer-Ph.D., Tulaper Science, B.S.C.R., M.P., Duke Uni-Wood and Paper Science, B.S.C.R., M.P., Duke Uni-
- versity

- Harry Eugene Munn Jr., Associate Professor of Speech-Communication. B.S., Wisconsin State University; M.A., Bradley University; Ph.D., University of Kansas
- Takayuki Murayama, Adjunct Associate Professor of Tex-tile Chemistry. B.S.M.E., Tokyo University of Ag-and Tech., M.S.T.E., Lowell Technical Institute;
- and Tech., M.S.T.E., Lowell Technical Institute; Ph.D., Kyushu University Charles Franklin Murphy, Associate Professor of Crop Science and Genetics, B.S., Iowa State University; M.S., Purdue University; Ph.D., Iowa State Univer-tion of the University; Ph.D., Iowa State University. sity
- James J. Murray, Adjunct Professor of Mechanical and Acrospace Engineering, B.S., Loyola University; S.M., University of Chicago
- Ray mond LeRoy Murray, Burlington Professor of Physics B.S., M.A., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., Univer-
- B.S., N.A., University of Veolussa, P.L.J., Const-illy of Tennessee Kenneth Earl Muse, Associate Professor of Zoology and Veterinary Science, B.S., M.S., Southwest Texas State College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Raymond W. Musselwhite, Associate Professor of Archi-
- Raymond W. Musselubite, Associate Protessor of Arcm-tecture, B.S., University of Georgia Robert David Mustian, Associate Professor of Sociology and Anthropology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Florida State University, Caroli University; Ph.D., Florida State University, Caroli University; Ph.D., Florida State University, Caroli Market State State University, Carolina State University, Carolina State University; Ph.D., Florida State University
- Richard Monier Myers, Professor and Teaching Courdi-nator of Animal Science, B.S., M.S., Pennsylvania State University
- State University Thomas Wayne Myers, Instructor in Industrial Engineer-ing, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University George C. Naderman, Extension Assistant Professor of Soll Science, B.S., M.S., Purdue University; Ph.D., Cornell University
- Richard I. Nagel, Instructor in Philosophy. A.B., Rutgers rensity
- University Gree Namisong, Professor (USPS) of Genetics and Farenzy, E.S., M.S., State University of New York; J. Philip Neul, Or Deranics Specialist in Mierzia Sa-coger Fait Neuron III Associate Director of Comar-ing University of Comparison (Comparison of Com-ting Comparison), Comparison of Comparison of Com-ling of Comparison (Comparison), Com-ney Science, Comparison, Comparison (Comparison), Comparison (Comparison), Comparison (Comparison), Com-ney (Comparison), Comparison (Comparison), Com-comparison (Comparison), Comparison (Comparison), Com-te Kalhlern (Nature, Datrate University), Comparison (Comparison), Com-comparison (Comparison), Comparison (Comparison), Comparison (Comparison), Com-comparison (Comparison), Comparison (Comparison), Comparison, Comparison, Compariso

- Essie Kathleen Nelson, District Home Economics Agent in the Agricultural Estension Service. B.S., Furman University: M.Z.A., North Carolina State University Juniversity: M.Z.A., North Carolina State University B.A., Niles College: Ph.D., University of Alabama Laurence Aion Nelson, Professor of Statistics. B.S., Jow State University: M.S., Tassa & M. College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Juni Vector Medion, Professor of Horticultural Science.

- Paul Victor Nelson, Professor of Horticultural Science. B.S., University of Massachusetts, N.S., Pennsyl-vania State University; Ph.D., Cornell University Mary C. Neshitt, 4-H Extension Specialist. B.S.Ed., Western Carolina University W. Ida, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., Ohio State University
- William Belton Nesbitt, Associate Professor of Horticul-tural Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Uni-versity; Ph.D., Rutgers University Duane Fredrick Neuman, Extension Associate Professor of
- Duane Predrick Neuman, Extension Associate Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., University of Illinois Herbert Henry Neunzig, Professor of Entomology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University Gordon Darnell Neuby, Associate Professor of History. B.A., University of Ulah; M.A., Ph.D., Brandeis Uni-S.A., University of Ulah; M.A., Ph.D., Brandeis University o

- John Parks Newby, Instructor in Freshman Engine and Student Services Division. B.S., M.Ed., North Carolina State University Slater Edmund Neuman, Professor of Psychology, B.S.,
- Stater Edmund Neuman, Professor of Psychology, B.S., University of Pennsylvania; M.A., Boston Univer-ity; Ph.D., Northwestern University Thomas Everett Nichols Are, Extension Professor of Eco-nomica, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Duke University

- Ruth H. Nicholson, Instructor in Physical Education. B.S., Mary Washington College; M.A., Teacher's College, Columbia University
- College, Columbia University Paul Adrum, Nycki, Professor of Mathematica, Sc.B., Bul Adrum, Nycki, Professor of Mathematica, Sc.B., Ph.D., University of Collifornia at Los Angeles Oldred Spruce Nickenson, Associate Professor of Soci-ology and Anthropology, A.B., Wheaton College-ology and Anthropology, A.B., Wheaton College-North Carolina at Chapel Hir Ph.D., University of North Carolina, at Chapel Hir Ph.D., University of North Caroline, A B.J.S. University of North Caro-Cheman College, A B.J.S. University of North Caro-Cheman College, A B.J.S. University of North Caro-
- lina at Chapel Hill
- ito Nogara, Instructor in Foreign Languages and Literatures B.A., M.A., San Francisco State Univer-Benito Nogara
- Glenn Ray Noggle, Professor and Head of Botany, A.B., Miami University (Ohio); M.S., Ph.D., University of
- Discolation of the second s
- State University

- State University Stophen Watson Konzuly, Asociate Parlessor of Civil Stophen Watson Konzuly, Asociate Parlessor of Civil Ph.D. Northwestern University Academy Mas. Phys. J. Northwestern University Academy Mas. How Jew Williams Nation, Rassiene Materia, Bas, Meredith Callege MA, Tulasa University Phon-Gell W. O'Born, Asianasa Professor of Hasaro, A.B. Meredith Callege MA, Tulasa University of North BS, Spring Hill Callege FJ.D., University of North BS, Spring Hill Callege FJ.D., University of North BS, Spring Hill Callege FJ.D., University of North Control L. Ottophen Consultor in Stophen Atlain. BA.
- Charles L. Oglesby, Counselor in Student Affairs. B.A., The University of Texas at Austin; M.A., The University of Kentucky at Lexington
- Bernard Martin Olsen, Professor and Assistant Depart-ment Head of Economics. A.B., M.A., Ph.D., Uni-
- ment Head of Economics. A.D., M.A., Fusci, Survey, S., versity of Chicago John Benjamin O'Neal Jr., Professor of Electrical Engi-neering. B.Engr., Georgia Institute of Technology: M.Engr., University of South Carolina; Ph.D., Uni-M.Engr., University of South Carolina; Ph.D., versity of Florida Ronald William Oppenheim, Adjunct Associate Prof.
- of Psychology, B.A., Drake University; Ph.D., Wash-
- of Psychology, D.A., Drawn, Standard, M. Standard, M. Graby, Research Associate in Textile Tech-nology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Alterandria University Thomas Jomes O Sullivon, Instructor in English, B.A., Seton Hall University; M.A., University of Kanasa Michael Ray Overcash, Associate Professor of Biological Michael Ray Onercash, Associate Professor of Biological and Agricultural Engineering and Chemical Engi-neering, B.S., North Carolina State University, M.S., University of New South Wales (Australia); Ph.D., University of Minnesota Gay Owen Jr., Professor of English, B.A., M.A., Ph.D., University of New South and Science of Chemical Univ University of New South and Science of Chemica Univ University of New South and Science of Chemica Univ University of New Science of Chemica University (New Science Science University), Science Science University, Science Science (New Science Science), Science Science (New Science Science), Science (New Science), Science
- University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Hubert Lowell Owen, Assistant Professor of Physics, B.S., Wake Forest College
- Wake Forest College Mehmet Neccil Ozisk, Professor of Mechanical Engi-neering, B.S., Ph.D., University of London Lavon Barry Page, Associate Professor of Mathematica, A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hull, Nin A.P. Page, Staff Physician, A.B., M.D., Duke Univer-tion A.P. Page, Staff Physician, A.B., M.D., Duke Univer-
- sity
- Hayne Palmour III, Professor of Ceramic Engineering in Engineering Research Services Division, B.Cer.E., M.S., Georgia Institute of Technology, Ph.D., North
- M.S., Georga institute of Technology, Pn.D., Portn Carolina State University
 Eli Douglos Panee Jr., Director of Residence Facilities.
 B.A., University of Hawaii
 Chia-Ven Pao, Associate Professor of Mathematica. B.S., National Taiwan University, M.S., Kanaas State University; Ph.D., University of Pittaburgh

- James Eduin Pardue, Associate Professor of Textile Tech-nology. B.S., North Carolina State University Huber Vern Park, Professor of Mathematics and Associ-ate Department Head. B.A., Lenoir Rhyne College, M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- Jae Young Park, Professor of Physics, B.S., Seoul National University (Korea); M.S., Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute: Ph D., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- Charles Alexander Parker, Professor of Speech-Com-Charles Alexander Parker, Professor of Speech-Com-munication and Director of Cooperative Education. A.B., Muhlenberg College; M.A., Temple Univer-sity; Ph.D., Louisiana State University George William Parker III, Associate Professor of Physics. B.A., University of the South; Ph.D., University of D.A., University of the South; Ph.D., University of
- with Camlina
- John Wilmer Parker Jr., Area Livestock Specialist in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Willis Melvin Parker, Assistant Professor of Industrial and Technical Education, B.S., M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State University
- Dima State University Cormen Robert Parkhurst, Associate Professor of Poulity Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Ohio State University Borbara Michell Paramore, Associate Professor and Head of Curriculum and Instruction. A.B., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Greensborroy, M.Ed., North Carolina at Greensborroy, M.Ed., North olina State University; Ed.D., Duke University
- Jacob Reid Parrott Jr., Adjunct Assistant Professor of Adult and Community College Education, B.S., M.A., East Carolina University; Ed.D., North Caro lina State University
- Gerald E. Parsons, Associate Professor and State Leader

- Genid E. Parsons, Associate Professor and State Leader dT Tanicing in Aduit and Community College Educa-Guy Sheridan Parson, Extension Professor of Animal Science. BS, M.S. West Virginia University Mary Paschat: Associate Professor of Portigin Languages Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Erret Caleb Passor, Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina, State University: Ph.D., Michi-
- gan State University John Alan Pasous, Research Assistant in Physical Sciences Research B.S., North Carolina State Uni-
- versity Charles L Put, h. Instructor in Physical Education. B.S., State University College at Corland, New York; M.S., University of Organ Bandwale and Control and Control and Control Hand Educated Patter, Professor (USA) of Bloary, B.S., Brightam Yoang, University, M.S., Utab State University Hand Educated Patter, Professor (USA) of Bloary, B.S., Brightam Yoang, University, M.S., Utab State University and Control Patter Professor (USA) of Bloary, B.S., Brightam Yoang, Dinversity, B.S., Utab State University of Science and Specialis In Charge, Extension Animal Husbandy, B.S., M.S., North Conclines State University (Science and Specialis In Charge, Extension Animal Husbandy, B.S., M.S., North Conclines State University

- Husbandry, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Josephine S. Weaver Patterson, District Home Econom-
- Jacephine S. Wezer Patterson, District Home Econom-ics. Extension Agent in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., A & T College Robert Preston, Patterson, Associate Professor of Crop Science, B.S., MS, North Carolina State Univer-sity: Ph.O. Cornell University Richard Rolond Patty, Professor and Associate Head of Physics. B.S., Furman University: M.A., Vanderbilt
- University; Ph.D., Ohio State University Sandra O. Paur, Assistant Professor of Mathematics. B.S., University of North Dakota; M.A., Ph.D., Indiana University
- Michael Pause, Assistant Professor and Dire ctor of Basic
- Design B. Arch., Washington Diversity Catherine Diane Payne, Assistant Dean of Student De-velopment. B.A., University of Western Ontario; M.A.T., M.Ed., University of North Carolina at Chemil Hull. Chapel Hill
- Richard Gutteve Pearson, Professor of Psychology and In-dustrial Engineering, B.S., M.S., Purdue University; Ph.D., Carnegie Institute of Technology
- Ronald Gray Pearson, Professor of Wood and Paper Science, B.C.E., B.A., Master of Engineering, Melbourne University (Australia)

- John Gregory Peck, Assistant Professor of Sociology and Anthropology. A.B., University of Chicago; M.A., Wayne State University; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Gerald F. Peedin, Research Associate in Soil Science and Crop Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Ralph James Peeler Jr., Associate Professor of Eco and Associate Dean of the Graduate School, B.S.,
- M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University William Donald Pepper, Research Assistant (USFS) in Forestry, B.S.F., Auburn University; M.F., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University John Noble Prefixes, Professor of Mechanical Engineer-ing, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute Long Berlon Perkinson, Assistant Professor (USDA) of Economics, B.S., M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., Michigan State University
- Richard K Perrin, Associate Professor of Economics. B.S.,

- Richard K. Perrin, Associate Professor of Leconomics. D.D., Ph.D., Lowo State University Astor Perry, Extension Professor of Crop Science. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University. Jerome John Perry, Professor of Microbiology. B.S., Penn-sylvania State University, Ph.D., University of Texas Thomas Oliver Perry, Professor of Porentry, Genetics, and University Architecture B.S., M.A., Ph.D., Harvard Charling Architecture B.S., M.A., Ph.D., Harvard
- David Evan Persell, Extension Community Development Agent in Agricultural Extension Service. B.A., Florida State University; M.S., North Carolina State
- David S. Peters, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Zoology. B.S., Utah State University; M.S., Ph.D., North B.S., Utah State University, Carolina State University Keith Stuart Peterson, Associate Professor of Politics, B.A., Williams College: Ph.D., University of Chicago Inmes Teigen Petersen, Adjunct Associate Professor of Inmes Teigen Petersen, Adjunct Associate Professor of

- Jones Tegen Petersen, Aljunci Asacciste Prefessor of Meteorology, J. S., University of Minenosis, M.S., P.D., University of Wiscomin (Marcolastic), and Marcolastic Marcolastic Engineering, B.S.E.E., University of Minenosis, M.S., Michagan State University, Ph.D., Northwest-ern University, PROP. ENG. Marcolastics, B.S., Guilford College, M.A., University of Morth Casilina at Chappel Hill. Robert B. Peters, Assistant Director of Markie, B.M., Lawrence College, M.M., Ph.D., University of Minensity of Minensity of Markov, A.M., Markov, P.M., Markov, C.M., Markov, P.M., Markov, C.M., Markov, M., Mare
- gan
- David Mason Pharr, Associate Professor of Horticultural Science. B.S., M.S., University of Arkansas; Ph.D., University of Illinois
- Andrew Craig Phillips, Adjunct Professor of Education. A.B., M.A., Ed.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Joseph Allen Phillips, Extension Professor of Soil Science. B.S., University of Tennessee; M.S., Ph.D., Iowa State University
- Lyle Llewellyn Phillips, Professor of Crop Science and Genetics. B.A., University of Redlands, M.A., Clare-mont College; Ph.D., University of Washington
- Richard M. Philpot, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Ento-mology, B.S., California State College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University James H. Phinney, Residence Life Coordinator. B.S.Ed.,
- ohio University; M.A., Michigan State University d Huntly Pierce, Assistant Professor of Mechanica
- Todd Huntly Pierce and Aerospace Engineering. B.S.E., M.S.E., Ph.D., University of Michigan
- University of Michigan Loand Joseph Frienfres, Michael Professor of Ceen-leond Joseph Frienfres, Michael Stevenster, of Chicago, Ph.D., University of Washington William Peter Prana, Assistant Professor of Eco-nomics. B.S., University J.D., Duke University Julia Carl Poinderter J., Associate Professor of Eco-nomics. B.S., University of Virginis; Ph.D., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Chaepel Hill.

- William Robert Pollard, Head Reference Librarian. A.B M.S.L.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill John Arnold Poole, Dean of Student Development, B.A.
- University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.Ed., North Carolina State University

- Mary Elizabeth Poole, Head Documenta Librarian. A.B., Duke University: B.S.L.S., University of North Caro-lina at Chapel Hill
- Jack Porter, Director of Television and Associate Director Jack Porter, Director of Letevision and Associate Director of Continuing Education. A.B., George Peabody Col-lege for Teachers; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., University of Derver Jean Marie Porter, Assistant Documents Librarian in the
- D. H. Hill Library, B.S., M.S., University of Wiscon
- sin Joseph Alexander Porter Jr., Professor of Textile Tech-nology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University In Druard Porterfield, Professor of Animal Science, B.S., University of Maryland; M.S., West Virginia Univer-dim P. U. University of Minesetta of Minesetta D. University of Minesetta of Minesetta (Minesetta) (Mines
- Conversity of Naryand, W.S., West Viginia Onversity, Ph.D., University of Minnesota Dillard Martin Powell, Adjunct Associate Professor of Textiles. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.B.A., J.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel
- James Douglas Powell, Associate Professor of Computer
- James Daugkas Pavell, Associate Professor of Computer Science, B. S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Kentacky Nathand Thomas, M.S., K. J., University of Kentacky M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina Science University Asco Lauring Prat, James T., Ryan Professor of Industrial Engineering and In Charge of Furniture Manufac-turing and Management Carriculum. Technische Horgeschool Unft, The Netheriandal; Ph.D., North
- Carolina State University Herbert Thomas Pratt, Adjunct Extension Associate Pro-fessor of Textiles, B.S., Tri-State College Donald Merle Preiss, Adjunct Professor of Chemical Engi-
- neering. B.S., Willamette University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Delaware
- James Venoy Pressley Jr., Assistant Craft Shop Director, University Student Center, B.A., North Carolina State University Virginia Meade Prichard, Assistant Professor of Foreign
- Languages and Literatures. B.A., College of William and Mary: M.A., Duke University Walter Ray Prince, Associate Professor of Poultry Science.
- B.S., M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Carosina State University Charles Harry Proctor, Professor of Statistics, B.A., M.A., Ph.D., Michigan State University Dalton R. Proctor, Associate State 4-H Lender and Spe-cialist in Charge and Extension Assistant Professor,
- Adult and Community College Education. B.S., M.Ed., North Carolina State University; Ed.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University
- Edwin Allen Proctor, Extension Professor of Eco B.S., M.S., University of Kentucky
- Everette Martin Prosise, Extension Specialist in Housing and House Furnishings in Agricultural Extension Ser-vice. B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; M.S., Virginia State College
- rles Ray Pugh. Extension Professor of Economics, Agricultural Policy. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Charles
- Albert Ernest Purcell, Professor (USDA) of Food Science. B.S., Brigham Young University, M.S., Ph.D., Purdue University
- Mohan S. Putcha, Assistant Professor of Mathematics. B.A., Ph.D., University of California at Santa Barbara
- Thomas Lavelle Quay, Professor of Zoology, B.S., Univer-sity of Arkansas; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Charles Price Quesenberry, Professor of Statistics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Virginia Polytechnic Institute
- Clifton Lee Quinn, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Guidance and Personnel Services. A.B., M.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- of North Carolina at Chapter Fini Robert Lamar Robb, Professor of Entomolgy, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Allen Hulf, Rokes, Professor of Animal Science. B.S., M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; Ph.D., Cornell M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; Ph.D., Cornell
- W.S., Vrigina Poytechnic Institute: Ph.D., Contert University Robert Todd Romany, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics. B.S., University of Washington; M.S., Ph.D., University of Miami

- Harold Arch Ramsey, Professor of Animal Scien ce. B.S Kansas State College; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- State University Orarles David Raper Jr., Associate Professor of Soil Science. B.S., M.S., North Catolina State Univer-sity: Ph.D., Purdue University Gary Raymond Rastel, Assistant Professor of Politics, B.S., South Dakota State University: M.A., Univer-alty of South Dakota State University, M.A., Michigan State Of South Dakotas, M.A., Ph.D., Michigan State versity
- James C. Raulston, Associate Professor of Horticultural Science and Landscape Architecture. B.S., Okla-homa State University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Maryland
- Maryland John Oren Rawlings, Professor of Statistics and Genetics. B.S., M.S., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Horace Darr Rawls, Professor of Sociology and Anthro-pology, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Duke University
- Rachel F. Rawis. Associate Professor of Psychology. A.B., Meredith College: M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State
- Deteroils competence and a state of the second s Hill

- Hill Berr, Epon. Rock, S., Allunct. Parlman & Aldun and Berr, Epon. Rock, S. & Markan, B. & M. University Thomas Equer Argon, Extension Assistant Professor of Englishing, P.S., M.S., Lou lines State University: Thomas Fuer Argon, Extension Assistant Professor of Englishing, P.S., M.S., Lou lines State University Common H. Rockets, Chief Engineer in Minerals Research Laboratory, B.S., University for Mining and Metal-Corego Costloy, Process, Austant Professor of Electrical Englishing, F.D., North Canadiana State University Professor, P.D., North Canadiana State University (2009), sity
- R. Heath Reeves, Associate Professor of Wood and Paper Science, B.S., University of California at Berkeley; M.S., Ph.D., Institute of Paper Chemistry Thomas Howard Regan, Associate Professor of Philoso-
- phy. A.B., Thiel College; M.A., Ph.D., Unive Virginia rsity of
- Carolyn Crouse Register, District Home Economics Extension Agent in Agricultural Extension. B.S., M.A., University of North Carolina at Greensboro Elbert Reid, Assistant Professor of Agricultural Informa-
- tion. B.S., M.A., Louisiana State University William Walton Reid, Extension Associate Professor of Horticultural Science. B.S., North Carolina State University
- Robert Edward Rein, Head Football Coach. B.A., Ohio State University Richard Allyn Reinert, Associate Professor (USDA) of
- Plant Pathology. B.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- Lawrence W. rence W. Reiter, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Zoology, A.B., Rockhurst College; Ph.D., University of Kansas Medical Center
- or ramsas Medical Center Milliom F. Reiter Jr. Assistant Professor of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., Rutgers Univer-sity: M.S., Auburn University: Ph.D., North Caro-lina State University
- Gunther John Phillip Rever, Associate Professor of Architecture. B.Arch., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Freie Universitat (Berlin)
- Henry Revell Jr., 4-H Youth Specialist in Agricultural Ex-tension Service. B.S., A & T State University Charles Russell Reynolds, Assistant Professor of Foreign
- Languages and Literatures. A.B., M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill James Fredric Reynolds, Assistant Professor of Botany.
- B.S., Northern Arizona University: M.S., University of Wyoming: Ph.D., New Mexico State University Michael Shane Reynolds, Instructor in English, B.A., Rice
- University: M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.D., Duke University

- Thomas Marchall Reynolds, Assistant Professor of Eco-nomics and Business. B.S., Iowa State University Lawrence Joseph Rhoades, Assistant Professor of Soci-ology and Anthropology. B.A., Rockford College: M.A., Ph.D., Michigan State University Donald Robert Rhodes, University Professor of Electrical Donald Robert Rhodes, University Professor of Electrical Science Scien
- Engineering, B.E.E., M.Sc., Ph.D., Ohio State Uni-
- versity Mar Steve Rhodes, Assistant Professor of Physical Edu-cation, B.S., M.A., Western Carolina College John Carl Rice, Professor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., Alabama Polytechnic Institute; Ph.D., Mississippi State University
- odore Roosevelt Rice, Adjunct Professor of Zoology, A.B., Berea College; M.A., Ph.D., Harvard University
- Bailey Rich, Assistant Professor of English. A.B., Nancy M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Frances Marian Richardson, Research Associate Profet
- sor in Engineering Research Services Division. B.S., Roanoke College; M.S., University of Cincinnati
- Joseph Leroy Richardson, Extension Community Development Specialist in the Agricultural Extension Ser-vice. B.S., A & T College; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell Uni-
- David Allen Rickard, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Plant Pathology, B.S., Quachita Baptiat University; M.S., niversity of Arkanses; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- liam Lawrence Rickards, III, Associate Director of the N. C. Sea Grant Program. A.B., University of Dela-ware; M.S., University of Georgia; Ph.D., University of 1 Miami
- Steve Calvin Riddick, Assistant Area Extension Special-ist in Economics and Business. B.S., North Carolina
- Bit in Economics and State University John Marian Riddle, Professor of History, A.B., Lenoir Rhyne College; M.A., Ph.D., University of Nerth Carolina at Chapel Hill Defector of Statistics and Physics.
- Don Lee Ridgeway, Professor of Statistics and Physics. B.S., Yale University; Ph.D., University of Rochester (New York)
- (New York) Octowards. A straight of the second straight of the for International Programs. B.S., New Mexico State College: M.S., Iowa State College Fund Aki Rihani, Associate Professor of Civil Engineer-ing. B.E., American University at Beirut (Lebanon); M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Into Science Inclusion American Diversity B.S.
- m.Sc., Pn.J., North Carolina State University John Steller Ridey, Assistant Professor of Physics, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Washington Mary, B. Robbins, Assistant Home Economics Extension Agent in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., Bennett College
- Bennets Courge odrow Ernest Robbins, Associate Professor of Com-puter Science, B.S., Salisbury State College; M.S., (General Science), M.S., (Mathematics), Ph.D., Syracuse University
- John Frederick Roberts, Professor of Zoology, B.S., Ph.D., University of Arizona
- William Milner Roberts, Professor and Head of Food Science, B.S.A., University of Tennessee; M.S., Ph.D., University of Minnesota
- Robert Lafon Robertson, Extension Professor of Entomol-ogy, B.S., M.S., Auburn University Denver Devon Robinson, District Extension Chairman in
- the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Mendel Leno Robinson Jr., Associate Professor of Textile Technology and Freshman Advisor for the School of Textiles, B.S., M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State
- University Robert Alan Robinson, Assistant Registrer. B.S., East Carolina University; M.Ed., North Carolina State University
- University Word Knyne Robinson, Adjunet Assistant Professor of Aericultural Education. B.A., Furman University; B.S. M.S. Ed.D., North Carolina State University (*Hus Wayne Robins*, Professor of Animal Science and Genetics, B.S., Oklahoma A & M College; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wacconsin and B.S. B.S., Distance B.S. Bok.
- Ph.D., University of Wisconsin George Calvert Rock, Professor of Entomology, B.S., Bob Jones University; M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Insti-tute; Ph.D., Cornell University

- Georgia Hester Rodeffer, Textiles Librarian. B.S., South-eastern Louisiana College; M.S., Colorado State Uni-versity; M.S., University of Illinois, Urbana
- Jerry G. Rodgers, In Charge of Visual Aids in Agricultural Information, B.S., Arkanaas State University; M.A., University of Missouri
- Barbara Dillard Rogers, Adjunct Lecturer in Mathe-matics and Science Education. B.S., Clemson Uni-versity; M.A.T., Winthrop College

- venity, M.A.T. Wintingo College Chorte Horens, Royce, Adjuret A avoid: Persheard B Chorte Horens, Royce, Adjuret A avoid: Persheard B State University; Ed. D., Comell Culversity Durativ, R. and K. Schwart, Personal Culversity Hang Honen Futer, A., Anstatan Ferfener (USA) of Venty Collin, M. Chorell III Marguete Elasheth Fuerer, Austant Arequiations L., Schwart, S. Mark, M. Chorell III Marguete Elasheth America Horenson, Chorenson Raer, F. Bachach, Associate Professor of Honeface I during Bart University, Annotative Schwart, Colling, P.A. Ob-Sante University, Annotative Schwart, Colling, P.A. Ob-Sante University, Annotative Schwart, Colling, P.A. Ob-Sante University, Annotative Schwart, Colling, P.A. Ob-
- State University Ernest William Rollins Jr., Associate Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., Wake Forest Col-lege; M.A., Indiana University; Ph.D., Vanderbilt
- University holas John Rose, Professor and Head of Mathematics. M.E., Stevens Institute; M.S., Ph.D., New York Uni-Nich versity
- versity Laurence. S. Rosenstein, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S., Dresel University: Ph.D., University of Cincinnati John Paul Ross, Professor USDA1 of Plant Pathology, B.S., University of Versmot; Ph.D., Cornell Univer-tion of the Construction of Contend Univer-tion of the Contend Con
- sity
- sity Martin A. Ross, Adjunct Associate Professor of Veteri-nary Science, D.V.M., Ohio State University John Arthur Roulier, Associate Professor of Mathematics. B.S., Siena College; M.S., Ph.D., Syrscuse Univeraity
- Thelma Louise Roundtree, Adjunct Professor of Educa-tion. A.B., Georgia State College; Ph.D., Emory Uni-
- versity Ronald W. Rousseau, Associate Professor of Chemical Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Louisiana State Uni-
- versity Sondra M. Rowland, Teaching Technician in School of Agriculture and Life Sciences. B.S., North Carolina
- State University Cleveland Mason Rowley Jr., Instructor in Military Science, B.A., West Georgia College; M.A., Pepperdine Unversity
- dine Unversity Hobart Giblert Royall Jr., Adjunct Associate Professor of Education. A.B., Lenoir Rhyne Callege; M.A., Appa-lachian State University Larry Herbert Royster, Associate Professor of Mechanical Larry Herbert Royster, Associate Professor of Mechanical
- and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., Ph.D., North Caro-lina State University
- Justine Jones Rozier, Extension Pamily Resource Man-agement Specialist in the Articultural Extension Ser-vice. B.S., Beren College; M.S., Purdue University De Redfield Rubin, Assistant Professor of Politics. B.A., Gucher College; M.A., Wayne University; Ph.D., Johns Hoykins University James Warren Rucker, Extension Specialist in Textiles Extension and Combining Education 20 Not. Justine Jones Rozier, Extension Family Resource Man-
- Extension and Continuing Education. B.S., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University Burton Lester Russell, Assistant Professor of Speech-Com-munication. B.A., University of Northern Iower, M.A., University of Iower Ph.D., Ohio State University Idonna Emmons Russell, Associate Professor of Social Work, B.S., Ohio State, M.S.W., Tulune University Thomas Lee Russell, Instructional Technologist in Tex-
- tiles Extension and Continuing Education. B.S. State University of New York; M.S., Indiana Univer B.S. sitv
- Donald A. Rutz, Research Assistant in Entomology, B.A., Kutztown State College; M.S., Pennsylvania State University
- rell B. Ryan, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Veteri-nary Science, D.V.M., A & M College of Texas Terrell B.
- Ronald Herbert Sack, Associate Professor of History, B.A., Wisconsin State University; M.A., Ph.D., University of Minnesota
- Hans Sagan, Professor of Mathematics. Ph.D., University of Vienna
- Edward Aaron Saibel, Adjunct Professor of Mechanical and Aeronpace Engineering, S.B., Ph.D., Massachu-setta Institute of Technology Philip Neal Sales, Chemical Engineer in Minerala Re-
- search Laboratory. B.S.C.E., North Carolina State University Manual L. Salter Jr., Assistant Director of Residence Life.
- A.B., Duke University
- Pedro Sanchez, Associate Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University Douglas Charles Sanders, Extension Associate Professor of
- Horticultural Science, B.S., Michigan State Univer-
- sity; M.S., Ph.D., University of Minnesota Lee Hyman Sanders, Staff Physician. B.S., Wake Forest College; M.D., Temple University School of Medicine
- Henry Sanoff, Protessor M.Arch., Pratt Institute Sanoff. Professor of Architecture, B.Arch.,
- Frank Dorrance Sargent, Extension Professor of Animal Science, B.S., University of New Hampshire; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Joseph Neal Sasser, Professor of Plant Pathology, B.S. M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of Maryland
- Preston Eugene Saxser, Adjunct Associate Professor of Textile Technology. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-
- lina State University Walter Jaseph Saucier, Professor of Meteorology, B.S., University of Southwestern Louisians; S.M., Ph.D., University of Chicago
- Robert Garner Sauage, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Man Mohan Sauhney, Professor of Sociology and Anthropology. B.Sc., Central College of Agriculture, University of Dehli; Ph.D., Post-Graduate School, New Dehli
- Raymond Frederick Saze, Professor of Nuclear Engineering. B.Sc., University of London; Ph.D., University of Liverpool (England)
- Dale Edward Savers, Assistant Professor of Physics. B.A. University of California, Berkeley; M.S., Ph.D., Uni-versity of Washington
- LeRoy Charles Saylor, Professor of Forestry and Genetics and Associate Dean of the School of Forest Resources. B.S., Iowa State College; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- John B. Scandalios, Professor and Head of Genetics. B.A., University of Virginia; M.S., Adelphi University;
- Ph.D., University of Hawaii nry Elkin Scha/Jer, Professor of Genetics. B.S., Cornell University; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State Uni-He versity
- Stephen Schecter, Assistant Professor of Mathematics. B.A., Antioch College; M.A., Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley
- Jan Frederick Schetzina, Associate Professor of Physics. B.S., Gannon College; M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University
- Anton Schindler, Adjunct Professor of Textile Chemistry.
- Anton Schnöder, Aogunct Protessor of 1 extue onemasty, Ph.D., University of Vienna, Austria Bonald P. Schmitt, Assistant Professor of Plant Path-ology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Jowe State University Houard A. Schneider, Director of the Institute of Nutri-tion and Professor of Biochemistry, UNC-CH, and Biochemistry, UNC-CH, and Schemistry, UN Professor of Nutrition in the Department of Animal Science, NCSU, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- consin John C. Schnur, Instructor in Speech-Communication, B.A., M.A., University of Akron Anton Franz Schreiner, Professor of Chemistry, B.S., M.S., University of Detroit; Ph.D., University of Illinois
- T. Schreuder, Adjunct Associate Professor of Hans Forestry and Statistics. B.S., Southern Illinois Uni-versity; M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Iowa State University
- ald Arthur Schrimper, Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S., Pennsylvania State University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University

- Gail Pinkham Schumacher, Instructor in Speech-Com-munication. B.A., M.A., University of Redlands. Peter Schwartz, Instructor in Testile Technology. B.T.E., M.S., Georgia Institute of Technology; M.A., Univer-
- sity of Pittsburgh nold Moore Scott, Assistant Professor of History, A.B., Harvard University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconain
- consin Wilma Gay Scott, Extension Specialist in House and House Furnishings in the Agricultural Extension Ser-vice. B.S., M.S., University of North Carolina at Greensboro
- Lewis Worth Scagondollar, Professor of Physics, A.B., Emporia State Teachers College; Ph.M. Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Harold O'Neil Sngraves, Instructor in Aerospace Studies.
- Harold O'Neil Snegraves, Instructor in Aerospace Studies, B.S.C.E., M.S., North Carolina State University James Arthur Snegraves, Professor of Economics, A.B., Reed College: M.S., Ph.D., Jowe State College Paul Edmond Sceman, Sports Information Director, A.B.,
- Furman University
- John Frank Seely, Professor of Chemical Engineering, B.Ch.E., M.Ch.E., North Carolina State University Kenyon Bertel Segner III, Assistant Professor of Adult and Community College Education. B.S., M.S., Florida State Horiz College Education. B.S., M.S., Florida State University; Ed.D., University of North Caro-lina at Chapel Hill Kathyn Lee Seidel, Assistant Professor of English. B.A., Manhattanville College; M.A., Ph.D., University of
- Maryland
- James Francis Selgrade, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics. B.A., Boston College; M.A., Ph.D., Univer-sity of Wisconsin
- Heinz Seltmann, Professor (USDA) of Botany, B.A., Drew
- Heint Seilmann, Protesser (USDA) of Botany, B.A., Drew University, M.S., Ph.D., University of Chicago Ernest Davis Seneca. Associate Professor of Botany and Sold Science. B.S., M.S., Vinginia Polytechnic Insti-tute; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Marini Eugene Senecer. Extension Professor of Animal Science and In Charge of Dairy Husbandry Exten-ion. B.S., Iowa State College; M.S., University of Newsrity of Science Sciences, Science Sciences, Science Sciences, Maryland Arthur 1
- Shankle, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Electrical Engineering, B.A., B.S.E.E., Louisiana State University; M.E.E., Ph.D., North Carolina State
- Edwin Bruce Shankle II, Extension Swine Testing Spe-cialist in Animal Science, B.S., North Carolina State
- Jack Lynn Shannon, Assistant Professor of Physical Edu-cation. B.S., M.S., West Virginia University George Gerald Shaw, Assistant Professor of Zoology, B.Sc., University of New Brunswick; Ph.D., Cornell B.Sc., University of New Brunswick; Ph.D., Cornell University
- Grave Johnson Shaw, Instructor in Chemistry, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Morton R. Shaw, Professor of Textiles and Assistant Dean
- for Textile Research. B.E., DR.ENG., Johns Hopkins University
- University Wilfred Michael Sheo, Assistant Professor of Physical Education, B.S., North Carolina State University; M.E., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Defension of the State S
- muel David Shearer Jr., Adjunct Associate Professor of Civil Engineering, B.C.E., Clemaon University; M.S.S.E., University of North Control M.S.S.E., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- Ronald Wilson Shraran, Associate Professor of Adult and Community College Education, B.S., M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State University
- Thomas Jackson Sheets, Professor of Enton logy. Science and Horticultural Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of California at Dav
- Gary Singleton Sheffield, Research Amistant in Engi-neering Research Services Division. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University James Eduard Shelton, Assistant Professor of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Sherman Norman Shelton, District Extension Agent in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., Hampton Institute M.E. North Complex Science University
- Institute: M.E., North Carolina State University

- Jason C. H. Shih, Assistant Professor of Poultry Science. B.S., M.S., National Taiwan University; Ph.D., Cornell University

- B.S., M.S., National Torson University (P.I.U., University of M.S., National Torson University (P.I.S., Markov, B.S., Barger University, Came Fordario: Stapper, Professor of Architecture, B.Acchi, University of Microsoft, M.Acchi, Massar, D.M., Charles, M., Barger, Deroster, M.A., Karger, M., Sanger, C., Barden, S., Wale, Foren, B.Acchi, Massar, C. and Sanger, J. Charles, C. Martin, B.A., Sanger, C. B., Sanger, C. Barger, S. Dense, J. and Sanger, Sanger, S. Marker, J. Sansar, Charlow Sanger, J. Sanger, Sanger, S. Sanger, Sanger, S. Sanger, Sanger, S. Sanger, S. Sanger, S. Sanger, S. S

- University; M.A., Ph.D., University of New Mexico
- University; N.A., F.D.D., University of New Metalco Charles Edward Severt, Associate Professor of Nuclear Engineering, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Uni-versity; Ph.D., University of Michigan Psychol-ogy, A.B., Gettysburg College, M.Ed., Ed.D., Uni-ogy, A.B., Gettysburg College, M.Ed., Ed.D., Uni-gent A.B., College, M.Ed., Ed.D., Uni-gent A.B., Gettysburg College, M.Ed., Ed.D., Uni-gent A.B., Gettysburg College, M.Ed., Ed.D., Uni-gent A.B., College, M.Ed., College, M
- ogy. A.B., Oettyson, Comp. versity of Massachusetta Robert Silber, Assistant Professor of Mathematics. B.A., Vanderbilt University, M.A., University of Alabama; Ph.D., Clemson University
- Ph.D., Clembol University Harry G. Stider, District Supervisor of TVA Programs in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., M.Ed., North Carolina State University Donald G. Simmone, Associate Professor of Veterinary
- Science and Poultry Science and Microbiology, B.A. Bridgewater College; M.S., D.V.M., Ph.D., Univer-
- sity of Georgia Richard Lee Simmons, Professor of Economics. B.S., M.S., Kansas State College; Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley Solus Emmelon Simonsen, Associate Profes
- or of Foreign Languages and Literatures. Tes. Cert., Teachers Co lege of Arhus; B.S., University of Arhus (Denmark); M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., University of Cincinnati
- Ph.D., University of Cincinnati Bibly G. Samoon, Negonal Representative in Industrial Bibly G. Samoon, Negonal Representative in Industrial Meine Round Songnow, Hend of Technical Information Crester in the D. H. Hill Lhenry and Industrial Re-tenates Garvies, B.A., MS, University of North Narry D. Singnoo, Anastena Catale (University Manageron University); M.A., Benory University Manates and Science Relation, M.S., University of Tenenssee, Ed.D., University of Georgia University of Tenenssee, Ed.D., University of Georgia

- Assistant to the Provost and Vice Chancellor. B.S., Wake Forest College; M.A., Columbia University
- Walke Forest Conge, M.A., Coumbia University William Currie Singletary Jr., Adjunct Instructor in Rec-reation Resources Administration. A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.S., University of
- Robert E. Singleton, Adjunct Associate Professor of Me-chanical and Aerospace Engineering. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Ph.D., California Institute of Technology
- Edward Carroll Sisler, Associate Professor of Crop Science and Biochemistry, B.S., M.S., University of Mary-
- land; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Richard W. Skaggs, Associate Professor of Biological an Agricultural Engineering and Soil Science. B.S. R.S. M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D., Purdue Uni-
- Harry L. Skalsky III, Research Assistant in Entomology. B.A., Southeast Missouri State: M.A., Western Michigan University; Ph.D., North Carolina State versity
- Walter Arthur Skruch, Extension Professor of Horticul-tural Science. B.S.Ed., River Falls State College; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- Mark X. Sliwkowski, Research Assistant in Food Science. B.S., University of Delaware

- Normon Leile Sloon, Hend Baskethall Coach, B.S., Nurth Carolina State University (Control State University) B.S., Case Insulation of Technology, No. Research University, PROF. ENG. Early An An State Control State Control Biolithol. An Antional Control Control Willion R. Smith, Anastanet Fordell Coach University, PR.J. Antistance Torold Discont Control State Control Control Control Information State International Control Control Information State International Control Control Information State International Control Control University, PR.J. University of Statemen California Ana Statema Statis, Interlifered Verbit Camerica Inter a Chapter Hild. lina at Chapel Hill Benjamin Warfield Smith, Professor of Genetics and
- pamin Warfield Smith, Protessor of Genetics and Botany, B.A., M.A., University of Virginia; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin rles M. Smith, Research Associate in Entomology. Charles M.
- B.S., Southwestern Oklahoma State; M.S., Mis-
- sissippi State University Clyde Fuhriman Smith, Professor of Entomology. B.S., M.S., Utah Agricultural College; Ph.D., Ohio State University Dick Wayland Smith, District Extension Chairman in the
- Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., M.S., Univer
- sity of Tennessee Donald E. Smith, Professor of Zoology, B.S., Bloomsburg State College; M.S., Ph.D., Ohio State University
- Farmer Sterling Smith, Associate Professor of Industrial and Technical Education. B.S., North Carolina State University: M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ed.D., North Carolina State University
- Frank James Smith, Assistant Professor of Psychology, B.S., M.S., Iowa State University; Ph.D., Michigan State University

- B.S., M.S., Inter. 2010. Control 10, Ancular Ger Willing Sand, Instructor in Trailing Technology, B.S., M.T., Nuth Caroline State University, B.S., M.T., Nuth Caroline State University and Caroline State University of the Control 10, Ancular University, M.A., Talane University, M.A., Talane University, M.A., Talane University, M.A., Talane University, M.A., Caroline State, B.S., Baylou University, M.A., Talane University, M.A., Talane University, M.A., Talane University, M.A., Charlen, T., Dergen, S.B., Baylou University, M.A., University, M.S., M.S., University, M.S., M.S., University, M.S., M.S

- nolog
- Nathaniel Waite Smith III, Research Assistant in Zoology. B.A., University of Rhode Island Norwood Graham Smith, Associate Professor of English.
- A.B., M.A., Duke University ricia Jones Smith, Counselor. A.B., Greensbe Patricia Jon ro Col-
- lege: M.Ed., University of North Carolina at Greens-
- Ralph Gibbs Smith, Extension Training Specialist in In-dustrial Extension Service. B.S., Montana State Collese

- lege for the state of the state
- William Edward Smith, Assistant to the Dean for Student Services, Assistant to the Director of Placement in the School of Textiles, Assistant Professor of Tex-tile Technology, B.S., North Carolina State University
- Amelia Jean Johannessen Smoot, Associate Professor of English, B.A., Florida Presbyterian College; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

- Ronald Ernest Sneed, Extension Associate Profe ological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S., D., North Carolina State University on H. Snipes, Program Coordinator for the Center Ph.D
- for Urban Affairs and Community Services. B.S., Old Dominion University

- Dominin University Norr, Hill Soux, Instructor in Speech Communication, R.A., University of North Carolina at Greenabore, W.A., Nachweisen University of Clearche Lerg-nering, B.S.E.E., North Canolina State University, M.S.E.E., PhD, University of Ulinoia Ford D. Sobering, Extension Porfessor and Assistant Head of Economics and In Charge Extension Economics, B.S., University of Manitoba, Winnipeg, M.S., North University of Manitoba, Winnipeg, M.S., North University, Ph. Okakonos State University, Ph. Network, S.C., Phys. Rev. B (2019), Conf. 2019, C University
- Donald Harvey Sol mon, Special Assistant for Student Affsirs. B.A., Northeastern University; J.D., Boston University
- University William Henry Sonner, Associate Professor of Physical Education. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.Ed., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Arnold M. Sookne, Adjunct Professor of Textile Chemis-ter Character and Chemistry Concern Workshop
- old M. Sookne, Adjunct Professor of Textile Chemis-try. B.A., Brooklyn College; M.S., George Washington University
- Kenneth Alan Sorensen, Extension Associate Profe Entomology, B.S., University of Rhode Island; M.S., Ph.D., Kansas State University n C. Sorenson, Assistant Professor of Genetics, B.S.,
- John C
- Defiance College, Ph.D., University of South Carolina Marvin Stanley Soroos, Associate Professor of Politica. B.A., Dartmouth University; M.A., Ph.D., North-
- B.A., Datimount University, M.A., Hub., Hother western University Furman Yates Sorrell Jr., Professor of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Ph.D., California Institute of Technology
- Christina Elliott Sorum, Assistant Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., Wellesley College Ph.D., Brown University Edward Copeland Sossaman Jr., Lisison Geneticist in Forestry, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- Russell Melvin Southall, Associate Profes sor of Hortic tural Science, B.A., University of Virginia; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Robert S. Souvell, Associate Professor of Biological and
- Agricultural Engineering. B.S., Mississippi State University; M.S., Kansas State University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- North Carolina State University Joson Loy Soz M., Assisten Professor of Mathematics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Am William Sporer, Assistant Professor of Philosophy. B.A., Columbis University; Ph.D., Massachusetta In-atitute of Technology Marvin Randolph Sparks, Field Representative in the In-dustrial Extension Service. B.S., North Carolina
- State University
- Kenneth S. Spears, Instructor in English. B.S., Western Carolina College Marvin Luther Speck, William Neal Reynolds Professor of
- Marvin Luther Speck, William Neal Reynolds Professor of Food Science and Microbiology, B.S., M.S., Univer-sity of Maryland; Ph.D., Corneil University Herbert Elivin Specer, Professor and Head of Mathe-matics and Science Education and Professor of Mathematics, B.A., York College; M.S., North Caro-lina State University of North Carolina at Chaptel and Chapter Science Science Control and Chaptel 2019. University of North Carolina at Chaptel 2019.
- William Henry Spence, Adjunct Associate Professor of Geosciences, B.S., M.S., University of Florida, Ph.D.,
- Generatives, D.S., M.S., Oniversity of Fonda; F.D., Rutgern University Jerry Ronald Spraue, Research Assistant in Forestry. B.S., North Carolina State University Richard Keiser Sprenkel, Research Associate in Entomol-ogy, B.S., M.S., Pennsylvania State University; Ph.D., University of Illinois
- David Griffin Spruil, Extension Professor of Animal Science and Specialist In Charge Swine Husbandry. B.S., M.S., North Carolins State University, Ph.D., University of Kentucky

- Mary Ann Spruill, Extension Specialist in Foods and Nu trition in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., M.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute
- Harvey Wesley Spurr Jr., Professor (USDA) of Plant Path-ology, B.S., M.S., Michigan State University; Ph.D.,
- ology. B.S., M.S., Michigan State University: Ph.D., University of Wisconshi David Roland Squire, Adjunct Professor of Chemical Engineering. B.S., Southern Methodist University; Ph.D., Rice University Educard M. Stack, Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. A.B., A.M., Ph.D., Princeton University and Heinrich Stackhauter, Research Professor of Metal-and Heinrich Stackhauter, Research Professor of Metal-ton Heinrich Stackhauter, Research Professor of Metal-tics (Stackhauter, Pascarch Professor of Metal-tics)
- Hand Heinrich Statermater, Research Protessor on mena-lurgy in Engineering Research Services Division. Diplom. Physiker (M.S. in Physics) Dr. Rer. Nat. (Sc.D.) University Stuttgart (Germany) Thomas Hugh Stalford Jr., Associate Denn for Planning, Research and Special Programs A.B., Davidson Col-lusce M. Special Programs A.B., Davidson Col-state A.B., Davidson Col-text A.B., Davidson Col-state A.B., Davidson Col-state A.B., Davidson Col-state A.B., Davidson Col-text A.B., Davidson
- lege; M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Florida State University
- Florida State University Edward Paul Stahel, Professor of Chemical Engineering. B.S., Princeton University; M.S., University of Notre Dame; Ph.D., Ohio State University Clayton Lee Stalnaker, Instructor in University Studies
- and Philosophy and Religion. A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; B.D., Yale University Divinity School; M.A., University of North Carolina

- Divinity School: M.A., University of North Carolina at Cheap III uncertainty of Carolina Control (Control (Contro) (Control (Control (Control (Control (Control (Cont Chemical Engineering. B.S., London Polytechnic In-stitute; Ph.D., Polytechnic Institute of Brooklyn David Browning Stansel, Associate Director of Continu-
- ing Education and Director of Extension Education Center, B.S., North Carolina State University
- William McKinnon Stanton, Extension Assistant Profes-sor of Forestry, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- James Lester Starr, Research Associate in Plant Path-ology, B.S., M.S., Ohio State University; Ph.D., Cornell University John Staudhammer, Professor of Electrical Engineering.
- B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Californ is at Los Angeles
- Robert George Douglas Steel, Professor of Statistics, B.A., B.S., Mount Allison University (Canada); M.S., Acadia University (Canada); Ph.D., Iowa State University
- Donald Henry John Steensen, Associate Profe Forestry and Wood and Paper Science, B.S., Iowa State University; M.F., Ph.D., Duke University
- Allen n Frederick Stein, Associate Professor of English, A.B., M.A., New York University; Ph.D., Duke University
- Frederick Joseph Steinkruger, Reactor and Applications Engineer in Nuclear Engineering, B.A., Rice Universitv
- David Leigh Stephan, Insect Identification Specialist in Entomology, B.S., Cornell University Gregory L. Stephenson, Instructor in English, B.A., Ohio
- State University
- Thomas William Stephenson, Manager of Field Services in Industrial Extension Service. B.S.M.E., North Carolina State University
- Robert Elmer Sternloff, Professor of Recreation Res Administration, B.S., M.S., University of Illinois; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin James Seth Stevens Jr., Adjunct Associate Professor of
- Recreation Resources Administration. B.S., Univer-sity of New Hampshire; M.A., New York University iam Damon Stevenson Jr., Professor and Associate
- Hend of Electrical Engineering. B.S.E., Princeton University; B.S.E.E., Carnegie Institute of Technol-ogy; M.S., University of Michigan
- Debra W. Stewart, Assistant Professor of Politics. B.A., Marquette University; M.A., University of Mary-land; Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel

- James Mustian Stewart, Associate Director for Research Application in Water Resources Research Institute and Visiting Assizatan Professor in Sociology and Anthropology. B.S., M.S., Ed.D., North Carolina State University
- State University Joan Hinds Steuert, Assistant Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., Saint Joseph's Col-lege: M.A., Ph.D., Yale University John Steedman Stewart, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Mechanical and Arcopace Engineering. B.S., Ph.D., North Carnina State University Remarkh Correll Struett, de Rendenze Life two Courts

- Neteric Gana and Strengther mellow mellow Tables, F. J. J., Korenk Carroll Strengt Strengther mellow Tables, Tablest Barrow, C. K. Strengther, J. K. Strengther, J. S. K. S. K. S. Weither, S. S. K. S. Weither, S. K. S. K. S. Weither, S. S. Weither, S. Weither, S. Weither, S. Weither, S. S. Weither, Weit
- M.S., North Carolina State University Ronald Eduin Stinner, Assistant Professor of Entomol-ogy, B.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., University of California at Berkeley Robert Eduin Stine, Lecturer in Design, A.B., LI,B., Dake University; M.R.P., University of North Caro-constant URI
- lina at Chapel Hill
- Ernest Lester Stitzinger, Associate Professor of Mathe-matics. B.A., M.A., Temple University; Ph.D., University of Pittsburgh
- Edward Forrest Stoddard, Assistant Professor of Geosci-ences. A.B., Amherst College; Ph.D., University of California at Los Angeles
- Paul Samuel Stone, Extension Associate Professor of Eco-nomics and Coordinator for the Center for Rural Reources Development. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Robert Franklin Stoops, Research Professor of Ceramic Engineering and Director of Engineering Research Services Division. B.S., North Carolina State Uni-versity; M.S., Ph.D., Ohio State University
- Donald L. Stormer, Assistant Director of Agricultural Ex-tension Service 4-H. B.S., M.A., Ed.D., Michigan
- State University Dauid Lewis Strider, Professor of Plant Pathology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University James Wolfer Strobel, Professor and Head of Horticul-
- tural Science, A.B., Ohio State University; Ph.D., Washington State University mond William Stroh, Associate Professor of Electrical
- Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Polytechnic Inati-tute of Brooklyn
- Linda Mills Stroud, Research Associate in Botany, B.S., East Carolina University; M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-
- line State University Raymond Aldrich Struble, Professor of Mathematics. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Notre Dame Duncan Robert Stuart, Professor of Design. University of Notre Viewerster, Stuart, State Stat
- Dancan Robert Stuart, Professor as Desen. University of Oklahoma; Chouinard Art Institute; Yale University Charles William Stuber, Professor (USDA) of Genetics. B.Sc., M.S., University of Nebrasks; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- William Clifton Stuckey Jr., Associate Professor of Tex-tile Technology. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Jon M. Stucky, Assistant Professor of Botany, B.S., M.S., Kansas State Teachers College; Ph.D., Texas Tech. University
- Charles Wilson Sugge, Professor of Biological and Agri-cultural Engineering, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Caro-lina State University
- lina State University Moon Won Sub, Adjunct Awsistant Professor of Textile Technology. B.S., Seoul. National University. M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Arthur L. Suillieon, Associate Professor of Design and Forestry and Director of the Landscape Architecture Program. B.A., M.S., University of New Hampshire; Ph.D., Cornell University.

- Gene Autry Sullivan, Extension Assistant Professor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University William Taylor Sullivan Jr., Research Assistant in Zoology, B.S., North Carolina State University Stephen Roger Sutter, Extension Farm Business Records

- Stephen Roger Sutter, Extension Parm Business Records Specialis in Economics and Business B.S., Univer-sity of Maine; M.S., Cornell University Jimmie Ray Suttle, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Elec-trical Engineering. B.S., Prebyterian College; M.A., Duke University; Ph.D., North Carolina State Uni-ument in the State versity
- versity Turner B. Sutton, Assistant Professor of Plant Pathology. A.B., University of North Carolina ata Chapel Hill; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Elizabeth Manny Suuel, Associate Professor and Assist-ant Head of Sociology and Anthropology. B.A., American University; Ph.D., North Carolina State
- University Stanley S. Sucal, Professor of History. B.A., Cornell Uni-versity; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at
- Chapel Hill Harold Everett Swaisgood, Professor of Food Science and Biochemistry. B.S., Ohio State University; Ph.D.,
- Michigan State University Algernan G. Swan, Adjunct Professor of Industrial Engi-neering, A.B., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Kenneth Ray
- Chapel Hull neth Ray Swartzel, Research Assistant in Food Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Myrle L. Swicegood, District Home Economics Agent in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., University of North Carolina at Greensboro; M.S., North Caro-
- of North Carolina at Greensboro; N.S., North Caro-lina State University Benet Frank Swindel, Associate Professor (USFS) of Forestry and Statistics. B.S.F., M.S., University of Georgia; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Jonnes Edwin Sturis, Instructor in Politics. B.A., M.Phili,
- Yale University
- William Lowrence Switzer, Assistant Professor of Chem-istry, B.S., Louisiana State University; Ph.D., Uni-versity of Illinois

- versity of lines; Edit Dudicy Syd, associate Professor of History, B.A., Redefilter, M.A., Ph.D., Harvard University and Control of the Control of the Control of Computer Science, B.A., M.A., Ph.D., Harvard University Cau-Chang Tai, Assistant Professor of Computer Science, B.S., National Taiwan University, W.S., Ph.D., Con-Banker Cooper Tailory dr., Vice Chancellar for Student Af-fairs and Associate Professor of Quidence and Person-nel Services, A.B., M.A., Ph.D., University of North Yue, Yoo, Tong, Research Assistant Professor of Onionization and Person Professor Andream Control Control of North Yue, Yoo, Tong, Research Assistant and Production and Person 2010.
- Yau-Kuo Tang, Research Assistant in Biological and Agri-Yau-Kuo Tang, Beenerch Assistant in Biological and Agri-culturat Engineering. B.S., National Taiwan Univer-sity of the second second second second second transmission of the second second second second Year Research Tartor Jr., Extension Professor of Food Science. B.S., M.S., University of Tennessee, Ph.D., University of Georgia Brita M. Tais, Assistant Program Director of the Univer-

- sity Student Center Earl Wayne Taylor, Associate Professor of Architecture, B.Arch., North Caroline State University
- B.Arch., North Caroline State University Lonello Schor Taylor. Assistant Professor of Psychology. B.A. Southern Methodist University: M.Ed., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chaptel Hill Thomas Neuton Tsylor, Instructor in Economics and Business. B.S., Duke University: M.B.A., University
- of Pittsburgh
- John O. Tector, Assistant Professor of Design. B.A., St. John O. Fector, Assistant Professor of Design. D.A., St., Bonsventure University: B.Arch., Case Western University, M.App.Sci., University of Waterloo, Canada Poul Tesar, Assistant Professor of Design. Diploma, Tech-nische Hochschule Wien; M.Arch., University of
- Washington

- Washington Roymond E. Teu. Director of Career Planning and Plaze-ment. B.S., Florida State University Alan Ler Tonz, Associate Professor of Computer Science. B.S.S.E., M.S., Ph.D., Northwestern University J. Paul Thatton, Associate Professor of Poulty Science. B.S., M.S., Mississippi State University; Ph.D., Uni-versity of Georgia

- Gordon Wallace Thayer, Adjunct Assistant Professor of
- Zoology, B.A., Gettysburg College; M.A., Oberlin College; Ph.D., North Carolina State University Elizabeth C. Theil, Associate Professor of Biochemistry, B.S., Corneil University; Ph.D., Columbia University
- sity Michael Herbert Theil, Associate Professor of Textile Chemistry. A.B., Cornell University, Ph.D., Poly-technic Institute of Brooklyn Edward Ray Thomas, Technical Director of Stewart Theatre, B.F.A., University of North Carolina at Chemi Via
- Chapel Hill Frank Bancruft Thomas, Extension Professor of Food Science, B.S., University of Delaware, M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University
- is Allen Thomas, Adjunct Associate Professor of Forestry, B.A., University of Rhode Island; M.S., Ph.D., Rutgers University Hollis
- Ph.D., Datgen University and L. Thomas, Develop and Professor al Botary, Rohard Jacobs, Davello and Professor al Science and Bacaro, R. S., Pennybound Satu University, W. M. T., North Canalas Statu University, Nath J. C., Barnon, Polseau C. (2016) of Con-Science and Bacaros, R. S., M. S., South Dakas University, P. S., Kang, S. M. S., Wall J. Thompson, Patterne U. (2016) of Con-Science and Genetics, B.S., May, South Dakas Univ. P. Thompson, Patterne U. (2016) of Con-Science and Anthropology, B.S., Hangton Institute, and Anthropology, B.S., Hangton Institute, and Molt Thompson, B.S., Interpret Induced Construction (2016) and Professor of Sci-ology and Anthropology, B.S., Hangton Institute, and Molt Thompson, B.S., Tangton Institute, Professor of Science Moltan Thompson, B.S., Hangton Institute, and Moltan Thompson, B.S., Hangton Institute, Patternet, Moltan Thompson, B.S., Tangton Institute, Patternet, Science M., Science M., Statute, Patternet, Science A., Science M., Science A., Statute, Anthread Daviese of Science Market, Science A., Statute, Patternet, Patternet, Science A., Science A., Science A., Statute, Patternet, Science A., Science M., Science A., Science A., Statute, Patternet, Science A., Scie

- M.S., A & I College James Meluin Tibbs, Extension Assistant Professor of Animal Science, B.S., D.V.M., Tuskegee Institute David Ronald Tilley, Professor of Physics, B.S., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.S., Vander-bilt University; Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University Paul William Tillman Jr., Research Assistant in Biologi-
- cal and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S., North

- ci and Apricultural Regionering. B.S. M.S., North Cardina Satz University of Libera Areau Her-fressor of Policies, B.S., Mennphis State University M.A., PhD, Dake University The Area and the University of States and Areau Policies, C.S., Policy and States and Areau Versity, Ph.D., University of Minaschur Perfersi Ausphar Thorke, Fordsmar di Electrica Engli Perfersi Ausphar Thorke, Fordsmar of Electrica English, M.S., Schweristy of Minaschur Antonpology, B.S., University of Manachur english, M.A., Schweristy of Manachur english, M.S., Schweristy of Manach
- sity of Kentucky Furney Albert Todd, Extension Professor of Plant Path-ology, B.S., North Carolina State University Thomas Tuber, Instructor in English, B.A., Hobert Col-
- lege; M.A., Clark University res A. Tompkins, Assistant Professor of Industrial Engineering, B.S.I.E., M.S.I.E., Ph.D., Purdue Uni-James versity
- versity Williom Bell Toole III, Professor of English and Associate Dean of the School of Liberal Arts. A.B., Presby-terian Gollege, M.A., Ph.D., Vanderbilt University Walter Glenn Toomy, Extension Associate Professor of Crop Science, B.S., Clemson College
- Crop Science, B.S., Clement College Modure Fortes Type, Specialisti in Food, and Nutrition in the Apricalizant Extrainin Structors, B.A., Cornell Col-Ssond Margarev Tophiara, Instructor in Design, B.A., Uni-versity of Missouri, M.F.A., Washington University of Missouri, M.F.A., Washington University montice, B.S., North Dakota, Agricultural Colleger, M.S., Ph.D., Iewe State College Sonard B. Tore, William Neal Reynold, Professor of

- Animal Science and Biochemistry and Head of Bio-chemistry. B.S., Cornell University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin
- Curtis Trent, Professor and State Leader of Training in Adult and Community College Education. B.S., Oklahoma State University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wiscons
- of Wisconsin Anastasios Christos Triantaphyllou, Professor of Genetics, Athens Superior School of Agriculture: Ph.D., North
- Carolina State University Hedwig Hirschmann Triantaphyllou, Professor of Plant Pathology. Ph.D., University of Erlangen (Germany)

- Robert Tinnen Troxler, Assistant Professor of Industrial and Technical Education. B.S., M.I.A., North Caro-lina State University
- line State University Jones Richard Troyer, Professor of Botany, B.A., DePauw University, M.S., Ohio State University; Ph.D., Columbia University Ted Lee Taui, Assistant Professor of Meteorology. B.S., College of Chinese Culture, Taipia, Taiwan, M.S., University of California at Los Angeles; Ph.D., Uni-University and Ph.D., China and Ph.C., China and Ph.D., China and China and Ph.D., China versity of Missouri
- Versity of missouri Harry Tucker Jr., Associate Professor of Foreign Languages and Literatures. B.A., M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., Ohio State
- University Paul Arthur Tucker Jr., Associate Professor of Textile Technology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- William Preston Tucker, Professor of Chemistry and B William Preston Juccer, Protessor of Chemistry and Bio-chemistry. B.S., Wake Forest College; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Jerry J. Tulis, Adjunct Associate Professor of Micro-biology, B.S., University of Illinois; M.S., Loyola Uni-biology, M.S., Loyola University of Illinois; M.S., Loyola Uni-biology
- versity: Ph.D., Catholic University Chi Chao Tung, Professor of Civil Engineering, B.S.
- Chi Ghao Tung, Perfessor of Civil Engineering, B.S., Tung Chi University (Shanghai, China); M.S., Ph.D., Uni-versity of California at Berkeley (2ari Byron Turner, Professor of Economics, A.B., Duke University; M.A., Harvard University; Ph.D., Duke
- University
- David W. Turner, Associate Statistician, B.S., Western nois University; M.S., North Carolina State University
- Lynn Gilbert Turner, Instructor in Food Science, B.S., M.S., University of Georgia; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Robert Marvin Turner, Assistant Director of Cooperative Engineering Education. B.S., North Carolina State University William Lindsay Turner, Vice Chancellor for Extension
- and Public Service and Extension Professor of Eco-nomics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; D.P.A., Harvard University
- Harriet Ruth Tutterow, Specialist In Charge of Extension Clothing in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., University of North Carolina at Greensboro; M.S., University of Tennessee
- Paul Vernon Tuttle, Assistant Registrar, B.S., United States Military Academy
- States Military Academy Lester Curitas Ulberg, Professor of Animal Science. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin David Frederick Ullrich, Assistant Professor of Mathe-matics. B.S., Renseleter Polytechnic Institute; M.S., Western Reserve; Ph.D., Carnegie Institute of Tech-nolomi nology
- Doreen G. Underwood, Assistant to Director of Craft Center. A.B., Twickenham Technical College and School of Art
- Herbert A. Underwood, Assistant Professor in Zoology.
- Herbert A. Underwood, Assistant Professor in Zoology, B.A., M.A., Ph.D., University of Texas Van Harvey Underwood, Instructor in Horticultural Science, B.S., North Carolina State University Claude Richard Unruth, Associate Professor of Horticul-tural Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State Uni-tural Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State Uni-Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State Uni-tural Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Michigan State Uni-Science, B.S., M.S., M.S.,
- versity
- venity Douglas Alan Unwin, Assistant Director for Programs. B.A., North Carolina State University Jefferson Woodrow Upchurch Jr., News Editor in Agricul-tural Information. A.B., Univensity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.Ed., North Carolina State University
- Richard Anthony Usanis, Director of the Computing Cen-Richard Anthony Usanis, Director of the Computing Cen-ter, B.S., State University, New York College of Porestry at Syncuces; M.F., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Sharon F. Lhonis, Research Assistant (USDA) in Ceop Science. A.B., Syncuce University Mary F. Usey, Counselor in Student Affairs. A.B., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Greenshore; M.Ed.,

- North Carolina State University Mehmet Ensar Uyanik, Professor of Civil Engineering B.S.C.E., M.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois; PROF. ENG.

- Odell Uzzell, Associate Professor of Sociology and An-thropology. B.S., Fayetteville State University; M.A., Ph.D., Ohio State University John G. Vandenbergh, Adjunct Professor of Zoology, B.A., Montclair State Colleger, M.S., Ohio University; Ph.D., Pennsylvania State University
- James Claire VanderKam, Assistant Professor of Philos phy and Religion. A.B., Calvin College: B.D., Calvin Theological Seminary; Ph.D., Harvard University Hubertus Robert Van der Vaart, Drexel Professor of Bio-
- mathematics. Ph.D., Leiden University (Netherlands]
- Iando) William John Vanderwall, Assistant Professor in Fresh-man Engineering Division. B.A., Montclair State Col-lege: M.A., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Albert Donald VanDeVeer, Associate Professor of Philos-ophy. B.A., Wake Forest University B.D., Colgate Rochester Divinity School; M.A., Ph.D., University of Chicago
- John Wey Van Duyn, Extension Assistant Professor of En-tomology. B.S., M.S., University of Florida; Ph.D.,
- tomology. B.S., M.S., University of Florida; Ph.D., Clemson University Cecil Genuld Van Dyke, Assistant Professor of Botany and Piant Pathology. B.S., Enstern Illinois University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Illinois Karusulla Verghese, Professor of Nuclear Engineering. B.S. College of Engineering (Trivandrum, Kerala, In-
- B.S. College of Engineering (Trivandrum, Kerna, In-dia); M.S., Ph.D., lows State University Francis Joseph Verlinden, Senior Research Technologist in Statistics. B.C.R.E., Catholic University; M.S., North Carolina State University Allyn K. Vogel, Project Assistant for the Center for Urban Alfairs and Community Services. B.A., Meredith
- College
- Phyllis Hays Vogel, Assistant Director of Music. B.M., M.M., D.M.A., Peabody Conservatory of Music Maurice Earl Voland, Professor of Sociology and Anthro-
- pology, B.S., M.S., Iowa State College; Ph.D., Mich.-gan State University
- Richard James Volk, Professor of Soil Science and Horti-cultural Science. B.S., M.S., Purdue University; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- Margaret H. Wade, Home Economics Exten ion Agent in the Agricultural Extension Service
- the Agricultural Extension Service. Wilde Foye Wode, Extension Foods and Nutrition Spe-cialist in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., M.S., A & T State University Fred H. Wagner, 4-H Specialist in the Agricultural Ex-
- tension Service. B.S., North Carolina State Universitv
- asity George Henry Wahl Jr., Professor of Chemistry. B.S., Fordham College; M.S., Ph.D., New York University Harvey Eduard Wahls, Professor and Graduate Admini-strator of Civil Engineering, B.S.C.E., M.S.C.E.,
- Bible M. Charles and Market an
- Caronna State University Mary Louise Walek Assistant Professor of Sociology and Anthropology. B.A., Ph.D., University of Florida Henry G. Walker Ar, Continuing Education Specialist. B.Arch., North Carolina State University

- B.Arch., North Carolina State University Joseph Mellow Walker, Extension Family Resource Man-agement Specialist in the Agricultural Extension Ser-vice. A.B., Outflord College Judieth M. Walker, Extension Clothing Specialist in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., M.S., Univer-aity of North Carolina at Greensboro

- airy of North Carolina at Greenhore Gorg Earger Netl, Antoretor in Physical Education, B.S., Hendt Bair, Well, Austaent Director of Foundations B.S., M.A., North Greening State University, J. B.S., M.A., North Corelins State University, J. M. State, M.C., State, J. State, J. State, J. State, M. State, J. State, J. State, J. State, J. State, Data University, M.Nr., Episcola Theological School, Ph.D., Marraed Development, Despite Mark, Caroner Wallace, Polsoner University State Annual Caroner Wallace, Despinor of University State A. Chapp H. M.S., Linkerset of Work: Carolina at Chappel Hill, J., Linkerset of Work: Carolina at Chappel Hill, J., Linkerset of Work: Carolina at Chappel Hill.
- at Chapel Hill

- James Macaulay Wallace, Assistant Professor of Soci-ology and Anthropology. B.S., St. Joseph's College; M.A., Ph.D., Indiana University
- M.A., Ph.D., Indiana University William Kershaw Walsh. Associate Professor of Textile Chemistry. B.S., M.S., University of South Carolina; Ph.D., North Carolina State University William Mood Walter Jr., Associate Professor (USDA) of Food Science. B.S., The Citadel; M.S., Ph.D., Uni-
- versity of Georgia
- versity of Georgia Thomas Noble Walters, Associate Professor of English and Education. A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.A.T., D.Ed., Duke University Arthur Walter Waltner, Professor of Physics. B.A., Bethel College; M.S., Kanasa State College; Ph.D., Univer-tion of Neutric Corolina et Chapel Hill;

- College: M.S., Kanass State College: Ph.D., University of Nuric Carelina et Charge Hill State Control and Charge Hill Control and College: M.S., University of North Carolina at Charge Hill Fa Teney Wong, Assistant Statistician in Institute Fa Teney Wong, Assistant Statistician in Institute (China): M.A., State University of Washington Aftern Wonn, Research Associate in Soil Science, B.S., Neurogen Tenson University of M.S., Ph.D., Univer-tional Control and Control a
- National rawon Luwresty, M.S., Fru., Unter-sity of Pennybania. Beneficient and State State States and States University of North Carolina at Greenabore; M.A., Appalachina State University Eleman Bailey Word, Assistant Director of Music. BM E., Howard University of Kentucky, Ph.D., Hereas College, M.S., University of Kentucky, Ph.D.,

- Michigan State University Thomas Marsh Ward, Assistant Professor of Chemistry, A.B., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill;
- Ph.D., North Carolina State University Frederick Gail Warren, Professor of Food Science, B.S., Kansas State College; M.S., Ph.D., Pennsylvania
- State University Marlin Roger Warren Jr., Associate Professor of Recrea-tion Resources Administration. B.S., Wake Forest
- tion Resources Administration, B.S., Wake Forest College: M.S., West Virginia University; Dr. of Rec., University of Indiana John Louis Wash, Associate Professor of Statistics and Psychology, B.S., Eastern Michigan University; M.S., University of Michigan; Ed.D., Florida State University University
- University William Meade Waters Jr., Associate Professor of Mathe-matics and Science Education and Mathematics. B.S., Kentucky Wesleyan College; M.A.Ed., Wash-ington University; M.A. Louisiana State University; Ph.D., Florida State University
- Rupert William Watkins, Extension Associate Profess or of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Gerald Francis Watson Jr., Assistant Professor of Meteor-ology, B.S., Pennsylvania State University; M.S., University of Chicago; Ph.D., Florida State University
- Julian Perry Watson, Director of Music, B.S., Florida State University: M.A., Appalachian State Teachers' College
- Larry Wayne Watson, Associate Professor of Mathe-matics and Science Education, B.S., North Carolina mattes and Science Education, D.S., Forth Carolina State University, M.M., University of Tennessee; Ed., Duke University William Watson, Research Assistant in Zoology, B.S., University of Washington; M.S., University of Hawaii William Keith Watts, Research Assistant in Wood and
- Paper Science. B.S., North Carolina State Unive sitv
- Ciyde Raymond Weathers, Extension Professor of Eco-nomics. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University Philip Filmer Weaver, Foreign Student Adviser. A.B., Stanford University; Masters of Foreign Trade, Thunderbird Graduats School
- Benjamin Davis Webb, Instructor in Freshman Engineer-ing. B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Har House, M.S., Horn Carolina Cate Oniversity Allen House Weber, Associate Professor of Meteorology. B.A., Brigham Young University; M.S., University of Arizona; Ph.D., University of Utah Andrew John Weber, Extension Assistant Professor of
- Andrew John Weber, Extension Assistant Professor of Forestry, B.S., M.For., North Carolina State University
- me Bernard Weber, Professor of Crop Science and Soil Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Minnesota Jerome Berne

- Henry Wise Webster III, Extension Animal Husbandry Specialist in Animal Science, B.S., North Carolina Science Barg Weight / Professor of Soli Science, B.A., Beig-hum Young University: M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University: Associate Athletics Director, B.S., Growld Thoma Weightan, Extension Director, B.S., Growld Thoma Weightan, Editoria Director, B.S., Guartzera Adobhas Callege, M.S., Ph.J., Den State University and Charge, Extension, B.S., Guartzera Adobhas Callege, M.S., Ph.J., Den State State University, Science Barg, Science Barg, Science Mark, Science Barg, B., Science Barg, Science Barg, Science (2014), Science Barg, Science Barg, Science (2014), Science Barg, Science Barg, Science Barg, Science Barg, Science (2014), Science Barg, Sci
- Gustavus Aodophuu Suinger, m.S., Fillur, Ivere susse University Weeks, Associate Professor of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., Maissiappi State University; Ph.D., University of Kentucky Ileren B. Weick, Estension Nemes Management Special-tin in the Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., Scolar Harmer Science University in S., Michigan State Uni-manica State University in S., Michigan State University Market State University in State Univer versity Robert John Weir
- ohn Weir, Liaison Geneticist in Forestry, B.S. rensity of Maine; M.S., North Carolina State Uni
- versity ert H. Weisberg, Assistant Professor of Geosciences. B.S., Cornell University; M.S., Ph.D., University of Rhode Island Robert H
- Rhode Island Conrad Waiton Weiser, Craft Shop Director in the Uni-versity Student Center. B.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; M.A., Instituto Allende Charler William Weby, Associate Professor of Greaci-ences, B.S., M.S., University of California at Berkeley; Ph.D., Massechusetta Institute of Technol-
- Betrever, r may diameter professor of Soil Science and Forestry, B.S., Western Kentucky University, M.S., University of Kentucky; Ph.D., University of Was-J. C.
- consin J. C. Wells, Extension Professor of Plant Pathology. B.S.A., M.S.A., University of Georgia Robert Charles Wells, Extension Professor of Economics. B.S., University of Connecticut; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell

- B.S., University of Connecticut, M.S., Ph.D., Cornell Board Estric Way, Performer (UBDA) OF Plant Fach-ology, B.S., Winnes, Star College, M.S., Ph.D., Uni-thermar B., Wenness, Anastant Probaser of Boarsy, Thomas B., Wenness, Anastant Probaser of Boarsy, Formar B., Wenness, M.S., University of University of Computing Star Star Star Star Star Star Star Allen, Wenness, Performed Com Science and Construct, B.S., No. University of University of Sci., University of Warphade, Ph.D., University of Anerg. Engaging Warphade, Ph.D., University of University.

- alerd, Sartingho, Marcella, Hans, Lad, Lynd, Louing, La Ling Martin, C. Land, Land, Land, Land, Land, La Annual Science, B.S., M.S., Washington, Sasto Li, Annual Science, B.S., M.S., Washington, Sasto Li, S., Chi, C. Ling, and K. S. Sasto, M. Santon, S. Sasto, S. S. Chi, C. Ling, and K. S. Sasto, C. Sasto, S. Sasto, Sasto, Sasto, Sasto, Sasto, Sasto, Sasto, Sas

- June Bush West, Pharmacist in the Student Health Ser-vices. B.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel

- William Dauid Weston, Counselor in Student Affairs and Academic Adviser, School of Liberal Arta. B.S., Joseph Arthur. Weybrew, William Neal Reynolds Profes-sor of Plant Chemistry. B.S., M.S., Kanaas State Collese; P.D.D., University of Wisconsin Wilson Monroe Wholey, Professor and Head of Textile Chemistry. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Mary-

- land Mary Elizabeth Wheeler, Associate Professor of History, B.A., Old Dominion; M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Thomas Burton Whitdher, Associate Professor (USDA) of Biological and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Ohio State Holicarrily.
- North Carolina State University Phys. Onlin State University Phys. Rev. B 1990, 2015 (1990). The State Lettle Educate White, Visiting Associate Preference of Addit and Gommanity Callerg Educations AB. East State University Journ L. White, Adjunct Assistant Preference of Electrical Engeneting, B.S., Housed University, M.S., Univer-Roymond Cyrus White, Professor Chemistry, B.S., Davis and Elkine Colleger, M.S., Ph.D., WettVirginia Robert Bernism, Work, P. D.

- Legandreng, E.S., Mond Diversity, M.S., Liner, Roymold, C.W., Mikin, Professor G. Chemitry, B.S., University and Conference of Anti-Bard Bounds, Nucl. A., Pophane and Anti-and Bard Bounds, Nucl. A., Pophane and Anti-Royd Bounds, Nucl. A., Pophane and Anti-Royd Bounds, Nucl. A., Pophane and Anti-Royd Bounds, Nucl. A., Pophane and Anti-netics, B.S., Nethern IIIana, Marine J. B., S.S., Jonason, S., Karan, M., Santa, J., Santa, S.J., Karan, K., Karan, K., Karan, K., Karan, S., Karan, K., Kar

- sity
- stylement. User, Hule, volume Calinate Gane Carter-stry Sorran F. Williams and J., Asiatane Deskers of Com-puter Science. B.S., Encory University: M.S., Tulane University: P.D., North Garelini Satta University Denief Hooser Willing, Assistant Professor of Biological University of Periodia, Ganaevelle, P.D., University of Kentucky Berk Earlyn Willon, Texching Technician in Reservation Resources Administration. B.S., M.S., North Caro-lina State University

- Hornce William Wilson, Extension Specialist in Textiles Extension. B.S., Clemson University Jack Wilfred Wilson, Associate Professor of Economics. B.B.A., M.A., Ph.D., University of Oklahoma James Blake Wilson, Associate Professor of Mathematics (Science Professor), Content Professor of Mathematics Fiscal Content University; B.S., Ph.D., University of Fiscal Content University; B.S., Ph.D., University of Fiscal Content University; B.S., Ph.D., University of Fiscal Content Content Content Content Content Fiscal Content Florida
- Florida John Henry Wilson Jr., Extension Associate Professor of Horticultural Science and Plant Pathology and Pesii-cide Education Spacialita IS. S, Wake Forest Univer-sity; M.S., North Carolina State University Lorenzo George Wilson, Extension Associate Professor of Horticultural Science, B.S., Cornell University M.S., Washington State University; P.L.D., Michigan State
- Washington other view of the second s Parola Suff, Warrenty, Ph.D., The University of Tennesser Transmere Whiten Philip Wachaws, Speedi Lecture Lecture Barger, C. Walsher, Adjunce Prissees Of Foresty, B.S., Tashy Care, Warden, Eartscare of Foresty, B.S., Tashy Care, Warden, Eartscare in Proved Educa-tion, B.S., M.S., Red Careful Diversity of the Professor of Fasc Petitology, B.S., M.S., Next Care Distance of Fasc Petitology, B.S., M.S., Petitology, C.C., Barton, S.C., Stransmer, Petitology, C.C., Care, W.W., Massachard Distance Meditation (Science Science), Science (Science), Science (Science), Science (Science), Science (Science), Science (Science), Science, Science, Science), Science (Science), Science (Science), Science, Science,

- University Dean W. Winter, Assistant Professor (USDA) of Biologi-cal and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., University of
- cal and Agricultural Engineering, D.S., University of Illinois Educrd Hempstead Wiser, Professor of Biological and Agricultural Engineering, B.S., Jows State College; M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Bernard Wahy, Professor and Head of History, B.A., Columbia University, M.A., Yale University; Ph.D., Columbia University, M.A., Yale University, Ph.D., Columbia University

- Columbia University Augustus McIere Witherspoon, Associate Professor of Botany, B.S., Chafin College, M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Peter Nicolas Witt, Adjunct Professor of Zoology, B.S., University of Berlin, M.D., University of Toebingen Joel M. Wittkamp, Associate Professor of Design, B.P.A., University of Illinois, M.F.A., Royal College of Art,

- versity William Garland Woltz, Professor of Soil Science, B.S. North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Cornell Uni versity Charlotte Mae Wo
- versity rotete Moe Wamble, Specialist in Charge, Extension Housing and House Furnishings in the Agricultural Extension Service. A.B., East Carolina College; M.S., Woman's College of the University of North Carolina at Greensboro
- at Greenaboro Ihn Jae Won, Assistant Professor of Geosciences. B.S., Seoul National University; M.S., Ph.D., Columbia

- Seed Nutional University, M.S., Ph.D., Columbia Const West, Assatta Professor & Landerspers, Architec-ton, B.A., Casa Western, Bernere University, M.A., Bartor Nucue Mood, Amaiana Directer of Pondations. Sant Jonn, Wood, Project Corollastor Europic Informa-tion, Casar for University, The Amaiana Director Margin Royment Wooders, Extension Professor of Reinau Aurgent Royment Wooders, Extension Professor of Reinau B. & K.E., Further University, Dr. Engler, Johns Hupping Marketing, Strategy and Strategy and Margin Royment Wooders, Extension Professor of Reinau B. & K.E., Further University, Dr. Engler, Johns Hupping National Strategy and Strate

- Hendd D. Woods, Prefenor of Armpace, Budre, B.S., Grae, B. Weinfridge, Assistant Depoter and Assistant Targetin, B.M., Bandalph Mann, Gung Steiner, B.S., Bandalph Mann, Gang Steiner, B.S., Henry Aller, Wanger, Basensch Assistant in Grap Steiner, A.M., Bander Mann, Perform C.G., Steiner, B.S., And David Wanger, Basensch Assistant in Grap Steiner, A.M., Bander Mann, Perform C.G., Steiner, B.S., Statu Carlor Human, Perform C.G., Steiner, B.S., Statu Unrenty, Gener Januer, S.J., Nucl. Chambar, B.S., Statu Unrenty, Ganger Januer, S.J., Nucl. Chambar, B.S., Mass, Unrenty of straight of Pathema Changer Hammer, Andreas Preference of Electrical Distance Wang, Assistant Defenses of Electrical Status, Unrenty of straight, Pathema Straight, Nucl. Science Wang, Assistant Pathema of Better, B.S., Varenz, Changer, Januar, Assistant Pathema of Better, Bass, Unrenty, Chang, Januar, Bassistan, Bassistan, Status, Natus, Status, Status,

- ¹⁰⁰ Pert Valley State Cellage: M.S., Ph.D., Portes Unit-Schwerz Zulin, Wang, Amistate Professor of Corp Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Netri Cardina State Barber Tarkel, Yanomi, Anociste Polemos of Eu-mony and Cellage Science and Cellage Science and Barber Tarkel, Science Science, Science Science, Coll Alan, Yang, P., Performs of Foltomic PL, Barber Cell Alan, Yang, P., Performs of Foltomic PL, Barber Tarkel, Yang, P., Performs of Foltomic PL, Cardina Cardinary, P. M. Science, Science A, P. State Science, Science A, Science A, Science Coll and Science B, Science A, Science A, La Vere-ander M, Person College, M.S. A. D., Univer-ted Science College, Marka, Pero J, Vale Univer-ted Science M, Science M, Science J, Science J, Science J, Science M, Science M, Science J, Science J, Science J, Science M, Science M, Science J, Science J, Science J, Science M, Science M, Science J, Science J, Science J, Science M, Science M, Science J, Science M, Science J, Science M, Science M, Science J, Science M, Science J, Science M, Science M, Science M, Science J, Science M, Science J, Science M, Science J, Science M, Science M, Science M, Science J, Science M, sity

- Biy Source A special professor of characteric Trainage Bir Schwarz, Associal Professor Bir S. M. A. Zei E. Zhu, Durive ventby of Horiza. Bir Schwarz, B. Yang, Director of Annual Atlants, B.S., North John Roland You, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Mechanical and Assensarz Engenements, B.S., Ph.J. Sondon Koy, Yan, Women's Backtrikhl Casch. B.S., Esst Cardina, Characterity, M.B.A., University of Horizana, Backers Carding, Librarian, B.R., Backtrikhl, Casch, B.S., Esst Cardina, Cardy, A., Sandari Ca, Sandari Ca, Sandari Kay, Assistant Catalog Librarian, B.C., Tanan Neuran Diaventy, M.S., University of Horizana, Backers Librarian, Backtrikhl, Casch, B.S., Bettana, Backers, Y., Assistant Catalog Librarian, B.C., Tanan Neuran Diaventy, M.S., University of Horizana, Backers, Catalog Librarian, B.C., Tanan Neuran Diaventy, M.S., University of Horizana, Backers, Catalog Librarian, B.S., Bettan, Backers, C. S., University of Horizana, B.S., Backers, Y., Assistant Catalog Librarian, B.C., Tanan, Neuran Diaventy, M.S., University of Horizana, B.S., Backtrikh, Casch, B.S., Backers, Y., Assistant Catalog Librarian, B.C., Tanan, Neuran Diaventy, M.S., University of Horizana, B.S., Backtrikh, Casch, B.S., Librarian, Catalog Librarian, B.C., Tanan, Neuran Diaventy, M.S., University of Horizana, B.C., Tanan, Neurana, B.S., Charles, C., Sandari, C., Sandari, C., Sandari, C., Sandari, C., Sandari, C., Sandari, S.S., Backtrikh, B.S., Backtrikh, B

- Mohamed Gamal Zaalouk, Adjunct Associate Professor of

- Mohamad Ganai Zaolouk, Adjunct Auexiste Prefessor of Electrical Experience, B.S.S. Caro, University, Danald Carl Zzeyr, Auszciate Polesser of Horiticultural Science, B.S., Oho State University, M.S. Kamas, B.S. & Gulage, P.D., Rudger, University, B.S. & Gulage, B.S.C., National C. Khot Fung Univer-sity, M.S.C.E., University of Washington, F.A.J., Mathew Thomas, B.S.C.R., National Professor of Soci-elays and Anthropology, B.S., M.S., Virginia Com-university, University, G.S., M.S., Virginia Com-university, Computing Science, Society, G.S., Markow, Thomas, J.S., Kathew Thomas, J.S., Bosting Genes State University ology and monwealth University: Pn.D., Sector of Forestry and Bruce J. Zobel, Edwin F. Conger Professor of Forestry and Genetics. B.S., M.F., Ph.D., University of California Declarge Construction of Californ
- Genetics, B.S., M.L., FR.D., Constant, at Berkeley Carl Frank Zorouwki, R. J. Reynolds Industries Professor and Head of Mechanical and Accopace Engineering. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., Carnegie Institute of Technology Helen Kelly Zachau, Design Librarian, B.A., Sborter Col-lere
- lege Lloyd Robert Zumwalt, Professor of Nuclear Engineering, B.S., University of California at Berkeley; Ph.D., California Institute of Technology

Emeritus Faculty

- William Elton Adams, Associate Professor Emeritus of William Etton Adams, Amocaste Protessor Emerican of Mechanical Engineering. B.S., Ohio University; M.A., North Carolina State University Alexander Vastine Allen, Extension Professor Emericas of
- Animal Science, B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute; M.S., North Carolina State University Fred J. Allred, Associate Professor Emeritus of Foreign
- Languages and Literatures. A.B., M.A., Ph.D., Uni-versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- versity of North Carolina at Chapter Init Clifton A. Anderson, Henry H. Foscue Professor Emeritus of Furniture Manufacturing and Management. B.S.E.E., A.B., University of South Dakotes, M.S., Pennsylvania State University; Ph.D., Ohio State University
- University Donald Benton Anderson, Professor Emeritus of Botany, B.A., B.Sc. Ed., M.A., Ph.D., Ohio State University Clarence Monore Ashill Ar., Professor Emeritus of Tes-tiles, B.S.E.E., Clemon College Clifford Warren Barber, Professor Emeritus of Poultry Science, D.Y.M., Colorado State University; Ph.D., Science, D.Y.M., Colorado State University; Ph.D.,
- Cornell University
- Key Lee Barkley, Professor Emeritus of Psychology, B.A., Beres College: M.A., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Carolina at Chapel Hill Lubre Work? Bronhardt, Assoca Brotteueo Benetiuso L Marchardt, Santon Barton, Santon Santon, Santon Diake University: AM, University of Wisconsin William Victor Barhalomee, Professor Emeritus of Soll Science. B.S., Brigham Young University: M.S., Andrew Jackson Berley, Professor Emeritus of Becom-ics. B.S., B.A., M.A., University of Missouri Landis Seavell Benetic, Extension Editor Emritus of
- Agricultural Information Service, B.S., North Caro-lina State University, Ph.D., West Virginia Univer-
- Roy Ray Branett, Extension Professor Emeritus of Crop Science, B.S., North Carolina State University Willard Harrison Bennett, Burlington Professor Emeritus
- Willard Harrison Bennett, Burlington Professor Etheritus of Physics, B.S., Ohio State University M.S., Uni-versity of Wisconsin; Ph.D., University of Michigan Thomas Jacks Biolock, Assustant Professor Emeritus of Chemistry, B.S., Presbyterian College; M.A., Vorther versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hul William Loury; Blow, Associate Professor Emeritus of Poultry Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina
- State University Robert Stuart Boal, Extension Associate Professor Emeri
- bert Stuart Hoal, Extension Associate Professor Emeri-tus of Economics. B.S., Pennsylvania State Univer-sity: M.S., Cornell University rey: Hayt Boatian, Professor Emeritus of Cenetics. A.B., Catawba College: M.S., Ph.D., University of Pitta-burgh; D.Sc., (Hon.) Wake Forest College, Catawba College: D. Honorits Causa, National University of College, Catawba Engineering (Peru)
- Engineering (19ru) Chafer Raymond Branee, Riddick Professor Emeritus of Civil Engineering, B.S.R., E.M., Michigan College of Mining and Technology Bartholomew Brandure Brandt, Professor Emeritus of Zoology, B.S., Mississippi State University, A.M. Ph.D., Dake University Vestor Roboteng Reporting Assistant Declares Pro-
- Vester Robertson Brantley, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Mathematics, B.A., M.A., Wake Forest College
- Charles Henry Brett, Professor Emeritus of Entomology. B.S., M.S., University of Nebraska; Ph.D., Kansas State College
- Herman Burke Briggs, Professor Emeritus of Engineering Drawing and Descriptive Geometry. B.E., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Richard Bright, Professor Emeritus of Chemical Engi-neering, B.S., M.S., State University of Iowa Perley Floyd Brookens, Associate Professor Emeritus of
- Economics. B.A., University of South Dakota; Ph.D., University of Maryland
- Edmund Joseph Brown, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Physics, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Harlan Craig Brown, Director Emeritus of the D. H. Hill Library, B.S.L.S., A.B., University of Minnesota; A.M.L.S., University of Michigan

- James Samuel Buchanan, Extension Professor Emeritus of Animal Science, B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute
- Roberts Cozart Bullock, Professor Emeritus of Mathematics. B.A., M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Ph.D., University of Chicago John Tyler Caldwell, Chancellor Emeritus and Professor
- Emeritus of Politics. B.S., Mississippi State College; A.M., Duke University; M.A., Columbia University; Ph.D., Princeton University

- Ph. D. Princeton University Constraints of the School Relation Legrent Campbill, Data Ensemistics of the School of Testline. Graduate, New Bedford Institute of Tes-tilities and Technology, B.S., Chemos Collinge, D.T., Thomas Pankin Gamon, Associate Professor Emritta of Herricellural Science, B.S., Neth Carolina State Unior Chity, Ph. J. Porteaue Emerits of Indu-traint Engineering, B.S., Chemo Colleger, M.S., Georgia Institute of Technology, Fh.D., University of Journel Duration, Chen. Phasare Science and C. M.S., Georgia Institute of Technology, Fh.D., University of Journel Duration, Chen. Phasare Science and Excitation
- Joseph Deadrick Clark, Professor Emeritus of English. B.S., Columbia University; M.A., Harvard Univer-
- John Montgomery Clarkson, Professor Emeritus of Mathe-matics. B.A., Wolford College; M.A., Duke Univer-
- John Monigomery Linkton, Printesser Emerius on orasim-matice, B.A. Wolford College M.A., Duke Univer-resting Moldo Cook, Associate Professore Emeritus of Poultry Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., A & M College of Texas Hilland Danney Cook, Assistant Professore Emeritus of Pulp and Paper Technology; B.S., Masschuetta In-man Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-ment Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-tics and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-ment Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-case Sciences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-tics and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-ans and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-case and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-tics and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-tics and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-tics and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-ans and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-tics and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-ans and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-ans and Conferences Datasians and Specialist Emeri-ans and Conferences Datasians, et Al Specialist Emeri-ans and Conferences Datasians and Conferences
- stitute of Technology William Chester Goope, Extension 4-H Specialist Emeri-tus in the Agricultural Extension Swerrify, B., Rogh Leand Cope, Assistant Professor Emeritus of In-dustrial Engineering, B.S.M.E., B.S.Ind.E., M.Edu, Pennsylvana State University Henry Metreaux Conjugton, Extension Professor Emeri-tus of Horticultural Science, B.S., Clemson College:
- M.S., Louisiana State University
- M.S., Louisiana State University Gerraude Mary Cox, Professor Emeritus of Experimental Statistics, B.S., M.S., Iowa State University; Sc.D. (Hon.), Iowa State University John William Crauford, Extension Professor Emeritus of Sociology and Anthropology, B.S., North Carolina State University
- State University Roy H. Crouse, Extension Assistant Professor Emeritus of Agronomy. B.S., North Carolina State University David Edward Davis, Professor Emeritus of Zoology, B.A., Swarthmore College: M.S., Ph.D., Harvard University
- sity Philip Harvey Davis, Associate Professor Emeritus of English, A.B., M.A., Miami University George Osmore Dosk, Professor Emeritus of Chemistry. B.S. (in Chem), B.S. (in Pharm.), University of Sas-katchewan (Canada); M.S., Ph.D., University of Was-the Construction of the Construction of the Construction Description of the Construction of the Constr
- usel Hill Dobson, Extension Professor Emeritus of Crop Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- versity Jess Forman Doublink Professor Emerica of Machani-case Norman 2015. The International Con-control of the International Con-constant State University PROF. ENG. Do Edsine Eller, Professor Emerica of North Carolina at Chapel Hill DJ. University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill DJ. University of Agricultural Engineering, B.S. North Carolina Slate
- ersity
- John Lincoln Etchells, Professor (USDA) Emeritus of Food Science and Microbiology, B.S., M.S., Ph.D.,
- Yood Science and Microbiology. B.S., mi.S., Fn.D., Michigan State University Clarence Meadd Ferguson, Visiting Professor Emeritus of Adult Education. B.S.A., Toronto University John Clyde Ferguson, Extension Associate Professor Emeritus of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., North Carolins State University

- Hilbert Adam Fisher, Professor Emeritus of Mathe-matics. M.S., North Carolina State University; Graduate, United States Naval Academy; Graduate, States Submarine School; LL.D., Lenoir United Rhyne College
- James Walter Fitts, Professor Emeritus of Soil Science B.S., Nebraska State Teachers College; M.S., Uni-versity of Nebraska; Ph.D., Iowa State College
- John Edwin Foil, Assistant Director Emeritus in the Agri-cultural Extension Service, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- Alvin Marcus Fountain, Professor Emeritus of English. B.E., M.S., North Carolina State University; M.A., Columbia University; Ph.D., George Peabody College for Teachers. ree Wallace Giles, Professor Emeritus of Biological
- George George Walace Cites, Protessor Emericus of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., University of Ne-braska; M.S., University of Missouri Karl Browning Glenn, Associate Professor Emericus of Electrical Engineering, B.E., M.S., North Carolina
- State University
- Genevieve K. Greenlee, Extension Specialist Emeritus Housing and House Furnishings. B.S., Bennett Col-lege; M.S., Cornell University Elliot Brown Grover, Abel C. Linberger Professor Emeri-
- tus of Textiles and Yarn Processing. B.S., Massachusetts Institute of Technology Ruth Badger Hall, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Foreign
- Ruth Bodger Hall, Assistant Professor Emerius of Foreign Languages and Literatures. BA., Oberlin College; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Charles Horace Homilton, William Neal Reynolds Profes-sor Emerius of Sociology and Anthropology, B.S., Southern Methodist University; M.S., Tezas A & M., Ph.D., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill
- Gordon A. Hammon, Associate Professor Emeritus of Rec-reation Resources Administration. B.S., New York State College of Forestry
- Harwell Hamilton Harris, Professor Emeritus of Architecture
- John Henry Harris, Extension Professor Emeritus of Horticultural Science. B.S., North Carolina State University
- Minnie Wilford Caldwell Harris, Instructor Emeritus in
- Physics, A.B., B.S., M.S., University of Missouri Lodwick Charles Hantley, Professor Emeritus of English. B.A., Furman University; M.A., Columbia Univer-sity; Ph.D., Princeton University; Litt.D. (Hon.), Furman University I Henry Harvey, William Neal Reynolds Profe
- Paul Emeritus of Crop Science and Genetica. B.S., Uni-versity of Nebraska; Ph.D., Iowa State University Arthur Courtney Hayes, Associate Professor Emeritus of
- Textile Chemistry. Ph.B., Brown University; M.S.,
- North Carolina State University n Thomas Hilton, Professor Emeritus of Textiles. Diploma, Bradford Durfee Textile School; B.S., M.S., John Thomas Hilton,
- Diploma, praniord Duriee retuins occoost, no., most, North Carolina State University George Burnham Hoadley, Professor Emeritus of Electri-cal Engineering. B.S. Swarthmore College: M.Sc., D.Sc., Massachusetts Institute of Technology LaFloyd Hueston Hobbs, Extension Associate Professor
- Emeritus of Wood and Paper Science. B.S., North Carolina State University Dan Farney Holler, Extension 4-H Specialist Emeritus of
- the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., North Caro-
- lina State University Ruth Ball Honeycutt, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Mathematics. A.B., Wellesley College; M.A., Duke University
- Ivan Hostetler, Professor Emeritus of Industrial Arta. B.A., Blufton College; M.A., Ohio State University; ED.D., University of Missouri
- John Mitchell Jenkins Jr., Professor Emeritus of Horti-cultural Science. B.S., Clemson College; M.S., Louisiana State University; Ph.D., University of Minnesota
- Milnesota George Dener Jones, Extension Professor Emeritus of En-tomology, B.A., M.S., University of Missouri Ioan Dunlauy Jones, Professor Emeritus of Food Science. A.B., Nebraska Wesleyan University; Ph.D., University of Minnesota

- Walter Edward Jordan, Associate Professor Emeritus of Chemistry, B.S., M.S., Wake Forest College; M.E., North Carolina State University
- Herry Levier Kamphorfer, Dan Emerium of the School of Dairs and Professe Emerium of Architecture. Columba University of University of Architecture. Columba University Metror McCliffor Architecture. Barris and France Research and Architecture. In Architecture International Conference on Conference on Conference Englishing and Conference On Conference Englishing and Conference On Conference Englishing Conference On Conference On Conference On Englishing Conference On Engli Henry Leveke Kamphoefner, Dean Emeritua of the School

- William Wurth Kriegel, Professor Emeritus of Ceramic Engineering, B.S.C.E. and B.S., Cer.E., University of Washington; M.S., Montana School of Mines; Dr.Ing. Technische Hochschule (Germany); PROF. ENG.
- John Harold Lampe, Dean Emeritus of the School of Engi-neering and Professor Emeritus of Electrical Engi-neering, B.S., M.S., D.Engr., Johns Hopkins Univer-
- sity Forrest Wesley Lancaster, Professor Emeritus of Physics. B.S.Ch.E., M.S., Purdue University, Ph.D., Duke
- Chester Grey Landes, Associate Professor Emeritus of Wood and Paper Science, B.S.Ch.E., Ohio State University
- Lorna White Langley, Extension State Agent Emeritus in the Agricultural Extension Service, M.S., Iowa State
- the Aground Agroup of the Agroup of Agroup of
- University of California at Los Angeles; Ph.D., Princeton University
- Charles Frederick Lewis, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Mathematics. B.S., Tennessee State College; M.A., George Peabody College for Teachers
- Malcolm Lewis, Instructor Emeritus of Mechanical Engineering, B.S., Massachusetta Institute of Technology James Fulton Lutz, Professor Emeritus of Soil Science.
- B.S., North Carolina State University; M.A., Ph.D., University of Missouri eph Thomas Lynn, Professor Emeritus of Physics. B.A., Vanderbilt University; M.S., Ohio State Uni-
- Joseph versity
- Warren Lee McCabe, R. J. Re nolds Professor Emeritus of emical Engineering. B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Michigan
- Kathleen Anderton hleen Anderton McCutchen, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Education. B.A., Randolph-Mscon Woman's College: M.A., Columbia University Teacher's College
- Edith Barrier McGlamery, Specialist, Housing and House Furnishings Emeritus in the Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., Woman's College, University of North
- Service, B.S., woman's College, University of North Carolina at Greensboro Robert Archibald MacKerracher, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Mathematics. Graduate, United States Naval Academy; M.A., University of Virginia
- John William Magill, Associate Professor Emeritus of Psy-chology. B.S., State Teachers College; Ph.D., Uni-versity of Pittsburgh Carroll Lamb Mann Jr., Professor Emeritus of Civil Engi-
- Carroll Lamb Mann dr., Professor Emeritus of Civil Engi-neering, B.S., North Carolina State University Roger Powell Marshall, Professor Emeritus of English. B.A., Wake Forest College; M.S., North Carolina State University; M.A., Columbis University Thomas Jackson Martin Jr., Assistant Professor Emeri-tions of Machaella Elements. B. M. B. Nach
- tus of Mechanical Engineering. B.E., M.S., North
- tus of Mechanical Engineering, B.E., M.S., North Carolina State University Joseph Carson Matthews Jr., Assistant Professor Emeri-tus of Economics B.S. (in Chern.), B.S. (in Ag.Cc.), M.S., Ph.D., North Carolina State University Jefferon Sullivan Marse, Professor Emeritus of Physics.
- B.S., University of South Carolina. M.S., North Carolina State University
- Ina State University If Mehlich, Associate Professor Emeritus of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Adolf Mehlich,

- Gordon Kennedy Middleton, Professor Emeritus of Field Crops. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Ph.D., Cornell University eph Leonard Middleton, Associate Professor Emeritus
- Joseph of Philosophy and Religion. B.A., Wake Forest Col-lege; B.D., Crozer Theological Seminary; M.A., Columbia University
- Edwin Lawrence Miller Jr., Associate Professor Emeritus of Geological Engineering. B.S., E.M., Missouri School of Mines and Metallurgy; M.S., North Caro-
- lina State University John Fletcher Miller, Professor Emeritus of Physical Edu-cation. B.Pd., Central Missouri Teachers' College;
- Catlon, B.Fo., Central missiour learners College; B.F.E., Springfield College Latham Lee Miller, Associate Professor Enteritus of Re-reation Resources Adminiatration. B.A., Wake Forest College; M.A., University of North Carolina at Chapel University of North Carolina at Chapel College; M.A., C
- liam Dykstra Miller, Professor Emeritus of Forest Management, B.A., Reed College; M.F., Ph.D., Yale wa University
- Adolphus Mitchell, Professor Emeritus of Engineering Mechanics, B.S.C.E., M.S.C.E., University of North Carolina; PROF, ENG.
- Theodore Bertis Mitchell, Professor Emeritus of Ento-mology. B.S., Massachusetta State College; M.S., North Carolina State University; D.S., Harvard Uni-
- versity Charles Galloway Morehead, Professor Emeritus of Guid-ance and Personnel Services. A.B., Hendrix College; M.A., Duke University; Ed.M., Ed.D., University of Kanses
- Kansas John Wesley Morgan, Instructor Emeritus in Chemistry. A.B., M.A., Duke University Thomas Buie Morris, Extension Professor Emeritus of Poultry Science. B.S.A., M.S.A., University of
- Georgia Thomas Leuis Nash, Instructor Emeritus in Mechanical Engineering. B.S., United States Naval Academy Howard Movess Nahikian, Professor Emeritus of Mathe-

- Bergetterne, E.S., United Stater Navil Academy, M. S. (2019) and S. (2019) and S. (2019) and S. (2019) martine, B.A., M.A., Ph.D., Ubirevelly (19 North Car-binger, 1941, Norden, Performer Emeritua of Potent Education, B.S., Contral Cancercitoria State College, Local World, Nielsen, Performer Emeritua of Hoston Pathology, B.A., Statu, State Academica, S. (2019) Samar McGuire Nollin, Performer Emeritua of Hostony, B.B., Duroldon, Charge, M.J., Patho, State Contral Academica, College, M.J., Patho, Lancowski, C. (2019) Annual College, M.J., Charles Academica, College, M.J., Patho, Lancowski, et al., Charlow State State Contral Academica, College, M.J., Patho, Lancowski, et al., Charlow State, Naveschi, Carley, M.S., Ph.D., Ubirowsky of Wasconia College, M.S.,
- Hill
- Hill Befmar Weiter Olson, Professor Emericus of Industrial and Technical Education. B.S., Iowa State Univer-sity: M.A., PhD., Oho State University of Education of the Industrial Industrial Control International Control International Versity of Pittubargh. The Non-Technology M.A., Uni-versity of Pittubargh. The Non-Technology M.A., Children California, Esta Nathan, Change M.A., Children Technology, C. S. S., World Cancellas State Univer-ted National Sciences IS, Nath Cancellas State Univer-ted National Sciences IS, Nathan Cancellas State Univer-National Sciences IS, Nathan Cancellas State University National Sciences IS, Nathan Cance

- John Dewitt Paulson, Professor Emeritus of Drawing, B.F.A., Yale University Robert James Pransall, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Electrical Engineering, B.E., North Carolina State
- Mathematics. B.A., University of Mississippi; M.A., Duke University
- Duke University Walter John Peterson, Dean Emeritus of the Graduate School and Willian Neal Reynolds Professor Emeri-tus of Chemiatry. B.S., M.S., Michigan State Col-lege; Ph.D., University of Iowa

- James Rodney Piland, Associate Professor Emeritus of Soil Science, B.S., Wake Forest College; M.S., North Carolina State University
- Carolina State University Robert McLeon Proherson Professor Emeritus of Aero-matical Engineering, B.S., Bradley University George Waverly Polond, Professor Emeritus of Foreign Languages and Literatures, B.A., College of William and Mary, M.A., Brown University, Ph.D., Univer-sity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Dijl., University de Salamanea
- Daniel Townsend Pope, Research Professor Emeritus of Horticultural Science. B.S., Clemson A & M College: M.S., Louisians State University; Ph.D., Cornell Univentity
- Richard Joseph Preston, Dean Emeritus of the School of Forest Resources and Professor Emeritus of Forestry.
- Forest Resources and Professor Emeritus of Forestry, B.A., M.S.F., Ph.D., University of Michigan Iola Forence Pritchard, Specialist Emeritus of Food Con-servation and Marketing, A.B., East Carolina Col-John Willing, C.C., 2019, 2
- lege John William Querry, Associate Professor Emeritus of Mathematics. B.S., Northwest Missouri State Col-lege; M.S., Ph.D., State University of Oras Kenneth Dale Road, Associate Dean Emeritus of Student Affairs. A.S., M.A., University of Illinois Glenn Orvice Rondall, Professor Emeritus of Horizon College, B.S., Biomania of Advence, M.S.

- tural Science, B.S., University of Arkanaas; M.S., Iowa State College of Agriculture William Houston Rankin, Associate Professor Emeritus of Soil Science, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University
- vernity Willis Alton Reid, Professor Emeritus of Chemistry, B.S., Wake Forest College; Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Raymond Ray Rich, Extension Assistant Professor Emer-itus of Animal Science, B.S., North Carolina State University
- Theodore George Rochow, Associate Professor Emeritus of Textile Technology. B.Chem., Ph.D., Cornell University
- versity Lyle Barton Rogers, Associate Dean Emeritus of Student Affairn, B.A., Dakota Wesiyan University, M.S., Uni-versity of Idaho; Ph.D., Columbia University Paul Jonnes Rust, Associate Professor Emeritus of Educa-tion, B.A., M.A., University of Idaho; Ph.D., Univer-tion, B.A., M.A., University of Idaho; Ph.D., Ph.D.,
- aity of Washington
- Henry Ames Rutherford, Cone Mills Professor Emeritus of Textiles. B.S., Davis and Elkins College; M.A., George Washington University

- George Washington University Clorence Cover Schoolway, Professor Emeritus of Agri-cultural Education. B.S., M.S., Alabama Polytech-Edward Metrici Schoolmon Ar, Chatter State, S. M.S., Readow Metrici Schoolmon Ar, Chatter St. Herry Prote-sor Emeritus of Chemical Engineering, B.Ch.E., M.S., Ph.D., Oho State University Herbert Temple Scyclett, Poelsson Emeritus of Botany, A.B., Ph.D. Comell University Wolfman Pricticus Sciences, Associate Professor Emer-carolice State University
- Carolina State University Louis Walter Sergers, Professor Emeritus of History, B.A., Muhlenberg College; M.A., University of Pennsylvania
- Henry Anthony Shannon, Associate Professor Emeritus of Mathematics and Science Education, B.S., Appa-lachian State Teachers' College; Ed.M., University of Missouri
- Alfred Bernard Rowland Shelley, Associate Professor Emeritus of English. B.S., Tufts University; M.A.,
- Harvard University William Edward Shinn, Chester H. Roth Professor Emer-itus of Knitting Technology, B.S., M.S., North Caro-
- lina State University Robert Worth Shoffner, Director Emeritus of the North Carolina Agricultural Extension Service. B.S., North
- Carolina Agricultural Extension Service, B.S., North Carolina State University Frederick Siler Sloan, Professor Emeritus of Adult Edu-cation. B.S., North Carolina State University Pank Houston Smith, Professor Emeritus of Animal Science, B.S., Davidon College; M.S., North Caro-
- Bina State University George S. Speidel Jr., Assistant Professor Emeritus of Mathematica. B.S., U.S. Military Academy; M.A.T., Duke University

- Ernest M. Stallings, Extension Assistant Professor Emer-itus of Economics, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University

- that a documents is a, no. 3, worth Advanta State (Merd J. Stame, Rouben B. Robertson Priorenez Ener-tuar of Wood Products, B. S. California Institute of State Goorge Strategy, Willism Nett Reinfords Profes-are Enertus of Genetics, B.A., M.A. Cambridge University (P. Nator, Willism Nett Reinfords Profes-are Enertus of Genetics, B.A., M.A., Cambridge University (P. Markow, Willism Nett Reinfords Profes-are Enertus of Genetics, B.A., M.A., Cambridge University of Monseau Sciences, B.S., M.S., Kassen State College, P.D., Luiversity of Monseau Research Researces Administration, B.S., Netto Research State State College, P.D., Carolia Stater, Extension Professe Exercise of versity one: S. M.S., Not. Not. Contanta State Univ-versity one: S.M.S., Not. Not. Contanta State Univ-versity one: S.M.S., Not. Not. Contanta State Univ-versity one: State State State State State State State Networks State State State State State State State Networks State State State State State State State State Networks State State State State State State State State Networks State State

- Crop Science: Annual Conference on Confer
- Joseph Gwyn Sutherland, Professor (USDA) Emeritus of Economics. B.S., Appalachian State Teachers' Col-lege; Ph.D., North Carolina State University
- legg, Ph.D., North Carolina State University Paul Porter Station, Professor Emeritus of Chemistry, Ph.D., Johns Hopkins University Louis Hall Seain, Associate Professor Emeritus of English, A.B., M.A., Dake University Frast Warmer Swarman, Professor Emeritus of Econom-ics, Ph.B., Ph.D., University of Chicago Chem. P. Tartier, Astronicts Refere Computing of Coli-tance Science, Astronics Refere Computing of Colitance Science Science, Astronics Reference, Science, Astronics Science, Science, Astronics Reference, Science, Astronics Science, Science, Astronics, Science, Astronics, Science, Astronics Science, Science, Astronics, Science, Science, Science, Science, Science, Science, Astronics, Science, Science

- Clean Roy Taylor, Associate Professor Emeritus of Civil Engineering, B.S., Virginia Military Institute; M.S., Missouri School of Mines and Metallurgy Oliver George Thompson, Assistant Professor Emeritus of
- Oliver George Thompson, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Economics. B.A., Wolford College; M.A., Wake Forest College Edwin Gilbert Thurlow, Professor Emeritus of Landscape
- Architecture, B.S., North Carolina State University; M.L.A., Harvard University
- George Eugene Tucker, Assistant Professor Emeritus of Industrial Engineering. B.S.M.E., Alabama Poly-technic Institute; M.S., North Carolina State University

- venity Ruby Person Uzzle, Extension Assistant Professor Emer-itus of Economics. B.A., Meredith College James Grause Yann, Business Manager Emeritus. Wake Forest College: North Carolina State University Richard Gaither Waler, Professor Emeritus of English. Lun.

- Woodley Charles Warrick, Extension Associate Professor Emeritus of Biological and Agricultural Engineering. B.S., North Carolina State University
- rge Carson Watson, Associate Professor Emeritus of Mathematics, A.B., Bandolph-Macon College: M.A., University of Virginia
- Norbert Benjamin Watts, Associate Dean Emeritus of Student Affairs, B.S., North Carolina State Univer-
- John Willis Weaver Jr., Professor Emeritus of Agricul-tural Engineering, B.S., Virginia Polytechnic Institute
- Prederick Lovejoy Wellman, Professor Emeritus of Plant Pathology, B.A., University of Wichita; M.S., Ph.D., University of Wisconsin Bertram Whitter Wells, Professor Emeritus of Botany.
- A.B., M.A., Ohio State University; Ph.D., University of Chicago Fred Elwood Whitfield, Extension Professor Emeritus of
- Fred Elucoid Whilfield, Extension Professor Emeritus of Forestry and Entomology. B.S., North Carolina State University; M.S., Syracuse University Lorry Aktow Whilford, Professor Emeritus of Botany, B.S., M.S., North Carolina State University; Ph.D., Ohio State University Harvey Fage Williams, Professor Emeritus of Mathe-matics, B.A., College of William and Mary; M.A.,

- matics, B.A., College of William and Mary: M.A., Duke University Thomas Leslie Wilson, Professor Emeritus of English, B.A., Catawha College; M.A., Wolford College Educin Weems Winkler, Associate Professor Emeritus of Electrical Engineering, B.S., Montana State College; M.S., University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

- M.S., University of North Cavilia at Charget Hill: Corell Storight Works, Polteney Earlin, and Matha-lers, Ph.D., Date University A.M., Oloutin of Matha-lers, Ph.D., Date University of Minsseta Tomas Wilson W.W. William Nut Boryonda Perfessor trans College, M.S., Ph.D., Luberwitz of Minsseta Tomas Wilson's Milliam Versite Starting and Tomas Wilson's Annual Starting and Theating Star-tural College, M.S., Nutl. Theat Starting and Tomas Wilson's Annual Starting and Theating Start Towards Worksmarch, Polsense Earthrand Start Steres, B.S., M.S., Nutl. Cavilian Start Univer-sity, Ph.D., Canell University

INDEX

.

Abbreviations used in catalog, 45, 187

Academic Regulations, 24-32; classification of students, 24; semester courses load and special requirements, 24: academic achievement mea sures, 25-27; quality point average, 27; grade reports, 27; academic retention-suspension rules, 28; withdrawal from the University, 28; readmission of former and suspended students, 29; repeating courses, 29; credit-only courses, 30; audits, 30; credit by examination, 30; curriculum change, 31; graduation requirements, 31; transcripts of academic records, 32

Accident and health insurance, 35

Accounting, 149; courses, 188 Achievement tests, 15

- Activities, see Student Activities.

Address change, 27

Adds to schedule, 18

Administration and faculty, 333

Administration and offices, 4

Administrative council, 333

- Admissions, 13-17; freshman admission, 13; twoyear Agricultural Institute, 14; freshman class profile, 15; Scholastic Aptitude Test, achieve-ment tests, advanced placement, 15; out-ofstate students, 15; transfer students, 16; additional classifications, 16; SOC credits, college level examination program, 17; graduate stu-dents, 17; readmissions, 29
- Adult and Community College Education, (Agriculture and Life Sciences), 54; (Education), 97 Advanced placement, 15 Advisers, faculty, 36
- Aerospace Engineering, Mechanical and, 129; courses, 275
- Aerospace Studies (Air Force ROTC), 182; courses, 283
- Agricultural Education, 98
- Agricultural Engineering, 58, 116
- Agricultural Experiment Station, 85
- Agricultural Extension Service, 86
- Agricultural Information, course, 189
- Agricultural Institute, 86; fields of study, 10; admission, 14
- Agriculture and Life Sciences, School of, 47-49; student activities, 47; curricula offerings and requirements, 47; honors program, 48; international aspects, 48, degrees, 48; opportunities, Automai aspects, 40, degrees, 40; opportunities, 48; freshman year, 49; curricula in Agriculture and Life Sciences, 49; electives, 51; Adult and Community College Education, 54; Agronomy, 54; Animal Science, 54-67; Biochemistry, 57-58; Biological and Agricultural Engineering. b8: Biological and Agricultural Engineering, 88:60; Biological Sciences, 60-61; Botany, 61-62; Conservation, 62-63; Crop Science, 63-65; Dairy Science, 65; Economics and Business, 66:67; Entomology, 67-68; Food Science, 86-63; Genetics, 70; Horticultural Science, 70-72; Genetics, 70; Horticultural Science, 70-72; Medical Technology, 72; Microbiology, 73; Pest Management (for Crop Protection), 73-74; Plant Pathology, 74-78; Poultry Science, 75-77; Premedical Science, 77; Sociology and Anthro-pology, 78-78; Soil Science, 79-80; Veterinary Science, 80-81; Zoology, 81-85; general courses, 189

Agronomy, 54. Also see Crop Science and Soil Science.

Animal Science, 54-57; courses, 189-190

Anthropology courses, 191-192

Application fee, 19

Applied Mathematics option, 167-168 Aptitude Test, Scholastic (SAT), 16

Architecture, 89-90; courses, 192-212 Army ROTC, 182; courses, 284-285 Art course, 192 Athletic awards, financial aid, 22 Athletics, student activities, 38-39

Auditors, admission, 16; academic regulations, 30 Automobiles 34

R

Bachelor's degrees, 10-12

- Biochemistry, 57-58; courses, 192-193 Biological and Agricultural Engineering, (Agri-culture and Life Sciences), 58-50; (Engineer-
- ing), 116; courses, 193-195
- Biological Sciences, 60-61; courses, 195
- Biomathematics, courses, 195-196
- Blanket rental, linen and, 34
- Board of Governors, 334

Board of Trustees, 333

Books and supplies, 19

Botany, 61-62; courses, 196-198

Business Management, 150

- Calendar, 42-44 Career Planning and Placement Center, 36

Chemical Engineering, 118-200; courses, 198 Chemistry, 160-162; courses, 200-203

Civil Engineering, 119-122; courses, 203-207

Classics, languages, 242 Classification of students, 24 Clubs and societies, 37; honorary, 37; professional and technical, 37; social fraternities and sororities, 37

College Level Examination Program, 17

Computational resources, centralized, 41

Computer Science, 162-163; courses, 207-210

Conservation, (Agriculture and Life Sciences), 62-63; (Forest Resources), 136-137

Construction option in Civil Engineering, 120-121

Continuing Education, Division of, 184-185 Cooperating Raleigh Colleges, 36; Also see inter-

institutional registration. Cooperative Education Programs, 33; (Engineer-

ing), 113; Liberal Arts), 149

Cost, estimated annual, 19

Counseling, 35

Course descriptions, 188-331

Course load, semester, 24

Credit by examination, 30

Credit-only courses, 30

Criminal Justice, (Political Science), 156; (Sociology and Anthropology), 157 Crop Science, 63-65; courses, 210-212

Curriculum and Instruction, 99-100

Curriculum change, 31

Dairy Science, see Animal Science.

Dean's List, semester, 27 Degrees, 10-13

Design, School of, 88; Design Fundamentals Program, 88; Architecture, 89; Landscape Archi-tecture, 91; Visual Design option, 92; Product Design, 93; Product Design/Visual Design Option, 94; courses, 212-216 Drops in schedule changes, 18

E

Economics and Business (Agriculture and Life

Sciences), 65; (Liberal Arts), 149; courses, 216-220

- Education. School of, 97-110: Adult and Community College Education, 97-98; Agricultural Education, 98-99; Curriculum and Instruction, 99-100; Special Education, 100; Education 99-100; Special Education, 100; Education Administration and Supervision, 101; Guidance and Personnel Services, 101; Industrial Arta Education, 101-102; Industrial and Technical Education, 102-104; Mathematics and Science Education, 104-107; Occupational Education, 107; Psychology, 107-110; Special-Education, 107; Psychology, 107-110; Special-Education, 100; courses, 220-229
- Education Administration and Supervision, 101

Electrical Engineering, 122-123; courses, 229-232 Emeritus faculty 368,371

- Employment, part-time, 22
- Freshman, and Student Services Engineering. Division, 115-116
- Engineering Honors, courses, 233
- Engineering, joint program with Liberal Arts. 112 148
- Engineering Operations, 123-125; course, 233 Engineering, School of, 111-134; curricula and degrees, 111-112; honors program, 113; cooperative education program, 113; student activities, 113; humanities and social sciences, 113-115; Freshman Engineering and Student Services Division, 115-116; Biological and Agri-Services Division, 115-116; Biological and Agri-cultural Engineering, 116-117; Chemical Engi-neering, 118-119; Civil Engineering, 119-122; Electrical Engineering, 122-123; Engineering Operations, 123-125; Engineering Science and Mechanics, 111: Industrial Engineering, 125-126; Furniture Manufacturing and Manage-ment, 126-127; Materials Engineering, 128-129; Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, 129-131; Nuclear Engineering, 132-133; Professional Program in Engineering, 133-134; general courses, 229-236
- Engineering Science and Mechanics, 111; courses, 233.236
- English, 151-152; courses, 236-239 English, foreign students' courses, 242-243 Enrollment, 7-8

Entomology, 67-68; courses, 239

Examination, credit by, 30

Expenses, see Tuition and Fees, 18-19

Experimental Psychology Option, 108-109

Extension, University, 184-185

- Faculty, teaching and professional, 335-367; emeritus faculty, 368-371; faculty advisers, 36 Fees, 18-19
- Financial Aid, 21-24; scholarships, 21; grants. 21: athletic awards, 22: loans, 22: college work study, 22; part-time employment, 22
- Fisheries and Marine Science Option in Zoology. 84.85
- Food Science, 68-69; courses, 240-242

Food Service, 34

- Foreign Languages and Literatures, 152-153: courses, 243-247
- Foreign Student and Study Abroad advising, 36 Forest Resources, School of, 135-146; field in-
- struction and experience, 135; honors program, 135-136; facilities and laboratories, 136; cur-136-136; Tacilities and indorstories, 136; cur-ricula, 136; Conservation, 136; Forestry, 138-139; Recreation Resources Administration, 139-141; Wood and Paper Science, 141-142; Pulp and Paper Science and Technology, 142-145;
 Wood Science and Technology, 145-145

Forestry, 138-139; courses, 247-249

- Former students, readmission, 29
- Four-One program, Textiles, 174 Fraternities, housing, 24; social, 37

French, courses, 243-244

Freshman admission, 13; class profile, 15 Furniture Manufacturing and Management, 126-127

- General Information, 34; food service, 34; auto-mobiles, 34; laundry, 34; linen and blanket rental, 34; health, 34-35; accident and health inaurance, 35; orientation, 35; counseling, 35-36; faculty advisers, 36; foreign student and study abroad advising, 36; Career Planning and Placement Center, 36; Cooperating Raleigh Colleges, 36-37
- Genetics, 70; courses, 250-251 Geology, courses, 251-253; curriculum, 165

Geosciences, 164-166 German, courses, 244-245

- Government and the student judicial system, 37
- Government, University, 333

Governors, Board of, 334

Grades, 25-28; explanation of letter grades, 25-27; correction of error in, 27; average, 27; semester dean's list, 27; class rank, 27; grade reports, 27

Graduate degrees, 12-13

- Graduate School, 184
- Graduate students, admission, 17

Graduation requirements, 31-32

- Grants, Basic Educational Opportunity Grants, 21: N.C. Student Incentive Grant, 21: Supplemental Education Opportunity Grants, 21 Greek, courses, 242
- Guidance and Personnel Services, 101

н

- Health insurance, 35
- Health services, 34-35
- Health services, 34:35 History, 153-154; courses, 254-259 Honors programs, 33; Also see specific schools. Horticultural Science, 70-72; courses, 259-261 Housing, see Student Housing. Human Resource Development Option, 109

- Industrial and Technical Education, 102-104; Vocational Industrial Education, 102-103; Technical Education, 103-104
- Industrial Arts Education, 101-102; courses 261-262
- Industrial Engineering, 125-126; Furniture Manufacturing and Management, 126-127; courses, 262.265
- Insurance, accident and health, 35
- Interinstitutional registration, 18; Also see Co-operating Raleigh Colleges.
- International Student Orientation, course, 267 Italian, courses, 245

L

Landscape Architecture, 91-92; courses, 215 Languages, Foreign, 152-153; courses, 242-247 Latin, courses, 242

- Laundry, 34
- Letter grades, see Grades.
- Letter grades, see Grades. Liberal Artas, School of, 147-155; Bachelor of Arta Program, 147-145; Bachelor of Science Program, 148; Cooperative Education in the B.A. and B.S. Programs, 149; Joint Liberal Arta-Engi-meering Program, 149; Economics and Buui-ness, 147-31; Philiphyn B.Y. Morther, John-ness, 147-31; Philiphyn B. Marther, 147-Physical Education, 105-106; Political Science, 165; Sociology and Anthropology. 137-135; 156; Sociology and Anthropology, 157-158;

Speech-Communication, 158; courses, 267

Liberal Arts, joint program with Engineering, 149 Library, the D.H. Hill, 33-34; branches, 33-34

Linen and Blanket rental, 34

Literature, courses, 237-239 Loans, 22; National Direct Student Loans, 22; Institutional Loans, 22; Guaranteed Student Loans, 22; emergency loans, 22

M

Marine Sciences, courses, 267

Married students, housing, 23 Materials Engineering, 128-129; courses, 268-270

Mathematical sciences, see Physical and Mathe-

matical Sciences.

Mathematics, 167-168; courses, 270-275

Mathematics Education, 104-107 Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, 129-131; courses, 275-281

Medical Technology, 83-84; Also see Zoology. Meteorology, 166; courses, 281-282

Microbiology, 73; courses, 283. Also see Biological

Sciences. Military Education and Training, 182-184;

courses, 283-285 Multi-Disciplinary Studies, 154 Music and the Technical Disciplines, 40

Music, courses, 285

Musical organizations, 39-40

N

Name change, 28,29 Nondiscrimination statement, 32

Nondiscrimination statement, 32 North Carolina State University, overview, 7-8; programs of study, 9-13; admissions, 13-17; francial ask, 12-24; student housing, 22-34; academic regulations, 24-33; special programs, 33; the DL Hill Library, 33-34; general information, 34-37; student activities, 37-41; Number Figure 10-10, 19-10, 20-10,

Nuclear Engineering, 132-133; courses, 286-287 Nutrition, 61; courses, 287

0

Occupational Education, 107

Oceanography, Physical, courses, 267. See Marine Sciences.

Operations Research, courses, 287

Orientation, 35

Out-of-State student, admission, 15-16; tuition and fees, 18; estimated annual cost, 18; financial aid, loans, 22

P

Pest Management (for Crop Protection), 73-74; courses, 288 Philosophy and Religion, 155

Philosophy courses, 288-290

Physical and Mathematical Sciences, School of, 159-171; facilities, 159; curricula, 159; short courses and institutes, 159; superior student and honor programs, 160; honor programs, 160; student activities, 160; graduate study, 160; Chemistry, 160-162; Computer Science, 162-163; Geosciences, 164-166; Mathematics, 167-168; Physics, 169-170; Statistics, 170-171

Physical Education, 155-156; courses, 291-293

Physical Oceanography, courses, 293

Physics. 169-170; courses. 293-295

Physiology, courses, 296 Placement Center, Career Planning and, 36

Plant Pathology, 74-75; courses, 296-297 Political Science, 156; courses 297-302

Portugese, courses, 245 Poultry Science, 75-77; courses, 302, 303

Premedical Sciences, 84

Preregistration, 17

Product Design, 302; courses, see Design

Professional engineering degrees, 133; fields, 12 Programs of Study, 9-10

Psychology, 107-110; cours 28. 303

Publications, student, 38

Pulp and Paper Science and Technology, cur-riculum, 142-145

0

Quality Point Average, 27

D

Radio station, campus, 38

Rank in class, 27

Readmission of former and suspended students. 29

Recreation Resources Administration, 139-141; courses, 307-308

Refund policy, tuition and fees, 19; room, 23 Registration, 17-18; interinstitutional registration, 18; schedule changes—drops and adds, 18 Regulations, see Academic Regulations.

Religion, courses, 308-309

Rentals and reservations, room, 23

Repeating courses, 29-30 Residence Halls, 23

Residence status for tuition payment, 19-21 Retention-suspension rules, 28

om rentals and reservations, refund, 23

ROTC, see Military Education and Training. Rural Sociology, 78

Russian, courses, 246

s

SAT, Scholastic Aptitude Test, 15

Schedule changes-drops and adds, 18

Scholarships, 21

Schools and Programs of Study, 45-186 Science Education, 104-107

Secondary Education, 99

Social studies, see University Studies. Social Work, 157; courses, 309

Social Work, 157; courses, 309 Societies, clubs and, 37 Sociology and Anthropology, (Agriculture and Life Sciences), 78-79; (Liberal Arts), 157-158 Sociology, courses, 310-314 Soil Science, 79-80; courses, 314-315

Sororities, social, 24, 37

Spanish, courses, 246-247

Special Education, 100

Special Programs, 33; honors program, 33; cooperative education programs, 33 Special students, admission, 16

Speech-Communication, 158; courses, 315-317

Statistics, 170-171; courses, 317-319

Stewart Theatre, 41

Stewart Theatre, 41 Student Ativities, 37: student body government and student judicial system, 37: clubs and societies, 37:38: student publications, 38; athletics, 38: musical organizations, 39-40; Thompson Theatre, 40: Stewart Theatre, 41: University Student Center, 40

Student Center, University, 40

Student housing, 22; residence halls, 23; housing for married students, 23; fraternities, 24; sororities 24

Summer sessions, 185

Suspension rules, 28

Technical Disciplines, Music and, 40

Technical Education, 102-104

Textile Chemistry, 175-179; courses, 319-320

Textile Chemistry, 175-179; courses, 319-320 Textile Technology, 175-181; curricula, 173-174; inspection trips, 174; summer employment, 174; degrees, 174; the Four-One program, 174; honore program, 174; facilities, 175; special services, 175; Textile Chemistry, 176-179; Textile Technology, 179-181; general courses, 323-324

823-324 Theatre, Stewart, 41: Thompson, 40 Thompson Theatre, 40 Toxicology, courses, 325 Transfer student, admission, 16 Trustees, Board of, 333

Tuition and Fees. 18-21; estimated annual under-graduate expenses, 18; expenses other than Tuition and Fees, 19; refund policy, 19; resi-dence status, 19; classification procedures, 20

U

Unclassified students, admission, 16 Undergraduate Degrees and Options Leading to Degrees, 10-12

University of North Carolina, 2-3 University Student Center, 40 University Studies, 182; courses, 325

....

Veterinary Science, 80-81; courses, 326 Visual Design option, 94-95; courses, 216 Vocational Industrial Education, 103

Water Resources Research Institute, 185 WKNC-FM, 38 Wildlife Biology, 83 Withdrawal from the University, 28-29 Writing, courses, 236 Writing-Editing option, 153 Wood and Paper Science, 141-142; courses 328

Wood Science and Technology, curriculum, 1 Work study, college, 22

z

Zoology, 81-85; courses, 329-331





Second Class Fostage Paid at Raleigh, North Carolina 27611

North Carolina State University Bulletin Pe O. Box 1326 Department of Admissions